ISSN-0976-0245 (Print) • ISSN-0976-5506 (Electronic)

Volume 9 / Number 3 / March 2018



Indian Journal of Public Health Research & Development

An International Journal

SCOPUS IJPHRD CITATION SCORE

Indian Journal of Public Health Research and Development Scopus coverage years: from 2010 to 2017 Publisher: R.K. Sharma, Institute of Medico-Legal Publications ISSN:0976-0245E-ISSN: 0976-5506 Subject area: Medicine: Public Health, Environmental and Occupational Health CiteScore 2015-0.02 SJR 2015-0.105 SNIP 2015-0.034



Website: www.ijphrd.com

Indian Journal of Public Health Research & Development

EXECUTIVE EDITOR

Prof Vidya Surwade

Prof Dept of Community Medicine SIMS, Hapur

INTERNATIONAL EDITORIAL ADVISORY BOARD

- Dr. Abdul Rashid Khan B. Md Jagar Din, (Associate Professor) Department of Public Health Medicine, Penang Medical College, Penang, Malaysia
- 2. Dr. V Kumar (Consulting Physician) Mount View Hospital, Las Vegas, USA
- Basheer A. Al-Sum, Botany and Microbiology Deptt, College of Science, King Saud University, Riyadh, Saudi Arabia
- 4. Dr. Ch Vijay Kumar (Associate Professor) Public Health and Community Medicine, University of Buraimi, Oman
- Dr. VMC Ramaswamy (Senior Lecturer) Department of Pathology, International Medical University, Bukit Jalil, Kuala Lumpur
- Kartavya J. Vyas (Clinical Researcher) Department of Deployment Health Research, Naval Health Research Center, San Diego, CA (USA)
- 7. Prof. PK Pokharel (Community Medicine) BP Koirala Institute of Health Sciences, Nepal

NATIONAL SCIENTIFIC COMMITTEE

- 1. Dr. Anju Ade (Associate Professor) Navodaya Medical College, Raichur,Karnataka
- 2. Dr. E. Venkata Rao (Associate Professor) Community Medicine, Institute of Medical Sciences & SUM Hospital, Bhubaneswar, Orissa.
- Dr. Amit K. Singh (Associate Professor) Community Medicine, VCSG Govt. Medical College, Srinagar – Garhwal, Uttarakhand
- 4. Dr. R G Viveki (Associate Professor) Community Medicine, Belgaum Institute of Medical Sciences, Belgaum, Karnataka
- Dr. Santosh Kumar Mulage (Assistant Professor) Anatomy, Raichur Institute of Medical Sciences Raichur(RIMS), Karnataka
- 6. Dr. Gouri Ku. Padhy (Associate Professor) Community and Family Medicine, All India Institute of Medical Sciences, Raipur
- Dr. Ritu Goyal (Associate Professor) Anaesthesia, Sarswathi Institute of Medical Sciences, Panchsheel Nagar
- 8. Dr. Anand Kalaskar (Associate Professor) Microbiology, Prathima Institute of Medical Sciences, AP
- 9. Dr. Md. Amirul Hassan (Associate Professor) Community Medicine, Government Medical College, Ambedkar Nagar, UP
- 10. Dr. N. Girish (Associate Professor) Microbiology, VIMS&RC, Bangalore
- Dr. BR Hungund (Associate Professor) Pathology, JNMC, Belgaum.
 Dr. Sartaj Ahmad (Assistant Professor),
- Medical Sociology, Department of Community Medicine, Swami Vivekananda Subharti University, Meerut, Uttar Pradesh, India
- Dr Sumeeta Soni (Associate Professor) Microbiology Department, B.J. Medical College, Ahmedabad, Gujarat,India

NATIONAL EDITORIAL ADVISORY BOARD

- 1. Prof. Sushanta Kumar Mishra (Community Medicine) GSL Medical College – Rajahmundry, Karnataka
- 2. Prof. D.K. Srivastava (Medical Biochemistry) Jamia Hamdard Medical College, New Delhi
- 3. Prof. M Sriharibabu (General Medicine) GSL Medical College, Rajahmundry, Andhra Pradesh
- 4. Prof. Pankaj Datta (Principal & Prosthodentist) Indraprastha Dental College, Ghaziabad

NATIONAL EDITORIAL ADVISORY BOARD

- 5. Prof. Samarendra Mahapatro (Pediatrician) Hi-Tech Medical College, Bhubaneswar, Orissa
- Dr. Abhiruchi Galhotra (Additional Professor) Community and Family Medicine, All India Institute of Medical Sciences, Raipur
- Prof. Deepti Pruthvi (Pathologist) SS Institute of Medical Sciences & Research Center, Davangere, Karnataka
- 8. Prof. G S Meena (Director Professor) Maulana Azad Medical College, New Delhi
- 9. Prof. Pradeep Khanna (Community Medicine) Post Graduate Institute of Medical Sciences, Rohtak, Haryana
- 10. Dr. Sunil Mehra (Paediatrician & Executive Director) MAMTA Health Institute of Mother & Child, New Delhi
- 11. Dr Shailendra Handu, Associate Professor, Phrma, DM (Pharma, PGI Chandigarh)
- 12. Dr. A.C. Dhariwal: *Directorate* of National Vector Borne Disease Control Programme, Dte. DGHS, Ministry of Health Services, Govt. of India, Delhi

Print-ISSN: 0976-0245-Electronic-ISSN: 0976-5506, Frequency: Monthly

Indian Journal of Public Health Research & Development is a double blind peer reviewed international journal. It deals with all aspects of Public Health including Community Medicine, Public Health, Epidemiology, Occupational Health, Environmental Hazards, Clinical Research, and Public Health Laws and covers all medical specialties concerned with research and development for the masses. The journal strongly encourages reports of research carried out within Indian continent and South East Asia.

The journal has been assigned International Standards Serial Number (ISSN) and is indexed with Index Copernicus (Poland). It is also brought to notice that the journal is being covered by many international databases. The journal is covered by EBSCO (USA), Embase, EMCare & Scopus database. The journal is now part of DST, CSIR, and UGC consortia.

Website : www.ijphrd.com

©All right reserved. The views and opinions expressed are of the authors and not of the Indian Journal of Public Health Research & Development. The journal does not guarantee directly or indirectly the quality or efcacy of any product or service featured in the advertisement in the journal, which are purely commercial.

Editor

Dr. R.K. Sharma

Institute of Medico-legal Publications 501, Manisha Building, 75-76, Nehru Place, New Delhi-110019

Printed, published and owned by

Dr. R.K. Sharma

Institute of Medico-legal Publications 501, Manisha Building, 75-76, Nehru Place, New Delhi-110019

Published at

Institute of Medico-legal Publications

501, Manisha Building, 75-76, Nehru Place, New Delhi-110019



Indian Journal of Public Health Research & Development

www.ijphrd.com

Contents	
Volume 9, Number 3 March 20	018
74. A PMSG Wind with Power Factor Correction and PV Based Multiport High Voltage Gain Converter Dafny, S. V. Saravanan	405
75. A Power Electronic Converter for Tidal Turbine Generation Using DC Generators Sinu KJ, G. Ranganathan	410
76. Addition of Glass Fibre and Steel Fibre in Concrete to Increase the Stability <i>P. Mohamed Rajab, J.Rajaraman</i>	415
77. Concept on Internet of Things (IoT) sensors based Non-Destructive Evaluation Technique (NDE) G. Kannan, N. Manoharan	418
78. An Empirical Study of Students' English Performances in School <i>K. Manigandan</i>	423
79. English Language Supports for Technology Learners	426
80. English Stress Gaining by Resident Speakers of Tibetan J. Christalin Jane	429
81. A Development of Soft Skill in Tourism Industries <i>K. Manigandan</i>	433
82. Intelligent Web-based English e-Learning Tutor with Data Mining Technique J. Christalin Janet	436
83. Preparing College Understudies Complete Qualities by English Class Lectures <i>K. Manigandan</i>	440
84. Ship Position Tracking Scheme Based on Distributed Multi-sensor Data Fusion Lakshmi S, E.A. Mary Anita	443
85. Spontaneous Exposure of Aquatic Smooth on Turfsvia IOT Lakshmi. S, E. A. Mary Anita	446
86. Target Recognition for Marine Search using Neural Network	448
87. Under Sea Laser Communications Field Demonstration in Narrow-Beam <i>K. Anandan</i>	451
88. Understanding Protection Concerns of Life Boat Beginning Procedure using Game Prototype	454

89.	Vector Based Electronic Nautical Chart for Effective Visualization of Spatial Indexing <i>Capt. R. K. Kumar</i>	. 457
90.	A New Four Port Full Bridge Isolated DC-DC Converter with PMSG Wind and PV Based Power Generation for DC Microgrid <i>M. Suresh Kumar</i>	. 461
91.	Image Resolution Enhancement by Using Undecimated Wavelet Decomposition M. Suresh Kumar	. 466
92.	Man Overboard Monitoring system in Automatic Identification and Data Capture (AIDC) <i>Capt. Yeshwanth Raj</i>	. 469
93.	Cascade and Reliquefaction Framework on Ethylene Bearer <i>Capt. Yeshwanth Raj</i>	. 472
94.	Web of-Things Devices Based on Dns Name Auto Pattern In Ipv4 System Using Dnsnav4 J.Brindha ¹ , V. Vijayakumar ²	. 475
95.	An Introduction to the Use of Synthetic Aperture Radar (SAR) To Detect Marine Oil Spills <i>M. B. Kannan</i>	. 478
96.	Analysis of Active Semiconductor Components Effective Numerical Models of the in the Optical Communication Systems <i>K. Rajesh</i>	. 485
97.	Analysis of Cloud Computing Data Center Using Stochastic Modelling I. Paul Raj Jayasimman	. 489
98.	Analyze the Quality of Power Using A Graph Theory Network Flow Algorithm Paulraj Jayasimman	. 494
99.	Chirp Technique Based Under Water Communication Systems Thanigai Arul	. 497
100.	Digital Pulse Processing System for X-Ray Spectroscopy Based on Single Photon Detection	. 500
101.	Hamming Error Detection Using Triple Adjacentcode Algorithm J. S. Praveen, A. Amutha	. 503
102.	High Gain Dipole Antenna with Simple Geometry and Material for Multiband Applications	. 506
103.	Implementation of Secured Multiple Random Fingerprint Password Electronic Accessing System J. S. Praveen	510
104.	Problems and its Analytical Representation in Discrete Mathematics Over Proposition Formulas <i>G. Jenitha</i>	. 513
105.	Reduced Tree Structure Based Multiplier Design J. S. Praveen, A. Amutha	. 516
106.	Retrorflective Using Optical Communication K. Rajesh	. 520

107.	Secondary Route Establishment for QOS Routing Using Genetic Algorithm Underwater Sensor Networks P. D. Deepalakshmi, Balamurugan	. 524
108.	A Comparative Study on Stigma toward Disability in Koreans <i>Mi Jin Kim</i>	. 528
109.	The Effects of Family Support and Activities of Daily Living on Depression for Elderly Patients in Nursing Homes Joo Young Lee, Tae Kyung Kim, Bong Suk Lee	. 533
110.	The Factors Affecting the Turnover Intention of Nurses at a Hospital Myo-Suk Lee, Bong Suk Lee, Tae Kyung Kim, Joo Young Lee	. 539
111.	A Study of Specialized Personnel System for Long-term Care Insurance in Korea Wook Kim, Dong-Min Seo	. 545
112.	Pet Medical Consultation Service Business Model and Platform Case Study-Based on a Business Model Canvas Jae-han Ryu, Yen-yoo You	. 552
113.	The Clinical Practice Experience of Nursing Students Jee Hee Kim, Yun-Jeong Kim	. 558
114.	The Analysis of Health Promotion Benefits on Public Health Care Posts	. 563
115.	Strategies for Reestablishing the Role of Public Health Care Posts in Korea	. 572
116.	The Effects of Dietary Habits and Food Stability Awareness on Diabetes in South Korea	. 580
117.	The Effects of Adults' Dietary Habit Awareness on Obesity and Weight Control Sang-Sub Park, Yoon-Ho Lee	. 588
118.	A Comparison of the Quality of Chest Compression between Right and Left Palm Compression for Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation By a Rescuer <i>Young-Chul Lee, Sang-Sub Park</i>	. 595
119.	Effects of Individual Somatosensory Approach on Attention and Postural Body Schema with Hemiplegic Patients after Stroke Jong-Bae Choi, Sung-Ryoung Ma, Bo-Kyoung Song	. 600
120.	Study on Change of Muscle Tone and Stiffness According to Upper Trapezius Mild Pain tf Young Adults <i>Jaehyun Kim, Inhyouk Hyong</i>	. 605
121.	Effects of Expressive Writing on Emotional Intelligence of Nursing Students	. 610
122.	Dose Reduction by Body Mass Index: Different Protocol in Low-Dose Chest Computed Tomography <i>Ah-Ram Cho, Jin-Woo Kim, Eun-Seong Lee, Su-Chul Han, Cheong-Hwan Lim, Hong-Ryang Jung</i>	617

123.	Prefrontal Activation in the EEG Biofeedback Training using a General-Purpose Brainwave Meter Jae-Yong Lee ¹ Cheong-Hwan Lim	622
124.	Basic Psychological Needs Satisfaction of Player and Non-player for Mobile Games	629
125.	Elite Taekwondo Athletes' Injuries and their Coping Strategies	637
126.	A Constancy Study for Quality Control of Digital Radiographic Images Seung-Hun Jeung, Cheong-Hwan Lim	646
127.	The Effect of Knowledge about Cervical Cancer and Human Papilloma Virus (HPV) on the HPV Vaccination against Cervical Cancer of Nursing Students <i>Miok Kim, Hee-Seung Song</i>	653
128.	A Study on User IoT Information based Healthcare Service	661
129.	Acoustic Characteristics and Quantitative Analysis for Safety Management of Noise Generated during MRI Scan <i>Hyun-Og Song, Cheong-Hwan Lim</i>	667
130.	Designing Medical Service Management Model of Users using IoT Devices	673
131.	Effects of Visual and Spatial Working Memory Improvement Training Program on Elderly Driving Behavior Boseong Kim	683
132.	Usefulness of Twinkling Artifact for Urinary Stone Measurement	690
133.	Effects of the Shock Wave Therapy Based on Stretching Exercises on Muscle Tone and Neck Range of Motion of Upper Trapezius and Sternocleidomastoid in People with Forward Head Posture <i>Jun Hyung Cho, Jung Hyun Choi</i>	695
134.	Effect of Gym Ball Exercise and Music Therapy on Menstrual Discomfort	700
135.	Relationship of Sleep Quality with Smartphone Addiction and Stress among Collegians	707
136.	Usefulness of Screening Mra for the Diagnosis of Cerebral Aneurysm Seunggi Kim, Joonkoo Choi, Ghajung Kim, Joongseok Go, Kwanghyun Chang, Sinyoung Yu	714
137.	Interrelationship between Level of Serum Vitamin D and Allergic Diseases Da-doo Jeong, Moo-Sik Lee, Hee-Suk Kim, Yo-Han Lee, Jee-Young Hong	719
138.	The Impact of Sexual Autonomy and Marital Communication on Contraceptive Behavior among Unmarried Couples <i>Jung-Hyun Choi</i>	728
139.	Volatile Profile Comparison of Raw and Dried Rizhome of <i>Atractylodes japonica</i> <i>Chang-Hwan Oh</i>	735

140.	The Effects of Psychological Capital and Organizational Communication on Turnover Intention: Mediating Effect of Stress <i>Chang Seek Lee, Soo Hyun Park, Mi Hyang Choi, Ha Young Jang</i>	745
141.	Nurse's Images Perceived by Girl's High School Students	751
142.	Relationship between Post-Traumatic Growth and Ego-resilience of Nurses in the Emergency Department <i>Ji-Hyun Park, Hee Jung Son</i>	755
143.	Changes of Higher-order Aberrations According to the Increase of Refractive Errors	760
144.	Design of Pipelined Radix-2, 4 and 8 Based Multipath Delay Commutator (MDC) FFT M. Mohamed Ismail, Murugan Subbiah, Srinivasan Chelliah	765
145.	Key Escrow with Certificateless Elliptic Curve Segmentation for Grouping of Shared Data in Mobile Networks B. Sugumar, M. Ramakrishnan	769
146.	Design of Reconfiguration Based Modulation and Demodulation Scheme for OFDM System	775
147.	Probabilistic Broadcast Protocol for Data Gathering Using Neighbour Nodes in Mobile IoT S. Gurusubramani, M. Suresh Anand, J.K. Periasamy	779
148.	Correlation between Knowledge and Attitude about Pediatric Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation (CPR) Nursing Students in Korea	of 783
149.	Influence of Social Support and Resilience on the Nurse Job Performance Bong-Sil Choi	788
150.	Clinical Predictors Related to Organizational Effectiveness in Dental Hygienists at Dental Clinics and Hospitals Su-Jung Lee, Cheong-Hwan Lim, Jong-Hwa Jang	793
151.	Relationship of Maternity Leave Realization, Dental Clinic Attitude and Organizational Effectiveness of Dental Hygienists Su-Jung Lee, Ji-Yeon Oh, Jong-Hwa Jang	799
152.	An Analysis of Radiation Safety Management of Radiation Workers in Research and Educational Field South Korea: Based on the Level oOf Knowledge, Attitude, and Behavior Yeo Ryeong Jeon, Yongmin Kim, Pyong Kon Cho, Eun Ok Han, Hyon Chul Jang	lds in 805
153.	The Person-in-the-Rain Projective Drawing as a Measure of Coping Strategies in Korean College Students <i>Kil-Soo Chung, Weon-Hee Moon</i>	816
154.	Preceptor Role Self-Perceptions: New Nurses' Education in Korean Hospital Setting	823

155.	Evaluation of a Reconstruction Algorithm in Clinically Low-Dose Computed Tomography: Comparison of Phantom Images at Various Contrast Media Concentrations <i>Kang-Kyo Jung, Pyong-Kon Cho, Hyon-Chul Jang</i>	829
156.	Effect of Kinesthetic Imagery Training and Visual Imagery Training on Balance and Foot Pressure in Adults with Functional Ankle Instability <i>Minryul Yoon, Jemyung Shim, Sung Joong Kim, Seung Namkoong</i>	838
157.	A Nationwide Survey on Perception and Demands on Palliative Care in the Republic of Korea Eunsil Yim, Young SoonChoi, Ahrin Kim	844
158.	Evaluating Lead Thickness for Shielding during Computed Tomography Using Monte Carlo Simulation <i>Ki-Jeong Kim, Hong-Ryang Jung, Cheong-Hwan Lim, Woo-Taek Lim, Gyoo-Hyung Kim, In-Seok Kang, Hye-Nam Lee</i>	849
159.	Evaluation of Contrast Media Concentration in Aneurysm According to Change of Condition in Digital Subtraction Angiography Sang-Wook Lim, Cheong-Hwan Lim	855
160.	Implementation of Emergency Monitoring System Using Biometric Data Jong-Hak Lee, Koo-Rack Park, Dong-Hyun Kim, Joon-Yong Kim	861
161.	The Relationship between Yacht School Participants' Sport Commitment and Exercise Adherence <i>Kyung-Seok Han, Chun-Ho Yang</i>	866
162.	Study on Emergency Patients Care by Korea Coast Guard Center Workers Focused on Drowning, Fall and Isolation In-Seob Lee, Jee Hee Kim, Tae-Young Moon, Byung-Jun Cho, Sang-Gyun Roh, Chul-Tae Kim,Hyo-Cheol Lee	872
163.	Reliability Enhancement using Opportunistic Routing in Mobile Ad-hoc Networks P. B. Edwin Prabhakar, K. ThirunadanaSigamani	880
164.	International Trade Importance Trends and Approaches Cyril C. George J. Rengamani	886
165.	Technological Advancement in Assisting Adaptive Learning Measures to Increase Productivity and Retention of French as a Foreign Language for Post-Modern Learners in Post-Colonial Context <i>Govindarajan Parthasarathy, Joseph Sathiaraj</i>	896
166.	To Detect Drowsy & Eye State Analysis of Driver's Behaviour for the Intelligent Transport System J. Sudhakar, S. Srinivasan	902

A PMSG Wind with Power Factor Correction and PV Based Multiport High Voltage Gain Converter

Dafny¹, S. V. Saravanan²

¹Research Scholar, ²Professor, Department of Electrical and Electronics Engineering (Marine), AMET University, Chennai

ABSTRACT

Single source boost converter may not be able to give power continuously if generated voltage is less. Since PV power is not available all times, one or more sources are proposed to reduce the effect of this condition. This paper presents a hybrid photovoltaic and PMSG wind based multiport dc-dc converter with high voltage gain and single switch based power factor correction rectifier. Perturb and observe algorithm is used to extract maximum power from PV source. The proposed single switch boost rectifier for PMSG based wind energy system ensures power factor correction in order to eliminate reactive power or loss component in power of the system which totally improves the power quality of the system. Further the proposed multiport dc-dc converter current, THD is less in the range of 4%. More than one source is used in proposed multi port dc-dc converter to continuously supply reliable power. The proposed multi port dc-dc converter to continuously supply reliable power. The proposed multi port dc-dc converter solution of proposed multi port dc-dc converter to continuously supply reliable power. The proposed multi port dc-dc converter to continuously supply reliable power. The proposed multi port dc-dc converter to continuously supply reliable power. The proposed multi port dc-dc converter to continuously supply reliable power. The proposed multi port dc-dc converter to continuously supply reliable power. The proposed multi port dc-dc converter to continuously supply reliable power. The proposed multi port dc-dc converter to continuously supply reliable power. The proposed multi port dc-dc converter to continuously supply reliable power.

Keywords: Permanent magnet synchronous generator (PMSG), Power factor correction (PFC), Total harmonic distortion (THD)

INTRODUCTION

Single source renewable energy ^[1, 2] based boost converters cannot supply inverter or a drive if produced output from source is very less. Hence if more than one source is used for a converter operation of inverter is possible with either of the source. Multi-port power electronic converter has integrated one or more sources like solar with maximum power point tracking based boost converter and PMSG ^[3, 4] wind based three phase single switch power-factor-correction boost rectifier can improve power factor and achieve less total harmonic distortion (THD) power converter. ^[5] In proposed a

Corresponding Author: Dafny Research Scholar, Department of Electrical and Electronics Engineering (Marine), AMET University, Chennai E-mail: dafny2708@gmail.com control system for permanent magnet synchronous generator based wind energy system. Multiport dc-dc converter with three inputs PV, battery, super capacitor for reliable operation. ^[6] The proposed a reactive power controller for power quality enhancement of wind energy conversion systems. Bidirectional multiport dc-dc converters are required for double side energy transfer applications such as energy storage systems including battery, super conducting energy storage systems ^[7].

Proposed multiport DC-DC converter: Fig. 1. Shows overall block diagram of proposed multiport dc-dc converter fed induction motor drive. With multiport converter system the proposed drive can operate with the presence of either of input. A new multiport dc-dc converter is implemented for reliable dc power supply. PV is modeled using its single diode equivalent circuit and mathematical model of its characteristic equations. Perturb and observe algorithm is employed to extract maximum power from photo voltaic source. Permanent magnet synchronous generator based wind energy system is used as one more input to multiport system.

In wind side a power factor corrected single switch three phase boost rectifier is introduced. Fig. 2. Shows the circuit diagram of proposed single switch based PFC boost rectifier.



Fig. 1: Block Diagram of proposed multiport DC-DC converter



Fig. 2: Circuit Diagram of PFC rectifier for wind PMSG

Simulation Results and Discussion: The proposed solar and PMSG wind based multiport port dc-dc converter is implemented in MATLAB/Simulink platform and results are presented here. Fig3. Shows simulation implemented circuit of proposed multiport dc-dc converter. Fig3. Shows PFC single switch boost rectifier circuit used for wind PMSG. Fig 4 shows Voltage performance of proposed multiport dc-dc converter. Fig 5 to 7 shows performance of proposed multiport dc-dc converter, PMSG wind output of single phase, power factor correction performance and total harmonic distortion values. Table1 shows simulation parameters of proposed circuit used in Simulink platform.



Fig. 3: Simulation implementation of proposed multiport dc-dc converter

Table	1:	Simulation	parameters
-------	----	------------	------------

		1k ohms											
		1m H											
				22u	ıF								
				2200)uF								
	Lo	ad resis	stor						10 oł	nms			
(tov)spettov	50 40 30 20 10 0												
	-10_0	0.1	0.2	0.3	0.4	0.5 Time(sec)	0.6	0.7	0.8	0.9	1		

Fig. 4: Voltage performance of proposed multiport dc-dc converter



Fig. 7: PFC using single switch rectifier

CONCLUSION

The multi port photovoltaic boost converter with maximum power point tracking algorithm and PMSG

wind energy single switch power factor corrected boost rectifier has produced output voltage with high gain and improved power quality performance. The proposed multi port dc-dc converter is simulated in MATLAB/ Simulink environment and results shows that power factor is high near to unity and THD of the proposed converter is decreased to 4%. Achieved boost ratio of the proposed multi port converter is 1:5 with high power. This converter can be used as a power management device, allocating power to load if generation matches load and if excess power is available store it in some energy storage device.

Ethical Clearance: AMET University

Source of Funding: self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

REFERENCES

- Y. Boussairi, A. Abouloifa, A. Hamdoun, C. Aouadi, I. Lachkar and F. Giri, "Nonlinear control of permanent magnet synchronous generator gridconnected applied to wind energy conversion system," 2017 IEEE International Conference on Industrial Technology (ICIT), Toronto, ON, Canada, 2017, pp. 452-457.
- Y. Ma, X. Sun and J. Chai, "Three-phase PFC rectifier with sensor less control for PMSG wind generation system," 2011 International Conference on Electrical Machines and Systems, Beijing, 2011, pp. 1-4.
 [3].A. Elamathy and G. Vijayagowril, "Multiport

DC-DC interleaved boost converter supplemented by hybrid system of different capacities PV and battery power system," 2015 2nd International Conference on Electronics and Communication Systems (ICECS), Coimbatore, 2015, pp. 921-925.

- V. Jeyakarthikha and K. R. Vairamani, "Multiport bidirectional dc-dc converter for energy storage applications," 2014 International Conference on Circuits, Power and Computing Technologies [ICCPCT-2014], Nagercoil, 2014, pp. 411-417.
- 5. L. Xian, Y. Li and Y. Wang, "A grid-connected PV/super capacitor/battery hybrid distributed generation system integrated with multiport DC-DC converter," 2016 Asian Conference on Energy, Power and Transportation Electrification (ACEPT), Singapore, 2016, pp. 1-6.
- 6. S. Bagawade, M. Pahlevani, Shangzhi Pan and P. Jain, "Three-phase reactive power control using one-cycle controller for wind energy conversion systems," 2016 IEEE 7th International Symposium on Power Electronics for Distributed Generation Systems (PEDG), Vancouver, BC, 2016, pp. 1-6.
- S. P. Thiruvadi and S. Bhuvaneshwari, "Hybrid PV-Wind-Battery Based System for Household Applications Using DC-DC Converter", International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research, 2017, 9(1), 54-65.

A Power Electronic Converter for Tidal Turbine Generation Using DC Generators

Sinu KJ¹, G. Ranganathan²

¹Research Scholar, Department of EEEM, AMET University, Chennai; ²Professor, Department of Electrical and Electronics Engineering, PSG Institute of Advanced Studies, Coimbatore

ABSTRACT

In general tidal power generation involves more than one turbine, normally a marine system involves a multi generator system. Single source boost converter may not be able to give power continuously if generated voltage is less. Since generated power from turbine is not available all times, one or more sources are proposed to reduce the effect of this condition. This paper presents a hybrid tidal based PMSG and DC generator for multiport dc-dc converter with high voltage gain and single switch based power factor correction rectifier. The proposed single switch boost rectifier for PMSG based wind energy system ensures power factor correction in order to eliminate reactive power or loss component in power of the system which totally improves the power quality of the system. Further the proposed multiport dc-dc converter shows lesser harmonics in the output which is confirmed by measuring total harmonics distortion of converter to continuously supply reliable power. The proposed multi port dc-dc converter is simulated in MATLAB/ Simulink environment and results are presented to verify merits of proposed converter.

Keywords: DC SHUNT generator, Permanent magnet synchronous generator (PMSG), Power factor correction (PFC), Total harmonic distortion (THD)

INTRODUCTION

Single source renewable energy based boost converters cannot supply inverter or a drive if produced output from source is very less. Hence if more than one source is used for a converter operation of inverter is possible with either of the source. Multi-port power electronic converter has integrated one or more sources like solar with maximum power point tracking based boost converter and PMSG wind based three phase single switch power-factor-correction boost rectifier can improve power factor and achieve less total harmonic distortion (THD) power converter. [1] In proposed a control system for permanent magnet synchronous generator based wind energy system. [2] In presented a PFC rectifier for PMSG based wind system. Multiport dc-dc converter with three inputs PV, battery, super capacitor for reliable operation [3-5]. [6] Discussed the high efficiency renewable PV inverter topology. A reactive power controller for power quality enhancement of wind energy conversion systems. Bidirectional multiport dc-dc converters are required for double side energy transfer applications such as energy storage systems including battery, super conducting energy storage systems. Optimization techniques based Solar panel crack detection is analyzed ^[7].

Proposed multiport DC-DC converter: Fig. 1. Shows overall block diagram of proposed multiport dc-dc converter fed from multiple tidal turbine at different altitude coupled with DC generator and PMSG. With multiport converter system the proposed drive can operate with the presence of either of input. A new multiport dc-dc converter is implemented for reliable dc power supply^[8].



Fig. 1: Block Diagram of proposed tidal power generation based multiport DC-DC converter



Fig. 2: Circuit Diagram of PFC rectifier for tidal fed PMSG

Permanent magnet synchronous generator based tidal energy system is used as one more input to multiport system. In PMSG side a power factor corrected single switch three phase boost rectifier is introduced. Fig2. Shows the circuit diagram of proposed single switch based PFC boost rectifier for PMSG coupled with tidal turbine. Two tidal turbines is fed to a dc generator which are level increased using a normal boost converter. Another tidal turbine coupled with a permanent magnet synchronous generator is converted to DC using a power factor corrected single switch boost rectifier linked with the dame DC link of multiport converter.

SIMULATION RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

The proposed solar and PMSG wind based multiport port dc-dc converter is implemented in MATLAB/ Simulink platform and results are presented here. Fig3. Shows simulation implemented circuit of proposed multiport dc-dc converter. Fig3. Shows PFC single switch boost rectifier circuit used for wind PMSG. Fig4 shows Voltage performance of proposed multiport dcdc converter. Fig 5 to 7 shows performance of proposed multiport dc-dc converter, PMSG wind output of single phase, power factor correction performance and total harmonic distortion values. Table1 shows simulation parameters of proposed circuit used in Simulink platform.



Fig. 3: Simulation implementation of proposed multiport dc-dc converter

Table 1: Simulation parameters



Fig. 4: Voltage performance of proposed tidal power generation fed multiport dc-dc converter



Fig. 7: PFC using single switch rectifier

CONCLUSION

The multi port boost converter and PMSG based single switch power factor corrected boost rectifier has

produced output voltage with high gain and improved power quality performance. The proposed multi port dc-dc converter is simulated in MATLAB/Simulink environment and results shows that power factor is high near to unity and THD of the proposed converter is decreased to 4%. Achieved boost ratio of the proposed multi port converter is 1:5 with high power. This converter can be used as a power management device, allocating power to load if generation matches load and if excess power is available store it in some energy storage device.

Ethical Clearance: AMET University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

REFERENCES

- S. J. AL-Chlaihawi, A. Craciunescu and A. G. Al-Gizi, "Power flow management in three port converter using PV panel with maximum power point tracker," 2017 10th International Symposium on Advanced Topics in Electrical Engineering (ATEE), Bucharest, 2017, pp. 585-590.
- M. Asgari Moqaddam and M. Hamzeh, "PWM plus secondary-side phase-shift controlled full-bridge three-port bidirectional converter for application in MVDC distribution networks," 2017 8th Power Electronics, Drive Systems & Technologies Conference (PEDSTC), Mashhad, 2017, pp. 178-183.
- 3. P. Zhang, Y. Chen and Y. Kang, "Nonisolated Wide Operation Range Three-Port Converters With Variable Structures," in *IEEE Journal of Emerging*

and Selected Topics in Power Electronics, vol. 5, no. 2, pp. 854-869, June 2017.

- 4. X. Sun, Y. Shen, W. Li and H. Wu, "A PWM and PFM Hybrid Modulated Three-Port Converter for a Standalone PV/Battery Power System," in *IEEE Journal of Emerging and Selected Topics in Power Electronics*, vol. 3, no. 4, pp. 984-1000, Dec. 2015.
- 5. H. Wu, K. Sun, L. Zhu and Y. Xing, "An Interleaved Half-Bridge Three-Port Converter With Enhanced Power Transfer Capability Using Three-Leg Rectifier for Renewable Energy Applications," in *IEEE Journal of Emerging and Selected Topics in Power Electronics*, vol. 4, no. 2, pp. 606-616, June 2016.
- Bavitra, K., Sinthuja, S., Manoharan, N. and Rajesh, S., "The high efficiency renewable PV inverter topology", Indian Journal of Science and Technology, 8(14), 2015.
- Lydia, M.D., Sindhu, K.S. and Gugan, K., "Analysis on Solar Panel Crack Detection Using Optimization Techniques", Journal of Nano-& Electronic Physics, 9(2), 2017.
- 8. S.P. Thiruvadi and S. Bhuvaneshwari, "Hybrid PV-Wind-Battery Based System for Household Applications Using DC-DC Converter", International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research, 9(1), 54-65, 2017.

Addition of Glass Fibre and Steel Fibre in Concrete to Increase the Stability

P. Mohamed Rajab¹, J.Rajaraman²

¹Assistant Professor, ²Professor, Department of Harbour Engineering, AMET University, Chennai

ABSTRACT

The recent introducing of fiber reinforcement concrete in the field of civil engineering. This product (concrete) has an advantage of being lightweight and reduces the cost, it also economy to the construction. The researchers are going all around the world to develop the performance of the glass fiber adding concrete and with other admixtures up to the certain extent. The some of the admixtures which been used like glass, steel, carbon, etc., are mostly wide in durability, shrinkage, strength, impact, cavitations, and the serviceability of concrete. The present job is to build up of information about the glass fiber and steel fiber in the concrete.

Keywords: glass fiber, steel fiber, concrete, strength.

INTRODUCTION

Glass Fiber Reinforced Concrete: Glass fiber is made up of more than separate filaments, which are bonded up lightly make up a stand. In normal concrete, the conventional mixing techniques will not be possible to mix more than the 2% of the fibre in a length of 25mm. Table 1 displays the material details.

S. No.	Properties Of Glass Fiber	
1.	specific gravity	2.68
2.	elastic modulus(Gpa)	72
3.	tensile strength(Mpa)	1700
4.	diameter(micron)	14
5.	length(mm)	12
6.	number of fiber (million/Kg)	235

Table 1: Input Study material

This paper also explained in, Fabrication of CuO nanoparticles for structural, optical and dielectric analysis using chemical precipitation method ^[1]. Structural, morphological, optical and electrical properties of nickel sulfide thin films are explained ^[2]. Glass fiber reinforced concrete composites–strength and behavior studies are included^[3].

Steel Fiber Reinforced Concrete: Various steel fiber ports are accessible as support. Round steel cord the utilized sort are created by slicing round wire into the short length. The run of the mill measurement lies in the scope of 0.25 to 0.75mm. Steel strands having a rectangular c/s are delivered by sitting the sheets around 0.25mm thick. The fiber produced using mellow steel drawn wire. Fitting in with IS: 280-1976 with the width of wire fluctuating from 0.3 to 0.5mm has been essentially utilized as a part of India [4, 5]. Round steel filaments are created by cutting or hacking the cable, level sheet strands having a run of the mill c/s going from 0.15 to 0.41mm in thickness and 0.25 to 0.90mm in width are delivered by sitting level sheets. Distorted fiber, which is in exactly limited with water-solvent paste as a package are additionally accessible. Since individual filaments tend to group together, their uniform appropriation in the network is frequently troublesome ^[6]. This might stay away from by including strands groups, which isolate amid the blending procedure.

Studies on glass fiber reinforced concrete composites–strength and behavior then investigations on synthesis, structural, surface morphological, optical, and thermal properties of copper oxide nanofluids^[7].

Steel and aroused steel strands don't erode in chloride fixation that more prominent than 2 percent by weight. Also, at significantly more prominent chloride particles, dissolve extricated fiber does not consume. Steel fiber strengthened cement gives better resistance than splitting and break spread because of expanded elasticity in stable structures ^[8].

COMPRESSIVE STRENGTH

The average compressive quality for 3D square at various rates (0%, 1.5%, 1.8% and 2.0%) at age 7, 14, and 28 days, it Can be noticed that, solid quality contrast and control concrete. The Fig 1 demonstrates the malleable disappointment of 3D square examples. The graphical portrayal shows the compressive quality of glass fiber and steel fiber. Fig 2 explores the comparison of compressive strength of cubes.



Fig. 1: compressive test



Fig. 2: comparison of compressive strength of cubes

SPLIT TENSILE STRENGTH

The average split Tensile quality for chamber at various rates (0%, 1.5%, 1.8% and 2.0%) at age 7,14 and 28 days, it Can be noticed that, solid quality contrast and control concrete in Fig 3. Table 2 explores test results cylinders for split tensile strength.



Fig. 3: comparisons of split tensile strength of cylinders

		Average Split Tensile Strength Inn/Mm ²						
Sl. No.	Curing Days	Control Concrete	Glass Fibre & Steel Fibre Concrete					
		Control Concrete	1.5%	1.8%	2.0%			
1.	7	2.5480	2.41	2.54	2.89			
2.	14	2.7391	2.61	2.78	3.15			
3.	28	2.9550	3.29	3.32	3.54			

Table 2: Test Results Cylinders for Split Tensile Strength

FLEXURAL STRENGTH

The average flexural strength of the beam at different percentages (0%, 1.5%, 1.8% and 2.0%) at age 7, 28 days, it can be noted that concrete strength compares with control concrete. The graphical representation shows the flexural strength of glass fiber & steel fiber. Figure 5 explains the comparisons of flexural strength of beams. Table 3 displays the test results beam for flexural strength.



Fig. 5: comparisons of flexural strength of beams

	Curing Days	Average Flexural Strength Inn/Mm ²						
Sl. No.		Control Concepto	Glass Fibre & Steel Fibre Concrete					
		Control Concrete	1.5%	1.8%	2.0%			
1.	7	3.46	2.78	2.85	3.05			
2.	14	4.28	3.29	4.32	4.52			
3.	28	5.86	5.61	6.53	6.81			

Table: 3 Test Results Beam For Flexural Strength

CONCLUSION

The concrete was prepared for the M20 grade concrete with the addition of glass fiber & steel fiber with various percentages of 0%, 1.5%, 1.8% and 2.0%. The specimens were cast for 7days, 14 days and 28 days then tested. The results are presented below.

- The maximum flexural strength for the addition of glass and steel fiber be achieved by 2.0% is found to be greater than the conventional concrete.
- It achieved maximum compressive strength when there is an addition of glass and steel fiber (2.0%).
- So the maximum percentage of addition of glass fiber & steel fiber is 2.0%.

Ethical Clearance: AMET University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

REFERENCES

- Sagadevan, S., Pal, K. and Chowdhury, Z.Z., 2017. Fabrication of CuO nanoparticles for structural, optical and dielectric analysis using chemical precipitation method. Journal of Materials Science: Materials in Electronics, pp.1-7.
- 2. Suresh, S., ANAND, S.S., Arul, R. and Isha, D.," Structural, Morphological, Optical And Electrical

Properties Of Nickel Sulphide Thin Films", Chalcogenide Letters, 13(7), pp.291-299,2016.

- 3. Swami, B.L.P., Asthana, A.K. and Masood, U., 2010. Studies on glass fiber reinforced concrete composites-strength and behavior. *Opportunities and Solutions in Structural Engineering and Construction, Ghafoori (ed.), Taylor & Francis Group London*, pp.601-604.
- Deo, S.V., 2015. Parametric Study of Glass Fiber Reinforced Concrete. In *Advances in Structural Engineering* (pp. 1909-1916). Springer India.
- 5. Harle, S. and Meghan, R., 2014. Glass fiber reinforced concrete and its properties. *International Journal of Engineering and Technology*, 2(12), pp.3544-7.
- 6. Tajne, D.K. and Bhandari, P.S., 2014. Effect of Glass Fibre on Ordinary Concrete. *International Journal of Innovative Research in Science, Engineering, and Technology*, *3*(11), pp.17632-17634.
- 7. Shakur, P.N., and Pimplikar, S.S., "Glass fiber reinforced concrete use in construction" *International Journal of Technology and Engineering System*, 2(2), pp.632-634, 2011.
- Nagarajan, Aditya chauhan and Rajaram, "Comparative study and performance analysis of automotive braking system", International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research, 7(1), 117-123, 2015.

Concept on Internet of Things (IoT) sensors based Non-Destructive Evaluation Technique (NDE)

G. Kannan¹, N. Manoharan²

¹Scientist, Centre for Non-destructive Evaluation, ²Pro Vice-chancellor, AMET University, Chennai, India

ABSTRACT

Till quite recently, in-service defect monitoring of Industrial Equipments is being accomplished by tedious manual methodologies for utilizing the conventional or Non-Destructive techniques for defects monitoring. There have been efforts in the recent past to make use of mini mobile robots with NDE techniques for defect monitoring in the inspection of pipes with reasonable success. In this context, this paper proposes a new development methodology of conceptual Internet of Things (IoT) sensors based Non-Destructive Evaluation Technique (NDE) based on Ultrasonic for in-service defect monitoring of Industrial Equipments. The underlying philosophy chosen is 'integrating an ultrasonic Non-Destructive Evaluation sensor packaged with IoT based sensor'. During the run time, the integrity of material will be done. Non-Destructive testing allows measurement of material properties without inflicting any damage to the material in process. An IoT with wireless network coupled with NDE facilitates the mutual effort to monitor a certain aspect without the use of valuable fixed wired circuits. A typical system architecture of a 'paired module' comprising of IoT sensor and NDE sensor packaged to monitor the defect status conditions of the pipelines is envisaged. A specific study is elaborated to monitor the thickness of a in-service pipeline used in Industrial Equipment. This concept methodology aims to work as an alternate to the existing technologies in similar context while providing enormous advantages over the existing methods.

Keywords: In-service inspection, Non-Destructive Evaluation (NDE), Ultrasonic, Internet of Things (IoT)

INTRODUCTION

In industries, Non-Destructive testing and Non-Destructive Evaluation are very important aspects for defect monitoring, defect quantification, analysis and mitigation. This covers a large number of industrial activities, with new NDT methods and applications being continuously evolved ^[1]. Non-Destructive Testing methods are usually applied in industries where a failure of component would cause appreciable hazard or economic liability in transportation, building structures, piping's and hoisting equipments ^[2]. Weldment defects can be tested using conventional and NDT techniques such as ultrasonic testing^[3]. There are numerous fundamental issues related to the practical implementation of

Corresponding Author:

G. Kannan

Scientist, Centre for Non-destructive Evaluation, AMET University, Chennai-603 112, India Email: nde@ametuniv.ac.in Ultrasonic NDT techniques in an industrial environment which need to be tackled^[4]. In the case of in-service inspection in industries, after the manual inspections for a period, robotic inspections using mini robots are catching up. This aspect is well explained in the Robotic NDT inspection ^[5-6]. The property of Ultrasound is the capability to provide a perfect quantitative measurement this property will have major advantage. This means that the thickness measurement can be determined reliably with high precision. The available accuracy regarding depth measurement for the latest generation of tools is around ± 0.4 to 0.5 mm. The highest possible declaration that is arrived at today is 0.06 mm. usually thresholds for depth measurement of metal loss or cracks are set at 1 mm, however lower thresholds are possible

At this juncture, a novel concept is contemplated so as to conceive of in-service inspection in which even moving parts such as mini robots need not be deployed. The IoT sensor coupled with NDE sensor is the result of this thought process. The IoT, 'Internet of Things' could do anything from controlling appliances slightly. The IoT concept with its simplest format alone is proposed with NDE sensor packaged together. Such kind of activity is reported on Ultrasonic Non-Destructive Testing (NDT) using Wireless Sensor Networks. The philosophy of Wireless Sensor Network along with built in sensor intelligence manifests itself as IoT which is exploited in our proposed IoT-NDE based application.

The proposed application configures the IoT sensor which takes on the signal from NDE sensor which is packaged together with IoT module and sends the vital parameters on the defect analysis to a distant location at a considered distance of about (say) 100.

Ultrasonic based NDE sensor for defect monitoring: Non-destructive testing and valuation is widely used technique to validate or check materials without causing damage to the material under testing. Ultrasound-waves are mostly used in this technique as an ultrasound wave exhibits different behaviors in several material properties. Sound waves outside the hearing of human threshold represent ultrasounds, which typically starts from 18 KHz.. When an ultrasound signal moves from one material medium into another different medium, a portion of the signal-energy passes through to the other medium, while the remaining energy is reflected back. By analyzing the speed of ultrasound signals in various material densities, and by quantifying the properties of the reflected signal, such as time-difference-ofarrival (TDOA) and signal intensity, we can calculate information of volume, thickness, number of various mediums, temperature, and more of materials.

Ultrasonic testing is not been disturbing as applied to the outside of a pipe or vessel in industrial equipment. Ultrasonic transducers or probes need to be applied through these contacts with the exterior surface of the pipe or vessel. This may involve scaffolding, excavation and stripping coatings or insulation. This is achieved in the real world by lighter mobile ultrasonic equipment with the help of a professional inspector. It is an accurate and relatively low cost non-destructive examination (NDE) method to deploy in most of the times. However, the operator has to be subjected to potentially dangerous environments and the accuracy and repeatability of ultrasonic measurements depend on the operator. The measurements are only performed periodically, taking a snap-shot of the plant condition.

A new approach of 'installed ultrasonic sensors' is emerging to challenge the manual UT (Ultrasonic Testing) inspections and existing corrosion-rate monitoring solutions. This is due to their ability for improved data quality, onetime, non-invasive installation, and their ability to operate remotely without human interaction. As with UT thickness gauging, the resolving is based on relatively simple ultrasonic principles.

A transducer that can convert electrical energy to high-frequency acoustic or ultrasonic energy and viceversa is semi-permanently attached to the surface of the object or asset under test. The transit time between the initial electrical-excitation pulse and return echoes (or between echoes) is used to calculate wall thickness.

Though the in-situ sensor solution is similar to manual thickness gauging, it is fundamentally different as the transducers and instrumentation are deployed/ installed semi-permanently.

This aspect has advantages such as i) instrumentation and probes can be accessed from a distance ii) data can be reviewed from a convenient access point for the manual data collection option or can be accessed remotely iii) Operator-to-operator, probe-to-probe, and instrumentto-instrument, variability is eliminated. iv) Data can be acquired on a more frequent basis for automated systems allowing for more frequent measurement aiding statistical data analysis. v) by deploying an integration temperature measurement device, acoustic velocity due to temperature variation can be automatically removed. Vi) Wired and/or wireless installed sensor systems can make use of various forms of data backup, including the intranet, industrial wireless networks such as 802.15.4, (wireless HART, ISA100 or ZigBee), and satellite or cellular networks facilitating real-time data availability.

The paper also is described in, Design of optical sensor for detection of brininess of water ^[6] Application of machine learning for real-time evaluation of salinity (or TDS) in drinking water using photonic sensors Analysis on the structural, spectroscopic, and dielectric properties of borate glass are done.

Ultrasonic sensor as a mini-packaged module for deploying in pipeline: The NDE technique proposed being ultrasonic sensor based is aimed to be packaged so as to fit in a pipeline for in-service inspection. The commercially available ultrasound-based NDT equipment is too-large and power-intensive. This is due to the fact that this equipment is displaying graphically measured data in real-time and requires high sampling analog to digital converted (ADCs). But this process is not required as the IoT based sensor is designed to receive the raw data only the NDE sensor where as the IoT sensor using its intelligence taps only significant data for wireless transmission to a remote location. Therefore the only required part of the NDE system is the Ultrasound front-end generating Ultrasound signal and its timely reception. This significantly reduces power consumption and size of an IoT based NDE Further the continuous monitoring for a system. particular period of time, while the operation is a mini package ideally suitable. Efforts are made to choose the micro components and the interfaces for manufacturing the integrated compact module.

IoT sensor concept for parameter acquisition and transmission: The IoT is a network of sensors where data is exchanged, using different connectivity protocols, with systems ^[7, 8]. The transferring of data's can be done in two different ways between sensors and systems. The IoT in a general sense depicts a network topology comprising of simple nodes that collect and transmit a limited amount of data to a central controller or gateway which provides connectivity to the Internet and cloud services [9]. In the present context of the IoT based NDE for in-service defect monitoring in Industrial applications, the IoT manifestation is consciously abridged in such a manner that NDE acquired data is fed to IoT sensor wherein the useful significant data is handpicked for further transmission to the processor kept at a remote distance. Having said this, it becomes a proposition of building the IoT sensor model by designing the relevant configuration of data acquisition and wireless connectivity with associated software protocols. The aspects of sensor hierarchy & sensor independent intelligence are taken care. The most important aspect of this IoT sensor model is that it has to be extremely compact and has to dovetail with NDE sensor as a single package which can be suitably placed in the pipeline. Such modules can be designed so as to fix at different strategic locations in the pipelines for defect monitoring and transmission of data using NDE techniques. The compactness requirements dictate the nodes and gateways to consume minimum power and they should provide consistent and stable network connection and extend wireless connectivity range as far as possible. A typical IoT configuration is show below in Figure 1



The starting point of IoT is the thing itself. This thing has a low power processor, some sort of embedded operating system and a way of communication (usually wirelessly) using suitable communication protocols.

The main entity of IoT systems is a processor unit or microcontroller (MCU) that processes data and runs software stacks interfaced to a wireless device for connectivity. Requirements for both the MCU and wireless device are specific to the end application and system requirements. Advanced IoT sensor nodes consolidate sensor functions and use an 8-bit MCU or a 32-bit device to run a small radio frequency (RF) protocol stack. These devices are typically battery powered and connected to gateways to take care of heavier processing and data transmission.

The things may connect directly to the neighboring things or an Internet gateway device. The subsequent level is 'ingestion tier' – software & infrastructure responsible for managing things and updating firmware. Then comes 'analytic tier', takes organized data & processes it. Finally 'end-user' tier comes where actual application.

Sensor Nodes are designed typically to transfer small amounts of data and often have to operate on batteries for several years. The devices must also be portable, reliably connected and able to operate under varied environmental conditions regardless of RF interference or physical barriers. Because these devices are part of networks, the setup of networks, integration of sensor data and display of information must also be considered. The combined selection of the suitable MCU and wireless or RF connectivity for these devices as well as development tools and software stacks for application development are critical to their successful design.

The complete process of IoT-NDE implementation involves the phases of - Selecting a Microcontroller (MCU), Selecting the Appropriate Wireless and RF Connectivity Solution, Simplifying Design with Integrated Components, Meeting Low Power Requirements, Accelerating Software Development. The connected "things" send and receive data through the network relating to a various physical characteristics-temperature, moisture level, pulse rate, light level, velocity or revolutions per minute-as well as more complex data such as maintenance requirements, sounds, and static or moving images

A software system designed intelligently manages the things and the networks they use, organizes and stores the vast amounts of data they generate, and processes it and presents it for end users.

IoT based NDE application–A case study: The IoT sensors coupled with Ultrasonic sensors are modeled and simulated to start with[9,10]. Suitable locations for in-situ placement in the in-service pipe line will be analyzed and finalized. The sensor network will be studied for Network connectivity. Each sensor suit will be checked for its efficacy in detecting corrosion and weldment defect will be studied and suitable design modification of the parameters will be effected. Subsequently software protocols will be developed for transporting data and interconnecting them and feed a common node for analysis and interpretation. In the process the simulation model and the physical model both will be achieved.

IOT- NDE deployment model for pipe inspection:

The ultimate aim is to design and develop IoT sensors coupled with NDE ultrasonic sensors for in-situ deployment in in-service inspection lines for detecting weldment defects, cracks and incipient corrosion and to develop suitable interfaces, software protocols for connectivity to remote location for monitoring. Figure 2 & 3 explores Schematic of IOT-NDE paired module.

The Ultrasonic Gauge with the Integrated IoT system measures different parameters of the pipeline studies various properties of them and transmits the information collected normally but when there is any crack or any unexpected phenomenon found it will transmit data citing the real information for decision making.

DISCUSSION

An IOT-NDE 'paired' module: A schematic:



Figure 2: Schematic of IOT-NDE paired module

IOT consists MCU, embedded software



Figure 3: IOT-NDE deployment model

CONCLUSION

Ultrasonic testing wherein ultrasonic transducers or probes need to be applied in direct contact with the outer surface of the pipe or vessel in industrial equipment. In conventional method there are a few shortcomings namely testing involves scaffolding, excavation and stripping coatings or insulation. Though, it a low cost NDE method, the cost of accessing the structure often that exceeds the basic cost of inspection. In addition, a professional inspector is generally required to operate the ultrasonic sensor. In addition, ultrasonic testing sometimes requires personnel be exposed to potentially hazardous environments. The accuracy and repeatability of ultrasonic range will be operator-dependent and it is known that the probability-of-detection (POD) is poor. Finally, the measurements are performed periodically; the snapshot is taken according to the condition of the plant. In recent times mini robots are increasingly getting deployed with NDE sensors for defect monitoring. These enumerated problems in all the above methods are overcome in this paper wherein the 'conceptual model' of IoT-NDE based system is described. Further the paper brings out a paradigm shift in defect detection wherein the practice of mobile instrumentation is replaced with in-situ methodology using IoT-NDE as a technologically advanced solution.

In summary, an IoT-NDE based system for inservice inspection of pipelines in industrial applications is proposed, with the technical details of basic NDE using ultrasonics, basic concepts of IoT suited to this situation and the two as an integrated module. An illustration is shown of its conceptual operation and finally compared with the existing methods for its effectiveness and progressive approach.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

REFERENCES

- Wissam M. Alobaidi, Entidhar A. Alkuam, Hussain M. Al-Rizzo, Eric Sandgren "Applications of Ultrasonic Techniques in Oil and Gas Pipeline Industries: A Review," American Journal of Operations Research, 2015, 5, 274-287
- C. Mineo, D. Herbert, M. Morozov and S. G. Pierce, "Robotic Non-Destructive Evaluation" http://www.bindt.org/downloads/ndt2012_4c2.pdf
- 3. Lawrence C. Lynnworth, "Industrial Applications of Ultrasound A Review II, Measurements,

Tests and Process Control using Low-Intensity Ultrasound, "IEEE Transactions on Sonics and Ultrasonics, Vol. SU-22, No.2, March 1975,p71

- 4. Olimpiu Tătar, Dan Mândru Technical University of Cluj-Napoca, Faculty of Mechanics Department of Mechanisms, Fine Mechanics and Mechatronics 400641, Cluj-Napoca, "Robotic Systems For Inspection And Exploration"Annals Of The Oradea University. Fascicle of Management and Technological Engineering, Volume VII (XVII), 2008
- 5. Ahmad El Kouche, Hossam S. Hassanein, School of Computing, Queen's University, Kingston, ON, Canada, "Ultrasonic Non-Destructive Testing (NDT) Using Wireless Sensor Networks", The 3rd International Conference on Ambient Systems, Networks and Technologies (ANT), Published by ELSEVIER in SciVerse ScienceDirect, Procedia Computer Science 10 (2012)136-143
- Lavanya, J., Roy, S. K., & Sharan, P., "Design of optical sensor for detection of brininess of water", *In Global Humanitarian Technology Conference-South Asia Satellite (GHTC-SAS), 2014 IEEE*, pp. 99-104, 2014.
- Roy, S.K. and Sharan, P., "Application of machine learning for real-time evaluation of salinity (or TDS) in drinking water using photonic sensors", Drinking Water Engineering and Science, 9(2), p.37, 2016.
- Shajan, D., Murugasen, P. and Sagadevan, S., "Analysis on the structural, spectroscopic, and dielectric properties of borate glass", Digest Journal of Nanomaterials and Biostructures, 11(1), pp.177-183, 2016.
- 9. S. Amudha, N.Snehalatha and T.S.ShinyAngel,,"SMS Controlled Smart Home System in IOT", 8(1), 1-8,2016.

An Empirical Study of Students' English Performances in School

K. Manigandan

Assistant Professor, Department of English, AMET University, Chennai

ABSTRACT

As the world is ending up noticeably more worldwide, English as a typical language of the world is winding up noticeably more critical in different fields. About every one of the colleges have opened English courses; be that as it may, there are numerous understudies, regardless of whether have exceptionally poor or great English execution in school, willing to burn through cash in taking an interest in English preparing outside of school. This paper is intended to investigate the connection between students' English exhibitions in school and inspirations to take an interest in English learning outside of school by observational techniques. The outcomes appear: the inspirations contain advancement, enthusiasm, appearing, to travel to another country, circumstances, to acquire work, and to escape from reality; among which understudies at various levels of execution have distinctive inspirations on enthusiasm, to escape from reality, and circumstances.

Keywords: Students'; English learning; motivation; English performance.

INTRODUCTION

English as a typical language of the world is winding up plainly more critical in different fields, and an ever increasing number of individuals include themselves in the pattern of learning English [1]. Almost every level of school has opened English courses. Colleges likewise focus on English instruction. At colleges, in the course setting, from essential to unique, many courses with various accentuations have been opened ^[2]; about instructors, the greater part of colleges have utilized remote educators; and numerous colleges have English relationship to hold English exercises frequently ^[3]. Be that as it may, teaching in such endeavors, there are numerous understudies willing to burn through cash in partaking in English learning outside of school ^[4]. Through chatted with them, we found that their execution in English in school differed broadly. A few understudies are exceptionally well, yet some are extremely poor.

To clear these issues will help colleges to enhance English instructing technique, will likewise assist English preparing enterprises with setting up courses more focused on and to set down promoting methodologies ^[5]. understudies' inspiration of reimbursing one's family and guardians, looking for information, landing a position and carrying on with an existence, seeking after execution, serving for society and inactive inspiration ^[6-7]. Students as goal for research, and the outcomes demonstrated that innate premium, execution based, setting based, abroad based, socially mindful, self-awareness and data media-persuaded are the primary inspirations of English learning. In our past review, we have investigated the inspirations of colleges' understudies to partake in English learning outside of school.

PROPOSED SYSTEM

A survey was made to gather information from students who were partaking in English learning outside of school. This review is a reaching out of our past review; along these lines, we utilized the estimation scales which we investigated beforehand for reference. The estimation scales portrayed 28 factors and requested respondents to judge the criticalness of these elements as per their own particular insight of taking an interest in English preparing outside of school. All things embraced 7-point Likert scale, among which 1 signifies "unequivocally unimportant ", 7 signifies "emphatically important ". Moreover, we utilized great, great, direct, poor and extremely poor five levels to coordinate ask respondents English execution in school.

Students were the examination goal of this review. We gathered the examples in the classroom of English preparing outside of school by disseminating 300 polls taking all things together. At long last, 269 duplicates were returned, among which 230 were compelling. Keeping in mind the end goal to express the structure of the first poll with less factors and keep up most data given by the first information, we embraced SPSS13.0 to break down the 28 factors by utilizing main parts of element examination. Bartlett Test of Spherality Sig. = 0.000. KMO Measure of Sampling Adequacy = 0.761. The outcome uncovered seven variables that clarified 73.729% of the aggregate variety. The loadings of every one of these variables were higher than 0.59. As indicated by the included data, we named these seven components as: advancement, enthusiasm, appearing, to travel to another country, circumstances, to acquire business, and to escape from reality (Tab.1).

"Advancement" calculate, basically alludes to the inspiration of cooperation in extracurricular English preparing is better for the future improvement, for example, the overhauling of English in school execution, to perceive a few companions to grow human circle, et cetera. It incorporates factors from Q6-Q13.

"Interest" calculate, primarily alludes to the inspiration of interest in extracurricular English preparing is to meet claim love in different parts of English, for Descriptive Statistics and Results of Factor illustration, similar to English dialect itself, et cetera. It incorporates factors from Q1-Q5.

DISCUSSION ABOUT THE SURVEY

"Appearing" figure, principally alludes to the inspiration of interest in extracurricular English preparing

is to meet its own execution, highlighting their own needs, for example, through enhance English outcomes to get acknowledgment from instructors and envy from colleagues. It incorporates factors from Q17-Q20.

"To travel to another country" figure, predominantly alludes to the inspiration of interest in extracurricular English preparing is to travel to another country, for example, through investment in preparing to discover chances to travel to another country, enhance English to acquire capabilities to travel to another country. It incorporates factors from Q26-Q28.

"Circumstances" elements, principally alludes to the inspiration of cooperation in extracurricular English preparing in light of not happy with English training in school, for example, don't care for school English educators. It incorporates factors from Q21-Q23.

"To acquire business" calculate, primarily alludes to the inspiration of investment in extracurricular English preparing plans to better get ready for work, for example, through cooperation in selection test to enhance their own particular capabilities, to establish the framework for future improvement. It incorporates factors from Q14-Q16. Table 1 displays results of factor analysis

"To escape from reality" consider, chiefly alludes to the inspiration of investment in extracurricular English preparing is to keep away from offensive or generalization of grounds life. It incorporates factors Q24, Q25.

Observable Indicators	Load- ing	Comm- unities	Alp- ha	Observable Indicators	Load- ing	Comm -unities	Alp- ha
Q1.enjoy English itself	0.843	0.778		Q17. to obtain recognitions from	0.961	0.707	
Q2.like to learn language	0.907	0.880	1	teachers and classmates	0.801	0.797	
Q3.like English songs/ movies	0.730	0.657		Q18.to avoid being despise	0.740	0.741	1
Q4.interest in people and cultures in English-speaking countries	0.793	0.756		Q19.to maintain or improve own status in school	0.809	0.753	
Q5. to acquire interested knowledge	0.732	0.699	0.888	Q20.to show off to friends	0.764	0.653	0.830
Q6. to Improve English ability	0.601	0.552		Q21. dislike school English teacher	0.807	0.743	
Q7. to recognize some friends	0.595	0.532	1	Q22.bad English textbook in school	0.933	0.889	1
Q8. not to lag behind others	0.524	0.582	1	Q23. low English courses quality	0.000	0.730	1
Q9.to expand knowledge	0.709	0.747		in school	0.809	0.738	0.861
Q10. to reinforce school learning	0.588	0.663		Q24.to out of unpleasant school life	0.866	0.812	
Q11. to further study other courses	0.690	0.597]	Q25. to change the rigid lifestyle	0.701	0.764	
Q12. English is important in today's	0.520	0.700	1	of school	0.791	0.764	0.740
society as communication tools	0.520	0.788		Q26. Looking for overseas study /			1
Q13. to enrich after-class life	0.742	0.767	0.870	work opportunities	0.834	0.781	
Q14.to help entrance examination	0.826	0.782		Q27.to experience overseas culture	0.879	0.849	1
Q15.to obtain a certificate	0.849	0.815	1	Q28. to prepare for go abroad in	0.005	0.050	1
Q16. to help finding a good job	0.709	0.734	0.831	the future	0.905	0.859	0.901

Table 1: Results of Factor Analysis

CONCLUSION

Advancement, enthusiasm, appearing, to travel to another country, circumstances, to acquire business, and to escape from the truth are seven inspiration components. Understudies at various levels of execution have diverse inspirations on enthusiasm, to escape from reality, and circumstances. Understudies at various levels of execution have diverse premium inspiration, and understudies with great execution contrast with understudies with poor execution out of more prominent premium inspiration to take an interest in English learning outside of school. With respect to the "premium", premium is the best instructor; the understudies, who have solid enthusiasm for English, have put more vitality on English realizing which make them have great English execution. It might be likewise a direct result of this; they are not content with school instruction, and take part in the outside of school English preparing to meet that intrigue.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University committee

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: nil

REFERENCES

1. Jinbo, L., & Baihua, X., "A study on the motives of adults' participation in learning", Psychological Science, pp: 203-206, 2004.

- Zubairi, J. A., & Siddiqui, K. J., "Distance learning using web-based multimedia environment", In Research Challenges, Academia/Industry Working Conference, pp: 325-330, 2000.
- Zhang, S., Li, Z., & Li, W., "A Novel Task-Based Teaching Strategy for Computer Majors", In Education Technology and Computer Science, ETCS'09, First International Workshop, pp: 3-6, 2009.
- Jing, S., "Research on College English Teaching Mold Promoting Students' Individual Self-Learning", In Education Technology and Computer Science, ETCS'09, First International Workshop, and pp: 378-382, 2009.
- Tingrui, L., & Ailing, G., "Practical ways of college bilingual teaching", In Education Technology and Computer Science, ETCS'09, First International Workshop pp: 40-42, 2009.
- Roe, C., & Beynon, M., "Computer support for constructionism in context", In Advanced Learning Technologies, IEEE International Conference, pp: 216-220, 2004.
- S.Alexander "Performance Analysis of MIMO-OFDM System", International Journal of MC Square scientific research, vol. 6, No. 1, 2014.

English Language Supports for Technology Learners

K. Manigandan

Assistant Professor, Department of English, AMET University, Chennai

ABSTRACT

Understudies in their utilization of PC based materials (CbMs) past the classroom, incorporating into Self Access Centers (SACs). Polls and semi-organized meetings in center gatherings and coordinated were used to assemble data. The information recommends that understudies made standard and broad utilization of an extensive variety of materials in both their local dialect and the English dialect. Understudies perceived the significance of getting to and transmitting data in the English dialect. They seemed to make extensive utilization of CbMs for presentation to and the oblivious procurement of the English dialect, especially past a SAC. Where cognizant learning of English was accounted for the part of SACs has all the earmarks of being profoundly noteworthy. The paper finishes up by suggesting that we have to go past conventional systems of PC helped dialect learning (CALL) for comprehension and examining the part of innovation in dialect instructional method and that the term versatile helped dialect utilize (MALU) might be more suitable.

Keywords: Self Access Centers (SACs), Dialect learning, local dialect, English dialect

INTRODUCTION

This venture looks at the practices and view of nonlocal grown-up understudy speakers of English (NNS) taking a shot at CbMs in self-think about settings in their own particular nations. With reference to Thai and Arabic college understudies it asks the accompanying inquiries: Which CbMs do such understudies get to and why? What exactly degree do they see such CbMs as helping with their dialect contemplates? Where access to material is accessible anyplace and at whatever time, where do understudies like to work and why? What e-education aptitudes are utilized? Whatever degree do understudies make utilization of person to person communication locales in English? Do they see PC interceded correspondence (CMC) as affecting the kind of dialect that they utilize? What are the arrangement ramifications of the responses to these inquiries for the advancement and heading of SACs? Besides, what are the suggestions for the hypothesis and routine with regards to CALL today? In noting these inquiries, the venture addresses some critical issues of data and correspondence innovation and new advances, and parts of educator instruction, preparing and intercultural correspondence, and the social, monetary and political parts of English.

LITERATURE SURVEY

The estimation of learner self-sufficiency in dialect learning is for quite some time built up and all around recorded and for the motivations behind this review we should take an expansive meaning of learner independence to incorporate any self-coordinated practice as well as utilization of the English dialect. Self-instruction in Language Learning is explained by [1]. The connection amongst CbMs and self-ruling learning in SACs is additionally entrenched; remarks that: 'The notoriety of learner self-governance might be in any event incompletely identified with the ascent of PC innovation and the developing significance of PCs in dialect learning conditions around the world'. Collecting and Interpreting Qualitative Materials are described by ^[2]. Moreover, watch that 'adaptable, self-sufficient, deep rooted learning is basic to achievement in the period of data'. For a long time now most productions worried with setting up and overseeing SACs incorporate some discourse on the part of PCs, and today it is troublesome, if not unimaginable, to consider SACs without them. Learner Autonomy and Language and the Internet are discussed by^{[3] [4]}.

The connections between CbMs, SACs and learner self-sufficiency too settled but then dangerous

"... in that there is little in the writing which inspects what understudies really do in such focuses and why; experimental information on the practices and view of learners is discernibly missing ...' These reviews have analyzed dialect learners' discernments, practices and techniques when chipping away at a scope of CbMs in SACs and other self-examine settings, for example, the home. Teaching and Researching Computer assisted Language Learning is described by ^[5]. Various critical issues for instructional method and approach have emerged out of this work. Understudies multitask and utilize both their local dialect (L1) and the English dialect (L2) when dealing with an assortment of CbMs and 'this undermines what may be described as a conventional perspective of dialect realizing which tends to push an individual movement which is finished in the objective dialect'. CALL - past, present and future is discussed by ^[6]. The part of CbMs is critical, however '... it would be a mix up for experts and other asset suppliers to carelessly take after the digitalised medium course to everything the potential open doors offered by a mixed approach which consolidates both digitalised and paper-based materials ought not be neglected and the suggestions for SAC configuration should be tended to'. Observational techniques are described by [7-8].

DISCUSSION ABOUT THE SURVEY

CbMs and PbMs: While conventional instructional exercise CALL CbMs keep on being one characterizing trademark inside the field, especially with regards to SACs, they don't and ought not of themselves characterize such focuses: there is something else entirely to SACs than CbMs. Similarly, there is a whole other world to learner independence than the physical area of the SAC, a point which is emphasizd by the 'anyplace, whenever' accessibility of CbMs. In any case, reactions from the Emirati understudies specifically propose that learner sees on which instructional exercise CbMs work and why (Q9) presumably should be all the more proactively assessed when preparing SACs. It is likewise certain that the customary perspective of CALL as CbMs that have an immediate educating or learning capacity are today however one a player in a substantially more extensive scope of CbM applications; there are rising patterns and improvements which indicate a more mind boggling picture. An understudy get to an extensive variety of CbMs of both a social and a scholarly nature at any one time and do as such from an assortment of conceivable spots

and, in doing as such, huge presentation to the English dialect is experienced. In dialect instructional method initially made the refinement between realizing which is seen as cognizant and procurement which conversely is oblivious: when connected to an electronic domain, oblivious obtaining is in all likelihood occurring through presentation to credible English from an assortment of CbMs. Such obtaining is ostensibly as critical in learner self-sufficiency as CbMs which energize coordinate routine with regards to the dialect. Plainly, both cognizant learning and oblivious introduction to genuine dialect help the independent learner, yet not really in a similar ways, and learning societies and also singular learning styles are probably going to be critical factors.

CONCLUSIONS

This review has created a lot of quantitative and subjective information and our examination and exchanges have unavoidably centered on the most essential non specific matters emerging from this; nonetheless, we have absolutely not depleted every one of the issues. For sure, the informational collections from every organization may be conveniently used to additionally create, comprehend and define setting particular arrangement at institutional or national level, yet such specificity is basically past the dispatch here. By method for conclusion, thought of developing new conceivable structures for the field of CALL is viewed as together with a note of what has been accomplished in this review and recognizable proof of where further research may lead.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University committee

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: nil

REFERENCES

- Dickinson, L., "Self-instruction in Language Learning. Cambridge: Cambridge University Press. Dickinson, L. (1992)", *Learner Autonomy. Learner Training for Language Learning. Dublin: Authentik*, 1987.
- Denzin, N.K. and Lincoln, Y.S. (eds.), "Collecting and Interpreting Qualitative Materials. California", Sage Publishers, 1998.

- 3. Dam, L., "Learner Autonomy. From Theory to Classroom Practice. Dublin: Authentik", 1995.
- 4. Crystal, D., "Language and the Internet. Cambridge: Cambridge University Press", 2001.
- Beatty, K. (2003), "Teaching and Researching Computer assisted Language Learning. Harlow: Longman. Carvalho, D. (1993", Self-access Appropriate material. Manchester: The British Council, 2003
- 6. Bax, S. 'CALL past, present and future.' System, Vol. 31, No.1, pp. 13–28, 2003.
- Adler, P.A. & Adler, P., 'Observational techniques' In: Denzin, N.K., Lincoln, Y.S. (eds.) Collecting and Interpreting Qualitative Materials. London: Sage Publishers. pp. 79–109,1998.
- 8. Gyan Prakash, "Secure and Efficient Audit Service Outsourcing for Data Integrity in Clouds", International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research, Vol. 6, No. 1, 2014.

English Stress Gaining by Resident Speakers of Tibetan

J. Christalin Jane

Assistant Professor, Department of English, AMET University, Chennai, India

ABSTRACT

Past reviews demonstrate that language contrasts cause comparing impacts on Second Language Acquisition. In view of the Corpus of Chinese, English, and Tibetan talked by Tibetan Speakers (CETTS), this review led English anxiety generation and discernment explores and break down the English anxiety obtaining by local speakers of Tibetan, to see if stretch position and syllable structures will influence their anxiety securing. By investigating 2,176 creations and 4,352 observation reaction by 17 subjects, and additionally receiving ANOVA examination and Mann-Whitney U test, this review discovers that: (1) The Tibetan gathering has a lower precision rate in English anxiety generation and discernment tests; in addition, not at all like Americans, local Tibetan speakers don't utilize the scope of F0 to acknowledge English anxiety. (2) Stress position influences push creation by the Tibetan gathering, however applies no impact to stress generation by the American gathering, and stress observation by both gatherings. (3) The tonal conveyance manage of Tibetan does not influence the obtaining of English anxiety. (4) Schwa has no factual effect in precision rate, yet can abbreviate the subjects' reaction time. Such discoveries will give observational information to more compelling educating of English to minority gatherings. List Terms: creation and observation, English anxiety procurement, push position, syllable structure.

Keywords: Tibetan Speakers, ANOVA, English anxiety, syllable structure

INTRODUCTION

Past reviews have talked about English anxiety (thus alludes to as lexical worry) over its area and acoustic features(AF), and have methodically detailed that (1) the word class and syllable structure together choose English anxiety area (for instance, [1][2][3]); (2) English anxiety is acknowledged by four AFs, to be specific, syllable length (D), power (I), key recurrence (F0) and vowel quality (schwa) (for instance, [4][5][6][7][8]). In the previous 20 years, there is expanding thoughtfulness regarding the English anxiety procurement by L2 English speakers. ^[9,10] Demonstrates that albeit both local English and local mandarin Chinese speakers recognize English worry with about equivalent exactness, diverse inclinations for English anxiety designs exist: trochaic anxiety is favored by local English speakers, though Chinese speakers want to rhyming anxiety. finds that all subjects create introductory worry with bigger scope of F0 (R), higher mean F0 and more noteworthy I than definite anxiety, and last anxiety is delivered with longer D Ratio than starting anxiety. Tibetan incorporates three principle vernaculars: Ü-Tsang, Khams Tibetan, and Amdo Tibetan. In this review, Tibetan is alluded to as Ü-Tsang, which incorporates four sorts of tone, specifically, abnormal state, high falling, low rising and low plunging.

METHODS

Participants: Seventeen grown-up subjects were welcome to take an interest in the investigations, and isolated into two gatherings, in particular the Tibetan gathering and the American gathering, as per their first dialect (L1). In the Tibetan gathering there were 12 local speakers of Tibetan (NST) (seven guys and five females). All NST were understudies, matured 19-23, and had learned English for no less than five years. In the American gathering, there were five local.

Stimuli for Speech Production: Boosts for the generation examination were 128 pseudowords whose syllabic structures comply with Tibetan phonotactics. Such utilization of pseudowords couldn't just maintain a strategic distance from the nature impact that will blow up the scores, additionally permit a strict control Consistent to Tibetan phonotactics, four sorts of syllable were utilized to coin disyllabic pseudowords:

"CV", "CVV", "CVN" (N speaks to a nasal coda, for example, [m]) and "CVG" (G implies voiceless stop, for example, [p]). [t] was taken as the onset of all generation tokens to keep away from span deviation, the coda of syllable CVN was [m], the coda of syllable CVG is [p], and vowels utilized were [a], [i], [u]. We got [a:], [i:] and [u:] as rhyme "VV", because of diphthong is uncommon in Tibetan dialect, which as a rule utilizes length to recognize meaning .With these sections used to make pseudo words, the four syllable structures were combined to yield 16 disyllabic word sorts, and 4 things were made for every sort of word sort. Absolutely, we got 64 pseudo words for the creation analyze.

PROCEDURE

Production and Perception Experiments: Before starting the experiments, all subjects completed a short questionnaire on language background and personal information. Additionally, they participated in the production experiment first and perception experiment second. With the help of MATLAB, reading materials of the production experiment were randomly shown on the computer screen, with the intended stressed syllable in bold and the unstressed one in grey. Recordings of the production task were then saved as way files for further evaluation and analysis. EPrime 2.0 was used to in the perception experiment to record RT upon the ending of each stimulus. Before the perception experiment, there was a short practice session with 10 practice trials. This experiment was divided into four blocks to ensure the reliability of results, three consisting of 64 trials and one consisting 74 trials. Production Evaluation Stress production was evaluated in the form of perceptual evaluation by employing EPrime 2.1. Totally, 3 English major students whose IELTS scores are above 7.5 were invited to complete a stress perception test which consisted of 190 pseudo words and English real words. Having finished this test with an accuracy rate above 95.00%, they completed the perceptual evaluation experiment, that is, evaluating subjects' production recordings. Ten pseudo words produced by the phonetician were added in each subject's production as filters, and the correctness of filters were recorded. Here in the present research, the correctness of filters was restricted above 95.00%, so that reliability of choices could be guaranteed. During the perceptual evaluation, each participant finished the production task for all subjects in avoidance of different standards. If the stress location of a word was judged to be the same as the intended position, this word would be scored 1, otherwise, 0. All production recordings were evaluated three times to minimize deviation, and average scores were taken to evaluate the stress production by subjects.

DATA ANALYSES, FINDINGS, RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

Speech production

Overall Differences between NST and NSA: After 2,176 tokens from generation trial being judged three times, each subject gets a normal score and relating exactness rate. Comes about demonstrate that NSA has an evident higher normal air conditioning curacy rate than NST (98.75% vs.82.75%) by and large, in both introductory anxiety (98.75% versus 86.59%) and last anxiety (98.75% versus 78.78%), and in addition in a wide range of syllables (98.12% versus 82.81% in "CV", 99.37% versus 87.24% in "CVV", 98.75% versus 81.25% in "CVN" and 98.75% versus 79.69 %). More points of interest of such creation trouble are investigated by differentiating AFS amongst NST and NSA. For an examination of AF, we select 25% things of each subject arbitrarily, guaranteeing even sizes of various anxiety positions and diverse focused on syllables to stay away from the impact on AFs brought on by test distinction. Given that NST may experience issues in delivering vowels effectively, despite the fact that vowel quality (schwa) is an imperative prompt in the acknowledgment of stress, it's questionable to be utilized as a part of judging stress. Also, has shown the significance of R amid stress acknowledgment, so D, I, F0 and R are utilized to gauge the anxiety generation. Information of four AFs are removed in Praat. Mean esteems are appeared in Figure 1.



Figure 1: Means value of AFs

Speech Perception

Overall Analysis: 4,352 anxiety area reactions of all subjects are broke down in this part. RT of right decisions is general substantially shorter than that of wrong decision (1,324ms versus 1,700ms), which ensures the unwavering quality of their decisions. Aftereffects of ANOVA investigation demonstrates a distinction amongst NST and NSA in their discernment examination's general exactness rate principle impact of gathering: F(1,16) = 9.222, P=.008) and NSA has a higher general precision rate than NST by 30.80% (98.03%) versus 68.03%). Also, mean reaction time for NSA is considerably shorter than that of NST (658ms versus 1,719ms). Here we can securely make the determination that the NSA amass likewise perform superior to the NST bunch in the recognition analyze. Concerning the anxiety position, despite the fact that NST recognize last anxiety (66.34%, SD 14.26) superior to anything starting anxiety (69.73%, SD 13.68) with a slight shorter RT (1,698ms versus 1,740ms), Mann-Whitney U test shows that there is no anxiety position predisposition (Z= - 1.020, P=0.308). Thus, despite the fact that NSA has a higher precision rate on beginning anxiety (89.22%, SD 9.37) than on definite anxiety (87.81%, SD 9.38) with a slight shorter RT (646ms V.S 671ms), ANOVA examination demonstrates there is no anxiety position inclination (F (1,9) = .056, P=.819). In NST, the request of syllables as far as precision rate is "CVG"> "CVV" > "CVN" > "CV", the request as far as RT is "CVV" < "CVG" < "CVN" < "CV", however consequences of ANOVA investigation (F= .575, P= .635) and ANOVA post-hoc test examination (LSD and Bonferroni) of exactness rate demonstrates that such contrast between syllable is not self-evident. In NSA, the exactness rate request is "CVN" (91.56%) > "CV" (87.81%) > "CVG" (87.50) > "CVV" (87.19 and ANOVA examination (F= 4.946, P= .013) demonstrate a connection between precision rate and syllables. Consequences of ANOVA examination, a considerably higher exactness rate, and a substantially shorter RT (579ms versus 626ms, 711ms &720ms) bolster an inclination for "CVN" in NSA. So there is no syllable predisposition in NST, yet an inclination for "CVN" in NSA. Figure 2 RT Ratios (%) of schwa effect.



Fig. 2: RT Ratios (%) of schwa effect

Consequences of the recognition analyze propose that (1) NSA reactions more precisely and rapidly than NST. (2) There is no anxiety position predisposition for both gatherings and no syllable inclination in NST, yet NSA has an inclination for the syllable "CVN". (3) Schwa can abbreviate RT for both gatherings, and such impact is more clear for NSA. (4) The schwa impact is prevalent in the last worry for NST and in both anxiety positions for NSA, and such impact fluctuates in various syllables.

CONCLUSION

By leading creation and observation explores and breaking down outcomes from points of view of precision rate, AFs and RT, this review plans to research whether the anxiety position and the appropriation tenets of tones in Tibetan influence English anxiety securing by NST, and whether schwa can abbreviate reaction time. Significant discoveries are as per the following. Initially, NSA beats NST both underway test and recognition analyze. Both gatherings utilize F0, span and power to acknowledge stretch; be that as it may, the scope of F0 is the most vital signal for NSA, however is not utilized by NST amid stress acknowledgment. Furthermore, in spite of slight contrast in the aftereffects of various syllables, the tonal dispersion lead of Tibetan does not measurably influence the English anxiety creation and discernment. Thirdly, as far as stress position, just introductory anxiety inclination is seen underway by NST and no anxiety position predisposition in the observation explore. The position impact is more transcendent than stress impact for term and the scope of F0 in the generation try by NST. Finally, schwa can abbreviate reaction time for both gatherings, and such impact is more clear for NSA. Such discoveries will give exact information to more successful educating of English to minority gatherings. Additionally research can be led to see if the nonattendance of the focused on syllable in L1 influences English anxiety securing, and additionally the connection between stress generation capability and stress discernment capability.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: nil

REFERENCES

- 1. N. Chomsky, and M. Hale, "The English Sound Pattern," Cambridge: MIT Press, 1968.
- 2. M. Halle, "The stress of English words," Linguistic Inquiry, , 1998.
- 3. M. Hale, and J. R. Vergnaud, "An Essay on Stress," Cambridge: MIT Press, 1987.
- 4. D. Fry, "Duration and intensity as physical correlates of linguistic stress," 1955.
- 5. D. Fry, "Experiments in the perception of stress," 1958.
- D. Bolinger, "Pitch accent and sentence rhythm," Forms of English: Accent, Morpheme, Order, pp.139-180, 1965.

- M. E. Beckman, "Stress and Non-Stress Accent," Berlin: Walter de Gruyter, 1986.
- I. Lehiste, "Suprasegmentals," Cambridge: MIT Press, 1970.
- Y. Y. Vickie, and I. E. Andruski, "A cross-language study of perception of lexical stress in English," Journal of psycholinguistic research, vol. 39, no.4, pp. 323-344, 2010.
- Gyan Prakash, "Secure and Efficient Audit Service Outsourcing for Data Integrity in Clouds", International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research, Vol. 6, No. 1, PP. 1-9, 2014.
A Development of Soft Skill in Tourism Industries

K. Manigandan

Assistant Professor, Department of English, AMET University, Chennai

ABSTRACT

In the level universe of today, India needs to stand tall more than ever. The times of subjugation and underdevelopment should be over after such a large number of years of autonomy. Swami Vivekananda talked about India's profound prevalence over the West. The Silicon Valley perceived the virtuoso of Indian programming software engineer; the Call Centers compensated the English talking and persevering youth of India. However another approach to profit by the additions is endeavor the nation's History and Geography. There is on one hand the magnificence of Nature and after that there are lofty landmarks, the wonders of artisanship and age old customs of cooking and garments – delights that can take into account the visitor of each taste. The time has desired India to profit by its potential in Tourism the point of the present paper is to investigate how to improve the traveler enchant through delicate abilities preparing in the nation.

Keywords: Swami Vivekananda, software engineer, Tourism, cooking and garments

INTRODUCTION

Tourism is the aggregate of wonders and connections emerging from the travel and remains of out-of-state people in so far as it doesn't prompt perpetual habitation and is not associated with any procuring movement. India has dependably lived by the mantra 'Atithi Devo Bhavah'. Residential tourism excessively thrived as old and youthful, rich and poor all attempted religious journeys, to far corners of the nation. The four dhams, the most hallowed of Hindu sanctuaries, are situated at four topographically restricted areas. Badrinath is in the lap of the Himalayas in the North, while Rameshwaram is in outrageous south. Dwarka lies in the West and inverse it is Jagannath Puri. So by goodness of need, even a normal Indian since antiquated circumstances till date, ventures to every part of the length and expansiveness of the nation^{[1][2]}. Prior they moved in troops and family clerics invited them and dealt with the welfare of the old and the exhausted. The rich vendors of the towns gave intensely to build safe houses and hotels for the explorers. Sovereign Asoka took it as an imperial obligation to plant trees and assemble motels for the solace of the explorers.

Travel through the ages: Nourishment social occasion should be the soonest purpose behind travel. Exchange and business was likewise a solid main impetus taken after by religious and academic interests. History additionally archives that men go to battle in wars and to fulfill their interest. Whatever the reason, from times immemorial, travel has held an interest for men. In old period, it was a greater amount of an oblivious, basic and non-formal action. Two awesome developments ever (a) the innovation of wheel which enhanced speed and therefore remove secured and (b) the creation of cash by Sumerians (Modern Iran and Iraq) which helped business exchange [3]. While go for exchange and business appears to have begun in different parts of the world at nearly around a similar time, the Indian convention of go for religions and training is maybe the most seasoned idea on the planet. The immense sages of the past resigned to the grand statures of the Himalayas or in profound wildernesses to ruminate in their mission for otherworldly edification. Buddha - the illuminated one-additionally chosen to share reality which he had found with the people groups of the world, and made a trip starting with one place then onto the next spreading the message of truth and peacefulness till he inhaled his last^{[4][5][6]}. Loard Buddha left countless voyaged everywhere throughout the world after his inheritance of spreading reality. One of his most well known supporters was sovereign Ashoka, who sent ministers including his child Mahindra, little girl Sanghmitra and sister Charumati to Sri Lanka, which prompted the spread of Buddhism in all parts of Asia.

Spa Tourism and formation of Seaside Resorts: The Romans were most likely the main delight explorers on the planet. They made superb system of streets, transportation and correspondence framework to deal with the huge realm, which voyaged too. They went to see the sanctuaries in the Mediterranean region and the pyramids of Egypt and embraced trips to restorative showers called "Spas" and ocean side resorts. The word Spa is gotten from Waloon word "Espa" which implies wellspring and identifies with a town in Belgium.

Inland Spa has its starting point to the conviction that mineral water has corrective and recuperating properties and is useful for wellbeing both for drinking and drenching in it (a hypothesis which specialists pushed). The Greek had 'Asclepiad Sanctuaries' for washing of wiped out people. The voyagers coming to Spa required certain preoccupation from their principle movement. Steadily, Spa focuses included the office of joy and excitement and subsequently the way of life of spa resort was conceived. Dramatic preparations, athletic rivalries, and different types of diversion turned into a piece of exercises at Spa resorts.

Tourism Today: Tourism is typically identified with 'touring and going by outside spots for a few days' to a typical man. Travel removes us from home turf and it gets vital because of travel related encounters. A Persian writer Sadi stated, "The advantages of travel are numerous; the freshness it conveys to the heart, the enjoyment of viewing new urban areas, the meeting of obscure companions and the learning of high conduct." But, tourism is generally another marvel as discernable by its mass character from the travel. Tourism is related with development of individuals, an identifiable industry, an area of economy, administrations which should be accommodated explorers.

Travel in India: The convention of cordiality proceeds right up 'til the present time in India. A normal traveler finds the locals accommodating, affable and neighborly. Be that as it may, throughout the years Tourism has risen as an industry. Prior to the retreat hit, Travel and Tourism was rising as the top income workers for some nations. It gives work to a huge number of individuals, specifically and in a roundabout way.

The Ministry of Tourism, Govt. of India propelled the "Atithi Devo Bhavah" battle under its aspiring project to draw in more number of travelers and the final products say a lot about the advance. The idea is gone for limit working for specialist organizations and partners in the tourism division to make the travelers mindful of the advantages in India and the need to treat them with conventional care and most extreme affability.

Soft Skills: Delicate aptitudes is a sociological term for a man's Emotional Intelligence Quotient, which alludes to the bunch of correspondence, lingual abilities, individual propensities, identity characteristics, social graces, invitingness, and good faith that check us. Delicate aptitudes supplement hard abilities (some portion of a man's IQ), which are the specialized prerequisites of a vocation and numerous such comparative occupations.

Some center zones in delicate aptitudes are:

- 1. Proxemics
- 2. Kinesics
- 3. Paralanguage
- 4. Manners and Etiquette

DISCUSSION ABOUT THE ARTICLE

Proxemics: The art of spaces between people. All people jump at the chance to have an individual space around them and interruption is not welcome. The western world has pretty much characterized the space that people get a kick out of the chance to have with others, contingent on their relationship.

Kinesics: The body says a lot regardless of the possibility that the mouth is noiseless. Terrorizing, intrigue, antagonistic vibe, warmth all can be spoken with nonverbal communication. Non-verbal communication fortifies our verbal correspondence and it is considerably more imperative in situations where the two gatherings don't talk a similar dialect.

Paralanguage: With respect to the characteristics of discourse, the speaker ought to be careful about every one of the characteristics of discourse very separated from the words themselves. Paralanguage manages the discourse qualities like volume, rate of discourse, pitch, cadence, elocution and articulation. The western visitor to India is confounded by the commotion he experiences in India.

Manners and Etiquette: At the point when a remote traveler visits another nation, he doesn't want to discover his very own copy nation or progress. The host

should keep up and grandstand his own way of life, and conventions. However some normal kindnesses, some decorum, some regard towards the nonnative would go far in winning the pleasure of the client.

CONCLUSION

There is necessity of preparing in delicate aptitudes at the grass root level like cab drivers, watchmen, police work force and so on. Understudies experiencing tourism courses must be offered presentation to genuine or genuine like condition to create them. Around there we could create sight and sound lab in the form of MYCIN (a choice emotionally supportive network for specialists in view of manmade brainpower). Understudies are given more presentation to hypothetical sources of info like tourism ideas, promoting, HR, history and less introduction to delicate expertise modules as noticeable from the syllabus of significant colleges and govt. initiates in the nation. Tourism foundations don't have a different module for delicate abilities. It is dealt with as a piece of dialect. Understudies are generally not mindful about conduct and decorum related issues, diverse crevices amongst India and western, Asian or other piece of the world. As tourism understudies can't learn numerous dialects in brief timeframe, there must be more accentuation on non-verbal correspondence. So they could bargain prudently with the vacationers.

Accordingly it is reasoned that there is necessity of delicate aptitudes in the tourism. At present there is hole in arranging stage and execution organize.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University committee

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: nil

REFERENCES

- 1. Annual Report 2006-, Ministry of Tourism, Government of India
- Kelman H. C. (1958), Compliance, Identification, and Internationalization of Three Processes of Attitude change, The Journal of Conflict Resolution, 2(1), 51-60
- Lee, Harper. (1997) Arrow Books, To Kill a Mockingbird, Page 27
- 4. Annual Report 2006-2007, Indian Institute of Tourism and Travel Management, IITTM Gwalior
- 5. Indian Institute of Tourism and Travel Management, Gwalior.
- S.Kayalvizhi, "Astrobell for modern smart home", International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research, Vol. 8, No.1, 2016.

Intelligent Web-based English e-Learning Tutor with Data Mining Technique

J. Christalin Janet

Assistant Professor, Department of English, AMET University, Chennai, India

ABSTRACT

With the transmission of instructive information mining field, it is in effect progressively associated with various research ranges, for example, versatile and smart electronic mentors, savvy instructive applications and other pleasing on the web instructive information mining frameworks. The utilizations of instructive information mining consider the framework scholarly perspectives, the scholastic foundation, and the learner's order. This paper proposes another versatile e-learning framework. The proposed framework incorporates an outstanding canny electronic English e-learning mentor with information mining procedures. Likewise, the information mining strategies are utilized as a part of request to bunch understudies' learning styles as per Jackson's learning styles. A definitive objective of the proposed framework is to decide the best showing pattern for every learner. The proposed system can be made available through the web everywhere as well as Every Time (EWET). It also offers adaptive facilities such as learning videos, adaptive presentations, and quizzes for the students. Moreover, it helps both teachers and students to follow the best learning process and achieve the highest academic rates. The results show that the highest student's achievement pattern is the pattern (Speaking – Reading- Grammar - Writing) with score of at least 87.4%.

Keywords: Educational data mining, k-nearest neighbor, Adaptive Learning, E-learning, Jackson's Model.

INTRODUCTION

Data mining field utilizes numerous strategies to separate the required concealed information and concealed examples from huge information. Information mining is utilized as a part of e-learning frameworks to find concealed information, principles, and tests through the way toward dissecting accessible data that can greatly affect the instructive research^[1, 2]. Instructive information mining is viewed as a rousing subject that creates methods to perceive particular information that will upgrade the instructive procedure of learning. By utilizing those methods, a superior comprehension is accomplished.

The e-learning system is a dynamic learning environment that uses the Internet to make the learning process more efficient by providing learners with available resources and services. Currently, intelligent learning systems are one of the most important topics in the field of education ^[4, 5]. Therefore, an e-learning system can be intelligent or non-intelligent systematic. The nonintelligent system presents a static style in learning for all types of students.

Grouping procedure can be considered as the most utilized method in information mining. It utilizes an accumulation of tests regularly called the preparation information that are pre-grouped keeping in mind the end goal to make and develop a model that is helpful in arranging the entire populace on the loose. The characterization procedure incorporates gaining from the preparation information and after that arranging the entire populace [6, 7]. In the instructive frameworks, order strategy is utilized to depict a gathering of learner's qualities and properties. There are numerous goals accomplished in the learning condition through utilizing characterization, for example, recognizing the learner who requires more inspiration and consequently anticipating the level of learner's mindset and knowledge with a specific end goal to offer for him an extraordinary course and to group him as per his learning style^[8].

RELATED WORK

A lot of researches and studies have been held in the field of data mining. The techniques of data mining are used to improve and enhance the process of learning, as well as toutilize the benefits provided by e-learning systems. These techniques also used to find poor academic students in order to help them to acquire better performance^[11]. Since 1980, thee-learning systems have been applied and many researchers developed their own approaches and the rest of this section summarizes few of them. In other research, EDM was used in the field of prediction to try to discover students' performance, dropout, etc. For example, in 2015 Thakar et al. summarized that all previous researches find out an important area in the educational field and the use of prediction with data mining will obtain a lot of benefits; such as finding a set of weak students, predicting students' dropout, evaluating collaborative activities etc. In2015, Vahdat et.al^[3] focused on the possibility of predicting students' performance based on their characteristics and behavior. Furthermore, [9, 10] presented an approach that classified students to predict their final grades based on some features elicited from an educational web-based system.

SYSTEM DESIGN AND OPERATION

The adaptive English E-learning web-based tutor is an adaptive online system targets third class students. It can define the learner style, the suitable content for learning and an adaptive presentation technique. The system updated automatically according to the learner characteristic and behavior. Adaptive E-learning webbased tutor architecture consists of three main layers as shown in Figure 1. Where the first layer is the database layer in which all the behaviors of the student were saved. The second layer is the application layer contains the learning videos, adaptive presentations as well as quizzes. The last layer is the client layer that includes the students and the system administrator. In the client layer, clients can open the Adaptive English E-learning web-based tutor Every Where as well as Every Time (EWET).



Figure 1: The proposed adaptive e-learning webbased tutor architecture

Our proposed Adaptive E-learning electronic mentor segments are depicted in the following subsections. Besides, Figure 2 demonstrates the flowchart of our proposed framework in which the understudies at first take the pre-poll (Jackson's learning style profiler) then the understudies will be bunched into five principle groups as indicated by their outcomes in the prequestionnaire. The framework will comprise from five bunches; Emotionally Intelligent Achievers understudies, Goal Oriented Achievers understudies, Sensation Seeking understudies, Conscientious Achievers understudies, and Deep Learning Achievers understudies.



Figure 2: The flowchart of the proposed adaptive e-learning web based tutor

RESULT AND DISCUSSION

In this research, five Jordanians' schools were visited by the research team in order to implement our approach and collecting the data from students. The total number of participants' students is 314 students with both genders. All of them with the same age. This data was trained into the Rapid miner as training set and then

divided using cross-validation into training and testing set. We conducted two experiments as follows. This experiment aims to check which pattern was the most chosen pattern by the students. Figure 3 shows the Rapid minor results for analyzing student's behavioral patterns. The experimental results shows the pattern (Speaking -Reading -Grammar - Writing) is the most chosen pattern by the students



Figure 3: Patterns Analysis Vs number of students

CONCLUSION

Numerous Data Mining procedures can be utilized to upgrade the learning and instructing forms. In this paper, we proposed an Adaptive E-learning English electronic guide that offers numerous instructive offices, for example, recordings, introductions, and tests to give the understudy a versatile and alluring learning situations. Speaking, Grammar, Writing, and Reading are the fundamental four stages in our mentor. These four stages result in 24 designs as indicated by the likelihood rules. Another piece of our proposed framework was the online electronic pre-poll that models every understudy's learning style as per precharacterized Jackson learning styles. Toward the end, a classifier arranges each learning-style-understudy bunch with the best example. Two examinations were done, the first to discover the most well known example by the understudies and that was the example (talking perusing - punctuation - composing). To finish up, our proposed Adaptive E-learning English online coach can help both educators and understudies to take after the best learning process and accomplish the most elevated scholastic evaluations.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

REFERENCES

- Sivakumar, S. and Venkataraman, S., 2015. A User-Intelligent Adaptive Learning Model For Learning Management System Using Data Mining And Artificial Intelligence.
- Vahdat, M., Ghio, A., Oneto, L., Anguita, D., Funk, M. and Rauterberg, M., 2015. Advances in learning analytics and educational data mining. Proc. of ESANN2015, pp.297-306.
- 3. Chandra, E. and Nandhini, K., 2010. Knowledge mining from student data.

- Sachin, R.B. and Vijay, M.S., 2012, January. A survey and future vision of data mining in educational field. In Advanced Computing & Communication Technologies (ACCT), 2012 Second International Conference on (pp. 96-100). IEEE.
- 5. Baradwaj, B.K. and Pal, S., 2012. Mining educational data to analyze students' performance. arXiv preprint arXiv:1201.3417.
- Minaei-Bidgoli, B. and Punch, W., 2003. Using genetic algorithms for data mining optimization in an educational web-based system. In Genetic and Evolutionary Computation—GECCO 2003 (pp. 206-206). Springer Berlin/Heidelberg.
- 7. Hoppe, H., 2003. A web-based tutoring tool with mining facilities to improve learning and teaching. Artificial intelligence in education: Shaping the future of learning through intelligent technologies, 97(201), p.49.

- Kapoor, A., Kabra, S. and Dua, H., 2014, December. Development, use and impact of e-learning based modules for teaching electronics: To undergraduate girl students: A case study. In MOOC, Innovation and Technology in Education (MITE), 2014 IEEE International Conference on (pp. 215-218). IEEE.
- Calders, T. and Pechenizkiy, M., 2012. Introduction to the special section on educational data mining. ACM SIGKDD Explorations Newsletter, 13(2), pp.3-6.
- Weber, G. and Brusilovsky, P., 2001. ELM-ART: An adaptive versatile system for Web-based instruction. International Journal of Artificial Intelligence in Education (IJAIED), 12, pp.351-384.
- B.Vinayaga Sundaram, Review of Software Architectural styles for Artificial Intelligence systems. International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research, 1(1), pp. 96-112,2009.

Preparing College Understudies Complete Qualities by English Class Lectures

K. Manigandan

Assistant Professor, Department of English, AMET University, Chennai, India

ABSTRACT

Output Hypothesis and College English Curriculum Requirements, brings English discourse exercises into the class, and affirms its capability on the understudies' English application capacities and its advancing an incentive by 2-year tests. What's more, it breaks down the current issues in the address substance, oral expression, stance and flexibility, and so on. At last, it reaches an inference that understudies' complete qualities can likewise be prepared by English class lectures, for example, English capability, social mindfulness, mental quality, theory and development abilities, and stylish judgment and so forth.

Keywords: English Class Lectures, Complete Qualities.

INTRODUCTION

Output Hypothesis, focused on the yield's capacity to develop and enhance the language generation capacities^[1]. Notwithstanding the info dialect, the yield dialect assumed a vital part in enhancing relational abilities of learners. He called attention to that the yield ought to be attempting to accomplish something over their present level of practice^[2]. Since the yield of the procedure can urge understudies to effectively look for a reasonable shape to express them, when they meet a few troubles to express, they will try endeavors to attempt, in the process they could attempt to total up some new guidelines and lessons from the criticism and at last make a steadier framework^{[3] [4]}.

College English Curriculum Requirements calls attention to that English teaching goal is to build up understudies' English language capability^[5], particularly tuning in and talking aptitudes with the goal that they can convey in English successfully in their future review, work and social collaborations, in the interim to upgrade their independence capacity, enhance their general social quality to address issues of social improvement and universal correspondence^[6].

Understudies have learned English for no less than six years before they enter the college, yet by and large their tuning in and talking capacities are powerless, which requires an appropriate situation for them to hone in the restricted class time ^[7]. The exploration gather brings English discourse exercises into the class in light of Output Hypothesis and College English Curriculum Requirements. The understudies hone their oral English by addresses in classes^[8].

PROPOSED SYSTEM

English speech is a vital correspondence aptitude in a worldwide, diverse setting, is the exemplification of far reaching education, yet what sort of capacities and qualities can be upgraded through deliberate preparing.

English lectures can enhance the understudies' far reaching application capacities. Swain trusts that the ways toward get ready for a discourse bosses the sentences' structure, vocabulary and slowly reinforce the feeling of dialect, to advance utilizing dialect unreservedly. At the point when English learners communicate in English, their mind must be dynamic in utilizing learned dialect information, attempt to make sense of the down to earth use of linguistic use rules, consider suitable words and check the suitability of the announcement. Amid the way toward setting up the discourse, understudies must ponder over and over to convey what needs be with the educated learning. The English open discourse course is to prepare understudies' complete application capacities, to improve the scholarly general abilities. It consolidates the information, intrigue and test in one, so that understudies' abilities of perusing, composing, talking and listening can be additionally moved forward.

Speeches go for passing on data, influence, physical and mental delight by an expansive number of learning, social proficiency, such wide social mindfulness as study, accumulation, capacity of handling an assortment of logical and social information and data. Notwithstanding the reason for the discourse, the speaker dependably require a considerable measure of data to enhance the substance of discourse, with a strong hypothetical and persuading illustrations and information to demonstrate or negate a specific perspective. To do this we should survey, unite, compose, and channel what we have realized, and contemplate, ace, gather and develop the new learning via looking data, going to specialists, and polls. Also, understudies need feeling of social contrasts and social assorted qualities, ought to know the social or sub-social components of all districts on the planet, countries, races and associations, even the social or sub social elements of the crowd, and their esteems, convictions and mind propensities.

The most physiological reaction of the pressure is self observation, the gathering of people can't see it, particularly the speaker grins however much as could reasonably be expected when giving discourse, all the more particularly when he trades with more eye and enthusiastic contact. Open discourse makes learners not so much refutation but rather more conviction about themselves. In the event that overlooking the following sentences, attempt to control feelings and acclimate to cure, the gathering of people will likely come to tune in to your thoughts. Instructors can enable understudies to comprehend discourse brain science to well, which will help facilitate the dread about the discourse and fortify the use of suitable techniques. In an amicable environment, understudies more than once state sees, express focuses and emotions, make inquiries, and get instructors and other understudies' certain reaction, and bit by bit build up a decent mental nature of speech.

English open talking abilities preparing will without a doubt help the arrangement of basic speculation propensities and the advancement of basic limits. From the point of view of the discourse, understudies must contemplate questions while setting up a discourse: what subjects are vital, intriguing and new? Which themes have been examined over and again, how to be novel and new? What are certainties or feelings when gathering materials? What are plausible contentions? Which is all the more persuading? How to make the article's reasoning clear and rationale close? How to make it without a proviso from various points and at various levels? What issues would be raised by the individuals who hold diverse perspectives? By what means would it be advisable for me to react? These are reflections, examination, thinking and judging from the basic deduction handle. In the meantime, English discourse can enable understudies to practice basic considering, intentionally utilize clear, exact, institutionalized dialect for expression and banter about, and advance their creative capacity.

RESULT AND DISCUSSIONS

Presentation aesthetic abilities incorporate two viewpoints: speakers make style as per the stylish laws; the gathering of people acknowledges feel as indicated by tasteful criteria. Just the understudies realize what sort of discourse is fruitful, they are probably going to take after the laws to make the introduction excellence and welcome it. To stir the gathering of people's observation and quest for the great and excellent, every pleasant introduction is lovely talks. The talks can be partitioned into verbal discourse and nonverbal one. Verbal discourse incorporates substance, dialect and voice; non-verbal discourse states of mind, visual-guides things and characters. For the speakers, they are first to be seen and not be heard by the group of onlookers, so fair dress, liberal way, being quiet and brimming with vitality, eye contact with the gathering of people, are required. Notwithstanding essential aptitudes the speaker must have a right viewpoint about the world, life and esteem, an expansive global point of view and honorable patriotism, great social profound quality, proficient morals and scholarly uprightness, broad information, the longing and capacity to concentrate advance learning. These variables impact all the time even decide the speakers' inspiration, discourse arrangement and usage handle, the methods and a definitive reason.

CONCLUSION

English speaking exercises fill the missing holes in speech class; give open talking stages and preparing open doors for all understudies. Other than general English capability, such understudies' qualities as social mindfulness, mental quality, theoretical and imaginative capacity, and style are prepared, which lays great general qualities for understudies entering society. Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

REFERENCES

- Kraysman, N. V., "Dialogue of cultures and confessions at Universities of the USA", In Interactive Collaborative Learning (ICL), 2013 IC, pp: 114-116, 2013.
- Zhang, C., & Wang, F., "Investigation on relevance between test score and cultural background", In Industrial Mechatronics and Automation (ICIMA), 2nd International Conference, pp: 537-540, 2010.
- Waters, J., & Gasson, S., "Distributed knowledge construction in an online community of inquiry", In System Sciences, HICSS, 40th Annual Hawaii International Conference, and pp: 200c-200c, 2007.

- Barani, M., & Mamaghani, N. K., "A study on user involvement in design development", In User Science and Engineering (i-USEr), pp: 273-277, 2010.
- 5. Qiuyan, Z., "On study of psychological health education of college students in the construction of harmonious society", In Human Health and Biomedical Engineering (HHBE), 2011 International Conference, pp: 784-787, 2011.
- Kersten, M., & O'Brien, T., "A cross-cultural collaborative learning project: Learning about cultures and research methods", In System Sciences (HICSS), 44th Hawaii International Conference, pp: 1-9, 2011.
- Banzaert, A., Susnowitz, S., & Smith, A., "The MIT ideas competition: promoting innovation for public service", In Frontiers in Education, 33rd Annual, pp. S1B-8, 2003.
- B.Vinayaga Sundaram, "Review of Software Architectural styles for Artificial Intelligence systems", International *Journal of MC Square Scientific Research*", 1(1), pp. 96-112, 2009.

Ship Position Tracking Scheme Based on Distributed Multi-sensor Data Fusion

Lakshmi S¹, E.A. Mary Anita²

¹Research Scholar, Department of Information Technology, AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India; ²Profesor, Department of CSE, SA Engineering College, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

The aim is to determine the actual position of the ship which moves dynamically in the sea to avoid the stumbling block or hindrance which causes the ships damage. The location detection system is used to give the location information with accurate. Based on the multi-sensor data fusion techniques the location of the ship can be identified efficiently. Joining the Kalman filter technique, the synchronize transformation technique; the time configuration method and the track correlation is performed by optimal fusion method. Usage of multiple sensor data technique outperforms the methods based on a single ultrasonic sensor.

Keywords: Data Fusion, Ship position tracking, Multiple-sensor, Kalman filter technique.

INTRODUCTION

Dispersed multi-sensor information combination (DMSDF) has been created to take care of an assorted arrangement of issues that offer some basic qualities ^[1-2]. The objective attaching direction estimation issue has been a productive region of multi-sensor applications ^[3]. Numerous issues have been settled, yet new and differentiated applications still test frameworks engineers [4]. Issues identified with multisensor combination incorporate information affiliation and administration, sensor instability, information activity, commotion separating, making expectations and dynamic framework demonstrating. They emerge from the natural vulnerabilities in the tangible data brought on by gadget imprecision, as well as commotion sources inside the framework and the sensors [5]. As of late, there has been expanding accentuation on utilizing conveyed multi-sensor information hotspots for different applications, e.g., outlining circulated frameworks, fusing situation based plan approaches, abnormal state data combination (HLIF), following, grouping and circumstance evaluation. Having the capacity to manage these vulnerabilities, DMSDF has turned into an essential technique to enhance the execution of target following and recognizing frameworks when different sensors are accessible. Also, contrasted and single sensor based techniques, DMSDF joins information from numerous sensors and in this manner can perform inductions all the more proficiently and precisely^{[6].} Based on the properties the target zone is detected by DMSDF. Leggings proposed structures for conveyed information combination and calculations for target following. Their structure can be seen as conveyed expansions of straight and nonlinear estimation hypotheses. The DMSDF is for the most part utilized for divergent (sensors with various watched outlines). Search and Rescue (SAR) and Moving Target Identifier (MTI) are used for wide zone observation applications. MTI be that as it may, while having the capacity to identify and track a protest from a long separation the radar based frameworks endure a few hindrances, for example, high clamour, solid mess impedance and high cost for both equipment and programming. In addition, the exactness of the separation estimation is deficient for applications including indoor situating. So also, the going exactness of a differential global position system ranges (DGPS) upto 3-5m which doesn't provide the requirement for indoor applications. Ultrasonic sensors in the system are used to find the obstacle distance by sending signal in different environment and electromagnetic fields are straightforward. Besides, frameworks in view of the ultrasonic sensors enhance the accuracy that now extends from decimetres to centimetres. Be that as it may, when a ship is at sail in the ocean, it is influenced by natural variables, for example, winds, waves and streams. The ship has six degrees of view point including gush, sway, hurl, move, yaw and bow. This activity is carried out by low and high repetition part . A Secure & Efficient Audit Service Outsourcing method designed to prevent the fraudulence of prover^[7]. An efficient mechanism on probabilistic queries and periodic verification is proposed to reduce the audit costs per verification and implement abnormal detection timely. In implemented an approximation automated structure, called Filtered Wall (FW), to filter disposed of substance from OSN client substances ^[8]. The goal of paper is to utilize efficient classification procedure to stay away from overpowered by unsuccessful messages. In OSNs, content filtering can also be abused for a unique, more reactive. The method layout of a structure provides adaptable substance based content filtering for OSNs, in light of ML methodology

PROPOSED SYSTEM

The objective is to develop the precision of ship's indoor location and their target tracking. Location of ship and its sophistication in marine is identified by using GPS and ultrasonic sensor is proposed. A problem of time configuration, extraction and its spatial association is tracked by distributed fusion model is proposed. Signal quality is improved by Kalman Filter (KF) multisensor signal pre-processing.

Data Fusion Models: Using Joint Directors of Research facilities (JDL) and Waterfall Combination Forms (WFFP) the multi-sensor data combination system is mentioned in the reviewed paper. The JDL model is used to record the information in database by database-administration system which gives data for future. The WFFP has six levels of handling and a few likenesses with the JDL demonstrate. The benefit of the WFFP model is the straightforwardness in comprehension and applying. The new data after the choice of waterfall model can't successfully utilized as a part of different connections. The astute circuit demonstrate does not contain the administration necessities information base and framework information.

In order to implement the target tracking for ship ultrasonic sensor is used. Each confined ultrasonic sensor is used to course the signal and the local track esti mations are done and the disseminated. Accuracy of the Multi Sensor Data Fusion is obtained by kalman filter method to pre-process the signal, Time varying linear control systems with N ultrasonic sensors. The ship pathway and its tracking data is monitored by distributed multi-sensor target strategy. The Figure 1 shows Multisensor Data Fusion Model. It consists of Main layer and secondary layer.



Figure 1: Multi-sensor Data Fusion Model

The Main layer: the flag pre-processing layer: the flag layer information connection is based on the state of forecast and estimation. (e.g., gathering of the data systems, the wiping out exceptions and the objective information transportation handling). With the sensor result taken from the forecast the main layer has settled to parallel arrangement. Therefore, each measuring framework has the measured information continuously and requires a bound together inspecting recurrence to be utilized as a part of the particular calculation. Going to the development part it takes time for analyzing and implementation in real time product. The routing arrangement to the multi-sensor information would be the source of information's parallel combination. The time synchronization should be focussed before the performance of the ongoing information.

The second layer: the ideal combination layer: In this section it will combine the sensors with data fusion algorithm for tracking the ship based on the timing.

DISCUSSION

The data delivery rate is defined as the ratio of successful packets or information delivered to the packets sent. It can be measured with the packets received at the receiver side.



Figure 2: Delivery rate for MSDF

The delivery rate of the packet for multi sensor data fusion network with kalman filtering is shown in the Figure 2.

CONCLUSION

Ship track signal location using ultrasonic sensors getting input signal with data fusion algorithm. The proposed technique is used to improve the quality of ships moving path. It is appropriate to single ship tracking with multi-sensor. The MSDF optimized and Kalman filtering theory with the combination used for tracking movement and position.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: nil

REFERENCES

- G. Girija, J. R. Raol, Appavu and S. Kashyap, "Tracking filter and multi-sensor data fusion," In Special issue: Advances in Modeling, System Identification, and Parameter Estimation, vol. 25, part. 2, pp. 159-167, 2000.
- S. L. Sun, "Multi-sensor optimal fusion fixedinterval Kalman smoothers," Information Fusion, no. 9, pp. 293-299, 2008.

- J. Xiong, L. Wang, J. Niu and Q. Wang, "Poster abstract: Studied Wind Sensor Nodes Deployment towards Accurate Data Fusion for Ship Movement Controlling," In Proceedings of IPSN 2013, pp.339-340, 2013.
- 4. S. Jabbar, A. T. Rashid and S. Rho, "Heuristic Approach for Stagnation Free Energy Aware Routing in Wireless Sensor Networks,
- I. Szottka and M. Butenuth, "Advanced particle filtering for airborne vehicle tracking in urban areas," IEEE Geosciences and remote sensing letters, vol. 11, no. 3, pp. 686-690, 2014
- X. J. Sun and Z. L. Deng, "Multi-model information fusion Kalman filtering and white noise disconsolation," Information Fusion, vol. 11, no. 2, pp. 163-173, 2010.
- Gyan Prakash, "Secure and Efficient Audit Service Outsourcing for Data Integrity in Clouds", International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research, Vol. 6, No. 1, 2014.
- Gyan Prakash, Saurav, N., & Kethu, V. R., "An Effective Undesired Content Filtration and Predictions Framework in Online Social Network" *International Journal of Advances in Signal and Image Sciences*, 2(2), pp. 1-8, 2016.

Spontaneous Exposure of Aquatic Smooth on Turfsvia IOT

Lakshmi. S¹, E. A. Mary Anita²

¹Research Scholar, Department of Information Technology, AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India; ²Profesor, Department of CSE, SA Engineering College, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

In Agriculture area where farmers won't keep on watch their fields are filled with water all the time. They start the pump to fill water to the fields and leave until with a calculation of hour basis. But, in short time the fields are full and the crops are ready to get excess of water. Too much of water make the crops sick and fall soon. Our proposed work, designing a IOT based board to control the water level on the field with the help of water level sensor and automatic walls which block water as well as drop water when it exceed level. Motor pump connected to the board where it senses level of water sensor and send a message back to the motor to turn off. It doesn't need any manual operation to switch off your motor when fields are filled. Once motor is ON, the water started to flow on fields and walls will block if water is enough for the fields. These lead us to avoid unwanted crop damage on an aquatic area with spontaneous discovery of smooth over fields.

Keywords: Agriculture, farmers, crops, water level sensor.

INTRODUCTION

Agriculture is a blooming nature of India where every state manages some sort of variety in farming with different food items. State wise survey takes every crop like wheat, paddy, sugarcane etc., are cultivating for a set of period where it moves on to cut after crops grown efficiently. Not all the time same crop going to cultivate, each set of season wise the crops are cultivated with difference on state wise^[1]. Tamilnadu will not provide the same way of Kerala farming like tea, coffee leaves on large scale. Rice production is also differs from one state to another where the size and quality will not be the same on market.

When it comes to farming, the crop level management is necessary to take care of each crop on a right time season with correct feed of materials to grow and on time watering is also necessary for managing different variety of crops ^[2-3]. Water management is difficult to split the works, where farmers cultivate different crops on different fields. Watering crops on the same time cause sick where some crop need little amount of water and another needs more. But, managing manually takes lot of time to be spend to check the level of water on each fields and managing it with cutting some space on fields to take out some water.

Now days, technology emerged on market on different areas even in agriculture. So this management and all going to be done automatically with variety of sensors where it check the soil status using soil sensor whether it is dry or moisture^{[4].} Even with vibration sensor, the theft detection on motor room is monitored and alternate solution of intimation is passed to owner of farm. So, it will be helpful for entire agriculture field without any manual progressing on watering and making some authentication ^{[5].}

PROPOSED WORK

Our implementation, designing a senor based automation watering system to control flow of water on various fields and checking the level of sensors whether this field is enough. When the motor is ON to fill the water on fields, the senor inserted in fields check the level of water. If the water level reach its limit, automatically a wall will close the field and drops water on to another fields, when it reaches all fields with enough water. Automatically intimation is passed to the motor switch with a signal of ON or OFF helps better farming on a smart way without any manual monitoring of work during watering fields.



Figure 1: Proposed System Architecture

In Figure 1, the detailed view our implementation is explained. Here, first the water pump is on to fill water on to the fields. Second, kit is inserted with water level sensor and wireless sensor to send intimation back to the kit. Then, the sensor check level of water on each field and send a message back to kit. Where kit receives signal and process action whether to turn off motor or block water for that filled. Each time a field is checked whether it is enough water or need to pass water from that field to another with status action. Sensor analyzes each level and keeps on forwarding the information back to the main board to further proceeding.

With the help of IOT board the process is completely automatic, there is no need of manual monitoring of water proceeding to the filed by calculating hour basis. Just turn on the motor as well as main board to keep on check the status of files simultaneously without any interference.

RESULT AND DISSCUSSION

In this methodology we compare the old days of watering standards and current technology update on the domain to initialize a legal way for future work. Manual standards with automatic board functionality increase the standard of improvisation on agriculture areas. Figure 2 explores the Comparison of Manual and Automatic process.



Figure 2: Comparisons of Manual and Automatic

CONCLUSION

Finally, manual operations are kept on monitoring with a human being to complete functionalities. IOT based automation watering of crop fields proven with better functionalities without any damage to crops on water level high basis. Improvised method with excess amount of water is blocked and moved on to other fields increased ability to discovering areas.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

REFERENCES

- Sajeeth saseendran, V. Nithya, Automated water usage monitoring system, Communication and Signal Processing (ICCSP), International Conference on 2016.
- Martin Rouen, Glen George, Jack Kelly, Mike Lee and Enrique Moreno-Ostos, High-Resolution Automatic Water Quality Monitoring Systems Applied To Catchment And Reservoir Monitoring, Centre for Ecology and Hydrology, Windermere, Cumbria, UK.
- Wen-Yaw Chung, Meo Vincent C. Caya, Chien-Lin Chen, Wireless Sensor Based Monitoring and Content Management System for Agricultural Application, Position Papers of the 2013 Federated Conference on Computer Science and Information Systems pp. 75–78.
- Muthezhilan, R., Ravikumar, V., Karthik, R., & Hussain, A. J. Development of Seaweed Liquid Fertilizer (SLF) Consortium for the Enhancement of Agriculturally Important Crop Plants.
- Balan, B. and Tech, M., "Sensor based smart agriculture using IOT" International Journal of MC Square scientific research, vol. 9, No. 2, pp.108-114, 2017.

Target Recognition for Marine Search using Neural Network

Karpagavalli S¹, V. Balamurugan²

¹Research Scholar, Department of Information Technology, AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India; ²Professor, Department of Computer science, Manonmaniam Sundaranar University, Tirunelveli, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

Detection of objects of interest and finding out the difference in the ports of the sea is of a very high magnitude considering the low amount of current video analysis in marine surveillance systems present. Nearly now a day's sea transports are used in 80%. With the growing use of marine transportation, an increase of criminal behaviour from the traffic of banned materials to terrorist attacks using sea transport is continuously occurring. This work is motivated by significant surveys on video detection for object recognition and analysis system in a marine environment for surveillance. In this paper proposed system represents the object recognition and tracking.

Keywords: Radar image, moment invariant, target recognition, BP neural networks.

INTRODUCTION

The detection of small targets using microwave radar of great interest is to the signal processing and radar communities ^[1] in Marine environment. Traditionally, signals (can be classified as Deterministic signals. Research in unmanned marine systems has experienced a substantial increase in the last years leading to the emergence of multiple systems with various operational degrees. Unmanned surface ships have been applied both to safety measures and military applications ^[1] or civil oriented ones such as special data gathering ^{[2], [3]} or multiple vehicle processing support^[4].

For this paper, recognition is defined as the identification of an individual target, whereas classification will refer to the identification of a class target ^[4]. Detection is required before either of those steps. There are many methods for target classification, such as statistical pattern organization, object recognition, multi-sensor based information fusion, neural networks recognition and fuzzy clustering method etc.^[5-7]

The underwater vehicle for surveillance ^[8] was proposed with navigation and swarm network communication for the analysis feature extraction and target identification. Minesite groundwater contamination mapping was introduced^[9] for the study of radar images and database samples of underground water contamination. A Novel Wave Bird Concept ^[10] was proposed for Marine Surveillance. This method includes statistical pattern classification for determining the recognition model.

Marine Radar Target: The primary objective of preprocessing radar images for recognition by neural networks is one of feature extraction. Figure 1 represents the four methods. There are,

- 1. Target Data Collection
- 2. Multimodal Image Fusion
- 3. Multimodal Target Recognition
- 4. Multimodal Target Tracking



Figure 1: Block Diagram of the Methodology

In this method used to analyzed and track the object in the marine field. Multimodal target recognition has two purposes Such as Image Recognition and Hyperspectral Recognition.

Radar Working State Characteristics: The marine radar uses:

- Different range to detect pulses,
- Large bandwidth,
- It changes the amplitude and size depends upon target echo.

Image Morphological Features: Image Morphological Features are,

- 1. Target's area S
- 2. Target's mass M
- 3. Target's inertia I
- 4. Target's density D
- 5. Target's circumference C

Image Invariant Moments: In the field of pattern recognition, graphics feature of an image is a crucial object of feature extraction, and moment features these elements are used in this method. The concept of the invariant moment was proposed and applied to pattern recognition^[11]. Pattern recognition is very useful for image extraction.



Figure 2: Block Diagram of Object Recognition

Figure 2 shows that the object recognition technique. In this object recognition technique used for marine applications.

Marine Search and Rescue Radar Recognition System: Marine explore and analyzed the radar object recognition scheme proposed in this paper first got the video signals, trigger, headline and antenna azimuth signals. Then through the radar data acquisition card which is based on PCI bus convert the radar echo signals into 2-D range and behaviour of the image. The system removed visual features and moment invariant characteristics from radar image depend upon the neural network. The system structure is shown in Figure 3 consists of Radar, Image acquisition in 2D, Parameters acquisition, neural network.



Figure 3: Block Diagram of the Proposed System

Experimental Results and Discussion: In this paper, propose BP Neural network. In this technology represents the four radar working parameters, five image morphological characteristics and seven image invariant moments are removed as detection features for BP neural network. PCI-based radar data acquisition card. For three kinds of radar objects, 150 object images are obtained from marine radar and used as the model set to train the BP neural network.

CONCLUSION

The problem of obstacle detection for avoidance in unmanned surface vessels was addressed. In this paper, a new radar target recognition method for marine monitoring and analyzing system is introduced. This technique uses radar working parameters, image fusion, image recognition, partitioning and BP Neural network. Recognition algorithm is the main proposed method. In this proposed method used to identified and detect the object. The recognition results show that BP neural network algorithm is applied well n radar target recognition when invariant moments are used as a kind of stable target feature. Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

REFERENCES

- Yu Weihong, Jia Chuanying, "Methods of Determining Search Area for SAR at Sea," Navigation of China, vol. 67, pp. 34–37, Jun. 2006.
- Wang Xiaodan, Wang Jiqin, "A Survey of Radar Target Recognition Technique," Morden Radar, vol. 25, pp. 22–26, May. 2003.
- 3. Hu M K, "Visual Pattern Recognition by Moment Invariants," IRE Transactions on Information Theory, pp.179-182, Aug. 1962.
- Liu Jin, Zhang Tianxu, "The Generalization of Moment Invariants," Chinese Journal of Computers, vol.27,pp.668-674, May. 2004.
- Khotanzad A, Hong Y H, "Invariant Image Recognition by Zernike Moments," IEEE Transactions on Pattern Analysis and Machine Intelligence, vol.12, pp.489-497, May. 1990.

- Liu Jin, Zhang Tianxu, "Study on Constructing Moment Invariants," Journal of Huazhong University of Science and Technology, vol. 31, pp.1-3, March. 2003.
- 7. Zhu wei, Jia Hengtian, Xu Yuru, "Feature Extraction and Neural Network Training Based on Underwater Target," System Engineering and Electronics, Jan. 2008.
- 8. Karthik, S. (2014). Underwater vehicle for surveillance with navigation and swarm network communication. *Indian Journal of Science and Technology*, 7, 22.
- Buselli, G., Hwang, H. S., & Lu, K., "Minesite groundwater contamination mapping", *Exploration Geophysics*, 29(4), 296-300,1998.
- Jacob, J. T., & Dheepak, M., "A Novel Wave Bird Concept for Marine Surveillance", Indian Journal of Science and Technology, 7, 56-65,2014
- Thangalakshmi, B. and Bharathy, G.T., "Review Of Cognitive Radio Network", International Journal of MC Square scientific research, vol. 7, No. 1 pp.10-17,2015.

Under Sea Laser Communications Field Demonstration in Narrow-Beam

K. Anandan

Assistant Professor, Department of Physics, AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

In this paper described that the narrow beam laser correspondence through the waters Island. The transmitter and receiver were mounted on an aluminum truss and set in the water. The transmitter comprised of a constant modulator and encoder, a 515 nm wavelength business laser, collimating optics, and a directing mirror. The collector incorporated a guiding mirror, a central plane camera, a straight mode torrential slide photograph diode (APD), a photograph multiplier tube (PMT) single photon finder, a huge range imaging camera, an iris to shift the field of view, optics to part the pillar between the different identifiers, and field-programmable door exhibit (FPGA) hardware for continuous demodulation and disentangling. The PMT and APD locators were utilized for correspondences showings; the imaging and central plane cameras were utilized for channel portrayal estimations and framework arrangement. Interchanges and portrayal information were gathered through an assortment of conditions over the five day field try, including day and night, quiet and high winds, and surge and ebb tide. In the examination, the transmit control; beneficiary field of view, and connection separation were shifted. The water transmission activity and volume scrambling capacity were measured all through the test to adjust the outcomes. Continuous correspondences shows with the PMT were completed between 1 megabit-per-second (Mbps) and 8.7 Mbps at 7.8 meters, which spoken to in the vicinity of 8 and 12 shaft eradication lengths. With the APD, 125 Mbps were exhibited at 4.8 meters, speaking to around 5 annihilation lengths.

Keywords: optical communications; undersea communications; lasers; field experiment;

INTRODUCTION

An optical communication through the water is a promising innovation to remotely transmit information between undersea stages. Optical transmission guarantees information throughputs requests of extent more noteworthy than those accessible through acoustic or radio recurrence interchanges. In situ seawater shows have accomplished between 2-50 megabits for every second (Mbps)^[1,2], while research facility exhibits have come to past a gigabit for each second [3-7]. Limit bar laser correspondence (laser com) gives both the most astounding information throughput joins and the longest connection removes by augmenting power transmission and limiting worldly scattering and foundation light. We have directed a field exhibit of thin shaft undersea laser correspondence. The showing had three primary destinations. The principal target was a constant exhibition of a correspondences transmitter and singlephoton affectability collector, worked in the vicinity of 1 and 10 Mbps. The second target was to show a higher flag level correspondence at 125 Mbps. The third target was to portray laser proliferation through seawater to illuminate the outline of a future restricted shaft laser correspondence framework. The show effectively expert each of the three goals. The analysis and outline results are portrayed in this paper. Mostly frequencies in permanent spectrum assignments ^[8] are idle frequency bands and are not used effectively for communication. Idle frequencies are also called as White Spaces. Spectrum sensing is highly concentrated for cognitive radio in order to use it effectively. On board data units (OBDU) ^[9] are placed in each vehicle to sense and cache the information in order to reduce the service access delay and congestion in VANET environment.

EXPERIMENT DESCRIPTION

The experiment comprised of a transmitter, a receiver, and a control focus. Transmitter and collector equipment were contained in water-tight holders with windowed end tops mounted on two closures of an aluminum truss. The transmitter and receiver were each associated with the control focus with a power link and optical filaments.



Figure 1: Transmitter Section



Figure 2: Receiver Section

The transmitter comprised of a commercial gallium nitride laser with an inside wavelength of 515 nm (free-space), a variable optical attenuator (VOA), collimating optics, and a directing mirror. A piece chart of the transmitter is given in Figure 1. The laser was straightforwardly adjusted with the information encoder controlled in a field-programmable entryway exhibit (FPGA). The optics, guiding mirror, and directing mirror controller were in the transmit holder set in the water. The laser, VOA, and FPGA stayed in the control fixate on shore. The optical flag was transmitted over fiber from the control focus to the transmit compartment. The collimated shaft propelled into the water had a mode field measurement of 5 mm. The optical transmit power was measured to be 0.25 mW in free space.

The receiver included a directing mirror, a central plane camera, a straight mode torrential slide photograph diode (APD), a photomultiplier tube (PMT) single photon finder, an expansive territory camera to picture the student plane, and an iris to shift the field of view. A piece graph is given in Figure 2. The opening size for the beneficiary optic had a 2 cm measurement. The PMT and APD locators were utilized for correspondences shows. Both indicators were business segments, particularly a Hamamatsu H10682-210 PMT and a Hamamatsu C5658 APD. The student and central plane cameras were

utilized for channel portrayal estimations and framework arrangement. These paper optical flag was coupled to the four sensors by optical pillar splitters. The PMT yield was handled in FPGA gadgets for ongoing demodulation and deciphering. The majority of the above parts were housed in the get holder brought down into the water. The correspondence framework worked in two modes, both using on-off keying (OOK). The main mode was a high affectability (~1 photon/bit), low information rate (1-10 M baud) connect using the PMT. This mode executed continuous synchronization and forward blunder revision. The second correspondence mode used the APD and worked at 125 Mbps. The constant APD showing utilized a business bit mistake rate analyzer.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSIONS





A comparison of the attenuation coefficient measurements is appeared in Figure 3. Each of the three transmission activity estimations demonstrated comparative outcomes, with most perceptions of C in the vicinity of 1 and 2 m-1, run of the mill of harbor water. The aquarium estimations watched the most noteworthy weakening esteems, likely because of the water examined from the surface as opposed to at the examination's profundity. The LISST's deliberate constriction coefficient coordinated those seen at the correspondence wavelength, recommending that weakening was commanded by scrambling as opposed to ingestion (a normal outcome for harbor water). The transmission activity related generally with the tide (and hence the profundity), with more weakening seen at low tide.

CONCLUSION

The field test was a successful proof of idea exhibit of narrow beam undersea laser correspondence between settled terminals. Communication rates between 1 and 125 Mbps were shown through characteristic waters with both low power transmission and little collector optics. The exhibit was completed in harbor waters close to the shore, where the bar constriction was generally high because of particulate dissipating. Hence, the exhibition separation of 7.8 m, while humble in outright terms, speaks to in the vicinity of 8 and 12 annihilation lengths. This was expert in spite of trial imperatives that fundamentally diminished the power coupled to the interchanges collector. In particular, the variable optical attenuator in the transmitter and the bar splitters in the beneficiary essentially decreased the coupling to the correspondence collector. A deployable laser correspondence terminal would exclude these requirements. In this paper access the current PMT handset could accomplish separates up to 22 termination lengths. For harbor water like the field exhibition, this would be a separation of 20 meters; for clear sea waters, the connections could close more than several meters. By performing tight shaft laser correspondence through common waters, the field test gives a vital pathfinder to a vehicle showing of narrow beam undersea laser communication.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

REFERENCES

 Snow J.B., "Underwater propagation of highdata-rate laser communications pulses", In San Diego'92 (pp. 419-427), International Society for Optics and Photonics, 1992.

- 2. Pontbriand C et al, "Diffuse high-bandwidth optical communications", In OCEANS 2008, IEE, pp. 1-4, 2008.
- Hanson, F. and Radic, S., "High bandwidth underwater optical communication", Applied optics, 47(2), pp.277-283,2008.
- Oubei H.M., et al, "2.3 Gbit/s underwater wireless optical communications using directly modulated 520 nm laser diode", Optics express, 23(16), pp.20743-20748, 2015.
- Oubei H.M., et al, "4.8 Gbit/s 16-QAM-OFDM transmission based on compact 450-nm laser for underwater wireless optical communication", Optics express, 23(18), pp.23302-23309, 2015.
- Nakamura K, et al, "Optical wireless transmission of 405 nm, 1.45 Gbit/s optical IM/DD-OFDM signals through a 4.8 m underwater channel", Optics express, 23(2), pp.1558-1566, 2015.
- Rao H.G., et al, "Turbid-harbor demonstration of transceiver technologies for wide dynamic range undersea laser communications", In OCEANS 2016 MTS/IEEE Monterey, pp. 1-8, 2016.
- Hardy N.D., et al, "Modeling and experimental validation of narrow beam propagation through a turbid harbor", In OCEANS 2016 MTS/IEEE Monterey, pp. 1-6, 2016.
- B.Thangalakshmi and G.T.Bharathy "Review of Cognitive Radio Network", International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research, 7 (1), pp. 10-17, 2015.
- M.Sindhuja and M.Yuvaraju, "Congestion Control Using On-Board Data Units in VANET ScenarIOS" International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research, 7 (1), pp. 1-9, 2015.

Understanding Protection Concerns of Life Boat Beginning Procedure using Game Prototype

Lakshmi. S¹, E.A. Mary Anita²

¹Research Scholar, Department of Information Technology, AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India; ²Professor, Department of Computer science and Engineering, S.A. Engineering College, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

Novel propelled game systems give us new potential outcomes to impersonate a confused preparing process, with the advantage of security improvement. In this paper, we outline and execute a 3D game which mirrors the lifeboat beginning procedure. Lifeboat beginning is such a complex however indispensable process which can on one side sparing individuals' life on ocean and on the opposite side partner numerous potential perils. It includes both the tractor moves and boat operations. The essential target of the diversion is to enable tenderfoots to better comprehend the arrangement of the operations in beginning procedure and administrator the potential perils occurring amid the starting. There is additionally extraordinary instructive hugeness with the advancement of the diversion are outlined in light of physical reenactment which gives the players upgraded conceivable insight and pleasant association.

Keywords: Life Boat Beginning Procedure, Game Prototype, protection concerns.

INTRODUCTION

Lifeboat beginning is such a confounded procedure which includes a few parts, including tractor driver, boat team and examiner. Their participation directly affects the after effects of salvages which truly are life and demise issues ^[1]. Familiarities with the operations significantly influence the speed and proficiency of the safeguard. The rescuers themselves may likewise confront extreme conditions, e.g. obscurity, tide, wind, and rain/snow^[2]. Completely understanding and sufficient practices turn out to be particularly imperative before confronting the genuine risk. In this way, a training preparing process ends up plainly imperative [3]. Training preparing process winds up noticeably imperative. Generally, the preparation method for beginner is to have him/ her read instructional manuals and afterward hone in a genuine launching condition ^[4]. Nonetheless, there are quite often chances for unpracticed administrators in this circumstance and furthermore concentrate manual of a confounded operation process could mistake for fledglings to see, particularly including administrators with various parts^[5].

Game based preparing for lifeboat beginning gives an extensive variety of advantages for both scholarly world and industry, including: give an intelligent virtual condition to the students, where they can encounter distinctive parts and comprehend the entire photo of the preparation procedure ^[6]. It likewise enables the students to pick the preparation level while certain and in particular won't hazard their lives. Spare surprising time on the preparation cost. Cater for remote preparing; learners are not really on location. It likewise bolsters peer survey, input and preparing evaluation ^[7]. Make the learning pleasant. Since the lifeboat beginning procedure is not broadly known to people in general, it will likewise empower open engagement for instructive reason.

The prime goal of the present work is to configuration, actualize, and test an entire design empowering total lifeboat dispatches prepare ^[8]. This work has two principle commitments: a novel game based preparing framework for beginners to be acquainted with lifeboat beginning procedure without the dangers of this present reality; a game stage to energize open engagement with the end goal of security instruction. Recognition and Tracking of Moving Object in Underwater Sonar Images (USI) ^[10] was proposed to track the application of Wiener filter that enables the tracking of objects. Object recognition is a system comes under the process of underwater image

processing that loads an image. Pre- processing the image, filtering and scaling the image includes in finding the object.

Proposed System: In this area we show the diversion plan which includes the pedagogical contemplations based. Game pipeline indicates the key operations amid the lifeboat beginning procedure. Virtual condition setting enables the players to pick the distinctive levels as per their self-assurance.

This game is created to target both the expert clients for lifeboat beginning preparing and the overall population for wellbeing mindfulness instruction. The storyline is the same for both and executions are somewhat unique for those two targets. Our diversion is comprised of various practical modules with each in charge of a basic errand. Hence the game is adaptable for accomplishing both targets. For preparing reason we concentrate on the right arrangement of the lifeboat beginning procedure, while for overall population engagement we accentuate on the submersion and fun of the game.

We outline the game pipeline as indicated by the starting manual as tractor associates with the lifeboat: ensure associated legitimately; inspector checks the earth security and the tractor functioning admirably; tractor driver and boat teams set out; tractor driver, watercraft group, and inspector set up radio correspondences; inspector gives beginning signal; ensure signal is gotten before beginning; tractor moves out from the boat storage; ensure no hit or impact with ecological resources; tractor drives towards to the shoreline; pick the right driving mode as per distinctive street conditions; tractor crashes into the water: modify the sensor, camera, light to coordinate distinctive condition; tractor drives to the starting range: achieve the starting point and evade the encompassing dangers submerged; tractor separates with lifeboat when the water profundity is sufficient for beginning: identify the correct water level; [9] application

of machine learning for real-time evaluation of salinity (or tds) in drinking water using photonic sensors tractor drives back to the boat shelter: change driving mode and ensure staying away from any risks; tractor driver lands.

DISCUSSIONS

So as to ensure the client encounter, the operations planned deliberately for instructional method, which don't connect with specific visual criticism in the game, are disregarded in the diversion for open engagement. Notwithstanding, they are still imperative for preparing reason. There are more risks amid the starting procedure to make the game all the more engaging, e.g., running pooch, roller balls and people on foot. Players ought to dependably be mindful about these risks and move securely without causing any threat. This is a decent approach to viably practice the players' reaction ability. The check for the succession of operations will be debilitated here. The players will just depend on the console contribution without the utilization of draw down menus.

There are three fundamental resources in this amusement: characters (tractor driver, boat team and inspector), tractors and water crafts. Once the driver leaves on the tractor, the driver is child rearing with the tractor which implies we overlook the relative movement of the driver and tractor.

The moves of the tractor will be straightforwardly controlled utilizing the console input, same standard for the boat group and the boat. The development of watercraft is trigged by tractor and affected by water. The connections between them are appeared in Figure 1. Essentially the players permit move operations to control the characters and tractors, satisfy the starting procedure without cause any risk inside given time. The score framework will give criticism toward the finish of the game.



Figure 1: Proposed System Architecture Diagram

CONCLUSION

In this paper, we propose a game stage model for lifeboat beginning procedure utilizing instructive and specialized methodologies. The diversion enables fledglings to gain lifeboat beginning background in a virtual situation without the dangers of this present reality. It gives a significantly more secure to clients to get comfortable with the operations. This can be utilized for expert preparing purposes later on. Besides, the diversion fills the instructive need of the consciousness of security issues for overall population while being engaging. The client assessment comes about demonstrate that individuals learn better when they are effectively occupied with securing and developing information in a learning-by-doing circumstance.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

REFERENCE

- 1. J. P. Gee, "What video games have to teach us about learning and literacy," Computers in Entertainment (CIE), 2003.
- 2. M. E. Gredler, "Games and simulations and their relationships to learning," Handbook of research on educational communications and technology, 2004.

- M. Hendrix, and P. Backlund "Educational games

 are they worth the effort? a literature survey of the effectiveness of serious games," in Games and Virtual Worlds for Serious Applications (VS-GAMES), 2013.
- C. Oz, and I. Oztel "Developing a virtual driving simulator for educational purposes," Balkan Journal of Electrical and Computer Engineering, 2014.
- S. Jackson, R. M. Epper, and A. Derryberry, "Game-based learning: Developing an institutional strategy," Research Bulletin, CO: EDUCAUSE Center for Applied Research, 2012.
- K. Huston, O. A. Kuchar, and F. L. Greitzer, "Cognitive science implications for enhancing training effectiveness in a serious gaming context," Journal on Educational Resources in Computing (JERIC), 2007.
- 7. S. L. Chen, and D. R. Michael "Serious games: Games that educate, train, and inform", 2005.
- 8. W. Goldstone, Unity game development essentials. 2009.
- Roy, S.K. and Sharan P., "Application of Machine Learning for Real-Time Evaluation of Salinity (or TDs) in Drinking Water using Photonic Sensors" *Drinking Water Engineering and Science*, 9(2), p.37-45,2016.

Vector Based Electronic Nautical Chart for Effective Visualization of Spatial Indexing

Capt. R. K. Kumar

Professor, Department of Nautical Science AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

Electronic nautical diagram is broadly utilized as a part of cruising to guarantee the wellbeing. At The present review, we concentrate at viable representation of vector-based electronic nautical outline amid structural ordering improvement. The recovery of the execution information from the administration is used commonly for the spatial ordering. The R-tree is used to develop the outline of the framework. In this paper we proposed the outcome demonstrated and assessed of the framework outline was ordered by the R-tree. This demonstration and assessed is represented by the nautical graph.

Keywords: spatial ordering; electronic nautical outline; electronic diagram framework; R-tree.

INTRODUCTION

The ECDIS part which is helps to information of the ENC which is vector based. The ECDIS is known as electronic chart display and information system. And electronic nautical chart is known as ENC. The SENC organize is a non-uniform framework which it is changed from the ECDIS by the circulation of IHO s57 of the ENC. In the paper ^[1], data of the digital hydrographic is demonstrated. The changing is based on the ENC cell's different structure. The information about the every ENC cell was measured and stored. SENC utilized as a part of indicated ECDIS items can satisfy prerequisite of successful representation without spatial ordering support. SCAMIN attributes for archipelagic seas and conceptual model of environmental, geological and geo-technical response of dredged sediment fills to geo-disturbances in lowlands are discussed by ^{[2] [10]}. Be that as it may, spatial filed SENC is fundamental to electronic graph framework (ECS), which does not meet the control of IMO for restricted figuring assets. The reactive-tree is described by [3]. ECS is generally utilized as a part of little and medium-sized boats that can't manage the cost of ECDIS. Spatial ordering can lessen the quantity of showed ENC protests by just recovering ENC objects contained in current showed territory. GAP-tree, an approach to 'on-the-fly' map generalization of an area partitioning is discussed by [4]. Joined with on-line speculation technique, the perception impact of ECS can be incredibly moved forward.

Whatever remains of this paper is sorted out as takes after. In area 2, the foundation of ENC impact representation is displayed. In segment 3, the ENC perception stack is depicted. In the ^[5] applicability of oceanographic information and proposed spatial indexing system is described. In segment four, dimensions of the sketch calculation is introduced. Segment five envelop a trial comes about, lastly segment six examines the future work and closes

BACKGROUND

If there is dual various approaches for guarantee successful representation of ENC items: spatial file and online speculation. On-line speculation concentrates on decreasing the points of interest of items as indicated by show levels. While, spatial file bolsters discovering objects in current show territory rather than the full zone. A dynamic index structure for spatial searching is discussed by ^[6]. Those two techniques can be utilized as a part of blend.

Online Generalization Method: Another system of utilizing SCAMIN credits is recommended to be connected to a more extensive region of the Sibenik harbor. SCAMIN consider for each ENC items is characterized into five gatherings as indicated by their navigational reason. Other than on-line era strategy said above, many reviews have been done on-line outline. Receptive tree, a completely unique and responsive information construction was exhibited based on the vector structures custom fitted to proficient stockpiling moreover recovery of statistical articles on various intensity of information.

Spatial Indexing Method: The level of the metadata is showing and questioning is proposed by the C-squares. The marine information of the framework is the range of the spatial. In the paper ^[6] is explained the framework's network reference was uniform actualizing detriments and circumstances. The S-100 framework is referred lattice by the proposed of C-squares at the meeting of IHO-HSSC. And also broke is additionally done by the S-10X.

By used the spatial file method the worldwide matrix was getting by the introverted ECN cell. We get B-tree by adjusted the stature of the R-tree ^[7]. By the help of the spatial area the information recovering is indicated rapidly bolster. The tree hubs are moderated to rectangles covering to obtain the R-tree variety from R+-tree. The tree's streamlined is additionally reinsertions and page cover in limit by the R*-tree ^[8]. The fundamental guide applications are helps to great deal of the subsequent and there is no favor cuts are additionally in the split system.

Hilbert R-tree forces a direct requesting scheduled the information rectangles. The requesting groups "comparative" information rectangles jointly to the range limit and edges of the subsequent least jumping rectangles^[9].

Orthogonal Frequency Division Multiplexing (OFDM) is a current and known technique for high efficient data transmission and high bandwidth data transmission; it can be achieved by converting the wideband signal into narrow band signals^[10].

ENC VISULIZATION STACK



Figure 1: Visualization Stack of ENC

The figure 1 shows the visualization stack of the ENC. In the below the figure the every layers are clearly explained. By the help of the CsGL the ENC visualization is proposed 1st. it is the environment of the Net system. This net system is limited performed system. For the ECS development is not popular in the environment of the Net system. The on-line generation technique and spatial index fulfilled the ECS requirements.

ENC in IHOS-57: To the marine graphs the vector format is interchanged from the IHOS-57. The IH organization is developed the marine charts. By the CD or download is available for update the service in officially by supplied normally and datum WGS84 is referred.

SENC: The ECS's internal format is compiled by the ENC of the SENC. The manufactures differs from the data of the SENC.

Spatial Indexed SENC: By the help of R-tree the ENC indexing is enhances the SENC to the SENC spatial indexing. The SENC format is maintained by the R-tree structure.

Net Chart: By the IHO S-52 standard the polygons, lines, points and all types of geometry with the colors are draw by the CsGL from the SENC format which is interprets from the Net chart.

CsGL: Allowing the any GL from the powerful C-library and quiet the wrapper are made by the implementation of the CsGL. It is made by the help of the Net language. It is suitable for most applications and it was obestable is proved.

OpenGLL: The three dimensional graphics and two dimensional graphics applications are interactive; the portable development of the environment is done by the open GL.

The special effect, rendering and texture mappings are helps to develop the speed and innovation of the application of the open GL.

GEOMETRY OBJECTS DRAWING ALGORITHMS

The polygons, lines and points are classified as the geometry types in the ENC objects. The algorithms of reconstruction and storage structures of the polygon and line are focused in this section. The line segments and points are connected by the 1D object of the line string. The line string represents the DEPCNT and COALINE on the ENC objects. The line string object's recreation operation was explained in the 1st algorithm. The sequentially assembling of edges and nodes of the geometry co-ordinates are composed. The final rendering is done by the 'GL LINE STRIP' function.

Algorithm1 DrawLineString

Input: GList: groups of RCID, each group contain 3 RCID (RCID_First, RCID_Edge, RCID_Last); VCTable; VETable;

Output: void.

- 1: CList: a empty list for geometry coordinates.
- 2: For each group of RCIDs in GList
- 3: Retrieve first connected node from VCTable by
- 4: RCID First and add it to CList.
- 5: Retrieve Edge from VET able by RCID_Edge.
- 6: Foreach node in Edge
- 7: Add node toCList.
- 8: End for
- 9: Retrieve last connected node from VCTable by
- 10: RCID_Last and add it to CList.
- 11: End For
- 12: Call 'GL_LINE_STRIP' with CList.

End Draw LineString The structure of VC Table and VE Table are further described in Figure 2 and Figure 3.

RCID	numOfPoints	Lon, Lat,
1936	14	-168. 0645, 64. 9591,
1940	4	-168. 0002, 64. 9997,
1945	2	-166. 6683, 65. 0144,
2222)		2010-000 1010-000 1010-000

Figure 2: VE Structure

RCID	Lon, Lat	
1690	-168.0864, 64.959	
1670	-172. 2324, 64. 999	
1671	-175. 8783, 64. 999	

Figure 3: VC Structure

PERFORMANCE EVALUATION



Figure 4: Bounding boxes in ENC objects

The R-tree spatial index and performance visualization of the SENC is evaluated in this section. The NOAA online is retrieves the experiment dataset ^[13]. The electronic chart system is shows the continuous depiction of the water in the US coastal by the NOAA ENC. The ENC cell particular are depict the region of geographic in the NOAA ENC features. The evaluation of the performance is carried out by the US1AK90M. The Figure 4 shows the bounding boxes of the ENC objects. The DEPCNT and SOUNDG are the types of objects in SENC built at the AR-tree. The R-tree generates height six, the maximum node is six and the minimum node is three. These above details are the R-tree parameters. The figure 5 shows the R-tree non leaf nodes in the MBRs.



Figure 5: R-tree indexes of ENC objects



Figure 6: Areas 1 in 'US1AK90M'



Figure 7: Experimental Results

The Figure 6 shows the 3 territory assessment execution perception which is recorded from the SENC. If there is different scales of territory is finished. In the Figure 7 shows the results of the assessment. The rendering and dimensioning are observed from the paper.

CONCLUSION

The ECS with SNEC is record the impact enhancement of the concentrate in this paper. With a specific end goal to additionally depicting the spatial listed SENC, electronic nautical chart perception stack is agreed. And it is depends on Net system condition and CsGL. The rendering is comes by the SENC by the perception procedure on the calculations of the object geometry. The perception procedure is additional one at that point. Finally, execution assessment is completed to demonstrate the exhaustion of spatial ordered SENC with R-tree. Later on, streamlining of R-tree ordered SENC will be done to additionally enhance the perception impact.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University Chennai

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil.

REFERENCES

1. IHO S. Transfer standard for digital hydrographic data[J]. S-57, Edition, 2003.

- Leder T D, et al., SCAMIN attributes for archipelagic seas: Eastern adriatic coast experience[J]. The International hydrographic review, 2005, 6(1).
- 3. Van Oosterom P. The reactive-tree: A storage structure for a seamless, scaleless geographic database[C]//AUTOCARTO-CONFERENCE-. ASPRS AMERICAN SOCIETY FOR PHOTO GRAMMETRY AND,1991,6:393-393.
- Van Oosterom P. The GAP-tree, an approach to 'on-the-fly' map generalization of an area partitioning[J]. GIS and Generalization, Methodology and Practice, 1995: 120-132.
- 5. Rees T. C-squares, a new spatial indexing system and its applicability to the description of oceanographic datasets[J]. Oceanography, 2003, 16(1): 11-19.
- 6. Guttman A. R-trees: a dynamic index structure for spatial searching[M]. ACM, 1984.
- Sellis T, Roussopoulos N, Faloutsos C. The R+-Tree: A Dynamic Index for Multi-Dimensional Objects, 1987.
- Beckmann N, Kriegel H P, Schneider R, et al. The R*-tree: an efficient and robust access method for points and rectangles[M]. ACM,1990.
- 9. Kamel I, Faloutsos C. Hilbert R-tree: An improved R-tree using fractals[J]. 1993.
- Rajaraman, J., Thiruvenkatasamy, K. and Rao, S.N., 2016. A conceptual model of environmental, geological and geo-technical response of dredged sediment fills to geo-disturbances in lowlands. International Journal Of Geomate, 10(19), pp. 1607-1614.
- S. Alexander, Performance Analysis of MIMO-OFDM System, International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research, 6(1), pp. 1-6, 2014.

A New Four Port Full Bridge Isolated DC-DC Converter with PMSG Wind and PV Based Power Generation for DC Microgrid

M. Suresh Kumar

Assistant Professor, Department of Physics, AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

This paper presents a new four port full bridge isolated dc-dc converter combining photovoltaic power generation, permanent magnet synchronous generator based wind energy system and energy storage device like battery. The converter is designed in order to show high performance compared to conventional multiport converters. A power factor correction cuk converter is used for voltage boosting and power quality enhancement of wind side converter. Sepic based converter is applied for photovoltaic generation side and a isolation transformer unit is added at output to decrease THD of the converter by operating it at nominal frequency. A full bridge dc to ac converter is used before isolation transformer and a full bridge rectifier is added at the output for DC microgrid applications. The proposed four port full bridge isolated dc-dc converter combining PV, PMSG wind and battery is simulated in MATLAB/SIMULINK software to verify the performance of the converter.

Keywords: Permanent magnet synchronous generator (PMSG), Photo-voltaic system (PV), Battery.

INTRODUCTION

Cuk is a special type of DC-DC converter which has merits over conventional buck, boost and buck/boost converters. It employs automatic power factor correction for renewable energy resource systems. A high power factor converter can operate at low production cost at high efficiency. If power factor is unity, total loss of the converter is negligible. Multi port converters has advantages like integration of more than one source, operating with the presence of either of the input but the system size increases with increasing ports and offers less efficiency. It shows more reliability than any other converter and can be used as a power management device. A four port dc-dc converter ^[1] proposed for considering the efficiency of the converter. PFC rectifier for PMSG based wind system [2] for power management and better power quality. Multiport dc-dc converter with three inputs PV, battery, super capacitor for reliable operation [3-5]. Reactive power for optimization is using firefly algorithm ^[7] for power quality and reliability. In Power Electronics and Renewable Energy Systems proposed a multi port converter based on solar with led driver. It shows bidirectional capability charging and discharging. Bidirectional multiport dc-dc converters are required for double side energy transfer applications such as energy storage systems including battery, super conducting energy storage systems.

Proposed four port full bridge converter: Figure 1 shows overall block diagram of proposed multiport isolated full bridge dc-dc converter .With full bridge multiport converter system the proposed converter can operate with the presence of either of input. New our port full bridge isolated dc-dc converter combining photovoltaic power generation, Optimal Scheduling Based on Instance Niche for Channel Assignment in Ad-Hoc Network permanent magnet synchronous generator based wind energy system and energy storage device like battery is implemented for reliable dc power supply. PV is modeled using its single diode equivalent circuit and mathematical model of its characteristic equations. Perturb and observe algorithm is employed to extract maximum power from photo voltaic source. Permanent magnet synchronous generator based wind energy system is used as one more input to multiport system. In wind side a power factor corrected cuk converter issued. Figure 2 shows the circuit diagram of proposed four port full bridge multi port dc-dc converter. From the circuit diagram we can inference that if only wind source is available circuit operation is cuk converter. Similarly if only photovoltaic source is available in the absence of wind generation, circuit operation is

like sepic converter. Battery is used as another source of the proposed converter which makes the four port converter more reliable. THD of the proposed converter is very less in the range of two percent. Boosted dc voltage from pv and wind side converter is fed to full bridge dc to ac converter. Then it is fed to isolation and boost transformer followed by Design of a Single Input Fuzzy Logic Controller Based SVC for Dynamic Performance Enhancement of Power Systems a rectifier to make it suitable for dc applications. Since this is an isolated converter load side disturbances does not affect the performance of the converter^[8], design of a Single Input Fuzzy Logic Controller Based SVC for Dynamic Performance Enhancement of Power Systems.



Figure 1: Block Diagram of proposed multi port converter



Figure 2: Circuit Diagram of proposed multi port converter

SIMULATION RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

The proposed four port full bridge isolated dc-dc converter combining PV, PMSG wind and battery is simulated in MATLAB/SIMULINK software and the results are presented in this section. Figure 3 shows simulation circuit diagram of proposed multiport converter implemented in MATLAB software. Figure 4 to 8 shows the performance of proposed multiport dc-dc converter output load voltage of the converter, PV response, PMSG wind response and THD of the converter.



Figure 3: Simulation circuit in MATLAB of proposed multiport converter



Figure 4: Performance of four port full bridge dc-dc converter



Figure7: Four port full bridge dc-dc converter voltage



Figure 8: THD of proposed converter

CONCLUSION

This paper presented a four port full bridge isolated dc-dc converter combining photovoltaic power generation, permanent magnet synchronous generator based wind energy system and energy storage device like battery. The converter is designed in order to show high performance compared to conventional multiport converters. A power factor correction cuk converter is used for voltage boosting and power quality enhancement of wind side converter. Sepic based converter is applied for photovoltaic generation side and a isolation transformer unit is added at output to decrease THD of the converter by operating it at nominal frequency. A full bridge dc to ac converter is used before isolation transformer and a full bridge rectifier is added at the output for DC microgrid applications. The proposed four ports full bridge isolated dc-dc converter combining PV, PMSG wind and battery is simulated in MATLAB/SIMULINK software and the results verify the high voltage boosting of the converter, low THD of the converter, high power factor improvement.

Ethical Clearance: AMET University

Source of Funding: self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

REFERENCES

 N. Zhang, D. Sutanto and K. M. Muttaqi, "A fourport DC-DC converter to integrate energy storage system and solar PV to supply the grid and local load demand," 2015 Australasian Universities Power Engineering Conference (AUPEC), Wollongong, NSW, 2015, pp. 1-6.

- W. Cai, L. Jiang, B. Liu, S. Duan and C. Zou, "A Power Decoupling Method Based on Four-Switch Three-Port DC/DC/AC Converter in DC Microgrid," in *IEEE Transactions on Industry Applications*, vol. 51, no. 1, pp. 336-343, Jan.-Feb. 2015.
- T. K. Santhosh and C. Govindaraju, "Simulation and analysis of a four port DC/DC converter for Hybrid Electric Vehicle," 2014 POWER AND ENERGY SYSTEMS: TOWARDS SUSTAINABLE ENERGY, Bangalore, 2014, pp. 1-5.
- 4. B. J. D. Vermulst, J. L. Duarte, E. A. Lomonova and K. G. E. Wijnands, "Scalable multi-port active-bridge converters: Modeling and optimized control," in *IET Power Electronics*, vol. 10, no. 1, pp. 80-91, 1 20 2017.
- S. Agrawal and S. P. Singh, "Multi-port converter for solar powered hybrid vehicle", 2016 IEEE 43rd Photovoltaic Specialists Conference (PVSC), Portland, OR, pp. 3258-3262, 2016.
- 6. S. M. Dehghan and M. A. Ardestani, "Solar charger system with LED driver using capacitor-less multi-port converter," 2016 7th Power Electronics and Drive Systems Technologies Conference (PEDSTC), Tehran, pp. 222-227, 2016.
- Kannan, G., Subramanian, D.P. and Shankar, R.U., "Reactive power optimization using firefly algorithm", In Power Electronics and Renewable Energy Systems, Springer India. pp. 83-90, 2015.
- SUBRAMANIAN, D. D. P, "Design of a Single Input Fuzzy Logic Controller Based SVC for Dynamic Performance Enhancement of Power Systems", pp.1-12, 2014.

Image Resolution Enhancement by Using Undecimated Wavelet Decomposition

M. Suresh Kumar

Assistant Professor, Department of Physics, AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

A method of an image resolution enhancement system based on the Undecimated Wavelet Transform (UWT), for the interpolation of the high frequency sub band images from the original input images. First the edges enhancement process is done during the intermediate stages of the wavelet transform. Then the UWT is applied, for the decomposition of different sub-band from the input image. Then the interpolation process is done between the input images and the high frequency sub-band images. This high frequency sub-band is altered by using the UWT algorithm based high frequency sub-bands. Finally the Inverse UWT (IUWT) algorithm is performed to add all the sub-bands for generating the new high resolution image which is called as the enhanced high resolution image. The Peak to Signal Noise Ratio (PSNR) is found in order test out resolution enhancement method performance.

Keywords: Undecimated Wavelet Transform (UWT), high frequency sub band, IUWT

INTRODUCTION

In the field of image application there are many a types of image enhancement systems are available. Among them some of the methods are reviewed here below.

A Color image contrast enhancement system is explained in^[1]. The intensity channel is measured only for histogram calculation where the Gaussian mixture model based histogram method is employed. A technique based on depth map color image enhancement based color stereopsisis explained in ^[2] Investigation of Formazan of Benzaldehyde Compound as Corrosion Inhibitor for Preventing Mild Steel Material in Acidic Medium. The depth perception for red and blue channel is calculated and the intensity of the given RGB image is weighted.

A color image enhancement based on partial differential equation is discussed in Synthesis, growth and characterization of novel semiorganic nonlinear optical potassium boro-succinate (KBS) single crystals. A shock filter is built on single vectors of all input image and produces a selective smoothing by reducing the noise. Image enhancement based local processing is presented ^[3] for medical image processing. For color images, the RGB image is converted into HSV color

space. Then two types of enhancements are used like; non linear transformation and local processing neighborhood pixels are used to the luminance channel only for image enhancement.

An approach for virtual histogram based on color image enhancement is explained ^[4-5] for getting the clear image. In this the given RGB image is changed into YCbCr color space, where the global and local processing takes place on chrominance and luminance components. Dynamic histogram equalization based brightness preserving based color image enhancement technique is explained in ^[6].Here the RGB color space is changed into HSI and only the intensity channel is selected and processed.

METHODOLOGY

The proposed methodology of this paper is generally based on the image enhancement by means of the UWT decomposition algorithm and the images are enhanced by means of the IUWT process. The framework of our image enhancement method is as shown in Figure 1.

UWT Decomposition: The first step of our system is that the input images are decomposed by means of the UWT decomposition algorithm. The decomposition is done by means of separating the images into four sub

bands namely LL, LH, HL, HH sub bands. That is the UWT will start to enhance the images by decomposing it by different layers of sub bands as same as the DWT decomposition. Find the satellite image using KNN and decision tree ^[7] for getting the clear space image. More number of comprehensive features is obtained from the decomposed image by using the UWT method. The main purpose in the undecimated wavelet transform is that there is no decimation occurs.



Figure 1: Block diagram of our proposed Image Enhancement System

INVERSE UWT (IUWT) ENHANCEMENT

From the different layers of sub bands obtained only the high frequency sub bands are processed here. The undecimated wavelet transform eliminates both the down and up sampling process during the forward and the inverse wavelet transform. From this up sampling the high frequency sub bands can easily process by means if interpolation method where the sub band images will be combined together to form the enhanced information of all the three higher frequency sub bands. Image Super Resolution Using Wavelet Transformation [8] based on Genetic Algorithm for efficient image processing.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

The proposed enhancement technique is tested using the various satellite images in order evaluate the performances of our system. The following Figure 2 shows that the low-resolution input satellite images and it decomposed sub-band images by means of UWT method and the enhanced image by means of the interpolation using IUWT. From the resultant output images we can understand that that satellite images are enhanced by using our resolution enhancement method.







Figure 2: (a) Input Low-resolution satellite image (b) UWT decomposition output (c) Enhanced Output image by interpolation

CONCLUSION

An image resolution enhancement method based on the interpolation of high frequency sub-bands from the original input images by means of the UWT algorithm is discussed in this paper. The method is been implemented and tested with some well-known benchmark images available publically. Then the PSNR calculation method is used evaluate and analyze the performance of our proposed image resolution enhancement method. The resultant PSNR value obtained by our enhancement method is of 7.26 dB. Our satellite image resolution enhancement method will be very useful than many other enhancement method available previously.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

REFERENCE

- Jung, S.W. "Image Contrast Enhancement Using Color and Depth Histograms", IEEE Signal Processing Letters, Vol.21, No. 4, pp.382-385, 2014.
- Jung, S.W. and Ko, S.J. "Depth map based image enhancement using color stereopsis", IEEE Signal Processing Letters, Vol.19, No.5, pp.303-306, 2012.
- Bettahar, S., Stambouli, A. B., Lambert, P. and Benoit, A. "PDE-Based Enhancement of Color Images in RGB Space", IEEE Transactions on Image Processing, Vol.21, No.5, pp. 2500-2512, 2012.

- 4. Ghimire, D. and Lee, J. "Nonlinear transfer function-based local approach for color image enhancement", IEEE Transactions on consumer electronics, Vol.57, No.2, pp.858-865, 2011.
- Xu, Z., Wu, H.R., Yu, X. and Qiu, B. "Colour image enhancement by virtual histogram approach", IEEE Transactions on Consumer Electronics, Vol.56, No.2, pp. 704-712, 2010.
- Kong, N.S.P. and Ibrahim, H. "Color image enhancement using brightness preserving dynamic histogram equalization", IEEE Transactions on Consumer Electronics, Vol.54, No.4,pp. 1962-1968, 2008.
- Upadhyay, A., Shetty, A., Singh, S.K. and Siddiqui, Z., "Land use and land cover classification of LISS-III satellite image using KNN and decision tree", In Computing for Sustainable Global Development (INDIACom), 2016 3rd International Conference on IEEE, pp. 1277-1280. 2016
- Panda, S.S. and Jena, G., "Image Super Resolution Using Wavelet Transformation Based Genetic Algorithm. In Computational Intelligence in Data Mining", Springer India, Volume 2, pp. 355-361, 2016.
- S. Alexander, "A Review of Different Multipliers in Digital Circuits", International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research, Vol. 4, No. 1, 2012.
- J. Aarthi, "Design of an Advanced Encryption Standard (AES) Based Rijindael Algorithm", International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research, Vol. 6, No.1, 2014.
Man Overboard Monitoring system in Automatic Identification and Data Capture (AIDC)

Capt. Yeshwanth Raj

Professor, Department of Nautical Science, AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

This framework will involve wrist groups which will be allocated to all team individuals on board deliver with the novel assigned ID code. There will be sensors set on principle deck and zones inclined to Man Overboard Situation, accordingly if a man crosses this line of control and is out of range it will trigger a caution in the extension. Therefore showing a conceivable man over the edge circumstance and extraordinarily recognizing the group part who's is the casualty. Radio-frequency identification (RFID) makes use of electromagnetic fields to recognize and track labels connected to objects. The labels contain electronically put away data. Inactive tags collect signal strength from close-by RFID readers examining radio waves. Energetic labels have a nearby power source work at particular meters from the RFID reader. Not at all like a standardized identification, there is no need to have a tag in viewable range of reader, so it might be inserted in the followed problem. RFID is one method for Automatic Identification and Data Capture (AIDC).

Keywords: MAB, AIDC, safety standards, emergency responders, marine communications

INTRODUCTION

It can happen rapidly: a slip on a smooth deck; inclining too far without a handhold; a flashing loss of balance; and abruptly the ocean has wrapped its bone chilling fingers around another casualty^[1-3]. Whenever of year most BC seaside waters are shockingly cool, and a light hearted trip on a sunny day can all of a sudden turn into a battle for survival [4]. Unmistakably, an over the edge boater on a performance outing, or one whose fall went in secret, is stuck in an unfortunate situation surely ^[5]. Be that as it may, the measurements disclose to us that regardless of the possibility that assistance is near hand, a fall into icy water can be deadly. Witnesses regularly report... "I don't see how it happened. He went down so quick and never came up again." Here's the way it can happen and what you can do about it. Man Overboard: Are Current Standards Sufficient to "Rescue" the Injured Seafarer [6] it was accepted that hypothermia was the instrument. Subsequently, any frosty, wet dead body was accepted to have passed on of hypothermia [7]. In this system is mainly to eliminate the need of a PC and to develop the system probably to reduce the cost. The smart phones create many opportunities to improve health monitoring and many technologies are developed every year with large scale adoption. The system was developed to monitor the non-invasive signs such as temperature, blood pressure, heart rate, and to detect smoke in atmosphere the gas sensor is used and if the patient fallen down to detect fall detection accelerometer. The proposed system consists of an Arduino controller, GSM 900A, android application^[8].

Proposed System: Icy water diverts warm from the body 25 times speedier than demeanour of a similar temperature and accordingly, the body center instantly starts to lose warmth to the outside condition. At to start with, the body tries to produce more warmth by shuddering, however this is insufficient to counterbalance the loss of warmth to the water. Inside 20 to 30 minutes, contingent upon water temperature, body center temperature drops to underneath 35° C (95° F) psychological working and judgment wind up plainly influenced. This cooling, if not checked, prompts bewilderment, obviousness and in the end passing. Figure 1 explores the system architecture of automatic identification and data capture.



Figure 1: system architecture of automatic identification and data capture

A person's reaction to icy water will shift contingent upon various elements including dress, measure of muscle to fat quotients and movement, yet the enduring decrease in center temperature will proceed until after the individual is expelled from the water. Many books and sites contain diagrams in light of expected survival times without defensive apparel in different temperatures of water. These tables are helpful in anticipating most extreme survival times. Notwithstanding, we have all known about strange instances of long-term survival in chilly water—a long ways past as far as possible proposed by the table. The table essentially demonstrates a normal of expected survival times, accepting a casualty doesn't capitulate to different strengths meanwhile.

For over two decades, open security programs that concentrated on systems for diminishing warmth misfortune in chilly water were second just to those that advanced the wearing of life coats or individual buoyancy gadgets. Boaters were prompted they could expand survival time by hoisting a part of the body out of the water onto skimming destruction. Each square inch of body surface expelled from the water will incrementally amplify the cooling time, despite the fact that the air might be frosty and a wind blowing. On the other hand warm misfortune can be diminished by embracing the H.E.L.P. (warm escape decreasing stance) position, or by clustering near others to diminish warm misfortune. While these systems are exceptionally helpful, they don't consider all variables.

By the 1990's the insights gathered by the US Coast Guard and the Canadian Red Cross, among others, were recounting a story that was no longer conceivable to disregard. It worked out that disregarding the consideration paid to hypothermia over past decades, suffocating kept on being a noteworthy reason for death. We had been more right than we understood a very long while prior. Most casualties of frosty water drenching really kick the bucket of suffocating, not hypothermia—and many suffocating casualties were near wellbeing when they passed on. For example, the Canadian Safe Boating Council/Smart Risk Study demonstrated that in the vicinity of 1991 and 2000, 41% of the individuals who suffocated while sculling were inside 10 meters of shore at the time. An extra 22% were inside 10 to 15 meters of shore. A British review from 1977 demonstrated that 55% of untamed water drowning happened inside 3 meters of wellbeing!!! Also, 66% of suffocating casualties were solid swimmers.

Obviously some system was grinding away that kept these casualties from having the capacity to help them. The instruments are physiological and neurological stun brought on by sudden drenching in frosty water, and the practical handicap caused by the cooling of the muscles of the appendages not the body center.

DISCUSSION

Inquiry and Rescue teams found the most widely recognized harm found in survivors of coldwater drenching was hypothermia; recuperated bodies demonstrated a huge center temperature drop, predictable with the possibility of hypothermia. Presentation to cool water was obviously the reason for death; it was accepted that hypothermia was the instrument. Therefore, any frosty, wet dead body was accepted to have kicked the bucket of hypothermia; Regardless of the possibility that the casualty had passed on after under 20 minutes; And despite the fact that it is inconceivable for a casualty to wind up plainly hypothermic in less than 20 to 30 minutes inundation in chilly water.

CONCLUSION

As a group we had been focused on hypothermia as a reason for death. Inquiry and Rescue teams found the most widely recognized harm found in survivors of coldwater drenching was hypothermia; Recuperated bodies demonstrated a huge center temperature drop, predictable with the possibility of hypothermia. Presentation to cool water was obviously the reason for death; it was accepted that hypothermia was the instrument. Therefore, any frosty, wet dead body was accepted to have kicked the bucket of hypothermia; Regardless of the possibility that the casualty had passed on after under 20 minutes; And despite the fact that it is inconceivable for a casualty to wind up plainly hypothermic in less than 20 to 30 minutes inundation in chilly water. Indeed, even in ice water, it takes over 20 minutes to cool the body center underneath 35° C (95° F).

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

REFERENCE

- K. E. Laws and J. D. Paduan, "A system trade model for the monitoring of coastal vessels using HF surface wave radar and ship automatic identification systems (AIS)", 2010.
- 2. J. D. Paduan, et al, "Monitoring Coastal Vessels for Environmental Applications: Application of Kalman Filtering", 2011.
- 3. Sethuramalingam, T.K., Nagaraj, B., 2015. A soft computing approach on ship trajectory

control for marine applications, ARPN Journal of Engineering and Applied Sciences, 10(9), pp. 4281-4286.

- 4. A. Dzvonkovskaya, et al, "Low power high frequency surface wave radar application for ship detection and tracking", 2008.
- 5. R. O. Schmidt, "A Signal Subspace Approach to Multiple Emitter Location and Spectral Estimation", 1981.
- X. Mao, X. Liu, T. Feng and K. Chen, "A communication protocol of man overboard system based on BeiDou," *17th International IEEE Conference on Intelligent Transportation Systems (ITSC)*, Qingdao, 2014, pp. 1910-1911.
- 7. P. Mushkat, "Man Overboard: Are Current Standards Sufficient to "Rescue" the Injured Seafarer?," *OCEANS* '87, Halifax, NS, Canada, 1987, pp. 830-835.
- 8. Yuvaraju.M, Divya.D, Abirami.A "Android Application Based Live Health Care Monitoring System", *International journal of MC Square scientific research*, vol.9, no.1, 2017, pp. 163-170

Cascade and Reliquefaction Framework on Ethylene Bearer

Capt. Yeshwanth Raj

Professor, Department of Nautical Science, AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

These compressors are utilized chiefly in house hold applications however present day rehearse sees their utilization in payload refrigeration. A minor departure from this is the multi cutting edge sort where the rotor has openings cut in it, fitted to which are spring stacked edges. On the other hand the sharp edges may depend on outward constrain. Both these sorts, when the compressor is halted the fixing weight and oil film are broken and in this way the suction and release are normal. This lessens beginning burdens however requires a suction non return valve to be fitted. Where these are fitted to vast refrigeration frameworks it is conceivable to utilize variable speed thermistor controlled electric engines. In this way the compressor can keep running at ideal transformation to keep up plant proficiency.

Keywords: compressors, thermistor, electric motor, condensor, thermodynamic analysis

INTRODUCTION

For marine utilize outward compressors are discovered just on cooling obligations, as they are not sufficiently adaptable for the scope of working conditions essential for freight operations^[1]. However some change of limit is required notwithstanding for aerating and cooling obligations, and one of the most ideal methods for diminishing limit is by the utilization of flexible gulf control valves ^[2]. Different strategies incorporate utilization of a damper valve in the suction pipe, speed variety, or "hot gas sidestep" which includes a bit of the release gas from the compressor being driven straightforwardly to the evaporator, bypassing the condenser ^[3]. Thermodynamic analysis of an ecofriendly alternative new refrigerant (mixture of R744 and R290) was proposed and performed with five refrigerants such as R407c, R408a, R410a, R404a, and R417a, which are in the higher temperature circuits of a cascade refrigeration system ^[6]. Removal of Methylene Blue from Waste Water using activated carbon prepared from activated carbon adsorbent for the removal of methylene process is completed from blue dye from aqueous ^[7]. It is also capable of sensing fire breakout in the area and weight of the gas in order to provide real time monitoring and alert over Internet. If an abnormal condition is detected, the device sends an alert to the smartphone app of the user and also generates an alert e-mail to other authorities^[8].

COMPRESSOR

On the off chance that the limit control is an accurately built programmed framework, it will dependably keep the compressor with in an attractive range. In the event that limit control is manual at that point mind must be taken not to set the control at excessively incredible a deviation from the plan ideal. On the off chance that this is not done there is a plausibility of slowing down of the cutting edges of the compressor with resulting surging or vibration ^[4]. The system is utilized for little household Refrigerators, AC units, Packaged AC Units for Control Room AC and Mess Room AC. They are totally fixed units. No support or repair is conceivable without cut open the compressor packaging ^[5]. Figure:1 explores the compressor types in details.



Figure 1: Compressor types

As shown in Figure 2 reliquefaction system utilized as a part of Reefer Container Machinery. Electric Motor

is inside the compressor packaging. Engine windings are cooled by refrigerant disregarding the windings. It can

be expelled for repair and upkeep in the wake of opening the end cover. Indeed, even compressor upkeep



Figure 2: Reliquefaction Process

Compressors are utilized as a part of payload frameworks to pack vapour for pressurization and liquefaction. The compressor tightens the refrigerant vapour, raising its weight, and drives it into the loops outwardly of the icebox. The compressor is the segment at the core of the refrigerant circuit as shown in Figure 3. It has the capacity of coursing, refrigerant inside the circuit, attracting it as a gas from the evaporator and after that packing it and conveying it at higher weight to the condenser.



Figure 3: Core of the Refrigerant Circuit

Amid the pressure stroke of a responding machine, the gas winds up noticeably more blazing and a portion of the oil on the chamber divider will go out with the release gas. To lessen the measure of this oil which will be conveyed the circuit, an oil separator is every now and again fitted in the release line. The hot entering gas is made to encroach on a plate, or may enter a drum digressively to lose a significant part of the oil at first glance by outward compel. Somewhere in the range of 95 to 98% of the entrained oil might be isolated from the hot gas and tumble to the base of the drum, and can be come back to the crankcase. The oil return line will be controlled by a buoy valve, or may have a drain opening. In either case, this metering gadget must be moved down by a solenoid valve to give tight close off when the compressor stops, since the separator is at release weight and the oil sump at suction

DISCUSSION

At the point when the vapor refrigerant is compacted and conveyed from the compressor at high weight and temperature it is common for the high weight refrigerant vapor to extend some crankcase oil from the compressor alongside it. This oil is destructive in the event that it comes to the evaporator curls. Thus the oil and gas must be isolated, preceding the gas going into the condenser.

CONCLUSION

This gadget is fitted on the release line from the compressor. At the point when the vapor refrigerant is compacted and conveyed from the compressor at high weight and temperature it is common for the high weight refrigerant vapor to extend some crankcase oil from the compressor alongside it. This oil is destructive in the event that it comes to the evaporator curls. Thus the oil and gas must be isolated, preceding the gas going into the condenser. This partition is done in an oil separator, which is a protected compartment containing confounds to isolate the oil and vapor, a buoy controlled needle valve which opens consequently once the oil level achieves a specific level and returns the oil back to the compressor crankcase and the vapor is sent to the condenser for liquefaction.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

REFERENCE

- 1. Stewart, "Studies of managerial jobs and behavior:The way forward", Journal of Management Studies, 1989.
- 2. Martin, "Searching for commontrends: Understanding the multiple effects of diversity inorganizational groups", 1996.
- March, "On Leadership", Blackwell Publishing, Cambridge, 2005.
- Day et.al, "Leadership development: A review in context", Leadership Quarterly, 2000.
- International Chamber of Shipping. Bridge ProceduresGuide, Marisec Publications, 1998.
- Kumar, S.S., Sivaram, A.R. and Rajavel, R., "Thermodynamic Analysis of a Cascade Refrigeration System with R744/R290 Mixtures" Indian Journal of Science and Technology, 8(36),2015.
- Karthik, R., Muthezhilan, R., Jaffar Hussain, A., Ramalingam, K. and Rekha, V., "Effective removal of Methylene Blue dye from water using three different low-cost adsorbents", *Desalination* and Water Treatment, 57(23), pp.10626-10631.
- Babuprasanth.V, "Cloud Connected Smart Gas Leakage Detection and Safety Precaution System", International journal of MC Square scientific research 6(1), 2014, pp.18-24.

Web of-Things Devices Based on Dns Name Auto Pattern In Ipv4 System Using Dnsnav4

J.Brindha¹, V. Vijayakumar²

¹Research Scholar, Information Technology, AMET University, Chennai. Tamilnadu, India; ²Professor, School of Computer science & Engineering, VIT University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

This paper proposes a Space Name Framework (DNS) Name Auto configuration called DNSNAv4 for Web of-Things (IoT) Gadgets in Web Convention (IP) rendition 4 (IPv4). The manual setup of space names of gadgets may be an awkward weight for clients as the quantity of gadgets increments. A heritage plot called DNS Name Autoconfiguration (DNSNA) for IPv6 systems can be utilised to enrol DNS names of IPv6 IoT gadgets naturally into a DNS framework. In any case, the heritage conspires called DNSNA is not appropriate in the present systems because the more significant part of operations in the Web is set up for IPv4. In this paper, we propose DNSNAv4 to bolster appropriate usefulness to give the inheritance a chance to plan of DNSNA give DNS naming administrations to IoT gadgets in the IPv4 condition. In DNSNAv4, an IoT gadget can enrol gadgets by interfacing with a dynamic host arrangement convention (DHCP) server so that the devices can enlist their DNS names and the comparing IPv4 addresses into a DNS server through a DHCP server. Subsequently, with the standard convention of DHCP, DNSNAv4 can give clients simple DNS name auto-configuration of their IoT gadgets in the IPv4 condition.

Keyword: Web of Things, IPV4, IPV6, DSR Protocol, Cryptographic Algorithm, DNS, throughput

INTRODUCTION

The Web of things (IoT) is the system of physical gadgets, vehicles, building frameworks, and different installed gadgets with hardware, programming, sensors, and actuators that empower these articles to gather and trade information. As of late, the IoT has turned out to be one of the most blazing examination fields. As per Gartner, the quantity of IoT gadgets is required to increment by right around 26 billion units by 2020. By countless, it is wasteful to physically arrange their area names in the Space Name Framework (DNS), which enables DNS servers to interpret between space names and Web Convention (IP) addresses. Lee et al. proposed a DNS Name Auto setup (DNSNA) plot for IoT gadgets. In light of this, DNSNA has been intended to give a wide range of IoT gadgets with a proficient DNS naming administration. Be that as it may, the present web is set up for IPv4 systemsBee inspired agent based routing protocol-primary user.

To change web from IPv4 to IPv6, it takes a great deal of cost, for example, cash and times something to that effect. Plainly, we ought to utilize IPv6 systems lines later on however it can't at this moment. Indeed, we can utilize IPv6 arrange in the IPv4 organize condition through prevention of Co-operative Black Hole attack in Manet on DSR protocol using Cryptographic Algorithm, for example, burrowing and address interpretation. Be that as it may, it is a wasteful technique because an innovation to interface IPv4 and IPv6 has more overhead superior to anything the web works as unadulterated IPv6 systems. That is the reason DNSNA is hard to be connected to the right now organizing framework.

Related Work: The framework described that internet of things has a tremendous scope in the point of view of individual and organization¹. Path link is same for DNSNA and mDNS from client to a selected node, and it consumes one milli-watt per message². Gateway is a node to send and receive the packets at the same time it validates the DNS name from DNS name server. Local system administrators have restriction to access the configuration where preferred³. With the help of length field in RDNSS and DNSSL, the validity of DNS is checked ⁴. The techniques produce hostname of FQDN which includes suffix or prefix to the portion of FQDN⁵. When a request from DNS UPDATE is sent to DHCP server, it deletes all PTR RR details of the client IP address by submitting the requests. The survey shows that communication between SU will get delay by lowering the PU active period ^[6]. If some PU loses its activity means it will undertake by co-operative PU which leads SUs longer time. Dynamic Source Routing Protocol is a reactive routing protocol and is called an on-demand routing protocol⁷. The Throughput is defined as the total number of packets delivered per second over the entire time. The duplicity is prevented by audit service outsourcing method^[8]. The detection time is reduced by a periodic verification method, and it is implemented. Filtered Wall (FW) is preferred to filter the unwanted materials form OSN client [9]. The goal of the proposed method is to provide flexible substances by using content filtering for OSN's.

PROPOSED SYSTEM

Since the most recent switches likewise work as DHCPv4 servers, we expect that all switches and DHCPv4 servers utilized as a part of this paper are a similar gear. Initial, an IoT gadget asks for an IPv4 deliver to the DHCPv4 server in the subnet. The DHCPv4 server sends data with an IPv4 address and through a DNSSL choice of DHCP which is DNS addition data (e.g., home) The IoT gadget creates a DNS name for DNS benefit when the IoT gadget gets the answer message if it is legitimate. After the IoT gadget produces its DNS name, IoT gadget sends a demand message to enrol the DNS name. At that point, the DHCPv4 server checks the DNS name on the off chance that it is legitimate or not, when the DHCPv4 server gets a demand message going to enlist. On the off chance that the message is authentic, DHCPv4 server refreshes the comparing DNS name through DHCP. Finally, all configuration was done, a user can get a DNS name list and remote-control IoT devices through own mobile device (e.g., Smartphone, tablet PC). But, if the message is not valid or the DNS name is duplicate DHCP does not specifically provide resolution about this problem.

RESULT AND DISCUSSION

Deploying nodes within the system and on the gateway, with control technologies, IPV4 network endpoints have some limitation. This process can be taken place at Layer 3 and Layer 4 in Figure 1.



Figure 1: Packets throughput during DNS and DNSNA using IPv4

Based on the number of stacks in the protocol, the network connection becomes more complicated. Access Control Lists permits the authorized hosts to send and receive the packets at the IP layer. On the designer side, a routing header is included through a suitable operating system by the network designer. When the operating system forwards packets with routing header then at the end point it is configured to filter the header on accessing location.

CONCLUSION

In this paper, we propose a DNS Name Auto course of action (DNSNAv4) for DNS naming organizations in Web of Things contraptions in IPv4 sort out circumstances. DNSNAv4 goes for giving a capable DNS name auto setup advantage for IoT devices with minimum human intercession. For the straightforward execution of DNS name auto arrangement, DNSNAv4 uses the Dynamic Host Setup Tradition (DHCP) that is a standard tradition for the framework parameter auto plan, for instance, IP address apportioning, recursive DNS server areas, and DNS postfix space names. Like this, with DNSNAv4, customers can go without quite a bit of extending plays the DNS name enlistment of their IoT contraptions. We assume that our DNSNAv4 is a promising approach for the supportive IoT DNS naming organizations in the IPv4 masterminds conditions. As future work, we will ask about on the growth of the DHCP for organization disclosure in DNSNAv4. We will similarly consider the security issues of DNSNAv4.

Ethical Clearance: AMET University

Source of Funding: self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

REFERENCES

- **1.** Gartner, Inc., "Gartner Says the Internet of Things Installed Base WillGrow to 26 Billion Units by 2020".
- Sejun Lee and Jameson (Paul) Jeong and JungSoo Park, "DNSNA: DNSName Auto configuration for Internet of Things Devices," in Proceedings of the 18th International Conference on Advanced Communication Technology (ICACT), 2016.
- 3. R. Droms, "Dynamic Host Configuration Protocol," IETF RFC 2132, 1997.
- Jeong, J., Park, S., Beloeil, L., & Madanapalli, S. (2010). IPv6 router advertisement options for DNS configuration (No. RFC 6106).
- Stapp, M. and Volz, B., 2006. Resolution of fully qualified domain name (FQDN) conflicts among dynamic host configuration protocol (DHCP) clients." IETF RFC 4703, 2006.

- Palanisamy, R., Mathivanan, V., 2017. Bee inspired agent based routing protocol-primary user (biabrp-pu), ARPN Journal of Engineering and Applied Sciences, 12(3), pp. 696-703.
- Vennila, G., Arivazhagan, D., &Manickasankari, N. (2014). Prevention of Co-operative Black Hole attack in Manet on DSR protocol using Cryptographic Algorithm. International Journal of Engineering and Technology (IJET), 6(5), 2401.
- Gyan Prakash., Vyas, B., & Kethu, V. R. Secure & Efficient Audit Service Outsourcing for Data Integrity In Clouds. *International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research*, 2014, 6(1), PP. 5-60.
- Gyan Prakash, Saurav, N., & Kethu, V. R., "An Effective Undesired Content Filtration and Predictions Framework in Online Social Network" *International Journal of Advances in Signal And Image Sciences*, 2(2), pp. 1-8, 2016.

An Introduction to the Use of Synthetic Aperture Radar (SAR) To Detect Marine Oil Spills

M. B. Kannan

Professor, Department of Marine Engineering, AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

This paper discusses the use of remote sensing devices like satellite mounted space borne radar (SAR) to detect oil pollution in the oceans and waterways. The principle of the radar, how imaging is done in the real and synthetic aperture radars, and its superiority as a remote sensor is described. In this paper the oil spills detection, the factors that affect the detection are explained, along with photographs of radar images. The methods currently used to discriminate between actual oil slicks and look-alikes caused by natural phenomenon are briefly mentioned. The importance of utilizing the SAR images with updated technology is stressed to prevent pollution and enable oil spill response personnel to act swiftly and efficiently to protect the world's oceans and coastlines if a spill occurred.

Keywords: Oil spills, radar principle, Doppler beam sharpening, synthetic aperture radar, SAR image processing.

INTRODUCTION

Marine life, land animals and humans all are affected by the Oil spills. The main reason for the oil spill is emptying their bilge tanks and cargo oil tank washings before entering port or after leaving port. Large area oil spills result from tanker ruptures or collisions with reefs, rocky shoals, or other ships it is explained in^[1].

Annually, 48% of the oil pollution in the oceans is fuels and 29% are crude oil. Tanker accidents contribute with only 5% of all pollution entering into the sea is explained in ^[2]. After analysing the satellite images it is found that the large amount of oil spill is detected compared to the reports from that ship accidents. According to the European Space Agency, 45% of the oil pollution comes from operative discharges from ships^[3].

The frequent oil spills can be a much greater threat to the marine environment and the ecosystem compared to the oil spill accidents like the Prestige tanker carrying 77,000 ton of fuel oil at (Galice, northwest coast of Spain in 2002)^[4].

This paper also referred the application of multi frequency airborne electromagnetic to iron ore exploration ^[8]. High resolution seismic imager of palaeo channels, near West Wyalong ^[9]. Growth and Characterization of Organic Based Marine Dye NLO Material: 7-Bromo-6-chloro-3-[3-[(2R, 3S)-3-hydroxy-2-piperidyl]-2-oxopropyl]-4(3H)-quinazolinone^[5].

The Oil Company or shipping operator involved is the responsible for setting up emergency evaluation and employing remediating measures to minimize the extent of a spill. If they do not have the resources, the government regulatory agencies responsible, in all spills, the government agencies play a key role in ensuring the environmental protection laws are being met it is explained in^[6].

To control the effects of oil spill and to clean-up the area, some factors have to be identified they are:

- Location of the oil spill
- Size of the oil spill
- Wind and wave information for predicting the direction of oil movement.

These can be done by remote sensing that has capability of observing events. Remote sensing devices used include the use of thermal infrared imaging, infrared video and photography from airborne platforms, airborne and space-borne optical sensors, airborne laser fluouro sensors, as well as airborne and space borne SAR. Satellite imagery is acquired by recording radiation reflected back to space using a variety of space-borne sensors^[7-8].

METHODOLOGY

RADAR-Radio Detection and Ranging: In the radars the electromagnetic waves are used to measure the distance between the ship and the obstacles. The electromagnetic wave travels in the speed of the light so the distance is measured very quickly. The radar transmits the electromagnetic waves and receives it, after it is reflected by the obstacles. The time taken to receive the reflected waves is measured and used to calculate the distance. Figure 1 expresses the RADAR - radio detection and ranging. The Block Diagram of RADAR - Radio Detection and Ranging is explained in Figure 2.

R = 1/2ct

R-Range,

t – Time,

c - Speed of light in vacuum.

Radar Principle



What does the Radar measure ?

· Radar reflectivity (backscattered signal) of targets as a function of their position



Figure 1: Workflow of RADAR - Radio Detection and Ranging

The factor ¹/₂ accounts for the fact that the radar signal actually travelled twice the distance measured: first from the radar to the object and then from the object to the radar^[10].



Basic Radar Block Diagram

Radar Measurement Principle



· Received echo signal (back-scattered signal of imaged object):



Figure 2: Block Diagram of RADAR - Radio Detection and Ranging

Superiority of radar: Radars also called as active remote-sensing instruments because they provide their own signals to detect the presence of objects and they can work during day or night. The waves from the radar are not deflected by the rain and cloud so the output image from the radar is clear. So it can be operated at the all weather conditions. For these reasons, radars are used in all-weather instruments.

Imaging: Remote-sensing radars such as Syntheticaperture radar (SAR) give high-resolution images of surfaces for a few tens of meters. Some post-processing techniques are used to get the geophysical information from these high-resolution images obtained from the radars. The radars are classified into two types based on the mechanisms by which radars produce images; they are real aperture and synthetic aperture radars.

Radar imaging explained: When the aircraft or satellite moves along the straight path, the stripes like radar images are taken. These strips are called as tracks or swaths.



SAR Basic Principle

Figure 3: Basic Principle of Synthetic-Aperture Radar (SAR)

To separate objects in the cross-track direction and the along-track direction within a radar image, two methods is to be implemented. Figure 3 explains the basic principle of Synthetic-Aperture Radar (SAR) The range direction, also known as the cross-track direction in radar imaging; it is the direction normal to the direction of imaging platform is moving. In this direction, based on the time delay on the radar signals and the back-scattered from the surfaces of the object the radar echoes are separated. This is true for both synthetic aperture and real aperture radar images.

The azimuth direction, also known as the alongtrack direction, is the direction parallel to the movement of the imaging platform. The angular size or the Doppler history is used to separate surface pixels in the alongtrack dimension in the radar images.

Using the Doppler history and time delay results, the image with the high resolution is obtained by the SAR no matter the surface distance is shorter or longer. This advantage makes the high resolution space born SAR images without large size antenna.

One side of the flight track an antenna of imaging radar is fixed to illuminate the surface. The above figure shows the antenna has a fan beam to illuminate the elliptical surface. The illuminated surface is called as the image swath. The radar transmits short effective pulse of waves to the illumination beam (see Fig. above); the echoes from the longer distance will take longer time to receive. In summary, to achieve along-track resolution real aperture radar uses the same imaging mechanism as passive imaging systems.

Synthetic aperture radar (SAR): This is a particular functioning of a radar system that utilizes the motion of the radar platform and specialized signal processing to give high-resolution images. Two targets at various along-track positions will be at variable angles relative to the aircraft velocity, resulting in various Doppler frequencies. The Doppler Effect is the well-known phenomenon that makes a change in the pitch of a car horn as it travels past a not moving observer. Using this effect, targets can be split in the along-track way on the basis of their different Doppler frequencies. This technique was originally known as SAR (synthetic aperture radar).

Synthetic Aperture: A SAR is imaging radar mounted on a moving platform. It works similar to conventional radar, In the case of Synthetic Aperture Radar the consecutive time of transmission/reflection due to the platform movement translates into different positions. Figure 4 express the principle of Synthetic Aperture



Figure 4: the principle of Synthetic Aperture

A fitting combination of the received signals allows the construction of a physical antenna length is shorter than virtual aperture. This basic attribute of SAR is giving it the property of being imaging radar. In the synthetic aperture radar the image results from processing the raw data and represents a measure of the scene reflectivity. Basics of SAR as block diagram are explained in Figure 5.



Figure 5: Basics of SAR block diagram

- 1. With a bandwidth according to the range resolution, pulse generation creates pulses
- 2. Sender amplifies the pulses and transfer it to the antenna via circulator
- 3. Receivers amplifies the output signal of antenna and applies a band pass filter
- 4. After the demodulation and Analogue to Digital conversion, the SAR processor calculates the SAR image
- 5. Arranges the operation is sequence. Particularly the time schedule.

Detection of Oil Spills by SAR: In radar images oil spills appear as dark areas because of the attenuation of the capillary waves. Bragg waves or Capillary waves are wind ripple waves with less than a few centimetres wavelength. The oil spill areas images from the SAR have the dark and high contrast compared to the surrounding. Some of the detection types are explained in recognition and tracking of moving object in underwater sonar images as in ^[11]. A few examples of SAR images of recent oil spills are given below in Figure 6.



Figure 6: Radar image of the sea surface

A super tanker outer hull was breached after hitting rocks and 70,000 tonnes of crude oil was dispersed southward under storm conditions. (February 15, 1996, Grounded near the town of Milford Haven, Wales)

This image is taken by the RADARSAT after a week oil spill. The dark areas are the areas of oil spill and areas of lighter tone directly south are, areas where the absorbers was sprayed on the oil to encourage emulsification. Image size: 100 km X 100 km, acquired by TerraSAR-X details are given Figure 7.



Figure 8: Sample output of TerraSAR-X

Factors affecting the detection of oil spills: However, dark images can also be formed due to other causes, making oil spill detection difficult. We discuss these examples below ^[7] Oil slick look-alike natural dark patches are termed. Look-alikes do include threshold wind speed areas (speed <3 m/s or >10m/s), grease ice, natural films/slicks, winds slicks (calm zones), wind sheltering by land, wind shadows behind islands, wave shadows behind land or structures, internal waves, biogenic oils, surface currents, reflections of the bottom topography in shallow waters, fresh water slicks, plumes of municipal sewage, shear zones, weed beds that calms the water just above them, rain cells, glacier flour, and whale and fish sperm etc.

Weathering: Oil discharges in the oceanic environment will immediately start to spread and dispersed by natural processes called weathering over time. The weathering processes depend on the quantity and composition properties of the spilled oil. Environmental conditions such as temperature, currents, sunlight and mixing are also important for the weathering of spilled oil.

Oil slicks are relatively thin and small in size when they are comparison with major accidental oil spills so it is difficult to find. It is therefore very important to detect an oil spill at the very instant it occurs to help spill control personnel.

The SAR "sees" only the "Bragg waves", these waves are created by many of the ocean phenomena. This is the reason why SAR images express Oil spills, Wave fields, Wind fields, Current fronts, sea ice, Internal waves and other phenomena discussed above. Hence further categorization of the dark areas as oil spills and look-alikes is therefore required.

Traditionally, the detection of dark formations constitutes detection of dark area and statistical classification methods to characterize the dark formations are oil spills or look-alike objects.

Some photographs of oil spill look-alikes are reproduced here to understand the complexities Figure 9 display the dark patches in the Marmara Sea, Turkey.



Figure 9: the dark patches in the Marmara Sea, Turkey.

RESULTS

Further classification of dark areas: As **results** of constant experimentation and research, a few modern methods of finer processing of SAR images, to distinguish between real and look-alike oil slicks are briefly outlined below.

Filtering procedure: Adaptive filtering methods are used to discriminate high contrast areas generally Gamma (7x7), Lee (7x7), Frost (7x7) and two pass filters low pass filter (5x5), median filter (3x3) are used in oil spill discrimination studies. These filters reduce the loss of information boundaries of the area.

Thresholding and Segmentation: The results of the segmentation algorithm are sensitive to the choice of similarity and area thresholds. If the neighbouring pixels from the SAR are Similar they are merged into regions. It runs iteratively to merge the resulting regions.

GLCM Analysis: Texture is a combination of regular frequency with repeated patterns. Texture analysis is the segmentation of textural features with respect to the outline of a tiny element, direction of regularity and density. In this context, GLCM (grey level co-occurrence matrices) are used as a specified texture measure.

In one study, Entropy measurements and Angular Second Moment were preferred. In this study, thresholding, Filtering, and segmentation techniques were applied and it shows that every method was relatively effective depends on the cases. Lee filter was the most effective one. Others were effective on the spreading of oil spills. It was observed that the result of texture analyses had compatible results with segmentation and thresholding techniques.

Neural networks: Recent work has shows that neural networks represent an effective tool for modelling a variety of non-linear discriminate problems. And it may be viewed as a numerical model consists of several non-linear elements called neurons. Neural networks are also used in applications of analysis of MFCC features for EEG signal classification as in^[12].

Methodology: Two neural networks are used the first NNs uses input from SAR images and gives a black and white image with captured dark formations. That seems like a group of black pixels forming dark objects. For each detected dark object a set of ten features was

calculated. And send it to the second NNs, which decides the dark image is an oil spill or not. Figure 10: expresses Flow Diagram with functional Output of proposed methodology.



Figure 10: Flow Diagram with functional Output of proposed methodology.

DISCUSSION

At the no way surveying place the emergency status of the oil spill are found by the man made effective tool and remote sensing. The operational monitoring system which is satellite based is used for real time data production of the remote sensing. This satellite based system is directly used one and also quick responsible system. The probability level of the oil and oil spill position finding are the system main requirement.

In the activities of emergency response the oil spill have critical is monitoring and detection done in the discharge of the major cases. If there are four various fundamental issues are available in this system. They are

- Damage quantity
- Monitoring

- Alarm
- Prevention

When the continuous oil spill pollution is occurs this system is implemented for detection. By this implementation the spill monitoring is developed. For the effective plan the continuous monitoring and detection improvement is important for the response.

CONCLUSION

In the defence department, oceans and fishers department, fishing and shipping industries, oil industries, chemical industries and coastal guard are the applications of this system based on the remote sensing data.

The both economically and socially are important factors for transportation overseas increment and development in the seas of spill pollution. In the eco system, the climate change of the global is damaged the system by the harmful effect of the spill pollution in the marine. The coastline protection of the slick drifts and polluted are location are detected by using the oil slick. The polluter determination is possible in the spill monitoring system which based on the satellite. And this system is also used for the precautions of the oil spill.

The problems of the marine pollution policing and monitoring are the valuable information of the spaceborne. This system is studied in this paper. For protect the marine from the pollution by the spill monitoring system development and implement.

Ethical Clearance: AMET University

Source of Funding: Nil

Conflict of Interest: Nil

REFERENCES

- 1. Alberto Madeira, Pau Prats-Iraola, Marwan Younis,"Synthetic Aperture Radar (SAR):Principles and Applications" Alberto Moreira, German Aerospace Centre (DLR)
- Gerhard Krieger, Irena Hajnsek,andKonstantinos P. Papathanassiou "A tutorial on Synthetic Aperture Radar", Microwaves and Radar Institute of the German Aerospace Center (DLR), Germany, IEEE Geoscience And Remote Sensing Magazine,2013.

- Carl E. Brown and Mervin F. Fingas, "Synthetic Aperture Radar Sensors: Viable for Marine Oil Spill Response?".
- 4. A. Akkartala, F. Sunara, "The usage of radar images in oil spill detection "
- K. Topouzelisa, V. Karathanassib, P. Pavlakisc, D. Rokosb, "Detection and discrimination between oil spills and look-alikephenomena through neural networks"
- 6. Camilla Brekkea B., Anne H.S. Solbergb "Oil spill detection by satellite remote sensing".
- Julius, P., Ananthanarayanan, P.N. and Srinivasan, V., "Investigation of Enhanced Oil Recovery (EOR) Surfactants on Clay Mixed Sandstone Reservoirs for Adsorption", Indian Journal of Science and Technology, 8(14), 2015.
- 8. Balakrishnan, J., Ekambaram, S., Sharma, S., Ramachandran, G., "Characterization of aviation

turbine fuel with spindle oil", *Journal of Chemical* and Pharmaceutical Research 4(7), pp. 3672-3675, 2012.

- Balachandran, G., Prince, M.J., "Energy efficiency and cost saving economy (pre and post war) in Libyan oil refineries", 12AIChE - 2012 AIChE Spring Meeting and 8th Global Congress on Process Safety, Conference Proceedings, 2012.
- S.Karthik, V.Annapoorani, S. Dineshkumar, "Recognition and Tracking of Moving Object in Underwater Sonar Images", *International Journal* of MC Square Scientific Research, 8(1), pp. 93-98, 2016.
- Gnana Rajesh D, "Analysis Of MFCC Features For EEG Signal Classification", *International Journal of Advances in Signal and Image Sciences*, 2(2), pp. 14-20, 2016.

Analysis of Active Semiconductor Components Effective Numerical Models of the in the Optical Communication Systems

K. Rajesh

Assistant Professor, Department of Physics, AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

Numerical modeling is an important tool for design and simulation of optical components in the optical communication systems. Signal characteristics of active devices, like distributed feedback laser and avalanche photodiode, which can be obtained from simulations, is the key for performance optical systems. Selection of appropriate numerical methods and tools leads to possibility create effective models emulating more sophisticated optical communication configurations. Sufficiently precise and time effective numerical methods are necessary to obtain characteristics compatible with real devices. Equivalent circuit models utilize sets of differential equations. The key output characteristics of the laser and avalanche photodiode are the optical power, instantaneous optical phase and electrical current at the output. Those fundamental characteristics can be utilized for determination of signal to noise ratio, impact impulse response on the bias voltage and time duration of transmitted symbol. To achieve the maximum signal to noise ratio it is necessary to suppress noise of the semiconductor laser and emit light on the maximum output power. It may be achieved when the laser lasing at the wavelength 800 nm for maximal injected current 24 mA. The 80 V reverse-bias voltages near the breakdown voltage allows maximize output electrical current, simultaneously with high bit rates around 25 Gb/s which increase impulse response of photodiode. Carefully controlling of these parameters is possible by optimization of optical communication system performance.

Keywords: Equivalent circuit model, semiconductor laser, avalanche photodiode, rate equation noise.

INTRODUCTION

The continually growing amount of transmitted data requires modelling and design of components which are utilized in the core and access optical networks. The performance of the optical networks is dependent on the active and passive optical components. In case of active optical components like optical lasers, amplifiers and photodiodes are important their signal characteristics. The time dependent quantities like optical power at the output of laser, electrical current at the output of photodiode and their noise properties are the key [1-3]. It was proposed many types of numerical methods. The first group of the numerical models is physical based models. This group provides high accuracy and excellent physical meaning of output characteristics. On the other hand, the computational speed is slow. These models are usually utilized for designing new structure types of the optical components [4-6].

The second group is equivalent circuit models. In this case the device is modeled by using of equivalent circuit models that describes its inner and output signal characteristics.^[7] Plasmon-Assisted Enhancement and Tuning of Optical Properties in β. Plasmonics described the equivalent circuit models are expressed by sets of differential equations. Their signal characteristics are comparable with the measured characteristics of the real devices. The accuracy is directly related to the extraction technique of parameters for the sets of differential equations. In general, this group of numerical methods has medium accuracy and physical meaning. [10] Studies on synthesis, structural, surface morphological and electrical properties of Pr6O11-MgO nanocomposite presented their main advantage are time effectively of the simulation. The last group is semi-analytical models. These models are based on the combination of two previously mentioned numerical models. The resulting numerical model has good physical meaning, high accuracy and is time effective [8]. Applications of intelligent sensor networks and wireless communication are to the instrumentation of civil engineering structures in [10].

NUMERICAL MODEL OF THE SEMICONDUCTOR LASER

The DFB lasers are the group of well-established optical sources utilized in the optical communication systems. It can be used as source of optical radiation in the optical transmitters as well as local oscillator in the coherent optical detectors. These optical sources provide wide scale of output powers, laser line widths and emitted wavelengths ^[11] described the harmonic balance modeling for photo detector nonlinearity. The dynamic properties of DFB lasers can be modelled by using of coupled laser rate equations [eqn 8, 9]. These equations are represented by set of differential equations which describes relation between carrier number N(t), photon number S(t) and optical phase 0(t). The impact of noise is modeled through Langevin noise sources Fi(t) ^[5-7, 2]

$$\frac{dN(t)}{dt} = \frac{I(t)}{q} - \frac{N(t)}{\tau_n} - g \frac{N(t) - N_0}{1 + \varepsilon S(t)} S(t) + F_N(t)$$
$$\frac{dS(t)}{dt} = g \frac{N(t) - N_0}{1 + \varepsilon S(t)} S(t) - \frac{S(t)}{\tau_p} + \frac{\beta N(t)}{\tau_n} + F_S(t)$$
$$\frac{d\theta(t)}{dt} = \frac{\alpha}{2} g \left(N(t) - \overline{N} \right) + F_0(t) ,$$

where I(t) is the injected current, q is the electron charge, n is the carrier lifetime, p is the photon lifetime, g denotes the gain slope, is the nonlinear gain compression factor, N0 is the carrier number at transparency, is the fraction of spontaneous emission coupled into the lasing mode, is the line width enhancement factor, N and is the time-average carrier number. All the necessary parameters are stated in ^[7, 8].

NUMERICAL MODEL OF THE PHOTODIODE

In the optical communication systems are usually utilized two main types of photodiodes as photo detectors. The performance of photo detectors is often determined by their sensitivity, frequency response and noise. The p-i-n (PIN) photodiodes can achieve relatively high bandwidth, but the sensitivity is limited due to noise. On the other hand, the avalanche photodiodes (APD) provide higher sensitivity. Their sensitivity is caused by internal gain in the electrical domain. However, it has consequence in the limited bandwidth. The main difference with the PIN photodiodes is that the absorption of photons of incoming light may set off an electron-hole pair avalanche breakdown. This configuration allows generate more electron-hole pairs ^[2, 3]. For the purpose of modeling photodiodes has been designed PIN photodiode model. This model is suitable for simulation through the equivalent circuits. Nowadays there are a wide range of types of equivalent circuit models. The basic model takes into account that electric field profile in the intrinsic area is uniform [4, 5]. In fact the electric field profiles aren't uniform and improved models utilize non uniform approximation of electric field profile ^[6]. Other models improve the fundamental PIN structure to the structures like separate absorption and multiplication structure, separate absorption grading charge multiplication structure and single carrier multiplication and separate absorption-chargemultiplication structures. In the case of PIN structure of photodiode is assumed that the depletion width in the N and P regions is negligible due to width of the I region. The electric field profile is uniform in the I and zero in the P and N regions while the I region contains residual doping. This PIN model of photodiode is suitable for the reversed biased APDsin Harmonic balance modeling for photo detector nonlinearity the PIN structure is described by rate equations that are represented through the sets of differential equations. For reverse-biased PIN structure are valid the following equations.

NUMERICAL SIMULATION AND RESULTS

The model of semiconductor DFB laser and numerical model of PIN-APD photodiode have mutual description by the rate equations. As was mentioned the rate equations are represented by sets of differential equations. From this reason, the numerical method 4th-order Runge-Kutta was chosen by authors of this article for solving these equations. From this point of view it is clear that both numerical models can be easily implemented in the one programming environment and simulated simultaneously. The integration step 6t of 4thorder Runge-Kutta was set at 10 ps. This time step is sufficient for stability and numerical accuracy.

The main output of the numerical model of the semiconductor DFB laser is time-dependent optical power and phase. These two parameters are important for system simulations like propagation of optical signal through.

In Fig. 1 is depicted time-dependent optical power p(t) and phase (t) for the injected current I = 25 mA

and carrier wavelength = 1550 nm in the steady state. The measured value of the threshold current is 10.2 mA ^[9]. From this reason, the numerical model of DFB laser was stimulated in the range of the injected current I from 12 mA to 24 mA and the wavelengths from 800 nm to 1550 nm. The range of wavelengths is suitable for the optical communication systems which utilize single-mode optical fibers. From Fig. 2 is clear the average output powers P for given range of injected currents and wavelengths are in the range from 0.334 mW to 4.507 mW. Figure 1 explains the time-dependent a) optical power p(t) and b) phase (t) and Figure 2 explores dependence of the average output power of dfb laser at the wavelength and injected current.



Figure 1: Time-dependent a) optical power p(t) and b) phase (t).



Figure 2: Dependence of the average output power of DFB laser at the wavelength and injected current

DISCUSSION

In this paper, we presented the numerical model of the semiconductor DFB laser and the numerical model of PIN- APD. These active components of the optical networks have significantly influence on the system performance. Both of these models are based on the equivalent circuit model. The advantage of these models is their high accuracy, very good physical meaning and low computation time.

The results of numerical model of the DFB laser show that average output power depends on the injected current and wavelength. For the maximum level of output power 4.5 mW is needed choose shorter wavelengths around 800 nm and the highest injected current 24 mA. This result is directly related to the next important characteristic of the laser - SNR. For achieving of maximum level of the SNRdB 34 dB it is necessary to emit laser light on the maximum output power and the variance parameter o can be set to lowest level. In the case of PIN-APD the impulse response depends on the symbol rate and reverse-bias voltage. For the highest quantum efficiency is appropriate choose reverse-bias voltage 80 V near the breakdown voltage of the photodiode. The usage of lower symbol rates (around 1 Gb/s) minimizing of impulse response. The combination of these two parameters is possible reach high electric current at the output with the acceptable impulse response.

CONCLUSION

From the point of view of the numerical modelling are these models mutually compatible and it can be utilized the same numerical method for solving sets of the differential equations. The output characteristics of these models are suitable for simulation of the optical communication systems, which operate at the wellknown wavelengths. From this reason, it was presented basic characteristics like dependence output power P on the injected current, impact of laser noise on the SNR, impact time duration T0 and reserve-bias voltage Vj on the impulse response.

On the base of numerical results, it is possible to make conclusion that numerical model of the semiconductor DFB laser is applicable for wide range of the output powers and SNR which are related to laser line width. Also, the numerical model of PIN-APD is able to model important characteristics of real photodiodes like impulse response. These two selected numerical models don't provide the best numerical results that can be achieved, but their signal characteristics allow effective modeling of transmission signals in the optical communication systems.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University

Source of Funding: Nil

Conflict of Interest: Nil

REFERENCES

- M. Seimetz, High-Order Modulation for Optical Fiber Transmission, vol. 143. Berlin, Heidelberg: Springer Berlin Heidelberg, 2009.
- R. Poboril, J. Latal, P. Koudelka, J. Vitasek, P. Siska, J. Skapa, and V. Vasinek, "A concept of a hybrid WDM/TDM topology using the Fabry- Perot laser in the optiwave simulation environment," Adv. Electr. Electron. Eng., vol. 9, no. 4, pp. 167–178, Dec. 2011.
- J. Mrazek, I. Kasik, L. Prochazkova, V. Cuba, J. Aubrecht, J. Cajzl, O. Podrazky, P. Peterka, and M. Nikl, "Active optical fibers doped with ceramic nanocrystals," Adv. Electr. Electron. Eng., vol. 12, no. 6, pp. 567–574, Jan. 2015.
- Deen, T., & Gohl, K., "3-D tomographic seismic inversion of a paleochannel system in central New South Wales, Australia. Geophysics, 67(5), 1364-1371,2002.

- A. Burenkov, C. D. Matthus, and T. Erlbacher, "Optimization of 4H-SiC UV Photodiode Performance Using Numerical Process and Device Simulation," IEEE Sens. J., Vol. 16, No. 11, pp. 4246–4252,2016.
- 6. R. Li, "Numerical research on a dual-mode sampled-grating quantum-dot-based InP/InGaAs/ InGaAsP DFB laser for W-band RoF application," in 2015 Photonics North, pp. 1–8,2015.
- W. W. Feng and N. H. Zhu., "Analysis of chirp characteristics of DFB lasers and integrated lasermodulators", *Opt. Quantum Electron.*, vol. 36, no. 14, pp. 1237–1245, 2004.
- J. Gao, "Optoelectronic Integrated Circuit Design and Device Modeling", Chichester, UK: John Wiley & Sons, Ltd, 2010.
- M. Piels, J. E. Bowers, and A. Ramaswamy., "Harmonic balance modeling for photodetector nonlinearity," *In 2013 IEEE International Topical Meeting on Microwave Photonics (MWP)*, pp. 264–266, 2013.
- Vallapuram Betty Madhurya, Gokul P. Nair, "Applications of Intelligent Sensor Networks and Wireless communication to the instrumentation of Civil Engineering Structures", *International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research*, 4(1), pp. 7-14, 2012.

Analysis of Cloud Computing Data Center Using Stochastic Modelling

I. Paul Raj Jayasimman

Assistant Professor, Department of Mathematics, AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

Cloud data centers (CDC) are an integral part of today's internet services. Enterprises and Businesses around the world rely heavily on data centers for their daily computation and IT operations. In fact, every time we search for information on the internet, or we use an application on our smartphones, we access data centers. In CDC, most compute resources are represented as virtual machines (VMs) which are mapped into physical machines (PMs). Performance is often is a key metric for CDC. This paper presents a stochastic model based on queuing theory to aid in studying and analyzing performance in CDC. CDC platforms are modelled with an open queuing system that can be used to estimate the expected Quality of Service (QoS) guarantees the cloud can offer. We give numerical examples to show how the model estimates the number of required VM instances needed to satisfy a given the QoS parameters. In particular, we plot the response time, drop rate and CPU utilization while varying the incoming request arrival rate, and for different number of VM instances. We cross-validate our analytical model using a DES (Discrete Event Simulator). Our analysis and simulation results show that the proposed model is able to estimate the number of VMs needed to achieve QoS targets when varying the arrival request rate.

Keywords: Cloud Data Center, Queueing Theory, Performance Analysis

INTRODUCTION

A cloud computing infrastructures consist of services that are offered and delivered through a data center, that can be accessed from a web browser anywhere in the world. Introduction to cloud computing is explained by ^[1]. Cloud computing providers offer computing resources (servers, storage, networks, development platforms, and applications) to users either elastically or dynamically, according to user- demand and form of payment. Cloud computing addresses three main areas of operation such as Infrastructure-as-a- Service (IaaS), Platform-as-a-Service (PaaS) and Software-asa-Service (SaaS). Cloud computing fundamentals and definitions are discussed by ^[2, 3]. Compared to SaaS and PaaS, IaaS it is a form of cloud computing that provides virtualized computing resources over the Internet. In a PaaS model, a cloud provider delivers applications, and other development, while providing cloud components to software over Internet. Public infrastructure-as-aservice cloud security is explained by ^[4]. On the other hand, SaaS uses the web to deliver applications that are managed by a third-party vendor and whose interface is

accessed on the clients' side over Internet. Because of the web delivery model, SaaS eliminates the need for organizations to install and run applications on their own computers or in their own data centers. A cloud platform-as-a-service for multimedia conferencing service provisioning and Changes in requirements engineering after migrating to the software as a service model are discussed by [5, 6]. Data sharing in cloud computing based on attribute based encryption system in [7]. A Secure & Efficient Audit Service Outsourcing method designed to prevent the fraudulence of prover^[8]. An efficient mechanism on probabilistic queries and periodic verification is proposed to reduce the audit costs per verification and implement abnormal detection timely. In implemented an approximation automated structure, called Filtered Wall (FW), to filter disposed of substance from OSN client substances [9]. The goal of paper is to utilize efficient classification procedure to stay away from overpowered by unsuccessful messages. In OSNs, content filtering can also be abused for a unique, more reactive. The method layout of a structure provides adaptable substance based content filtering for OSNs, in light of ML methodology

Queueing theory has been regularly used in the literature to study and estimate QoS parameters in cloud environments. For example, in Analysis of cloud computing technology, an analytical performance model of single VM live migration is evaluated which show that an effective live migration can reduce service rejection probability scenarios and total delay. A statistical distribution is proposed with the extension of CloudSim, to overcome the virtualization layer overhead, insufficient trace logs and complex workload in cloud computing resource usage. The system studied the performance of M/M/m queuing model to optimize the performance of services in an on-demand service in cloud computing and proposed an interacting stochastic model approach to overcome the performance quantification of a large-scale virtualized IaaS CDC. The method developed a new technique for efficient live migration of multiple VMs based on queuing models. To evaluate the blocking rate, they modelled the arrival request using the M/M/C/C queuing model. Similarly, to evaluate the average waiting queue length, the average waiting time, the average queue length and the average sojourn time of each migration request, they modeled the arrival request using the M/M/C queuing model. The proposed an analytical model, based on Markov chains, for cloud-hosted applications and services. The proposed model predict the number of VMs instances needed to satisfy a given Service Level Objective (SLO) performance requirement such as response time, throughput, or request loss probability.

CLOUD DATA CENTER MODEL

We consider a large data center in a cloud system composed of PMs with each PM hosting many VMs, as illustrated in Figure 1. Indeed, large data centers of Google, Microsoft, Ya- hoo and Amazon etc. contains tens of thousands of PMs. Each VM is allocated to one PM, where as a PM can be allocated multiple VMs through a hypervisor. VM it is software that can run its own operating system and applications just like an operating system on a physical computer. The Load Balancing (LB) server maintains the schedule queue to receive all requests from clients. A service request from a client is transmitted to the LB server running a service application, associated with an SLA. Client requests are submitted to a LB queue and then processed on the First-In First-Out (FIFO) basis. The arrivals of requests follow a Poisson process. Therefore, the inter-arrival times between successive arriving requests are independent and exponentially distributed random variables with rate 1. Queued requests are distributed to different PMs and the scheduling rate depends on the LB server capacity. We assume that the service time of the LB server queue is exponentially distributed with mean service time 1. Thus, the LB server queue is modeled as an M/M/1/C queuing system. Such a queue has a finite size C; so, an arriving request can be rejected if it finds the buffer full, otherwise it will be accepted.



Figure 1: The Architecture of the Cloud Data Centre system

We suppose there are N PMs in the CDC. The requests are evenly distributed by the LB server to each PM with the same probability 1. Consequently, the arrivals of requests at each PM follow a Poisson process with arrival rate N. We assume that all PMs are homogeneous service. Therefore, the server time of each PM is exponentially distributed with mean service time server 1. We model each PM in the CDC as an M/M/m/K (K > m) queuing system. Each PM may run up to m VMs, and K is the maximum number of the requests in the PM. We assume that an inter-arrival time of requests and service times are exponentially distributed. If the queue reaches its maximum limit, the extra requests are dropped. If the resource is available then request is accepted and routed by the LB to the corresponding VM. It's assumed that all VMs allow the same web services with the same functionality to clients via Internet. As the maximum number of requests in the system is C, we assume that C is equal to the number of PM times the number of VMs that can be allocated to a single PM. So, C is given by the following formula



Figure 2: Queuing Model

The queuing model of the CDC is shown in Figure 2. An arriving request that finds the LB queue full will be dropped. Once the request is admitted to the LB queue, it must wait until the LB processes it on a FIFO basis. We assume we operation in a homogenous cloud environment where by all PMs are equal in processing capacity and sizes with and each PM has a waiting buffer which can occupy, containing at most (K-1) requests. If a PM with free buffer spaces is found, the request is put into the PM waiting queue for further service. If all PMs waiting buffers are full, then the request is dropped. Thus, a client request may be assigned to a PM, dropped because all PMs waiting buffers are full, or dropped due to the insufficient LB buffer space.

THEORETICAL ANALYSIS

Load Balancing Queueing Model: The LB is modeled as an M/M/1/C queue. The maximum number of requests in the system is C, which implies a maximum queue length of C-1. An arriving request enters the queue if it finds less than C requests in the system and is lost otherwise. Using the balanced equations and the normalization condition, we obtain the steady-state probability of k requests in the system

$$\lambda \text{eff} = \alpha (1 - \pi i(K)) \qquad \dots (1)$$

$$\pi = 1 - a a$$

$$k = 1 - aC + 1k$$
 ...(2)

We then deduce the performances parameters as follows. First, the rate of loss can be obtained as follows where $a = \lambda$ denotes the offered load in LB server. The mean throughput service X is given by 1 aC

$$X = \lambda$$

1 - aC+1 ...(3)

Cloud Data Centre Queuing Model: We model access to each PM as an M/M/m/K (K > m) response time and mean waiting time in the P Mi as follows

E(n) E(n) queue. The maximum number of requests in the PM is K, and each PM may run up to m VMs. Let us define the state of a

$$E(rc) = \alpha(1 - \pi i(K)),$$
$$E(w) = w \alpha(1 - \pi i(K))$$

SIMULATION AND NUMERICAL RESULTS

Let $\pi i(n)$ denote the steady-state probability of having n requests in P Mi(i = 1, 2, ..., N). Using the balanced equations and we note $\alpha = \lambda$, we find that

There are a number of available network simulation tools. Some of these simulators are designed specifically for cloud environments (e.g., CloudSim, iCan Cloud, EMUSIM, MDC- Sim) and some are generic in natures (e.g., OPNET, NS, OMNeT, J-Sim). All of these available simulators did not have the capabilities to capture accurately the internal behavior and dynamics of the CDC. For this reason, we choose the Java Modeling Tools (JMT) to implement the performance $\pi 0(\alpha)$

m!mn-mrn, $\forall n \ge m$ where $\pi 0$ is given by of the proposed model.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

Simulation Environment: We consider a scenario of a small scale CDC where the CDC has 10 PMs.

The average request arrival rate to the system is 1000 requests per second.

$$\pi 0 = (1 + (m\rho)m(1 \rho k + 1 - m) + m!(1 - \rho)m - 1 (m\rho)i) - 1$$

i!

i = 1

The service times of each request in the LB are exponentially distributed with an average of 0.0001 seconds. Two types of where ρ denotes the offered load and is expressed as Figure 3 exhibits performance results obtained from simulation and analysis for web requests; whereas, Figure 3 exhibits those results for database requests. All of these figures depict clearly the impact of the number of VMs on key performance metrics. Specifically, the requests arrival rate reaches the 2200 requests per second; we can see the impact of the number of the VM instances on the drop rate measure. The response time variation versus requests arrival rate depicted in demonstrates that from 1600 requests per second, as the number of VM instances decreases, the response time increases and reaches 0.14 second. It is obvious that as the number of VMs increases the drop

rate decreases. However in the database performance case when the arrival rate reaches the 1300 requests per second, we can observe that as the requests arrival rate and the number of VMs decrease, the response time and drop rate increase. Figure 3exhibits the CPU utilization for multiple numbers of VMs. We observe that for the three values of number of VMs (namely: 21, 22 and 23), the curves are approximately linear, consequently as the number of VMs increases as the CPU utilization increases. As opposed to scenario of having 20 VMs, the CPU utilization parameter in these cases starts from 50% for 1000 requests per second and reaches 100% from 2200 requests per second and more. Figures 3 (a) and (b) shows that when we increase the number of VMs and the requests arrival rate, the response time and the drop rate metrics decrease. Considering the CPU utilization measure depicted in Figure 5(c), we observe that when we have just twenty VMs, the CPU utilization percentage is higher and it reaches 100% from 1500 requests per second and more. For the three values of VMs (21, 22 and 23), the three curves are similar and when the requests arrival rate tends to 2300 requests per second, the CPU utilization reaches 100% value.



Figure 3: Database performance curves using multiple VM instances as functions of requests arrival rate

CONCLUSION

In this paper, we presented an analytical model that can be used in studying the performance of CDC and is able to estimate accurately the needed number VMs to achieve a target QoS metric. We have considered the typical architecture in which a CDC houses a collection of PMs that will be used to run VMs and also LBs. Scenarios were presented to illustrate the usefulness of our analytical model-specifically, in determining the impact of the number of allocated VMs on key performance and QoS parameters which included response time, drop rate and CPU utilization. We cross-validated the results obtained from our analytical model with simulation results obtained from the popular JMT simulator. The simulation and the analysis results are in agreement and thus implying that, our analytical model is correct. As a future work, we plan to conduct experimental work of an elastic-scaling mechanism on a real-world CDC in which our analytical formulas derived in this paper are used to scale resources automatically to meet QoS targets in accordance to variable workloads.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

REFERENCES

- 1. W. Voorsluys, J. Broberg, and R. Buyya, "Introduction to cloud com- puting," Cloud computing: Principles and paradigms, pp. 1–44, 2011.
- 2. B. Furht, "Cloud computing fundamentals," in Handbook of cloud computing. Springer, 2010, pp. 3–19.
- 3. P. Mell and T. Grance, "The NIST definition of cloud computing," 2011.
- W. Huang, A. Ganjali, B. H. Kim, S. Oh, and D. Lie, "The state of public infrastructure-as-aservice cloud security," ACM Computing Surveys (CSUR), vol. 47, no. 4, p. 68, 2015.
- 5. A. F. Alam, A. Soltanian, S. Yangui, M. A. Salahuddin, R. Glitho, and H. Elbiaze, "A cloud platform-as-a-service for multimedia conferencing service provisioning," in 21st IEEE Symposium on Computers and Communications, IEEE, 2016.

- J. Schafer and H. Lichter, "Changes in requirements engineering after migrating to the software as a service model", Full-scale Software Engineering Current Trends in Release Engineering, pp. 25-32, 2016.
- K. Subha, P. Kushal Reddy , D. Sai Teja , O. Sunil Reddy , P. Satya Tarun Reddy, Data Sharing in Cloud Computing Based on Attribute Based Encryption System, International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research, 9(2), pp. 55-63, 2017.
- Gyan Prakash ., Vyas, B., & Kethu, V. R, "Secure & Efficient Audit Service Outsourcing For Data Integrity in Clouds", *International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research*, 2014, 6(1), PP. 5-60.
- Prakash, G., Saurav, N., & Kethu, V. R., "An Effective Undesired Content Filtration and Predictions Framework in Online Social Network" *International Journal of Advances in Signal And Image Sciences*, 2(2), pp. 1-8, 2016.

Analyze the Quality of Power Using A Graph Theory Network Flow Algorithm

Paulraj Jayasimman

Assistant Professor, Department of Mathematics, AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

This paper explains about the power quality and transmits maximum power between the grid based electrical systems. These system stream calculations are connected to a graphical portrayal of a power framework topology to decide the base number of framework branches should have been lost keeping in mind the end goal to ensure separating the two hubs in the framework that are chosen. The number of framework branches that are discovered fills in as an inexact marker of framework vulnerabilities. The technique utilized as a part of these availability investigations makes utilization of surely understood diagram hypothesis organize stream greatest stream calculations, additionally presents another calculation for refreshing an old system stream answer for the misfortune of just a solitary framework branch. The proposed new calculation permits for essentially diminished arrangement time that is fancied in a ongoing condition. The benefit of utilizing the proposed technique is delineated by utilizing a point by point case of the 2008 island development that happened in the Entergy control framework.

Keywords: Graph Theory, Network theory, Directed graph, Edge flow, Power quality

INTRODUCTION

Black out are caused by loss of transmission line or transformer. These line blackouts spoke to the loss of basic interties that associated the Consolidated Edison Company (Con Edison) to neighboring frameworks. One of the reasons for the disappointment was credited to "Inability to perceive that a basic interconnection to the West (Y84) was adequately inaccessible"^[1-2]. Knowing the accessibility of an intertie can be troublesome. An intertie is definitely not fundamentally a solitary transmission line whose status can be checked. Or maybe, an intertie can be a part of the system. This work proposes the use of system stream examinations amid ongoing force framework operation to give better system representation and mindfulness^[3,4].

Diagram hypothesis has been utilized as a part of various approaches to concentrate the topology of energy frameworks. In concentrated of North American power matrix by evacuating basic parts utilizing an assortment of measurements, for example, nodal degree (the quantity of lines exuding from a transport) and between (the quantity of most limited ways that navigate a given component). A few reviews have proposed utilizing worldwide framework helplessness measurements, for example, net-capacity worldwide proficiency what's more, powerful diagram resistance to distinguish basic parts inside a power framework^[5-7].

Proposed Method: The proposed techniques decide the worldwide defenselessness of the current framework, which is spoken to by a solitary number. Next, a segment is expelled from the current framework topology and the worldwide powerlessness is recomputed. The segment that caused the best negative change in the powerlessness metric is viewed as the most basic segment. Once the adjustment in metric is figured for the loss of any component, the parts in the framework can be positioned by noteworthiness. Be that as it may, just showing the worldwide helplessness for the current framework does not speak to much huge data to a framework administrator. The worldwide weakness measurements are dictated by the structure of the whole framework, darkening the physical elucidation of the metric and in addition the area of potential issues in the framework.

Graph Theory: In chart hypothesis, a diagram is made out of vertices and edges. Vertices go about as hubs inside the chart while edges interface vertices together. In the event that a power framework is portrayed as an arrangement of transports associated together by transmission lines, at that point transports in the framework would move toward becoming vertices and the transmission lines would move toward becoming edges. A most extreme stream organize stream calculation can decide the greatest stream that can be conveyed from a source to a sink inside a coordinated diagram where each edge has a particular stream limit. A stream speaks to some physical amount being transported, for example, data in a data organize or, on the other hand current in an electrical system. A coordinated chart is a diagram made out of coordinated edges. Coordinated edges can just permit stream in one course. The limit of the edge the other way is zero. The network flow has the following criteria

- For each edge, the flow across an edge cannot surpass the ability of that edge.
- For every vertex other than the source and sink, the sum of the flows entering a vertex must equal the flow exiting that vertex.

The six vertexes directed graph is shown in Figure 1. The edge flow in network theory is shown in Figure 2. Figure 3 explores the edge flow after second iteration in network theory. The edge flows after third iteration in network theory are given in Figure 4.



Figure 1: Six vertexes directed graph



Figure 2: The edge flow after first iteration in network theory



Figure 3: The edge flow after second iteration in network theory



Figure 4: The edge flow after third iteration in network theory

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

At the point when the system stream calculation is connected to a power framework arrange, the decision of the transports chosen as sources also, sinks is imperative yet clear. An extensive power framework may have 10,000 transports. In the event that a solitary transport were chosen as the source, and each different transport serves one time as a sink, this would require 9,999 distinct cases to be run utilizing the organize stream calculation taking after an adjustment in topology. Not just is this tedious it is likewise pointless. Rather, as it were a little subset of transports should be chosen. For instance, a single midway found transport with high degree can be chosen as the source. These transports have a tendency to be critical to the framework somehow, for example, expansive generators, basic burdens, or phasor estimation unit (PMU) locales. Choosing the areas of sinks requires some learning of the framework. At least one sink ought to be situated in each real load focus and era center point. This is on the grounds that it just requires a solitary sink to be found in an influenced

zone with a specific end goal to show framework worry because of line blackouts. Such a setup would ensure, to the point that the system stream arrangements would demonstrate an issue if blackouts in the framework start to disengage any huge working ranges from the source. Utilizing this strategy, it is conceivable that an island could frame that does exclude any of the picked sinks, which would be undetectable to this approach.

CONCLUSION

The proposed calculation uses all around recorded most extreme stream organize stream calculations, for example, Edmonds furthermore, Karp, and in addition another technique for refreshing a system stream arrangement utilizing a solitary way seek. The technique was clarified in detail and was connected to an entertainment of the 2008 Entergy island arrangement. The aftereffects of the calculation after every blackout unmistakably show that an expansive region containing Baton Rouge and New Orleans is by and large gradually separated from whatever remains of the system. The technique can supplement regular observing instruments or fill in as an option perception apparatus in the occasion state estimation is not accessible.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

REFERENCES

- Nasle, Adib. "Real-time predictive systems for intelligent energy monitoring and management of electrical power networks." U.S. Patent 9,557,723, 2017.
- Peskin, Melissa A., and Phillip W. Powell. "Electric power system control with planning of energy demand and energy efficiency using AMIbased data analysis." U.S. Patent 9,354,641, 2016.
- Shakeruzzaman, A. B. M., Most Nahida Akter, and A. B. M. Nasiruzzaman. "Power grid connectivity monitoring by identifying critical transmission lines based on network flow." In *Electrical, Computer and Communication Engineering (ECCE), International Conference on*, pp. 235-238, 2017.
- Periyasamy, C., "A Discrete Time Retrial Inventory System with D-Map Demands, *International Journal of Pure and Applied Mathematics*, 98(5), pp.45-54, 2015.
- Goodrich, Greg. "Remotely deployable inverse proactive status monitoring and reporting system and method of use." U.S. Patent Application 15/188,658, filed June 21, 2016.
- 6. Short, Taylor Mitchell, "Some extremal and structural problems in graph theory", PhD dissertation, University of South Carolina, 2016.
- 7. Madhusudhanan, R., & Balarani, R.,"A BIST TPG for low power dissipation and high fault coverage. International journal of mc square scientific research", 1(1),2009.

Chirp Technique Based Under Water Communication Systems

Thanigai Arul

Assistant Professor, Department of Physics, AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

In this paper, by using the multi chirp rate signals the multi user communication is achieved in the underwater acoustic systems. In general, the time, frequency is assigned for the single users for the communication systems like TDMA (Time division multiple access), CDMA (Code division multiple access) and FDMA (Frequency division multiple access). In proposed work, the multi chirp rate is assigned for the multi users for the marine systems. By using FFT (Fractional Fast Fourier Transform), the multi chirp rate signals are separated. Inter symbol interference (ISI) is caused by the multi patch is improved by the Virtual Time Reverse Mirror (VTRM).

Keywords: Time Division Multiple Access, Frequency Division Multiple Access, Fractional Fourier Transform.

INTRODUCTION

Under water acoustic channels communication is one of the challenging approach for the researchers. The main consideration of the under water systems is, path loss, multi path propagation delay and low speed for the multi user communication systems. The non linear outputs generated by the signals are highly producing the double selective fading. The good tolerance is highly achieved in the Linear Frequency Modulation (LFM) signals. These signals are transmitted in the SONAR, DOPLER RADAR systems.

Modulation technique of OFDM signals allow to generate the sub-carrier signal from original information signal. Each sub-carrier signal has equivalent or significantly lower rate data stream. Based on generating number of sub-carrier signals, total numbers of FFT points are considered. In FFT based frequency transformation technique also, modulation technique is used along with FFT. Different types of digital modulation techniques are available for partitioning single higher rate data stream into number of lower rate data streams. Among those more important techniques are Quadrature Amplitude Modulation (QAM), Quadrature Phase Shift Keying (QPSK) modulation and Binary Phase Shift Keying (BPSK) modulation. In this section, brief literatures regarding OFDM modulation techniques are described. In ^[1] problem of decode-and-forward (DF) relaying systems with limited channel state information (CSI) based adaptive modulation (AM) is described. They first develop SNR based AM and obtain the regions of the source-destination and relay-destination link SNR. The modulation technique of different input combinations are based on frequency transformation techniques. Binary Phase Shift Keying (BPSK) modulation is one of the important modulation techniques among different modulation techniques described in ^[2]. The developed CSI based AM technique will be useful in upgrading OFDM technologies.

RELATED WORKS

In order to implement the uplink and downlink of LTE based 4G network, an effective adaptive modulation technique is developed in this research work. Their primary objective is to minimize the error probability of a LTE system and to bring the spectrum efficiency through a process known as adaptive modulation and coding rate. In this work, the performance of BER and spectral efficiency of various digital modulations like QPSK, 16 QAM, and 64 QAM is analyzed and compared with adaptive modulation technique. In design and detection of multilinear chirp signals for underwater acoustic sensor networks [3] for communication. Adaptive Modulation and Coding (AMC) rate are reviewed. Degradation effect of Modulation technique makes a problem in partitioning techniques. Due to degradation effects of modulation techniques, BER & SNR rate should be decreased traditionally. This article focuses

variable adaptive methods to implement a modulation technique which analyzes the performance measurement in terms of variable rate, variable error probability and variable coding or hybrid technique. Also this article focuses upon variable power technique and describes two or three different power techniques^[4]. The comparison between them also is found in this manuscript.

In Pre-Compression Algorithm for Optimal Acquisition^[5] Least Square Error (LSE), Minimum Mean Square Error (MMSE), Least Minimum Mean Square Error (LMMSE), Low rank (Lr) – LMMSE channel estimators are integrated with the physical layer. The performances of those algorithms are estimated in terms of BER, SNR, MSE and throughput. Simulation result of this article proved that increment in modulation scheme size would leads to improvement in throughput

along with BER value in AdaBoost algorithm ^{[6][7]}. As per this manuscript perspective, there is a trade-off among modulation size, BER value and throughput. The results of this paper concluded that higher modulation schemes establish higher data rate with higher BER value. Figure 1 displays structure of virtual time reverse mirror (VTRM).

The Communication in the Multi User under Water: The Virtual Time Reverse Mirror (VTRM) System is only required to perform the receiving the signal. There is no need to perform the sending operations. The original signal is retrieved to estimate the impulse response of the channels. To achieve the virtual time reverse mirror, the information signal with the convolution code is received. The multi chirp signal is act as the transmission signal after the multiple path system.



b(t)

Figure 1: Structure of Virtual Time Reverse Mirror (VTRM)

RESULTS AND DISCUSSIONS

There are two input signals are given to the ocean acoustic system. Named as, a(t) and b(t). The acoustic system is giving the input of the hydrophone system. Then the br(t) is given to the voth convolution and channel estimation. After channel estimation, the input signal is bit reversed. Then the original signal is retrieved from the demodulation process. There is various modulation and demodulation systems is available. In under water communication systems, the main consideration for modulation and demodulation is Bit Error Rate (BER). The BER analysis is varied according to the number of users in the communication system. Figure 2 displays the BER analysis for multi users system by using multi users



Figure 2: BER Analysis for Multi Users System by using multi users

CONCLUSION

In this paper, the Virtual Time Reverse Mirror (VTRM) System is analyzed. In that VTRM system, the Modulation and Demodulation is one of the main part to achieve the virtual mirrors. By generating the efficient BER, the system is highly applicable for the underwater applications like Marine systems and Noval architect systems. The communication in the underwater is one of the challenge roles in Marine systems. For high speed data transmission for multi users, the VTRM system is highly applicable.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

REFERENCES

- Berni, A. and Gregg, W.O., "On the utility of chirp modulation for digital signaling", IEEE Transactions on Communications, 21(6), pp.748-751, 1973.
- Bush, H., Martin, A., Cobb, R.F. and Young, E., "Application of chirp SWD for spread spectrum communications", In 1973 Ultrasonics Symposium, pp. 494-497, 1973.

- 3. Cheng, E., Chen, S. and Yuan, F., "Design and detection of multilinear chirp signals for underwater acoustic sensor networks", International Journal of Distributed Sensor Networks,2015.
- 4. Zhao, Q.M., Zhang, Q.Y. and Zhang, N.T., "Multiple Chirp-rate shift keying and a demodulation method based on fractional Fourier transform", Journal of China Institute of Communications, 31(6), pp.1-6, 2010.
- Mariappan, S., Rao, G.S., Ravindrababu, S., Sinthuja, S. and Rajesh, S., "A Pre-Compression Algorithm for Optimal Acquisition of Modernized GNSS Signal" Indian Journal of Science and Technology, 8(14),2015.
- Sriram, G., Vivek, M., Roy, S.K. and Sharan, P., "Spectral analysis of photonic crystal based bio-sensor using AdaBoost algorithm", In Communications and Signal Processing (ICCSP), 2015 International Conference, pp. 1806-1810,2015.
- Geetha, P., & Manimaran, A. 8-POINT RADIX-8 PIPELINED FFT USING SDF. International journal of mc square scientific research, 9(1), 2017.

Digital Pulse Processing System for X-Ray Spectroscopy Based on Single Photon Detection

Suresh Kumar

Assistant Professor, Department of Physics, AMET University Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

It is described the global architecture of a digital pulse processing system for high resolution X-Ray spectroscopy based on single photon detection and photon energy measurement. The center of the system is executed in a cutting edge half breed gadget (Xilinx Zynq) that coordinates a FPGA texture alongside a double center 32-bits processor (ARM Cortex). It is likewise portrayed the embraced procedure to manage high info photon rates while safeguarding a decent vitality determination. The advanced execution of the system is extreme controlled by few key useful pieces including two limited drive reaction channels and an algorithmic state machine. It is presented a numerical procedure to optimize the digital filters according to different constrains and goals, and it is described the analysis of experimental data to obtain the necessary information for the optimization of the system.

Keywords: Programmable Logic; FPGA; System-On-Chip; Digital Pulse Processing; Frontend Electronics; Single Photon Detection; Silicon Drift Detectors; Digital Spectroscopy; X-Ray Fluorescence; Reconfigurable Instrumentation.

INTRODUCTION

There are many applications and experimental research activities based on X-Ray analytical techniques where high energy resolution at high photon rate is crucial. X-Ray single photon counting and photon energy measurement is nowadays very common in many different areas such as medical applications, non destructive analysis of cultural heritage objects, material sciences, etcin Synthesis and Characterization of CuInSe2 Nanoparticles by Hydrothermal Method. Despite the fact that it has been a steady change in this field in different angles it is still vital to depend on proficient frameworks for high determination spectroscopy at high photon checking, rates ^[1] X-ray spectroscopic performance of a matrix of silicon drift diodes This turns out to be particularly significant when costly trial offices or supplies are utilized for normally long time estimations like on account of XAFS tests with synchrotron X-Ray sources.

In this work it is presented a Digital Pulse Processing (DPP) strategy based on Finite Impulse Response (FIR) filters for high resolution X-Ray spectroscopy with novel Silicon Drift Detectors and ultra low noise analog frontend electronics. Nanoparticles by Hydrothermal Method for x-ray generation ^[2] for portray the trial information examination to remove the pertinent data that is important to improve the coefficients of the principle FIR channel, and an appropriate streamlining methodology to acquire these coefficients ^[3]. For our situation there is no simple heartbeat forming and the DPP works straightforwardly on the computerized information stream created by the advanced transformation of the CSA yield in Optical and Electrical Properties of Chemical Bath Deposited Cobalt Sulphide. The Figure 1 demonstrates a run of the mill flag chain from a solitary X-Ray photon finder ^[5] (e.g. Silicon Drift Detector, SDD) till the computerized beat preparing piece. Optical and Electrical Properties of Chemical Bath Deposited Cobalt Sulphide Thin Films ^[6]



Figure 1: Schematic view of a typical signal chain for photon detection and measurement.

dpp strategy and corresponding digital design: The approaching information stream is handled in parallel by two channels, one to recognize the onset of the

information beat and the other one to frame an ideal yield heartbeat with the end goal that its sufficiency can be correctly measured in Figure 2. While the main channel is streamlined to expand the time determination of the beat location, the second heartbeat is upgraded to build the plentifulness determination and to enhance commotion dismissal. The second channel is basically a moderately vast FIR whose coefficients are advanced to create a heartbeat such that its pinnacle is as level as conceivable at any rate for a timeframe sufficiently long to ingest some normal varieties of the measuring time. The output of the FIR goes to a FIFO with a free running read clock but its input port is only enabled during one clock cycle to store the peak value of the FIR output pulse. Detect the presence of epileptic attack in Electroencephalogram (EEG) signals noise reduction^[4] using FIR filter. It is the FSM that decides if and when to store the peak value according to few simple criteria in order to avoid wrong amplitude measurements due to the interference of two or more photons too close each other.

DATA ANALYSIS AND DPP OPTIMIZATION PROCEDURE

The filter designer can generalize this method by adding other constraints or targets in the form of positive quadratic terms of Ψ as functions of the FIR coefficients. By setting appropriate weights to each quadratic term of Ψ it will be possible to obtain an optimum filter by choosing the FIR coefficients that minimize Ψ . There are a few calculations and multidimensional streamlining schedules accessible in different dialects which are appropriate for the minimization methodology endorsed by this strategy. By rearranging the ordering of the FIR coefficients with deference that utilized as a part of (4), that convolution can be proportionately communicated as a relationship between's the information flag and the re-filed coefficients. The Figure 3 demonstrates the relationship of a conceivable arrangement of FIR channel coefficients and a perfect (quiet) input beat that delivers the level top perfect yield beat.



Fig. 2: Schematic view of the Digital Pulse Processing Block



Figure 3: The correlation of a set of FIR filter coefficients and an ideal (noiseless) input pulse produces the flat top ideal output pulse.

IMPLEMENTATION IN A PROGRAMMABLE SYSTEM-ONCHIP DEVICE

The depicted advanced framework for heartbeat preparing has been actualized in a present day crossover gadget for programmable frameworks on-chip. This gadget is primarily created by two firmly associating subsystems: the Processing System (PS) which incorporates a 32 bits double center ARM processor and the Programmable rationale (PL) which for the most part coordinates framework entryways, DSP squares and free double port RAM pieces.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSIONS

The PS can easily handle the communication with the external world through standard ports such as Ethernet, USB, UART and SPI. We have selected the Ethernet port to communicate with a regular PC where resident software offers a GUI for control, data acquisition, and in general for all non time critical activities which are normally executed in the reconfigurable logic of this hybrid device. Several registers are implemented in the reconfigurable logic and are memory mapped such

that can be easily accessed by the processor through a dedicated bus. Both spectra have been generated with a peaking time of 1.2 us. The full width at half maximum (FWHM) of the two peaks corresponding to the Ka and Kb transitions of Ti are respectively 278 eV and 259 eV with our system and 371 Ev and 356 eV with the commercial system

CONCLUSION

We have proposed a global architecture of a digital pulse processing system for high energy resolution X-Ray spectroscopy based on single photon detection and photon energy measurement; including the strategy to efficiently deal with high input photon rates while preserving a good energy resolution. The core of the system has been successfully implemented in a modern hybrid device for programmable systems-on-chip. The availability of abundant reconfigurable logic resources along with a tight interconnectivity with a powerful embedded dual core processor allows an efficient implementation of complex strategies and algorithms like the ones described in this work. The likelihood of quick trade of data between a control PC and the DPP framework allows high information securing and preparing rates as required by present day X-Ray types of gear in view of single photon checking with spectroscopic capacity. The general re-configurability and re-programmability of the framework permit adjusting distinctive DPP plans as indicated by new exploratory necessities without going through extensive and complex equipment upgrades. The portrayed approach in view of an appropriate blend of equipment and programming has demonstrated its awesome potential for future comparative frameworks gone for superior X-Ray spectroscopy managing both high info fluxes and high vitality resolutions.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

REFERENCES

- Rachevski, A., Zampa, G., Zampa, N., Rashevskaya, I., Vacchi, A., Giacomini, G., Picciotto, A., Cicuttin, A., Crespo, M.L. and Tuniz, C., "X-ray spectroscopic performance of a matrix of silicon drift diodes", *Nuclear Instruments* and Methods in Physics Research Section A: Accelerators, Spectrometers, Detectors and Associated Equipment, 718, pp.353-355,2013.
- Sagadevan, S., Podder, J. and Das, I., "Synthesis and Characterization of CuInSe2 Nanoparticles by Hydrothermal Method" *In Recent Trends in Materials Science and Applications*, pp. 89-98.2017.
- Seminari, M., "A fully digital architecture for trigger circuits in programmable logic", *IEEE Transactions on Nuclear Science*, 49(6), pp.3314-3321, 2002.
- Sundaram, S., Arivazhagan, D., Ganeshkumar, K., "A recurrent Elman neural network-based approach to detect the presence of epileptic attack in Electroencephalogram (EEG) signals", International Journal of Engineering and Technology, Vol. 6, no. 5, pp. 2388-2391.
- Taguchi, K. and Iwanczyk, J.S., "Vision 20/20: Single photon counting x-ray detectors in medical imaging", *Medical physics*, 40(10), 2013.
- Govindasamy, G., Murugasen, P. and Sagadevan, S., "Optical and Electrical Properties of Chemical Bath Deposited Cobalt Sulphide Thin Films", Materials Research, 20(1), pp.62-67, 2017.
- Madhusudhanan, R., Rajmohan, M., and SivaKumar, S, "BIST for system-on-a-chip using an embedded FPGA core", International journal of mc square scientific research, 1(1), 2009.

DOI Number: 10.5958/0976-5506.2018.00337.6

Hamming Error Detection Using Triple Adjacentcode Algorithm

J. S. Praveen¹, A. Amutha²

¹Research and Development Division, AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India; ²Assistant Professor, Department of Information Technology, AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

Error detection and correction codes provide reliable delivery of information signals. In general, these types of errors are generated in RAM chips [Error detection]. These errors can be detected and corrected by employing the error-detecting and error-correcting codes in RAMs. The most generalized scheme for detecting the error in error detecting technique is parity bit. In Single Error Correction- Triple Adjacent Error Detection (SEC-TAED) method, the parity bit can be extended to detect a single error as well as triple adjacent errors. Hence, SEC-TAED based hamming code is referred to as "Extended Hamming SEC-TAED codes." Hence, 82% of detection efficiency can be achieved in modified bit-reordered based SEC-TAED process.

Keywords: SEC-TAED, Hamming

INTRODUCTION

OFDM System consisted of channel encoder and a channel decoder for encoding and decoding purpose, Hamming SEC-DAED and extended hamming SEC-DED-TAED codes through selective shortening and bit placement is described by ^[1]. Source encoder and source decoder are used to convert the analog signals into digital one and digital signals to analog one respectively. Enhanced detection of double and triple adjacent errors in Hamming codes through selective bit placement is discussed by ^[2]. The purpose of channel encoder and decoder in OFDM System is to transmit the multiple discrete signals into a single channel.

Design and Implementation of MIMO-OFDM using Encoding and Decoding techniques on FPGA are explained by ^[3]. Two types of binary codes are available for channel encoder and channel decoder of OFDM Systems. These are,

- Block codes
- Convolutional codes

Block codes are the combination of both linear and cyclic codes. It is an error correction codes that encodes data into blocks. Combined analysis of support vector machine and principle component analysis for IDS is explained by^[4]. Linear block codes are an error correction code in which a linear combination of code words also a codeword. Malware detection in the Android application by rigorous analysis of decompiled source code is described by^[5]. Linear codes are used in forwarding error correction and in transmitting symbols (i.e. bits) on a communication channel discussed by^[6]. Cyclic codes are also blocked codes in which cyclic shifts of each code word considered as another code word belong to that code. Enhanced K Strange Points Clustering Algorithm is explained by^[7]. In another hand, convolutional codes are one of the best codes in the encoding part.

Various decoders are available to decode the digital inputs such as Hamming decoder, Viterbi decoder, the Adaptive Viterbi decoder (AVD), Low-Density Power Check (LDPC) decoder, Cyclic Redundancy Check (CRC) decoder, Bose, Ray- Chaudhuri, Hocquenghem (BCH) decoder, and Reed-Solomon decoder. Energy Detection Based Spectrum Sensing in Cognitive Radio Network is explained in this paper ^[8]. These all are the block codes. Hence it may be a linear error correction codes or cyclic error correction codes. Among those encoders and decoders hamming encoders and decoders is the best Error Correcting Coding (ECC) techniques for Very Large Scale Integration (VLSI) Implementation. Figure 1 explores the classification of error detection and correction (EDC) codes



Figure 1: Classification of Error Detection and Correction (EDC) codes

Viterbi and Turbo codes are convolutional codes because convolution function has been performed in the encoder part of data transmission system. In the other hand, Low-Density Parity Check (LDPC) codes and Reed-Solomon codes are the linear error detecting and correcting codes. Other than LDPC and Reed-Solomon code, Hamming code is also one of the best linear EDCs. The code word of linear codes is also linear. Hence, we can improve the probability of error detection and error correction.

Error Detection and Correction Technique: In the SEC-TAED method, the parity bit can be extended to detect a single error as well as triple adjacent errors. Hence, SEC-TAED based hamming code is referred to as "Extended Hamming SEC-TAED codes." Similar to DED combination, Triple Error Combinations are determined by using MATLAB. There are 49 triple error combinations are found in normal bit-order based hamming code. Hamming (12, 8) SEC-DAED code could cause miscorrection for detecting triple adjacent errors. Thus it requires one more parity bit 'p' for performing SEC and TAED operation. SEC-TAED process with (13, 8) Hamming code is described in [Alfonso 2012]. Hamming (13, 8) code for detecting triple adjacent errors is illustrated in Table 1.

Table 1: Triple Adjacent Error Detection forProposed Hamming (12, 8)

Bit Placement												Detection	
1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	12	1/10	10%
7	11	2	6	10	1	4	8	3	5	9	12	9/10	90%

In normal bit order, 1 out of 10 combinations only helps to detect the triple adjacent error. But in the case of proposed bit, re-ordered format 9 out of 10 combinations help to detect the triple adjacent errors. Hence, 90% probability detection efficiency can be achieved in the case of proposed extended hamming SEC-TAED code. All combination of proposed bit re-ordered format except 5-9-12 are triple error combinations.

Hence, it helps to improve the bit detective probability wherever the bits flipping occur during data transmissions.

Simulation Results and Discussion: The constant 8-bit input is considered as 01010100. The encoded output is obtained as 000010110100. If the same encoded data as it is transferred to the input of decoder means, the status signal provides "No Error" output. Figure 2 shows hamming (12, 8) error-less data transmission. For instance, the third bit of encoded output is changed manually and the input of decoder is as 001010110100. Figure 3 shows hamming (12, 8) single error correction data transmission. The status is displayed as "SEC."



Figure 2: Simulation result of SEC-TAED error-less data transmission



Figure 3: Simulation result of Hamming (12, 8) SEC-TAED code with single bit flipping
CONCLUSION

Channel Encoder and Channel Decoder are an essential blocks of OFDM transceiver architecture. In these blocks, Error Detection and Correction (EDC) codes are suited to encode and decode the original data bits. Hamming (13, 8) SEC-TAED code has 82% triple adjacent error detection efficiency with 100% SEC efficiency whereas proposed hamming (12, 8) SEC-TAED code has 90% triple adjacent error detection efficiency with 100% SEC efficiency with 100% SEC efficiency.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University committee

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

- 1. Sanchez-Macias, Alfonso, Pedro Reviriego, and Jaun Antonio Maestro. "Hamming SEC-DAED and extended hamming SEC-DED-TAED codes through selective shortening and bit placement" *Device and Materials Reliability, IEEE Transactions on*, Vol. 14, Issue. 1, pp: 574-576, 2014.
- Sanchez-Macian, Alfonso, Pedro Reviriego, and Juan Antonio Maestro. "Enhanced detection of double and triple adjacent errors in hamming codes through selective bit placement", IEEE Transactions on *Device and Materials Reliability*, Vol. 12, Issue. 2, pp: 357-362, 2012.

- 3. Mahendra Babu D.S ,Vinutha M.R and Uma C, "Design and Implementation of MIMO-OFDM using Encoding and Decoding techniques on FPGA" *International Journal of Scientific & Engineering Research (IJSER)*, Vol. 5, Issue. 6, pp: 939-944, 2014.
- 4. Raja, M.C. and Rabbani, M.M.A., "Combined analysis of support vector machine and principle component analysis for IDS", *In Communication and Electronics Systems (ICCES), International Conference on*, pp. 1-5, 2010.
- 5. Tiwari, P., Tere, G. and Singh, P., "Malware detection in android application by rigorous analysis of decompiled source code", *In Computing Communication Control and automation (ICCUBEA), 2016 International Conference on*, pp. 1-6, 2016.
- 6. Johnson, T. and Singh, S.K., 2015,"Enhanced K Strange Points Clustering Algorithm", *In Emerging Information Technology and Engineering Solutions (EITES), 2015 International Conference on*, pp. 32-37, 2015.
- 7. N.Kirubananda Sarathy Karthikeyan Kottaisamy M.Rajmohan, "Study and Survey about Mixed Radix FFT Processor in MIMO OFDM", International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research, 2010.
- B.Thangalakshmi, "Energy Detection Based Spectrum Sensing In Cognitive Radio Network", International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research, 2013.

High Gain Dipole Antenna with Simple Geometry and Material for Multiband Applications

M.Suresh Kumar

Assistant Professor, Department of Physics, AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

In general an antenna is act as a transceiver for transmitting and receiving signals with high frequency. It is very important in real time and portable high data rate applications. The parameters decide the characterize of the antenna, the perfectness of antennae are the source resistance of the excitation source that feeds the antennae, characteristic impedance of the transmission line that feeds the antennae, the geometry of the antennae itself, the Voltage Standing Wave Ratio, the Reflection Coefficient, the Directivity, Horizontal Gain, Vertical Gain, Total Gain, radiation pattern, the magnitude of the electric field, efficiency, the current distribution and voltage distribution in the geometry of the antenna. The main parameters to be optimized for wideband portable application are the Gain, Directivity and Efficiency. Dipole antenna transmits the signal in a particular direction only. This work addresses the problem of Gain and Directivity by cascading multiple geometrical structures as well as changing the metal by which the geometrical structure is manufactured. By cascading simple structures it is possible to obtain the same directivity and gain provided by complex structures. The work identifies the second problem of efficiency by using stub or electrical networks as resonators. The stubs are designed by using impedances and admittances information provided by Smith chart at a particular frequency. The tool used for simulation is 4nec2 which stands for Numerical Electromagnetic Code. The frequency of operation used for analysis 300MHz. The wavelength in this frequency of operation is 1m.

Keywords: Antenna Design, Reflection Co-efficient, SWR, Directivity, Gain

INTRODUCTION

An Antenna is also named as transceiver because it is capable of Transmitting and Receiving signals with high radio frequency. In general antenna is a device which converts electrical signals into radio waves and vice versa. In transmit a high frequency alternating current to the antenna terminal. In receiver side, obstruct some of the energy of an electromagnetic wave, to produce a very small voltage as its terminal that is applied to the receiver going to be amplified. Antenna design was made by some characteristic suitable for the transmission these are the transmission and reception of radio waves in all directions not only for particular direction ^[1]. The performance and characteristic of the antenna is defined by many parameters like gain, bandwidth, beam width, Voltage Standing wave ratio, radiation pattern etc. Radiation pattern is defined as, in which direction the transmission is higher and lower for communication. Major lobe, minor lobe and side lobe are the transmission range in the radiation pattern. In recent time's reflector is used back side of the antenna for reducing the reflection. The reflector re-transmits the signal to the target direction. Dipole antenna is a prototyping antenna; it consists of two conductors arranged around an axis. Ultra wide band technology is also known as radio RF technology; short duration pulse is used to transmit data in binary form over a wide spectrum of frequencies. It broadcast the information over a wide bandwidth above 400MHz. Circular disc Dipole and vertical disc Dipole antenna are different antenna^[2] based on ultra wide bandwidth antenna design for high speed. UWB has ultra wide frequency bandwidth; it can achieve extremely high capacity as high as thousands of Mbps. It works at low power transmission levels, and also provides high secure and high reliable communication. UWB system is purely based on impulse radio features like low complexity. Impedance matching, radiation pattern, stability, data rates, cost, weight, size of the antenna are the challenges facing the wide band antenna design.

RELATED WORKS

Two Ultra Wide Band [1] expressed Compact directive balance antipodal Vivaldi antennas. UWB Antenna is one of the emerging antennas used for microwave imaging systems. UWB antenna achieved the good impedance matching compared to other type of antennas. Antipodal Vivaldi antenna grantees the wide band requirements using FR4 substrate. Antenna Size reduction is one of the difficult processes for using low frequency applications, so UWB antennas are sizable. To reduce the coupling between antennas, Directivity and gain is improved when reducing the coupling between antennas.

Perfect magnetic wall condition (PWB) using Ultra wideband (UWB) antenna described^[3, 4] for omni direction. Interference is eliminated by using step impedance resonator at 6GHz. Swarm optimization algorithm is used to optimize the UWB antenna design. Embedded resonance slots in ground plane technique does not control any bandwidth and ripple in underwater vehicle for surveillance with navigation and swarm network communication. In Double pole band-rejected UWB antenna based two resonators are used to avoid the characteristics of flat skirt. UWB design based algorithm is possible to adjust the band-stop and bandpass frequency in UWB applications.

Dipole Antenna: Dipole antenna is the simplest and mostly used antenna for wide range of applications. The common structure of the dipole antenna is just a straight rod with end to end same axis. Mostly used dipole antenna is half wave dipole antenna; the wave length of the antenna is ¹/₄.



Figure 1: Basic Structure of Dipole Antenna

The most commonly used antenna is Dipole antenna. It is the antennae with simple geometrical structure that can be used for mobile and portable applications. The so many existing antennas have poor directivity, radiation pattern and gain. The directivity can be improved by changing the geometry and size of the antennae, or otherwise increasing the quantity of current flowing to the antenna. The quantity of current flowing through the antenna is not changeable and so keeping the power fed to the antenna constant if we vary the geometry the directivity is also changed significantly. The structure of the Dipole antenna is shown in Figure 1.

Proposed Dipole Antenna Design: A Dipole antenna is a type of radio frequency based antenna, it consist of a straight rod shaped conductor it can be anything like wire, mounted on a ground plane. The Dipole antenna having two sides, one edge of the antenna is connected to the bottom end of the antenna, and the another side is connected to the earth ground plane. Earth is used as the ground plane of the antenna. The Dipole antenna is a resonant antenna, the functions of rod as open resonator for radio waves, changing the standing waves of voltage and current along its length. The antenna length is determined by the wavelength and radiation pattern of the radio waves. Navigation and swarm network communication for marine communication using normal dipole antenna. Like a dipole antenna, the Dipole antenna has unidirectional and directional radiation pattern. It radiates the radio signal in all azimuthally directions perpendicular to the antenna, but the radiated signal varying with elevation angle. At very high frequency (VHF) and ultra high frequency (UHF) antenna needed a smaller size ground plane. So, artificial ground plane are used to mount the antenna above the ground plane.

Simulation Results and Discussion: Our proposed new Dipole antenna design have higher radiation pattern and gain when compared to the existing antenna types. Minor lobe and side lobe of the radiation pattern is less when compared to existing Dipole antenna. Electric field of the proposed Dipole antenna is improved. Figure 2 explores the proposed antenna radiation pattern and Figure 3 return looses.



Figure 2: Proposed Antenna Radiation Pattern



Figure 3: Return Losses

The above shows the return losses of the Dipole antenna. Compared to existing antenna the losses should be reduced and the gain is increased. Figure 4 explores voltage standing wave ratio.



Figure 4: Voltage Standing Wave ratio

CONCLUSION

In this paper concentrate on the antenna parameters like radiation pattern, gain, reflection coefficient and voltage standing wave ratio. The proposed Dipole antenna was designed to increase the above parameters. The performance achievements were done by reducing the size and change the metal of the Dipole antenna. HFSS is used as simulation tool for taking the characteristic results of the Dipole antenna.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

REFERENCES

1. Mamadou Hady bah, Jing-song hong and Deedar Ali jamro, "UWB Antenna Design and

Implementation for Microwave Medical Imaging Applications", *IEEE International conference on communication software and networks*, 2015.

- 2. Sk.Waseem Akram, K Shambavi, Zachariah C Alex, "Design of Printed Strip Dipole Antenna for UWB Applications", *IEEE International conference on electronic and communication system(ICECS)*, 2015.
- Surjati, Indra, Yuli Kurnia Ningsih, and Syah Alam. "Stacked Ultra Wide Band ring rectangular microstrip antenna fed by coplanar waveguide." In Communications (APCC), 2016 22nd Asia-Pacific Conference on IEEE, pp. 62-65, 2016.
- Jithu, P., A. Paul, V. Pithadia, R. Misquitta, and U. P. Khot. "Dual Band Dipole Antenna Design", International Journal of Engineering and Technology (IJET) Vol. 5(1),2013.

Implementation of Secured Multiple Random Fingerprint Password Electronic Accessing System

J. S. Praveen

Research & Development Division, AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

Nowadays, the framework is utilised to contrast the info picture, and the image in the folder and they condition are checked, the bank employees have scattered the money. In any case, the proposed model would supplant the security numbers by the biometric framework, and the method would distribute the funds while the examinations get fulfilled. Along these lines, the security of the exchange is enhanced to a more unusual degree. The benefit of biometrics is data of category for each person and that it can differentiate the person though variety at a time (it doesn't construct a variation if the primary biometric test is taken year prior). The upside of our framework is that it not just gathers single unique mark from the client as secret word. Instead, our structure will haphazardly collect few fingerprints from either hand of the client and gives validation. Since the biometric information can't be stolen, the framework would be sheltered and secured.

Keywords: Biometric, Multi Fingerprint, ATM, Encrypt

INTRODUCTION

Various aspects of everyday life are gradually being digitised as our life experiences, and creative efforts are accumulated in personal computers, digital media devices, and mobile devices. People use passwords and other authentication methods to protect these collections of personal and potentially confidential information. Traditional confidentiality and authentication methods (e.g., personal passwords) are less than secure. It requires more programming and equipment assets ^[1]. In addition to requiring the user to remember a variety of passwords, which can result in user error, passwords can be stolen, and simple password authentication is vulnerable to unauthorised breach. However, these problems can be resolved through the use of "physiological passwords" through unique personal biometric identification methods such as recognition of the user's face, fingerprints, own signature, or iris. The secret word technique is the least expensive and most straightforward modernism as it just requires primary programming resources. Then again, this framework is effectively attackable, since it is straightforward to acquire the secret word data from a human^[2]. The relationship between the biometric and biometric security system is also known as the lock and key system. The biometric security system is the lock and biometrics is the key to open that lock^[3].

For instance, the current day ATMs are utilising pin based security. So going to do the exchange, the security numbers are encouraged as info it is scrambled at the customer part, and the information is unscrambled at the server part ^[4]. At this point when the examination gets fulfilled, we can complete the exchange. As the innovation is getting enhanced, the saltines are effortlessly recovering the information, and henceforth the cheats are continuing expanding ^[5]. The information is made accessible in the cloud so that the exchange time gets lessened. In this paper described that the new cryptography algorithm with for efficient data communication ^[6]. Malware detection in an Android application by rigorous analysis of decompiled source code is presented in this paper [7]. Henceforth the danger of information abuse can be decreased to the more prominent degree through the substitution. In this article described that An Efficient Key-Policy Attribute-Based Encryption Scheme in Cloud Computing^[8]. Provisioning of Efficient Authentication Technique, Clusters are formed based on the distance, and the Cluster Heads (CHs) are elected by coverage and connectivity. The secret key generation used to create the clusters securely. The Elliptical Curve Cryptography technique verifies the CH is authenticated or not. Thus, the source sends the data to authenticated CH in the network ^[9].

Literature Study: Currently utilizing the security pin number for safety in ATMs, which supplanted signature based framework. The stick based security is the most straightforward stage of security. A pin number is a particular number which is scrambled and decoded amid exchange. These days the stick number can be extricated through numerous routes, for fake action. Along these lines, as an answer, the stick number can supplant by biometric security. The biometric security might be different mark, retina and new cryptography algorithm with for efficient data communication.

Features and its Description: The Overall hardware design for the Multi-Fingerprint system as shown in Fig.1.

Biometric Verification: Biometric Authentication is the process of comparing data for the person's

characteristics to that person's biometric "template" to determine resemblance. The reference model is the first store in a database or a secure portable element like a smart card. The data stored is then compared to the person's biometric data to be authenticated. Here it is the person's identity which is being verified. The combine of biometric data along with pin number, it may increase the security Divisive Hierarchical Bisecting Min-Max Clustering Algorithm [7]. While the biometric data cannot be stolen or fake, the transaction is very safe and protected. If their chances for the pin number to be created, the operation time of the proposed system is about 10 seconds. It is a better concern since the clients aim at low transaction time and Malware detection in the Android application by rigorous analysis of decompiled source code^[8]. The Figure 1 expressed Overall Hardware Design for Multi-Fingerprint System



Figure 1: Overall Hardware Design for Multi-Fingerprint System

Fingerprint Identification: Biometric single sign-on frees the users from remembering and entering their password every time they log on to their laptop or computers. Instead of entering a password, users simply swipe their fingerprints to authenticate themselves and log on to their accounts. The increased convenience and security that it provides has made biometrics very popular and led to its increased adoption by banks for identity management. It streamlines the authentication process as it can positively verify the user's identity using their unique fingerprint.

Data theft and privacy breaches are essential security concerns not only for corporate entities but individuals as well. When users have multiple accounts and devices, they get fed-up of remembering passwords for all those accounts ^[2]. Due to this, users may note down their passwords or use the same one for all accounts. It makes them highly vulnerable to hacking attacks and intruders might be able to access their accounts using a variety of methods. The recent spate of hacking incidents reveals that passwords are indeed the weakest link in an organisation's security system.

Banks deal with customer's money and sensitive financial details, and hence they need incredibly reliable methods of access control. Moreover, users might be accessing their accounts from various locations and devices. The staffing is the process of storing data in the database. This process is happening on during the opening of an account. Once a client opening an account, bank branch first needs to fill in with the KYC questions. Then the fingerprint images are also collected in the branch. When all information is collection, and that's data are sent to the central server of core banking ^[3]. Core business in an intellect a customer can transact with any bank using his identity with which he doesn't hold any contact. During the transaction process, the client may have fed the image at some angle. The angle of the input image may vary a lot. We are using a hit and miss algorithm to find the core point. Thus the core points are identified, and then the processed image is carried out a comparison with the database model. Therefore the Identification is carried out as shown in Figure 2.

RESULT



Figure 2: Fingerprint Identification

CONCLUSION

In this paper, we proposed it not only collects single fingerprint from the user as a password. Instead, our system will randomly collect few fingerprints from either hand of the user and gives authentication. The images are encrypted earlier to the transmission, and the encrypted images are transmitting to a central server. When encryption occurs as increase the efficiency of the system, data transmission is secured, and power consumption is reduced. Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET committee

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

- A. J. Willis, "A cost-effective fingerprint recognition system for use with low-quality prints," Pattern Recognition, vol. 34(2):255–270, 2001.
- 2. S.H.Gerez, "Challenges in fingerprint recognition", in Biometric Solutions for Authentication in an e-World, pp.23–57, 2002.
- Punam Bedi, "Minutiae Extraction from Fingerprint Images-a Review," Proc. International Journal of Computer Science Issues (IJSCI), 2011.
- S.T. Bhosale, Satara "Security in e-banking via cardless biometric ATMs", *Proeeding*, International Journal of Advanced Technology & Engineering Research (IJATER), 2012.
- L. Coetzee and E. C. Botha, "Fingerprint recognition in low-quality images", *Pattern Recognition*, Vol. 26(10), pp. 1441–1460, 1993.
- GaneshKumar, K., Arivazhagan, D., "New cryptography algorithm with for effective data communication, *Indian Journal of Science and Technology*, 9(48), 108970, 2016.
- Tiwari, P., Tere, G. and Singh, P., "Malware detection in Android application by rigorous analysis of decompiled source code", In Computing Communication Control and Automation (ICCUBEA)", 2016 International Conference on IEEE, 1-6, 2016.
- Ms. J.Shiva Nandhin, Arun Kumar S, Abishek N, Meerah G, Ashika G, "An Efficient Key Policy Attribute Based Encryption Scheme In Cloud Computing", International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research, Vol.9, No.2, pp.-16,2017.
- S. Lingeshwari, R., "Natchadalingam, Provisioning Of Efficient Authentication Technique For Implementing In Large Scale Networks", International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research Vol.6, No.1, 2014.

Problems and its Analytical Representation in Discrete Mathematics Over Proposition Formulas

G. Jenitha

Assistant Professor, Department of Maths, AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

In this paper, we break down and compressed the issues that understudies are inclined to mistake in the educating of discrete science, for example, judgment of suggestions, interpretation of recommendations, development of essential ordinary frame, and operation of aggregate, exceptional components in fractional request and give the comparing measures to taking care of every issue.

Keywords: discrete mathematics, proposition, paradigm, collective

INTRODUCTION

Discrete Mathematics is an essential branch of current arithmetic, is the numerical establishments of software engineering, is an expert and original course of the PC claim to fame, it is the premise and the center. The point of this course is to give understudies a chance to face the fundamental information of arithmetic of software engineering and innovation. Discrete Mathematics is explained by ^[1]. Joined with the application in software engineering with Discrete Mathematics, Students ought to face the essential techniques for preparing the scattered amount, and have the premise learning for the following claim to fame courses. Paradox Box is discussed by ^[2]. It is excessively raising the capacity of unique ideation, rationale thinking and taking care of practice issue [3]. Thus, it is essential to learn scattered arithmetic well for the understudies who are majoring in software engineering a discrete-time retrial inventory system with d-map demands. This paper described by ^[6]. However, the substance of this course are Mary and scattered, Many understudies' understanding of ideas and strategies is insufficient Introduction to Discrete Mathematics Higher Education this paper described by ^[4], Therefore they can't make a decent utilization of the particular information to take care of down to earth issues Low-temperature method for synthesis of ZnS quantum dots and its luminescence characterization studies this paper described by ^[5]. The creators locate that a few understudies 'blunder inclined inquiries during the time spent taking part in educating. Here, we make some discourse on a few common fundamental issues^[7].

SEVERAL EXISTING PROBLEMS

Judgment of proposition: The fundamental unit is a recommendation in propositional rationale. The recommendation is a critical mode in reasonable considering; it is a proclamation that can ready to judge genuine or false. Be that as it may, the Catch 22, interrogative, necessary, exclamatory and unhindered factors can't be ruled valid or invalid, in this manner can't be called suggestions. The nuclear recommendation is the opinion that can't separate into more straightforward articulation; Atom suggestions are the essential unit of standard rationale. In judging of recommendations, Students regularly see the interrogative, primary, exclamatory and unhindered factors, however, can't acknowledge the oddity.

There are three principle types of the oddity:

- 1. A declaration is by all accounts wrong; in any case, it's privilege.
- 2. A declaration is by all accounts right; in any case, it's off-base.
- 3. An arrangement of thinking looks like fantastic, however, prompt consistently confusing, yet they will prompt coherent mystery.

Ex 1: In the fourth century BC, the Greek mathematician Euclid's: "I'm lying." On the off chance that Euclid honestly is lying, then this announcement is valid, So Euclid did not lie; If Euclid truly isn't lying, then this statement is false, So Euclid is lying. The

judgment of each suggestion requires two conditions: The first is the definitive sentence; the second can decide the genuine or false.

In spite of the fact that Ex 1 is an ultimate judgment, however, it can't choose the real or fake, so it's a mystery, it has a place with the third sort of frame for the conundrum. What's more, the stylish mystery can present: "I just give somebody a hair style that who doesn't give himself a haircut."Etc. Understudies alone handle the intention of a conundrum.

Propositional Formulas: The fundamental element of research technique for the Mathematical rationale is symbolizing the different components in dialog and thinking. In propositional coherent, the nuclear suggestion is the primary unit of a propositional recipe. The nuclear recommendations and connectives and brackets constitute a confused idea method. There are some usually utilized connectives, for example, rationale NOT¬, conjunction \land , disjunction \lor , conditional \rightarrow , condition \leftrightarrow , rationale XOR \overline{o} , and so forth. The principle motivation behind learning propositional reasoning is symbolizing a personal suggestion. We can give potential reality outcomes of recommendations through the same figuring. The path of recommendation is the way to imply coherent connective effectively.

It's anything but difficult to interpret a few connectives, for example, and, or, IF-THEN, if and just if, and so forth. In any case, some different connectives dependable are difficult to get a handle on.

Ex 2: Today I will get down to business unless it downpours.

Understudies translation for "unless" falls in the middle of causality and comparability connection. The issue will explain If they have "unless" as "if not."

P: I will get down to business; Q: it downpours.

Recommendation recipe: $\neg Q \rightarrow P$

The construction of principal standard form: The common primary type of suggestion equation is a standout amongst an essential substance in propositional rationale and is critical establishments of arithmetic in a few center subjects, for example, Artificial Intelligence, Software Engineering, Data structure, etc. The standard essential frame is the primary standard type of suggestion

equation. It's critical parts in idea equation mostly are judging likeness two propositional recipes, judging the kind of propositional recipes, giving a truth table, judging the legitimacy of deciding recommendation induction, and so forth. It is troublesome for understudies to build the main disjunctive ordinary frame and key conjunctive typical type of suggestion. There are two constructors for a first disjunctive standard frame and chief conjunctive typical shape, one is truth table, and the other is the utilization of the same recipe. Truth table applies to a couple of variable and straightforward equations, another goes for all recipes, and however, their basic procedures are unpredictable much of the time. Through the hypothesis of truth table strategy, we realize that the entirety of subscripts of mid-term in original disjunctive typical shape and maximal term in first conjunctive ordinary frame levels with to, this conclusion can be effortlessly connected to acquire the other by one of natural Chief shape.

Ex 3: the ultimate disjunctive normal form and first conjunctive normal form of " $(P \land Q) \lor R$ " principal conjunctive normal form:

$$\begin{split} & P \land Q \lor R \leftrightarrow (P \lor R) \land (Q \lor R) \\ & \leftrightarrow (P \lor R \lor (Q \land \neg Q)) \land ((P \land \neg P) \lor Q \lor R) \\ & \leftrightarrow (P \lor Q \lor R) \land (P \lor \neg Q \lor R) \land (\neg P \lor Q \lor R) \\ & \leftrightarrow M000 \land MOI0 \land MI00 \leftrightarrow \pi (0, 2, 4) \end{split}$$

So, the expressions that make formula false is

000,0 1 0, 100; The right expressions are 00 1 ,01 1 , 1 0 1 , 1 1 0, 1 1 1 .

The ultimate disjunctive normal form:

 $\Sigma(1,3,5,6,7) \leftrightarrow M001 \lor M011 \land M101 \lor M110 \lor M111$

 $\leftrightarrow (\neg P \land \neg Q \land R) \lor (\neg P \land Q \land R) \lor (P \land \neg Q \land R) \lor (P \land Q \land R) \lor (P \land Q \land \neg R) \lor (P \land Q \land R)$

Thus, we can present a typical primary shape utilizing the proportional equations to start with, and then make utilization of the corresponding subscript to accomplish another. Along these lines, the induction will be extraordinarily improved and never commit errors. Thus it is anything but difficult to be acknowledged by understudies.

CONCLUSION

In a procedure of discrete science instructing, Students frequently experience different issues, a few issues are individual, and a few issues are all inclusive. In this paper, the creator utilizes particular illustrations break down and examine the blunder inclined inquiries, For instance, the judgment of suggestion, the recommendation equation, the vital disjunctive typical frame and necessary conjunctive ordinary type of proposal, particular components in a halfway request, and so forth gives the arrangements, It is cheerful to do some help and direction in discrete science educating and learning.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

REFERENCES

1. Wei-Jian, DiscreteMathematics, Shanghai Science and Technology Publishing House, 1996.

- Gardner Martin, Paradox Box Scientific American, 1982.
- 3. XU Jie-pan, Introduction to Discrete MathematicsHigherEducation Press, 2004.
- Robert Miner, and Nico Poppelier, Mathematical Markup Language, W3C Recommendation, World Wide Web Consortium, 2000.
- I.Schena, "HELM and the Semantic Math-Web," Springer-Verlag, Lecture Notes in Computer Science Series, pp.69-84, 2004.
- Periyasamy, C., "A Discrete Time Retrial Inventory System with D-Map Demands" *International Journal of Pure and Applied Mathematics*, 98(5), pp.45-54, 2015
- Maheshwaran K, "CMOS Design of Low Power High Speed Hybrid Full Adder", *International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research*, Vol. 8, No. 1, 2016.

Reduced Tree Structure Based Multiplier Design

J. S. Praveen¹, A. Amutha²

¹Research & Development Division, ²Assitant Professor, Department of Information Technology, AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

Expansion of standard mobile and wireless network communication applications have significant demands on signal processing. Traditional signal processing approaches are filtering, convolution, correlation, and transformation of signals. Among these methods, filters are widely used in wireless mobile and network applications to filter the services of incoming/outgoing users. The primary function of a filter is to selectively allow the desired signals to pass through and suppress undesired signals based on frequencies. In this work, the design of MAC unit by using the modified compound Wallace tree multiplier is presented. This new adder design is performed efficiently regarding the VLSI design environment compare than the traditional multiplier unit. Verilog HDL language is used to implement the proposed design.

Keywords: Mobile Networks, Signal Processing, Digital filters, Multiplier and Adder, Hardware Description Language, Very Large Scale Integration.

INTRODUCTION

The primary objective of this work is to reduce power dissipation by eliminating PMOS tree and also by retrieving the energy stored at the output by reversing the current source direction discharging process instead of dissipation in NMOS network with domino logic, pass transistor logic. Proposed an efficient low power ripple carry adder (RCA) for ultra applications is explained by ^[1]. The performance of the circuit increases due to an elimination of energy consumption. Further, a comparison of the Low-Power and High-Speed Carry Select Adder circuits with traditional adder circuits has been presented by ^[2]. Also, a four-bit ripple carries snake was designed using adiabatic logic and is considered as a benchmark circuit for future design. Carry Select Adder (CSLA) is introduced to improve the performance of digital addition operation. On the Power dissipation of 8-bit Ripple Carry Adder using CMOS circuits, Pass transistors and Transmission gates as described by ^[3], In this work, D-Latch is used instead of RCA in CSLA circuit. Cascade of RCA structures exhibits more delay and area for performing an addition operation. But, D-Latch circuit reduces the area and delay for displaying addition operation. A unique approach is proposed in this article to reduce area, delay, and power of SQRT CSLA. Performance Analysis of different Bit Carry Look-ahead Adder using VHDL environment is discussed by ^[4]. The proposed SQRT CSLA structure is compared with regular SQRT CSLA which results in developed architecture, consuming less area and delay than the regular one.

RELATED WORKS

The Reduced Hybrid Complexity Ripple Carry Look-ahead Adder is proposed by ^[5]. To design 8-bit ripple carry adder, 1-bit ripple gives snakes are considered as a basement. Schematic design of developed 8-bit adder is converted into layouts for verification. Further, simulation of the schematic designs is performed to check the logic operations. In the end, performance analysis on power dissipation of layout designs is analyzed with previous work. Finally, this work concludes that the CMOS technologies are the most energy efficient for improving the performances of digital circuits. Hence, it is further recommended to use the CMOS logic for the design of portable embedded system industry.

The 4-bit, 8-bit and 16-bit Carry Look-ahead Adder (CLA) using Very High speed integrated circuit Hardware Description Language (VHDL). The design of a Single Input Fuzzy Logic Controller Based SVC for Dynamic Performance Enhancement of Power Systems is developed by [6]. The propagation delay of RCA circuit has been reduced to this work. It occupies less area regarding LUT, slices and a total number of gate count. As well as delay path also decreased significantly in carrying look-ahead adder when compared to Ripple Carry Adder. Energy efficient voltage conversion range of multiple level shifter designs in multi-voltage domain is discussed by ^[7]. The main disadvantage of this work is that it is not possible to realize constant delay for wider bit adders because there will be a substantial loading capacitance and hence it consumes more than considerable complexity. An efficient approach for the removal of bipolar impulse noise using a median filter is explained by [8].

The Hybrid Carry Look-ahead Adder (HECLA). A four-bit HECLA has been implemented by using Cadence using 45nm technology. The implementation results show that the 12.2% of Area, 4.6% of power improvement and 14.01% of critical path delay overhead over CLA. Minimum delay full adder achieves this high level of performance. This work would be useful for MAC design of FIR filter, FFT, and other digital signal processing applications. The CLA adder design by using Multi-input Floating Gate (MIFG) is developed. FPGA Implementation of Low Power Data Multipliers and Its Application is presented in this paper ^[9]. Low voltage and low power circuits are essential for mobile gadgets which have mixed mode circuit structures embedded with analog sub-sections.

Methodology of **Reduced** Complex Wallace Multiplier: A Wallace multiplier is a parallel multiplier, where array multiplication is performed identically. However, the main disadvantage of Wallace tree multiplier is the requirement of more number of full adders in each stage of computation. This problem can be mitigated in reduced complexity Wallace multiplier. In reduced complexity Wallace multiplier circuit, N² AND gates are used to generate the partial product results, and they are arranged in an inverted triangular order as shown in Figure 1. The following steps are followed while designing the reduced complexity Wallace multiplier.



Figure 1: Structure of Reduced Complexity Wallace multiplier

Step 1: Combination of three bits is added using full adder circuit.

Step 2: Single bits and groups of two bits are moved to the next stage directly.

Step 3: Repeats the step 1 and 2, until two sets of the row are obtained.

Each dot represents partial products of multiplication. The final stage consists of two rows. In the last stage of reduced complexity Wallace multiplier, the efficient adder is required for performing addition process. Hence, proposed modified group structures based SQRT CSLA has been incorporated into reduced complexity Wallace multiplier to improve the performance.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

Simulation result of 8-bit reduced complexity Wallace multiplier has been validated by using ModelSim 6.3C, and synthesis results have been estimated by using Xilinx 10.1i (Family: Spartan 3, Device: Xc3s50, Package: PQ 208, Speed; -5) design tool. The synthesis result of proposed SQRT CSLA based reduced complexity Wallace multiplier are illustrated in Figure 2 respectively to determine the area utilization.

Design Derview Summay DidD Propetes Summay DidD Propetes Model Level Disation Tening Constants Model Level Disation Tening Constants Model Level Disation Tening Constants Product Version: 65E 101 - WebPACK Product Version: 65E 101 - WebPA	🚡 FPGA Design Summary 🔥	-	pe	op Project Statu			
Bisennay Nodel Renet Ublication Bisennay Target Device: No Enco: Model Level Ublication Target Device: No Enco: Model Level Ublication Target Device: No Enco: Phood Report Design Strategy: No Enco: Phood Report Design Strategy: No Enco: Dock Report Design Strategy: No Partition Strategy: Synthesis Menager: Transition Messager: Prod Report Transition Messager: Transition Messager: Prod Report Model Elevel Ublication Device Ublication Summary No partition information must found. Place and Roue Messager: Number of Sicer Fig Repo 30 1536 112 Design Elevence Ublication Used Available Ublication Number of Sicer Fig Repo 30 1536 112 Dige Distribution Image Constrating only related log: Sice Fig Repo 30 1536 112 Dige Distribution Image Constrating only related log: Sice Fig Repo 30 1536 112 Number of coccupt Sices Sice Fig Repo Sice Fig Repo Sice Fig Repo Sice Fig Repo	B Design Overview	Project File:	Project File: propine Current State: Paced and P				ed
And A Construction And Construction And A Construction And A Construction	Sumay Modile Level Utilization Traing Constants Prout Report Cock Report	Module Name:	top	• Enors:		No Errors	
Proof Report P		Target Device:	xc3r505pq208	• Warning	ji:	11 Wanings	_
Proud Report Cook Rep		Product Version:	ISE 101 - WHEPACK	Routing	Results:	All Sonah Congi	tely Route
Cook Report Error and Vienings Error and Vienings Translation Resoges Translation Resoges Translation Resoges Transges Transges		Design Goat	Balanced	• Timing I	Constraints:	Al Constants Me	
Device UNicotion Summary Noted Namesian Image Network No partition information was found. Device UNicotion Summary Noted Namesian Image Network Noted Namesian Image Namesian Noted Namesian Image Namesian Noted Namesian Image Name		Design Strategy:	Xiins Delault (uniocked)	+ Final Ti	ning Score:	0 [TringReport]	
Israhalan Messages Mo partition information was found. Israhalan Messages Device Utilization Summary Israhalan Messages Device Utilization Summary Bigen Messages Logic Utilization Used Available Utilization Bigen Messages Device Utilization Summary Logic Utilization Used Available Utilization Display Messages Display Messages Opic Utilization Used Available Utilization Display Messages Display Messages Number of Sizee Fig. Pops 30 1.58 112 Display Incomental Messages Number of Sizee containing only related topic 86 788 1112 Stow Partition Date Total Message Contraining Total Message Contraining 34 124 277 Stow Falling Contraints Number of Sizee Fight/for 34 124 277	S Entit and Warringt		prop Partition Summary				
Proce and Route Messages Iming Messages Bitgum Messages Bitgum Messages Debuild Date Messages Debuild Messages Masber of Sloes containing univelied bgic deb debuild de	Map Messages	No partition information was found.					
Logic Utilization Used Available Utilization Note Bright Messages Aubert of Sice Fip Pops 30 1.536 12 12 Deschert Recepter Southert Recepter 30 1.536 12 12 Endels Envorte Southert of Annote of A spot UUTs 144 1.536 32 12 Deschert Recepter Southert of Annote of A spot UUTs 144 1.536 32 1112 Deschert Recepter Number of A spot UUTs 164 1.536 1112 1112 Deschert Recent Messages Number of Sices containing universided logic 66 66 1002 Obsert Failing Constraints Number of Sices containing universided logic 0 66 63 Stow Failing Constraints Number of A input UUTs 144 1.536 33 Stow Failing Constraints Number of A input UUTs 144 2.737	Place and Route Messages	Device Utilization Summary					
Bull Current Messages Number of Size Fip Fops 30 1.536 112 Endelet Finance Number of Size Fip Fops 30 1.536 12 Endelet Finance Size Fip Fops 30 1.536 12 Endelet Finance Design Summary Logic Distribution 144 1.536 32 Design Finance Logic Distribution 1112 1112 1112 Distribution Outa Number of Sizes containing universited logic 66 66 1002 Stow Farlion Outa Sizes Forsing Number of Sizes containing universited logic 0 66 632 Stow Farling Constraints Number of 4 input LUTs 144 1.536 33 124 2775	Ritran Metsages	Logic Ilbitration	Partice Con	lind	Available	Ibication	Notefal
Detailet Flanott Sour Parties Detailet Flanott Sour Parties Detailet Flanott Detailet Environt Detailet	Al Current Messages	Number of Sice File Floor		30	153	12	
Under Finance Design Summary Logic Distribution Logic Distribution Enable Message Filtering Number of scoppid Slotes 86 788 1112 Display Incomental Messages Number of Slotes containing unit related logic 86 66 66 1002 Outplay Incomental Messages Number of Slotes containing unit related logic 0 66 66 1002 Stow Failing Constraints Number of Slotes containing unitiated logic 0 66 63 102 Stow Failing Constraints Number of 4 input LUTs 144 1536 57 174	🗟 Detailed Renatz 🛛 🕺	Number of 4 root LUTs		14	153	51	
Structure Unsign Summary Number of occupied Sices 96 788 1111 Exclude Message Flaving Number of occupied Sices 96 788 1102 Exclude Message Flaving Number of Sices containing only related logic 86 86 1002 Disclay Incomental Messages Number of Sices containing only related logic 0 86 002 Stow Flavings Total Number of 4 input LUTs 144 1536 97% Stow Flaving Constraints Number of boold (Size) 34 124 27%	hoject Properties	Looic Distribution				-	
Deplay Incremental Messages Induction of Silves containing only related logic Sonor Particing Use Store Participation Store Parti	Enable Enhanced Uesign Summary Enable Messace Filtering	Number of accupied Slices		96	760	112	
Store Failing Contraints Number of Sices containing unelated logic 0 66 001 Store Failors Total Number of 4 input LUTs 144 1.536 502 Store Failors Total Number of 4 input LUTs 144 1.536 502 Store Failing Constraints Number of bodied (Sign 100) 34 124 2775	Display Incremental Messages	Number of Slices containing only related logic		86	8	100%	-
Stow Falling Contraints Total Number of 4 input LUTs 144 1.536 Sto Stow Falling Contraints Number of Londed (See Stow Falling Contraints Number of Londed (See Number of Lings) 34 124 27%	inhanced Design Summary Contents	Number of Sloes of	containing unvelated logic	0	8	10	-
Show Warrings Number of bonded (<u>Steve</u> 34 124 27% Show Failing Constraints Number of BINESMA (No. 1 9 17%	Show Pattion Usta Show Enors Show Warnings Show Faling Constraints Show Dock Report	Total Number of 4 input LUTs		144	1.5%	51	
Show Faling Constants Muncher of Britition Ma. 1 0 127		Number of bonded	8	34	124	27%	
Show Dock Report		Number of BUFGMUNs		1	8	12%	

Figure 2: Synthesis result of the proposed reduced Wallace tree multiplier



Figure 3: Timing report of the proposed reduced Wallace tree multiplier



Figure 4: Power utilization of the proposed reduced Wallace tree multiplier

In the case of proposed reduced complexity Wallace multiplier with the help of modified group structures based SQRT CSLA. Delay and Power consumption of proposed reduced complexity Wallace multiplier are illustrated in Figure 3 and Figure 4 respectively.

Table	1:	Comp	parison	of bo	th	existing	and	propose	d
	re	duced	comple	exity	Wa	allace m	ultip	lier	

Method	Delay (ns)	LUT	Power (me)
Existing Multiplier	15.879	165	288
Proposed reduced complexity Wallace Multiplier	21.440	144	264

CONCLUSION

In this work, the proposed reduced Wallace tree multiplier is designed efficiently regarding the VLSI design environment. The proposed multiplier is offered area and power reduction compare than the conventional method. This presented multiplier will be suitable for MAC implementation of digital FIR filter. In future, this proposed multiplier will be used in high-speed applications. The simulation of the proposed multiplier is done by using Modelsim XE, and the synthesis of the proposed work is carried out by using Xilinx ISE.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University.

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

- Ramesh Babu M, Mahendra D, and Rambabu S, "An Efficient Low Power Ripple Carry Adder for Ultra Applications" IOSR Journal of Electronics and Communication Engineering (IOSR-JECE), Vol. 9, pp: 38-42, 2014.
- LaxmanShanigarapu and Bhavana P. Shrivastava, "Low-Power and High-Speed Carry Select Adder" International Journal of Scientific and Research publications (IJSRP), Vol. 3, pp: 1-9, 2013.
- Muhammad Ismail, Sahar arshad, Usman ahmad, Aneesulhusnain and QaiserIjaz, "On the Power dissipation of 8-bit Ripple Carry Adder using CMOS circuits, Pass transistors and Transmission gates" International Journal of emerging science (IJES), Vol. 4, pp: 132-141, 2014.
- 4. Rajendar Kumar and Sandeep Dahiya, "Performance Analysis of different Bit Carry Look-ahead adder using VHDL environment" International Journal of Engineering Science and Innovative technology (IJESIT), Vol. 2, 2013.

- Ravish Aradhya H. V, Lakshmesha J, and Muralidhara K. N., "Reduced Hybrid Complexity Ripple Carry Look-ahead adder" International Journal of Computer applications (IJCA), Vol. 70, 2013.
- SUBRAMANIAN, D. D. P., "Design of a Single Input Fuzzy Logic Controller Based SVC for Dynamic Performance Enhancement of Power Systems",2014
- Sinthuja, S. "Energy efficient voltage conversion range of multiple level shifter design in multi voltage domain", Indian Journal of Science and Technology, 7, 82,2014
- Kadali, K.S. and Rajaji, L., "An efficient approach for the removal of bipolar impulse noise using median filter", Indian *Journal of Science and Technology*, 8(13), 2015.
- A. Vincy Beaulah, "FPGA Implementation of Low Power DADDA Multipliers and its Application", International journal of MC square scientific research, Vol. 7, No. 1, 2015.

Retrorflective Using Optical Communication

K. Rajesh

Assistant Professor, Department of Physics, AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

This article deals with visible light communication (VLC) based on retroreflective principle. Visible light communication presents great potential in terms of possible communication bandwidth, transmitter localization, spectral, power and spatial effectively and more. In the article, the retroreflective communication itself is introduced and compared to common VLC and RFID systems. Essential parts of power balance are mentioned and discussed. The last part of the article discusses benefits of retroreflective communication for Internet of Things.

Keywords: Internet of things, LiFi (Light Fidelity), optical wireless communication, retro reflection, visible light communication.

INTRODUCTION

Internet of Things (IoT) is a network of smart embedded devices. Those devices could be either fully autonomous (sensors) or a part of more complicated systems. Its role on the market is growing stronger; Gartner predicts that the Internet of Things (IoT) ^[1] will include 26 billion units installed by 2020.

The role of Internet of Things is to enable remote access to everyday devices to control them, to read their identity, to harvest statistical or sensor data or to enable communication between each other. The trend is to connect as much devices as possible, to enable remote control above everything ^[2]. An example - smart home: indoor and outdoor temperature sensors and heating control are connected to the network, allowing remote control and monitoring, e.g. on vacation. A fridge can automatically send a message or even place an order when some food runs out^[3].

The information transfer via optical communication system can be performed based on many different principles, each of them having various benefits, disadvantages and requirements. The common drawback is atmospheric attenuation caused especially by fogs and precipitation ^[4]. This attenuation causes serious limitation in range; many optical systems also presume line of sight operation. On the other side, some of known benefits are non-licensed operation and available bands ^[5], since so far commonly used radio bands (under 10 GHz) have become insufficient. The great expansion of LEDs caused that most of today's light sources (indoor and outdoor lamps, car lamps, torches etc.) are based on that technology ^[3], making them much more energy-efficient and, for our purpose, well suitable for modulation and information transfer ^[6]. This assumption is utilized in VLC systems, e.g. LiFi (Light Fidelity). This article aims at point-to-multipoint optical wireless communication, with passive retroreflective transceiver.

Retroreflectors: An optical retroreflector, Figure 1, is object or device which reflects incident beam back to (and only to) the direction of the transmitter. The reflected beam is parallel to the incident one and shifted. Due to design imperfections, retro-reflectors cause small deviation and attenuation to the reflected beam. Retroreflectors are utilized in everyday devices around us in form of safety reflective materials used in automotive ^[4-5]. They are often used for aiming or ranging and can be also used for point to point to multipoint optical communication.



Figure 1: Retroreflector: common shapes.(a) Corner-cube retroreflector, (b) Spherical retroreflector (cat's eye). The sphere is from material with higher refractivity index.

Retro **Reflective Communication:** The active transceiver emits modulated optical beam, which is then detected by remote devices (passive transceivers)^[6]. This direction is called downlink. The passive transceiver responds by modulating incident optical carrier either by letting the incident beam to hit the retroreflector and to bounce back (logical "1") or by masking the beam (logical "0"). The passive transceiver itself thus does not radiate any electromagnetic wave and can save a lot of energy. This principle is very similar to RFID systems ^[7]. The retroreflector which is able to modulate reflected beam is called modulated retroreflector (MRR). Channel Assignment in Ad-Hoc Network for allocating the channel for each user.

Power Balance: Equation shows simplified downlink power balance of retroreflective link. Stands for the power received on the passive receiver, is power transmitted by the transmitter. The crucial part of the power balance is propagation loss, which introduces losses caused by beam divergence and attenuation of the environment in Optimal Scheduling Based On Instance Niche. The path loss is dependent on the distance between transmitter and receiver and on the profile of the emitted beam. Those losses are related to the second power of the distance between transmitter and receiver. On receiver, the incident beam is also affected by receiving optical system (if present) and coupling to the photodiode, these contributions are summarized in Fuzzy C strange points clustering algorithm (can be negative).

$$\mathbf{P}_{rxd} = \mathbf{P}_{tx} - \mathbf{L}_p - \mathbf{L}_{rx} \,[\mathbf{dB}]$$

Active Transceiver: Active transceiver is assumed to be a device with line-of- sight route to remote devices and which is able to emit and detect light of appropriate intensities. The transceiver can work either as a static access point to the VLC network or as standalone mobile communicator. The device contains both fully featured VLC transmitter and receiver. In the uplink, the active transceiver is both the originator and the receiver of the light and controls the power margin of both directions of communication. The received beam intensity is at its lowest value and the quality and sensitivity of the receiver is thus fundamental. In the design of retroreflective VLC system, it is also essential that the active transceiver have sufficient area of coverage.

Passive Transceiver: The incident beam is processed in parallel both in the receiving and the transmitting circuit.

The sensitivity of the receiving circuit is not as crucial as for active transceiver since the incident beam is of higher intensity. Since the device itself does not emit anything, its power consumption can be very low, depending on the MRR modulation principle and digital processing front-end. By use of solar cells, the device can be even fully solar-powered. In battery less retroreflective tag is discussed. It is a matter of compromise between device power and size - small, simple devices, e.g. retroreflective identification tags will have low power consumption and the solar cell could be of small area whether smarter devices would require larger area of solar cells in vector machine and principle component analysis for IDS.

Modulation Principles: The passive transceiver modulates the backscattered carrier beam either by letting the beam reflect towards opposite transceiver or by causing beam extinction. Three methods for driven beam extinction are discussed: Mirror deflection, transmissive LCD display shutter and multiple quantum well modulator shutter.

Retroreflective VLC in IOT: Optical communication brings several ideas making IoT devices even more accessible. There are many devices around us, which can be used as an active transceiver without any hardware modification. Most nowadays smart phones contain a camera and a LED "flash", these are thus great adepts to take role of mobile active transceiver. In automotive, cars contain onboard camera to record the traffic in case of an accident or to control the matrix beam system, headlamps are moving to LED technology. This opens the door to VLC in car to car communication.

Security: With control and sensor devices being connected to the global network, one is exposed the risk of being attacked. By infiltrating the network, an attacker could either gain control.

E.g. over the home automation or gather sensitive data and abuse them.

Since the visible light is well absorbed by opaque objects, its range is limited only to one room - which one the light was originated in. For sniffing this communication, the attacker is able to listen the downlink communication with visual contact with the active transceiver. In retro-reflective communication, the uplink channel is additionally narrowed, reducing the sniff able camera to narrow cone around the connecting line between the two communicating devices. **Localization:** The active transceiver with matrix photo detection (camera) gains the ability to localize and distinguish opposite transmitters. This can extend augmented reality systems - just by opening the camera application on the smart phone, user could be for example able to read the state of charging of laptop by pointing the camera on it, Wi-Fi access points can share their SSID etc.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

Figure 2 shows the relative effective area of the photo detector as a function of incident beam angle.



Figure 2: Relative effective area of the photo detector as a function of angle between incident beam and the normal of the photo detector surface

The shape of the concentrator is chosen depending on the angle of operation. It is preferable to utilize a highgain narrow optics for - directional links. Links with wide angle of operation use hemisphere concentrator with 90 Degree. Retro reflective links for IoT are to be able to operate from wide angle, which is however limited by the operating angle of the retro reflector, not exceeding 90 degree.



Figure 3: Path loss of the uplink and downlink channel for incident angle of 0 degrees and 30 degrees

Figure 3 illustrates the simulation of path loss as a function of distance between the transmitter and the receiver for incident angles of 0 degrees and 30 degrees. The downlink is modelled by Lambertian beam (divergence of 60 degree), a photo detector with active surface of 5mm^2 and a glass hemispherical receiving optics with refractive index n=1,58. The path loss of uplink channel is a sum of path loss of downlink and ascendant path loss with reflected beam with divergence of 15 degree.

CONCLUSION

The retroreflective optical communication is introduced and compared to common communication principles, with its benefits and disadvantages being discussed. The article shows possible system design of retroreflective communication link, including crucial parts of the power balance. The third section mentions importance of presence of receiving optics of photo detectors and an effect of its shape.

The retroreflective communication puts together spectral and spatial benefits of VLC communication and minimal power consumption of passive retroreflective transceivers, making them suitable for simple autonomous measuring de- vices and general IoT applications. It was shown that retroreflective communication suffers from significant path loss of the uplink channel. To ensure sufficient quality of the link, it is required either to mitigate the path loss by shortening the distance between communicating devices or by use of light source of high power. The last section highlights benefits of retroreflective communication for IoT upon common radio frequency systems.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

- H. N. Saha, A. Mandal, and A. Sinha, "Recent trends in the internet of things", 2017 IEEE 7th Annual Computing and Communication Workshop and Conference (CCWC), 2017.
- 2. M. Ayyash, H. Elgala, A. Khreishah, and et al., "Coexistence Of Wifi And Lifi Toward 5g:

Concepts, Opportunities, And Challenges", IEEE Communications Magazine, Vol. 54, No. 2, p. 6471, 2016.

- H. Haas, L. Yin, Y. Wang, and C. Chen, "What is LIfi?" *Journal of Lightwave Technology*, Vol. 34, No. 6, pp1533-1544, 2016.
- L. Zhou, J. Kahn, and K. Pister, "Cornercube retroreflectors based on structure-assisted assembly for free-space optical communication," *Journal of Microelectromechanical Systems*, Vol. 12, No. 3, p. 233-242, 2003.
- 5. A. Carrasco-Casado, R. Vergaz, J. M. Sanchez-Pena, E. Oton, M. A. Geday, and J. M. Oton,

"Low-Impact Air-To-Ground Free-Space Optical Communication System Design and Frst Results," 2011 International Conference on Space Optical Systems and Applications (ICSOS), 2011.

- 6. J. Li, A. Liu, G. Shen, L. Li, C. Sun, and F. Zhao, "Retro-VLC", Proceedings of the 16th International Workshop on Mobile Computing Systems and Applications HotMobile '15, 2016.
- Nagaraj. V, T.R. Sumithira, S.Prabu, "Development of Communication Technologies and Networks for Smart Grid", *International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research (IJMSR)*,8(1), 2016.

Secondary Route Establishment for QOS Routing Using Genetic Algorithm Underwater Sensor Networks

P. D. Deepalakshmi¹, Balamurugan²

¹Research Scholar, ²Professor, Department of Information Technology, AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

Network topology changes frequently due to dynamic nature and leads to frequent link failures, reliability problem, also causes stability issues. To overcome the issues and to increase the link reliability various routing methods such as multi-path routing, on-demand routing and backup path routing are developed. A primary back up route establishment for QoS routing protocol is designed to detect the potential failures of nodes in the network. For detection of failures, a path evaluation function is determined based on the metrics energy drain rate and interference, congestion status are measured. Once failure is detected, back up routes are established and transmission is redirected on these back up routes. Simulation results show that the proposed protocol has reduced recovery delay and improved throughput as compared with the existing protocol.

Keywords: MANET, Round Trip Time (RTT), Multipath disjoint routing (MDR), QoS, Adhoc.

INTRODUCTION

MANET is a self-ruling group of mobile systems that exchange information over bandwidth constrained wireless links. Network topology changes rapidly and randomly with time as the nodes are mobile [1]. The network is decentralized, where network activity such as discovering the topology and delivering messages are executed by the node themselves that means routing functionality has to be integrated in mobile nodes ^[2]. High mobility and frequent link failures in MANET infrastructure results in low throughput and high delay. Due to high demand of MANETs for transferring multimedia applications leads to the need to provide QoS support ^{[3].} The characteristics of MANETs such as their dynamic topology coupled with the characteristic of the wireless communication medium make Quality of Service condition a complicated challenge [4]. In conventional routing, the objective of routing algorithm is to discover the least-coast path from source to destination. The primary objective is to locate the path that meet with QoS requirements called as possible paths. The instant aim is to optimize the overall network resource utilization hence QoS request as possible [5]. These two objectives effectively included to discover the best routing oath for data communication.

RELATED WORKS

A routing algorithm, called Load Balancing and Energy aware ARAMA (LBE-ARAMA) was proposed. This algorithm was based on Swarm Intelligence approach by using this minimum multipath disjoint routing (MDR) for load balancing and energy conservation was created. The Round Trip Time (RTT) delay is calculated along the path from source to destination. Canales et al. [6] have proposed a disseminated adaptive access control process based on a cross-layer QoS routing for estimating available bandwidth. They have urbanized an effective TDMA MAC etiquette which allows to carryout timely resource hesitation for point-to-point interactions. Then, a circulated admittance control based on the joint process of a modified Adhoc on demand distance vector with the TDMA MAC structure was proposed in order to guarantee QoS stipulation with a suitable adaptation to the unpredictability of MANETs. The shortcoming of this protocol is the unavailability of guaranteed bandwidth for new resources. Ya-li et al. [7] An improved Ant Colony-Based Multi-Constrained Qos Energy-Saving Routing Algorithm (AMQER) was proposed to improve the presentation of network in multi-controlled QoS routing based on the restricted node in sequence such as node tailback length, number of information packets forwarded and node remaining energy. To

diminish the average energy expenditure, the algorithm regulates the nodes transmit power energetically according to the dissimilar remoteness between two nodes. For the high network load and more complete network topology this method does not suits well. In [8], two schemes such as, AODV-ABR and AODV-ABL were urbanized to amplify the revision of routing protocols to topology changes by adjusting AODV-BR. However this method does not consider the QoS issues but one of the significant issues for the contemporary networks is the QoS. A multipath routing scheme is designed to offer better presentation and scalability by calculating numerous routes in a single route discovery. Also, it reduced the routing overhead by using resultant paths ^[9]. This method computes grouping of the nodedisjoint path and fail-safe paths for numerous routes and make available all the relay nodes of the primary path with multiple path to destination. In sufficient security is the major drawback multipath routing scheme.

Secondary Route Establishment for QoS Routing: Secondary route establishment method for QoS routing protocol is proposed. Using genetic algorithm the primary path is selected by modifying the fitness function integrating node's static resource capacity and link quality. Then, the backup or secondary path is established using the path evaluation utility considers energy drain rate ^[10]. Every relay node comes under primary path is validated using path evaluation function and the second path is established if any nodes are depleted based on the path evaluation function.

Bi-phase routing technique is established in this proposed method. Bi-phase routing contains primary route establishment and secondary route establishment. Genetic algorithm is applied to discover the primary route in the first phase so that the probable breakdown occurs in the primary path is detected. To overcome the primary route failure secondary or backup route is established and the data transmission over the primary route is redirected on these established secondary routes.

Genetic Algorithm for Route Establishment: GA is utilized to find the possible number of routing paths based on the link metrics. Population is initialised and fitness function for each path is calculated based upon node's resource capacity and link quality. Crossover operator function is implemented to create new population and the fitness value is computed for all the population. The nodes with lowest fitness value are replaced with newly generated nodes. By employing this method, QoS values on links gets maximised from source to destination and increasing the prospect for the path to assure the given QoS requirement.

Secondary Path Selection by Path Evaluation: The route failure is tested by the path evaluation utility to establish the secondary route which is chosen as a secondary path for the data session. Path evaluation presents the performance of route from source node to destination node and it is evaluated using the metrics energy drain rate and delay. Figure 1 explains systematic workflow of secondary route establishment for QOS routing



Figure 1: Secondary route establishment for QoS routing

Energy Drain Rate: Every node n monitors its energy consumption Ei utilised for data transmission, reception and overhearing actions and computes the energy drain rate (Ed) by

$$E_d = (current energy - initial energy)/time \dots(1)$$

The residual energy present in the node is considered to be E_d and it is determined by the difference between the current energy and the previous energy of the exacting node.

RESULT AND DISCUSSION

The nodes are dispersed in the simulation atmosphere and moves randomly according to its direction of motion. The nodes encompass to be configured as portable nodes by means of the node-config command in NS2. Network simulator is a distinct occurrence time driven simulator which is used to chiefly mold the network protocols. The simulation analysis is considered for existing system AMQER and the proposed system SREQR. The parameters used for proposed scheme SREQR simulation are tabulated below in Table 1.

Parameter	Value
Channel Type	Wireless Channel
Simulation Time	20 ms
Number of nodes	39
MAC type	802.11
Traffic model	CBR
Simulation Area	1000×1000
Transmission range	230m
Network interface Type	WirelessPhy
Mobility Model	Random Way Point

Table 1: Simulation Parameters

Throughput: The average successful transmissions delivered to the destination are defined as the throughput. Throughput estimation is done using equation 2,



Figure 2 shows that proposed scheme SREQR has greater average throughput when compared to the existing scheme AMQER.

Energy Consumption Rate: The amount of energy consumed by a node at the current instance of time is defined as energy consumption rate. Accuracy of outstanding energy gives the rate at which energy is consumed by the system operations. Figure 3 displays energy consumption rate.



Figure 3: Energy Consumption Rate

CONCLUSION

A primary back up route establishment for QoS routing protocol is designed to detect the potential failures of nodes in the network. For detection of failures, a path evaluation function is determined based on the metrics energy drain rate and congestion status. Back up routes are established once the failure is detected and the transmission is redirected on these back up routes or secondary routes. Simulation results show that the proposed protocol has reduced energy and improved throughput as compared with the existing protocol AMEQR.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from AMET committee

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nil

- C.T. Calafate, M.P. Malumbres, J.Oliver, J.C.Cano and P.Manzoni, "QoS support in MANETs: a modular architecture based on the IEEE 802.11e technology", IEEE Transactions on Circuits and Systems for Video Technology, Vol. 19, No. 5, pp. 678-692, 2009.
- Ivascu, G.Ioan, S.Pierre, and A. Quintero. "QoS routing with traffic distribution in mobile ad hoc networks" Computer Communications, Vol. 32, No. 2, pp. 305-316, 2009.
- Yiltas, Derya, and H.Perros, "QoS-Based Multidomain Routing Under Multiple Qos Metrics", IET Communications, Vol. 5, pp 327-336, 2011.
- P.Deepalakshmi, and S. Radhakrishnan, "QoS routing algorithm for mobile ad hoc networks using ACO", in proceedings of International Conference on Control, Automation, Communication and Energy Conservation, INCACEC, 2009.
- R. Yadav, S.Yadav, A. Yadav, and S. Bhardwaj, "QoS Multipath Path Routing in MANET", National Workshop-Cum-Conference on Recent Trends in Mathematics and Computing (RTMC), Journal of Computer Applications (IJCA), 2011.
- 6. Yussof, Salman, and H.S.Ong, "A robust GAbased QoS routing algorithm for solving

multiconstrained path problem" Journal of Computers, Vol. 5, No. 9, pp. 1322-1334, 2010.

- [7] V.Thilagavathe and K. Duraiswamy, "Adhoc on Demand Multipath Reliable and Energy Aware Quality of Service Routing for Mobile Adhoc Networks", Journal of Computer Science, Vol. 8. No. 2, pp. 181, 2012.
 - Shanthi, H.J. and Anita, E.M., "Secure and Efficient Distance Effect Routing Algorithm for Mobility (SE_DREAM) in MANETs" In Proceedings of the 3rd International Symposium on Big Data and

Cloud Computing Challenges (ISBCC-16'), pp. 65-80, 2016.

- Johnson, T. and Singh, S.K., "Genetic algorithms based enhanced K Strange points clustering algorithm", in *Computing and Network Communications (CoCoNet)*, 2015 International Conference on IEEE, pp. 737-741, 2015.
- Panda, S.S. and Jena, G., "Image Super Resolution Using Wavelet Transformation Based Genetic Algorithm", In Computational Intelligence in Data Mining, Volume 2, pp. 355-361, 2016,

A Comparative Study on Stigma toward Disability in Koreans

Mi Jin Kim

Dept. of Nursing Science, Daejeon Institute of Science and Technology, Daejeon-35408, Korea

ABSTRACT

This study was conducted to investigate the stigma of parents who raise children with disabilities in Korean society. Also, the purpose of this study explores the degree of stigma of parents who raise children with disabilities and compare them with those of ordinary people. The statistical analysis results of the questionnaire that was conducted on a total of 283. The results of the study are as follows. There were 283 participants in the study. Parents who raise children with disabilities are 96. And there were 187 nursing students as general subjects. The mean of total stigma for the disabled was 80.32. The mean of stigma parents who raise children with disabilities was 90.81, the mean of stigma nursing students was 74.93. The mean analysis of the two groups showed significant difference and the parents group was higher (t=-6.378, p=.000). Therefore, nursing interventions should be provided to reduce the high level of stigma experienced by parents with a child with a disability.

Keywords: Korean society, disability, stigma, parents who raise children with disabilities, nursing students.

INTRODUCTION

Living as the parents of disabled children in the Korean society is not easy. Based on the results presented in many previous studies targeting the parents of disabled children, they are reported to experience more difficulties than parents with normal children, due to various variables¹.

A typical variable among the factors that the parents of disabled children experience is a negative social stigma. Social stigma negatively affecting the parents of disabled children is a social and psychological concept and a phenomenon of values based on changing social identity. Social stigma is correlated with emotions, recognitions, and behavioral responses, and is a complex concept of the cultural context and situational meanings like society's stereotype, values, and ideology. Social stigma is also the characteristics of situation affecting the meanings.² Therefore, there is a need to consider the effects of stigma shaped in the Korea's unique cultural area on the parents raising disabled children; especially, the parents of disabled children are analyzed to experience more pain, because of the cultural characteristics by the values putting importance on honor.^{3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8, 9}

According to Goffman (1963)¹⁰, stigma includes perception that people have on some attributes, attitudes with negative emotions, and resulting discriminations.

There can be disgust in deformity or defect due to disability, a stigma on mentally disabled people with individual defects, homosexuals, and criminals of undesirable characteristics, and a stigma due to race or nationality.

From the perspective above, the negative life experiences of the parents of disabled children can be predicted to have high correlations with the social stigma. In reality, pain due to negative social perception on the parents of disabled children is addressed repeatedly as important in many studies in the Korean society.

Such a phenomenon can be understood as modified stigma theory. Parents of disabled children learn perception on disabled people in the socialization process, and through which a series of belief in disabled people is formed.¹¹ When the children are diagnosed as the disabled, and stigma is shaped and internalized, due to the belief in disabled people, the parents experience a stigma, and feel they are also discriminated through the internalization process, or the parents lead a life in which the stigma is consolidated through such an experience. Consequently, a stigma is regarded as the most intolerable problem of pain that disabled children's mothers suffer⁵, and a stigma is reported to negatively affect mothers' caring activities.¹² Such a phenomenon can be explained by Goffman (1963) asserting that people close to those

who were stigmatic have a trait sharing such a stigma. Based on this, the parents of disabled children have a high possibility to experience a stigma at the level that disabled people experience in society. As a result, the stigma experienced by parents is projected to be a negative factor affecting parents' roles.¹⁰

Heatherton et al. (2000) reported that cognitive response to stigma can be changed by learning and experience, and the result plays an important role in behavioral responses.² According to them, those who experience such a stigma recognize society's negative stereotype, name tag, low evaluation, discrimination, and social rejection, and they isolate themselves from society and feel ashamed, due to the perception of such a social stigma, and negative identity including low dignity and depression is formed.^{13, 14} In this regard, the stigma on disabled people is formed more strongly than other cultures, because Korea belongs to a cultural area having values putting importance on honor or face to others. Therefore, the pain of disabled children's parents in Korea is judged to be bigger than in other cultural areas.

Although studies on the parents of disabled children show such a result in reality, and many studies showed such a result repeatedly, it is difficult to find any study reporting concrete level of pain. In this regard, precise identification of specific pain level of the parents, who were stigmatic, is demanded for realistic intervention strategy development, and active intervention is required.

Stigma, a social concept, becomes different according to culture and era, and is an acquired concept from social interactions, rather than an innate concept. Therefore, attributes that can be modified, due to social effects exist¹⁵, and thus nursing intervention should be carried out. Consequently, intervention strategies that can reduce the stigma that those parents experience are required. This study aims to investigate the level of stigma on disabled people experienced by the parents of disabled children in the Korean cultural area, to comparatively analyze with previous studies on disabled people groups, and to build baseline data for intervention strategy development to reduce stigma targeting the parents of disabled children.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

Research Design & Model: This study is a predicative study designed to explore the level of stigma on disabled

people of disabled children's parents, to compare with the stigma on disabled people experienced by nursing students, and to ascertain the differences.

Subjects and Data Collection: This study collected data from the disabled children's parents, who were the subjects of this study and who raised children diagnosed as having disabilities. The subjects to compare stigma values were the nursing students, who were enrolled in the Nursing Department of D college located in Daejeon. To collect data from the parents raising disabled children, I visited rehabilitation hospitals for children and special treatment facilities, explained the purpose and method of this study to the parents of disabled children and gained consents to participate in this study, after getting a permission from the facility heads. In this manner, data collection was carried out. The data collection period was from November 2013 to May 2014, and I collected data through a questionnaire survey. A total of 96 copies of the questionnaire responses were collected.

As for the data collection targeting nursing students, the purpose and method of this study were explained to the nursing students of Nursing Department at D college in Daejeon, and their consents to participate in this study were gained. Data were collected from 187 students who released their intentions to participate. Data collection period was October to November 2013. The participants in this study were 96 parents of disabled children and 187 nursing students, namely a total of 283 people participated in this study. All of their questionnaire answers were used for the data analysis.

Statistical Method: This study produced the participants' general characteristics using the SPSS. 19 program, and the stigma scores on disabled people were checked through independent t-tests.

Survey Tools: As for the tools used in this study, questions on the general characteristics of the participants and a stigma tool developed to measure stigma on disabled people were used.

Stigma Tool: The stigma tool used to measure the stigma that the parents of disabled children experience is PPS (perceived stigma scale) that was developed by Lee (2007) and used in a study of Jung and So (2008) on comparison of stigmas between disabled people and normal people. PPS consisted of 25 questions. The tool is also divided into devaluation (10 questions), avoidance

(6 questions), and discrimination (9 questions) as subfactors. As a 6-point Likert scale, as the score is higher, perceived stigma tendency is higher, while the score is distributed from 25 points to 150 points. The Cronbach α of the total tool was .95. The Cronbach α of the devaluation, avoidance, and discrimination was .87, .81, and .86, respectively, in terms of reliability in each area.

RESULT OF STUDY

General Characteristics of Subjects: The subjects of this study were 283 in total: 96 parents raising disabled children. By gender, mothers were 89 (87.3%) and

fathers were 7 (6.9%), and thus mother's participation rate was higher. Given that the place where the data of disabled children's parents were collected was rehabilitation treatment facilities, mothers were mainly in charge of rehabilitation treatment; therefore, mothers' participation rate was interpreted to be higher. 187 nursing students participated in this study: 16 were males (8.6%) and 171 were females (91.4%), and thus female students' ratio was higher. Concerning the distribution by grade, first year students were 48 (23%), second years students were 38 (20.3%), and third year students were 106 (56.7%); thus, the third year students' participation ratio was highest (Table 1).

Table 1: General Characteristics of Study Patricians (N = 283)

Subject	Characteristics	Categories	n	%
Doronto	Gender	Male	7	6.9
Farents	Gelidei	Female	89	87.3
	Candan	Male	16	8.6
	Gender	Female	171	91.4
Student		1 grade	43	23
	Grade	2 grade	38	20.3
		3 grade	106	56.7

Stigma for the Disabled People: As a result of participants' stigma analysis on the disabled people, the mean stigma score, standard deviation, maximum value, and minimum value of the total participants were 80.32, 21.17, 150, and 35, respectively. Regarding the stigma scores on disabled people by participant, the mean, standard deviation, maximum value, and minimum value were 90.81, 21.19, 150, and 35 in the group of the parents raising disabled children. Concerning the stigma score on disabled people of the group of nursing students, the mean, standard deviation, maximum value, and minimum value were 74.93, 19.08, 143, and 37, each (Table 2).

Table 2: Stigma for the Disabled Persons (N = 283)

Stigma	M±SD	Max	Min
Stigma total	80.32 ± 21.17	150	35
Parent's stigma	90.81 ± 21.19	150	35
Student's stigma	74.93 ± 19.08	143	37

Stigma sub-scale results: The results of the analysis of the stigma sub-scale of the study participants are shown in (Table 3). Stigma sub-scale was higher in parent group.

Table 3: Stigma sub factor (N = 283)

Stigma	Devaluation M(SD)	Avoidance M(SD)	Discrimination M(SD)
Stigma total	33.37(8.61)	19.19(5.25)	27.75(8.08)
Parent's stigma	37.38(9.08)	21.78(5.04)	31.64(7.75)
Student's stigma	31.31(7.60)	17.86(4.86)	25.75(7.51)

Comparison of Stigmas: Significant differences in stigma scores were shown between the two groups (parents of disabled children and nursing students) according to the independent t-test results, and the parents' stigma was higher (t=-6.378, p<.000). Therefore, the stigma of parents raising disabled children on disabled people was more highly perceived that that of the nursing students, and significant differences were revealed between the two groups in terms of perceived stigma (Table 4).

Table 4: Results of comparison Stigma (N = 283)

Subject	Stigma M + SD	Levene'stest	t (p)	
	$M \pm SD$	F (p)		
Parents	90.81 ± 21.19	1 405(222)	-6.378*	
Student	74.93 ± 19.08	1.493(.225)	(.000)	

*: p<0.01

CONCLUSION & DISCUSSION

This study was carried out to check social stigma level experienced by the parents raising disabled children and to compare the values with those of general group. The participants in this study were 96 parents of disabled children and 187 nursing students, namely they were 283 in total. As a result of data analysis on the stigma on disabled people, the stigma perceived by the parents of disabled children was significantly higher than that perceived by nursing students. Discussions were undertaken in comparison with existing studies based on the results of this study.

The stigma of disabled children's parents was analyzed as higher than that of general people, and such a result is interpreted as presenting the basis of the study results^{3, 5, 6} related with stress on the social perception of disabled children's parents presented in existing previous studies. The disabled children's parents suffer from the negative perception and responses on disability, and this supports the previous study results^{7, 12} reporting that such pain negatively affects child rearing and caring activities.

The mean stigma score of disabled children's parents was 90.81, and this results showed a similar score; namely mean stigma score 96.3 measured targeting physically disabled people in the previous studies using the same tool as used in this study was shown. In comparison with 88.93 points, the mean stigma score of physically disabled people, presented in the studies comparing stigmas between physically disabled people and normal people, normal people were confirmed to experience rather higher stigma than disabled people.^{15,} ¹⁶ Such a result means more than simply higher stigma of the parents of disabled children, and this supports the assertion of Goffman (1963)¹⁰ that people close to those who experience a stigma share the stigma $(1963)^{10}$, which is a meaningful result in understanding the parents of disabled children. In other words, parents raising disabled children experience higher social stigma than general people, due to children's disabilities, and they also can be analyzed to experience the stigma at the level that disabled people experience. It shows the result that disabled children's parents experience a stigma similar to the stigma level of disabled people, although their children are disabled people and they are normal people.

In conclusion, the parents of disabled children experience high level of social stigma experienced by disabled people, due to children's disability. As a result, their quality of life degrades, they experience depression, and such a stigma is a stress factor alienating them socially. And, the stigma negatively affects the parents of disabled children.^{4, 5, 6, 7, 17}

Based on the results of this study, disabled children's parents can be interpreted as experiencing and perceiving social stigma on negative social perception, avoidance, discrimination, and low evaluation on disability at the same level as their children experience, even though they do not have disabilities. Such a result is analyzed to reveal the basis supporting the results on the disabled children's parents' lives from negative perspective shown in the previous studies. Namely, understanding on the stress mentioned in the studies on disabled children's parents can be expanded, and intervention strategies to reduce social stigma level experienced by the parents of disabled people are important, and it should be essentially addressed.

The mean stigma score of nursing students as another group was 74.93, which was similar to the mean stigma score 76.3 on disabled people experienced by normal people revealed in previous studies, and thus it can be evaluated as the social stigma score of normal people in general.¹⁵ As shown from the results above, the high stigma score of the parents who are not disabled people needs to be interpreted as a meaningful result. The social stigma on disabled people experienced by the parents of disabled people is a major variable negatively affecting their lives, and it should be addressed importantly in the intervention strategies.

Perception on disabled people in the Korean society still remains as a social issue, although many policies and systems have been adopted in view of cultural characteristics in which values putting importance on honor or face are dominant.^{9,8,19} In this context, strategies considering Korean society's cultural characteristics are demanded in developing intervention strategies to reduce social stigma. Also, there is a need to develop specific strategies to reduce the stigma and apply them to disabled children's parents, through repetitive studies confirming negative effects of high level stigma experienced by the parents of disabled children.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Daejeon Institute of Science and Technology.

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

- Jung DY, Choi JA. A Comparative study on psychological well-being of parent of children with and without disabilities. Journal of Emotional and Behavioral Disorders, 2010; 26(3), 319-343.
- Heatherton TF, Kleck RE, Hebel M, Hull JG. (2000). The social psychology of stigma. New York, London, The Guilford Press. 243-272.
- 3. Choi JO, Her JO. Research comparing the degree of stress and coping method between mothers with mentally retarded students and those with students of cerebral infantile paralysis, The Journal of Special Children Education, 2002, 4(2), 55-75.
- Ha SM, Yoon CH. An Ecological Study on Parenting Stress of Mothers with Handicapped Children. Family and Environment Research, 2002, 40(10), 191-200.
- 5. Yoon SA, Na SH. Coping and Stress on Mothers of Children with PDD: A Qualitative Research. Special Education Research, 2005, 4(1), 77-104.
- Lee JH, Kim HY, Lee JH. A Study on Maternal Stress in Rearing Children with Disabilities and Maternal Quality of Life. Child Health Nursing Research, 2007, 13(1), 5-12.
- Han KI, Kim JH. An Analysis of Child-Rearing Experience among Mothers of Children with Cerebral Palsy. The Educational Journal for Physical and Multiple Disabilities, 2007, 49, 277-297.
- Kim CK, Kim JH. Needs of Fathers and Mothers of Children with Disabilities. The Journal OF Special Children Education, 2012, 14(3), 279-296.
- Kim MJ, Moon WH. Schema of Korean Nursing Students toward People with Disabled. Journal of Advanced Research in Dynamical and Control Systems, 09-Special Issue, 2017, 362-369.
- Goffman, E. (1963). Stigmas: Notes on management of spoiled identity. Englewood Cliffs, New Jersey: Prentice-Hall.

- Link BG, Cullen FT, Struening SN, Shrout PE, Dohrenwend BP. A Modified Labeling Approach to Mental Disorders: An empirical assessment. Am Social Rev, 1989. 54, 581-593.
- Lee AR, Kim JS. Mothers' Perception about the Health State of Disabled Children and Caring Behaviors for their Children. Journal of Korean Society Maternal Child Health, 2009, 13(1), 24-37.
- Ritsher JB, Phelan JC. Internalized Stigma Predicts Erosion of Morale Among Psychiatric Outpatients. Psychiatry Research, 2004, 129(3), 257-265.
- Pyne JM, Kuc EJ, Schroeder PJ, Fortney JC, Edlund M, Sullivan G. Relationship Perceived Stigma and Depression Severity. Journal of Nervous and Mental Disease, 2004, 192(4), 278-283.
- 15. Jung MY, So HY. A Comparative Study on the Level of Perceived Stigma Towards Physically Disabled Between Physically Disabled and Nondisabled. The Korean Journal of Rehabilitation Nursing, 2008, 11(1), 13-24.
- 16. Lee IO. Perceived Stigma and Self-esteem of the Person with Physical Disability. Journal of Muscle and Joint Health, 2007, 14(1), 52-60.
- Cho IS, Lee GA. A Study Examining the Differences in Stress Levels and Coping Mechanisms of Parents with Intellectual Disabilities. The Journal of Special Children Education, 2009, 11(2), 113-137.
- Kim KS, Park YH, Lee BS, Kim JY. Comparison of the Attitudes Toward and Contact with Disabled Person among Health Care Professionals, Lay persons, and Disabled Persons. The Korean Journal of Rehabilitation Nursing, Vol13,no1, pp.13-22, 2010.
- Kim MO. A Study on Social Distance on People with Disability. Mental Health & Social Work, 2002; 14, 99-126.

The Effects of Family Support and Activities of Daily Living on Depression for Elderly Patients in Nursing Homes

Joo Young Lee¹, Tae Kyung Kim², Bong Suk Lee³

¹Dept. Nursing, Seoul Women's College of Nursing, Hongjie-dong,Deodaemun-gu,287-89, Seoul; ²Dept. Nursing, Dong-Eui Institute of Technology, Yangzi - ro, Bussan Jin-gu, 54, Busan; ³Dept. Nursing, Hallym Polytechnic University, Janghkgil, Dong-Myeon, 48, Chuncheon, 24210, Republic of Korea

ABSTRACT

The increase in prevalence of chronic diseases in the elderly population can lead to more elderly patients staying in nursing homes and patients being separated from their family which can result to patients experiencing depression for various reasons. This study aimed to identify the factors related to depression, family support, and activities of daily living (ADL) for elderly patients staying in nursing homes, according to the long-term care insurance system for the aged, and analyze the factors affecting depression.

For data collection, a survey using a structured questionnaire was conducted among 204 elderly patients staying in nursing homes by nurses trained in data collection over a month in 2016. Depression, family support, and ADL tools were used to collect data, which were then analyzed by using an SPSS 23.0 Window program.

Depression differed significantly by gender, age, education, and ADL. It was significantly and positively correlated with family support and had no correlation with ADL. The factor most significantly affecting depression was family support, followed by ADL, education, age, then gender.

The results of this study confirmed the need for customized nursing interventions to understand the burden for primary caregivers in a family and take family support into account because the higher the level of family support is, the lower the level of depression becomes. It is also necessary to work with governmental policies and community-connected service with the objective of lowering the level of depression for elderly patients, who need long-term care service, and of developing customized family support improvement programs.

Keywords: elder, nursing home, family support, activity of daily living, depression

INTRODUCTION

The higher prevalence of chronic conditions, which has been caused by a rapid increase in the elderly population, leads to the need for long-term hospitalization, increases the financial burden of medical expenses for the people, and causes serious social problems. The clinical characteristics of geriatric diseases that require long-term hospitalization include depression, as well as many different symptoms. Concerns for the elderly in South Korea are mostly health problems and depression in the elderly population is becoming an important health problem, which leads to role loss and a dependent life¹.

Depression for elderly patients staying in nursing homes has important implications in understanding depression for the elderly hospitalized for a long time on the basis of their emotional, physical, and social conditions. In particular, it has been found that depression for the elderly is caused by physical conditions, increased chronic diseases, death of spouse and intimate ones, a sense of loss, a worsened economic situation, the level of social and family support, lack of self-control in daily living, etc². Depression for the elderly is an important variable to measure psychological well-being for elderly patients and is significant enough to become one of the areas to be considered when assessing the general health status in old age and the quality of long-term care service necessary^{3,4}.

A diversity of physical, emotional, and sociopsychological causes of depression are found in old age and this age group is characterized by the properties of depression as a physical symptom, contrary to the other age groups. This is because depression is expressed in Asian cultures, including South Korea. Kanowski et al. (1994) indicates the possibility that depressive symptoms in the elderly can be neglected and that their depressive symptoms can easily be regarded as a normal course of aging. He also warns that failure to give good timely treatment can not only do damage to their mental wellbeing and increase the risk of other physical problems but can also lead to fatal results, including being a primary cause of suicide among the elderly population^{5, 6, 7}.

Both as a unit that includes an elder provided with long-term care service and as a basic component of a social support system, family has been presented as a factor affecting the level of depression for the elderly provided with long-term care. It was reported that family support, which is a principal action that elderly patients feel from their family members, might be a factor to allow them to cope with risks and changes. It is necessary to help elderly patients use the support they personally perceive and lead a satisfactory life through positive interactions with family, friends, community residents, and neighbors so that they can lead a healthy life. A mechanism of helping them prevent exposure to the risk of depression in old age can function through social relationships; most of all, intimate family support based on relationships with parents or children can help prevent elderly patients from becoming depressed. Family support is negatively correlated with depression for elderly patients and a study on a sense of depression and family support for the elderly, with functional impairment indicated that family support was a variable significantly affecting depression. Considering the finding that a strong bond with family significantly affected depression in old age, two variablesdepression and family support-are strongly correlated with each other and can be used as basic information sources in a clinically important way with the objective of assessing, planning, and evaluating nursing service for senior health.^{8,}

The elderly for long-term care are characterized by lowered quality of life, decrease in physical activity, getting tired easily, and complaint of physical pain. Functional loss of daily living for the elderly can be presented as an indicator to determine their health status.

However, most of the previous studies examined the associations with some variables for the elderly at home, senior citizen centers, and communities but no in-depth research has been conducted on the factors affecting depression for elderly patients staying in nursing

homes according to the coverage of the long-term care insurance system for the elderly, which was enforced by the government in July 2008, or on the factors affecting the associations among depression, family support, and ADL. Depression, family support, and ADL are significant factors that can affect the health of the elderly for long-term care. While depression in old age is on the rise and causes serious social problems, very few comprehensive studies have been conducted to identify the factors affecting depression, family support, and ADL among elderly patients for long-term care in South Korea. Depression among elderly patients who require long-term care service should be treated as a health problem with a diversity of complicated aspects; in this respect, efforts should be made to determine depression and family support for the elderly and analyze the factors affecting depression^{9, 10}.

This study aimed to identify the factors related to depression, family support, and ADL among elderly patients staying in nursing homes according to the longterm care insurance system for the aged and analyze the factors affecting depression. It intended to determine general well-being status for elderly patients staying in nursing homes according to the long-term care insurance system for the aged and provide basic data necessary to develop customized long-term care service programs.

This study aimed to determine the level of such principal health variables as depression, family support, and ADL for institutionalized elderly patients and identify the factors affecting depression. The specific objectives are as follows:

- To determine the level of depression, family support, and ADL for institutionalized elderly patients
- To determine the associations among depression, family support, and ADL for institutionalized elderly patients' general characteristics
- To identify the factors affecting depression for institutionalized elderly patients

MATERIALS AND METHOD

This is descriptive correlation research aimed at determining the associations among depression, family support, and ADL for institutionalized elderly patients and at identifying the factors affecting depression. **Research Subjects and Data Collection:** This study was conducted among the elderly staying in nursing homes in Seoul and small and medium cities in Gyeonggi and Jeolla Provinces, which were randomly sampled. Data were collected from persons aged ≥ 60 , capable of verbal and nonverbal communication and able to complete a questionnaire or be interviewed, and who understood the purpose of the research and consented to participate in the research from October to November 2016.

The researcher and the trained nurses at each facility were asked to explain the purpose of the research to the institutionalized elderly patients and to collect data from them. Before the survey, the nurses at each facility were taught the data collection method, which involved an ethical issue for the elderly patients, and used a structured questionnaire to interview them personally. The frequency of using common words in each item among the data collectors was analyzed through a preliminary gathering to improve reliability among them and reliability was estimated at $\geq 99\%$, demonstrating reliable communication. 236 out of 250 questionnaires were returned and 204 (86.4%) copies were finally analyzed, with the exception of those reflecting inappropriate responses.

TOOLS

Depression: The Korean version of the short-form depression inventory for the aged, as developed by Kee (1996), was used to measure depression. This tool is composed of 15 items with ≥ 0.6 factor loading for factor analysis among 30 items in GDS-K. The total score is out of 15 in a dichotomous scale of Yes/No. For reliability, Cronbach's α was .88 at the time of its development and .90 in this study.

Family Support: The five-point scale with 11 items, as developed by Kang (1985), was used to measure family support; the higher the score, the higher the level of family support. For reliability, Cronbach's α was .89 at the time of its development and .91 in this study.

Activity of Daily Living (ADL): A three-point scale with 12 items for physical function evaluation in the long-term care certification examination table of the long-term care insurance system for the aged was used to measure ADL; the higher the score is, the higher the level of dependence in ADL. Cronbach's α was .85 in this study.

Statistical Analysis: The collected data were analyzed by using SPSS/WIN 23.0. The subjects' general and health-related characteristics, depression, family support, and ADL were analyzed by using descriptive statistics. Depression, family support, and ADL by sociodemographic characteristics were analyzed by t-test and ANOVA and the correlations among depression, family support, and ADL were analyzed by Pearson Correlation Coefficient. Stepwise multiple regression was performed to identify the factors affecting depression.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

Variables	Characteristics	Frequency(%)
Condor	Female	140(68.6)
Gender	Male	64(29.6)
	60-64	62(28.7)
Age	65-79	119(58.3)
	Female Female Male 60-64 65-79 Over 80 Protestant Christian Buddhist Won Buddhist Mone 1-3 Over 4 Noschooling Elementary school Middle school ≥high school Alone Children Spouse Others Self Children Spouse Others Self Mormal Spouse Others	23(10.6)
	Protestant Christian	62(30.4)
Religion	Catholic Christian	42(20.6)
	Buddhist	48(23.5)
	Won Buddhist	3(1.4)
	None	49(22.7)
Dada	1-3	36(16.7)
Deus	Over 4	168(82.4)
	No schooling	148(72.5)
Education level	Elementary school	38(18.6)
	Middle school	11(5.4)
	≥high school	7(3.4)
	Alone	29(14.2)
Living together	Children	137(67.2)
institutionalization	Spouse	34(16.7)
	Others	4(1.9)
	Self	28(13.7)
Decision for	Children	131(64.2)
institutionalization	Spouse	41(20.1)
	Others	4(1.9)
	Normal	15(7.4)
depression	Mild	118(57.8)
	Severe	71(34.8)

Table 1: General Characteristics (N = 204)

General Characteristics: As for the subjects' general and health-related characteristics, 140 patients (68.6%) were female and 64 (31.4%) were male. The mean age was 68.5 years, ranging from 60 to \geq 80 years. 51 patients (77.3%) were religious and 49 (22.7%) had no religion. The facilities had 1-3 beds per room for 36 patients (16.7%) and almost \geq 4 beds per room for 168 (82.4%). 148 patients (72.5%) were at lower education levels than elementary school graduates, whereas 38 (18.6%) were elementary school graduates, 11 (5.4%) middle school graduates, and 7 (3.4%) high school graduates and at higher education levels. Before institutionalization, 137 patients (67.2%) lived with their child, 34 (16.7%) with their spouse, and 29 (14.2%) alone. Institutionalization was decided by children for 131 patients (64.2%), by the spouse for 41 (20.1%), and by the patients themselves for 28 (13.7%). On the basis of 5 for the cutting point of the short-form depression inventory for the aged, 15 patients (7.4%) were normal, scoring <5; 118 (57.8%) were mildly depressed, scoring 5-9; and 71 (34.8%) were severely depressed, scoring ≥ 10 [Table 1].

Variables		Depression		Family Support		ADL	
variables	Characteristics	M ± SD	t/F	M ± SD	t/F	M ± SD	t/F
Gender	Female	3.7 ± 0.5	4.21*	2.9 ± 0.8	270	2.1 ± 0.2	0.24
Gender	Male	3.6 ± 0.2	4.21*	2.8 ± 0.7	2.70	1.9 ± 0.4	0.24
	60 ~ 70(a)	3.1 ± 0.1	2.04*	2.7 ± 0.4		1.9 ± 0.8	
Age	$70 \sim 80(b)$	3.2 ± 0.4	$\begin{array}{c} 2.94^{*} \\ a b \leq c \end{array}$	2.6 ± 0.3	1.81	2.3 ± 0.2	3.21
	over 75(c)	3.3 ± 0.5	a, 0 < C	2.8 ± 0.8		2.4 ± 0.5	
Daliaian	Yes	3.9 ± 0.2	0.91	2.7 ± 0.6	2 2 1	1.5 ± 0.5	0.28
Kengion	No	3.7 ± 0.3	0.81	3.7 ± 0.5	2.31	1.6 ± 0.6	0.38
Beds	1-3	3.2 ± 0.2	1.46	2.9 ± 0.6	0.28	1.8 ± 0.6	1.26
	Over 4	3.3 ± 0.3	1.40	3.0 ± 0.5		3.0 ± 0.5	
	No schooling	3.5 ± 0.1	0.94		2.58	1.1 ± 0.5	1.85
	Elementary school	3.5 ± 0.7		2.8 ± 03		1.2 ± 0.8	
Education level	Middle school	3.4 ± 0.6		2.5 ± 0.5		1.3 ± 0.1	
	≥high school	3.1 ± 0.4		2.4 ± 0.8		1.4 ± 0.8	
Living together before of institutionalization	alone	3.5 ± 0.6		3.0 ± 0.5	- 1.07	2.3 ± 0.2	1.05
	Children	3.6 ± 0.7	2.62	3.1 ± 0.6		2.4 ± 0.9	
	Spouse	3.7 ± 0.5	2.02	3.0 ± 0.4		2.2 ± 0.6	
	Others	3.4 ± 0.4		2.9 ± 0.4		2.1 ± 0.2	
	Self	3.5 ± 0.5		2.8 ± 0.5	1.00	2.0 ± 0.8	2.40
Decision for	Children	3.7 ± 0.2	0.64	3.0 ± 0.6		2.5 ± 0.6	
institutionalization	Spouse	3.6 ± 0.8	0.04	2.9 ± 0.4	1.80	2.3 ± 0.2	2.40
	Others	3.3 ± 0.3		2.7 ± 0.5		2.1 ± 0.4	

Table 2: Difference of Depression, Family support, ADL by characteristics

Depression, Family Support, ADL by General and Health-related Characteristics: They scored an average of 5.87 (0-15) for depression, which differed significantly by gender, age, education, and ADL among the general and health-related characteristics. Men were more likely to have depression affected by gender (F=4.21, p<.05) than women were and depression differed significantly by age (F=2.94, p<.05): 3.1 for

60-64 years, 3.2 for 65-79 years, and 3.3 for \ge 80 years. Depression differed significantly by education (F=3.41, p<.05): college graduates and those at higher education levels were more likely to become depressed than high school graduates and those at lower education levels were. Family support was at a level higher than normal, scoring an average of 3.42 (1-5). ADL scored an average of 2.14 (1-3) [Table 2].

Correlation among Depression, Family Support, and ADL: The correlation among their depression, family support, and ADL is as presented in Table 3. Depression was significantly and positively correlated with family support (r=.68, p=.001) [Table 3].

Table 3: Correlation Matrix among Depression,Family Support, ADL

	Depression	Family Support	ADL
Depression			
Family	60*		
Support	.08		
ADL		.21	

Factors Affecting Depression: The results of the stepwise multiple regression analysis with depression as a dependent variable and family support and ADL and gender, age, and education, which made statistically significant differences, as independent variables are as presented in Table 4. The stepwise multiple regression analysis found that R² in the entire regression model was .267 (F=2.484, p<.001), with the measurement variables accounting for 27% of depression. Family support (β =1.576, R²=.208) had the most significant effect on depression, followed by ADL (β =.845, R²=.109), education (β =.359, R²=.094), age (β =.168, R²=.089), then gender (β =.091, R²=.062) [Table 4].

variables	β	t	R ²	F(Sig)
Family Support	1.576	1.957	.208	.000
Gender	0.091	0.958	.062	.001
Age	0.168	1.295	.089	.001
Education level	0.359	1.273	.094	.000
ADL	0.845	1.918	.109	.000
R ² .=267				

Table 4: Influencing Factors on Depression

CONCLUSION

This study aimed to identify and analyze the factors related to depression, family support, and ADL among the elderly patients staying in nursing homes according to the long-term care insurance system for the aged. It intended to determine the general well-being status for elderly patients staying in nursing homes according to the long-term care insurance system for the aged and provide basic data necessary to develop customized long-term care service programs. The main results of this study can be summarized as follows: First, depression differed significantly by age (F=2.94, p<.05) and gender (F=4.21, p<.05) among the subjects' general characteristics. Second, depression was significantly and positively correlated with family support (r=.42, p=.001). Third, the multiple regression analysis performed to identify the factors affecting depression found that it had the explanatory power of 27% with the significant regression model (F=2.484, p<.001). Family support had the most significant effect on depression, followed by ADL, education, age, then gender

These results confirmed the need for customized nursing interventions to understand the burden for primary caregivers in the family and take family support into account because the lower the level of depression is, the higher the level of family support. It is also necessary to work with governmental policies and communityconnected service with the objective of lowering the level of depression among elderly patients, who need long-term care service, and of developing customized family support improvement programs.

On the basis of these results, the following suggestions can be made:

- Since this study was conducted among 204 elderly patients staying in nursing homes in some regions, it is necessary to conduct repetitive research in a wider range of subjects.
- 2. It is necessary to determine the association between family support and depression by the levels of diverse family members in setting the variable of family support.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Seoul Women's College of Nursing

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

- 1. Waerna M, Rubenowitzb E, Wilhelmsonb K, Predictors of suicide in the old elderly, Gerontology, 2003, 49(5), 328-334.
- Kang Y H, Kim M Y, Lee E, The relationship of perceived health status, activities of daily living and nutrition status in the community dwelling Korean elderly, J Korean Acad Nurs, 2008, 38(1), pp 122-130.

- 3. Gaugler J E, Duval S, Anderson K A, Kane R L, Predicting nursing home admission in the U.S: a meta-analysis, Geriatrics, 2007, 7(13), pp 1-14.
- 4. Snowden M, Sato K, Roy-Byrne P, Assessment and treatment of nursing home residents with depression or behavioral symptoms associated with dementia: a review of the literature, Journal of the American Geriatrics society, 2003, 51(9), pp 1305-1317.
- 5. Ryan AA, Scullion HF, Nursing home placement: an exploration of the experiences of family careers, JAN, 2000, 32(5), pp 1187-1195.
- Joseph G, Fang Y, Kathleen K, Kean W, Predictors of nursing home admission for persons with dementia, Medical Care, 2009, 47(2) pp 191-198.
- 7. Shin K R, Byeon Y S, Kang Y H, Oak J W, A study on physical symptom, activity of daily living

and health related quality of life(HRQoL) in the community –dwelling older adults, J Korean Acad Nurs, 2008, 38(3), pp 437-444.

- Angel J L A R J, Aranda M P, Miles T P, Social support and health as determinants of nursing home use in the older Mexican origin population, Journal of Aging and Health, 2004, 16(3), pp 338-354.
- Wada T, Ishine M, Sakagami, T, Kita T, Okumiya K, Mizuno K, Rambo T A, matsubayashi K, Depression, activities of daily living and quality of life of community dwelling elderly in three Asian countries: Indonesia, Vietnam and Japan, Archives of Gerontology and Geratrics, 2005, 41(3), pp 271-280.
- Drageset J, The importance of activities of daily living and social contact for loneliness: a survey among residents in nursing homes, Scandinavian Journal of Caring Sciences, 2004, 18(1), pp 65-71.

The Factors Affecting the Turnover Intention of Nurses at a Hospital

Myo-Suk Lee¹, Bong Suk Lee², Tae Kyung Kim³, Joo Young Lee⁴

¹Dept. Nursing, Kyungbok University, Sinpyeong-ro, Pocheon-si, 154, Gyeonggi-do; ²Dept. Nursing, Hallym Polytehnic University, Janghkgil, Dong-Myeon, 48, Chuncheon; ³Dept. Nursing, Dong-Eui Institute of Technology, Yanggi-ro, Busan Jin-gu, 54, Busan; ⁴Dept. Nursing, Seoul Women's College of Nursing, Hongjie-dong, Deodaemun-gu, 287-89, Seoul, Republic of Korea

ABSTRACT

The ethical issues nurses forming \geq 40% of the entire manpower at healthcare institutions experience and their emotional recognition can cause their burnout, which can lead to turnover. This study aimed to determine the associations of turnover intention, develop turnover intervention programs for hospital nurses, and provide basic data necessary to manage human resources efficiently. Data were collected from 154 nurses working at a single university hospital with the approval of the institutional review board over a month of May 2015. The data were collected by using tools to measure ethical situation, emotional recognition, and turnover intention and such data were analyzed through the SPSS 23.0 Window program. The nurses were at severe or higher levels of an ethical situation, emotional recognition, and turnover intention. Their turnover intention was positively correlated with negative therapeutic behavior, irrational organizational administration, and negative nursing behavior, lack of respect for patients' autonomy, excessive financial burden, or emotional recognition. The factor most significantly affecting turnover intention was emotional recognition. As nurses play more roles in healthcare practice, they experience an emotional state in which they have their decision-making emotionally controlled by emergency, ethical situations, and institutional pressure, which render them unable to control negative and distressful feelings. This situation places them at higher risk of turnover. It is therefore necessary to provide good manpower management, with the objective of preventing quantitative workload on nurses, and to develop intervention programs in pursuit of turnover prevention.

Keywords: turnover intention, ethical situation, emotional recognition, nurse

INTRODUCTION

Nurses who have been responsible for respecting and protecting human rights and provided advanced practical nursing have recently been more likely to participate in important decision-making areas in healthcare practice due to the growth of advanced practical nursing and the expansion of their roles. Nursing manpower management forms a crucial part in managing healthcare institutions because nurses among human resources are professional manpower playing a central role in treating patients, along with doctors, rendering nursing manpower to significantly affect the organization of healthcare institutions¹.

Nurses, forming 30-40% of manpower at healthcare institutions, are aware of what is right in a nursing situation, which involves ethical issues, but may

experience distress or psychological imbalance when they fail to pursue what is right due to some restrictions, such as a supervisor's objection, institutional policies, and legal considerations². The ethical issues in clinical practice can not only have physical and psychological effects on individual nurses but also can lead to their absence and turnover, consequently exerting serious effects even on the hospital organization due to socioeconomic loss: loss of work hours or financial loss and qualitative decline in patient nursing^{3,4}.

Turnover occurs for diverse reasons and one of the issues in nursing practice is insufficient nursing manpower. The most important issues causing a high turnover rate are qualitative and quantitative changes in nursing⁵. These factors can lower the morale of the remaining nurses, increase their workload, and adversely affect patient nursing. The constant changes of employees

TOOLS

can lead to loss of work control, isolation, higher tendency toward negative thinking, and loss of energy and goals, resulting in loss of interest and motivation in occupation, drop in productivity, inflexibility, and adverse effects on colleagues. Although turnover behavior is not directly exposed, the existence of turnover intention can serve as a negative factor for an organization; thus, the analysis and management of turnover intention are more important to an organization than turnover management because employees with strong turnover intention cannot be loyal to their duties^{6.7,8}.

It has been found that a will to make a turnover is significantly associated with turnover behavior and the most effective method for a nursing manager to cope with the turnover of nurses is to identify the factors for their turnover and cope with them positively since lack of nurses can ultimately cause moral distress and induce turnover and an increase in turnover can drop the quality of nursing, lower professional autonomy to provide the best nursing to patients, and increase moral distress in a vicious cycle9, 10. It is necessary to give much consideration to moral distress, which can cause nurses to become dissatisfied with their job, be strongly related with burnout, and cause them to leave their job. This study aimed to identify the factors affecting turnover intention, develop intervention programs in pursuit of turnover prevention among hospital nurses, and provide basic data necessary to manage human resources efficiently.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

This study is a descriptive research aimed at investigating nurses' ethical situations, emotional recognition, and turnover intention at a single hospital and at identifying the factors affecting their turnover intention.

Study Population and Sampling: The sample consisted of 154 nurses working at H University Hospital in S City. G*power based on the sample size estimation for multiple regression analysis was used to determine if the sample size was proper. As a result, it was found to be sufficient, compared with 111 persons with the .05 significance level for F-test, 90% testability, and the effect size of .15 (based on regression analysis).

Ethical Situation: The moral distress inventory developed by Yu (2003) was used to measure an ethical situation in four areas-situational, cognitive, behavioral, and emotional-and the situational area was chosen according to the results of the factor analysis in Han (2012), with the tool revised and complemented. The area of an ethical situation with a total of 30 items refers to a nursing situation, which involves moral issues and has five areas: negative therapeutic behavior with 12 items, negative nursing behavior with 12 items, lack of respect for autonomy of patients with 4 items, excessive financial burden with 4 items, and irrational organizational administration with 3 items. It is a 5-point Likert scale, ranging from 1 (totally disagree) to 5 (totally agree), with a higher score meaning a higher level of an ethical situation. For reliability, Cronbach's α of an ethical situation was .942 in Yu (2003) and .921 in this study.

Emotional Recognition: The moral distress inventory developed by Yu (2003) was used to measure emotional recognition in four areas—situational, cognitive, behavioral, and emotional—and the situational area was chosen according to the results of the factor analysis in Han (2012), with the tool revised and complemented. The area of emotional recognition is composed of 13 items in total, showing negative emotional responses. It is a 5-point Likert scale, ranging from 1 *(totally disagree)* to 5 *(totally agree)*, with a higher score meaning a higher level of emotional recognition. For reliability, Cronbach's α of emotional recognition was .904 in Yu (2003) and .907 in this study.

Turnover Intention: Turnover intention is the employees' intention to abandon their organizational membership and leave their current job and their thoughtful and considerate idea of leaving the organization (Tett & Meyer, 1993). The questionnaire Cheon (2005) applied to hotel employees was revised and complemented on the basis of content validity through the preliminary survey among five hospital nurses. For reliability, Cronbach's α of turnover intention was .84 in Cheon (2005) and .83 in this study.

Data Collection and Statistical Analysis: To give ethical consideration to the respondents, the Institutional Review Board (IRB) of the researcher's hospital was given the plan concerning the purpose and progression of the research, and approval was obtained following deliberation (IRB No. 2013-03-22). The research was conducted from May 1 to 27, 2015. With the approval of the nursing department at the hospital, the researcher personally explained the purpose of the research, contents of the questionnaire, and method in making a
written consent to the department. The respondents were asked to complete a self-administered questionnaire personally, which took about 10-15 minutes to fill out. A total of 160 questionnaires were distributed; then, 154 copies were finally analyzed, with the exception of those with inappropriate answers. The collected data were statistically processed through the SPSS 23.0 Window program. The respondents' general characteristics, ethical situations, emotional recognition, and turnover intention were determined by using descriptive statistics, including the mean, standard deviation, and percentage. T-test and ANOVA were performed to determine the differences in ethical situations, emotional recognition, and turnover intention by the general characteristics. Pearson's Correlation Coefficient was estimated for correlation among ethical situations, emotional recognition, and turnover intention. Multiple regressions was used to analyze the factors affecting turnover intention.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

Differences in Ethical Situation, Emotional Recognition, and Turnover Intention by General **Characteristics:** Age among their general characteristics scored 2.48 ± 0.43 for an ethical situation; the university graduates and those at higher education levels (2.52 ± 0.44) scored slightly higher than the college graduates (2.45 ± 0.43) . The religious respondents (2.45 ± 0.44) scored slightly lower than those with no religion, while the unmarried (3.84 ± 0.12) scored higher than the married. The respondents with <1 year of working career (2.28±0.43) scored lowest and those with \geq 5 years of working career (2.57 \pm 0.44) scored highest. Having no advanced practical nursing experience scored 2.44±0.40 and having advanced practical nursing experience scored 2.48±0.44; those about to leave the job (2.50 ± 0.43) scored slightly higher. As for the motivation to choose a nursing college, to help others (2.50±0.40) scored highest and to get employed after graduation (2.39 ± 0.60) scored lowest.

Age among their general characteristics scored 3.50±0.55 for emotional recognition; the university graduates and those at higher education levels (3.44±0.56) scored slightly lower than the college graduates (3.54±0.54). The religious respondents (3.53 ± 0.55) scored slightly higher than those with no religion, while the married (3.62±0.60) scored higher than the unmarried. The respondents with <1 year of working career (3.62±0.42) scored highest and those with 3-<5 years of working career (3.45±0.53) scored lowest. Having no advanced practical nursing experience (3.56 ± 0.35) scored higher than having advanced practical nursing experience; the respondents about to leave the job (3.51±0.48) scored insignificantly higher than those willing to be kept employed for a long time (3.50 ± 0.60) . As for the motivation to choose a nursing college, to get employed after graduation (3.55 ± 0.40) scored highest and being recommended by family and acquaintances (3.48±0.52) scored lowest.

Age among their general characteristics scored 3.27 ± 0.65 for turnover intention; the university graduates and those at higher education levels (3.19±0.72) scored lower than the college graduates (3.31 ± 0.61) . The religious respondents (3.26±0.62) scored insignificantly lower than those with no religion (3.27 ± 0.69) , while the unmarried (3.28±0.65) scored higher than the married. The respondents with 3-<5 years of working career (3.33 ± 0.73) scored highest and those with <1 year of working career (3.08±0.66) scored lowest. Having no advanced practical nursing experience (3.12±0.61) scored lower than having advanced practical nursing experience; the respondents about to leave the job (3.25 ± 0.61) scored lower than those willing to be kept employed for a long time (3.28 ± 0.68) . As for the motivation to choose a nursing college, to get employed after graduation (3.80±0.74) scored highest and being recommended by family and acquaintances (2.99±0.60) scored lowest, showing statistically significant difference [Table 1].

Charactoristia	Catagorias	Ethical situation		Emotional, cognitive		Turnover intention	
Characteristic	Categories	Mean ±SD	t or F(p)	Mean ±SD	t or F(ρ)	Mean ±SD	t or F(ρ)
	.>ª 25	2.43±0.43	3.78(.025)	3.54±0.55	.8 98(.410)	3.28±0.64	
Age	26~30 >b	2.62±0.45		3.44±0.62		3.26±0.71	0.02(.980)
	31 < ^c	2.68±0.43		3.63±0.35		3.27±0.65	
Education	Bachelor Bachelor' or higher	2.45±0.43 2.52±0.44	944(.347)	3.54±0.54 3.44±0.56	1.018(.310)	3.31±0.61 3.19±0.72	1.049(.296)

Table 1: Differences in the turnover intention and Ethical situation, emotional cognitive by General Characteristics

Religion	Yes No	2.45±0.44 2.50±0.43	738(.462)	3.53±0.55 3.48±0.55	.552(.582)	3.26±0.62 3.27±0.69	127(.899)
Marital Status	Unmarried Married	3.84±0.12 3.71±0.04	175(.862)	3.50±0.55 3.62±0.60	673(.502)	3.28±0.65 3.10±0.67	.858(.392)
Total work (year)	> ^a 1yer 1-3yer > ^b 3-5yer > ^c < ^d 5yer	2.28±0.43 2.45±0.43 2.52±0.42 2.57±0.44	1.914(.130)	3.62±0.42 3.50±0.58 3.45±0.53 3.52±0.56	.369(.775)	3.08±0.66 3.31±0.66 3.33±0.73 3.20±0.53	.805(.493)
Nurse Practitioner	No Yes	2.44±0.40 2.48±0.44	426(.670)	3.56±0.35 3.49±0.58	.499(.618)	3.12±0.61 3.29±0.65	-1.197(.233)
Employment Period will	Will soon quit. Will carry for a long time.	2.50±0.43 2.46±0.44	.578(.564)	3.51±0.48 3.50±0.60	.122(.903)	3.25±0.61 3.28±0.68	329(.743)
Nursing Selection motives	The advice of friends and family To help others Guarantee of employment after graduation	2.46±0.46 2.50±0.40 2.39±0.60	.305(.737)	3.48±0.52 3.52±0.58 3.55±0.40	.125(.883)	2.99±0.60 3.41±0.60 3.80±0.74	11.591 (.000) **

Conted...

Level of Ethical Situation, Emotional Recognition, and Turnover Intention: The respondents scored 2.53 ± 0.44 out of 5 for an ethical situation, 3.50 ± 0.55 for emotional recognition, and 3.27 ± 0.65 for turnover intention. The area of an ethical situation scoring highest was negative nursing behavior (2.73 ± 0.57), followed by negative therapeutic behavior (2.56 ± 0.52), excessive financial burden (2.47 ± 0.56), lack of respect for autonomy of patients (2.46 ± 0.60), and irrational organizational administration (2.27 ± 0.56) [Table 2].

Variables	Mean	SD	Range
negative medical behavior	2.56	0.52	1.42-3.92
negative nursing behavior	2.73	0.57	1.29-4.29
lack of respect for autonomy of patients	2.46	0.60	1.00-3.75
excessive economic load	2.47	0.56	1.00-3.75
irrational organization administration	2.27	0.56	1.00-4.00
Total ethical situation	2.53	0.44	1.53-3.63
emotional recognition	3.50	0.55	1.77-4.69
turnover intention	3.27	0.65	1.40-5.00

Table 2: Level of Ethical situation, emotional recognition, Turnover intention

Correlation among Ethical Situation, Emotional Recognition, and Turnover Intention: The level of the nurses' turnover was positively correlated with negative therapeutic behavior (r = 1.00), irrational organizational

administration (r = .65), negative nursing behavior (r = .64), lack of respect for autonomy of patients (r = .62), excessive financial burden (r=.58), or emotional recognition (r = .26) [Table 3].

Variables	1 r(p)	2 r(p)	3 r(p)	4 r(p)	5 r(p)	6 r(p)	7 r(p)
1.Negative Care Act	1.000 (<.001)						
2.Negative Nursing care	.643(<.001)	1.000					
3.Patient autonomy Lack of respect	.621(<.001)	.679(<.001)	1.000				
4Heavy Economic burden	.583(<.001)	.518(<.001)	.625(<.001)	1.000			
5.Irrational Systemic administration	.656(<.001)	.598(<.001)	.646(<.001)	.579(<.001)	1.000		
6.emotional congnitive	.264(<.001)	.330(<.001)	.219(.006)	.208(.010)	.268(.001)	1.000	
7Turnover Intention	.292(<.001)	.239(.003)	.168(.038)	.095(.241)	.136(.093)	.402(<.001)	1.000

Table 3: Descriptive statistics and Pearson correlations among variable

Factor Affecting Turnover Intention: The principal variables affecting turnover intention were significant (F= 2.227, p<0.05, p<0.001) and the explanatory power was estimated at .27. The factor most significantly and positively affecting turnover intention of the nurses was emotional recognition (β =.371), followed by negative behavior (β =.378). Irrational organizational administration (β =-.168) and excessive financial burden (β =-.878) negatively affected the turnover intention. The explanatory power was estimated at .16. The motivation to choose a nursing college (β =153) significantly and positively affected the turnover intention, while advanced practical nursing status (β =.093) positively affected the turnover intention, with the explanatory power estimated at .04 [Table 4].

	Model 1		Model 2		Model 3	
	β(p)	t	β(p)	t	β(p)	t
Specialty nurse	.087(.295)	1.051	.073(.363)	.912	.093(.215)	1.246
Education	097(.408)	830	087(.296)	-1.049	039(.619)	499
Nursing Selection motives	.138(.097)	1.670	.152(.058)	1.911	.153(.042)	2.057*
Negative Care Act			.401(.001)	3.338**	.378(.001)	3.381**
Negative Nursing care			.117(.317)	1.005	.016(885)	.145
Patient autonomy Lack of respect			031(.810)	241	008(.948)	066
Heavy Economic burden			083(.448)	761	089(.381)	878
Irrational Systemic administration			124(.286)	-1.070	168(.124)	-1.549
emotional congnitive					.371(.000)	4.748**
R ²	.041		.162		.279	
Adjust R ²	0)12	.084		.206	

Table 4: Results of hierarchical regression on Turnover Intention

CONCLUSION

This study aimed to analyze the correlation among ethical situation, emotional recognition, and turnover intention that nurses experienced at a single hospital, along with the factors affecting the turnover intention, in order to provide basic data necessary to manage nursing manpower efficiently. The areas of an ethical situation and emotional recognition differed by age, education, marital status, and duration of being employed at a hospital. The finding that the nurses were more likely to experience an emotional recognition than an ethical situation implies that they are likely to have negative and distressful experiences due to the failure to behave ethically in an ethical situation or to change a situation. Negative therapeutic behavior and negative nursing behavior were among the sub-categories of an ethical situation scoring higher than the average in all the items and lack of respect for patients' autonomy, excessive financial burden, and irrational organizational administration scored lower than the average of all the items. It is therefore necessary to make a more intensive intervention on these concepts, which are less adjustable.

The factors most significantly affecting turnover intention was emotional recognition (β =.371), which could account for 27% of the turnover intention. As nurses play more roles in healthcare practice, they experience an emotional state in which they have their decision-making emotionally controlled by emergency, ethical situation, and institutional pressure and are unable to control negative and distressful feelings due to a failure to change a situation. Therefore, hospital managers need to prevent quantitative workload on nurses and create a positive organizational atmosphere through good communication with other departments, as well as through good manpower management.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Kyungbok University.

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

 Ministry of Health and Welfare of Korea, Korea Centers for Disease Control and Precvention, 2015 Korea Heath Statistics, Deoul : Ministry of Health and Welfare of Korea, 2016.

- Jeong J H, Kim J S, Kim K H, The risk factors influencing turnover intention of nurses, Journal of Korean Academy of Nursing Administration, 2008, 14(1), pp 35-44.
- Kim M R, Influential factors on turnover intention of nurses: The affect of nurse's organizational commitment and career commitment to turnover intention, Journal of Korean academy of Nursing Administration, 2007, 13(3), pp 335-344.
- oglund A T, Helgesson G, Eriksson S, Ethical dilemmas and ethical competence in the daily work of research nurses, Health Care Analysis, 2010, 18(3), pp 239-251.
- Schluter J, Winch S, Holzhauser K, Henderson A, Nurses' moral sensitivity and hospital ethical climate:a literature review, Nursing Ethics, 2008, 15(3), pp 304-321.
- Applebaum D, Fowler S, Fiedler N, Osinubi O, Robson M, The impact of envirionmental factors on nursing stress, job satisfaction and turnover interntion, Journal Nur Adm, 2010, 40(1) pp 323-328.
- Leiter M P, Maslach C, Nurse turnover: the mediating role of burnout, Journal of Nursing Management, 2009, 17(3), pp 331-339.
- Laschinger H K S, job and career satisfaction and turnover intentions of newly graduated nurses, Journal of Nursing Management, 2012, 20(4), pp 472-484.
- Coomber B, Barriball L, Impact of job satisfaction components on intent to leave and turnover for hospital-based nurses; A review of the research literature, International Journal of Nursing Studies, 2007, 44(2) pp 297-314.
- Kim H S, Yim H W, Jeong S H, Jo S J, An association among verbal abuse, social support and turnover intention for special unit nurses in a hospital, Korean J Occup Environ Med, 2009, 21(4), pp 388-395.

A Study of Specialized Personnel System for Long-term Care Insurance in Korea

Wook Kim¹, Dong-Min Seo¹

¹Dept. of Elderly Welfare, Baekseok University, Korea

ABSTRACT

Korea is expected to have a steady increase in the number of elderly people who are in need of care and special care such as dementia and stroke, as the number of aging population is increased. Therefore, to stabilize supply and demand of long-term care professionals and to improve the quality of long-term care services, it is imperative that measures are taken to train long-term care professionals and diversify the care personnel system. The purpose of this study is to propose a new qualification system for securing the expertise of long-term care professionals and young long-term care professionals in Korea. This study examines both Korean and German case studies on long-term care professionals, including related literatures, regulations and statistical data. It examines the situation of long-term care professionals and their education system in Korea, and also explores the system of long-term care worker and their training system in Germany. For the training of professional care personnel, it is necessary to classify long-term care worker into care worker manager as professional workforce and care worker. Care worker manager get national certifications when they successfully complete a care curriculum at college or university where professional education is available. For this purpose, long-term care-related curriculum for social worker, health and nurse care is opened. Their main tasks include the provisions of basic long-term care services as well as care service guidance for care worker, case managements and counseling support. The introduction of a professional care worker training system enables the provision of high-quality services through the acquisition of long-term care professionalism. They are required for the increasingly diverse and complex long-term care. Also, the divisions of long-term care tasks can help relieve the burden of long-term care workers and improve their treatment of labor. This specialization of the long-term care services can also contribute solving the current aging problem of the care workers by expanding the participation opportunity of the young people, and improving their negative images and treatments.

Keywords: Long-term care insurance personnel, Care professionalism, Care worker education curriculum, Care worker, Professional Care worker

INTRODUCTION

The long-term care insurance for the elderly in Korea introduced in 2008, providing the necessary long-term care for the elderly who have difficulties in independent daily lives. 2016 about 520,000 beneficiaries, 7.5% of the elderly were receiving long-term care services. Not only the elderly but also their families were highly satisfied with the system. The qualification system for the care workers who are the main service providers of long-term care professionalism and service quality, and also social jobs created expanding employment opportunities. Care workers in Korea are certified national workers who were qualified through the training course. They belong

to long-term care institutions to provide long-term care recipients in nursing welfare facilities for the elderly with physical, mental, psychological, emotional, and social cares.¹ In Korea, it is anticipated that there will be steady increases in elderly people who need long-term care services due to aging, the number of elderly people who need special care such as dementia and stroke, and information and counseling requests related to long-term care. Therefore, in the future, the situation will become complicated and more professional workers will need this. At the same time, high care quality will be required. The care worker's expertise is more needed, because the rights of the beneficiaries to the care service were strengthened, the needs in the patient's care services were diversified according to the degree of physical and mental condition due to aging. And care services at home and facilities are diversified, and improvement of ADL and quality of life in elderly are continuously needed.

According to the mid-to-long-term care worker in Korea, it is expected that about 330,000 people will be required in 2015, about 410,000 in 2020 and about 610,000 in 2030. By contrast, the number of care workers is projected to be 300,000 in 2015, 360,000 in 2020, and about 460,000 in 2030, and the number of care workers is estimated to be lacking by about 50,000 in 2020 and 150,000 in 2030. Therefore, it is time to discuss specialization and diversification of the care workforces along with the continuous expansion of long-term care professionals. In order to supply the necessary manpower in the early stage of the longterm care insurance system, just basic long-term care education was needed to qualify the care workers. As a result, problems are raised including inexperienced care personnel, quality of care service, and low social treatment for care workers. Therefore, it is necessary to nurture care workers with professionalism and to have a variety of care personnel system. In Germany and Japan where the long-term care insurance system was introduced as the social insurance, they also recognized the provision of professional long-term care services and quality assurance as important institutional tasks. To this end, efforts are made to improve the education system and ensure appropriate treatment for the care personnel to supply them with expertise, while they regularly evaluate and publicize the facilities.²

However in Korea, care workers provided with care services focusing on basic physical care and housework support despite the diverse and complex needs of

recipients due to lack of expertise. In fact, there is a limitation to provide appropriate responses and quality services due to the characteristics of special recipients such as dementia and stroke patients. Therefore, in order to stabilize the supply and demand of human resources for long-term care professionals, to respond to the changing needs of consumers, and to improve the quality of care services, there are needs to diversify care personnel according to their professionalism and to nurture professionalism of long-term care services. The primary purpose of long-term care insurance is to provide quality care services for the recipient. However, the present care worker training process is 240 hours of theoretical and practical training, so it is difficult to expect the professional worker to secure the expertise and provide quality service. As a result, the social treatment for them is low and with the image deterioration, job preference for the care profession is low, and as younger workers hardly enter, the aging of long-term care professionals is intensifying. The purpose of this study is to examine the current status, role and educational system of long-term care workers in Korea and Germany and to propose a new qualification system for securing the professionalism of long-term care worker and securing young long-term care professionals.

Long Term Care Worker System in Korean: As shown in Table 1, about 310,000 care workers worked in the long-term care facilities 2016 in Korea, and accounted for 91% of the total long-term care workforces, which was a major workforce in the long-term care system.³ Among them, 60,000 (17.1%) were found in 5,187 care facilities and 260,000 (82.9%) were working in 14,211 in-home facilities, indicating that a considerable number of care workers were engaged in in-home facilities.

	2012	2013	2014	2015	2016
Social worker	6,751	7,506	11,298	13,923	14,682 (4.3)
Doctor, nurse	3,877	3,860	4,007	4,134	4,358 (1.3)
Nursing assistant/ dental hygienist/ physical therapist	8,293	9,296	10,059	11,055	11,059 (3.2)
Care worker	233,459	252,663	266,538	294,788	313,013 (90.9)
Nutritionist	835	918	987	1,046	1,130 (0.3)

Table 1: Long-term care manpower in Korea (in: person, %)

Long-term Care workers in Korea are major care service workers with national certifications, but in practice, they are primarily engaged in simple physical activities and housework support. Therefore, they cannot work as practical care manager, and the responsible person, the responsibility for the adequacy and effectiveness of the service. The care workers mainly provide tailored services by the subject's situation based on the standard long-term care plan. Care plan preparation, service delivery planning and coordination of long-term care services are carried out by in-house facility representatives and the staff, but they are also hardly agreed as professional workforce. The main aims of care services are self-realization and individuality, including the dignity of care needs and self-reliant life support. Therefore, care services aim to improve quality of life including daily living services, disease management and maintenance, emotional and psychological problems, rather than to provide medical services. However, the Korean care worker training system is limited to basic care services and ADL support focused education.

Care worker education system: In order to become a care worker, one must complete the standard curriculum for the care worker at the designated institution and pass the national qualification examination. The qualification examination consists of written and practical exercises, and one must score 60% or more in each. There is no limitation to become a care worker on the age and the academic ability. A large number of students are in their 40s or older, and the average level of education is middle school graduation. Therefore, it is difficult to provide professional long-term care education in the practice. Currently, 240 hours of curriculum for care workers consists of 80 hours of theory and 160 hours of practical training (80 hours of practical training and 80 hours of practicum). And the passing rate of the qualification exam for care workers was about 80 - 89% from 2010 to 2016. There are 1.41 million care workers who have been certified by 2016, of which about 310,000 (22%) are working in the long-term care settings, which is a lower percentage of active care workers. It is difficult to guarantee the professionalism in the long-term care worker education when the education quality difference between the education institutions occurs due to the cultivation of civilian-oriented manpower and the passing rate of 240 hours education and qualification examination is over 80%. Therefore, it is difficult to

provide care services corresponding to the professional and diverse care needs under the current education system. Hence, it is necessary to make an overall improvement in the curriculum and to improve the quality of the training institutions.

In addition to the current care worker education centers, the curriculum related to nursing and care should be added to that of the institutions such as specialized high schools, colleges, and universities, providing young students with the opportunity to be interested about care and to engage in care worker education. This promotes the influx of young people, and at the same time, the quality of the care curriculum should be ensured.

Main activities of care worker: In long-term care insurance the main care services at home are physical activity support, cognitive activity support, emotional support, housework and daily life support. In fact, the services provided by care workers are mainly focused on unspecialized basic physical support activities such as walking assistance, toilet use assistance, regular meals, brushing, housework and daily life support. Although it is necessary to provide with professional services to maintain and strengthen survivability as well as daily life support to improve the quality of life of the recipient, the reason why it is difficult to provide is that the average age of care workers is 56 years old with the majority of people being under high school graduates, implicating the limitation in learning and acquiring professionalism. The present care worker training system is not sufficient for the care workers to provide quality long-term care services. The care worker education system in Korea is similar to the home helpers in Japan and the care assistants in Germany in terms of education time and entrance qualification. Japanese home helpers and German care helpers are receiving low wages and social appraisals, and Korean care workers are also experiencing the same.⁴

PROBLEMS

A major problem with care workers in Korea is lack of expertise in providing care services. As a result, the decline in care professions and low-wage has actually weakened the influx of young people and has turned it into an elderly centered occupation. To solve these problems, it is necessary to prepare a care worker training system with care expertise and to improve treatments. Then long-term care job should be recognized as an attractive occupation. This can be achieved by the new educational system that enables professional care. Only care workers can provide all the various care services, but in fact, care services are offered mainly in the basic care support with low expertise. So, the professional care worker who receives care training in collage etc. can in the other hand provide specialized care services.

Long Term Care Worker System in Germany: German long-term care insurance, which was implemented in 1995 as a social insurance, promotes the development of care insurance through continuous care insurance reform. Especially in 2003, the elderly care job law⁵ was enacted to train a dedicated elderly care worker and diversify the care worker by introducing a care supporting worker.

System and tasks of care workers: Care workers in Germany are normally divided into professional workforce and helper. Care professional worker should have two years of practical work experiences within the last 5 years with qualifications as elderly care specialist, health and nursing care specialist. Also, responsible care professional workforce should successfully complete over 460 hours of refresher training to take role as a senior in the professional workforce.⁶

Elderly care worker: The elderly care specialist is eligible if he/she has completed a three-year care curriculum based on the elderly care profession law and passed a national examination. They can care for or take care of the subject at home and admission facilities. Also, they can also work in rehabilitation institutions, children's hospitals, elderly hospitals, or work independently. They have care-related, psychological, and social expertise and carry out care/psychiatric care as well as therapeutic care in cooperation with other disciplines in the field. They should also be capable of creating care plans and preparing service delivery records.

Health and nursing care worker: They are professional careers in the healthcare sector and should pass a three-year curriculum and test at a national accreditation body. In addition to the nursing service and physician assistance in accordance with the physician's instructions, they provide care, observation, caretaking, counseling, preparation of the recording paper, and evaluation of care to the patient or caretaker in the long-term care area.

Care worker and nursing worker helper: Care worker helper supports care professional worker at home,

admission facilities, and in hospitals. Under supervision and direction of care professional worker, they perform tasks such as physical care and meal assistance. They also support the daily life of the beneficiaries. The training curriculum is one year, and 700-750 hours of theoretical and practical training with 900 hours of practicum at the nationally recognized care school, and they should pass the national examination.

Care supporting helper: The care supporting helper was introduced in 2008 with the reform of the long-term care insurance law to compensate the shortage of long-term care workers and to improve care support of residents. They are particularly engaged in dementia-related abilities, psychiatric disorders or care for psychiatric patients. The curriculum is 4-6 months, consisting of basic practicum (5 days), care support training (100 hours basic course and 2 week care support practicum), 60 hours advanced course. The main task is to support and accompany daily activities for dementia patients in the admission facilities.

Workers in the in-home services facility vary from elderly care worker, health and nursing worker, nursing care helper, and other vocational education graduates. They carry out tasks in accordance with their roles in relation to care as well as basic care tasks. In the in-home services facility, elderly care worker, professional workforce health specialists and personal support workers account for 47% of the total workforce.7 They are primarily responsible for basic care, followed by guidance for care services. In addition, vocational training for graduates is mainly responsible for housework, administration, and other tasks with low professionalism. The age structure of the workforce in the in-home area is 16% under the age of 30, 48% in the age group of 30-49 and 36% over 50, where the ratio of middle-aged people is high and the percentage of young people under 30 is very low, so that the aging of the workforce is the problem of the manpower structure.⁸

Professional care worker training system: The German professional care workforce consists of elderly care worker, nursing care worker and pediatric care worker. This study will focus on the elderly care worker training system. In August 2003, the elderly care job law was enacted and the first unified elderly care education was provided in Germany. With this law, the quality standards of national elderly care education have been laid out, laying the foundation for quality assurance in

long-term care services. It is possible to provide a high level of care service in care facilities. The number of students participating in elderly care education increased by 31% from the previous year to 68,000 at the end of 2015. About 55% of trainees are under 25 years old, about 80% are women and the majority are high school graduates. In addition, the preference for care work and the social recognition are gradually increasing with the strengthening of entrance qualification and the enhanced career education.

Eligibility and training content: Care education school entry conditions are vocational high school graduates or equivalent graduates. General high school graduates must have at least two years of vocational education or elderly care helper and nursing helper education. The training period is for three years, and it is conducted with theoretical and practical instruction, and practicum. Theoretical and practical lessons are over 2,100 hours, and there are five major areas including long-term care services, elderly care areas, mental and nervous system damaged elderly care areas, daily life support areas, and occupational self-concept areas. If they normally complete the course, they will receive an annual certificate of education.⁹

Practicum training: To strengthen elderly care worker's care expertise, it especially emphasizes hands-on training and focuses on achieving the broad basic qualifications required in the care profession. Practicum training is over 2,500 hours, of which at least 2,000 hours should be practiced at nursing homes, admission facilities and home facilities. In addition, it should be practiced in psychotherapy facilities, geriatric rehabilitation facilities, and public elderly care facilities. For this, the students and the training facility sign a practical training contract.

Also, based on the care professional career required in the care job, it is possible to deepen care expertise through re-education and maintenance education that is fit for the beneficiaries and institutions with special needs.¹⁰ It is possible to strengthen expertise in the fields such as

- In-home and facilities care, supporting, geriatric care, and mental impairment care,
- Joint care, home specialized care, care difficult to institutionalize and
- Beneficiaries management, care management, etc.

IMPLICATIONS

Germany is also continuing its support and efforts to strengthen the care professional workforce and its expertise in relation to the care workforce. First, diversification of long-term care workers enables strengthening of professionalism and alleviation of work burden through division of care services. Second, since 2003, a professional care workforce training system was implemented to nurture professional elderly care personnel nationwide and strengthen support for students. Since 1990, students from colleges and universities have the opportunity to have professional care qualities centered on elderly care management, care education, and care studies in the curriculum. By strengthening professionalism of such care professions and admission qualification, inflow of young manpower and reliability of care profession are increased, and it is emerging as the promising career group in the future.

A Proposal of Professional Long-term Care Worker Training System: As long-term care becomes an important social theme as the population ages, the demands for care workforce in nursing homes and home care facilities are steadily increasing. In Germany, jobs in the health and social welfare sectors are increasing, such as elderly care workers, social workers, nurses, counselors, and physiotherapists. Also in Korea, longterm care will become an important social service in the future and the need for long-term care for people with diseases such as dementia and stroke increases. However, the aging of care workers with lack of expertise in long-term care insurance is the reality in present day. Therefore, for the development of long-term care insurance, it is necessary to propose a positive working condition of long-term care, and care professional improvement is needed. For this, it is required to prepare long-term care needs, improve the image of long-term care job and improve it as a promising career force to attract young people.

In Germany with elderly care job law in 2003, care job was recognized as a health professional job or 'another treatment professional job'. In addition, it has been possible to improve the quality of care practicum and to increase the preference for the care job. In particular, expertise and care response skills are required to improve complexity, often difficult care situations and social environments of people in need of care. In order to improve the quality of life and professional services in the care recipients, it is necessary to provide a curriculum that covers care services, disease management, and daily living support. For professional care worker training, in addition to the current care worker system, it is necessary to nurture professional workforce in the tertiary education curriculum to divide into care worker and care worker manager, and to improve professionalism and efficiency of care services.

Various training courses and practicum should be done to nurture care worker manager, who as a new professional care worker in long-term care in this study proposed is. And clarification of care work and improvement of treatment of labor based on professionalism and experience must be also guaranteed. Care worker manager qualification should be granted with successful completion of a curriculum at the college or university where professional education is available. Curriculum for care worker manager should be added to the curriculum of social welfare, nursing, physiotherapy, etc. As shown in table 2, total training time should be 1,140 hours, 900 hours of theory, 240 hours of practical training, with theoretical classes 450 hours of 10 courses related to qualifications of the major, 450 hours of 10 courses related to long-term care including health and nursing fields, totaling 900 hours, and if 240 hours out of 120 hours of major practical training and 120 hours of long-term care training are completed, qualification should be granted.

Long-term care c	Training time	
Certificate subject for social worker (10 subject)	Introduction of social welfare, Social politics etc.	450 (45/subject)
Basic subject for long-term care (4 subject)	Long-term Care Insurance, Elderly welfare, Elderly health science, Elderly dietetics	180 (45/subject)
Advanced subject for long-term care (6 subject)	Long-term Care Skills I and II, Care Management, Elderly counseling, Dementia and hospice, Program Development and Evaluation for the Elderly	270 (45/subject)
practicum (2)	Practicum in social welfare institution Practicum in long-term care institution	240 (120/course)
	1,140	

 Table 2: professional long-term care worker curriculum in college and university (ex.)

Responsibility for care activities should include not only care service but also the service results and evaluation. Active care activities include care planning, preparation, implementation, documentation of results, and evaluation. These tasks should be addressed in practical training along with the theory.¹¹ Therefore, it is designed to enable to prepare for actual care situation in field practicum.

Table 3: proposed	care worker	system i	in Korea
-------------------	-------------	----------	----------

	Care worker manager (new)	Care worker
Educational institution	Collage, university	Permitted educational institution
Educational course	2 – 4 years Theory 900 hours, practicum 240 hours National qualification	Theory 6 weeks/160 hours Practicum 10 days/80 hours National qualification
Main tasks	Long-term care responsibility and management (care service, care plan, case management, counseling etc.)	Basic care services and care worker manager assistant

The qualification of care worker manager should focus on strengthening practical skills and experiences such as case management and counseling through theoretical education and active care. This is highly relevant to care professionalism. Therefore, as shown table 3, the care worker manager must complete the long-term care-related courses in the collage and have practical experience in long-term care institutions for more than two years to qualify. In this case, it is possible to manage complicated needs and team activities that meet the basic characteristics of long-term care, and to carry out various academic-based care manager activities. Their main tasks include providing basic care services, as well as specialized areas such as care service guidance, case management and counseling.

CONCLUSION

The steady increase of elderly people cause the general care need and special care such as dementia and stroke in Korea. Therefore, to stabilize supply and demand of long-term care professionals and to improve the quality of long-term care services, it is imperative that measures are taken to train long-term care professionals and diversify the care personnel system. For the training of professional care personnel, it is necessary to classify long-term care worker into care worker manager as professional workforce and care worker. Care worker manager get national certifications when they successfully complete a care curriculum at college or university. Their main tasks include the provisions of basic long-term care services as well as care service guidance for care worker, case managements and counseling support. The introduction of a professional care worker training system enables the provision of high-quality services and solves the aging problem of the care workers by expanding the participation opportunity of the young people, and also improves the negative images and treatments.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Baekseok University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- 1. Alten Long-term care insurance Act, 2017. http:// www.lawnb.com/ lawinfo/contents_view.asp? cid = 740A5280B6A44 EF0A40DCCFC575 DFD3D|0|K
- 2. Federal Ministry of Health, Good to know the most important thing about the Long-term care Reform 2008, 3rd edition, Berlin, 2008
- National Health Insurance Cooperation, 2016 Statistical Yearbook of Long-term Care Insurance. Wonju-city, 2017
- 4. Federal Ministry of Labor and Social Affairs, Minimum wage in Long-term care. Berlin, 2015. www.der-mindestlohn-gilt.de
- German Long-term care Council e.V., Acts of Long-term care. 2013 edition, Nomos, Baden-Baden, 2013
- 6. Ordinance on Personnel Requirements for Homes, 2016. http://berufenet.arbeitsagentur.de/berufe
- 7. Federal Statistical Office, Long-term care statistics. Berlin, 2013
- Federal Ministry of Health, Sixth Report of the Federal Government on the Development of Long-Term Care Insurance and the Status of Long-term Care in Germany. Berlin, 2016
- 9. Hamburg Institute for Vocational Education, Education Plan – Care worker. Hamburg, 2017. www.bildungsplaene.bsb.hamburg.de
- Stefan Goerres, Nationwide survey of training structures at geriatric long-term care schools. Bremen, 2006
- 11. Federal Ministry for Family, Senior, Women and Youth, Long-term care Education. Munich, 2011

Pet Medical Consultation Service Business Model and Platform Case Study-Based on a Business Model Canvas

Jae-han Ryu¹, Yen-yoo You²

¹Doctoral Student, ²Professor, Dept. of Smart Convergence Consulting, Hansung University, Seoul, Korea

ABSTRACT

Due to the high growth of items and businesses related to pets (along with the segmentation of the related market), there has been an active increase of startups entering the market. With this in mind, this study has selected Company A as a sample study, and based on a business model canvas relating to the pet medical consultation service, examines each compositional element, whilst suggesting a relevant platform for the business model. For late-developing startups participating in this growing market, it has proven relatively easy to satisfy them in terms of partial success in the market, however there is a necessity for the elaboration of both the business model and niche market development in order to construct a continuous growth base and retain a competitive edge. There should be both tactical support and the financial support of business model compositional elements such as: target customers, value propositions, customer relationships, key resources, key activities, expenses, and profit structure. By using an app, Business A offers an online medical consultation service which serves to re-establish the business platform by resetting elements (such as: business model analysis results, customer segmentation, value propositions, key activities, and customer relationships), which serves to provide a differential competitive edge. As an analysis tool for comprehending the overall business elements and tactical direction, the business model canvas is able to confirm whether the business model in question is significant/important to a startup business.

Keywords: Business Model Canvas, Business Platform, Pet, Medical Consultation Service, App

INTRODUCTION

The pet-related market has been growing year by year. Of the total number of households in Korea, around 30.9% (5.9 million households) were raising a pet in 2017, and the market scale saw figures of 1.8 trillion Won in 2015, 2.9 trillion Won in 2017, and has projected a yearly growth of 26.3% to 5.8 trillion Won in 2020¹. Of the total number of households in the USA, around 67.2% were raising a pet (84.6 million households) in 2016, and the market scale predicted figures of 69.4 billion Dollars in 2017, and of the total number of households in Japan, around 24.1% were raising a pet (13.44 million households) in 2016, and the market scale predicted figures of 1.5 trillion Yen in 2017².

As mentioned above, pet-related market is rapidly growing, and is segmented into the following areas: veterinarian treatment, animal food, animal products, healthcare, health insurance, hair salons, cafes, kindergartens, funerals, fashion, and others. Along with this market expansion, the pet-related market has produced 'smart', 'well-being', and 'premium' trends, along with introducing various products and services. There is a necessity for a competitive edge and differentiation of various business resources alongside the rapid growth of the pet-related market. For the creation of successful business performance and the expansion of a competitive edge in the opportunistic and intimidating market, business models and platforms should be constructed.

In relation to business models, Timmers stated that: "all businesses and business people, and their roles, which include products, services, and the structure of 'the information flow', receive potential benefits and are the root of profit"³. Johnson defines a business model in terms of customer values, profit formula, key resources, and key processes⁴. Osterwalder and Pigneur presented an analysis tool called the 'business model canvas', which is composed of 9 elements⁵. There are various definitions of what a business model is according to the model's compositional elements and perspective of the study, and it is a method and service for creating profit for the customer. A good business model should reflect business theory (and related technology), along with the characteristics of the digital economy. Additionally, it should consider the 'business household' and potential risks for companies implementing the model, and the competency of the company⁶. With this in mind, this study suggests the establishment of a company platform and business model strategy for Company A, which is promoting a pet medical service implementing a business model canvas, a widely used startup business model.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

Market Conditions of the Pet Medical Service

Pets and Animal Hospitals: Along with the personification⁷ of pets as 'family members', the culture of pet health care, which has been receiving a lot of interest in terms of pet medical examinations/checkups and treatment, has been developing. Various 'care service' items for pet health are being released, such as ICT, insurance, and medical/health care devices. Pet registration, which began in 2008, has been obligatory in Korea from 2014. For pet registration, there are 3

methods: embedded microchips, external chips, and pet tag, and unregistered pet owners are subject to a set fine. In 2017 there were around 1.07 million registered pets, a figure which is increasing every year, and around 50-60% of pets are estimated to be registered(as shown in Table 1).

Table 1: State of Pet Registration in Korea (Unit:
thousand)

	2013	2014	2016	2017	CAGR(%)
No. of Registered Animals	696	8878	979	1,071	4.8

In accordance with the increase in pet numbers, the number of animal hospitals is also increasing. Veterinary institutions (animal hospitals) carrying out medical service grew from 3018 (in 2009) to 3640 (in 2014) at a yearly rate of around 4.8%, and the yearly growth rate has been very high at around 24.9%, with animal hospital total sales figures increasing from around 290 million Dollars (in 2009) to 710 million Dollars (in 2014), increasing by 22.9 times(as shown in Table 2).

Table 2: Number of Anim	al Hospitals in Korea and	Sales Amounts (Unit: I	Number, billion Dollar)
-------------------------	---------------------------	------------------------	-------------------------

	2009	2011	2012	2013	2014	CAGR(%)
Animal Hospital	3,018	3,208	3,323	3,521	3,640	4.8
Sales Amount	2.9	4.0	5.5	6.6	7.1	24.9

Current State of Pet Treatment¹⁰

Treatment fees for pets in Korea are not covered by health insurance, and with this lack of insurance coverage it can be very burdensome for pet owners when their pet gets sick. For cats and dogs in animal hospitals, the number of treatments or vaccinations (in the last 1 and a half years) was as follows: 1 or 2 instances were the most at 32.2% each, with 3 instances at 14.5%, and 5 instances at 7.1% (as shown in Table 3).

Table 3: Number of Animal I	Hospital Vaccination	1s Treatments (2012	2. 01-2013. 07)
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

	1	2	3	4	5	6~10	More than 11	Total
Number	254	254	114	54	56	43	13	788
Composition(%)	32.2	32.2	14.5	6.9	7.1	5.5	1.6	100.0

The reasons for choosing an animal hospital are as follows: the convenience of going to a previously attended hospital was the highest at 61.4%, with the high quality of treatment next at 24.5%, the hospitality of the medical team at 20.1%, worries about treatment fees at 13.3%, and recommendations at 10.3% (as shown in Table 4). The analysis shows that the reasons for choosing an animal hospital are most heavily influenced by the convenience of traffic and distance, with the easiest places to get to being preferred.

Туре	Respondents (People)	Composition (%)
Ease of Attending	484	61.4
Quality of Treatment	194	24.6
Kindness of Medical Staff	158	20.1
Reasonable Treatment Price	105	13.3
From Recommendations	81	10.3
Offering Haircuts, Care Service Use	33	4.2
Already Attended Hospital, Place of Adoption	8	1.0
24 Hour Operation	5	0.6
Hospital of an Acquaintance	4	0.5
Miscellaneous	6	0.8
Total	788	100.0

Table 4: Reasons for Choosing Animal Hospitals (Within 2 Duplicated Answers)

Business Model Canvas: The BMC (business model canvas as suggested by Osterwalder and Pigneur) is described in terms of 9 compositional elements of profit creation methodology⁵. The 9 compositional elements are as follows: CS (Customer Segments), VP (Value Propositions), CH (Channels), CR (Customer Relationships), RS (Revenue Streams), KR (Key Resources), KA (Key Activities), KP (Key Partnerships), and CS (Cost Structure) (as shown in Figure 1). The BMC has the advantage of being conveniently and clearly managed, with all analysis results expressed in a table composed of 9 'building blocks'6, and by locating all of the company's central keywords to rapidly grasp the current situation, the BMC has the advantage of being able to find the direction which a company should take in order to advance¹¹.



Figure 1: Business Model Canvas

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

Company A Introduction: Company A is a startup which began in 2016, and offers pet medical service business items through a Smartphone app. The business positioning concept is "the family doctor for my pet", and the business model is based on the online to offline (O2O) platform of a location based service (LBS). Through the smartphone app, pet owners are directly connected to vets, and can receive solutions to any curiosities or issues that they have relating to the pet's health and treatment. The Smartphone app has the categories of 'dog curiosities', 'pet zone', and 'pet story', and is a medical counseling service tool for the treatment of pets. In the future, through cooperation with service organizations such as those connected to pet food, pet products, and pet healthcare, the business will diversify and will become a constantly growing specialist pet service company.

Business Model Canvas: The Company A business model is a 'multi-sided market', with customers being offered medical service by veterinarians, and also allowing pet owners to use the medical service. This business model is similar to that of food delivery organizations where the target market is both general customers ordering food and restaurants offering food to be ordered.

Customer Segments (CS): The target customers are pet owners aged 40-50 years old who are mostly freelancers, business managers, and workers in the service industry. The study was focused on 40-50 year olds from a two or more person household, people living in detached residences, or people with children currently in the education system, and elderly households (because they are more likely to possess high financial assets/wages)². Veterinarians offering medical services also participated.

Value Propositions (VP): Value propositions refer to the combination of services, products which satisfy the demands of customers, or the solving of customer's problems¹². The values offered to pet owners are as follows: offering rapid connectivity with high level veterinarians, and offering information about animal hospitals in the vicinity of the customer's residence. For veterinarians, the company offers connectivity with new customers, and a systematic management program.

Channels (CH): The 'channels' refer to the method of effectively connecting target customers with the values of products or services¹². Through apps, blogs, Face book, YouTube, and other SNS channels, pet owners and

veterinarians are able to be rapidly connected, wherever and whenever, in relation to matters of pet's health. For veterinarians, the app offers online advertisement and promotional pages, and is able to heighten awareness about medical services whilst continuously offering medical service content relating to the individual veterinarian.

Customer Relationships (CR): Customer relationships refer to the type of relationship a company has with a customer. For pet owners, this refers to a quick connection with veterinarians and the ease of solving problems connected to their pets. Additionally, customer relationships offer a medical information service relating to the life cycle of pets (health examination information, animal hospital reservations, etc), and is the construction of a continuous relationship with the service. For veterinarians (according to the type of service), customer relationship is the construction of faithful customers by strengthening the loyalty relating to mileage construction, pet health events/campaigns, and other hospital-related items.

Revenue Streams (RS): The revenue streams refer to how profit is created from the target customer base for the continuous growth of the company. Company A does not seeking profit from its current target customers in terms of joining fees and service use, and also does not create profit for individual veterinarians. The company is currently at the investment stage. With this in mind, there should be an examination of profits made through the advertisements and promotion of related organizations (and their fees), along with the promotion of animal hospitals, the alliances of pet organizations.

Key Resources (KR): Key resources refer to a company effectively operating and the resources for achieving successful results. Included in this can be the material resources and the intellectual property, human resources, and financial resources of patents/brands in relation to production facilities and logistical systems¹². The key

resources of Company A can be referred to in terms of various customer management programs relating to pet owners and veterinarians, medical consultation app construction, and veterinarian DB promotion (through the Korea Animal Hospital Association and business agreements).

Key Activities (KA): Key activities refer to the method of creating profit or effectively transferring suggested values to the customer or market. Key activities relating to pet owners operates in the following ways: as a customer mileage program, offering medical information in accordance with the problems facing particular pets, promotion of high-level veterinarians, and the effective operation of a medical service system. In relation to veterinarians, it refers to activity relating to: animal hospital operating strategy, hospital promotion and advertising, and medical service platforms such as petrelated events and deploying campaigns.

Key Partnerships (KP): Key partnerships refer to the strategic alliance relationship for the creation of successful results and minimization of risk in a company. Key partnerships in Company A refer to the ease of connection of pet owners and veterinarians (through the Korea Animal Hospital Association Veterinarian Society). Secondly, it refers to service organizations related to pets. Key partnerships can increase satisfaction, quality, convenience, and speed for customers when Company A's service is used for such items as pet adoption, food, funerals, and care services.

Cost Structure (CS): Cost structure refers to the expenses incurred by the operation of a business model. In order to create profit, it is important to maintain the lowers possible expenses. In accordance with the pet medical service operation platform, expenses can take the form of: server construction, app operation fees, promotional sales gifts, promotional activities, advertisement costs, and customer management costs(as shown in Figure 2).

Key	Key Activities	Value	Customer	Customer
Partnerships	Offering medical	Propositions	Relationships	Segments
Korea Animal	Information	Rapidly connection	Offering a pet	Freelances aged
Hospital	related to pet life	with high-level	medical	40-50, Business
Association	cycles, Operating	veterinarians for medical	information	Management
Veterinarian	customer mileage,	consultation,	service	figures, Service
Society, Pet	Promoting high-level	Lifetime per health	Campaigns and	Industry
Related	Veterinarians/Hospital	management/Hospital	events,	employees/
Manufacture and	Operating Strategy,	operation Strategy,	Constructing use	Veterinarians
Service	Advertisements,	Advertisements & promotion,	mileage	
Organization	Events, Campaigns	Attracting new customers		

Conted...

	Key Resources Korea Animal Hospital Association Veterinarian DB, Medical Consultation Service App Customer Management Program		Channels SNS-App, Blog, Facebook, YouTube		
	Cost Structur	re	Revenue Streams		
 Constructing a medical consultation service platform, operation App operation fee Sales promotion gifts Advertisements and 			• Member join owners	ning fee for pet	
promotionCustomer Ma	nagement Expenses		• Usage fee services of rel	for cooperative lated organization	

Figure 2: Company A's Business Model

The startup business platform of Company was not clearly defined, and as the business model was similarly unrefined, there was a necessity for a more elaborated business model. The key activities and value propositions of pet owners and veterinarians were of a general nature, especially relating to the segmentation of pet owner customers. With this in mind, the value propositions were newly redefined, and the pet owners and veterinarian customer parameters were readjusted. There was also reestablishment not only in terms of the current activities of key business partners, but also of the diversified company viewpoint, along with the correct readjustment of values proposed by key activities. The analysis of Company A's business model (using BMC analysis tools) was extremely significant in terms of being able to diagnose business content and reestablish

such items as: values, key resources, and key activities. Due to the inefficiency of everything linked to the knowhow and inexperience of startup businesses, establishing a business model strategy was of great significance.

Medical Consultation Service Platform: The pet medical consultation service for Company A consists of rapidly connecting pet owners with veterinarians and offering consultation in the event that pets experience health problems or sickness. With this in mind, the medical consultation platform was constructed according to the reestablished business model (as shown in Figure 3). For pet owners, health information is offered relating to the necessary pet health management items: medical content and treatment, treatment fees, and pet life cycle information. For veterinarians, support is offered for the creation of profits gained from offering animal hospital promotion, pet treatment, and hospital operation manuals, etc.



Figure 3: Company A's Pet Medical Consultation Service Platform

CONCLUSION

This study established a medical consultation business model and platform for Company A in the petrelated market. The barriers for entering the growing pet market in Korea are low, and due to many companies participating in the market, competition is fierce. In order to create successful results and compete in this type of situation, there is a necessity for increased customer values relating to key communication activities and differentiation in business strategy. With this in mind, the business model was reconstructed and the necessity for the reestablishment of target customers, value proposition, key resources, and key activities (amongst others) was checked through the BMC. With this in mind, the medical consultation service platform was established based on this business model. Startup companies entering the market for the first time are bound to be slightly lacking in the areas of internal competency and competitiveness in terms of business model establishment and market analysis. However the construction of the business model meant that many lessons were able to be learned alongside the elaborated business platform construction and business strategy establishment. This points to the significance of adjusting the business strategy in accordance with the construction of the startup business model.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Hansung University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs, Analysis and development direction of pet industry, Publication Registration Number 11-1543000-001394-01, 2016
- 2. Weon-Kyung Hwang, Survey on the rearing of Pet, KB Financial Group INC kb research, 2017

- Timmers, P(1998). Business models for electronic markets, Electronic Markets.Vol.8, Issue 2, pp.3-8
- Johnson, M., C. Christensen and H. Kagermann, Reinventing Your Business Model, Harvard Business Review, 56(12), pp. 50-59, 2008.
- 5. Yves Pigneur & Alex Osterwalder, Hyo-sang Ryou translation, Business Model Generation, timebiz, 2010
- Jeong-Min Ryu, Young-Mo Seo, Han-Jin Cho, A Study on Business Model of Fintech, Journal of Digital Convergence Vol. 14, No. 3, 2016, pp. 171-178
- 7. National Agricultural Cooperative Federation, Pet industry market trends and prospects, 2016
- 8. Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs(www.mafra.go.kr), Press Releases(2017.
 06. 12). '16□, rescure and protection of 90,000 animals that is lossed and abandoned pets, 9.3% increase compared to last year.
- 9. KOSIS, subject matter statistics > wholesale and retail services > wholesale and retail trade surveys > 9th revision > professional science and technology services > veterinary services
- Sun-Hee Kim, Consumption situation and improvement plan of Pets, Korea Consumer Agency, 2013
- Hong-Joo Byun, Hwan-Ho Ha, A Consulting Case Study on the Startup Business through the use of the BMC, Korean management consulting research review, Vol.15, Issue1, 2015. 02. pp.185-193
- Hyo-Sang Ryou, Dong-Hyun Lee, A Comparative Study on Analytical Tools of Business Model, Journal of Digital Convergence Vol. 14, No. 5, 2016, pp. 137-147

The Clinical Practice Experience of Nursing Students

Jee Hee Kim¹, Yun-Jeong Kim²

¹Kangwon National University, Dept. of Emergency Medical services, 346, Hwandjo gil, Dogye eup, Samcheok, Gangwondo; ²Pai Chai University, Dept. of Nursing Science, 155-40 Baejae-ro, Seo-Gu, daejeon, Korea

ABSTRACT

The purpose of this study is to understand the significance of clinical practice of nursing students by using a phenomenological method, and to provide a basic set of data for clinical practice and training programs for nursing students. The analysis method presented by Van Kaam for phenomenological studies were used as the basis. The number of research participants is reached when no further content comes out in interviewing, namely, repetitive statements on a phenomenon. The result was that of the total of 260 meaningful statements, 32 sub-themes and 5 themes, as well as 2 categories were determined. The results of this study can be summarized as follows: First, it is expected that nursing students will be able to use the experiences of the nursing practitioners and the experiences of patients who have been given medication practice. While reading repeatedly the original data that describes the nursing students' experience of clinical practice, meaningless statements were abandoned.

Keywords: Clinical practice, Experience, Nursing students, Qualitative, Phenomenology.

INTRODUCTION

The primary goal of nursing education is to foster professional nurses through theoretical and practical training, who can provide qualitative nursing. To meet this educational goal, clinical practice is essential as it is the stage where the theory learned in lectures is acted upon in specific and practical ways¹.

Through clinical practice, students learn complex cognitive techniques required for nursing practice, communication skills, critical thinking, self-respect, guiding abilities, autonomy in carrying out tasks, cooperation with other organizations, knowledge on nursing study curriculum and application of resources.

However, there is a lack of connection between the theory and clinical practice education given to nursing students. The students lack the opportunity to acquire nursing skills. The insufficient number of practice instructors and undermined motivation of students have led to various nursing activities not being experienced properly by students.

Such issues in clinical practice training obstructs the nursing students from experiencing nursing behaviors required to work as a beginning nurse, which leads to them feeling restricted in their use of knowledge or implementation of patient nursing. This also causes the issue of graduates not being able to put to task immediately following school but being retrained which takes a lot of time and money.

As such, more qualitative clinical practice training needs to be provided to nursing students to allow them to experience better quality nursing activities. What constitutes proper content and methods of clinical practice training has been a widely discussed topic in the nursing education field among school administrators, students and those in the clinical field².

Clinical practice training is emphasized as an essential field to promote the ability to compile nursing knowledge to solve problems on clinical sites. More opportunities need to be offered to verify the factors that may affect the improvement of clinical skills and meet related needs.

Preceding studies on nursing students' clinical practice ability had a tendency to look at the issue in a one-dimensional manner by focusing on individual factors of clinical practice training.

Self-respect in clinical training education of nursing students was noted to have a high correlation with clinical practice stress and many preceding studies have reported that a higher level of critical thinking is associated with a higher level of clinical practice ability³.

Moreover, correlation has also been found between a nursing student's tendency to think critically and her clinical practice ability, as well as between instruction efficiency and clinical practice ability. It was noted that for the efficiency of clinical practice instructor, it is important to encourage students and that evaluation skills and nursing implementation ability were the most important fields among the instruction efficiency factors of the nursing educator⁴.

There was a correlation between instruction efficiency of clinical practice education evaluated by nursing students and clinical practice ability.

Nursing students have the opportunity to learn about the drug theoretically, to learn safe medication in school practice, and to administer medication to the actual patient in clinical practice. Although 75.7% of the nursing students experienced the medication directly, the parenteral medication was performed significantly less than the oral medication⁵. Nursing student medication practice requires nurse supervision, but lacks sufficient supervision in the clinical setting, which may result in a mismatch error that is found before a medication error or error that affects the patient affects the patient.

In contrast, there are a number of quantitative researches on qualitative research, clinical practice satisfaction, critical thinking, and self-initiative in nursing students.

The nursing education program is continuously improved based on the performance - oriented education system so that the nursing students are equipped with the nurses' competence required in the healthcare field. The Korea Nursing Education and Training Institute designated core basic nursing skills required in clinical practice in order to assure competence as a professional nurse in the clinical field and evaluated the degree of achievement during graduation to secure the clinical performance ability of nursing students. Nursing education provides qualitative nursing and professional nurses. In order to achieve the goal of cultivating the students, they need an integrated curriculum including clinical practice that can improve concrete and practical behavior based on theoretical knowledge⁶.

As such, most studies have been on the correlation between individual factors and clinical practice ability.

This study seeks to identify the content of nursing activities experienced by nursing students through the course of clinical practice and their implementation confidence levels to provide a basic set of data for the development of a training program for new nurses that can help improve the content of clinical practice training.

The purpose of this study is to understand the significance of clinical practice of nursing students by using a phenomenological method, and to provide a basic set of data for clinical practice and training programs for nursing students.

RESEARCH METHOD

Study method: The human thought system varies depending on one's cultural background. As such, it would be a stretch to discuss the stress felt by nursing students in clinical practice, when they have different cultural backgrounds. This researcher felt the need for an in-depth study that takes into account Korean culture and thus opted for a phenomenological method among the qualitative study methods.

The purpose of this study was to investigate the relationship between the purpose of sample selection and nursing student 's grade, clinical practice period, practice department, parenteral medication experience, The results of this study were as follows: First, the participants of the study were selected as nursing students who graduated from the university, and they completed clinical practice of more than 1 year, They were directly exposed to parenteral medication, observed medication accidents, or selected nursing students⁷.

In recent years, the field of nursing studies has seen an increase in qualitative studies that seek to overcome the limits of existing quantitative methods in studying the innate nature of the human experience.

In particular, phenomenological methods are about describing human experience and takes a comprehensive approach to understand an experience in a given situation or environment.

This emphasizes the correlation of the subject's experience. Nursing studies take interest in the subject's experience and as such, this method is a promising study method appropriate for studying the concept of nursing.

This researcher used phenomenological methods to analyze the feelings and reactions of nursing students shown during clinical practice.

In doing so, the researcher sought to help them understand the meaning of the phenomenon and to provide a basic set of data for the training and counseling of nursing students.

A phenomenological approach excludes subjective opinions of the researcher and maintains objectivity on the phenomenon experienced by the subjects.

As such, the questions were designed not to lead certain answers the researcher wishes to hear but to have the subjects honestly discuss their reaction or feelings.

Data analysis process: The analysis method presented by Van Kaam for phenomenological studies were used as the basis.

The following process was followed.

- 1. The first stage was to repeatedly listen to the recording of interviews with the subjects for analysis. The statements of the subjects were written out as they were to familiarize oneself with the content and to gain specific feelings of the clinical practice experience.
- 2. The second stage was to repeatedly read the statements written out to extract meaningful phrases and sentences.
- 3. The third stage was to repeatedly read the extracted meaningful statements to categorize them by common traits. The content validity of whether the categorization and selection of themes were done correctly was reviewed by three professors of nursing studies.

Focus group interviews took between 100 and 150 minutes per group and supplemented additional information via telephone and e-mail, if necessary. The contents of the interviews were copied within 3 days after the recording by the researcher using a tape recorder.

At this time, the researchers exchanged opinions with the research assistants who were interviewed in the interviews, The purpose of the study is to provide a brief training on the methods, procedures and precautions of the focus group interviews, assist the researchers in the focus group interview, record interviews. The assistant was also responsible for checking the arrival status of the participants and preparing and collecting the questionnaires before the start of the interview.

Before starting the data collection, explain the purpose of the study and how to collect the data by telephone conversation with the participant.

After confirming the participant's intention to participate in the study, the participant should check the possible time, for example, the afternoon time, Etc. In consideration of the movement of the participants, a place for interviewing was selected as an independent space with a seminar room around the school, and a cafe with a seminar room was also reserved in advance. The focus group interview began by talking about the clinical practice that participant had in common in order to create an atmosphere where all participants participated in evenly. As the interview progressed, the researcher began to take an attitude that some participants should listen to passively and all participants participated in the event.

Ethical considerations for participants: The researcher explained the purpose of the research, the process of the interview, the main questions and the interview time before the research proceeded.

After understanding the participants, they voluntarily decided to participate and signed the study participation agreement.

The researcher will ask participants to record the reason for recording the interview and record the recorded file and record. In order to ensure the personal confidentiality of the participant in reporting the results of the research, anonymity of all the proper nouns should be anonymized so that the identity of the participant

The interview was conducted in a place that was close to the participant's school or practice place and was quiet and in a place suitable for communication, and it was announced in advance that it would take about 2 hours. A gift of the present.

Participants were initially shy about sharing their medication experiences in clinical practice, but as time went on, the nature of the focus group interview led to a frank and active dialogue with other participants who shared the same experiences naturally.

The study participants expressed their concerns about negative experiences of clinical practice institutes or nursing colleges as a student, while discussing their experience in clinical practice. The researcher explained the purpose of this study and reaffirmed the assurance of the anonymity of the participants so that they could be frank and comfortable.

RESEARCH RESULT AND DISCUSSION

The While reading repeatedly the original data that describes the nursing students' experience of clinical practice, meaningless statements were abandoned. If the subject had consecutively stated the same idea, they were extracted as a single statement.

If meaningful statements were clustered together, they were separated before extraction. The three professors were asked to verify the confidence levels of mutual compatibility.

The result was that of the total of 260 meaningful statements, 32 sub-themes and 5 themes, as well as 2 categories were determined Table 1.

Category	Theme
The feelings and reactions when experiencing clinical practice	Emotional response Physical response
Meaning given to clinical practice	Positive stimulus factor Challenging aspects

Table 1: Categorization table

Nursing students were taught basic nursing skills, including medication, through modeling and simulator training before going out to clinical practice. However, it has been found that it is difficult for nursing students to get the opportunity to administer medication directly to the patient in a medical field where the patient is struggling to cope with the patient's treatment.

The nursing students were able to identify the nurses who were interested in the practical guidance and to follow the active nurses to the practical guidance and to help the nurses Knowing in advance or asking questions Nursing students were able to obtain medication opportunities from nurses when they actively asked and participated to get nurse's attention.

Patients and families may show a negative attitude toward nursing students when a nursing student who is immature in the nursing process and is in the process of learning stands in front of the patient to administer the medication⁸. In this study, we found that nursing students were not able to express their disliked expressions or expressions in a linguistic way, but they showed expressions of rejection by facial expressions and gestures⁹. The nursing student had to endure the patient's gaze and the family's gaze in a nervous state because the nursing student looked at each act of the nursing student with suspicion in the mind that he would commit, so the nursing student positively approached the patient.

It was difficult, and the medication practice was carried out in an unstable situation than expected and it was difficult to concentrate on medication itself¹⁰.

In clinical settings, there are nurses with diverse job skills ranging from new nurses to career nurses. Nursing students are more skilled in nursing work and more experienced nurses than nurses in the case of new nurses, It is difficult to get guidance on the practice because there are many new nurses in the first semester clinical practice as compared to the second semester in the nursing students.

The nursing student looked at the nurses' preparation process and watched the nursing preparation process, followed the nurse who was heading to the room to medicate the patient, I was denied medication observation. Practical experience I was aware of the behavior of the nurse and understood the position of the nurse. I followed the nurse looking for the medication practice.

The results of this study indicate that nursing students are vaguely aware that they can be administered under the supervision of nurses, and the positions of clinical practitioners and clinical practitioners are not clear. Therefore, It is necessary to clearly define the scope of the work and to state the responsibilities by distinguishing qualified medical personnel from trainees for the work of medication.

In order to be a nurse, it is necessary to establish policies and regulations for the scope of medication practice for nursing students, and to provide nursing care for nursing students.

It is possible to contribute to systematic nursing education, patient safety, and patient satisfaction by presenting clear criteria in terms of the student's side, the nurse's guidance in the clinical setting, and the patient's right to be treated safely. It is significant that the study suggested the necessity of establishing legal institutional standards and procedures for the medication that the nursing students performed in the clinical field.

The purpose of this study was to investigate the meaning of the parenteral medication experienced by the nursing students in the clinical field and to find out the meaning of the nursing students' And that they will be able to carry out further research on the concepts that constitute them, as well as the guidelines for the scope and responsibilities of nursing students in each practice.

This study suggests the necessity of the research on the actual condition of the applicant 's facilities.

This study suggests the necessity of research to compare and analyze the regulations of medication practice of nursing students included in clinical practice regulations used in nursing education institutions. The results of this study can be summarized as follows: First, it is expected that nursing students will be able to use the experiences of the nursing practitioners and the experiences of patients who have been given medication practice.

CONCLUSION

This study was conducted to understand the feelings and reactions of nursing students experiencing clinical practice and to analyze them using Van KAnn's phenomenological methods to contribute to the development of training materials for clinical practice programs.

In conclusion, this study explored the meaning of the parenteral medication experienced by the nursing student and found that 'the nursing student' s active attitude is able to practice medication, and in the process of medication, have It is necessary to have an approach to encourage the active attitude of nursing students in practice of clinical nursing practice in the clinical field, and in nursing education institutions and practice institutes, Medication practice It is meaningful to confirm that it is necessary to create conditions for motivation. In addition, this study confirmed the absence of policies and guidelines related to medication of nursing students and suggested the necessity to clarify the range of activities that nursing students can directly perform in medication practice items in future clinical practice.

Based on the supervision of the field leader, we were able to provide basic data for establishing guidelines for defining responsibilities for the results of nursing students.

As such, this study, in identifying from the subjects' perspective the meaning of their feelings and reactions shown during clinical practice training, helped with the understanding of the phenomenological feeling and reaction in nursing clinical practice, and contributed to nursing knowledge by providing a basic set of data for the training of nursing students.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Kangwon National University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- 1. Choi IS, Seo RW. Teams active in the Learning Students Such as self-directed learning, the school's adaptive behavior tube Based. *Based liberal arts study*. 35(2), pp.411-441, 2008.
- 2. No MM. High self-initiative of the College of Learning And out of sync with the life skills and interpersonal relationships. *Korea University Graduate Thesis*, 2009.
- 3. Jang EY. College students career decision autonomy, self Differentiation, self-directed learning skills and career exploration behavior It analyzed the relationship between structure. *Dong-A University*. PhD thesis, 2011.
- McCune SK. A Meta analytic study of adult self direction on learning: A review of the research from 1977 to 1987. 1988, Doctoral dissertation. Texas A & M University.
- Cho JH, Kim YJ. A study on the subjectivity about RN-BSN student's Resilience. *Indian Journal of Science & Technology*. 2015, (S1), pp. 283-292.
- Kim YJ, Kim MJ. Medication Activity Frequency Competency, and Education and Environment. *Indian Journal of Science and Technology*. 2015, 8(S1), pp. 374-383.
- 7. Jang GY. Development of scales for the career adaptability of the college students. 2009, Dissertation for Doctorate degree at Graduate school of Sookmyung Women's University
- 8. Lee YJ. The effects of self-leadership of the college students on the life satisfaction, self-directed learning abilities, and academic self-efficacy. 2012, Thesis for Master's degree at Graduate school of Hanyang University
- 9. Jang EY. Analysis of structural relationship between college students' autonomy of career decision, self-differentiation, self-directed learning abilities and career search behavior. 2011, Dissertation for Doctorate degree at Graduate school of Dongah University
- Kim JJ. Comparison study on the self-directed learning scores of the male and female leaders. *Women's social education*. 1994, 1, pp. 78-93.

The Analysis of Health Promotion Benefits on Public Health Care Posts

Kyunghee Noh¹, KyoungA Lee², Eunshil Yim²

¹Deputy Director, Division of Health Policy, Ministry of Health and Welfare, 13, Doum 4-ro, Sejong-si; ²Assistant Professor, Department of Nursing, Daegu Health College, 15 Yeongsong-ro, Buk-gu Daegu, Republic of Korea

ABSTRACT

Public Health Care Posts (PHCHs) are the primary medical institutions for the health promotion of residents in medical vulnerable areas. This study proved the effectiveness of health promotion services provided by PHCHs. This study uses benefit analysis to evaluate the economic value of health promotion on PHCPs. The benefits were analyzed by health promotion services and by region. The benefits of reducing outpatient and inpatient medical expenses, saving time, preventing complications, and life extension was included. The health benefits for hypertension were estimated at \$43,921, and the benefits for diabetics were estimated at \$38,909. The benefits from the vaccination of the PHCPs were \$69,759. Benefits from dementia management services were \$443, metal health care service \$997, oral health care \$1,634, and benefits from medication adherence management were \$1,439. Total benefits of health promotion services at PHCPs were estimated at \$157,102 per year. By region, the benefits of rural areas were the greatest. Since the health promotion benefits of PHCPs by expanding health promotion service programs.

Keywords: Benefit Analysis, Health Promotion Service, Health Promotion Benefits, Public Health Care Posts, Medical Vulnerable Area

INTRODUCTION

Over the past decade, rural health policy has been dominated by the need to reduce health inequalities between the metropolitan areas and in rural areas, and these policies have focused on human resources issues¹. The Public Health Care Posts (PHCPs) are a Korea health care system that has been initiated in accordance with the social need to meet the primary health care needs in medical vulnerable areas. The PHCPs are responsible for primary health care in medical vulnerable areas such as rural areas and fishing villages. PHCPs started in 1977 and about 1,900 institutions were operating in 2014. In Korea, PHCPs are operated by nurses because the PHCPs are established in areas where doctors are insufficient. Primary health services of the PHCPs include the range of medical service, such as diagnosis and treatment to determine the state of the disease, examination, transfer of the patient, emergency treatment of the patient, treatment for preventing the deterioration of the disease, management of the chronic disease patient s, administration of medicines. Although PHCPs make a lot of contribution to the health promotion of residents, the results are not visible. In other words, the services provided by the PHCPs are effective in accessibility and economic feasibility when using medical services, such as medication, health education, counselling, treatment, and health checkups. However, researches related to PHCPs so far have mainly focused on the perception of the services, the job satisfaction and the survey of the actual situation^{2,3}. Until the early 1980s, the healthrelated sector was excluded from the cost-benefit analysis, but it was positively included in the costbenefit analysis as the monetary valuation method for non-market goods and services developed from the mid-1980s⁴. The PHCP services presented in the 2013 PHCPs' operational status report are as follows; 14 areas of health promotion management, 5 areas of primary care, 4 areas of cerebrovascular disease prevention management, and 7 areas of dementia management. The addition of the cerebrovascular disease prevention management and dementia management is emphasized as the death and

disease structure changes into chronic diseases, and it is anticipated that the burden of chronic diseases will increase with rapid population aging⁵. PHCPs manage many chronic diseases such as hypertension, diabetes, cerebrovascular disease, and dementia. The health promotion services provided by the PHCPs can prevent such many chronic diseases. Therefore, it is necessary to verify the effectiveness of the health promotion services of PHCPs. In addition, PHCPs are national public policies and need to use limited resources efficiently. The most widely used method for solving the scarcity of resources is economic evaluation. Effective use of resources is of great interest today, as spending on the healthcare service area continues to grow and health care spending is growing in the GNP. So far, the economics evaluation studies have rarely been conducted in PHCPs. Therefore, this study was tried to estimate the effect of the health promotion services of the PHCPs by the monetary value. This study aims at estimating the performance of health promotion services provided by PHCPs as monetary values and suggesting effective ways of development for PHCPs.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

Research design: This study analyzed the benefit of the health promotion services of the public health care posts (PHCPs). The health promotion benefits were calculated by the benefits of reducing outpatient and inpatient medical expenses, saving time, preventing complications and life extension by the services of the PHCPs in 2014. The health promotion services of PHCPs included chronic disease management (hypertension and diabetes), immunization, dementia, mental health, oral health, and medication management as shown in Table 1. The health promotion benefits of PHCPs were presented by region. The area was classified into rural, fishing, island, and urban and rural integration areas.

	Health promotion benefits						
	Outpatient medical expenses	Inpatient medical expenses	Time saving	Complication prevention	Life extension		
Hypertension	0	0	0	0	0		
Diabetes		0	0	0	0		
Immunization	0	0					
Dementia	0						
Mental health	0						
Oral health	0						
Medication management	0						

Table 1: Analysis framework of health promotion benefits

Analysis formula: The health promotion benefits include the benefits of reducing outpatient and inpatient medical expenses, saving time, preventing complications, and life extension due to health promotion services of PHCPs.

- The benefits of reduced outpatient medical expenses
 = No. of patients in PHCPs × the severity or control rate of outpatient visits × decreased average length of stay (LOS) in National Health Insurance (NHI) × outpatient medical expenses in NHI
- The benefits of reduced inpatient medical expenses
 = No. of patients in PHCPs × disease control rate
 × average length of stay in NHI × reduce rate of hospitalization × inpatient medical expenses in NHI
- The benefits of saving time = No. of patients in

PHCPs \times disease control rate \times average length of stay in NHI \times labor cost and caregiver cost per day

- The benefits of preventing complications = No. of patients in PHCPs × contribution rate of disease occurrence × complication medical expense
- The benefits of life extension = No. of patients in PHCPs × disease mortality × lost earnings

Data collection: The number of hypertension, diabetes, and dementia patients managed by the PHCPs was obtained through the questionnaire survey, and the performances of health promotion service were obtained through the 2014 PHCP operation report data. Additionally, the data of the 2013 National Health Insurance, the 2013 National Health and Nutrition

Survey, and the 2014 National Statistical Office Report was used in this study. The data of medical expenses, length of stay (LOS), disease mortality, and disease control rate were used. The severity and incidence of complications were referred to the results of the previous study^{6,7,8}. The mortality rate was used by the National Statistical Office. In order to calculate life extension benefit, the 2014 labor cost data of Ministry of Labor was used. These benefits were obtained for each service and the total health promotion benefit was calculated.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

General characteristics of the public health care posts: There are a total of 1,904 public health care posts (PHCPs) in Korea, of which the data of 696 PHCPs was analyzed.

The general characteristics of the public health care posts are shown in Table 2. The number of PHCPs included in this study is the largest in rural areas as

82.0%. The average population in charge is 973 people. There are 1,724 people in urban rural integration areas, 894 people in rural areas, 805 people in fishing villages, and 469 people in the island by region. The actual percentage of the population using PHCPs was 59.7%. By region, the utilization rate was the highest at 72.7% in the island, followed by fishing villages 67.4%, rural areas 60.9% and urban rural integration areas 52.0%. The island has the highest rate of using PHCPs because it is difficult to access private medical institutions due to inconvenient traffic. The number of users or cases per health promotion service is as follows; the average annual number of hypertensive patients managed per PHCPs is 61 persons, the number of diabetic patients is 18 persons, and the number of patients who are immunized at the PHCP is 161 persons per year. The number of dementia is 4 people. And, the mental health management cases are 95 per year and oral health care cases is provided in 170 cases. The number of medication management at the PHCP is 2,392 cases a year.

		Average	Rural area (571 PHCPs)	Fishing village (54 PHCPs)	Island (27 PHCPs)	Urban-rural area (44 PHCPs)
Numbe	er of people (person)	973	894	805	469	1,724
Numb	er of users (person)	581	544	543	341	896
τ	Utilization (%)	59.7	60.9	67.4	72.7	52.0
	Hypertension (person)	61	64	47	27	71
	Diabetes (person)	18	18	14	7	22
	Immunization (person)	161	196	181	108	140
Number of	Dementia (person)	4	5	2	1	2
services	Mental health (cases)	95	138	110	40	124
	Oral health (cases)	170	216	226	135	295
	Medication management (cases)	2,392	2,405	2,290	1,805	2,839

Table 2: General characteristics per a public health care post

Benefits analysis of the public health care posts

The benefits in hypertensive patients: It is estimated that benefits of reducing outpatient and inpatient medical expense, saving time, preventing complication, and life extension in hypertensive patients. The severity of hypertensive patients using PHCPs was lower than that of NHI. If the PHCPs did not provide hypertension management, and the severity of hypertension would have increased⁶. The benefit of reduced outpatient medical expenses was calculated by multiplying the medical expenses for each severity by the number of patient. As a result, the reduced outpatient medical expense benefit is an average of \$1,848 as shown in Table 3. By region, it was analyzed as \$1,957 in rural area, \$1,008 in fishing village, \$833 in island area and \$2,172 in urban rural integration area.

			NHI ¹		PHCH ²	Reducing	
	2014 NHI outpatient medical expense(\$1)	Person	medical expense(\$)	Person	medical expense(\$)	outpatient medical expenses(\$)	
Stage 1	407	8	3,259	59	24,037		
Stage 2	440	3	1,321	1	440	1 0 4 0	
Stage 3	444	50	22,189	1	444	1,040	
Total(\$)	-	26,769		24,921			
¹ Exchange rate = 1,050KRW/\$1							

Table 3: The reducing outpatient benefit of hypertension in public health care post

The benefit of reducing inpatient care is the expected medical expenses when high blood pressure is not controlled and hospitalization is required. The hypertension control rate of hypertension patients in PHCPs is 7.1%p higher than the control rate proposed in the 2013 National Health and Nutrition Survey. In other words, an average of 4 patients may have been hospitalized if they did not receive hypertension management services from the PHCPs. For a conservative estimate, assuming only a 25% reduction in the hospitalization rate, the reduced inpatient medical expense benefit is calculated as \$3,516.

If hospitalization is reduced due to hypertension management services at the PHCP, the patient can do more work during the reduced days and save on the care-giver cost for that period. During that period, the labor and care-giver cost were calculated as time saving benefits and estimated as \$3,135. The benefit of preventing complications was calculated as the expenses of treatment for complications that occurred when hypertension was not controlled. Complications of hypertension are reported as ischemic heart disease and cerebrovascular disease. The complication incidence rate was calculated. The length of stay of hospitalization and the medical expenses per day for each complication were based on the National Health Insurance data. The complication prevention benefit calculated by multiplying the prevalence calculated in this study on the medical expenses for each disease was \$19,671.

Life extension benefits are increased lost earning when hypertension is controlled and death from hypertensive diseases is reduced. Estimated life extension benefit of patients with hypertension was \$15,751 on average. By region, it was analyzed as \$16,963 in rural area, \$12,116 in fishing village, \$7,270 in island area and \$19,386 in urban rural integration area. The total benefits of hypertensive patients are shown in Table 4.

			Average	Rural	Fishing	Island	Urban-rural
	N of hypertens	sion(person)	61	64	47	27	71
Nofrance	a. Control in PH	HCH(person)	46	48	36	20	54
IN OI person	b. 2013 NHI co	ntrol(person)	42	44	32	18	49
	(a-b)		4	5	3	2	5
Reducing outpatient benefit	total (\$)		1,848	1,957	1,008	833	2,172
	hypertension in NHI	c. LOS(day)		45			
Reducing inpatient benefit ¹		d. expenses per day(\$)		78.1			
	$(a-b) \times c \times d$	× 0.25 (\$)	3,516	4,395	2,637	1,758	4,395
T	e. Labor cost j	per day ² (\$)		59.5			
henefit ¹	f. Care-giver cos	st per day ³ (\$)		10.1			
	$(a-b) \times c \times (e +$	f) × 0.25 (\$)	3,135	3,919	2,351	1,568	3,919

Table 4: The health promotion benefits in hypertensive patients

		g. LOS(day)			4				
	ischemic heart	h. expenses per day(\$)		130.1					
	disease	i. PAR ⁴			16.5				
Preventing		$ \begin{array}{c} a \times g \times h \times i \\ (\$) \end{array} $	3,949	4,120	3,090	1,717	4,635		
complication		j. LOS(day)			11.8				
benefit	cerebrovascular disease	k. expenses per day(\$)		126					
		1. PAR ⁴ (%)	23						
		$a \times j \times k \times l(\$)$	15,722	16,406	12,304	6,836	4,635		
	total	(\$)	19,671	20,526	15,395	8,553	9,271		
	m. death	n rate	0.0291						
Life extension	n. N of death(pe	$rson) (a \times m)$	1.3	1.4	1	0.6	1.6		
benefits	o. Lost ear	ning ⁵ (\$)	12,116						
	$a \times n \times d$	o (\$)	15,751	16,963	12,116	7,270	19,386		
Total			43,921	47,760	33,507	19,981	39,143		
¹ assuming 25% red ² 2014 simple labor ³ Comprehensive n ⁴ PAR(%)=□P(R-1	duction in the hospit r wages ursing service co-ca $)/P(R-1)+1) \times 100$ (alization rate re fee for 6 person P: prevalence, R:	ns relative risk	()					

Conted...

⁵ Simple labor wage $\times 2/3$ (excluding living expenses) $\times 12$ months Life Nitze Factor

The benefits in diabetic patients: The total benefits of diabetic patients are shown in Table 5. In the case of diabetic patients, inpatient care reduction benefit, time saving benefit, complication prevention benefit, and life extension benefit were estimated. The diabetic control rate in PHCPs is higher than the control rate proposed in the 2013 National Health and Nutrition Survey. Assuming a reduction in hospitalization rate of 25% in the same way as the hypertension, the reduced inpatient medical expense benefit is calculated as \$12,255. According to the National Health Insurance data, the average length of hospital stay for diabetic patients is 26.5 days. If the diabetes is well controlled and the patients are working without hospitalization during this period, the income

will be \$4,299 on a 25% reduction in hospitalization rate. The benefit of reducing the cost of care-giver for the same period is \$732. It can be estimated that a time saving benefit of \$5,031 is finally generated. Diabetic complications can be estimated as kidney complication, retinal complication, neurologic disease, coronary artery disease, and stroke, and the contribution rate of each complication due to diabetes is suggested as 11.4% to 38.0%⁷. The incidence rate of diabetes mellitus in Korea is estimated to be 8% by applying the prevalence of diabetes mellitus and risk of complications. Considering the medical expenses for each complication, the benefit for prevention of complications is calculated as \$13,880. Life extension benefit from diabetes control is average \$7,743.

Table 5: The healt	h promotion	benefits in	diabetic	patients

		Average	Rural	Fishing	Island	Urban-rural
N of person	N of DM (person)	18	18	14	7	22
	a. Control in PHCH(person)	15	16	12	6	19
	b. 2013 NHI control(person)	4	5	3	2	6
	(a-b)	11	11	9	4	13

	DMin	c. LOS(day)			26.5			
Reducing inpatient benefit ¹	NHI	d. expenses per day(\$)		169.7				
	(a-b) ×	$c \times d \times 0.25$ (\$)	12,255	12,705	9,894	5,060	4,954	
	e. Labor	$\cos t \operatorname{per} \operatorname{day}^2(\$)$			59.5			
lime saving	f. Care-giv	ver cost per day ³ (\$)			10.1			
benefit	$(a-b) \times c >$	$(e + f) \times 0.25$ (\$)	5,031	5,216	4,062	2,077	6,139	
Preventing	σ	Kidney			7,613			
	g. Medical expenses per year (\$)	Retina	368					
		Neurologic	201					
complication		Coronary artery	682					
benefit		Stroke	2,403					
	h. PAR ⁴ (%)		8					
	a	\times g \times h (\$)	13,880	14,420	11,176	5,768	16,854	
	i.	death rate			0.0415			
Life extension	j. N of de	$ath(person) (a \times i)$	0.6	0.7	0.5	0.3	0.8	
benefits	k. Lo	st earning ⁵ (\$)	12,116					
	a	$\times j \times k$ (\$)	7,743	8,045	6,235	3,218	9,403	
Total			38,909	40,386	31,367	16,123	37,350	
Lagraming 259/ reduction in the hospitalization rate					1			

Conted...

¹ assuming 25% reduction in the hospitalization rate

² 2014 simple labor wages

³ Comprehensive nursing service co-care fee for 6 persons

⁴ PAR(%)= \Box P(R-1)/P)R-1)+1) × 100 (P: prevalence, R: relative risk)

⁵ Simple labor wage $\times 2/3$ (excluding living expenses) $\times 12$ months Life Nitze Factor

The benefits from immunization services: In the case of immunization, outpatient and inpatient medical expense reduction benefit are included. PHCPs mainly provide flu vaccination, which prevents the pneumonia. The reduction of medical expenses of outpatient and inpatient due to pneumonia prevention is the benefit of immunization service as shown in Table 6. Assume that immunization reduces outpatient and inpatient care by 25%, it is \$2,458 in outpatient and \$67,301 in inpatient when calculating the benefits of vaccination based on outpatient medical expenses, inpatient medical expenses, and length of stay (outpatient and hospitalization) for pneumonia patients presented by the National Health Insurance data.

Tahl	e 6.	The	health	nromotion	henefits	in	immuni	zation
1401	ιυ.	Inc	ncann	promotion	Denents		mmum	Lation

			Average	Rural	Fishing	Island	Urban-rural	
N of immunization person		161	196	181	108	140		
Reducing outpatient benefit ¹	Pneumonia	b. LOS(day)	2.4					
	in NHI	c. expenses per day(\$)	25.4					
	$a \times b \times c \times 0.25$ (\$)		2,458	2,992	2,763	1,649	2,137	
Reducing	Pneumonia in NHI	d. LOS(day)	9.6					
inpatient		e. expenses per day(\$)	174.2					
benefit ¹	$a \times d \times e \times 0.25$ (\$)		67,301	81,931	75,661	45,146	58,522	
Total		69,759	84,924	78,424	46,795	60,660		
¹ assuming 25% reduction in the hospitalization rate								

The benefits of dementia, mental health, oral health and medication management: The health promotion benefits of dementia, mental health, oral health and medication management is the reduction of medical expenses in outpatients. Based on the assumption that outpatient visits are reduced due to the dementia management of the PHCPs, the benefit is estimated by using the medical expenses and the length of stay of dementia in the National Health Insurance. A benefit of 25% reduction in outpatient care due to dementia management is \$443.

When the mental health service provided by the PHCPs decrease mental illness, the benefit of outpatient care is \$997 on a 25% reduction. The mental illness included manic episode, bipolar affective disorder, depressive episode, recurrent depressive disorder, and mood [affective] disorders.

The diseases that can be prevented by oral health are dental caries and diseases of pulp and periapical tissues, and gingivitis and periodontal diseases. The medical expense benefit of 25% reduction in outpatient care is \$1,634.

The medication adherence rate in Korea is 85.5%, among which the drug side effect experience rate is $17.1\%^8$. 2,392 cases were managed by the PHCPs. If PHCPs do not provide medication management, the corresponding side effect would have occurred, and it was calculated as the benefit of outpatient care reduction of \$1,439. In this case, the standardized medical expenses were the average outpatient medical expenses in family medicine department clinic. The total benefits of dementia, mental health, oral health and medication management are shown in Table 7.

Reducing outpatient benefit ¹		Average	Rural	Fishing	Island	Urban-rural		
	1	N of dementia	4	5	2	1	2	
	Domontio	b. LOS(day)		6.4				
Dementia	in NHI	c. expenses per day(\$)		69.3				
	a ×	$b \times c \times 0.25$ (\$)	443	554	222	111	222	
	d. N of o	case in mental health	95	138	110	40	124	
Mental health	Mental e. Outpatient medical expenses of mental illness in NHI per day(\$)				174.2			
	$d \times e \times 0.25$ (\$)		997	1,448	1,154	420	1,301	
	f. N of case in oral health		170	216	226	135	295	
Oral health	g. Outpatient medical expenses of oral disease in NHI per day(\$)		38.4					
	$f \times g \times 0.25$ (\$)		1,634	2,076	2,172	1,298	2,836	
	h. N of cas	se in drug management	2,392	2,405	2,290	1,805	2,839	
	i. Rate of medication adherence		85.5					
Medication	j. Rate of	side effect experience	17.1					
Medication management	k. Outpatient medical expenses of family medicine department in NHI per day(\$)				16.5			
	h×i	\times j \times k \times 0.25 (\$)	1,439	1,447	1,377	1,086	1,708	
¹ assuming 25	% reduction	n in the hospitalization ra	ate					

Table 7: The health promotion benefits of dementia, mental health, oral health, and drug management

As suggested above, the health promotion benefits provided by PHCPs can be analyzed as being very large. In a study analyzing the benefits of PHCPs in 2000, the benefits of PHCPs were suggested to be \$6,392 per month⁹. Due to the increase in medical needs, such as the development of medical technology and the aging of the population, the expenditure of the healthcare sector has increased rapidly, and the interest in the cost has also increased greatly. Costs are also an important consideration in health care policy decisions¹⁰. Direct comparisons are difficult, but PHCPs are surely a primary health care system that is very cost effective. In other words, the PHCP is an economically-efficient system and positively plays a role in the health promotion of local resident and in the cost of national healthcare.

CONCLUSION

This study analyzed the health promotion benefits of public health care posts (PHCPs). The health promotion benefits included the benefits of reducing outpatient and inpatient medical expenses, saving time, preventing complications, and life extension. For conservative estimates, the benefits of reducing medical expenses and saving time were calculated based on the 25% reduction in admission rate. And the benefits of preventing complications did not reflect sensitivity. The health promotion benefits of this study are estimated to be \$157,102 per year as shown in Table 8. By region, the benefits of rural areas, fishing villages, islands, and urban rural integration area were analyzed as \$178,595, \$148,223, \$85,814, and \$143,220, respectively. The benefits of rural areas were greatest. Most of the studies on PHCPs were about the services carried out and their effects presented as satisfaction and the measured values like disease control rate not monetary value. This study has significant implications for providing cost-effective services among PHCPs programs and providing basic data to expand the role of PHCPs centered on economically viable projects. As the health promotion services of PHCPs increases, the PHCPs will be able to contribute to the public health care more effectively. In addition, it can be used as a basic data for evaluating the efficiency of the current PHCPs' programs to activate the high-performance services and to suggest the operation direction of PHCPs.

 Table 8: Total health promotion benefits of public health care post

Category	Average	Rural	Fishing	Island	Urban-rural
Hypertension	43,921	47,760	33,507	19,981	39,143
Diabetes	38,909	40,386	31,367	16,123	37,350
Immunization	69,759	84,924	78,424	46,795	60,660
Dementia	443	554	222	111	222
Mental health	997	1,448	1,154	420	1,301
Oral health	1,634	2,076	2,172	1,298	2,836
Medication management	1,439	1,447	1,377	1,086	1,708
Total	157,102	178,595	148,223	85,814	143,220

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Division of Health Policy, Ministry of Health and Welfare, Korea

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- Wakerman, J, Humphreys J, Wells R, Kuipers P, Entwistle P, Jones J, A Systematic Review of Primary Health Care Delivery Models in Rural and Remote Australia 1993 - 2006. In: Australian Primary Health Care Research Institute, ANU College of Medicine and Health, 2006.
- 2. Kim C M, June K J, Looking Back the Past 30 Years: Activities and Achievements of Community

Health Practitioners in Rural and Remote Areas in Korea, Journal of Korean Academy of Community Health Nursing, 2012, 23 (1), pp. 51-62.

- 3. Son G S, Moon J, Park C H, Lee E G, Analysis of the Results of Health Service Programs in the Primary Health Care Posts, Journal of Korean Academy of Rural Health Nursing, 2008, 3 (1), pp. 24-33.
- Michael F. D, Mark J. S, Karl C, Greg L S, George W T, Methods for the Economic Evaluation of Health Care Programmes, In: Oxford University Press: Oxford, UK, pp. 1-18
- 5. Dele O A, Colin D M, Taghreed A, Monica O, Kathleen S, The burden and costs of chronic diseases in low-income and middle-income

countries, The Lancet, 2007, 370 (9603), pp. 1929-1938.

- 6. Bea S I, Kim J S, Park I S, The Cost-Benefit Analysis for High Blood Pressure in Health Examination, The Korean Journal of Health Economics and Policy, 2005, 11 (1), pp.39-61.
- Zhou H, Isaman D J, Messinger S, Brown M B, Klein R, Brandle M, Herman W H, A Computer Simulation Model of Diabetes Progression, Quality of Life, and Cost, Diabetes Care, 2005, 28 (12), pp.2856-2863.
- Park M S, Drug Use in the Elderly, Journal of Korean Academy of Fundamentals of Nursing, 2008, 15 (2), pp.195-205.
- Lee T W, Ko I S, Cost-Benefit Analysis on Community Health Practitioner, Journal of Korean Academy of Nursing, Korean Society of Nursing Science, 2005, 32 (4), pp.435-446.
- 10. Shin S J, Park J Y, Song H J, Kim Y H, Jung Y J, Lee T J, Bae E Y, Review for Cost Estimation for Cost of Illness and Economic Evaluation in Korea, The Korean Journal of Health Economics and Policy, 2013, 19 (1), pp.77-92.

Strategies for Reestablishing the Role of Public Health Care Posts in Korea

KyoungA Lee¹, Eunshil Yim¹, Ahrin Kim²

¹Assistant Professor, Department of Nursing, Daegu Health College, 15 Yeongsong-ro, Buk-gu, Daegu; ²Assistant Professor, Department of Nursing, Cheongju University, 298, Daeseong-ro, Cheongwon-gu, Cheongju-si, Chungcheongbuk-do, Republic of Korea

ABSTRACT

This study aims to identify the current public health care posts status, analyze the surrounding environment, and suggest the future role of public health care posts. To redefine the function of the public health care posts, the public health care posts were classified into four types. The classification was based on the existence of a medical facility in the region, the arrival time to medical institutions in case of emergency, and the frequency of emergencies. As the result of this study, 3.1% of the total public health care posts were required to strengthen the function of the clinic medical care and 9.5% of the public health care posts should maintain the current medical care function. 54.9% of the public health care posts should strengthen the health promotion function and 32.5% of the public health care posts should be transferred to health promotion role. Most public health care posts need to expand their role from medical care to health promotion, so institutional support should be provided.

Keywords: Community Health Nurse, Public Health Nurse, Public Health Care Post, Primary Health Care, Health Promotion

INTRODUCTION

Nurses are health care providers who play a key role in providing efficient and cost-effective services to health care throughout the community, including health promotion, health monitoring, and screening¹. The Korean government also began to encourage nurses to deal with health problems in the medical vulnerable areas, believing in their strengths and potential. That is the Public Health Care Posts (PHCPs) system. Almost all countries in the world are experiencing transportation difficulties in delivering health care systems, and facing the lack of doctors and other health professionals in rural and remote areas². In Korea, the public health care posts were established in 1981 to perform primary health care services in the medical vulnerable areas without doctor. Public health care posts are set up in the medical vulnerable areas with a population of 500 or more (over 300 in island) and less than 5,000, and are operated by a single nurse. As of 2016, there are 1,905 public health care posts in Korea. In Canada, 30% of the population lives in rural and remote areas, where nurses play a major role. As in Korea, the proportion of nurses solely operating the public health care posts was 11.5 % in Canada³. In the United States, non-physician workforce is being used to address the shortage of patient care physicians in rural areas. In rural areas, there is a shortage of doctors due to low income. 75.4% of the rural areas reported lack of doctors, and the most commonly needed health professionals were nurses⁴. The federal government has made the Nurse Practitioner become the head of the rural clinic, suggesting that less trained personnel than doctors can satisfy a significant portion of the needs of the population. Approximately 4,000 Rural Health Clinics are in operation. In the early days, medical activities such as basic medical treatment and emergency medical care were the main tasks of the public health care posts. Over the past 30 years, there has been a growing need for a new role of the public health care posts due to the changes in the healthcare environment, the development of transportation and communication, the aging of the population, and the decline of the rural population. The results of the previous studies show that the public health care post have a positive effect on increasing the utilization rate and satisfaction of the healthcare services of the local

resident and maintaining and promoting health state⁵. However, the research presented so far is limited in some areas and difficult to generalize. Changes in the healthcare environment are leading to the need to shift the role of public health care posts. In this study, the role of public health care posts will be redefined and measures will be taken to strengthen health promotion in order to ensure effective operation of primary health care policy by identifying the main tasks of the public health care post and the characteristics of the jurisdiction.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

Research design: This study is a descriptive research to develop classification indicators of public health care posts and to diversify functions of public health care posts. In order to carry out the research, domestic and foreign literature and up-to-date report on primary health care in medical vulnerable areas were analyzed. After that, the public health care posts' operation status report was analyzed and two types of surveys were conducted to classify the characteristics of the public health care posts

Research subjects: A nationwide survey was conducted of total 1,905 public health care posts and 166 public health centers. The public health center is one of the local public health care organizations in Korea and is responsible for overseeing the public health care posts. There are 254 public health centers nationwide, of which 166 have public health care posts. Of the 166 public health centers, 111 were included in this study. The response rate of the public health care posts, 1,205 posts responded to the questionnaire. Except for missing values, the final number of public health care posts included in the analysis was 1,192, which was 62.6% of total public health care posts.

Data collection and analysis: Data collection was conducted from August to September in 2016 with IRB approval. The structured questionnaire was completed through consultation with experts and then supplemented by a pilot survey. After explaining the purpose of the questionnaire, the survey was conducted only when the respondent agreed, and the respondents were informed that they could stop at any time if they did not want to. The survey used online survey and postal survey method. General characteristics were analyzed through descriptive statistics. After selecting the classification indicators of medical vulnerable areas through literature

review and Delphi survey, the public health care posts were typified by merging the general characteristics data of the public health care posts surveyed through questionnaires. Delphi is a method to make final decision through opinion and consensus of experts based on objective and accurate information when decision making is difficult. The role of each type was developed through expert panel. The panel of this study consisted of 15 experts with 3 physicians, 5 nurses, 3 professors, 2 social welfare workers, and 2 health and welfare officers.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

General characteristics of public health care posts: 1,905 public health care posts are responsible for dealing with a total of 1,551,618 people. It is about 3% of total population in Korea. Among them, the population aged 65 and over is 633,207, which is 40.8%, which is three times higher than that of Korea's elderly population of 13.2%. This means that the population in charge of public health care posts is aging. The average number of people in charge of one health clinic was 814, ranging from 22 to 5,628.

Public health center survey results: As the result of examining the traffic development level and the accessibility of the private medical clinic, 53.3% of the respondents answered that the traffic in the area with the public health care posts is developed. Only 23.4% of the respondents answered that the access to the private medical clinic for the local resident was good, and 35.7% answered that accessibility was low. It was surveyed that more than 90% should maintain or reduce the current level of medical care services, which was the initial main task of the public health care posts. 52.6% of the respondents believed that the future role of public health care posts should be centered on health promotion program, and only 14.8% agreed with the role of medical care provider.

Public health care posts survey results: The general characteristics of public health care posts are shown in Table 1. The public health care posts were the most dominant in rural areas (70.8%) followed by fishing villages (12.0%), island areas (6.8%) and urban-rural areas (5.7%). Of the 81 posts installed in the island area, 17.3% were connected to the land by bridges, and 82.7% were not connected to the land, so they had to use boat to get to the land. The average number of households in the area covered by one public health care post is 382.8,

the average number of single elderly households is 83.3, and that of multicultural is 6.1. The average age of public health care specialists is 40.1 years old, and over 60% is over 50 years old. 67.6% of the respondents answered that the traffic envelopment level in their jurisdictions was insufficient, and 76.8% of the respondents said that they did not have enough convenient transportation infrastructure to use healthcare facilities. There are still areas where public transportation operates less than once a day. 10.7% of the respondents answered that there were other medical institutions within the jurisdiction except the public health care post. Where medical institutions exist, the average number of clinics is 2.3 and the number of pharmacies is 1.9. In case of using the most popular transportation methods, the average travel time for the local resident is 29.7 minutes to private clinics, 58.2 minutes for hospitals, and 111.8 minutes to general hospitals. Even in emergencies, it takes 17.6 minutes to private clinic, 25.2 minutes to hospital, and 44.2 minutes to general hospital. The average time to 911 arrival is 12.1 minutes and some areas take up to more than 90 minutes. More than 80% of public health care posts responded that the frequency of emergencies was less than one or two times per quarter. 75.5% of the respondents said that the current role of public health care posts is primary medical care, but in the future, 47.8% of respondents said that they should go to the center of health promotion rather than primary medical care.

Table 1: General characteristics	of public	health
care posts		

Ca	n(%) / Mean	
	Rural	844(70.8)
	Fishing	143(12.0)
Location	Island	81(6.8)
Location	Urban-rural	68(5.7)
	Mountainous- border	56(4.7)
Mean	Total	382.8
households in	Single elderly	83.3
charge	Multicultural	6.1
	Mean	40.1
	20-29	60(5.0)
	30-39	166(14.0)
Age(year)	40-49	204(16.9)
	50-59	674(56.7)
	60-69	87(7.3)
	More than 70	1(0.1)

Conted.		
contea.	٠	

	Verv develop	42(3.5)
	Develop	344(28.9)
Traffic	Underdeveloped	621(52.1)
envelopment	Verv	
	underdeveloped	185(15.5)
Transportation	Sufficient	277(23.2)
infrastructure	Insufficient	915(76.8)
Number	Less than 1	29(2.4)
of public	2-4	409(34.3)
transportation	5-9	534(44.8)
ner day	More than 10	221(18.5)
Madiaal	Vac	128(10.7)
Institutions	No	120(10.7) 1.064(90.2)
Institutions	INO Na mara 1	1,004(89.3)
	INOrmal	20.7
		29.7
Time to emired		38.2
1 lime to arrival	general hospital	111.8
(minutes)	Emergency	17.(
		17.0
		25.2
	general nospital	44.2
	Mean(minutes)	12.1
	Less than 5	91(7.6)
	minutes	275(21.5)
	6-10 minutes	3/5(31.5)
Time to 911	10-15 minutes	241(20.2)
arrival	21.20 minutes	$\frac{2/9(23.4)}{155(12.0)}$
	21-30 minutes	155(13.0)
	51-60 minutes	<u> </u>
	Mara than 00	/(0.6)
	Nore than 90	5(0.4)
	minutes	
	Nore than $2 \sim 3$	41(3.4)
Emergency	times a week	1(0(12 4)
frequency	1-2 times a month	160(13.4)
	1-2 times a quarter	361(30.4)
	1-2 times a year	631(52.9)
	Now	7
	Primary care	900(75.5)
	centered	500(75.5)
	Health promotion	180(15.1)
	centered	100(15.1)
	Health and welfare	$07(8 \ 1)$
	integration	97(0.1)
Role	Etc.	15(1.3)
Kole	Futur	e
	Primary care	266(22.3)
	centered	200(22.3)
	Health promotion	570(47.8)
	centered	5/0(4/.0)
	Health and welfare	375(77 2)
	integration	323(27.3)
	Etc.	31(2.6)

The classification of public health care posts

The classification indicators of medical vulnerable areas: According to existing research and policy, medical vulnerable area is defined as a region with limited health care demand, difficult access to health care resources, poor quality health care coverage, and poor health level and health outcomes⁶. Accessibility and medical utilization rates are used as indicators of vulnerable health. Accessibility can assess through the proportion of population that is inaccessible or not included within the service area of primary care. The use of healthcare can be analyzed through the percentage of healthcare use within the residence area and the percentage of healthcare use within the reference hour. Accessibility and utilization vary depending on the location and mobility of the subject, and it should be taken into account that such changes tend to be masked by overall data⁷. In this study, we considered the existence of medical institutions in the jurisdiction, the time to arrive to the primary medical institution in emergencies, and the frequency of emergencies to classify the public health care posts and develop the different functions according to characteristics of areas. The presence of medical institutions in the jurisdictions was investigated from the questionnaire survey of the public health care posts. The time required for arrival to the primary medical institution in the emergency was classified as less than 10 minutes, 11-29 minutes, and more than 30 minutes. More than 30 minutes are classified as high vulnerabilities according the study of monitoring medical vulnerable area, which was defined more than 30 minutes as those with a high vulnerability. The frequency of emergencies was determined by reflecting the results of surveys, which suggested the frequency of emergencies such as unconsciousness, dyspnea, fracture, bleeding, trauma, shock, hypoglycemia, etc. is occurred more than once

a day, 1-2 times a week, 2-3 times a week, 1-2 times a month, 1-2 times a quarter, and 1-2 times a year.

The classification of public health care posts: The public health care posts were classified into clinic centered posts, clinic maintenance posts, health promotion based posts, and health promotion centered posts as shown in Table 2. 3.1% of the total public health care posts should be strengthened in medical services because there is no medical institution in the jurisdiction, the arrival time to the clinic is more than 10 minutes, and the frequency of emergency is more than once a week. 9.5% of all public health care posts should maintain the same tasks as present; when there is no medical institution in the jurisdiction, the frequency of emergencies is small or the time of arrival in the emergency case is less than 10 minutes. Or if there is a medical institution in the jurisdiction, it is posts where an emergency occurs more than once a week or arrival time to medical institution in an emergency is more 30 minutes. The health promotion based posts means reducing medical treatment work and increasing health promotion work. This type corresponds to 54.9% of the total public health care posts, regardless of whether there is a medical institution in the jurisdiction or not, where the emergency occurs more than once a month, or in the case of emergency, the arrival time to the medical institution is more than 10 minutes. Finally, 32.5% of public health care posts that should be converted into health promotion functions are currently performing both medical care and health promotion services, but in the future, it will be necessary to convert functions into health promotion services rather than medical services. Regardless of the presence or absence of a medical institution in the jurisdiction, this includes areas where the arrival to the medical institution in an emergency is possible within 10 minutes or areas where there are medical institutions and incidence of emergencies is low.

Model	Medical facilities	Time to medical institutions	Emergency Frequency	Public	health care posts
Clinic	No	≥30min	1.4/weak	20	37
centered	INO	11-29min	1-4/ WEEK	17	(3.1%)
Clinic maintain	No	≥30min	1-2/ quarter	93	
		≤10min	1-4/week	11	112
	Yes	≥30min	1-2/month	1	(9.5%)
		11-29min	1 4/maala	5	().570)
		≤10min	1-4/ Week	3	

Table 2: The classification of public health care posts

		11 20min	1-2/month	87	
	No	11-2911111	1-2/ quarter	519	
Health		≤10min	1-2/month	24	655
based	Yes	≥30	1-2/ quarter	4	(54.9%)
based		11-29min	1. 2/month	13	
		≤10min	1-2/month	8	
Health promotion centered	No	≤10min	1-2/ quarter	295	207
	Yes	11-29min	1.2/ assortan	41	(32.5%)
		≤10min	1-2/ quarter	51	

Conted...

The characteristics of the area according to the classification of the public health care posts, the rate of island areas is high in clinic centered and maintain posts requiring medical service, and in the case of health promotion based and centered posts, the proportion of urban-rural areas is relatively high as shown in Table 3.

Model	Rural		Fishing		Island		Urban-rural		Mountainous- border		Total
	n	%	n	%	n	%	n	%	n	%	Ν
Clinic centered	17	2.0	5	3.5	12	14.8	1	1.5	2	3.6	37
Clinic maintenance	60	7.1	11	7.7	34	42.0	1	1.5	7	12.5	113
Health promotion based	474	56.2	81	56.6	26	32.1	38	55.9	36	64.3	655
Health promotion centered	293	34.7	46	32.2	9	11.1	28	41.2	11	19.6	387
total	844	100.0	143.0	100.0	81.0	100.0	68.0	100.0	56.0	100.0	1,192

Table 3: The characteristics of the area according to the classification

The average population of public health care posts in the jurisdiction is 845 in the clinic centered posts, 700 in the clinic maintain posts, 784 in the health promotion based posts, and 846 in the health promotion centered posts. The proportion of the elderly population was 41.3% in the health promotion based area, 41.0% in the health promotion based areas, 40.9% in the clinic centered area, and 38.5% in the clinic maintain area. The rate of the number of single elderly households was the highest at clinic maintain area as 25.8%, while the number of multicultural households was the highest at health promotion centered area as 2.0% like Table 4. There was a statistically significant difference in the number of population and household according to classification.

	The num	ber of pop	oulation	The number of household					
Model	Total	More tha	nn 65 years	Total	Single elderly		Multicultural		
		n	%	Total	n	%	n	%	
Clinic centered	845	346	40.9	427	77	18.0	6	1.4	
Clinic maintain	700	270	38.5	279	72	25.8	4	1.4	
Health promotion based	784	324	41.3	353	78	22.1	5	1.4	
Health promotion centered	846	347	41.0	459	97	21.1	9	2.0	
F(<i>p</i>)	2.822(.038)	4.980(.002)		2.999(.030)	3.195(.023)		1.446(.228)		

Table 4: The average population and household
Reestablishing the Role of public health care posts: Various management plans should be prepared considering the size of the population and the accessibility of medical institutions. If the population is less than 300 or more than 5,000 people, it is necessary to improve the efficiency of the public health care posts by integrating the posts considering the accessibility of the medical institutions. As the working form of the public health care post is a one-person work system, the scope of the work that can be operated is limited, and it is necessary for several people to work together with the public health care specialists to provide services that match the characteristics of the area. The roles of the public health care posts are shown in Table 5. In the clinic centered model, it is necessary to maintain the role of primary care, but in clinic maintain model, it is necessary to change the work system to work 1-2 persons together, limit the number of days to provide medical care, and to expand the health promotion work. In the health promotion based model, two or three public health care posts should be integrated into one team with one person in charge of visiting care, one person in health promotion project, and one person for other work. Finally, in the health promotion center model, if the population is low, two or three clinics and residents' welfare centers should be integrated to provide services that link health and welfare. If there are many people in the jurisdiction, additional personnel should be hired to provide a wide range of health promotion programs.

Model	Scale	Area	Organization and role
Clinic	Maintain	• Traffic development is low.	• One person system
centered	current scale	• difficulty in accessing a clinic	• Current medical care oriented business
Clinic maintain	Maintain current scale	 Traffic development level is rather low. Not many emergency patients. High demand for health promotion work 	 One or two persons system Limited number of medical care days (2~3 days) Expansion of health promotion business Visiting and homecare services
Health promotion based	Integration of 2-3 posts	 Good traffic development level Small population High demand for home-care services 	 Integrated 2~3 of public health care posts into one team
	Integration of 2-3 posts and residents' welfare centers	 Good traffic development level Small population Inadequate welfare facilities in the area 	 Organization by integrating with 2~3 posts and resident welfare center Provide health and welfare linkage service
Health promotion centered	Hire more people under current scale	 Good traffic development level More than a certain size of the population The existence of welfare facilities in the area A lot of medical blind people 	 One post performs health promotion business The public health care post specialist is the head of the center, and the health promotion project is carried out by the team including the social worker and the exercise prescription team.

Table 5: The roles of the public health care posts by classification model

The proportion of elderly medical expenses among total medical expenses is increasing every year due to the trend of low fertility and aging. It increased to 3.16% in 2010, 33.3% in 2012, 35.5% in 2014, and 38.3% in

2015. In Korea, the proportion of elderly people aged sixty-five and over is 13.1% of the total population, while the proportion of elderly population in public health care posts is about 40%. In addition, 68.7% of fifty-year-old

have at least one chronic illness, 83.7% of those in their sixties, and 91.3% of those in their seventies or older have chronic diseases⁸. Therefore, comprehensive health care through health promotion programs is important. In order to prolong healthy life, continuous and comprehensive management for preventing and early detecting of high-risk factors, minimizing transition to chronic disease, and preventing multiple complications are important. It is effective to manage the high potential of chronic diseases from the middle age to be able to fully exercise the health potential.

In Korea, a dementia rate of the elderly who are over sixty-five is about 9.2%. This is much higher than the 4.19-7.63% prevalence of dementia in Southeast Asia and China. This shows that Korea is relatively more aging than Southeast Asia and China and has been showing a high rate of progress. Japan has entered the super-aged society, and the prevalence of dementia in the elderly population over 65 is 15%⁹. The prevalence of Alzheimer's disease was 5.7% in dementia, and vascular dementia was 2.1%. The cause of vascular dementia is associated with chronic diseases such as hypertension, arteriosclerosis and diabetes, so careful management of this disease can partially prevent vascular dementia. Excessive drinking and smoking are the factors that cause dementia. Currently, the elderly health services are mostly provided in the public health care posts, but it is required to activate the programs for the early detection, treatment and prevention of dementia, early screening project, registration, and support of dementia. The need for persistence and comprehensiveness of health care is high for the elderly in the 50-64 age groups¹⁰. However, there is a lack of health care programs for people aged 20-64 because the public health care post programs are focused on the elderly health care and medical services. Therefore, it is necessary to operate the public health care post hours in a flexible manner or to visit the business sites to provide services. Lastly, access to services through home and institution visits should be improved, and regular and comprehensive health care will be required through periodic visits.

CONCLUSION

This study suggested the types and roles of public health care after analyzing the characteristics of public health care posts by their location, demographic and socioeconomic characteristics. The subjects of this study were 1,904 public health care posts nationwide in 2016, and finally analyzed the data of 1,192 posts. The public health care posts were classified based on the classification indicator of medical vulnerable area. The existence of medical institutions in the jurisdiction, the time to arrive to the medical institution in case of emergency, and the frequency of emergencies were used as indicators of medical vulnerable area. Finally, the public health care posts were classified into clinic centered posts, clinic maintenance posts, health promotion based posts, and health promotion centered posts. Among 1,192 posts, clinic centered model were 37 posts (3.1%), clinic maintain model were 113 posts (9.5%), health promotion based model were 655 posts (54.9%), and health promotion centered model were 387 posts (32.5%). In other words, it was analyzed that more than 80% of the total public health care posts should expand the health promotion services rather than the medical clinic services. To redefine the role of public health care posts, the size of the population and the accessibility of medical institutions were considered. Even in the same rural areas, there is a clear difference between the distance from the cities, the accessibility of the medical institutions in the region, and the social and cultural characteristics. Therefore, the healthcare and health promotion policies should be established and promoted by subdividing functions. Where medical clinic services are needed, they should maintain the function of medical care as in the present role. However, where health promotion work is required, the system should be changed to provide services that match the characteristics of local conditions. One alternative would be to have multiple staff members working together to provide diverse services. In addition, it is also necessary to strengthen the education and support system that can strengthen the professionalism of the public health care post specialists to carry out various roles.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Daegu Health College

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

1. Mohsen A H, Nurses Role in the Community, Nursing and Midwifery Studies, 2013, 2 (2), pp. 169–170.

- Strasser R, Rural Health around the World: Challenges and Solutions, Family Practice, 2003, 20 (4), pp. 457–463. https://doi.org/10.1093/ fampra/cmg422
- Andrews M E, Stewart N J, Pitblado J. R, Morgan D G, Forbes D, D'Arcy C. Registered Nurses Working alone in Rural and Remote Canada. Canadian Journal of Nursing Research, 2005, 37 (1), pp. 14-33.
- MacDowell M, Glasser M, Fitts M, Nielsen K, Hunsaker M, A National View of Rural Health Workforce Issues in the USA. Rural and Remote Health, 2010, 10 (3), pp. 1531.
- 5. Kim C M, June K J, Looking Back the Past 30 Years: Activities and Achievements of Community Health Practitioners in Rural and Remote Areas in Korea, Journal of Korean Academy of Community Health Nursing, 2012, 23 (1), pp. 51-62.
- 6. Kwak M Y, Lee T H, Hong H S, Na B J, Kim Y, Development and Adjustment of Indicators

for Underserved Area, Health Policy and Management, 2016, 26 (4), pp. 315-324.

- Field K S, Briggs D J, Socio-Economic and Locational Determinants of Accessibility and Utilization of Primary Health-Care, Health and Social Care in the Community, 2001, 9 (5), pp.294-308.
- Jung Y H, Distribution of Multiple Chronic Diseases of the Elderly, Research Institute for Healthcare Policy Korean Medical Association, 2014, 12 (2), pp.61-66.
- Kim Y J, Han J W, So Y S, Seo J Y, Kim K Y, Kim K W, Prevalence and Trends of Dementia in Korea: A Systematic Review and Meta-Analysis, Journal of Korean Medical Science, 29 (7), pp. 903-912
- Hwang N M, Chae S M, Lee J H, Chung H J, Development of the Model for Organizing Primary Care in Low Fertility and Aged Society, Korea Institute for Health and Social Affairs, 2013.

The Effects of Dietary Habits and Food Stability Awareness on Diabetes in South Korea

Yoon-Ho Lee¹, Sang-Sub Park²

¹Dept. Faculty of Food & Nutrition, ²Dept. Emergency Medical Technology, Chungcheong University, 38 Wolgok-Gil Gangnae-Myeon, Heungdeok-Gu, Cheongju-Si, Chungcheongbuk-Do, 28171, South Korea

ABSTRACT

This study aimed to analyze the effects of dietary habits and food stability awareness on diabetes in South Korea. This study used the data from the Korea Health Statistics 2014: Korea National Health and Nutrition Examination Survey (KNHANES) VI-2, which were disclosed in 2015. The data from 4,374 persons were analyzed, with the exception of those who were in the group aged ≤ 20 years, who made no response, and who had missing values. The analysis was performed using an SPSS for Windows program 12.0 Version. As for the dietary conditions, the group lacking food intake sometimes had diabetes diagnosis status affected (p<.05). As for the dietary habits, the negative answers to dietary conditions, experience of being concerned about food intake, experience of poor dietary balance, and experience of skipping a meal were associated with lower levels of food stability (p<.001). As for the associations between diabetes treatment and food stability, diabetes treatment status (β =.221, t=-2.299, p<.05), insulin injection (β =.044, t=2.366, p<.05), and antidiabetic medication (β =.263, t=2.831, p<.01) affected food stability (p<.05) (p<.01).Dietary habits affected poor dietary balance, experience of skipping a meal, food stability, diabetes diagnosis, and diabetes treatment. On the basis of these results, it is necessary to improve health programs with the objective of maintaining a healthy life by treating diabetes and by improving food stability.

Keywords: Dietary habit, food stability, diabetes, diabetes treatment, food stability status

INTRODUCTION

Yoon and Kim¹ suggested the need to see if food science and technology applied to food production, processing, and distribution was appropriate in determining the level of food safety. They also noted that safety or risk determination covered the psychological aspect: consumers' subjective judgment and awareness. Lee and Yoo² found that the food instability group was 3.49 times more likely to have depression and 3.7 times more likely to feel depressed than the food stability group. They also found that the group at the early stage of food instability was 1.69 times more likely to feel depressed in the final model.

Park ³ suggested that the changes of the dietary habits could lead to changes in diabetes. Jeon and Kim ⁴ noted that the risk of the onset of diabetes depended on the frequency of food intake. Park ³ noted that maturity-onset diabetes was common and formed 80-90% of all types of diabetes. Montonen et al ⁵ found that a food pattern was associated with the onset of Type 2 diabetes.

Jeong et al.⁶ who analyzed diseases by the degree of obesity, found that the overweight and obese groups showed higher prevalence rates of hypercholesterolemia than the underweight group. They also found that the overweight and obese groups showed higher prevalence rates of impaired fasting glucose and diabetes. Yeo et al. ⁷ suggested that diabetes treatment involve medication and insulin injection, regardless of gender. Hong and Kim ⁸ suggested that diabetes management involve medication, exercise, and a diet. They indicated that its complications and progression could be delayed by using these three basic methods.

This study used the data from the sample survey representative of national health of South Korea— KNHANES VI-2—which were disclosed by the Ministry of Health and Welfare (MOHW) and the Korea Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (KCDC) in 2015. This study aimed to determine the effects of dietary habits and food stability awareness on diabetes by using the raw data concerning diabetes and food stability. Since diabetes is very likely to be caused by bad dietary habits, it is necessary to make efficient food stability management and develop diabetes prevention programs. This study aimed to see how food stability affected diabetes and help keep a healthy life against the onset of diabetes. On this basis, it intended to provide basic data that could help develop food stability and diabetes programs.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

Tool of study: This study used the raw data from Korea Health Statistics 2014: KNHANES VI-2, which were disclosed by MOHW and KCDC⁹ in 2015.

The raw data are coded in numbers and one can choose items related to the theme of the study. This study used the raw data concerning diabetes and food stability from Korea Health Statistics 2014: KNHANES VI-2.

The raw data from those who made no response, who had missing values, and who were aged ≤ 20 were excluded. Of 7,550 respondents, a total of 4,374 respondents were analyzed, with the exception of 3,176 who made no response, who had missing values, and who were aged ≤ 20 .

The variables drawn from the raw data included the general characteristics, the diabetic characteristics, food stability, and dietary habits. Specifically, the diabetic characteristics included diabetes diagnosis status, diabetes treatment status, insulin injection, antidiabetic medication, and non-pharmaceutical therapy. The variables of dietary habits related to food stability included household dietary management, dietary conditions, experience of being concerned about food intake, experience of poor dietary balance, experience of skipping a meal, and differentiated food stability status.

In scoring for "food stability status" among the variables of dietary habits related to food stability, the

scores for 18 items, which covered children as well, were added up to determine household food stability. In adding up the scores for the 18 items, never scored 0 and frequently and sometimes scored 1. The added-up scores for the 18 items were rescored for differentiated food stability status. For rescoring, 0-2 items scored 1, 3-7 items scored 2, 8-12 items scored 3, and 13-18 items scored 4. This is called "food stability status."

A four-point likert scale was used to rate food stability status. The scores ranged from 1 to 4. Specifically, food stability security scored 1, the early stage of food instability 2, the intermediate stage of food instability 3, and the intensive stage of food instability 4. The higher score, the lower level of food stability.

Data utilization: Approval was obtained from the Institutional Review Board (IRB) of C University before using the raw data. The results of approval review were exempted from review (Human–002-20170415-1st). The raw data were drawn from KNHANES-2.

Statistical analysis: The analysis was performed using an SPSS for Windows program 12.0 Version. The empirical analysis was performed by using frequency and percentage, $\chi 2$, the mean and standard deviation, t-test, ANOVA, multiple regression analysis, and dichotomous logistic regression. The significance level was set at p<.05.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

Differences in household dietary management status by general characteristics: The differences in household dietary management status by the general characteristics are as presented in Table 1. Males (38.7%) were better at household dietary management than females (61.3%) (p<.001); the older, the better at household dietary management (p<.001). No statistically significant difference was found in the other items.

 Table 1: Differences in household dietary management status by general characteristics

Conted	
--------	--

					1					
_	20-29	389(9.4)	35(16.1)							
	30-39	740(17.8)	22(10.1)							
Age	40-49	711(17.1)	29(13.3)	19.327	.001***					
Age Household income Education level	50-59	791(19.0)	44(20.2)							
Age Household income Education level Occupation	60≤	1525(36.7)	88(40.4)							
Household income	Low	811(19.5)	39(17.9)							
	Mid low	1036(24.9)	59(27.1)	824	011					
Household income	Mid high	1188(28.6)	64(29.4)	.824	.844					
Age Household income Education level Occupation	High	1120(27.0)	56(25.7)							
	Elementary school graduates	1063(25.6)	49(22.5)							
Education level	Junior high school graduates	463(11.1)	27(12.4)	1.5(0)						
	High school graduates	hool ttes 1301(31.3) 74(33.9)		1.309	.000					
	University graduates≤	1329(32.0)	68(31.2)							
	Manager & professional	521(12.5)	28(12.8)							
	Office worker	371(8.9)	17(7.8)							
	Service provider	487(11.7)	29(13.3)							
Occupation	Agriculture, forestry, & fishery worker	rure, y, & 245(5.9) 11(5.0) orker		3.254	.776					
	Technical service provider	373(9.0)	21(9.6)							
	Manual laborer	366(8.8)	25(11.5)							
	Unemployed (housewife/ 17 student)		87(39.9)	37(39.9)						
		***p<.001	***p<.001							

Effects of general characteristics on household dietary management status: The effects of the general characteristics on household dietary management status are as presented in Table 2. Dichotomous logistic regression was carried out to determine the effects on household dietary management status. Females were (approx. 2.7 times; p<.001) better at household dietary management than males. The younger, the more concerned about household dietary management status (p<.001). No statistically significant difference was found in the other items.

 Table 2: Effects of general characteristics on household dietary management status

Category		R	n	Odds Ratio	95% Confidence interval	
		, D	Р	lower	upper	
Gender#	Male			1.00		
	Female	1.028	.000***	2.795	2.065	3.785

	20-29			1.00				
Age#	30-39	-1.080	.000***	.340	.193	.597		
Age#	40-49	753	.005**	.471	.279	.794		
	50-59	404	.107	.667	.408	1.091		
Age# Household income# Education level#	60≤	355	.146	.701	.434	1.132		
Household income#	Low			1.00				
	Mid low	.171	.448	1.186	.763	1.844		
	Mid high	.175	.457	1.191	.751	1.889		
	High	.049	.844	1.051	.643	1.717		
Education level#	Elementary school graduates			1.00				
	Junior high school graduates	.084	.744	1.088	.655	1.806		
	High school graduates	.107	.645	1.113	.707	1.752		
	University graduates≤	.147	.575	1.158	.693	1.934		
	Manager & professional			1.00				
	Office worker	205	.521	.815	.436	1.523		
	Service provider	.185	.528	1.203	.678	2.134		
Occupation#	Agriculture, forestry, & fishery worker	387	.331	.679	.312	1.480		
	Technical service provider	295	.360	.745	.397	1.399		
	Manual laborer	.226	.474	1.254	.675	2.331		
	Unemployed (housewife/ student)	033	.898	.968	.586	1.597		
		p<.0	1, *p<.	001				
	# Analysis after changing independent variable into dummy variable							

Conted...

Differences in diabetes diagnosis status by dietary habits: The differences in diabetes diagnosis status by the dietary habits are as presented in Table 3. As for the dietary conditions, the group having a sufficient amount of diverse foods was more concerned about diabetes diagnosis status (p<.05). The group skipping no meal (97.0%) was more concerned about diabetes diagnosis status (p<.05).

Park ³ found that both males and females shifted into mild food after the onset of diabetes. This finding implies that diabetes can be treated by dietary habits. Hong et al ⁸ suggested that the patients themselves should manage diabetes on a steady basis.

	Cotogowy Vog205(0.0)	Diabetes diagr	~2		
	Category res595(9.0)	No3979(91.0)		χ	р
Dietary	Yes	374(94.7)	3782(95.0)	101	750
management	No	21(5.3)	197(5.0)	.101	.730

Table 3: Differences in diabetes diagnosis status by dietary habits

Dietary conditions	Sufficient amount of diverse foods	192(48.6)	2019(50.7)					
	Sufficient amount of foods without diversity	173(43.8)	173(43.8) 1786(44.9)		.035*			
	Lacking food intake sometimes	24(6.1)	134(3.4)	.4)				
	Lacking food intake frequently	6(1.5)	40(1.0)					
Experience of	Yes	12(3.0)	66(1.7)	2 002	0.4.0*			
skipping a meal	No	383(97.0)	3913(98.3)	3.903	.048			
*p<.05								

Conted...

Effects of dietary habits on diabetes diagnosis status: The effects of dietary habits on diabetes diagnosis status are as presented in Table 4. Dichotomous logistic regression was carried out to determine diabetes diagnosis status. The dependent variable was "diabetes diagnosis status" and the independent variables were "dietary life management," "dietary conditions," and "experience of skipping a meal."

As for the dietary conditions, the "group lacking food intake sometimes" had diabetes diagnosis status affected (p<.05).

Whiting et al ¹⁰ noted that diabetes was on the increase. Park ³ found that before the onset of diabetes, males were likely to have spicy food and meat and females were also likely to have meat. This finding implies that dietary habits can affect diabetes.

	Cotogory	D	-	Odda Datia	95% Confidence interval	
	Category	Б	р	Odds Ratio	lower	upper
Dietary	Yes			1.00		
management #	No	.092	.698	1.096	.690	1.741
Dietary	Sufficient amount of diverse foods			1.00		
	Sufficient amount of foods without diversity	014	.899	.986	.795	1.223
conditions#	Lacking food intake sometimes	571	.019*	.565	.350	.912
	Lacking food intake frequently	274	.570	.761	.296	1.957
Experience	Yes			1.00		
of skipping a meal#	No	372	.297	.689	.342	1.388
		*p<.05				
	# Analysis after changing ind	lependent	variable	into dummy vai	riable	

Table 4: Effects of dietary habits on diabetes diagnosis status

Differentiated food stability status by dietary habits: Differentiated food stability status by the dietary habits are as presented in Table 5. The scores for differentiated food stability status ranged from 1 to 4. Specifically, food stability security scored 1, the early stage of food instability 2, the intermediate stage of food instability 3, and the intensive stage of food instability 4. The higher score, the lower level of food stability.

As for the dietary conditions, the "group lacking food intake frequently" (2.37) was negative about food stability (p<.001). The "group concerned about food intake frequently" (2.19) was more concerned about food

intake (p<.001). The "group frequently experiencing poor dietary balance" (1.81) was more aware of poor dietary balance (p<.001). The "group skipping a meal" (2.65) was more likely to have experience of skipping a meal (p<.001). The higher score, the lower level of differentiated food stability.

Knight ¹¹ found that food safety was affected by the determinants of the risk of food safety. This finding is consistent with the result of this study that the group lacking food intake showed a lower level of differentiated food stability.

	Category	Differentiated food stability status Mean ± SD	t/F	р
	Sufficient amount of diverse foods	$1.02 \pm .140$		000***
Dietary	Sufficient amount of foods without diversity	$1.09 \pm .312$	620.000	
conditions	Lacking food intake sometimes	$1.72 \pm .704$	030.900	.000
	Lacking food intake frequently	$2.37\pm.878$		
Experience of	Frequently	$2.19\pm.799$		
being concerned	Sometimes	$1.53\pm.584$	2203.873	.000***
about food intake	Never	$1.00 \pm .074$		
Experience of	Frequently	$1.81\pm.799$		
poor dietary	Sometimes	$1.50\pm.599$	1388.737	$.000^{***}$
balance	Never	$1.01 \pm .083$		
Experience of	Yes	$2.65 \pm .641$	52.006	000***
skipping a meal	No	$1.06 \pm .251$	52.996	.000

 Table 5: Differentiated food stability status by dietary habits

Differentiated food stability status by diabetes treatment: The differentiated food stability status by diabetes treatment is as presented in Table 6. The higher score, the lower level of differentiated food stability. The group getting treatment for diabetes was statistically insignificantly more negative about differentiated food stability.

Category		Differentiated food stability status	t/F	n	
Category		Mean ± SD		Р	
Dishetes treatment status#	Yes	$1.16 \pm .437$.559	.576	
Diabetes treatment status"	No	$1.12 \pm .327$			
I	Yes	$1.23 \pm .598$	0(9	224	
	No	$1.15 \pm .416$.908	.334	
Antidiabatia madiaatian#	Yes	$1.17 \pm .443$	1 207	105	
Antidiadetic medication	No	$1.00 \pm .000$	1.297	.195	
Non-pharmaceutical therapy#	Yes	$1.21 \pm .544$	1 204	.229	
	No	$1.15 \pm .401$	1.204		

Table 6: Differentiated food stability status by diabetes treatment

Effects of diabetes treatment on food stability: The effects of diabetes treatment on food stability are as presented in Table 7. Multiple regression analysis was performed to determine the effects of diabetes treatment on food stability. Such factors as diabetes treatment status (β =-.221, t=-2.299, p<.05), insulin injection (β =.044, t=2.366, p<.05), and antidiabetic medication (β =.263, t=2.831, p<.01) affected food stability.

Hong et al.⁸ suggested that diabetes management involve a diet, exercise, and medication. Van Dam et al¹² found that the Western dietary pattern increased the risk of Type 2 diabetes for males. Bains and Egede ¹³ noted that knowledge about diabetes and health status was associated with blood glucose control. Aljasem et al¹⁴ suggested that self-awareness ability should be integrated into a health belief model.

The literature review suggests that a health belief model integrated with exercise, medication, diets, and self-management to treat diabetes can help maintain a healthy life. It is necessary to perform health care with the objective of keeping a healthy life against diabetes.

	В	S.E	β	t	р			
Diabetes treatment status#	270	.118	221	-2.299	.022*			
Insulin injection [#]	.165	.070	.044	2.366	.018*			
Antidiabetic medication#	.326	.115	.263	2.831	.005**			
Non-pharmaceutical therapy [#]	.070	.043	.028	1.633	.103			
	*p<.05, **p<.01							
R=.081, R ² =.007, F=7.249, P=.000								
# Analysis after changing independent variable into dummy variable								

 Table 7: Effects of diabetes treatment on food stability

CONCLUSION

This study aimed to analyze the effects of dietary habits and food stability awareness on diabetes in South Korea. Dietary habits affected poor dietary balance, experience of skipping a meal, food stability, diabetes diagnosis, and diabetes treatment.

For food stability and diabetes prevention, the following suggestions can be made: first, it is necessary to reinforce institutional devices with the aim of improving food stability; second, it is necessary to reinforce treatment programs for diabetes prevention.

This study has the following limitations: first, since it used the data from KNHANES, those aged ≤ 20 years were not covered; second, those aged ≥ 20 years who made no response and who had missing values were excluded. Care should be taken in comparison with the results of other studies on food stability and diabetes.

On the basis of these results, it is necessary to reinforce health programs aimed at maintaining a healthy life through diabetes treatment and improvement in food stability.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Chungcheong University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- 1. Yoon Y I, Kim K J, Consumers' Knowledge on 10 Food Hazards, Consumer Policy and Education Review, 2015, 11 (4), pp.79-99.
- Lee K W, Yoo H S, Association of food insecurity and depression in Korean adults, Journal of the Korea Academia-Industrial cooperation Society, 2016, 17 (1), pp.62-71.

- Park S K, A study on conditions for diabetes mellitus patient & Analysis of effect after exercise treatment, Journal of Korea Society for Wellness, 2007, 2 (2) pp.49-60.
- Jeon S H, Kim N H, Diabetes Risk Analysis Model with Personalized Food Intake Preference, Journal of the Korea Academia-Industrial cooperation Society, 2013, 14 (11), pp.5771-5777.
- Montonen J, Knekt P, Härkänen T, Järvinen R, Heliövaara M, Aromaa A, Reunanen A. Dietary Patterns and the Incidence of Type 2 Diabetes, American Journal of Epidemiology 2005, 161 (3), pp.219-227.
- Jeong S R, Kim S H, Yang Y J, Health and nutritional status of Korean underweight women in their twenties : Based on the 2010-2012 Korea National Health and Nutrition Examination Survey, Journal of Nutrition and Health 2016, 49 (2), pp.99-110.
- Yeo S J, Shin I W, Kim B H, General Characteristics, Self-Effcacy, and Diet Control of Hypertension Patients at a Diabetes Admission Control Center in the Jeollanma-do Area, The Korean Journal of Community Living Science 2015, 26 (4), pp.731-747.
- Hong Y H, Cho M O, Tae Y S, An Ethnographic Study on Eating Styles of Adult Diabetics in Korea, Journal of Korean Academy of Nursing 2005, 35 (2) pp.313-322
- 9. Ministry of Health and Welfare(MOHW) and Korea Centers for Disease Control and Prevention(KCDC), Korea Health Statistics 2014: Korea National Health and Nutrition Examination Survey, KNHANES VI-2,

- Whiting D R, Guariguata L, Weil C, Shaw J. IDF diabetes atlas: global estimates of the prevalence of diabetes for 2011 and 2030, Diabetes Res Clin Pract. 2011, 94 (3) pp.311-321.
- Knight A J, Determinants of Food Safety Risk: A Multi-disciplinary Approach, Rural Sociology 2005, 70 (2) pp.253-275.
- Van Dam R M, Rimm E B, Willett W C, Stampfer M J, Hu F B, Dietary patterns and risk for type 2 diabetes mellitus in U.S. men, Ann Intern Med. 2002, 136 (3) pp.201-209.
- Bains S S, Egede L E, Associations between health literacy, diabtes knowledge, self-care behaviors, and glycemic control in a low income population with type 2 diabetes, Diabetes Technol Ther. 2011, 13 (3) pp.335-341.
- Aljasem L I, Peyrot M, Wissow L, Rubin R R, The impact of barriers and self-efficacy on selfcare behaviors in type 2 diabetes, Diabetes Educ. 2001, 27 (3) pp.393-404.

The Effects of Adults' Dietary Habit Awareness on Obesity and Weight Control

Sang-Sub Park¹, Yoon-Ho Lee²

¹Dept. Emergency Medical Technology, ²Dept. of Food & Nutrition, Chungcheong University, 38 Wolgok-Gil Gangnae-Myeon, Heungdeok-Gu, Cheongju-Si, Chungcheongbuk-Do, South Korea

ABSTRACT

This study aimed to analyze the effects of adults' dietary habit awareness on obesity and weight control. This study used the data from the Korea Health Statistics 2015: Korea National Health and Nutrition Examination Survey (KNHANES) VI-3, which were disclosed in 2016. Of 7,380 respondents, a total of 4,385 respondents were analyzed, with the exception of 2,995 who were aged ≤ 20 , who had missing values, and who made no response. The analysis was performed using an SPSS for Windows program 12.0 Version. Dietary supplement intake and nutrition labeling recognition affected weight control (p<.01). As for the association between obesity and weight control and subjective body image, the "weight gain group" (3.79) showed a higher level of subjective body image than the "weight loss group" (3.02) (p<.001). Dietary habit awareness affected obesity and weight control. On the basis of these results, it is necessary to improve programs and policies that can maintain a healthy life through improvement of dietary habits and obesity management and weight control.

Keywords: Dietary habit awareness, obesity, weight control, dietary habit, weight variation

INTRODUCTION

Makino et al ¹ indicated that abnormal dietary attitude was associated with insufficient sleep time and irregular dietary habits. Lowry et al.² suggested a good diet and physical activity in pursuit of healthy weight control. Lee et al ³ noted that the changes in consumption consciousness led to the changes in the environment of dietary culture. Choi et al.⁴ mentioned such dietary problems as going without a meal, overeating, habit of having an unbalanced diet, unbalanced nutrient intake, and lack of exercise. They suggested that undesirable dietary habits and lack of exercise could lead to obesity and adversely affect health.

Razay et al.⁵ noted that obesity was associated with Alzheimer's disease. Avogaro and Kreutzenberg⁶ noted that obesity could lead to endothelial dysfunction. They also indicated that obesity was a chronic condition that could adversely affect infants and adolescents as well as adults.

Health care may involves obesity and weight control; Lee⁷ found that females were more concerned about weight and were more likely to try to control weight than males. Bae et al⁸ found that applying an aerobic and combined exercise program could reduce the body mass index and body fat percentage. Yoon et al ⁹ suggested the need to increase the educational opportunities to improve nutritional knowledge.

In case of obesity, failure to control weight is expected to have an adverse effect on health. Al Snih et al ¹⁰indicated that obesity could disturb activities of daily living (ADL). They also noted that it was associated with Alzheimer's disease ⁵ and caused endothelial dysfunction⁶.

This study used the data from KNHANES -3. The data concerning dietary habits and food stability were drawn to determine the effects of dietary habits and food stability awareness on diabetes.

Since obesity and weight control are more likely to be caused by bad dietary habits, it is necessary to develop efficient weight control and obesity prevention programs. This study aimed to see how usual dietary habits affected weight control and obesity and help improve dietary culture, manage obesity, and control weight. On this basis, it intended to provide basic data that could help develop weight control and obesity management programs.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

Research tools: This study used the raw data from Korea Health Statistics 2015: KNHANES -3 by the Ministry of Health and Welfare (MOHW) and the Korea Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (KCDC)¹¹.

The guidelines for using the raw data from KNHANES¹¹ largely had three categories: a survey on health, a survey on check-up, and a survey on nutrition. They were subdivided into a survey on household, a survey on medical check-up and vaccination, activity restrictions and quality of life, injuries and accidents/ intoxication, healthcare utilization, and education and economic activity, a survey on health behavior, a survey on dietary life, a survey on frequency of food intake, and a survey on food intake. This study used the surveys on health behavior and on dietary life among those on health and nutrition to determine the association between dietary habits and obesity and weight control.

To determine the association between dietary habit awareness and obesity and weight control, only the raw data from those aged ≥ 20 years were used. To investigate adults' dietary habit awareness and obesity, the group aged ≤ 20 years was excluded. In terms of the sociodemographic characteristics, those who had missing values and who made no response were also excluded. Of 7,380 respondents, a total of 4,385 respondents were analyzed, with the exception of 2,995 who were aged ≤ 20 , who had missing values, and who made no response.

The variables in the surveys on health behavior and on dietary habits included the socio-demographic characteristics, obesity and weight control, and dietary habit awareness. Of the obesity-related variables, subjective body image was rated in a five-point likert scale: very thin 1, slightly thin 2, average 3, slightly obese 4, and very obese 5, with a higher score meaning more obese. The variable composition is as presented in Table 1.

Ethics Approval for Research: Approval was obtained from the Institutional Review Board (IRB) of C University before starting this study. The raw data were drawn from KNHANES. The results of approval review were exempted from review (Human-001-20170415-1st).

Analysis method: The data analysis was performed using an SPSS for Windows program 12.0 Version. Specifically, frequency and percentage, the mean and standard deviation, t-test, ANOVA, multiple regression analysis, and dichotomous logistic regression were used. The significance level was set at p<.05.

RESULTS

Differences in nutrition labeling recognition status by socio-demographic characteristics: The differences in nutrition labeling recognition status by the sociodemographic characteristics are as presented in Table 2. Females (62.1%) were more likely to recognize nutrition labeling than males (37.9%) (p<.001). The respondents aged 50-59 (22.6%) were more likely to recognize nutrition labeling than those aged 40-49 (22.2%) (p<.001). As for household income, the high-income bracket (34.5%) were more likely to recognize nutrition labeling (p<.001); college graduates (41.5%) were more likely to recognize nutrition labeling (p<.001). Unemployed housewives (36.9%) were more likely to recognize nutrition labeling than the other vocational groups (p<.001)

Variable category	y Variable details		
Dependent variables	·		
Nutrition labeling recognition status	Yes, No		
Weight control status	Yes, No		
Subjective body	Very thin, slightly thin, average,		
image	slightly obese, very obese		
Independent variable	es		
Socio-demographic c	haracteristics		
Gender	Male, Female		
Age	20's, 30's, 40's, 50's, 60's≤		
Household income	Low, Mid low, Mid high, High		
Education level	Elementary school graduates, Junior high school graduates, High school graduates, University graduates≤		
Occupation	Manager & professional. Office worker Service provider Agriculture, forestry, & fishery worker Technical service provider Manual laborer Unemployed (housewife/student)		

590 Indian Journal of Public Health Research & Development, March 2018, Vol.9, No. 3

Yes, No

Yes, No

Yes, No

Yes, No

Conted...

Dietary habit

Dietary supplement

intake status Nutrition education

status Nutrition labeling

recognition status Dietary life support

program benefit

Conted...

Obesity and weight control					
Weight variation status for a year	No variation, weight loss, weight gain				
Weight loss for a year	3-6kg, 7-10kg, 10kg≤				
Weight gain for a year	3-6kg, 7-10kg, 10kg≤				
Weight control status	Yes, No				

Table 2: Differences in nutrition labeling recognition status by socio-demographic characteristics

		Nutrition labeling						
	Category	Yes	No	р				
		3130(71.4)	1255(28.6)					
Candan	Male	1186(37.9)	628(50.0)	000***				
Gender	Female	1944(62.1)	627(50.0)	.000				
	20-29	459(14.7)	25(2.0)					
Age	30-39	585(18.7)	24(1.9)					
	40-49	694(22.2)	71(5.7)	.000***				
	50-59	706(22.6)	215(17.1)					
	60≤	686(21.9)	920(73.3)					
	Low	355(11.4)	498(39.7)					
Household	Mid low	756(24.2)	329(26.2)	.000***				
income	Mid high	936(29.9)	241(19.2)					
	High	1080(34.5)	187(14.9)					
	Elementary school graduates	345(31.0)	717(57.1)					
Education	Junior high school graduates	303(9.7)	177(14.1)	000***				
level	High school graduates	1182(37.8)	240(19.1)	.000				
	University graduates≤	1300(41.5)	121(9.6)					
	Manager & professional	525(16.8)	48(3.8)					
	Office worker	368(11.8)	32(2.5)					
	Service provider	450(14.4)	90(7.2)					
Occupation	Agriculture, forestry, & fishery worker	112(3.6)	136(10.8)	.000***				
	Technical service provider	270(8.6)	124(9.9)					
	Manual laborer	250(8.0)	161(12.8)					
	Unemployed (housewife/student)	1155(36.9)	664(52.9)					
	***p<.001							

Effects of socio-demographic characteristics on nutrition labeling recognition status: The effects of the socio-demographic characteristics on nutrition labeling recognition status are as presented in Table 3. Dichotomous logistic regression was carried out to determine the effects on nutrition labeling recognition status. Females were (approx. 2.8 times; p<.001) more likely to recognize nutrition labeling; the older, the more likely to recognize nutrition labeling: about 2.0 times for the respondents aged 40-49 (p<.01), about 3.7 times for those aged 50-59 (p<.001), and about 8.6 times for those aged ≥ 60 (p<.001). Household income and education level affected nutrition labeling recognition (p<.001).

Yoon et al⁹ suggested the need to make efforts to improve nutritional knowledge in terms of dietary habits. They imply that people can make their own efforts to improve dietary habits.

	Catagomy	D		Odds	95% Confi	dence interval
	Category	D	р	Ratio	lower	upper
Condor#	Male			1.00		
Gender#	Female	1.011	.000***	2.750	2.272	3.327
	20-29			1.00		
	30-39	.050	.868	1.052	.582	1.900
Age#	40-49	.711	.004**	2.035	1.251	3.312
	50-59	1.303	.000***	3.679	2.337	5.791
	60≤	2.146	.000***	8.550	5.506	13.278
	Low			1.00		
Household	Mid low	532	.000***	.588	.468	.738
income#	Mid high	456	.000***	.634	.495	.811
	High	540	.000***	.583	.446	.762
	Elementary school graduates			1.00		
Education	Junior high school graduates	-1.051	.000***	.349	.272	.449
level#	High school graduates	-1.607	.000***	.200	.158	.254
	University graduates≤	-2.065	.000***	.127	.093	.173
	Manager & professional			1.00		
	Office worker	030	.906	.970	.589	1.598
	Service provider	160	.472	.852	.552	1.317
Occupation#	Agriculture, forestry, & fishery worker	.252	.288	1.287	.808	2.048
	Technical service provider	.331	.134	1.393	.903	2.150
	Manual laborer	.279	.204	1.321	.859	2.032
	Unemployed (housewife/student)	.322	.096	1.379	.944	2.014
	p<. # Du	01, *p< mmy varia	.001 able			

Table 3: Effects of socio-demographic characteristics on nutrition labeling recognition status

Differences in weight control status by dietary habits: The differences in weight control status by the dietary habits are as presented in Table 4. Of the 4,385 respondents, 66.9% had controlled weight and 33.1% had never controlled weight. 52.9% had take no nutritional supplement (p<.001) and 76.6% were concerned about weight control in terms of nutrition labeling recognition (p<.001). Lee⁷ found that weight control varied by one's own belief. Bae et al⁸ found that an aerobic and combined exercise program led to weight variation and reduced body fat percentage. This finding implies that obesity can be managed effectively by exercise.

Table 4: Differences in	n weight control	status by	dietary habits
-------------------------	------------------	-----------	----------------

Category		Weight contro	ol status (4385)	n
		Yes2934(66.9)	No1451(33.1)	þ
Dietary supplement intake status	Yes	1383(47.1)	597(41.1)	000***
	No	1551(52.9)	854(58.9)	.000

Nutrition education status	Yes	135(4.6)	54(3.7)	177		
Nutrition education status	No	2799(95.4)	1397(96.3)	.1//		
Nutrition labeling recognition	Yes	2246(76.6)	884(60.9)	000***		
status Dietary life support program	No	688(23.4)	567(39.1)	.000		
	Yes	84(2.9)	52(3.6)	805		
benefit	No	2850(97.1)	1399(96.4)	.893		
***p<.001						

Conted...

Cotogowy		D		Odds	95% Confidence interval	
Category Dietary supplement intake status # Yes Nutrition education status# Yes Nutrition labeling recognition status# Yes Status# No Dietary life support program benefit# Yes		Б	р	Ratio	lower	upper
Dietary supplement intake	Yes			1.00	728	0.42
status #	No	189	.004**	.828	.728	.942
Nutrition education status#	Yes			1.00	505	1.144
	No	192	.250	.825	.595	
Nutrition labeling recognition	Yes			1.00	424	550
Nutrition education status# Nutrition labeling recognition status# Dietary life support program	No	721	.000***	.486	.424	.338
Dietary life support program	Yes			1.00	708	1 159
benefit#	No	.016	.933	1.016	.708	1.438
p<.01, *p<.001 # Dummy variable						

Table 5: Effects of dietary habits on weight control status

Effects of dietary habits on weight control status: The effects of dietary habits on weight control status are as presented in Table 5. Dichotomous logistic regression was carried out to determine the effects on weight control status.

The "dietary supplement intake group" had weight control affected (p<.01). The "group recognizing nutrition labeling" had weight control affected (p<.001).

Lee ⁷ found that as for subjective body image, the respondents considered themselves to be rather fat, with females being more likely to consider themselves to be fat than males. Kim et al¹² attached importance to nutrition intake through good dietary habi

Table 6:	Differences	in sub	iective bo	odv image	by obesity	and weight control

Ca	itegory	Mean	S.D	t/F	р			
Weight variation status	No variation	3.18	0.879					
for a year	Weight loss,	3.02	1.067	211.666	$.000^{***}$			
ioi a year	goryMeanS.DtNo variation 3.18 0.879 Weight loss, 3.02 1.067 211 Weight gain 3.79 0.843 $3-6kg$ 2.95 1.021 $7-10kg$ 3.29 1.183 $10kg\leq$ 3.06 1.137 $3-6kg$ 3.71 0.832 $7-10kg$ 3.94 0.807 $10kg\leq$ 4.22 0.860 Yes 3.42 $.928$ No 3.08 $.922$							
	3-6kg	2.95	1.021					
Weight loss for a year	7-10kg	3.29	1.183					
	10kg≤	3.06	1.137					
	3-6kg	3.71	0.832		.000***			
Weight loss for a year Weight gain for a year	7-10kg	3.94	0.807	18.392				
	10kg≤	4.22	0.860		·			
W7.: 1.4 1	Yes	3.42	.928	11 555	000***			
weight control status	No	3.08	.922	11.555	000			
	*p<.05. ***p<.001							

Differences in subjective body image by obesity and weight control: The differences in subjective body image by obesity and weight control are as presented in Table 6. As for weight variation for a year, the "weight gain group" scored 3.79, the "no weight variation group" scored 3.18, and the "weight loss group" scored 3.02 for subjective body image (p<.001).

As for weight loss for a year, the "group weighing 7-10 kg" scored high (3.29) for subjective body image (p<.05). As for weight gain for a year, the "group gaining weight by ≥ 10 kg" scored high (4.22) for subjective body image (p<.001). The "weight control group" scored high (3.42) for subjective body image (p<.001).

Kim et al ¹² indicated that improvement of dietary habits could prevent diseases and promote health. Im et al¹³ noted that obesity was also associated with going without a meal. Avogaro and Kreutzenberg ⁶ noted that obesity could increase metabolic abnormalities and cardiovascular diseases. They also noted that adipose tissues could adversely affect metabolism and cause atherosclerosis.

Vander Wal and Thelen¹⁴ noted that obesity was affected by diets and dietary habits. Zwaan¹⁵ found that obesity was also associated with binge eating disorder. This finding emphasizes the importance of dietary habits.

CONCLUSION

This study aimed to analyze the effects of adults' dietary habit awareness on obesity and weight control. Dietary supplement intake and nutrition labeling affected weight control. In terms of obesity and weight control, the subjective body image of "weight gain" was at a higher level.

In pursuit of a healthy life based on obesity management and weight control, the following suggestions can be made: First, it is necessary to reinforce education programs that can change dietary habits. There is time to overeat due to social stress and phenomena. The efforts to prevent excessive eating through promotional materials, videos, and onsite education in each institution are expected to help manage obesity and control weight. Second, it is necessary to improve obesity treatment and management programs. This is because it is a way of making long-term recovery from the adverse effects on obesity management and weight control. The efforts to improve education and treatment and management programs are expected to help develop obesity management and weight control programs.

Despite the significance of this study, it has some limitations: first, since it aimed to investigate adults' obesity and weight control, those aged ≤ 20 years were not covered; second, those aged ≥ 20 years who made no response and who had missing values were excluded. Care should be taken in generalizing these results in comparison with those of other studies.

On the basis of these results, it is necessary to improve programs and policies that can maintain a healthy life through improvement of dietary habits and obesity management and weight control.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Chungcheong University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- Makino M, Hashizume M, Yasushi M, Tsuboi K, Dennerstein L, Factors associated with abnormal eating attitudes among female college students in Japan, Arch Womens Ment Health, 2006, 9 (4), pp.203-208.
- Lowry R, Galuska D A, Fulton J E, Wechsler H, Kann L, Collins J L, Physical Activity, Food Choice, and Weight Management Goals and Practices Among U.S. College Students, Am J Prev Med, 2000, 18 (1), pp.18-27.
- 3. Lee B S, Park Y H, Lee J H, A Study on Obesity, Eating-out Behaviors, and Eating Habits among the Housewives in Busan and Gyeongnam Province, Culinary Science & Hospitality Research 2011, 17 (3), pp.151-161.
- 4. Choi K S, Shin K O, Huh S M, Chung K H, Analysis of Dietary Habits by MDA(Mini Dietary Assessment) Scores and Physical Development and Blood Parameters in Female College Students in Seoul Area, Journal of the East Asian Society of Dietary Life, 2009, 19 (6), pp.856-868.
- Razay G, Vreugdenhil A, Wilcock G, Obesity, abdominal obesity and Alzheimer disease, Dement Geriatr Cogn Disord, 2006, 22 (2), pp.173-176.

- Avogaro A, de Kreutzeberg S V, Mechanisms of endothelialdys function in obesity, Clin Chim Acta, 2005, 360 (1-2), pp.9-26.
- Lee H J, Influence on in-dorm university students' body-shape perception, obesity, and weight control toward Obesity stress, The Journal of Digital Policy & Management, 2013, 11 (11), pp.573-583.
- Bae S H, Kim G D, Jeon B H, Go J C, Kim K Y, Convergence analysis of Body Composition and Balance after 6 Week Combined Exercise in 20's Obese Women, Journal of the Korea Convergence Society 2017, 8 (1), pp.231-238.
- Yoon H S, Choi Y S, Lee K H, Nutrition Knowledge, Dietary Habits and Nutrition Attitudes of Elementary and Middle School Teachers in Masan City, Journal of the Korean Society of Food Science and Nutrition 2002, 31 (1), pp.160-169.
- Al Snih S, Graham J E, Kuo Y F, Goodwin J S, Markides K S, Ottenbacher K J, Obesity and disability: relation among olderadultsliving in Latin America and the Caribbean, Am J Epidemiol 2010, 171 (12), pp.1282-1288.

- 11. Ministry of Health and Welfare(MOHW) and Korea Centers for Disease Control and Prevention(KCDC), Korea Health Statistics 2015: Korea National Health and Nutrition Examination Survey, KNHANES VI-3, https://knhanes.cdc. go.kr/knhanes/index.do, 2017.
- 12. Kim M S, Chung J C, A Study an Appearance Management Behavior and Body Image Satisfaction According to Dietary Life Habit and Body Shape Classification in Female College Students, Journal of the Korea Entertainment Industry Association, 2017, 11 (1), pp.1-11.
- Im Y J, Oh W O, Suk M H, Adolescent Health Behaviors according to Body Mass Index, Child Health Nursing Research 2017, 23 (1), pp.1-9.
- Vander Wal J S, Thelen M H, Eating and body image concerns among obese and average-weight children, Addict Behav 2000, 25 (5), pp.775-778.
- 15. de Zwaan M, Mitchell J E, Seim H C, Specker S M, Pyle R L, Raymond N C, Crosby R B, Eating related and general psychopathology in obese females with binge eating disorder, Int J Eat Disord 1994, 15 (1), pp.43-52.

A Comparison of the Quality of Chest Compression between Right and Left Palm Compression for Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation By a Rescuer

Young-Chul Lee¹, Sang-Sub Park²

¹Dept. Graduate School of Disaster Science, University of Seoul, 163 Seoulsiripdaero, Dongdaemun-gu, Seoul, South Korea; ²Dept. Emergency Medical Technology, Chungcheong University, 38 Wolgok-Gil Gangnae-Myeon, Heungdeok-Gu, Cheongju-Si, Chungcheongbuk-Do, South Korea

ABSTRACT

This study aimed to analyze the differences in the quality of chest compression between right and left palm compression using a manikin. This study was conducted in those who understood its purpose and consented to participate in it. The participants were divided into the left palm chest compression group (LPCG; N=42) and the right palm chest compression group (RPCG; N=40). The measurement was performed from May 15 to June 2, 2017. The analysis was performed using an SPSS for Windows program 12.0 Version.Both LPCG and RPCG showed good compression velocity (times/min) (p<.05). The number of times for chest compression was larger in LPCG (127.40) than in RPCG (98.22) (p<.01). Chest compression accuracy (%) was at a higher level in LPCG (81.57%) than in RPCG (65.92%) (p<.05). LPCG showed higher quality of chest compression than RPCG. However, it seemed that the quality was affected by attention and the shape of hands in measuring chest compression. It is necessary to apply left palm chest compression on the basis of the shape of hands, as suggested in the guidelines.

Keywords: Cardiopulmonary resuscitation, left, right, palm, chest compression

INTRODUCTION

AHA¹ suggested that chest compression for cardiopulmonary resuscitation (CPR) be applied on the lower half of the breastbone by using both hands. Kwon et al ² suggested that cardiac arrest patients be resuscitated by CPR according to the guidelines based on the scientific ground. They emphasized that chest compression at the correct site could make it more likely to revive the patients.

Holmberg et al³ noted that rapid CPR by a bystander could make it more likely to revive a patient. However, improper chest compression can lead to sternal or rib fracture⁴. Hong et al.⁵ warned that inappropriate CPR by a bystander could lead to gastric rupture. Meron et al ⁶ warned that improper chest compression could damage the liver. AHA¹ and KACPR⁷ indicated that this was due to an incorrect compression site and strong chest compression, contrary to the guidelines, and Seong et al ⁸ noted that a chest compression site could depend on the body type and length of a hand. Kwon et al ² suggested the need to give continuous feedbacks according to the CPR guidelines with the aim of reducing such undesirable results. That is, even if CPR is given quickly, it can have adverse effects unless it is correctly performed.

To make chest compression more efficient, this study made a comparison between right and left palm chest compression. According to the guidelines presented by AHA¹ and KACPR⁷, put one hand upon the other. Then, stretch the arms and use the weight of the upper body to give chest compression. The guidelines for the compression site have been revised constantly.

However, AHA¹ and KACPR⁷ suggest that a "rescuer should use both hands to give compression, with one hand put completely upon the other at the compression site." That is, they made no recommendation regarding which palm one needed to put first at the compression site in giving chest compression. A rescuer may put a comfortable hand underneath in giving chest compression.

This study aimed to analyze the differences in the quality of chest compression between right and left palm compression for CPR by a rescuer. Now there is no recommendation regarding which palm one needs to put first at the compression site. In this context, this study intended to use a manikin to analyze the quality of right and left palm chest compression for a cardiac arrest patient. This analysis aimed to reduce the errors in chest compression skills in emergency situations. On this basis, this study intended to provide basic data that could help improve chest compression skills for CPR and develop CPR skill programs.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

Participants: This study aimed to analyze the differences in the quality of chest compression between right and left palm compression for CPR by a rescuer. This study was conducted only in those who understood its purpose and consented to participate in it.

The participants were divided into two groups: The left palm chest compression group (LPCG) put their left palm first at the compression site in giving chest compression. The right palm chest compression group (RPCG) put their right palm first at the compression site in giving chest compression. The shape of hands for both groups was based on the CPR guidelines.

85 persons consented to participate in this study: 43 in LPCG and 42 in RPCG. Among the persons consenting to participate in this study, those who had musculoskeletal or neurological disorders in the wrist or who failed to recover from the existing disease were excluded. Those who complained of knee pain and who were likely to be absent from the final experiment were also excluded.

With the exception of 3 absentees, a total of 82 participated in this study: 42 in LPCG and 40 in RPCG.

The measurement was performed from May 15 to June 2, 2017. The characteristics of the participants are as presented in Table 1.

Measurement: The participants were divided into two groups: the left palm chest compression group (LPCG) put their left palm first at the compression site and the right palm chest compression group (RPCG) put their right palm first at the compression site.

The participants in both groups were given a 10-minute explanation about the procedure of the study to make it less contaminated. The participants in each

group were given an explanation about the procedure of the study. They were cautioned against information exchange to reduce the resultant contamination.

The experiment was performed in lecture rooms so that both groups could take measurement in the same conditions. Because even healthy participants without knee pain could possibly complain of knee pain, a mattress (180 cm in length, 65 cm in width, and 10 mm in thickness) was laid on the floor. The participants were asked to refrain from excessive physical activity and alcohol intake, which could affect the measurement, the day before the final measurement. They took measurement in numerical order.

Two preliminary tests were performed to reduce prejudices and preconception about the differences in accuracy between LPCG and RPCG: one preliminary test was performed using a manikin for practice—Little Anne TM (Laerdal, Norway)—seven days before the final measurement and the other was performed two days before the final measurement.

Both groups used a manikin to take preliminary tests and the final measurement. Little Anne TM (Laerdal Medical, Norway) was used for preliminary tests. Resusci Anne SkillreporterTM (Laerdal Medical, Norway) was used for the final evaluation.

The only item in the final evaluation was chest compression in both groups. Artificial breathing was excluded on the basis of the importance AHA¹ and KACPR⁷ put on chest compression. The final evaluation of chest compression covered compression depth (mm), average compression velocity (times), chest compression accuracy (times), and chest compression accuracy (%).

The shape of hands and the frequency of chest compression were based on the CPR guidelines suggested by AHA¹ and KACPR⁷. The guidelines suggest that a rescuer should use both hands to give compression, with one hand put completely upon the other at the compression site. That is, put one hand right upon the other. Then, stretch the arms and use the weight of the upper body to give chest compression. The shape of hands is as shown in Figure 1.

For ethical consideration, approval was obtained from the Institutional Review Board (IRB) of C University (Human-003-20170415-1st). The participants were given an explanation about the purpose of the study and those consenting to participate in the study were asked to give a written consent. Their information and data were kept secret. They were informed that they could withdraw from the experiment any time when they intended to give up their participation.

		LPCG(n: 42)	RPCG(n: 40)	χ^2	р
C 1	Male	19(45.2)	21(52.5)	422	511
Gender	Female	23(54.8)	19(47.5)	.432	.511

Table 1: Characteristics of participants



Left palm chest compression Right palm chest compression Figure 1: Chest compression in each group

Analysis: The analysis was performed using an SPSS for Windows program 12.0 Version. Specifically, frequency and percentage were estimated. The mean and standard deviation were estimated to compare the quality of chest compression between the two groups and non-parametric tests—2 paired samples t-test (Wilcoxon signed rank test) and 2 independent samples t-test (Mann-Whitney U test)—were performed. The statistical significance level was set at p<0.05.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

Comparison of quality of chest compression between LPCG and RPCG: The comparison of the quality of chest compression between LPCG and RPCG is as shown in Table 2.

Average compression velocity (times/min) in both LPCG and RPCG was within the normal range of ≥ 100 (p<.05). The number of times for chest compression (times) was statistically significantly larger in LPCG (127.40) than in RPCG (98.22) (p<.01). Chest compression accuracy (%) was at a statistically significantly higher level in LPCG (81.57%) than in RPCG (65.92%) (p<.05). Baek and Park⁹ noted that a rescuer's simplified verbal-order method improved the quality of chest compression. Park ¹⁰ found that the use of a smartphone was not more effective in improving the quality of skill application than the conventional method. Miller et al ¹¹ warned that improper chest compression could lead to gastric rupture and make it difficult to secure an airway. Smekal et al ¹² found that mechanical compression could lead to rib fracture and leave a mark on the skin.

These researchers indicated that a rescuer's different methods of applying CPR could have positive or negative effects. Putting very strong compression on the chest can damage the ribs and the sternum. An inappropriate shape of hands can make compression unstable, consequently lowering the quality of the compression.

LPCG showed a higher level of chest compression accuracy than RPCG. However, it seemed that the level was affected by attention and the shape of hands in measuring CPR skills. LPCG was also more effective because of convenience sampling in which the shape of palms mainly used by the participants was excluded.

		LPCG	RPCG	+	n
		Mean±SD	Mean±SD	ι	р
	Compression depth(mm)	55.82±3.71	56.10±3.61	299	.767
Chest	Average compression velocity(time/min)	108.90±9.18	114.35±10.01	-2.607	.013*
compression	Chest compression(time)	127.40±37.98	98.22±57.34	2.739	.009**
	Chest compression(%)	81.57±24.18	65.92±39.39	2.159	.037*

Table 2: Comparison of quality of chest compression between LPCG and RPCG

Comparison of quality of chest compression by gender between LPCG and RPCG: The comparison of the quality of chest compression by gender between LPCG and RPCG is as shown in Figure 3. Both males (57.42 mm) and females (54.65 mm) in LPCG were at statistically significant levels of compression depth (mm) that met the standards in the guidelines (p<.05). Compression depth, average compression velocity (times/min), chest compression accuracy (%) were statistically insignificant.

Seong et al ⁸ found that the chest compression site depended on the length of the sternum. Baek and Park ¹³ found that a rescuer's position could affect the quality of chest compression. Handley and Handley¹⁴ obtained the same finding. Aufderheidea et al¹⁵ and Park and An ¹⁶ found that the standard methods in the guidelines and the modified compression methods affected the quality of chest compression.

As mentioned above, Seong et al.⁸ found that the chest compression site depended on the length of the sternum. Males with about average height should give chest compression, with the starting point of the heel of their hand put on the pit of the stomach. Females should give chest compression in the same way as males or by putting the heel of their hand about width of a finger over the pit of the stomach.

This study concluded that left palm chest compression was better than right palm chest compression. However, Seong et al.⁸ found that a compression site depended on the body type. They also found that a compression site depended on the length of the heel of a hand as well as on that of the sternum. They recommend that the compression site should vary by the patient's body type.





Figure 2: Comparison of quality of chest compression by gender between LPCG and RPCG

CONCLUSION

On the basis of these results, the researcher continued to doubt the effects on the quality of chest compression: was the quality affected by a dominant hand? In other words, did giving compression with the right hand laid completely upon the left one improve the quality because the dominant hand of rescuers was mainly the right one? In-depth research should be conducted on this issue.

Although the results of this study are significant, it has several limitations: first, the participants were not recommended to use their dominant hand but took measurement in numerical order; second, a manikin for evaluation was used; third, the experiment was performed in a small population; fourth, only a manikin for evaluation was used to measure the quality; fifth, the measurement was not continuous but short-term. Care should be taken in comparison with the results of other studies.

On the basis of the results, it cannot be concluded that left palm chest compression is perfect and excellent. It is however necessary to apply these results to CPR skills.

Left palm chest compression led to higher quality of chest compression. However, it seemed that the quality was affected by attention and the shape of hands in measuring chest compression. On the basis of the results, it cannot be concluded that left palm chest compression is perfect and excellent. It is however necessary to apply these results to CPR skills on the basis of the shape of hands suggested in the guidelines.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from University of Seoul

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- 1. AHA, HIGHLIGHTS of the 2015 American Heart Association Guidelines Update for CPR and ECC.
- Kwon I H, Lee S H, Park W N, Kim E G, Gu H D, Do You Follow The ACLS Guideline?. J of The Korean Society of Emergency Medicine. 2008, 19 (6), pp.641-647.
- Holmberg M, Holmberg S, Herlitz J, Effect of bystander cardiopulmonary resuscitation in outof-hospital cardiac arrest patients in Sweden. Resuscitation. 2000, 47 (1), pp.59-70.
- Ananiadou O, Karaiskos T, Givissis P, Drossos G, Operative stabilization of skeletal chest injuries secondary to cardiopulmonary resuscitation in a cardiac surgical patient. J of Interactive CardioVascular and Thoracic Surgery. 2010, 10 (3), pp. 478–480.
- Hong K H, Min S K, Jung K Y, A Case of Gastric Rupture after Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation by a Bystander. J of The Korean Society of Emergency Medicine. 2010, 21 (4), pp. 504-506.
- Meron G, Kurkciyan I, Sterza F, Susani M, Domanovits H, Tobler K, Bohdjalian A, Laggner A N, Cardiopulmonary resuscitation-associated major liver injury. Resuscitation. 2007, 75 (3) pp.445-453.
- 7. KACPR, 2015 Korean Guidelines for Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation and Emergency Cardiovascular
- Seong S D, Kim H J, Lee H J, Lee S Y, Analysis of Placement of the Chest Compression Site with Measuring the Sternal Length of Young Korean Adult. J of The Korean Society of Emergency Medicine. 2014, 25 (5), pp. 536-541.

- Baek H S, Park S S, Effects of Chest Compression Quality between Rescuer's Simplified Verbal-Order Method and Continued Verbal-Order Method during Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation. The Korea Contents Society. 2013, 13 (4), pp.320-330.
- Park S S, Comparison of chest compression quality between the modified chest compression method with the use of smartphone application and the standardized traditional chest compression method during CPR. Technol Health Care. 2014, 22 (3), pp.351-358.
- Miller J S, Itani M F, Oza M D, Wall M J, astric rupture with tension pneumoperitoneum: a complication of difficult Endotracheal intubation. Ann Emerg Med. 1997, 30 (3), pp.343-346.
- 12. Smekal D, Johansson J, Huzevka T, Rubertsson S, No difference in autopsy detected injuries in cardiac arrest patients treated with manual chest compressions compared with mechanical compressions with the LUCAST^M device— Apilotstudy, Resuscitation, 2009, 80 (10), pp.1104-1107.
- Baek H S, Park S S, A Comparison of Accuracy in Artificial Respiration and Chest Compression Depending on Position, Gender, and Weight of a Victim Given Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation, The Korea Contents Society, 2011, 11 (5), pp.280-290.
- Handley A J, Handley J A, Performing chest compressions in a confined space. Resuscitation. 2004, 61 (1), pp.55–61.
- 15. Aufderheide T P, Pirralloa R G, Yannopoulos D, Klein J P, von Briesen C, Sparks C W, Deja K A, Conrad C J, Kitscha D J, Provo T A, Lurie K G, Incomplete chest wall decompression: a clinical evaluation of CPR performance by EMS personnel and assessment of alternative manual chest compression–compression techniques. J of Resuscitation. 2005, 64 (3), pp.353–362.
- 16. Park S S, An J Y, Effects of a Rescuer's Hand Shape on Chest Compression Quality during Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation using Manikin of Measuring Chest Compression. Indian Journal of Science and Technology. 2015, 8 (24), pp.1-6.

Effects of Individual Somatosensory Approach on Attention and Postural Body Schema with Hemiplegic Patients after Stroke

Jong-Bae Choi¹, Sung-Ryoung Ma², Bo-Kyoung Song³

¹Department of Occupational Therapy Kyung Hee University Medical Center, Gyeonghuiuiryowon 23, Gyeonghuidaero Dongdaemun Gu, Seoul; ²Department of Occupational Therapy, Shin Sung University, Daehak-ro, Jeongmi-myeon, Dangjin-si, Chungcheonam-do; ³Department of Occupational Therapy, Kangwon National University, 346 Hwangjo-gil, Dogye-eup Samcheok-si Gangwon-do, Republic of Korea

ABSTRACT

This study investigated effect of attention and postural body schema on somatosensory individual approach after the stroke. We have 10 subjects who has problem with hemiplegia after stroke patients, we divided into two group: the individual somatosensory training group (ISTG), and conservative group (CVG). To compare the groups, we used several assessment tools; Mini mental status examination Korean version (MMSE-K), star cancellation test (SCT), body visualization and space concepts (BVSC). In ISTG, there was significantly improved MMSE-K, SCT (p<.05). Also, there was significantly differences in AT and SCT between groups (p<.05). The individual somatosensory approach is influenced for improving of the attention and spatial orientation relative with postural body schema

Keywords: Stroke, Individual somatosensory approach, Postural body schema, Attention, Spatial orientation

INTRODUCTION

Stroke is a disease caused by cerebrovascular accidents, and the patient is accompanied by various physical impairments such as sensory loss, neural weakness, cognition, and perceptual impairment¹. In addition, the sensory and perceptual impairment causes the body orientation in the space, the lack of recognition on body segment each other ². In order to carry out one or more functional tasks in the way, we define that postural body schema act as an important factor in orientation and controlling the body postures in space. So postural body schema plays an important role in regulating body posture in space to perform one or more tasks³. Postural body schema is conceptually defined as the ability to determine its position in space and to interact in a new environment. In clinical practice, this is the same concept as internal representation by the clinician. Particularly, the postural body schema is formed by factors such as body geometry, kinetic and orientation with respect to gravity. If a problem a postural body schema, it is difficult to recognize the relationship between the position of the body and each body segment, and it has functionally problem to upright or moving the body⁴. Loss of the postural body schema is difficult for the patient to move his body in the desired direction or to maintain an upright posture and to observe on space and the left and right discrimination. It also affects activities of daily living (ADL) such as dressing and self-care activities⁵. This postural body schema is completed through various sensory input and integration and it can be described as an essential element in perceiving the body appropriately in space to perform the desired activities. Recently many studies have examined the relationship between visual perception, postural control, and proprioception and posture control in stroke. Therefore, based on the recent research, this study is to investigate the effect of individual somatosensory training on impaired postural body schema in hemiplegic patients after stroke.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

Research design: This study was conducted on stroke patients admitted to a rehabilitation hospital in Korea area. First, we selected patients with cognitive tests such as MMSE-K and four sensory tests such as light touch, position sense, proprioception and streognosis. Patients were excluded from the study if they were older than 24 months after the onset of stroke. Ten patients were included in the study. Six patients were treated with

individual somatosensory training (IST) and four patients were treated conservatively. Individual somatosensory training group (ISTG) was differentiated by conservative treatments group (CTG). It include physical therapy and occupational therapy, and to focus somatosensory input. The conservative training group (CTG) received only physical therapy and occupational therapy. First, we compared the before and after comparison result with Mini Mental Status Examination–Korea (MMSE-K), Star Cancellation Test (SCT) and Body Visualization and Space Concepts (BVSC) in two group. And we observed differences in MMSE-K, SCT and BVSC between groups. Measurement tools used Mini Mental Status Examination - Korea (MMSE - K), Star Cancellation Test (SCT) and Body Visualization and Space Concepts (BVSC).

Research tools and procedure: The selected patients were performed to physical therapy and occupational therapy. once a day, and the subjects were individually performed to individual somatosensory training (IST) 20 times a day for 30 minutes, 5 times a week and 4 weeks. The evaluation process was carried out with preevaluation before intervention and post-evaluation after 4 weeks. IST was carried out according to the severity of the patient in connection with damage to postural body schema such as body neglects, left and right discrimination and agnosia. IST process is as follows. IST divided into upper limbs and hands. In hand stage 1, Extrinsic muscle length of the finger was normalized and extrinsic and intrinsic muscles length was appropriately adjusted to stimulate the proprioception of the two muscle groups. In hand step 2, we tried tactile stimulation of the fingertips and palms with tools use of different material properties and object recognition use sensory integration training set, manipulation of objects and application of sensory stimulation training such as object recognition, reaching and grasping. Next in upper limb stage 1, we increased stability for gradually moving the shoulder and upper arm from each other to promote movement of the shoulder complex. In upper limb stage 2, we increase proprioceptive sensation of the muscles around the shoulder such as rotator cuff, deltoid, biceps and triceps. And using the grasping function of the hand, it is connected with the functional activities such as reaching and holding in space.

Statistical analysis: This study used SPSS 12.0 program for Windows. The descriptive statistics were used to investigate general characteristics of the subjects. After confirming the normal distribution of the two groups, an independent t-test was used for the comparison between the two groups, and a paired t-test was conducted to determine the difference between the two groups after treatment. All statistical analyzes were performed at $\alpha = 0.05$ significance level.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

General characteristics of subjects: As shown in Table 1, the 10 males who participated in this study were 2 for 40 ~ 49, 3 for 50 ~ 59, 3 for 60 ~ 69, and 2 for 70 ~ 79. The mean age was 58.3 years. The mean age of ISTG was 59.33 years and the mean age of the conservative treatment group was 56.75 years. The causes of the paralysis and the location of the lesion were 4 cerebral infarction (66.7%), cerebral hemorrhage (33.3%), right middle cerebral artery infarction (2) 1 case, other site infarction 1, and basal ganglionic hemorrhage 2 cases. In the conservative treatment group, right middle cerebral artery infarction 1 (25%), basal infarction 1 (25%) and basal ganglionic hemorrhage 2 (50%). Patients with paralytic type of left hemiplegia were all 8 patients (80%), less than 1 year (20%) were less than 2 years.

Table 1:	General	characteristics	on th	e subjects
----------	---------	-----------------	-------	------------

Variable		ISTG (n=6)	CTG (n=4)	р		
age		59.67±7.52	56.25±14.3	.684		
duration		7.50±3.08	9.25±6.07	.622		
gender	male	6	4			
	female	0	0			
diagnosia	infarction	5	1	.657		
diagnosis	hemorrhage	1	3			
M±SD: mean and standard deviation, ISTG: individual						
somatosensory training group, CTG: conservative						
	tre	atments grou	ıp.			

Changes in body schema before and after treatment in groups

Changes in cognitive function and attention before and after treatment in groups

In the two groups, cognitive function test and MMSE-K pre-test and post-test were increased from 24.83 points to 28.17 points, and conservative treatment group increased from 22.75 points to 24.75 points, respectively. ISTG showed significant difference as shown in Table 2 (p < .05).

Variable	ISTG			CTG					
variable	before	after	t	р		before	After	t	р
MMSE-K	24.83±4.40	28.17±1.94	2.774	.02*		22.75±4.79	24.75±5.56	2.191	.06
SCT	38.83±13.6	47.00±5.55	2.097	.04*		29.75±12.4	26.75±13.4	1.732	.09
BVSC	24.67±3.62	27.00±1.67	2.038	.49		23.25±2.87	24.00±2.16	0.323	.09
M±SD: mean and standard deviation, *: p<.05, MMSE-K: mental status examination-korean version. SCT: star									
cancellation test. BVSC: body visualization and space concepts, ISTG: individual somatosensory training group,									
		CTC	d: conserva	ative tro	ea	tments group.			

Table 2: Changes for attention, spatial orientation, and body orientation in groups

Changes in spatial perception before and after treatment in groups: In the two groups, the somatosensory training group was improved from 69.35% to 83.93% in the SCT, while the CTG showed a decrease from 53.13% to 47.77% in the sensory group and statistically significant difference in ISTG as shown in Table 2 (p <.05).

Changes in body position perception before and after treatment in group

Table 3: Changes for attention, spatial orientationand body orientation between groups

Variable	ISTG	CTG	t	р
MMSE-K	3.3333	2.0000	0.883	.202
SCT	14.5833	-5.3571	2.620	.018*
BVSC	2.3333	0.7500	1.212	.132

M±SD: mean and standard deviation *: p<.05, MMSE-K: mental status examination-korean version. SCT: star cancellation test. BVSC: body visualization and space concepts, ISTG: individual somatosensory training group, CTG: conservative treatments group.

In the BVSC, which was performed before and after the recognition of the body position, the ISTG improved from 24.67 to 27.00, and the CTG group improved from 23.25 to 24.00, but no statistically significant difference was observed (p>.05) (Table 3). And in the BVSC of the two groups, ISTG increased from 24.67 to 27.00 and CTG increased from 23.25 to 24.00, but there was no statistically significant difference as shown in Table 2 (p>.05).

Difference of body cognition between two treatment groups after intervention: After the intervention, MMSE-K was improved to 3.33 points in the sensory group and 2.00 points in CTG, and there was no statistically significant difference in ISTG and CTG. SCT decreased 14.58% in ISTG and 5.36% in the CTG (p < .05). Although BVSC increased 0.75 points in CTG at 2.33 points in ISTG, there was no statistically significant difference as shown in Table 3 (p > .05).

DISCUSSION

Various sensory functions as well as visual perception are used to effectively postural control against gravity acting as an external environment. The main senses involved in postural control are the vestibular organ, visual and somatosensory roles⁶. But somatosensory input such as tactile and proprioceptive, contributes to cognize vertical orientation and controlling each part of the body in space 7. The body schema is defined as the ability to organize such sensory information and to maintain the body in an upright posture against gravity⁸. Thus, posture control is achieved through interaction between external factors, gravity, biomechanical characteristics of the body, and physiology in body^{9,10}. Sensory input such as visual, vestibular, proprioceptive, Contributes to recognizing and controlling each part of the body in space. And postural body schema provides an internal representation of body geometry, the body dynamics and the body orientation with respect verticality9. It is believed to be the basis for all motions. And disturbance in body schema can include asomatognosia, anosognosia, unilateral body neglect, impaired right and left discrimination and finger agnosia. Therefore, it can be said that the posture control is formed based on the internal representation through the interaction with the perception of external information and the cognitive function. Patients with hemiplegic stroke after stroke have impaired sensory, muscular, cognitive, and sensory impairments and in particular, lowering of body cognition during time and space has difficulties in postural control and functional activities¹¹. The purpose of this study was to investigate the difference of postural body schema compared applying individual somatosensory training 5 times a week for 4 weeks after physical therapy and occupational therapy to improve postural body schema of stroke patients. In SCT, there was no difference in the conservative treatment group before and after the treatment but there was a difference in the individual somatosensory training group. It is thought that spatial awareness is increased by providing specific opportunity to recognize the left and right discrimination and left neglect through IST. IST according to degree of sensory impairment of the patient may have helped to improve spatial awareness. IST of the hemiplegic patients is considered to be a body oriented approach based on the subjects, and the higher the efficiency of the gradual sensory feedback is likely to be positive for the body recognition, and this kind of approach may have helped to increase the concentration of the patient. An individual approach to the sensory input method may help improve cognitive function such as concentration by making interaction between perception and cognitive function more efficient¹². In addition, body position recognition is generally known to be involved in the inferior parietal lobe. In particular, the damage of the left parietal lobe may have a problem of lack of body schema and the difficulty to recognize the body part or the body part of the other person.

However, previous studies suggest that backward damage to the frontal lobe, parietal lobe, temporal lobe, basal ganglia, thalamus, and internal capsules can cause problems with body cognition¹³. In a study of stroke patients with basal ganglia lesions, cognitive function in stroke patients with basal ganglia lesions was reported to be significantly reduced in all areas, particularly in patients with basal ganglia impairment of executive functions associated with frontal lobes¹⁴. In addition to damage to the parietal lobe, damage to the basal ganglia and thalamus can also cause problems with sensory input, perception, and cognitive impairment. The basal ganglia and thalamus are the pathways through which movement and sensory nerves connect the cerebral cortex and cerebral cortical structures. If the primary lesion develops there, various sensory input and perceptual impairments may occur in stroke patients¹³. The subjects of this study were also all patients with left hemiplegia, hemiplegia due to infarction of middle cerebral artery, infarction and hemorrhage of basal ganglia. These lesions may have different sensory input, sensory and cognitive functions than the right parietal lobe lesion,

which directly affects the body location. Therefore, this study suggests that appropriate individual sensory approach should be required by grasping the difference of the lesion causing impairment of body cognition and the relationship between each individual's sensory ability and function performance. It is difficult to consider various lesion areas and lesion range in patients with brain damage when selecting patients. It was difficult to generalize the results of the study because the conditions for selecting the subjects were selected as 10 male. There are many variables that affect the posture control so there are limitations in explaining the results of the study

CONCLUSION

In this study, 10 patients were divided into two groups as SIG and CVG. Somatosensory individual approach was given to the SIG and conservative treatment was given to the CVG. In SIG, there was significantly improved MMSE-K, SCT (p<.05). Also, there was significantly differences in AT and SCT between groups (p<.05). Therefore the somatosensory individual approach is influenced for improving of the attention and spatial orientation relative with postural body schema

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Kyung Hee University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: Nill

REFERENCES

- Teasell R, An Evidence-Based Review of Stroke Rehabilitation. Topics in Stroke Rehabilitation, 2003, pp. 29-58.
- Driver J, Perceptual Awareness and its Loss in Unilateral Neglect and Extinction, Cognition, 2001, 79 (1-2), pp. 39.
- Shumway-Cook A, Woollacott, M A, Motor Control Translating Research into Clinical Practice 3rd edn, lippincott William & wilkins, 2007
- Zoltan B, Vision, Preception and Cognition: A Manual for the Evaluation and Treatment of the Neurologically Impaired Adult. 3rd edn, Slack, Thorofare, 1996.

- Hofgren C, Recovery after Stroke: Cognition, ADL Function and Return to Work, Acta neurologica Scandinavica, 2007, 115 (2), pp. 73.
- Shumway-Cook A, Gruber W, Baldwin M, Liao S, The Effect of Multidimensional Exercises on Balance, Mobility, and Fall Risk in Community-Dwelling Older Adults, Physical Therapy, 1997, 77 (1), pp. 46–57
- Cheng P T, Wu S H, Liau, M Y, Wong A M K, Tang F T, Symmetrical Body Weight Distribution Training in Stroke Patients and Its Effect on Fall Prevention. Archives of Physical Medicine and Rehabilitation, 2001, 82, pp. 1650-1654.
- Burfinkel V S, The Mechanisms of Postural Regulation in Man. Soviet Scientific Reviews. Physics in Medicine & Biology, 1994, 7, pp. 59-89.
- Massion J. Postural Control System. Laboratory of Neurobiology and Movement, CNRS, Marseille, France. Current Opinion in Neurobiology, 1994.
 4, pp. 877-887.

- Geurts A C, de Haart M, van Nes I J, Duysens J, A Review of Standing Balance Recovery from Stroke. Gait Posture, 2005, 22, pp. 267–281.
- Carey L M, Somatosensory Loss after Stroke. Critical Reviews in Physical and Rehabilitation Medicine, 1995, 7, pp. 51–91.
- Shumway-Cook A, Horak, F B, Vestibular Rehabilitation: An Exercise Approach to Managing Symptoms of Vestibular Dysfunction. Semin Hearing, 1989, 10, pp. 196-205
- Haines I, Duane E, Haines I, Duane E, Fundamental Neuroscience for Basic and Clinical Applications. 3rd edn. Philadelphia, Churchill Livingstone, 2006.
- 14. Schwoebel J, Buxbaum L J, Coslett, H B, Representations of the Human Body in the Production and Limitation of Complex Movements, Cognitive Neuropsychology, 2004, 21 (2/3/4), pp. 285-298
- 15. Gillen G, Stroke Rehabilitation: A Function-Based Approach", 4rd edn St. Louis, Elsevier, 2016.

Study on Change of Muscle Tone and Stiffness According to Upper Trapezius Mild Pain tf Young Adults

Jaehyun Kim¹, Inhyouk Hyong¹

¹Department of Physical Therapy, Shinsung University, Daehak-ro 1, Jeongmi-myeon, Dangjin-si, Chungchengnam-do, Republic of Korea

ABSTRACT

The purpose of this study was to compare the muscle tone of younger adults with mild pain in upper trapezius muscleThe subjects were composed of 90 young college students (M =26, F =64) with mild or no pain in upper trapezius. The degree of mild pain was divided into four groups of 10 point visual analog scale (VAS) 0, 1, 2, and 3 to compare muscle tone and stiffness. The subjects were measured pain (VAS), muscle tone, and stiffness of the trapezius in resting supine position. Statistical analysis was performed using one way ANOVA, correlation, and regression analysis on SPSS 24.0 version. There were statistically significant difference between groups in muscle tone and stiffness of trapezius (p<0.05). In the post hoc analysis, there was a difference between the VAS 3 group and the other groups. Correlation studies showed a correlation between pain, muscle tone and stiffness. The results of the regression analysis showed that the higher the pain and stiffness, the greater the muscle tone. Therefore, the difference in muscle tone due to pain was found in VAS 3 or higher and showed a strong relationship with muscle stiffness. In the future, the relationship between more severe pain and muscle tone will be needed.

Keywords: Visual analog scale(VAS), Muscle tone, Stiffness, Myotonometer, Upper trapezius

INTRODUCTION

Trapezius myalgia is a common musculoskeletal disorder, characterized by pain, stiffness and tightness of the upper trapezius muscle. It is often work-related and results from prolonged static and repetitive work tasks¹. Even with low-level trapezius muscle activity, it may be a risk of neck pain if the periods is longer². Use of a smartphone for a long time is also included here, which can cause changes in cervical and lumbar posture and also in the inherent proprioceptors of the cervical spine³. And, postural abnormalities can cause more pain in the neck⁴, for these reasons, chronic nontraumatic neck pain were shown to have a more forward head posture than matched pain-free participants⁵. These chronic pain leads to changes in the muscle tone of the shoulders and trunk muscles⁶. Increasing stiffness in the upper trapezius muscle may contribute to imbalance of scapular motion, and result in shoulder and neck discomfort during shoulder flexion⁷.

Recent studies used the MyotonPRO, which has been tested for reliability, to measure muscle tone^{1,8}, this device is a feasible tool to quantify upper trapezius stiffness as

well as changes in muscle stiffness⁷. Despite the high reliability, however, Lo et al.⁸ suggested that the results should be interpreted with caution because the varying level of consistency between different muscles as well as between different parameters within a muscle varies.

Most of pain are measured by visual analog scale(VAS). VAS are commonly used to measure the intensity of pain, and their validity and reliability have been reported⁹. In order to investigate various changes of VAS and muscle, the relationship between VAS and EMG activity was studied⁶ and VAS and pressure pain threshold (PPT) were studied¹⁰, but research on the relationship between VAS and muscle tone is rare. Therefore, in this study, we investigate to compare the muscle tone of younger adults with or without pain in upper trapezius muscle.

METHOD

Subjects: The subjects were college students from Shinsung University in Dangjin, Chungnam, South Korea. The subjects were 90 young college students (M = 26, F = 64). Among the study subjects were either orthopedic disease or upper trapezius with pain greater than or equal to VAS 4 were excluded. Also excluded are subjects taking physical therapy or medication due to neck or shoulder pain. The subjects of the study were asked to explain and consent to the protection of personal information, to explain the experimental method, purpose, and safety issues and agreed in writing to participate voluntarily. This study adheres to the Helsinki Declaration of Medical Research Ethics.

Intervention: The subjects used the 10 point visual analogue scale(VAS) as one of the commonly used pain assessment scales clinically in order to measure the degree of trapezius pain, and divided into four groups VAS 0, VAS 1, VAS 2, and VAS 3.

And we used the myotonometer to measure the muscle tone and stiffness of the upper trapezius by group. The measurement posture was made as comfortable as possible in the supine position.

Measurement of the muscle tone and stiffness: For this study, MyotonPRO(MyotonAS, Estonia) was used as a myotonometer(Fig. 1). The myotonometer consists of a main body with a measurement probe, and that is to measure the muscle tone for in vivo non-invasive measurement of soft biological tissues. MyotonPRO was based on exerting a damped mechanical oscillation of soft biological tissue by using and exterior, light, quick-release mechanical impulse under constant preload. The measurable parameters were state of tone and stiffness. The muscle tone were measured by natural oscillation frequency(Hz) and the stiffness(N/m) were measured by logarithmic decrement of natural oscillation. The interrater and intrarater reliability test of the measurement was referred to as over the r=.97¹¹.

To measure the muscle tone and stiffness of upper trapezius, subjects is in a comfortable supine posture, and a mark was placed on the highest muscle belly of the upper trapezius on preference side. And the probe of myotonometer was placed vertically (Fig. 2). The average value of three trials was used as data.



Figure 1: Myoton PRO (MyotonAS, Estonia)



Figure 2: muscle tone and stiffness measurement posture

Statistical processing: A statistical analysis was performed using one way ANOVA for the mean comparison between groups. Correlation analysis was performed to analyze the correlation between variables. Multiple regression analysis was performed to analyze the effect of each variable on the muscle tone on SPSS 24.0 version. Statistical significance was 0.05.

RESULTS

Subject characteristics: Of the 90 subjects, 26 were male and 64 were female. The average age of subjects was 20.83 ± 1.12 years, the average height was 164.72 ± 8.16 cm, and the average weight was 61.94 ± 13.25 kg. There were 45 subjects with VAS 0 in the category of pain, 12 subjects with VAS 1, 25 subjects with VAS 2, and 8 subjects with VAS 3 (table 1).

groups	VAS 0(n=45)	VAS 1(n=12)	VAS 2(n=25)	VAS 3(n=8)	total(N=90)
age(years)	20.69±1.10	21.17±0.93	20.96±1.24	20.75±1.17	20.83±1.12
height(cm)	167.07±8.72	165.08±8.55	161.00±5.50	162.63±7.82	164.72±8.16
weight(kg)	64.11±14.15	65.50±16.42	59.00±9.85	53.63±7.44	61.94±13.25

Table 1: General characteristics of the subjects (N=90)

Comparison of the upper trapezius muscle tone and stiffness according to pain: The muscle tone and stiffness of the upper trapezius were compared with the VAS 0, VAS 1, VAS 2, and VAS 3 groups. There was a statistically significant difference both muscle tone and stiffness between groups(p<0.05). In the post hoc analysis, VAS 3 group differ from other groups(Table 2).

groups	VAS 0(n=45)	VAS 1(n=12)	VAS 2(n=25)	VAS 3(n=8)	F
muscle tone (Hz)	12.18±0.87	11.90±0.75	12.08 ± 1.01	$13.63 \pm 0.96^{\dagger}$	7.122*
stiffness(N/m)	170.56±28.45	161.67±16.59	160.48±20.72	191.50±25.74 [†]	3.525*

 Table 2: Comparison of the upper trapezius muscle tone and stiffness between groups (N=90)

M±SD

*:p<0.05

†: difference in VAS 0, VAS 1, and VAS 2

Correlation analysis between pain, muscle tone and stiffness: As a result of analyzed the correlation between pain, muscle tone, and stiffness of the upper trapezius, there was a strong positive correlation between muscle tone and stiffness(correlation coefficient=0.776, p<0.05), And there was a weak positive correlation between muscle tone and mild pain(correlation coefficient=0.219, p<0.05), and there was no correlation between mild pain and stiffness(correlation coefficient=0.219, p<0.05), and there was no correlation between mild pain and stiffness(correlation coefficient=0.219, p<0.05). Table 3 and Figure 4 show the correlation and scatter plot of each variables.

Table 3: Correlation analysis between pain, muscle tone and stiffness (N=90)

		muscle tone	pain(VAS)	stiffness
Pearson	musalatana	1.000	0.219	0.776
P-value	muscle tone		0.019*	0.000^{*}
		0.219	1.000	0.030
	pain(VAS)	0.019*		0.389
	atifusasa	0.776	0.030	1.000
	sunness	0.000^{*}	0.389	

*:p<0.05



Figure 4 : Scatter plots of muscle tone and pain(VAS), and stiffness (N=90)

Regression analysis of the effect of pain and stiffness on muscle tone: Multiple regression of muscle tone with pain and stiffness of the upper trapezius revealed that an increase in muscle tone resulted in an increase pain and stiffness(p<0.05)(Table 4).

		Unstandardiz	ed Coefficients		
Model		B Std. Error		t	Sig.
1	(Constant)	7.108	0.421	16.878	0.000
	stiffness	0.029	0.002	11.984	0.000
	VAS	0.182	0.060	3.052	0.003

 Table 4: Coefficients in regression analysis of the effect of pain and stiffness on muscle tone of the upper trapezius (N=90)

dependent variable: muscle tone adjusted R square: 0.633

DISCUSSION

Musculoskeletal pain conditions including myofacial pain syndrome are some of the most important chronic problems that arise in clinical practice¹². This study began with questions about how young college students in their 20s usually have neck and shoulder pain, and selected the upper trapezius muscle, which frequently complained myalgia and was relatively easy to measure¹³. Even with low-levels muscle activity of trapezius, a longer period can be a risk of neck pain. Østensvik et al.² was that lowlevel trapezius muscle activity in periods longer than 8 min may constitute a risk for neck pain. And Ahlgren¹⁴ suggested that the pain was found to be transient and the pain ratings decreased to pre-test level within 24h. Our study was based on the fact that the students in their twenties were exposed to the use environment of various smart devices, Unexpectedly, only about 50% had trapezius pain, this is not because of long-term use of high-intensity muscles, and probably because of the young age group.

VAS was used to measure the degree of pain. VAS has been used extensively in research and many researchers have adopted millimeter precision to measure acute and chronic pain intensity¹⁵. VAS score is interpreted marking 1/4, 1/2, 3/4 positions on a VAS, corresponding to mild (25 mm), moderate (50 mm), and severe (75 mm), Mckechnie and Brodie⁹ are influenced by the same factors that affect the error of the visual bisector, and should be distinguished between left-handed and righthanded for more accurate measurements. In this study, a 10-point scale was used without the use of millimeter accuracy, as it was intended to measure changes due to pain intervention. Sharma et al.¹³ was the result of a survey average of 3.5 points to 15 subjects in the VAS score in the upper trapezius, but this study, the mean value of the remaining 45 patients, excluding 45 patients with a VAS value of 0, was 2 because the pain was so severe that normal conditions were measured except for subjects receiving other therapeutic interventions.

For this study, MyotonPRO (MyotonAS, Estonia) was used as a myotonometer. MyotonPRO had very high within-day and high between-day reliability¹³. Because of this high reliability, many recent studies related to the measurement of muscle tone use this device. It is used to measure the degree of spasticity in patients with neurological disorders such as stroke¹⁶, as well as measuring the degree of muscle stiffness of subjects with myalgia¹⁷. Waling et al.¹⁰ showed as no correlation between VAS ratings and pressure pain thresholds(PPTs) of trapezius myalgia was found, the results indicate that the instruments measure different characteristics of pain. This result is the same as the results of this study, in which the degree of pain is not related to muscle stiffness. However, it is in contrast to our study that there was a correlation between muscle tone and pain. In addition, in this study, it was found that the natural oscillation frequency of muscles in mild and over pain was increased the difference of muscle tension in VAS 3 and above.

CONCLUSION

This study was to compare the muscle strength of younger adults with mild pain in upper trapezius muscle. Therefore, the difference in muscle tone due to pain was found in VAS 3 or higher and showed a strong relationship with muscle stiffness. In the future, the relationship between more severe pain and muscle tone will be needed.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Shinsung University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- De Meulemeester K, Calders P, De Pauw R, Grymonpon I, Govaerts A, Cagnie B, Review article: Morphological and physiological differences in the upper trapezius muscle in patients with work-related trapezius myalgia compared to healthy controls: A systematic review. Musculoskeletal Science And Practice, 2017, 29, pp. 43-51.
- Ostensvik T, Veiersted K, Nilsen P, Association between numbers of long periods with sustained low-level trapezius muscle activity and neck pain. Ergonomics, 2009, 52(12), pp. 1556-1567.
- 3. Kim Y G, Kang M H, Kim J W, Jang J H, Oh J S, Influence of the duration of smartphone usage on flexion angles of the cervical and lumbar spine and on reposition error in the cervical spine. Korean Academy Of University Trained Physical Therapy, 2013, 20(1), pp. 10-17..
- 4. Yip C, Chiu T, Poon A, The relationship between head posture and severity and disability of patients with neck pain. Manual Therapy, 2008, 13(2), pp. 148-154.
- Silva A, Punt T, Sharples P, Vilas-Boas J, Johnson M, Original article: Head Posture and Neck Pain of Chronic Nontraumatic Origin: A Comparison Between Patients and Pain-Free Persons. Archives Of Physical Medicine And Rehabilitation, 2009, 90, pp. 669-674.
- 6. Hye Mi J, Yoo Rim C, Soon Hee K, et al., Influences of Chronic Shoulder Pain on Muscle Tone Changes in Trunk Muscles. Journal Of International Academy Of Physical Therapy Research, 2013, 4(1), pp. 510-515.
- Liu C, Feng Y, Zhang H, Li Y, Zhu Y, Zhang Z, Assessing the viscoelastic properties of upper trapezius muscle: Intra- and inter-tester reliability and the effect of shoulder elevation. Journal Of Electromyography And Kinesiology, 2017.
- 8. Lo W, Zhao J, Li L, Mao Y, Huang D, Relative and Absolute Interrater Reliabilities of a Hand-Held Myotonometer to Quantify Mechanical Muscle Properties in Patients with Acute Stroke in an

Inpatient Ward. Biomed Research International, 2017, pp. 1-12

- McKechnie J, Brodie E, Hand and hand preferences in use of a visual analogue scale. Perceptual & Motor Skills, 2008, 107(3), pp. 643-660.
- Waling K, Sundelin G, Nilsson L, Järvholm B, A comparison of variability of pain ratings and pain thresholds in women with trapezius myalgia. Advances In Physiotherapy, 2001, 3(4), pp. 163-168.
- Viir R, Laiho K, Kramarenko J, Mikkelsson M, Repeatability of trapezius muscle Tone assessment by a myometric method. Journal of Mechanics in Medicine & Biology, 2006, 6(2), pp. 215-228.
- Lavelle E, Lavelle W, Smith H, Myofascial Pain Trigger Points. Perioperative Nursing Clinics, 2009, 4(Pain, Analgesia and Anesthesia), pp. 353-361
- Aird L, Samuel D, Stokes M, Quadriceps muscle tone, elasticity and stiffness in older males: Reliability and symmetry using the MyotonPRO. Archives Of Gerontology And Geriatrics, 2012, 55, pp. e31-e39.
- Ahlgren C, Exercise-induced pain in women with trapezius myalgia. Advances in Physiotherapy, 2004, 6(1), pp. 20-28.
- 15. Usichenko T, Edinger H, Lehmann C, et al., Millimetre wave therapy for pain relief after total knee arthroplasty: A randomised controlled trial. European Journal Of Pain, 2008, 12, pp. 617-623
- 16. Chuang L, Lin K, Wang L, et al., Original article: Relative and Absolute Reliabilities of the Myotonometric Measurements of Hemiparetic Arms in Patients With Stroke. Archives Of Physical Medicine And Rehabilitation, 2013, 94, pp. 459-466
- 17. Sei Youn P, Sang Bin L, Jung Hyun C, Kyung Ok M, Soon Hee K, Effects of Maitland Orthopedic Manipulative Physiotherapy and Stretching applied to Cervical Vertebra on Pain, Range of Motion, and Muscle Tone of Adults with Forward Neck posture. Journal Of International Academy Of Physical Therapy Research, 2016, 7(1), pp. 925-932.

Effects of Expressive Writing on Emotional Intelligence of Nursing Students

Hee-Sook Sim¹, Sung-Yun Ahn¹

¹Dept. of Nursing Science, Pai Chai University, Korea

ABSTRACT

The purpose of this study is to investigate whether emotional intelligence and related variables are enhanced by expressive writing activities after mental theme film appreciation and reading tasks among nursing students. This study applied an experimental, single group pre-post design. Before implementing the expressive writing activity, general characteristics, emotional intelligence, mental health, and mental illness attitudes were measured. After the experimental treatment, emotional intelligence, mental health, and mental in D city. After conducting the expressive writing activity with 41 students, data from 41 subjects (100.0%) were analyzed. The general characteristics of the subjects were as follows: 37 subjects were less than 21 years old (90.2%), 4 were more than 22 years old (9.8%), and 38 were female (92.7%). After the expressive writing activity, significant improvement was found in emotional intelligence (t = -2.26, p = .029) and the authoritarianism of mental illness attitudes (t = - 2.07, p = .045). In conclusion, the findings suggest that developing a program that contains a variety of expressive writing activities, which can foster emotional intelligence, is recommended for nursing students.

Keywords: Expressive writing, Emotional intelligence, mental health, Mental illness attitudes, Nursing students

INTRODUCTION

The necessity of this research: With the imminent fourth industrial revolution and an era of artificial intelligence (AI) threatening the human race, the field of education is in need of a new perspective, particularly one that emerges from the simple knowledge-learning methodone in which AI excels-and stresses the learning and improvement of emotional intelligence¹. Emotional intelligence is a type of social intelligence that refers to the ability to adjust thinking and behavior by detecting one's own emotions and those of others as well as through an ability to use information that helps distinguish different emotions². The concept of intelligence in the modern era is generally accepted to be multidimensional and not bound to mere intellectual abilities; human intelligence is understood to comprise seven different dimensions: bodily-kinesthetic, interpersonal, intrapersonal, verballinguistic, logical-mathematical, musical-rhythmic and harmonic, and visual-spatial³. This multidimensional quality is what distinguishes human intelligence from AI, which is relatively simple and is focused on the intellectual dimension. In particular, interpersonal intelligence-recognition of others' emotions-and intrapersonal intelligence—recognition of one's own emotions—suggested by Gardner³ are in line with emotional intelligence, which refers to the ability to sensitively recognize others' emotions while controlling one's own emotions and impulses to prevent worries from hampering one's ability to think⁴.

According to previous studies, emotional intelligence is associated with mental health^{5,6,7,8,9}, psychological happiness¹⁰, and conflict resolution style¹¹. As a method of promoting emotional intelligence by improving emotional capacity, Moon¹² investigated an emotional intelligence developing program for children that comprises contents on the recognition, expression, adjustment, and use of emotions. Moon¹² suggested the need for emotional intelligence programs tailored to the specific developmental stage of the participants. When these implications are applied to programs for nursing students, expressive writing activities after watching a movie or reading a book may be a good alternative. Humans have expressed emotion through writing throughout history; particularly, expressive writing refers to repeated writing about deep thoughts and emotions about a stressful incident¹³. According to a study on college students by Penne baker and Beall¹⁴, an expressive writing group visited a physician for an illness 43% less frequently than a non-expressive writing group. In other words, college students who engaged in expressive writing for four days experienced higher health benefits and emotional stability by expressing their deep emotions through writing. It has been reported that expressive writing not only has health benefits^{15,16} but also facilitates social stability as well as helping individuals become better talkers, listeners, and friends to others¹⁷. However, whereas many studies have investigated the impact of writing on emotion in high school students¹⁸, there is a paucity of studies examining the impact of expressive writing on emotional intelligence; in fact, Ha's study¹⁹ on elementary school students is the only study investigating the topic.

This study aimed to promote nursing students to emerge from simple learning of knowledge and expand their perception and gain deeper insights by indirectly experiencing psychiatric incidents through a related movie or book and expressing their thoughts and emotions through expressive writing. That is, nursing students had an opportunity to deeply experience psychiatric nursing knowledge they had learned in the Psychiatric and Mental Health Nursing course through a movie or book and were given an expressive writing task about the experience. Through such an activity, this study sought to identify the effects of expressive writing on students' attitudes toward patients with mental illnesses as well as on their own mental health and emotional intelligence. Thus, this study investigated whether expressive writing activity after watching a movie or reading a book about psychiatric nursing improves nursing students' emotional intelligence, mental health, and attitudes toward patients with mental illnesses and to examine the correlations among them.

Purpose of this study: The purpose of this study is to investigate whether emotional intelligence and related variables are enhanced by expressive writing activities after watching a movie or reading a book with a psychiatric theme among nursing students. The detailed purposes were as follows.

- 1. Identify the general characteristics of the participants.
- 2. Identify the correlations among emotional intelligence, mental health, and mental illness attitudes of the participants.

3. Investigate the effects of expressive writing activities after watching a movie or reading a book with a psychiatric theme on emotional intelligence, mental health, and mental illness attitudes of the participants.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

Study design: This study applied an experimental, single-group pre-post design.

Before implementing the expressive writing activity, general characteristics, emotional intelligence, mental health, and mental illness attitudes were measured. After the experimental treatment, emotional intelligence, mental health, and mental illness attitudes were measured again [Table 1].

Table 1: Research design

Group	Pretest	Treatment	Posttest
Experimental group	Ye1	Х	Ye2

Participants: The participants were 41 fourth-grade nursing students in D city. The sample size was calculated using G*Power $3.1.9.2^{20}$. For a t-test, an effect size of .5, a significance level of .05, and a test power of .80, the recommended number of participants was 27. After conducting the expressive writing activity with 41 students, data from 41 participants (100.0%) were analyzed.

Instruments

- Emotional intelligence was measured using a 20item questionnaire from the checklist by Moon²¹. This tool is a self-reporting test on situation-based performance developed for adults and consists of emotional perception, emotional expression, empathy, emotional regulation, and emotional utilization. For all questions, one option should be chosen out of 4. Each option has different points assigned from 0, 5, 10, and 20 points, and each question has a different scoring criterion. A higher total score is better. A score of 204 is considered to be low, 205~264 to be moderate, 265~309 to be high, and 310 or higher to be very high.
- 2. Mental health was measured using 60 questions from the General Health Questionnaire (GHQ) developed by Goldberg and Hillier²² for

discrimination and early detection of mental illnesses in normal adults. The inventory questions respondents on how their psychological state had changed over the last 2 to 3 weeks compared to the normal state to detect the problems in their current state. It originally consisted of 60 questions, but our study applied the simplified version of 12 questions translated by Park et al.²³. The GHQ-12 has a structure consisting of 2 factors, "depression and anxiety" and "social dysfunction." A higher score means stronger psychological distress. In this study, a Likert scale was applied to test the factor structure of the GHQ-12, and the affirmative questions (questions 1,3,4,7, and 12) were inversely scored. In a study by Picardi et al.²⁴, the test-retest reliability of a one-week interval was 0.72, and Cronbach's a was .88. Cronbach's α in this study was .76.

3. Mental illness attitudes were measured using 40 questions from the Community Attitudes toward the Mentally Ill (CAMI) inventory developed by Taylor and Dear.²⁵ The CAMI comprises four domains-authoritarianism, benevolence, social restrictiveness, and community mental health ideology—with 10 items for each domain. Authoritarianism refers to an authoritative attitude, insisting that mentally ill patients must be strictly restricted in terms of interpersonal relationships and other social activities because they are inferior and are different from normal people. Benevolence represents a compassionate view that mentally ill patients should be treated in a humane and accepting manner. Social restrictiveness represents an attitude that mentally ill patients should be socially restricted even after discharge because they pose a threat to their family and society. Community mental health ideology represents an attitude that mentally ill patients should dwell among normal people in communities and that communities are responsible for taking on therapeutic roles of providing mental health services. For each subscale, there are five positively worded items and five negatively worded items with each item rated on a five-point scale. A higher score is more positive for authoritarianism and social restrictiveness items, and a lower score is more positive for benevolence and community mental

health ideology items. The reliability of the CAMI scale was .68 for authoritarianism, .76 for benevolence, .80 for social restrictiveness, and .88 for community health ideology at the time of the development²⁵ and .73 for authoritarianism, .69 for benevolence, .72 for social restrictiveness, and .75 for community health ideology in this study.

Experimental treatment: This program consisted of two expressive writing tasks assigned during the Psychiatric and Mental Health Nursing course (3 units/3 hours), which is a required major course taken in the first semester of the third year, and the program was administered in the following four stages. In the first stage (introduction), the professor explained the purpose of the program and provided task details. In the second stage (first activity), students freely selected a movie about psychiatric nursing, watched it, and engaged in expressive writing based on their own experience. In the third stage (second activity), students freely selected a book about psychiatric nursing, perused it to gain knowledge about this topic, and engaged in expressive writing based on their own experience. In the fourth stage (integration), students organized the things learned and their thoughts that they had written in the expressive writing activity through speaking and integrated them into a writing task for submission.

The specific instructions for expressive writing were provided in reference to the method suggested by Penne baker²⁶. The two types of writing activities, one after watching a movie and one after reading a book, were performed in a two-week interval. Penne baker²⁶ suggested writing activities to be performed for three or four consecutive days, but, because there is a report that writing once a week for four consecutive weeks may be better²⁷, this study applied the latter method (once a week for four seeks). In other words, students were instructed to write after watching a movie once a week for two weeks and after reading a book once a week for two weeks, totaling to four writing activities in four weeks. The duration of each writing activity was set to 15–20 minutes in one day. Both hand writing and typing on the computer were accepted as the two methods were found to have no significant difference²⁸.

The preliminary survey was administered in the introduction stage on March 3, 2016, the first day of the course. Writing activities were performed for four weeks in April, and the post-experimental survey was administered in the integration stage on May 4, the last day of the course [Table 2].
	Progressive Step	Guided Content	Remarks
Introduction		Goal guidance Motivating the task	pretest
Watching a psychiatric theme film		Watching with attention to the theme	
Activity I	Expressive writing	Reflective writing based on your own experience	
A ativity 2	Reading a psychiatric theme book	Reading with interest in the theme-related knowledge	
Activity 2	Expressive writing	Reflective writing based on your own experience	
Integration		Checking your feelings and learned points Submitting an assignment	posttest

Table 2: Expressive writing program

Ethical consideration: The aim and procedure of the research and the guarantee of anonymity were explained to the participants, and they were informed about their freedom to withdraw their participation at any point in the research without any disadvantage.

Analysis: The data collected in the present study were analyzed using SPSS 22.0.

- 1. The general characteristics of the participants were analyzed using descriptive statistics.
- 2. The correlation variables of the participants were analyzed using Pearson's Correlation Coefficient.
- 3. The effects of expressive writing activities after watching a movie or reading a book based on a psychiatric theme on variables between pretest and posttest of the participants were analyzed using paired t-tests.

RESULTS

General characteristics of the participants: The general characteristics of the participants were as follows: 37 participants were younger than 21 years old (90.2%), 4 were older than 22 years old (9.8%), and 38 were female (92.7%) [Table 3].

Table 3: General characteristics (n = 41)

Characteristics	Categories	N(%)	Mean(SD)
Candan	Male	3(7.3)	
Gender	Female	387(92.7)	

Conted...

	≤20	17(41.5)	20.09
Age (years)	21-22	21(51.2)	(1.005)
	23≥	3(7.3)	(1.005)
	None	26(63,4)	
Paligion	Protestant	8(19.5)	
Kengion	Catholic	4(9.8)	
	Others	3(7.3)	
	Admission grade	5(12.2)	
	Nearby suggestions	10(24.4)	
admission	Service sprit	2(4.9)	
	Aptitude	9(22.0)	
	Employment	13(31.7)	
	Etc.	2(4.9)	
	Very unsatisfied	0(0.0)	
Satisfaction in	Unsatisfied	2(4.9)	
Satisfaction in	Usually	18(43.9)	3.49(.637)
major	Satisfied	20(48.8)	
	Very Satisfied	1(2.4)	
Whether you	I don't want to	4(9.8)	
want to work in	I hope	12(29.3)	
psychiatry	I don't know	25(61.0)	

Correlations of variables: Nursing students' emotional intelligence was significantly correlated with mental health (r = -.32, p = .043) and the social restrictiveness of mental illness attitudes (r = .58, p = .000) [Table 4].

Fable 4:	Correlation	among	variables	(n =	41)
----------	-------------	-------	-----------	------	-----

Variables	1)r(p)	2)r(p)	3)r(p)	4)r(p)	5)r(p)	6)r(p)
Emotional intelligence ¹⁾	1					
Mental health ²⁾	32(.043)*	1				

CAM	A ³⁾	.26(.101)	.00(.998)	1			
	B ⁴⁾	02(.926)	02(.891)	61(.000)	1		
CAMI	S ⁵⁾	.58(.000)**	16(.317)	.58(.000)**	50(.001)**	1	
	C ⁶⁾	28(.080)	.07(.662)	39(.012)**	.51(.001)**	70(.000)**	1

Conted...

*p < .05, ** p < .001

CAMI = Community Attitudes toward the Mentally Ill,

A = Authoritarianism, B = Benevolence, S = Social restrictiveness, C = Community mental health ideology

Differences of variables between pretest and posttest: After the expressive writing activity, significant improvement was found in emotional intelligence (t = -2.26, p = .029) and the authoritarianism of mental illness attitudes (t = -2.07, p = .045) [Table 5].

Variables M(SD)		Pretest	Pretest Posttest Difference		- t(p)	
		M(SD) M(SD)				
Emotion	nal Intelligence	203.3(56.29)	219.8(61.40)	-16.46(46.61)	-2.26(.029)	
Mei	ntal Health	23.6(5.89)	23.5(5.94)	0.73(0.47)	1.00(.323)	
	А	37.1(4.00)	38.3(4.45)	-1.29(4.00)	-2.07(.045)	
CAMI	В	22.4(3.37)	21.6(3.62)	.73(3.54)	1.32(.194)	
CAMI	S	34.4(4.03)	35.4(4.41)	-1.02(3.62)	-1.81(.077)	
	С	25.2(4.29)	24.6(4.98)	.61(4.54)	.86(.395)	

Table 5: Differences of variables between pretest and posttest (n = 41)

CAMI = Community Attitudes toward the Mentally Ill,

A = Authoritarianism, B = Benevolence, S = Social restrictiveness, C = Community mental health ideology

DISCUSSION

This study aimed to investigate whether expressive writing activity after watching a movie or reading a book about psychiatric nursing improves nursing students' emotional intelligence, mental health, and attitudes toward patients with mental illnesses and to examine the correlations among them.

The results showed that emotional intelligence is significantly correlated with social restrictiveness (mental illness attitude). In the GHQ, a mental health scale, a higher score indicates more severe psychological stress; hence, the results indicate that high emotional intelligence is associated with better mental health. According to a stratified random study on 348 high school students in Neka⁸, emotional intelligence is directly related to mental health and is also a predictor of mental health. The correlation between emotional intelligence and mental health was also confirmed in a study on 100 male and 100 female college students⁷. These previous findings are in line with the findings of this study, implying that enhancing emotional intelligence is important to improve students' mental health.

Because a higher score indicates a more positive attitude toward social restrictiveness, the results can be interpreted to suggest that students with higher emotional intelligence have more positive attitudes in terms of social restrictiveness. A previous study on emergency department staff²⁹ found that emotional intelligence is correlated with stigma on mental illness (r = -.514, p < .001) and that it also significantly interacts with familiarity with mental illness ($R^2 = .269$, F[3, 38] = 4.653, p = .007). These findings are in line with the findings of this study, suggesting that enhancing emotional intelligence is important to promote friendly attitude toward mentally ill individuals, particularly toward social restrictiveness.

According to the findings of this study, expressive writing substantially improves nursing students' emotional intelligence and brings about positive changes in their authoritative attitudes toward mentally ill individuals. The result that expressive writing improves emotional intelligence is in line with a previous finding¹⁹. This is also contextually in line with a previous finding that an integrated literature therapy program significantly decreased the psychological signs of depression in college students³⁰. This is presumably because expressive writing helps students to recognize, discern, and understand their own emotions by frankly expressing their thoughts and feelings instead of suppressing them in the fear of others' responses²⁶. Further, emotional intelligence is based on the ability to control emotion and, thus, is fundamentally different from an authoritative attitude, which values maintaining order through dogmatic control or authority³¹. Therefore, the result that expressive writing has positive effects on authoritarianism toward the mentally ill seems natural. This can be partially supported by a previous finding about elementary school students³², which showed that children of parents with controlling child-rearing attitudes had the lowest emotional intelligence.

In conclusion, this study confirmed the usefulness of expressive writing in improving emotional intelligence to some degree, but additional studies with larger samples are needed to substantiate this further as this study had limited generalizability because of a limited sample comprising nursing students in D city.

CONCLUSION

The finding that emotional intelligence—the ability to detect one's own emotions and those of others and adjust thinking and behavior—may correspond with the social restriction of the mentally ill has significant implications. The results of this study emphasize the importance of improving emotional intelligence as part of psychiatric and mental health nursing education for nursing students. However, one weak point of this study is that the study population was conveniently sampled, calling for follow-up studies with randomized designs to generalize findings.

In conclusion, we suggest that an expressive writing program should be developed to improve nursing students' emotional intelligence. This study is meaningful in that it presented a learning method called expressive writing, which helps students to emerge from the traditional simple knowledge learning and gain deep emotional experiences and insights, thereby contributing to improving emotional intelligence in nursing students who will be required to adapt to future hospital environments.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Pai Chai University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- Harari YN. Sapiens: ABrief History of Humankind. Vintage Books Publ.:USA. 2015. http://www. yes24.com/24/goods/15506478? scode=032& OzSrank=2. Date accessed: 09/10/2017.
- 2. Salovey P, Mayer J D. Emotional intelligence. *Imagination, Cognition, and Personality.* 1990, 9, pp. 185–211.
- 3. Gardner H. Frames of Mind : The Theory of Multiple Intelligences. Basic Books Publ.:USA. 1983.
- 4. Goleman D. Emotional Intellignece. Bantam Books Publ.:USA. 1995.
- 5. Yoo J K. Effects of Emotional Intelligence and Orientations of Interpersonal Relations on Adolescent's Mental Health. Unpublished master's thesis, Kyungnam University, 2005.
- Chung S Y. A Study about the Influences of Emotional Intelligence and Optimism on mental Health. Unpublished master's thesis, Sungshin Women's University, 2006.
- Gupta G, Kumar S. Mental health in relation to emotional intelligence and self efficacy among college students. *Journal of the Indian Academy* of Applied Psychology. 2010, 36(1), pp. 61-67.
- Chamani O B M. The relationship between emotional intelligence and religious attitudes with mental health of high school students in Neka city. *Mediterranean Journal of Social Sciences*, 2016, 7(3), pp. 118-122.
- Ahn S Y, Kim Y J. The influence of emotional intelligence and satisfaction in major on mental health among nursing students. *Journal of advanced Research in Dynamical and Control Systems.* 2017, SI(9), pp. 163-169.

- Ji K J, Yoo J Y. A study of emotional intelligence, interpersonal relationship and psychological happiness university student division of health. *The Journal of Digital Policy & Management.* 2013 Oct, 11 (10), pp.653–660.
- Pandey S, Sajjanapu S, Sangwan G. Study on effect emotional intelligence on conflict resolution style. *Indian Journal of Science and Technology*. 2015, 8 (S6), pp.71–81.
- 12. Moon Y L. A research on EI development programs for character education. *Journal of the College of Education*. 1999, 59, pp. 31-98.
- Pennebaker J W. Theories, therapies, and taxpayers: on the complexities of the expressive writing paradigm. *Clinical Psychology, Science* and Practice. 2004, 11(2), pp. 138-142.
- Pennebaker J W, Beall S K. Confronting traumatic event: toward an understanding of inhibition and disease. *Journal of Abnormal Psychology*. 1986, 95(3), pp. 274-281.
- 15. De Moor C, Sterner J, Hall M, Warneke C, Gilani Z, Amato R, Cohen L, A pilot study of the effects of expressive writing in a phase II trial of vaccine therapy for metastatic renal cell carcinoma. *Health Psychology*. 2002, 21, pp. 615-619.
- Petrie K J, Fontanilla I, Thomas M, Booth R J, Pennebaker J W. Effect of written emotional expression on immune functioning in patients with human immunodeficiency virus infection: a randomized trial. *Psychosomatic Medicine*. 2004, 66, pp. 272-275.
- Pennebaker J W, Graybeal A. Patterns of natural language use: disclosure, personality, and social integration. *Current Directions in Psychological Science*. 2001, 10, pp.90-93.
- Kim S M. Development and Effects of the Expressive Writing Program About High School Students' Academic Stress, Unpublished doctoral dissertation, Chonnam National University, 2016.
- 19. Ha M S. Effects of writing therapy on elementary school students' emotional intelligence. *Journal of Bibliotherapy*. 2013, 5(1), pp. 43-61.
- 20. Faul F, Erdfelder E, Buchner A, Lang AG. Statistical power analyses using G*Power 3.1: tests

for correlation and regression analyses. *Behavior Research Methods*. 2009, 41, pp.1149–1160.

- 21. Moon Y L. A Comprehensive Aptitude Test. Daekyo Publ.: Korea. 1996.
- 22. Goldberg D P, Hillier V F. A scaled version of the general health questionnaire. *Psychological Medicine*. 1979, 9 (1), pp. 139–145.
- Park J I, Kim Y J, Cho M J. Factor structure of the 12-item general health questionnaire in the Korean general adult population. *Journal of the Korean Neuropsychiatric Association*. 2012, 51 (1), pp. 178–184.
- 24. Picardi A, Abeni D, Pasquini P. Assessing psychological distress in patients with skin diseases: reliability, validity and factor structure of the GHQ-12. *Academy of Dermatology and Venereology*. 2001, 15 (5), pp. 410–417.
- 25. Taylor S M, Dear M J. Scaling community attitudes toward the mentally ill. *Schizophrenia Bulletin.* 1981, 7(2), pp. 225-240.
- James W, Pennebaker J W. Writing to Heal: A Guided Journal for Recovering from Trauma & Emotional Upheaval. New Harbinger Publ.: USA 2004.
- Smyth J M. Written emotional expression: effect sizes, outcome types and moderating variables. *Journal of Consulting and Clinical Psychology*. 1998, 66, pp. 174-184.
- Brewin C R, Lennard H. Effects of mode of writing on emotional narratives. *Journal of Traumatic Stress.* 1999, 12, pp. 355-261.
- 29. Amstrong E N. A Study on the Relationship between Emotional Intelligence and Mental Illness Stigma, Unpublished doctoral dissertations, Walden University, 2015.
- Kim C K, Byun H S, Chae, Y S. Effectiveness of a integrative literatherapy program on the reduction of college students depression and life stress. *Journal of Emotional & Behavioral Disorders*. 2006, 22(1), pp. 103-125.
- Seoul National University Institute of Education. The Dictionary of Educational Studies. Howdongsul Publ.:Korea. 1995.
- Kim K Y. A Study on the Influence of Children's Perception to their Parental Upbringing Attitude on Children's EQ, Master's thesis, Inha University, 2001.

Dose Reduction by Body Mass Index: Different Protocol in Low-Dose Chest Computed Tomography

Ah-Ram Cho¹, Jin-Woo Kim¹, Eun-Seong Lee¹, Su-Chul Han², Cheong-Hwan Lim¹, Hong-Ryang Jung¹

¹Dept. of Radiological Science, Hanseo University; ²Division of Medical Radiation Equipment, Korea Institute of Radiological & Medical Sciences, Korea

ABSTRACT

We investigated the effects of exposure involving reduction of automatic exposure control value based on body mass index and image quality using the AAPM phantom in low-dose computed tomography (CT). The study was carried out on subclinical, normal persons without lung diseases among students in a single university. The examination was the same as the phantom experiment. Scan protocol conditions in the phantom study were always tube voltage 120 kVp, 30 mA tube current, 0.5 sec rotation time,360 mm field of view, and dose modulation (Fixed, D-DOM, Z-DOM, D-DOM+automatic current selection (ACS), Z-DOM+ACS). Comparison and analysis was based on D-DOM. In the fixed mode, the volume CT dose index (CTDI_{vol}) and dose length product (DLP) value was 1.94 mGy and 26. 2 mGy·cm, respectively. In D-DOM the respective values were 1.47 mGy and 20.1 mGy·cm. For D-DOM+ACS, the respective values were 1.70 mGy and 23.2 mGy·cm, and the CTDI_{vol} value of Z-DOM and DLP was 30.4 mGy·cm; in case of ACS, CTDI_{vol} was 2.46 mGy and DLP was 33.2 mGy·cm. Improvement of exposure dose and the image quality of obese patients could result using a protocol that offers more appropriate image quality and minimum dose

Keyword: BMI, chest CT Dose Reduction

INTRODUCTION

Public interest in personal health has increased the awareness of, and concern with, radiation exposure during medical and diagnostic examinations. Sustaining the image quality with reduced exposure dose is an area of interest. (Singh et al., 2011^[16], Tsapaki et al., 2006, Manowitz et al., 2012^[14], Lim et al., 2015^[12], Kim et al., 2013^{[8][10]}, Kim et al., 2012^[9], Keyzer et al., 2004^[6], Earls et al., 2008^[2], Johnson et al., 2012^[5]

As the frequency of medical examination increases, more studies are focusing on computed tomography (CT) examination. While CT is used relatively less frequently, it has a high exposure dose. The frequency of CT examinations were predicted to increase by 13% in the next year based on 2002 data from the Korea Health Insurance Review & Assessment Service, with claim frequency increasing by 18% in 2005(Health Insurance Review & Assessment Service, 2003, 2005). The use of low-dose CT has been increasing based on the associated reduction in lung cancer-related mortality (National Lung Screening Trial Research Team, 2011). There are several ways to reduce the radiation exposure dose in low-dose CT delivered from diagnostic medical equipment. Representative methods are is the Adaptive Statistical Iterative Reconstruction Algorithm (ASIR) and Body Mass Index (BMI). BMI is applied in accordance with body shape of patient to reduce unnecessary exposure dose. BMI-mediated CT dose reduction has been studied for the heart and abdomen (Kim et al., 2013^{[8][10]}, 2015^[11].

Maintaining image quality and reducing exposure dose are necessary for accurate diagnosis. But, there is still no standardized and accurate clinical standard dose protocol and the optimal standard for low dose CT (Lee et al, 2012). The present study explored the effects of the reduction of previously established automatic exposure control (AEC) dose using BMI protocol, and image quality using an American Association of Physicists in Medicine (AAPM) phantom in low-dose CT.

MATERIAL AND METHOD

Table 1: Information of Patients

The AAPM phantom used to examine image quality at the Korean Institute for Accreditation of Medical Imaging had a diameter of 32cm. When two phantoms are connected, an elliptical shape results that is similar in shape to the human body. A Brilliance TMCT 64slice apparatus (PHILIPS, The Netherlands) was used (fig. 1a) to find the optimal exposure dose based on BMI, a Quality Assurance Water Phantom (GE Healthcare, USA) was positioned in the gantry. Image quality and exposure dose depending on variations by using dose report supplied from the manufacturer were determined in five chest measurements with changes in dose modulation (Fixed, D-DOM, Z-DOM, automatic current selection (ACS), D-DOM+ACS, Z-DOM+ACS) at lowdose protocol parameters of 120kVp and 30mAs; Fixed mAs. The results were compared (fig. 1b)



The study was carried out from July 20, 2015 to August 20, 2015 at K University Medical Center, Seoul, South Korea. The volunteer subjects were students in the Radiology Department of Chungnam H University. They were sub-clinically normal without lung diseases. Their examinations were done identically as the phantom experiment. The subjects agreed to participate after it was explained to them that the exposure dose will be reduced depending on body shape.

The average age of the 12 subjects (six males, six females) was 22.4 years (range, 23-26 years). Their average BMI was 24.2 ± 4.1 kg/m² (range, 16.4-33.4 kg/m²). Low weight (A), normal weight (B), and obese (C) groups (n=4 per group) were defined as BMI <18.5 kg/m², 18.5-24.9 kg/m², and 25.0-29.9 kg/m²), respectively. After examination, the image quality and the dose was compared and evaluated (Table 1)

No.	Height (cm)	Weight (kg)	Age	Sex	BMI	Division
1.	156	43	23	F	17.6	А
2.	165	46	22	F	16.9	А
3.	158	45	20	F	18.0	А
4.	154	42	24	F	17.7	А
5.	163	52	21	F	19.5	В
6.	177	71	23	М	22.6	В
7.	179	66	21	М	20.6	В
8.	173	65	23	М	21.7	В
9.	172	76	26	М	25.6	С
10.	162	80	21	F	30.4	С
11.	175	82	23	М	26.7	С
12.	170	78	22	М	26.9	С

The scan protocol in each phantom study was 120 kVp tube voltage, 30 mA tube current, rotation Time 0.5 sec, field of view 360 mm, and dose modulation (Fixed, D-DOM, Z-DOM, D-DOM+ACS, Z-DOM+ACS), and was compared and analyzed based on D-DOM, which gave the lowest dosage value.

In the second clinical study, each subject was positioned supine on the CT table with the arms as relaxed as possible. Meditational images at the level of carina bifurcation in non-contrast images were not using obtained with the low-dose chest CT protocol used in clinical experiments; instead, the dose modulation protocol was used. The evaluation of exposure dose was analyzed by recording the volume CT dose index (CTDI_{vol}) and dose length product (DLP) calculated through automatic computation with the fixed group, in whom dose modulation was not applied, and the D-DOM group, in whom dose modulation was applied. Noise was calculated by designating the region of interest of the obtained image.

RESULTS

Fixed CTDI_{vol} and DLP values were 1.94 mGyand $26. 2 \text{ mGy}\cdot\text{cm}$, respectively. For D-DOM, the respective values were 1.47 mGy and $20.1 \text{ mGy}\cdot\text{cm}$. For D-DOM+ACS, the respective values were 1.70 mGyand $23.2 \text{ mGy}\cdot\text{cm}$, the CTDI_{vol} value of Z-DOM was 1.82 mGy, and the DLP value was $24.9 \text{ mGy}\cdot\text{cm}$. For Z-DOM+ACS, the CTDI_{vol} value was 2.22 mGy and the DLP value was 30.4 mGy·cm. For ACS, the respective values were 2.46 mGy and 33.2 mGy·cm.

Using the same protocol condition used for the examination targets, changes of exposure dose, in case of CTDI_{vol} on dose modulation depending on BMI were observed. In the low weight group, the fixed (CTDI_{vol}) was 1.94 mGy, and D-DOM (CTDI_{vol}) was1.60 mGy, representing a difference of 0.34 mGy. The exposure doses of the normal weight group were 1.94 mGy for Fixed (CTDI_{vol}) and 1.56 mGy for D-DOM (CTDI_{vol}), representing a difference of 0.38 mGy. For the obese group, the fixed (CTDI_{vol}) value was same as the values of low weight and normal weight, and D-DOM (CTDI_{vol}) was 1.55 mGy, representing a difference of 0.39 mGy.

CTDI_{vol} did not change with the difference exposure doses based on BMI. However, in case of DLP, in low weight group, fixed (DLP) was 82.07 mGy·cm and D-DOM (DLP) was 68.40 mGy·cm, representing a difference of exposure dose of 13.67 mGy·cm. As the normal weight subjects received a higher exposure dose than low weight subjects, the fixed (DLP) was 84.92 mGy·cm and the D-DOM (DLP) remained 68.4 mGy·cm. The difference between the two exposure doses was 16.52 mGy·cm, which differed by 2.85 mGy·cm from low weight subjects. In the obese group, fixed (DLP) was 79.85 mGy·cm and D-DOM (DLP) was 64.6 mGy·cm, representing a difference of 15.25 mGy·cm; the obese subjects received less exposure dose than normal weight subjects (Table 2).

Table 2: Ctdivol and Dlp Results According to Bmi

		Dose		
Group		CTDI _{vol} (mGy)	DLP(mGy· cm)	
٨	Fixed	1.94	82.07	
A.	D-DOM	1.60	68.40	
р	Fixed	1.94	84.92	
В.	D-DOM	1.56	68.40	
C.	Fixed	1.55	79.85	
	D-DOM	1.55	68.40	

By designating three targets as the region of interest (trachea, aorta, and lung), the difference of noise value was found to be highest in obese subjects. Noises in low-weight subjects for fixed and D-DOM were similar (fig. 2).



Fig. 2: Comparison of noise value in ROI of image, trachea (a), aorta(b), Lung(c) according to BMI

DISCUSSION AND CONCLUSIONS

Radiation dose exposure in CT can be damaging to patients and radiological technologists.(Brenner et al, 2008, Khawaja et al., 2014) Because of this, lowdose CT is becoming more widely being used. In a study using standard CT, 120kVp and 250mA yielded an average DLP value of ATOM dosimetry phantom of 182.80 mGy·cm 14. Presently, conditions of 120kVp and 30mA produced an average DLP and D-DOM value of the AAPM phantom of 26.2 mGy·cm and 20.1 mGy· cm, respectively In case of low weight group, Fixed (CTDIvol) was 1.94 mGy, and D-DOM (CTDIvol) was1.60 mGy; therefore, the difference between two values came out to be 0.34 mGy. Exposure dose of normal weight group were 1.94 mGy Fixed (CTDIvol) and 1.56 mGy D-DOM (CTDIvol), and the difference between two values was 0.38 mGy, and in case of obese group, Fixed (CTDIvol) value was same as the values of low weight and normal weight, and D-DOM (CTDIvol) was 1.55 mGy, and the difference between two values came out to be 0.39 mGy. In case of CTDIvol, it could be known that there was no change of exposure dose depending on BMI. However, in case of DLP, in low weight group, Fixed (DLP) was 82.07 mGy·cm, and D-DOM (DLP) was 68.40 mGy·cm; therefore, the difference of exposure dose came out to be 13.67 mGy·cm. As normal weight received higher exposure dose than low weight, Fixed (DLP) came out to be 84.92 mGy·cm, but D-DOM (DLP) came out to be 68.4 mGy cm, which was the same value. The difference between two exposure doses was 16.52 mGy·cm, which had difference of 2.85 mGy cm from low weight, and,

in obese group, Fixed (DLP) was 79.85 mGy·cm and D-DOM (DLP) was 64.6 mGy·cm. The difference was 15.25 mGy·cm, which means that obese subjects received less exposure dose than normal weight subjects

The exposure dose measured 82.07 mGy, 84.92 mGy, and 79.85 mGy in low weight, normal weight, and obese subjects, respectively. The fixed and D-DOM DLP values using low-dose CT showed a minimum difference of 102.95 mGy cm. Such a reduced dose might be anticipated to decrease the incidence of new cancer relative to standard CT.

Along with dosage, image quality is important as well. If the image quality decreases as the value of tube current, low-dose CT might not be used. However, the images of low weight and normal weight groups using low-dose CT had similarly low noise. Noise was appreciable for obese subjects, similar to a prior study (Szucs-Farkas et al., 2008). Image quality using lowdose CT was similar and suitable for the low weight and normal weight subjects group, but differed for obese subjects, also similar to prior evidence¹⁴.

Improved exposure dose and image quality for obese patients may be best realized by developing a protocol that offers more appropriate image quality using a minimum dose, rather than adjusting fixed kVp and mAs, which is commonly used in hospitals.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Kyung Hee University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- 1. Brenner DJ and Hal Eric J. "Computed tomography an increasing source of radiation exposure," New England Journal of Medicine, 357, pp. 2277-2284, 2008
- 2. Earls JP and Berman EL, "Prospectively gated transverse coronary CT angiography versus retrospectively gated helical technique: Improved image quality and reduced radiation dose," Radiology, 246, pp. 742 -795, 2008
- 3. Health Insurance Review & Assessment Service, "Analysis results of actual CT claim," 2005.
- 4. Health Insurance Review & Assessment Service, "The second half of 2003, Analysis result of CT scan and its actual claims,", 2003.

- Johnson JO, Robins JM, "CT imaging: Radiation risk reduction real-life experience in a metropolitan outpatient imaging network. *Journal of the* American College of Radiology, 9, pp. 808-813, 2012
- 6. Keyzer C and Tack D, "Acute appendicitis: comparison of low dose and standard dose unenhanced multi-detector row CT, *Radiology*,232, pp. 164- 236, 2004
- Khawaja RD and Singh S, "Ultra low-dose chest CT using filtered back projection: Comparison of 80-, 100-, and 120kVp protocols in a prospective randomized study," European Journal of Radiology, 83, pp. 1934-194, 2014
- Kim DongHyun and KohSungjin, "The estimation of exposure dose and image quality depending on tube voltage and BMI variation in CT examination," The Korean Contents Association, 13, pp. 331-338, 2013
- 9. Kim Jungwook and Park Seyoon, "The analysis of dose reduction rate depending on BMI in applying Dose Modulation Technique in PET/ CT examination, The Korean Society of Nuclear Medicine Technology, 16. pp. 25-28, 2012
- Kim Hyungjin and Moon Ilbong, "Estimation of radiation and image quality of manual exposure adjustment method and auto-exposure method of heart CT examination depending on Body Mass Index," The Korea Contents Association Paper,13(4), 2013
- 11. Kim Hyunju, "A Study on the Appropriate Radiation Dose Criteria according to BMI Index in CT test for the Assessment of Abdominal Body Fat," Soonchunhyang University dissertation, 2015
- Lim J, Park EA, "Image quality and radiation reduction of 320-row area detector CT coronary angiography with optimal tube voltage selection and an automatic exposure control system: comparison with body," Int J Cardiovasc Imaging, 23-30, 2015
- Lee Wonjung and Ahn Bongsun, Radiation dose and image quality of low dose protocol in chest CT: Comparison of standard-dose protocol," Journal of Radiation Projection, 37, pp. 84-89, 2013

- 14. Manowitz A, Sedlar M, "Use of BMI guidelines and individual dose tracking to minimize radiation exposure from low-dose helical chest CT scanning in a lung cancer screening program, Academic Radiology," pp.84 -88, 2012
- National Lung Screening Trial Research Team.
 "Reduced lung-cancer mortality with low-dose computed tomographic screening. New England Journal of Medicine, 365, pp. 395-409, 2011
- 16. Singh S and Kalra MK, "Adaptive statistical iterative reconstruction technique for radiation

dose reduction in chest CT: A pilot study," Radiology, 259, pp. 565-57, 2011

- Szucs-Farkas Z and Kurmann L, "Patient exposure and image quality of low-dose pulmonary computed tomography angiography: comparison of 100- and 80-kVp protocols," Investigative Radiology, 43, pp. 871-876, 2008
- Tsapaki V and Aldrich JE, 'Dose reduction in CT while maintaining diagnostic confidence," Radiology, 240, pp. 828-834, 200

Prefrontal Activation in the EEG Biofeedback Training using a General-Purpose Brainwave Meter

Jae-Yong Lee¹, Cheong-Hwan Lim²

¹Department of Computer Engineering, ²Department of Radiological Science, Hanseo University, Seosan-si, CO 31962, Korea

ABSTRACT

Commercialized EEG monitoring technologies present no standard for evaluating conditions on practicing brain self-regulation; in order to verify the standardization of brain self-regulation through a Human Computer Interface(HCI) reference posture. Both Autogenic Training(AT) and ANSI/HFES 100 HCI reference postures were studied for similarities and differences. From these, six postures were similar and two other postures were somewhat different. To verify availability in applying the reference posture of ANSI/HFES 100-2007 in measuring brain waves as a standard posture, this thesis measured the brain wave of users after practicing AT in an upright sitting posture, for those already having acquired AT. Brain waves recorded for 120 seconds from 6 participants at an upright sitting posture, who had acquired the ability to enter an autogenic shift within 10 seconds. The α -wave made up 16~21% while the θ -wave was 27~29% of the brain waves. Training was applicable to all the users despite the users having differences positioning their head downward or not and their arms and hands resting on their knees or not, with differences in the leaning posture of AT and the comfortable workspace posture of ANSI/HFES 100. The results indicated that measuring brain waves after training for self-regulation just like the reference posture allows for maintaining a state of very high concentration. As such, there is a need for defining concentration standards by conducting a comparison of brain waves in general and after training self-regulating brain, both under the HCI conditions. In addition, a study on brain wave changes for untrained and subsequently trained users, both at the HCI posture, seems necessary. The methodology allows for quantifying how much concentration is present for a user interacting with a computer in situations such as controlling equipment remotely or in an education setting.

Keyword: Brain wave, HFES 100, HCI, Alpha wave, Theta wave.

INTRODUCTION

The World Health Organization (WHO) defines health as having "physical, mental, social wellness." This emphasizes that the importance of physical health, but also the concepts of mental and social adaptation being significant for the overall health status of an individual(WHO, 2016). Maintaining brain health, required for mental and social wellness along with various health elements, has become a difficult problem in the society and the goal of significant research. The research areas involves studying the self-regulating brain as part of the healthy brain research as part of in various fields of studies such as psychology, cognitive science, medicine and computer engineering (H. B. Park and H. M. Sung, 2006^[7]) (J. H. Kim and J. D. Seol, 2003^[10]) (S. J. Cho and H. S. Yoon, 2011^[13]) (W. K. Kang, et al., 2009^[15]). One representative training is Autogenic Training and NeuroFeedBack training (H. B. Park and H. M. Sung, 2006^[7]) (L. Gladbeck and K. Schmidt, 2003^[11]) (A. R. Yang and D. Y. An, 2014^[1]) (M. Mikicin, et al., 2015^[12]). Currently, the brain health can be examined by brain wave measurement through a selfregulating brain(H. M. Mallikarjun, et al., 2016^[8]) (W. J. Cho, et al., and 2015^[15]).

Brain wave measurement involves recording the electrical rhythm in a curve of leading and increasing the differences in electric potential representing the activity of the brain cell. It was first described by the German psychiatrist Hans Berger in 1929, and became a significant physiological signal measurement in psychiatric and brain function monitoring applications. Even when just lying around or sleeping, brain activity never seizes and complicated waveforms are present. Brain wave is used in a wide array of diagnoses for brain-related conditions such as epilepsy, brain tumor, sleep disorder, stress relief and others(H. B. Park and H. M. Sung, 2006^[7]).

The types of brain wave are the delta waves (frequency of $0 \sim 3$ Hz) for deep sleep, theta waves (4~7 Hz) for sleep, alpha waves (8~12 Hz) for stable and resting condition, beta waves (21~50 Hz) for when performing a task, or when in stressed or excited conditions. A major objective is to use brain wave activity to study and seek improved brain health as the electric signals are a reflection of the natural electrical biorhythms due to brain action and the subject's thinking.

Currently with improvements in computer technology, there is also brain wave measuring equipment of different types. Also, the EEG (electroencephalography) brain wave measuring devices have become more portable and are available commercially (EMOVIVE, 2016) (Biosensors, 2016), and this includes brain monitoring and brain feedback technologies. In addition, uses have expanded from medical applications to gaming, security, education and training. The study of brain waves and monitoring has also expanded in the field of medicine; however, its use is just starting to develop in the fields of education and training. The uptake in these two areas is very slow due to characteristics of the brainwave(J. H. Kim and J. D. Seol, 2003^[10]) (M. Mikicin, et al., 2015^[12]) (C. J. Lee, 2009^[5]) (C. H. Jeong, et al., 2004^[4]) (B. J. A. Rani, 2015^[2]).

A study of how brain training may be useful in conditions of human and computer interaction is required, and also on how this interaction is maintained. This study uses portable brain-wave measurement equipment to assay the various alpha/theta wave control and improvement protocols. The findings may be directly put to use for cases of promoting remote-control learning through brain-wave control, in applications such piloting planes and ships by remote control.

TECHNOLOGY OVERVIEW

Lighter and more affordable EEG equipment: Among various technologies for obtaining physical information on the human body and for measuring micro signals from the brain, EEG has been the traditional method. Recently, there have been many EEG equipment on the market, varying in portability and price(EMOVIVE, 2016) (Biosensors, 2016). The price range for the equipment has been from hundreds to more than a thousand dollars. With IoT experimental equipment, there is also rapid assessment and integration with Internet. As part of a 4th industrial revolution, EEG is developing to a major technology with applications in a hyper-connected society that is quickly becoming hyperstimulated society. Moreover, most portable equipment is now being developed linked to a smart phone and being improved for ease of use in data collection, and for EEG, assaying for brain-wave changes.

Development of self-regulating brain control technology: It has been shown that neurofeedback and Autogenic Training, reflecting changes in alpha and theta wave-forms, improve body stabilization and concentration (H. B. Park and H. M. Sung, 2006^[7]) (L. Glodback and K. Schmid, 2003^[11]) (M. Mikicin, et al., 2015^[12]). In terms of maintaining the brain waves in the alpha mode, there is a need to objectively measure how the status can be accurately sustained as required for using remote-control equipment and educating the users utilizing such technology. Advances in technology for computer and human interaction through self-regulating brain training is becoming significant, and autogenic and biofeedback training in which the trainer directly affects the brain wave improves alpha and theta wave generation, and increases concentration. Alpha and theta brain wave is also known as a major index in measuring whether the human intelligence is integrated.

Week	Title	Content and Activity	Objective and Effect
1	Heaviness	• Introduce the therapist and group members	
	training	• Explain the concept of training and relaxation	
		• Experience heaviness of the right side of arm	Mussle Delevation
		• 'Right arm is heavy'	Muscle Relaxation
		• Significance of a week of training and assignment,	
		explain how to conduct assignment	

Table 1: Contents and Process of Autogenic Trainning

Conted...

2	Warm sensation training	 Promote the weekly training Experience warm sensation on the right arm Provide a guide to warm sensation Prior formula + 'Right arm is warm' 	Relaxation
3	Breathing training	 Promote the weekly training Experience natural and relaxed breathing Provide guide to relaxed breathing Prior formula + 'Still and regular breathing' 	Breath tuning
4	Mid-term review	 Promote the weekly training Review the entire heaviness, warm sensation and breathing from week 1 to 3. Share the uncomfortable or relaxed feeling experienced during practice Training enhance through dissolving inconvenience and discouragement element for assignments. 	
5	Abdomen practice	 Promote the weekly training Concentrate on the autonomic nervous system and experience relaxation of the abdomen Prior formula + 'Feel the warmth in the solar plexus' 	Abdominal relaxation
6	Forehead cold fiber practice	 Promote the weekly training Experience the cool feeling on the forehead Prior formula + 'Feel the coolness on the forehead' 	Thoughts and emotion cleansing
7	Heart practice	 Promote the weekly training Concentrate on heart and experience relaxation in heart Prior formula + 'Feel the coolness on the forehead' 	Heartbeat tuning
8	Total review and examination	 Promote the weekly training Check if the experience of relaxation has changed Individual guideline for practice 	

NeuroFeedback is a type of biofeedback, also termed EEG biofeedback. The technique of biofeedback was introduced to the psychiatric clinics long time ago and has been in use ever since (H. B. Park and H. M. Sung, 2006^[7]) (M. Mikicin, et al., 2015^[12]). Excluding the autonomic nervous system, NeuroFeedback only applies to brain waves. This is applying the EEG operant conditioning to the brain wave. Recently, the brain wave became capable of being analyzed according to the time and space coordinates and biofeedback was conducted by choosing the brain wave from a specific portion.

Autogenic Training is a self-training method first developed by the German doctor J.H. Schultz in 1926, which uses a step by step implication, starting from controlling muscles to addressing the circulatory system, heart, breathing, abdomen, and cephalic systems. In this training, the trainer repeats the self-proposed formula inside ones brain to conduct autonomous relaxation mentally and physically. This training is a significant self-control training method that improves the alpha and theta waves generated along with biofeedback training(L. Gladbeck and K. Schmidt, 2003^[11]) (A. R. Yang and D. Y. An, 2014^[11]). This study uses the program proposed by Rhee Jyoo-Hi (2006), who acquired it from Germany and later proposed 8 weeks of standardized composition. The program is described in Table I. Each step has a relevant formula, and according to the instruction from the instructor, the formula is adapted to go into passive concentration focusing on a specific body part(A. R. Yang and D. Y. An, 2014^[11]).

There are two ways for human and computer to interact: direct interaction and an indirect interaction

through a medium. The direct interaction includes interaction with sensors on the skin or under the skin, or an interaction accepting information through vision and hearing. For indirect interaction, there is medium that recognizes and decides on the information through the five senses, and then operating the input devices such as mouse and touch pad as a result(HFES, 2007).

In November 2007, the American National Standards Institute approved ANSI/HFES 100-2007, Human Factors Engineering of Computer Workstations as an American National Standard. It provides specific guidance for design and installation of computer workstations, including displays, input devices, and furniture that will accommodate a wide variety of users.

The ANSI/HFES 100-2007 provides for standards in design and engineering to enable an optimal interaction between the computer and person sitting at a computer workstation. The standards are utilized to see if a normal recognition function properly provides for a concentrated environment when regularly using the workstation. By improving its availability, the workstation allows for learning to become easier. This is accomplished by improving the operation ability and error restoration on the part of the user, and maintaining a minimized posture change to maintain user ability. The four ANSI/HFES 100-2007 reference postures are described in Fig. 1.



Fig. 1: Four Reference Postures at ANSI/HFES 100-2007

The standard recognizes that VDT users frequently change their working postures to maintain comfort and productivity, and the four reference postures used in this standard represent a range of postures observed at computer workstations(HFES, 2007). ANSI/HFES 100-2007 proposes a comfortable workspace. In detail, it specifies that the shoulders be lowered, and having the arm and hand be in a straight line, and the elbow-lower arm be laid horizontally with the floor or a bit higher. The lower back is supported, the thigh is horizontal and the head and monitor has $45 \sim 70$ cm (18 ~ 28 inch) gap in between them. The upper screen is on the eye level or a bit lower. The height of the monitor is adjusted by supporting the monitor with objects and heightening the operation desk, such that the monitor should avoid reflected light. There should be no object under the desk and the feet are laid flat on the floor(HFES, 2007).

Such posture is very similar to the lean-on and sit posture among the postures in the AT field. Lowering shoulder, making hand and arm a straight line, and flattened feet make for a comfortable posture.

Preceding studies: "The Effects of the Concentration and Imagery Through the Regulation of the Brain Wave on the Performance Learning of Golf Putting" by Kim Jae Hun conducted an experiment in which the computer simulated shooting of the target starts when the subject generates the alpha wave(J. H. Kim and J. D. Seol, 2003). In the reports, "A Study on the Improvement of Concentration through Serious Games" by ChoSeungJu and "Development of the Game for Increasing Intensive Power using EEG Signal" by Lee Chang Jo and others(S. J. Cho and H. S. Yoon, 2011^[13]) (C. J. Lee, 2009^[5]), experiments were conducted using the brain-wave concentration index with the index defined as follows:

Power Ratio of
$$\frac{\text{SMR} + \text{Mid}\beta}{\theta}$$
 ...(1)

 Table 2: Similarities of Leaning and Sitting Postures and

 Comfortable Workspace Posture of ANSI/HFES100

Autogenic Training Posture	Comfortable workspace at ANSI/HFES 100-2007
Relax shoulder in comfortable condition	Lower shoulder
Support back on the chair	Support the lower back
Put thigh horizontally	Put thigh horizontally
Stick sole on the floor and make it comfortable	Put feet on the floor flattened.
Put arm and hand lightly on both knees.	Put arm and hand in a straight line
	Make arm(elbow) horizontal or a bit higher then horizontal
Put arm and hand lightly on both knees.	Put arm and hand in a straight line and make arm(elbow) horizontal or a bit higher than horizontal

"The Comparison of EEG Activity by Computer Assisted Cognitive Rehabilitation Program in the Normal Elderly" and "The Elderly With Dementia" by Kang Won Ku studies have conducted experiments which defines concentration point as the ratio of the concentration index (SMR/ θ) and activation index ((slow β)/ α) (W. K. Kang, et al., 2009^[15]). Those studies on defining concentration through EEG mainly relied on simulation screen moves or quantifying concentration through the concentration index using the brain wave ratio calculated by EEG.

STUDY METHOD

With applications in the education field, this study was to verify whether self-regulating brain training could become a fundamental evaluation material for remotely controlled equipment. The equipment used brain-wave interaction for developing concentration abilities and the subject was in the standard posture for HCI (Human Computer Interface). The study subjected users who could get into a relaxation mode within 10 seconds through AT. The reference posture of ANSI/ HFES 100-2007 was applied for interaction with the computer. The study subjects first conducted AT in the upright sitting position and also monitored their brain wave patterns. The recommended postures between both are described in Fig. 2.

The study subjects first learned AT, and were then explained the differences with ANSI/HFES 100-2007 reference posture. They were then conducted the experiment. It was verified that all the postures from Fig. 2–namely, (a) elbow reference(see elbow), (b) shoulder Abduction(widened shoulder), (c) wrist flexion(bent wrist), (d) shoulder flexion(bent shoulder), and (e) torso to thigh reference(see upper body and thigh)–were similar to the postures from AT. The similarities between them are described in Table II.





(d) Shoulder Flexion (e) Torso to thigh Reference Fig. 2: Recommended Postures

Table 3: Differences of Lean and Sitting Posture of at and Comfortable Workspace Posture of ANSI/HFES100

Autogenic	Comfortable workspace at ANSI/
Training Posture	HFES 100-2007
Lower the head	Have the head face the screen horizontally.

The similarities and differences of leaning posture for AT and the comfortable workspace postures for ANSI/HFES 100 were distinguished. As shown in Fig. 2, the reference and the AT positions for shoulder, back, thigh and sole are similar. The arm and hand positions show some differences, but there are within the allowed range for the reference posture. The AT neck position is different from that of the reference posture. This, however, does not deviate from elbow reference, shoulder abduction, and wrist flexion as in Fig. 2. The differences are described in Table III.

Therefore, when operating a computer screen after AT, the two movements, raising head and using the computer mouse were different.

Experimental method and results: As for the brain wave training with EEG-NFB, a two-channel brain wave measuring equipment developed by the Korea Psychiatry Institute was used. Also, the Autogenic Training to conduct alpha wave improvement training was adapted from the standard AT program conducted at the Rhee Jyoo-Hi Research Lab. The study started with 2 groups of 10 people each, but there were only 6 subjects who achieved the ability to enter into an autogenic shift within 10 seconds, and that was the goal of Autogenic Training after 8 weeks of training. The 6 subjects were

measured for brain wave activity for 120 seconds in a waiting position after AT in an upright sitting posture. Fig. 3 shows the brain wave from 2 subjects.



(b) Brain Wave for Subject 2 Fig. 3: Brain Wave During the Waiting Condition After AT

DISCUSSION

For a more elaborate study, the brain wave examination in the HCI reference posture from more users is needed. The experimental data in this study recorded 16~21% alpha wave and 27~29% theta wave during 120 seconds as shown in Fig. 3 from the subjects. The results indicated that the subject with measuring brain waves after a self-regulating training in reference posture could maintain very high level of concentration. As such, the technique in the study quantifies concentration based on a mutual comparison of the brain wave after selfregulating brain training and the brain wave in general both under the HCI conditions. A comparative study would also have to analyze the brain waves during selfregulating training conditions with the subject attached to brain wave monitoring equipment and interacting with a computer, thus allowing to assay relevant indexes, including the extent of concentration. Such studies would allow for distinguishing various brain wave forms such as studying in the HCI condition and concentrating on learning. The findings would allow for developing novel means of interacting method between a student and an

instructor such as in a remote-control based education setting. In particular, as the SMR wave accounted for about 10% of the brain waves, the recording allowed an assay of the creative form of the brain. It seems there is a need for future studies on how to maintain a high SMR wave in computer interaction settings.

CONCLUSION

Brain wave measuring equipment based on BCI (Brain Computer Interface) have evolved into ones that are both affordable and portable. Recently, the brain monitoring and the brain controlling technologies have been in the spotlight and may become popularly applicable. With such technologies, applications to the alpha wave generated by neurofeedback training and Autogenic Training allows for improvements in physical and mental stability along with better concentration for the subject using them. There is a definite need to incorporate the ability to maintain the brain wave in the alpha mode as a method of maintaining a high concentrated condition with remote-control equipment or in the field of education utilizing such technology.

This study has conducted alpha wave improvement training through 8 weeks of Autogenic Training along with EEG-NFB(EEG Neurofeedback Training). The study observed brain wave of 6 subjects who obtained alpha wave controlling ability, and there is a need for additional studies for developing a concentration standard through a mutual comparison between brain wave in general and after self-regulating brain training both under the HCI conditions. Also, a comparative study will be able to calculate the relevant indexes after brain wave measuring under self-regulating brain training conditions and interacting with a computer.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from

Source of Funding: Self Hanseo University

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

 R. Yang, D. Y. An, "The Effectiveness of Autogenic Training on Depression, Anxiety, and School Adjustment of Adolescents with Behavioral and Emotional Problems," Korean Journal of Counseling and Psychotherapy, 2014, vol. 26, no. 1, pp. 167-191.

- J. A. Rani, Umamakeswari A, "Electroencephalogram-based Brain Controlled Robotic Wheelchair," Indian Journal of Science and Technology, 2015, vol. 8, no. 9, pp. 188-197.
- 3. Biosensors / EEG Headsets NeuroSky..: 08/20/2016.
- H. Jeong, G. D. Hong, J. Hwang, "Effects of Concentration Training with Brainwave Biofeedback on Archery Performance," Korean Society of Sport Psychology, 2004, vol. 15, no. 1, pp. 37-47.
- J. Lee, "Development of the Game for Increasing Intensive Power using EEG Signal," Journal of Korea Game Society, 2009, vol. 9, no. 2, pp. 22-28. EMOVIVE, 08/20/2016.
- H. B. Park, H. M. Sung, "The Introduction and Clinical Applications of Neurofeedback," Korean Journal Psychosomatic Medicine, 2006, vol. 14, no. 1, pp. 8-17.
- H. M. Mallikarjun, H. N. Suresh, P. Manimegalai, "Mental State Recognition by using Brain Waves," Indian Journal of Science and Technology, 2016, vol. 9, no. 33, pp. 1-5.
- Human Factors and Ergonomics Society, ANSI/ HFES 100-2007: Human Factors Engineering of Computer Workstations, 2007.
- 9. J. H. Kim, J. D. Seol, "The Effects of the Concentration and Imagery Through the Regulation of the Brain Wave on the Performance Learning

of Golf Putting," Korean Journal of Sports Psychology, 2003, vol. 14, no. 3, pp. 355-364.

- L. Glodback, K. Schmid, "Effectiveness of Autogenic Relaxation Training on Children and Adolescents With Behavioral and Emotional Problems," Journal of American Academy of Child Adolescent Psychiatry, 2003, vol. 42, no. 9, pp. 1046-1054.
- M. Mikicin, G. Orzechowski, K. Jurewicz, K. Paluch, M. Kowalczyk, A. Wróbel, "Braintraining for physical performance: a study of EEG-neurofeedback and alpha relaxation training in athletes," Acta Neurobiologiae Experimintalis, 2015, vol. 75, no. 4, pp. 434-445.
- S. J. Cho, H. S. Yoon, "A Study on the Improvement of concentration through Serious Games," Journal of Korea Game Society, 2011, vol. 11, no. 4, pp. 27-35.
- W. J. Cho, S. W. Lee, J. H. Park, "EEGbiofeedback Intervention Improves balance in Stroke Survivor," Indian Journal of Science and Technology, 2015, vol. 8, No. 18, pp. 1-6.
- 14. W. K. Kang, M. H. Kang, J. L. Yang, E. J. Ku, S. K. Kim, "The Comparison of EEG Activity by Computer Assisted Cognitive Rehabilitation Program in the Normal Elderly and the Elderly With Dementia," The Journal of Korean Society of Occupational Therapy, 2009, vol. 17, no. 3, pp. 1-13.
- 15. WHO definition of Health. 08/08/2016.

Basic Psychological Needs Satisfaction of Player and Non-player for Mobile Games

Young-Berm Kim¹, Sang-Ho Lee²

¹Kt corp., Customer BU; ²Kyungsung University, School of Digital Media, Korea

ABSTRACT

Many smartphone users enjoy mobile games and others don't. Authors assume they appreciate the experience of game differently than players. Why different is their experience in view of basic psychological needs?

The perception of people's game experience is measured by the satisfaction of three basic psychological needs in the Cognitive evaluation theory. We hypothesized that players who frequently enjoy mobile games perceive higher level of satisfaction for playing games than that of non-players, and statistically tested them by using the data measured through the survey about the usual game experience of smartphone users.

The players showed a greater satisfaction of all three basic psychological need dimensions than non-player. However, the assumption that the order of satisfaction of BPN in player and non-player groups will be different is rejected. Non-players were less satisfied with mobile games than players, but the order was the same. Player's need for autonomy, Non-player's satisfaction for relativeness need was relatively larger.

The results from the understand ingusers' psychological needs we can acquire a customer clustering strategy to optimize the features embedded to new products.

Keywords: Non-player, mobile game, basic psychological needs, competence, autonomy, relatedness, satiation

INTRODUCTION

By playing games we have fun, even somebody enjoy it to the extent it is too much. There is no refutation that we enjoy playing them by the reason. Game developers are doing their best to make their product interesting for gamers. Most of new games, however, disappear in six months after service launching and the period is getting shorter and shorter ¹. It's not because they are not interesting, but because they don't get the gamers' choice for other unknown reasons. Game developers and researchers are turning their sight to who don't play games to find out the reason. Unlike arcade games, console games and PC games, mobile games are performed mainly on the smartphone everyone carry everyday. With Apps Market, you can install and execute games easily. Smartphones as a game console has only small display and touch screen input as an input-output interface. Due to them, all game characters are tiny and controlling them is also simple and limited. For this reason, mobile games are often treated as the alternative of computer games.

Game play is done for your own intrinsic rewards, unlike the behavior of learning or working for external rewards. To kill free time, to maintain good relationship with others, to get high ranking, or to be fun, the purpose to play varies from persons and from contingencies. With the view of the Basic Psychological Need theory or the Cognitive Evaluation theory which belong the Self-Determination theory in psychology², game play experience can be measured by satisfaction of competence, autonomy, and relatedness needs ³. Authors adopt the view to compare the degree of satisfaction of players and non-players for mobile games.

Non-players (or hereafter NP) in this study are smartphone users who currently do not play mobile games. They negatively perceive playing game behavior such like waste of time and vigor. They are the people who have installed some games and erased them because of uninteresting and forgot the fact they hold them still on their phone. On the other hand, players (or hereafter PP) in this paper are people who perceive more pleasure in games. In the previous game research, they have mainly been dealt as research subjects with game behavior. There are not enough research works to look out nonplayers. They have the characteristics of inactive game players who play but inactively. They are not profitable to developers because they usually do not pay cash in playing. In this study, we compare the perception of playing game experience for PP and NP and analyzes the difference between them. If a smartphone user handle well applications on it, it can be assumed that they had experience of playing mobile games albeit those happened a long while ago or can understand playing game because they have indirect experience from news and word of mouth. The purpose of this study is summarized as research question as follows.

- The magnitudes of competence, autonomy, and relatedness need satisfaction of player and non-player for mobile games are different (within group difference).
- The order of weights with competency, autonomy, and relatedness need for players and non-player are different (between groups difference).

In the following Literature review sections, we arrange the definitions about the NP and PP, three Basic Psychological Needs and the previous research. In the Research methods section, the procedure for statistical test and for survey is going to be presented. In the Test result section, we arrange the test results of hypotheses. After discussing the results in the Discussion section, we summarized the conclusion and limitations of our study in the Conclusion section.

LITERATURE REVIEW

Three basic needs are common perceptions that people experience as results of their goal-directed behavior ⁴, which in turn motivates to continue the behavior. However, the proportion of these needs may vary from person to person, depending on the circumstances of the behavior ⁵.

Non-player and player (NP and PP): Those who selfreported themselves as NP among smartphone users are a very interesting consumer group for game developers. This is because they have the remarkable characteristics with the inactive players among gamers who play passively and have a possibility to stop playing at any time in near future⁶. Lurkers who use social networking services but do not post anything ⁷, people who log in Internet

always but do not shop through the online ⁸, people who do not transact via Internet banking service ⁹, there have been many studies those have analyzed the people don't accept new artifacts. They suggested creative insights to understand the psychological barrier thwarting the un-doer including the shy doer shy. Unlike the research in the view of Technology Acceptance Model¹⁰ which analyzes those who are reluctant to adopt new technologies based on the concepts of usefulness or easy of product, many new trials to seek the reason of service failures from other factor, such as consumer's social class⁵, personality¹¹, personal epistemic curiosity¹². They commonly found out them from how different we experience when we consume the services and the experience affects our next purchasing behavior. Authors in the research focus on the experience of NP of mobile games.

Any smartphone user can easily access mobile games. If you are familiar with using apps on smartphones, though you don't play games currently, you must have experience of playing games directly long ago. At least you have experience for games indirectly from nearby players¹³. This is the basis for the authors to measure non-players' satisfaction with the survey for smartphone users.

Basic psychological needs satisfaction: In view of the Basic Psychological Needs theory which belongs the Cognitive Evaluation theory, people's goal-directed behavior is in accordance with their intrinsic will⁴. The theory says, people evaluate the experience of their behavior, and the results influence the psychological well-being or ill-being and act as an intrinsic motivation for the next action². This view has been applied to people's behavior in areas such as Education, Healthcare, Psychology, Sports & Exercise, and Organization¹⁴.

The gamer's play experience satisfies or sometimes dissatisfies players, specifically their basic psychological needs which motivates subsequent game play behavior. The research considering the immerged playing game as the addiction could be a myopia because they regard human game play behavior as passive sensory responses to visual and auditory stimulation by games rather than goal-directed behavior from our innate needs¹⁵. Human behavior of game play, however, involves the pursuit of goal and epistemic curiosity to the extent that games such as pong and Tetris and the online Paduk (or Go) abstracted into extremely simplified black and white icons are still capturing interests of many gamers ¹. In this study, we postulate that like the playing behavior of video game³, the mobile game play behaviors are also the goal-directed and the experience for them will determine the magnitude of satisfaction in the dimension of autonomy, competence, and relatedness needs.

Competency (COMP): Human expects their behavior to bring the desired result. Especially, when they show excellent performance compared to others, they experience competence, but deficiency if not. Digital games are good objects for the pursuit of the need. Above all this is the most traditional reason we enjoy the game as we check our competence¹⁶.

Autonomy (AUTO): As the most fundament need for the goal-directed behavior, Autonomy is mainly satisfied when people behave by their own will and judgment. It is especially important to meet Autonomy needs for creative and difficult behavior such as learning, work. Forcing coercion, prizes, and penalties into the serious behavior such as business, learning, and games can lead to long-term ill-being rather than well-being in individuals².

Relatedness (RLTD): Human is a social animal. We continuously try to connect with other people. Sometimes the connecting with others becomes the purpose of playing games ¹⁵. Without audience to watch ranking billboard the meaning of high ranking will be reduced. The modern often come across the loneliness. The cyber world digital games have provided us the contact points people communicate under the name of game. Unlike other social networking services, the gamers met in a virtual space have the same mission and purpose, who have common interests. The need for relationship also supports two other basic needs. It is also evident from the explosive growth of the social network game that people's game behavior is related to their need of relatedness.

The BPNsare universal needs for people, but the magnitudes of their propensity vary from person to person. Among the players, the importance of people who play casual games like Candy Crush and those who enjoy MMORPG like Lineage M must be different¹⁰. Moreover, PP and NP are differently motivated from the same games. PPs are, of course, being motivated by the current game, thus their needs for game play is greater than that of NP. This hypothesis is summarized as follows.

H1: Players' competence (H1.1), autonomy (H1.2), and relatedness (H1.3) need from direct playing experience is greater than those of NP.

The three dimensions of BPN, Competence, Autonomy, and Relatedness, can be the different lens to view the playing game. Most games have the elements of joy that satisfy these needs at the same time, but, the extent by which we are satisfied must be distinct by game genre or game feature¹⁵. Most of the games in the stand-alone genre, which were in the form of early mobile games, mostly satisfy the need for competence. This requirement will fulfill when conundrums caused with endless enemy ships, fast-pile bricks are diminished and start again a new higher-level game. The experience of satisfaction mostly motivates them to start a new level of game. Autonomy needs are strongly met mainly when performing RPG (role play games). Once you understand the mission given before starting game, you decide to act whatever you imagine. To escape the present dungeon, the gamer re-reads the mission and chooses one from alternatives under consideration. The experience of successfully escaping from it and achieving the mission will be the motivation for the next challenge. The growth of social network game is the most representative example of emerging the Relatedness need to mobile games. In some extent, the purpose of game play is to build human networking with another netizen even though they are machine. If the communicating and collaborating with other players in the virtual world were successful, they are motivated to continue the game¹⁷. In the case of the Second Life, the Relatedness desire is fulfilled in the virtual world that mimics reality. If there weren't other people without me in the space, would I like to enter there?

A game or a game genre has the feature satisfies gamers remarkably in a dimension of BPN. Recent blockbuster games, however, are equipped with the characteristics of all three needs at the same time. The kind of Bricks break games is traditional cases for Competence. Recent version of brick breaker, however, equipped a narrative mode, where a narrator in the game tells me how vicious the villain who throws me bricks and why I should break the wall of bricks. We can also invite other people or join into other communities and chat about the winning method. In MMORPG (massive multiple online role playing game) mainly, huge blockbuster games, these three factors coexist clearly. They should be enjoyed as a community or a group, rather than alone, and they should choose one of myriad alternatives to choose their character and game items¹⁸. If you don't play it not with automatic mode, sometimes you touch screen of smartphone to the extent your head off because all the touching screen could be related the points you acquire. When the game starts, you make many decisions as

attacking your opponent or gather resources by mining. Here Autonomy, Relatedness, and Competence are mixed as motivation of playing those games.

Each person's favorite game genre is different ¹⁹. This means that people have different playing reason in views of these three needs. NP and PP might have different reasons to play game behaviors. We postulate a hypothesis that the order of satisfaction of these three BPNs is different by players and non-players.

H2: The players' weights of competence (H2.1), autonomy (H2.2), and relatedness (H2.3) need is different from those of non-players.

Statistical variables: The variables for statistical tests for hypotheses are measured from the direct and indirect experience of smartphone users on the mobile game. Authors' main interests are the relative magnitude and order of basic psychological need satisfactions by game experience of smartphone users. All smartphone users are divided into PP and NP depending on whether they have experience playing mobile games, and COMP, AUTO, and RLTD of the two groups are evaluated and compared [see Table 1]. Hypothesis H1 and H2 are tested by independent sample t-test and one-way ANOVA.

RESEARCH METHODS

Acronym	BPN	Observed items	Materials
AUTO	autonomy	I feel very strongly that the way I exercise fits perfectly the way I prefer to exercise.	
	-	I feel that the way I exercise is definitely an expression of myself.	
COMP	competency	I feel that I execute very effectively the exercises of my training program.	Vlachpoulus
		I feel that exercise is an activity in which I do very well.	et al.(2006)
RLTD		I feel extremely comfortable when with the other exercise participants.	
	relatedness	I feel that I associate with the other exercise participants in a very friendly way.	

Table 1: Observed and latent variables

Questionaire consists of two parts. In first part, participants answer whether the participant enjoys the mobile game or not. Q1) If you have a game app for your smartphone, write it down. If not, write "None". Q2) If you don't have any games but have played mobile games in the past 6 months, write them down. If not, write "None". Q3) If you play a mobile game but can't remember the name of them, write "player" or "nonplayer". Second part, it is the domain of perception of game plat behavior. The questions in this area are to measure BPN for game behavior. For those who responded that they are non-players, we asked they recall old game experience he or she had or their knowledge and information heard from close people who enjoys the game around him. The gender and age of the participant were not asked because they were already extracted from the survey panel database system.

SURVEY

We surveyed 500 smartphone users about mobile game play experience through the survey app on their smart phones. Whether to participate in the survey,

to answer the question, or to compensate for the participation as a small reward were provided through a dedicated application provided by the mobile survey agency. The survey was conducted in April 2016 through a Korean mobile research agency. Participants were randomly extracted from the agency's panel database. The male and female ratios were sampled randomly as rate of 50%: 50%, and their age was evenly distributed among the 5 groups, such as under 19, 20~29, 30~39, 40~49, and above 50. Excluding the incomplete answers, the number of final answer submissions was 500 as 100 for each age group and 50 for men and 50 for each age group. The game is mostly enjoyed by young men. Researchers used this stratified sampling method to control the gender-age factor as much as possible in this game satisfaction survey. Two questionnaires were assigned for each need, and each question was short and easy to read to express one item on the smartphone screen without scroll touch. The entire question was expressed as open-ended questions and five-point Likert scale questions, and the total time to complete response was adjusted to no more than 15 minutes through modification and three pilot surveys.

The average age of the players was 32.36 years and the average age of non-players was 42.76 years as shown in table 2. Researchers sampled the respondents as evenly distributed among five age groups, and if the flat age restraint condition were canceled we could predict the actual average age of gamers will get lower and that of non-players gets higher. The average sex of gamer is slightly above 1.5, which means that in mobile game player there are more males. This rate also can be changeable when the stratified sampling condition inferring from many previous reports about demographic data of consumers ^{20,21}.

Table 2: Non-player vs. player (age and gender)

Mean (std. dev)	Non-Player (n=104)	Player (n=396)	Difference F-value (Sig.)			
Age	42.76(12.51)	32.36(12.50)	57.024 (.000)***			
Gender	1.58(.50)	1.48(.50)	3.115 (.078)*			
* p < 0.1, ** p < 0.5, *** p < 0.1						

Test results: The measurement questions were adopted from materials which have already proven to be reliable and validated to evaluate the basic psychological need for exercising behavior of sports facilities ¹⁴. Authors modified these items to match the game experience [see Table 1]. Of the total respondents, 396 were answered the name

of the game app that they currently enjoyed or enjoyed before, and defined themselves as a player although they did not remember the name correctly. Among them, 206 were males. Other than these, 104 non-players responded to the questions based on the indirect game experience and impression they own subjectively.

Confirmatory Factor Analysis: The BPNs were averaged by factor scores on each of the two observed items. In this case, confirmatory factor analysis was executed on three BPN models to see if the factor scores had data validity and reliability. As the index of fitness for the default model, CMIN/DF=116.02/42=2.762. Other indices were RMR (0.357), GFI (0.954), AGFI (0.914), CFI (0.964), RMSEA (0.067) and PCLOSE (0.028). They all exceeded the thresholds ²². The CR (composite reliability) value were calculated as COMP (0.821), AUTO (0.75), and RLTD (0.773), they all exceeded 0.7 as excellent for variables validity and reliability²³.

Basic psychological needs: The average needs satisfaction is distributed between 1 and 5 for each COMP, AUTO, RLTD, and the histograms and density of relative frequencies distributions for each need are shown in Figure 1. Respondents in both groups have similar distributions of COMP and AUTO desires for games, but different for RLTD. The RLTD distribution of NP is viewed as skewed to right. NP is more likely to recognize positively in view of RLTD needs than the actual experience of PP.



Figure 1: Non-player vs. player (Distribution of BPN)

The results of the t-test on the difference between the two groups are shown in Table 3 based on the mean and standard deviation of need satisfaction. Table 3 shows that there was no significant difference in the ratio of male to female in PP and NP of smartphone users (p = 0.078). However, the mean age of the two groups differed. The mean age of the players was 32.36 years, lower than that of non-players (p = .00). This difference can be larger when considering that there are more participants in the above the 40s-aged group than in the actual game player.

Mean	Player	Non-player	t-value	df	Sig. (2-tailed)	95% Confidence Interval of the Difference	
Std. Deviation	(n=396)	(n=104)				Lower	Upper
SEX	1.48(.5002)	1.58(.4964)	-1.765	498	.078	20525	.01100
AGE	32.36(12.50)	42.76(12.51)	-7.551	498	.000	-13.11036	-7.69675
COMP	3.099(.7098)	2.538(.8975)	6.765	498	.000	.39798	.72376
AUTO	3.357(.5754)	2.757(.7958)	8.677	498	.000	.46400	.73563
RLTD	3.166(.8018)	2.682(.9701)	5.237	498	.000	.30268	.66611

Table 3: Player vs. non-player (demography and BPN)

The null hypothesis that players will not differ in non-players in the satisfaction of COMP, AUTO, and RLTD can be rejected by each level of 2-tailed significance (Thus, H1.1, H1.2, H1.3 supported). Therefore, it is deduced that the average satisfaction of players' three needs is greater than non-player.Second, it is the order of magnitude of player and non-player's desire satisfaction. Though there was a difference in the size of desire satisfaction, both groups have the highest AUTO satisfaction, followed by RLTD and AUTO. We can't say that two orders ofneeds satisfaction are same (H2.1, H2.2, H2.3 rejected).

DISCUSSION

Player(PP) and non-player (NP) focused in this study is the people who skillfully handle the app on the smartphone because they are those who join the mobile survey service using mobile applications themselves, can apply for a variety of surveys and get a small amount of return by faithful answers. Even non-players, the reason they don't play games is not necessarily because they do not have the knowledge to accept new technology to run the game app. They are people who generally respond negatively to their mobile game play and those of their relevance, and at least they are subjectively reacting that their status is not suitable for playing games.

Player and non-player in this study are who are familiar with using smartphone apps, but are satisfied with game playing experience in terms of the basic psychological needs dimension. All of competence, autonomy, and relatedness need satisfaction of the player is higher than that of the non-player. It can be understood that non-players comprehend that playing game means the waste of time, because the proportion of people who tend to perceive the benefits of the action as negative is larger²⁴. However, it was unexpected that the order of magnitude of the three needs is the same with that of PP as Autonomy>Relatedness>Competency.

We have two issues to note from these results. First, non-players correctly understand the benefits of mobile games. Second, Competency, traditionally seen in video game genres²⁵, is higher than Relatedness in mobile games but relatively lower than Autonomy is the focal point. Thinking about the first issue, non-player groups who know how to use smartphones well can understand mobile games well also even by indirect experience in other games genre, such as computer games. Thus, they can start mobile game at any time, given the proper motivation. Mobile games can be played anytime on a smartphone that is always on the go, and can be enjoyed anytime by using slack time of everyday, but it is difficult to immerse in the game because of the small screen based on touch input. Mobile games are a growing game genre invigorated with the social games ²⁵. Community function using the address book built in the smartphone is a core feature of the mobile game. Therefore, the features by which non-players can be attracted into the game can be considered as a primary target to satisfy their relatedness needs.

Conclusions and limitations: The Cognitive Evaluation theory explains why people play games because their gameplay behavior satisfies their needs for competence, autonomy, and relatedness. In this study, we surveyed the fact that this applies to people who enjoy mobile games and those who do not. Non-players among smartphone users are people who do not consciously play games. Though mobile games are easy to set up to enjoy games, with little load of price, the consumers of this group refuse to enjoy them consciously. The factors owned to the non-player show us more clear factors which inactive players in view of wanting to enjoy their game playing.

They understand the mobile game well, but they are generally less satisfied with the three basic psychological needs than the players. In fact, their past game experiences are not motivating new game play behavior. If a game development is planning to design new games for inactive players or non-players as a new product having competent power, it is not appropriate to strengthen the game elements that satisfy the needs for autonomy or competence of the active players prefer. Rather, it can be expected that it is better to strengthen what can satisfy the relatedness needs of the smartphone users. For example, strengthening social networking game elements such as game community functions and location information of oneself and other parties is expected to be useful as a new game product strategy. Mobile games are not designed to steer only for some enthusiasts, but mass is its potential audience. Still, smartphone users are much larger than the mobile game population. So, the non-player, the inactiveplayer ought to be the new target for profitable market for game developers.

In this study, the basic psychological needs of smartphone users were measured based on their indirect or direct game play experience and compared each other. However, to make the comparison of the two groups objectively, the experiences of the player and the nonplayer must compare under the experimental control about the need measurement conditions in the laboratory environment. In this study, we just controlled the cause from participants' technical acceptance by allowing the participants to join in case they can handle smartphone and application on it. But still we have more condition to manage the objective comparison test. Second, the non-players defined in this study are those who have never played games or have experienced them long ago. The need satisfaction of the game is measured from old memory and indirect experience. Therefore, the comparison with the direct experience of the players couldn't acquire the reasonable objectiveness. Some studies have used simple ways to play non-players in a laboratory environment to learn about their game experience. A mobile game is a hedonic product that you enjoy for a while without any special purpose. It is not appropriate to see the effects of game experience in the experimental environment on satisfaction mechanically. We should eager to get better solutions for thee question on how to measure the experience of emotional consumer goods and objectively.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Kyungsung University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- 1. Salen K, Zimmerman E, Rules of play: Game design fundamentals,2004, MIT press.
- Sheldon K, Gunz A, Psychological Needs as Basic Motives, Not Just Experiential Requirements, Journal of Personality, 2009, 77(5), pp. 1467-1492.
- Przybylski A K, Rigby C S, Ryan R M, A motivational model of video game engagement, Review of general psychology, 2010, 14(2), pp. 154.
- Deci E L, Ryan R M, Self-determination theory: A macrotheory of human motivation, development, and health. Canadian psychology/Psychologie canadienne, 2008, 49(3), pp. 182.
- Walker G J, Social class and basic psychological need satisfaction during leisure and paid work. Journal of Leisure Research, 2016, 48(3), pp. 228.
- 6. Poels Y, Annema J H, Verstraete M, Zaman B, De Grooff D, Are you a gamer? A qualitative study on the parameters for categorizing casual and hardcore gamers. Iadis International Journal on www/internet, 2012, 10(1), pp. 1-16.
- Sun N, Rau P P L, Ma L, Understanding lurkers in online communities: A literature review. Computers in Human Behavior, 2014, 38, pp. 110-117.
- 8. Donthu N, Garcia A, The internet shopper. Journal of advertising research, 1999, 39(3), pp. 52-52.

- Mattila M, Karjaluoto H, Pento T, Internet banking adoption among mature customers: early majority or laggards? Journal of services marketing, 2003, 17(5), pp. 514-528.
- Kim Y B, Lee S H, Mobile gamer's epistemic curiosity affecting continuous play intention. Focused on players' switching costs and epistemic curiosity, Computers in Human Behavior, 2017, 77, pp. 32-47.
- Kashdan T B, Steger M F, Curiosity and pathways to well-being and meaning in life: Traits, states, and everyday behaviors, Motivation and Emotion, 2007, 31(3), pp. 159-173.
- Litman J A, Mussel P, Validity of the interest-and deprivation-type epistemic curiosity model in Germany, Journal of Individual Differences, 2013.
- Hamilton R W, Thompson D V, Is there a substitute for direct experience? Comparing consumers' preferences after direct and indirect product experiences, Journal of consumer research, 2007, 34, pp. 546-555.
- 14. Vlachopoulos S P, Michailidou S, Development and initial validation of a measure of autonomy, competence, and relatedness in exercise: The Basic Psychological Needs in Exercise Scale, Measurement in physical education and exercise science, 2006, 10(3), pp. 179-201.
- Castronova E, Synthetic worlds: the business and culture of online games, 2005, The University of Chicago press, Chicago and London.
- Hamar J, Keronen L, Alha K, Why do people play games? A review of studies on adoption and use. In System Sciences (HICSS), 2015 48th Hawaii International Conference (pp. 3559-3568). IEEE.

- Yee N, Harris H, Jabon M, Bailenson J N, The expression of personality in virtual worlds, Social Psychological and Personality Science, 2011, 2(1), pp. 5-12.
- Koster R, Theory of fun for game design. 2013, " O'Reilly Media, Inc.".
- Scharkow M, Festl R, Vogelgesang J, Quandt T, Beyond the "core-gamer": Genre preferences and gratifications in computer games. Computers in Human Behavior, 2015, 44, pp. 293-298.
- Koivisto J, Hamari J, Demographic differences in perceived benefits from gamification. Computers in Human Behavior, 2014, 35, pp. 179-188.
- Lauriola M, Litman J A, Mussel P, De Santis R, Crowson H M, and Hoffman R R, Epistemic curiosity and self-regulation. Personality and Individual Differences, 2015, 83, pp. 202-207.
- 22. Hair J F, Ringle C M, and Sarstedt M, PLS-SEM: Indeed, a silver bullet. Journal of Marketing theory and Practice, 2011, 19(2), pp. 139-152.
- 23. Lowry P B, and Gaskin J, Partial least squares (PLS) structural equation modeling (SEM) for building and testing behavioral causal theory: When to choose it and how to use it. IEEE Transactions on Professional Communication, 2014, 57(2), pp. 123-146.
- Huh S, and Bowman N D, Perception and addiction of online games as a function of personality traits. Journal of Media Psychology, 2008, 13(2), pp. 1-31.
- Paavilainen J, Hamari J, Stenros J and Kinnunen J, Social Network Games: Players' Perspectives, Simulation & Gaming XX2013,pp. 1-27.

Elite Taekwondo Athletes' Injuries and their Coping Strategies

Jong-Sik Lim¹, Chun-Ho Yang²

¹Dept. of Physical Education, Kunsan University, Kunsan; ²Dept. of Marine Sports, Hanseo University, Seosan, Korea

ABSTRACT

This study examined athletes' injuries and their coping strategies, targeting 185 athletes registered with the Korean Taekwondo Association. To meet the purpose of this study, questionnaires were used, and descriptive statistical analysis and χ^2 (Chi-square analysis) were conducted to process collected data. The following conclusions were obtained through these methods. First, the time of experiencing athletic injuries by demographic characteristics revealed a statistically significant difference in their grades, weight, and careers. Second, the rounds in which athletes were injured by demographic characteristics revealed a statistically significant difference in their grades, weight, and careers. Third, causes of athletes' injuries by demographic characteristics revealed a statistically significant difference in their grades, weight, and careers. Fourth, first aid treatment by demographic characteristics revealed a statistically significant difference in their grades, weight, and careers. Fifth, injury treatment methods by demographic characteristics revealed a statistically significant difference in their weight and careers. Personal treatment was most frequently used by weight and careers. Sixth, perceived methods of preventing athletic injuries by demographic characteristics revealed a statistically significant difference in their weight, grades, and careers. As a result of this study, elite taekwondo athletes' injuries were incurred and repeated by many causes regardless of demographic characteristics. To prevent and minimize injuries, careful attention from athletes, coaches, hands-on staff and educators is needed. In addition, injury prevention programs for athletes should be implemented to minimize injuries and accurate treatment should be applied through comprehensive education on athletic injury prevention.

Keyword: Elite Taekwondo Athletes', Injuries, Coping Strategies, Demographic Characteristics, Injury Prevention Programs.

INTRODUCTION

Athletes are using new training methods and systematically enhancing their training to achieve better records and acquire more skills. Their scientific and systematic training improves their performance^[1]. However, an obsession with improvement of their performance may lead to a failure in preventing injuries and protecting themselves. Athletes' injuries lower their athletic performance and may cause unstable psychological conditions. Injuries may also have a fatal effect on their lives.

In sports, an overheated competition is inevitable since score results or renewal of the highest records determine victory or defeat. Combative sports such as taekwondo bring a high risk of physical injuries. In taekwondo, various forms of attacks and defensive movements instantly change and are connected to each other producing a formidable destructive power. Taekwondo requires multiple directional changes, a high level of technical changes, and spontaneous and accurate judgment during a given space and time^[12]. Unlike other sports, taekwondo is a combative sport in which hands and feet are used, which makes many athletes vulnerable to injuries during training and in competition. Since taekwondo is about attacking the most critical and vital points of the human body with spontaneous and concentrated force, it may cause fatal injuries. Also, since it is a fierce sport that requires athletes to engage in body-to-body combat with opponents, it causes more diverse and frequent injuries compared to other sports. In addition, since overexcitement during matches impairs their attention, aggravating risk of injury, they need to be more cautious in preventing injuries. Athletics' injuries in such sports as taekwondo have a significant impact on performance^[8].For athletes, minimizing injuries is a critical factor in improving performance. In this regard, the development and application of coping strategies has become essential for athletes and their coaches.

Currently, taekwondo has evolved into a sport focused on Gyeorugi (Competition) and so various attempts are being made, such as the reduction of the size of the arena and introduction of differential scores and sudden death systems, etc. to present it as a more fun and exciting sport^[9]. With trends changing, the likelihood of athletes being injured is increasing as they engage in more intense training and practice immoderate attack techniques to win. High levels of immoderate attack techniques that are being practiced to compensate for losing scores caused by the introduction of the differential score system is also contributing to a high incidence of athletic injuries, but their coping strategies are insufficient. Measures such as ensuring that athletes wear protective gear during competition are being practiced but various forms of injuries related to potential risks may happen at any time.

Athletic injuries make it impossible for athletes to compete or reduce their performance in the short term. In the long term, such injuries have a negative effect of reducing performance because of anxiety about injuries, lack of training, non-attendance at practices, etc. Clinically, athletes need to know about the injury mechanism to prevent injuries. Studies on the mechanism and injuries are necessary for improvement of athletes' performance and for prevention. Many studies on athletes' injuries are being conducted. More specifically, there are studies on causes of injuries, frequency of injuries, the time when athletes are injured, locations of injuries, injury prevention, and first aid treatment methods. Also, in terms of sports medicine, there are studies on factors of injuries, clinical studies on prevention and treatment of injuries, and on rehabilitation from sports trauma^[3]; ^[6]. Recent studies have focused on causes of injuries arising from potential risks of taekwondo and analysis of real conditions^[8]. There are few studies on injuries relative to taekwondo athletes' demographic characteristics. Previous studies on taekwondo-related injuries have been extensively conducted in various fields but not on analysis of real conditions relative to simple injuries. Therefore, it is necessary to investigate elite athletes' injuries and coping strategies. These studies will provide measures to prevent injuries and offer effective preventive and coping strategies when injuries arise. This study will provide coping strategies that address Taekwondo athletes' typical injuries by examining real conditions of athletes' injuries and their coping methods.

METHODOLOGY

Study subjects: Thisstudy selected taekwondo athletes registered with the Korean Taekwondo Association as a population. A group of 200 subjects was selected using a convenience sampling method. A total of 185 questionnaires were used for the final analysis, excluding 15 questionnaires with unreliable responses.General characteristics of the subjects are shown in <Table 1>.

Variable	Classification	Frequency (n)	Percentage (%)	
Class	1 Class	97	52.4	
	2 Class	56	30.3	
	3 Class	21	11.4	
	4 Class	11	5.9	
Weight	58kg under	32	17.3	
	68kg under	71	38.4	
	80kg under	38	20.5	
	80kg over	44	23.8	
Athlete	5years under	43	23.3	
career	7years under	37	20.0	
	9years under	65	35.1	
	9yerars over	40	21.6	

Table 1: General characteristics of subjects

Tools: Questionnaires that ^[2] and ^[10] used were selected as the research tool for this study, after being reconstructed to meet the purpose of this study.

The questionnaire consisted of the demographic characteristics (3 items: grade, weight, and athlete career), athletes' injuries (4 items: the time when they experienced injuries, the rounds in which they were injured, and causes of injuries), and coping strategies (3 items: first aid treatment, injury treatment methods, and perceived methods of preventing injuries).

Research procedures: To survey elite taekwondo athletes' injuries and coping strategies, the author(s) visited a high school taekwondo arena. The author(s) asked coaches for permission before conducting the survey. The caveats in responding to the questions and their purpose and content were explained to coaches and athletes before distributing the questionnaires. The subjects were asked to respond to questions based on self-assessment. Completed questionnaires were immediately retrieved.

Data Processing: A total of 185 questionnaires were used for the final analysis, excluding inaccurate and

unreliable responses. Descriptive statistical analysis and χ^2 (Chi-square analysis) were conducted of collected data using the SPSS 21.0 statistical software.

RESULTS

Time of athletes' injury experience by demographic characteristics: The result of crossover analysis to identify the time of injury experience by elite taekwondo athletes' demographic characteristics. Athletes' injuries during competition were experienced most by 4th graders (81.8%), followed by 2nd graders (19.6%), 1st graders (17.5%), and 3rd graders (9.5%). Those during training were experienced most by 3rd graders (71.4%), followed by 2nd graders (50.0%), 1st graders (474%), and 4th graders (0.0%). Those during practice competition were experienced most by 1st graders (35.1%), followed by 2nd graders (29.8%), 3rd graders (7.0%), and 4th graders (3.5%). The time of athletes' injury by grade revealed a statistically significant difference between variables (χ^2 =31. 016, p<.001). Athletes' injuries during competition were experienced most by those weighing more than 80kg (31.8%), followed by those weighing less than 80kg (43.2%), those weighing less than 58kg (21.9%), and less than 88kg (21.9%). Those during practice were experienced most by those weighing less than 80kg (65.8%), followed by those weighing more than 80kg (43.2%), those weighing less than 68kg (40.8%), and those weighing less than 58kg (20.0%). Those during practice were experienced most by those weighing less than 68kg (46.5%), followed by those weighing less than 58kg (28.1%), those weighing more than 80kg (25.0%), and those weighing less than 80kg (10.5%). The time of athletes' injury by weight revealed a statistically significant difference between variables (χ^2 =19.700, p<.01). Athletes' injuries were experienced most by those with more than nine years of career taekwondo (30.0%), followed by those with less than nine years (26.2%), those with less than five years (14.0%), and those with less than seven years (10.8%). Those during training were experienced most by those with less than 5 years of career taekwondo (65.1%), followed by those with less than nine years (52.3%), those with more than nine years (47.5%), and those with less than seven years (21.6%). Those during practice were experienced most by those with less than seven years of career taekwondo (67.6%), followed by those with more than nine years (22.5%), those with less than nine years (21.5%), and those with less than five years

(20.9%). The time of athletes' injury by year of career taekwondo revealed a statistically significant difference between variables (χ^2 =33.710, p<.001).

Rounds in which athletes were injured by demographic characteristics: The result of crossover analysis to identify rounds in which athletes were injured by elite taekwondo athletes' demographic characteristics. Athletes' injuries during the first round were experienced most by 3rd graders (19.0%), followed by 2nd graders (17.9%), 1st graders (5.2%), and 4th graders (0.0%). Those injured during the second round were experienced most by 4th graders (100%), followed by 3rd graders (47.6%), 1st graders (43.3%), and 2nd graders (25.0%). Those injured during the third round were experienced most by 2nd graders (55.4%), followed by 1st graders (48.5%), 3rd graders (9.5%), and 4th graders (0.0%). Injuries to the golden points were experienced most by 3rd graders (23.8%), followed by 1st graders (3.1%), 2nd graders (1.8%), and 4th graders (0.0%). The rounds in which athletes were injured by grade revealed a statistically significant difference between variables (χ^2 =51. 819, p<.001). In some cases, they revealed no statistically significant depending on their weights. Athletes' injuries during the first round were experienced most by those with less than five years of career taekwondo (11.6%), followed by those with less than nine years (10.8%), those with more than nine years (10.0%), and those with less than seven years (8.1%). Those injured during the second round were experienced most by those with less than nine years of career taekwondo (53.8%), followed by those with less than five years (44.2%), those with more than nine years (42.5%), and those with less than seven years (16.2%). Those injured during the third round were experienced most by those with less than seven years of career taekwondo (75.7%), followed by those with less than five years (44.2%), those with less than nine years (33.8%), and those with less than nine years (27.5%). Injuries to the golden points were experienced most by athletes with more than nine years of career taekwondo (20.0%), followed by those with less than nine years (1.5%), those with less than five years (0.0%), and those more less than seven years (0.0%). The rounds in which athletes were injured by year of career taekwondo revealed a statistically significant difference between variables (χ^2 =45.245, p<.001).

Causes of athletes' injuries by demographic characteristics: The result of crossover analysis to identify causes of athletes' injuries by elite taekwondo athletes' demographic characteristics. Injuries caused by a lack of warming up and cooling down were experienced most by 1st graders (17.5%), followed by 2nd graders (16.1%), 3rd graders (4.8%), and 4th graders (0.0%). Injuries caused by excessive training and techniques were experienced most by 1st graders (34.0%), followed by 2nd graders (33.9%), 3rd graders (9.5%), and 4th graders (0.0%). Injuries caused by wrong training methods were experienced most by 4th graders (81.8%), followed by 3rd graders (14.3%), 2nd graders (7.1%), and 1st graders (4.1%). Injuries caused by wearing no protective gear were experienced most by 3rd graders (33.3%), followed by 4th graders (18.2%), 2nd graders (10.7), and 1st graders (9.3%).

Injuries caused by excessive desire for winning were experienced most by 3rd graders (38.1%), followed by 1st graders (27.8%), 2nd graders (21.4%), and 4th graders (0.0%). Injuries caused by lack of practice were experienced most by 2nd graders (10.7%), followed by 1st graders (7.2%), 3rd graders (0.0%), and 4th graders (0.0%). Reasons for experiencing injuries by grade revealed a statistically significant difference between variables ($\chi^2 = 83.316$, p < .001). Injuries caused by a lack of warming up and cooling down were experienced most by those weighing less than 58kg (28.1%), followed by those weighing less than 68kg (16.9%), those weighing more than 80 kg (13.6%), and those weighing less than 80 kg (0.0%). Injuries caused by excessive training and techniques were experienced most by those weighing more than 80kg (34.1%), followed by those weighing less than 68kg (33.8%), those weighing less than 80kg (23.7%), and those weighing less than 58kg (18.8%). Injuries caused by wrong training methods were experienced most by those weighing less than 80kg (21.1%), followed by those weighing less than 68kg (15.5%), those weighing more than 80kg (2.3%), and those weighing less than 58kg (0.0%). Injuries caused by wearing no protective gear were experienced most by those weighing more than 80kg (29.5%), followed by those weighing less than 58kg (15.6%), those weighing less than 80kg (7.9%), and those weighing less than 68kg (4.2%). Injuries caused by excessive desire for winning were experienced most by those weighing less than 80kg (47.4%), followed by those weighing less than 68kg (26.8%), those weighing more than 80kg (13.6%),

and those weighing less than 58kg (12.5%). Injuries caused by a lack of training were experienced most by those weighing less than 58kg (25.0%), followed by those weighing more than 80kg (6.8%), those weighing less than 68kg (2.8%), and those weighing less than 80 kg (0.0%). The causes of athletes' injuries by weight revealed a statistically significant difference between variables (χ^2 =69.238, p<.001). Injuries caused by a lack of warming up and cooling down were experienced most by those with less than five years of career taekwondo (25.6%), followed by those less than seven years (21.6%), those with less than nine years (9.2%), and those with more than nine years (5.0%). Injuries caused by excessive training and techniques were experienced most by those with less than seven years of career taekwondo (51.4%), followed by those less than nine years (33.8%), those with less than five years (25.6%), and those with more than nine years (5.0%). Injuries caused by wrong training methods were experienced most by those with more than nine years of career taekwondo (37.5%), followed by those less than nine years (6.2%), those with less than seven years (2.7%), and those with less than five years (0.0%). Injuries caused by wearing no protective gear were experienced most by those with less than five years of career taekwondo (27.9%), followed by those less than seven years (16.2%), those with less than nine years (6.2%), and those with more than nine years (5.0%). Injuries caused by a lack of excessive desire for winning were experienced most by those with more than nine years of career taekwondo (40.0%), followed by those less than nine years (38.5%), those with less than five years (11.6%), and those with less than seven years (2.7%). Injuries caused by a lack of practice were experienced most by those with less than five years of career (9.3%), followed by those more than nine years (7.5%), those with less than nine years (6.2%), and those with less than seven years (5.4%). The causes of athletes' injuries by year of career taekwondo revealed a statistically significant difference between variables (χ^2 =89.045, p<.001).

First aid treatment by demographic characteristics: The result of crossover analysis to identify elite taekwondo athletes' first aid treatment by demographic characteristics. Ice pack treatment was used most by 1st graders (36.1%), followed by 2nd graders (33.3%), 3rd graders (21.4%), and 4th graders (18.2%). Massage treatment was used most by 4th graders (81.8%), followed by 2nd graders (17.9%), 1st graders (17.5%), and 3rd

graders (9.5%). Pain relief spray treatment was used most by 3rd graders (57.1%), followed by 2nd graders (53.6%), 1st graders (38.2%), and 4th graders (0.0%). No first aid treatment was practiced most by 1st graders (7.2%), followed by 2nd graders (7.1%), 3rd graders (0.0%), and 4th graders (0.0%). First aid treatment by grade revealed a statistically significant difference between variables (χ^2 =34.849, p<.001). Ice pack treatment was used most by those weighing more than 80kg (56.8%), followed by those weighing less than 80kg (26.3%), those weighing -68kg (22.5%), and those weighing less than 58kg (15.6%). Massage treatment was used most by those weighing less than 80kg (36.8%), followed by those weighing less than 68kg (19.7%), those weighing more than 80kg (18.2%), and those weighing less than 58kg (6.3%). Pain relief spray treatment was used most by those weighing less than 58 kg (65.6%), followed by those weighing less than 68kg (50.7%), those weighing less than 80kg (36.8%), and those weighing more than 80kg (20.5%). No first aid treatment was practiced most by those weighing less than 58kg (12.5%), followed by those weighing less than 68kg (7.0%), those weighing more than 80kg (4.5%), and those weighing less than 80 kg (0.0%). Injuries caused by excessive desire to win were experienced most by those weigh less than 80kg (47.4%), followed by those weighing less than 68kg (26.8%), those weighing more than 80kg (13.6%), and those weighing less than 58kg (12.5%). Injuries caused by lack of practice were experienced most by those weigh less than -58kg (25.0%), followed by those weighing more than 80kg (6.8%), those weighing less than 68 kg (2.8%), and those weighing less than 80 kg(0.0%). Causes of athletes' injuries by weight revealed a statistically significant difference between variables (χ^2 =37.477, p<.001). Ice pack treatment was used most by those with less than five years of career taekwondo (67.4%), followed by those with less than nine years (27.7%), those with less than seven years (13.5%), and those with more than nine years (10.0%). Massage treatment was used most by those with less than nine years of career taekwondo (33.8%), followed by those with more than nine years (30.0%), those with less than seven years (8.1%), and those with less than five years (2.3%). Pain relief spray treatment was used most by those with less than seven years of career taekwondo (75.7%), followed by those with more than nine years (52.5%), those with less than nine years (36.9%), and those with less than five years (16.3%). No first aid treatment was practiced most by those with less than five

years of career taekwondo (14.0%), followed by those with more than nine years (7.5%), those with less than seven years (2.7%), and those with less than nine years (1.5%). First aid treatment by year of career revealed a statistically significant difference between variables (χ^2 =70. 908, p<.001).

Injury treatment methods by taekwondo athletes' demographic characteristics: The result of crossover analysis to identify elite taekwondo athletes' injury treatment methods by demographic characteristics. Treatment methods by grade revealed no statistically significant difference. Personal pain relief spray treatment was used most by those weighing more than 80kg (81.8%), followed by those weighing less than 58kg (71.9%), those weighing less than 80kg (68.4%), and those weighing less than 41kg (57.7%). Physical treatment was used most by those weighing less than 58kg (15.6%), followed by those weighing less than 68kg (5.6%), those weighing more than 80kg (2.3%), and those weighing less than 80 kg (0.0%). Chinese medical treatment was used most by those weighing less than 68kg (31.0%), followed by those weighing less than 58kg (9.4%), those weighing more than 80kg (6.8%), and those weighing less than 80kg (5.3%). Massage and acupressure treatment were used most by those weighing less than 80kg (26.3%), followed by those weighing more than 80kg (9.1%), those weighing less than 68kg (5.6%), and those weighing less than 58kg (3.1%). Injury treatment methods by weight revealed a statistically significant difference between variables $(\chi^2=39.788, p<.001)$. Personal pain relief spray treatment was used most by those with less than five years of career taekwondo (90.7%), followed by those with less than nine years (70.8%), those with more than nine years (60.0%), and those with less than seven years (45.9%). Physical treatment was used most by those with more than nine years of career taekwondo (10.0%), followed by those with less than seven years (8.1%), those with less than five years (7.0%), and those with less than nine years (0.0%). Chinese medical treatment was used most by those with less than seven years of career taekwondo (40.5%), followed by those with more than nine years (22.5%), those with less than nine years (7.7%), and those with less than five years (2.3%). Massage and acupressure treatment were used most by those with less than nine years of career taekwondo (21.5%), followed by those with more than nine years (7.5%), those with less than seven years (5.4%), and those with less than five years (0.0%). Injury treatment methods by years of career taekwondo revealed a statistically significant difference between variables (χ^2 =48.222, p<.001).

Perceived methods of preventing athletic injuries by demographic characteristics: The result of crossover analysis to identify elite taekwondo athletes' perceived methods of preventing injuries by demographic characteristics. Appropriate training time was used most by 4th graders (100%), followed by 2nd graders (17.9%), 3rd graders (9.5%), and 1st graders (5.2%). Warming up and cooling down were used most by 1st graders (11.35%), followed by 3rd graders (4.8%), 2nd graders (3.6%), and 4th graders (0.0%). Full recovery from fatigue was practiced most by 3rd graders (42.9%), followed by 2nd graders (41.1%), 1st graders (37.1%), and 4th graders (0.0%). Adequate nutritional intake was practiced used most by 1st graders (13.4%), followed by 2nd graders (8.9%), 3rd graders (0.0%), and 4th graders (0.0%). Injury prevention education was practiced most by 1st graders (9.3%), followed by 2nd graders (7.1%), 3rd graders (0.0%), and 4th graders (0.0%). Wearing protective gear was used most by 3rd graders (42.9%), followed by 1st graders (23.7%), 2nd graders (21.4%), and 4th graders (0.0%). Perceived methods of preventing athletic injuries by grade revealed a statistically significant difference between variables $(\chi^2 = 81.442, p < .001).$

Appropriate training time was practiced most by those weighing less than 58kg (25.0%), followed by those weighing more than 80kg (15.9%), those weighing less than 80kg (13.2%), and those weighing less than 68kg (11.3%). Thorough warming up and cooling down was practiced most by those weighing less than 58kg (15.6%), followed by those weighing less than 68kg (8.5%), those weighing more than 80kg (4.5%), and those weighing less than 80kg (2.6%). Full recovery from fatigue was practiced most by those weighing less than 80kg (44.7%), followed by those weighing less than 68kg (42.3%), those weighing more than 80kg 36.4%), and those weighing less than 58kg (15.6%). Adequate nutritional intake was practiced most by those weighing less than 58kg (21.9%), followed by those weighing less than 68kg (9.9%), those weighing more than 80kg (9.1%), and those wearing less than 80kg (0.0%). Injury prevention education was practiced most by those weighing more than 80kg (13.6%), followed by those weighing less than 80kg (7.9%), those weighing less than 68kg (4.2%), and those weighing less than 58kg

(3.1%). Wearing protective gear was practiced most by those weighing less than 80kg (31.6%), followed by those weighing less than 68kg (23.9%), those weighing more than 80kg (20.5%), and those weighing less than 58kg (18.8%). Perceived methods of preventing athletic injuries by weight revealed a statistically significant difference between variables ($\chi^2=26.927$, p<.05). Appropriate training time was practiced most by those with more than nine years of career taekwondo (22.5%), followed by those with less than nine years (16.9%), those with less than five years (11.6%), and those with less than seven years (8.1%). Thorough warming up and cooling down was practiced most by those with less than five years of career taekwondo (14.0%), followed by those with more than nine years (7.5%), those with less than nine years (6.2%), and those with less than seven years (2.7%). Full recovery from fatigue was practiced most by those with less than seven years of career taekwondo (59.5%), followed by those with less than nine years (35.4%), those with less than five years (27.9%), and those with more than nine years (27.5%). Adequate nutritional intake was practiced most by those with more than nine years of career taekwondo (22.5%), followed by those with less than five years (16.9%), those with less than seven years 11.6%), and those with less than nine years (8.1%). Injury prevention education was practiced most by those with less than five years of career taekwondo (14.0%), followed by those with less than seven years (8.1%), those with more than nine years (5.0%), and those with less than nine years (3.1%). Wearing protective gear was practiced most by those with less than nine years of career taekwondo (33.8%), followed by those with more than nine years (22.5%), those with less than five years (18.6%), and those with less than seven years (13.5%). Perceived methods of preventing athletic injuries by years of career taekwondo revealed a statistically significant difference between variables (χ²=21.127, p<.05).

DISCUSSION

Taekwondo is a sport requiring calculated movement with hands and feet, in which athletes must decide on techniques to use according to opponents' movements^[11]. It is also a sport that requires quick responses, agility, ability to react instantly, and prompt and accurate judgment. In competition, according to the rules, scores are recognized only when techniques of hands and feet are used. Taekwondo athletes are highly prone to injuries because offensive and defensive movements frequently change with use of hands and feet. ^[4]validated the seriousness of injuries in reporting that 98.6% of taekwondo athletes experienced injuries. Such injuries should be prevented or minimized when they occur. In this regard, this study investigated elite taekwondo athletes' injuries and their coping strategies. This study found that the period of experience of injuries by demographic characteristics revealed a significant difference in grades, weights, and careers. Fourth graders have the highest frequency of injuries during competition. They must achieve solid results in their performance in to make their debut in business taekwondo teams. Because of this, they overstrain themselves during competition. Third graders have the highest frequency of injuries during training. They are the main players on their teams, setting the scene for training and focusing their attention on it. Simulated competitionlike practices with their juniors may be the cause for the highest frequency of injuries during training. Those weighing more than 80kg have the highest frequency of injuries. The heavier they are, the more destructive power they have. In addition, competitions use the heaviest electronic protective gear for heavyweight athletes. Since victory or defeat is determined in taekwondo competition, the power of heavyweight athletes is inevitable. Therefore, the heavier they are, the more prone to injuries. Those weighing more than 58kg and less than 68kg have the highest frequency of injuries during practice competition. Interschool practice competition are often played under agreement between coaches without certain rules. Therefore, they are forced to engage in practice competition with many others in the same weight class, and in some cases, with those heavier than them. This may cause athletic injuries. There were conflicting results depending on athletes' taekwondo careers. The longer their career, the higher the frequency of injuries during competition; the shorter their career, the higher the frequency of injuries during practice. Athletes with longer careers are injured by participating in competition without correcting wrong movements or habits because they are proud of themselves or perceive they are doing fine in their career. Those with shorter careers have higher frequency of injuries during training. Having short careers means that they have a low level of technical proficiency and completeness, directly related to injuries during competition or training. The rounds in which athletes were injured by demographic characteristics revealed a statistically significant difference in their grades and careers. Third graders have the highest frequency of injuries during the first round or when were injured during

golden points; fourth graders during the second round; second graders during the third round. Third graders should prevent injuries in the first round by practicing thorough warming up; second graders should be prepared for the risk of injuries caused by an excessive desire to win. Regardless of the length of athletes' careers, athletic injuries in every round always occur. Causes of injuries by athletes' demographic characteristics revealed a statistically significant difference in their grades, weights, and careers. For 1st graders, the lack of warming up and cooling down were the most frequent causes of injuries; for 4th graders, wrong training methods; for 3rd graders, wearing no protective gear and excessive desire to win; for 2nd graders, the lack of practice. What is unique here is that causes of injuries were different depending on their grades. Coaches' concern and efforts are needed to reduce athletic injuries. They need to provide 1st graders with adequate time for warming up and cooling down and develop methods for a step-by-step implementation of appropriate training and high levels of techniques. For 3rd graders, wearing no protective gear and excessive desire to win are causes of injuries. This is related to the fact that 3rd graders have the highest frequency of athletic injuries. The training method for 3rd graders is mainly Gyeorugi (Competition). Therefore, coaches need to require athletes to wear protective gear and caution them that an excessive desire to win may cause injuries.

First aid treatment by demographic characteristics revealed a statistically significant difference in their grades, weights, and careers. For 1st to 3rd graders, pain relief spray treatment was most frequently used; for 4th graders, massage treatment. Pain relief products and cooling sprays are used in pain relief spray treatment and are affordable and easy to use. Such products have an instant effect in relieving pain when used for muscle pain and bruises^[13]. Pain relief products are standard medicines elite athletes use during competition and training. Such products are used by athletes regardless of their careers and weight. Injury treatment methods by demographic characteristics revealed a statistically significant difference in their weight and careers. Injury treatment by athletes' weight and careers means using pain relief and cooling sprays, patches, pain killers, etc, easily bought from drug stores. Physical treatment or Chinese medical treatment are costly and time consuming for elite athletes since they must visit a hospital in person for diagnosis and treatment. It is not easy for students

CONCLUSION

to receive treatment in a hospital because they have a difficult time coordinating their classes or training. Therefore, personal treatment was the most frequently used method.^[5]also is in the same vein with this study, suggesting that taekwondo athletes are the main users of first aid treatment in emergency situations. Perceived methods of preventing athletic injuries by demographic characteristics revealed a statistically significant difference in their grades, weight, and careers. For 1st through 2nd graders, full recovery from fatigue was most frequently practiced as their injury prevention method; for 3rd graders, full recovery from fatigue and wearing protective gear; for 4th graders, appropriate training time. Those in lower grades perceived that they could prevent athletic injuries by allowing full recovery from fatigue, the result of accumulation of fatigue caused by overworking. Wearing protective gear among 3rd graders is related to the above report that wearing no protective gear may lead to athletic injuries. Also, appropriate training time among 4th graders is related to their perception that accumulated fatigue is one of the causes of athletic injuries. They perceive that appropriateness of training time would relieve accumulated fatigue and stress through use of their personal time. For elite taekwondo athletes, injuries during competition or training are inherently dangerous. Accidental mistakes or inattention may lead to injuries. Excessive competition and overtraining among elite taekwondo athletes expose them to risk of injuries by pushing them beyond the limit of their abilities. Therefore, for inevitable injuries, careful management should be implemented rather than depending on the use of pain relief & cooling sprays. As revealed in this study, first aid treatment or post-injury treatment was only primary treatment for elite taekwondo athletes. Treatment even in an emergency was likely to be on the personal level. Each team should educate athletes about causes of injuries arising during taekwondo training or competition, accurate coping strategies, and treatment methods. Rather than disregarding injuries as typical bruises, athletes should understand phased pain and implement treatment suitable for it. It is best to receive treatment from medical specialists. However, if circumstances do not permit such treatment from medical specialists, athletes should know the degree of their injuries so they can reduce burden from their injuries if provided with appropriate treatment methods.

This This study examined athletes' injuries and their coping strategies, targeting 185 athletes registered with the Korean Taekwondo Association. To meet the purpose of this study, questionnaires were used, and descriptive statistical analysis and χ^2 (Chi-square analysis) were conducted to process collected data. The following conclusions were obtained through these methods.

First, the time of experiencing athletic injuries by demographic characteristics revealed a statistically significant difference in their grades, weight, and careers. For 1st, 2nd, and 3rd graders, injuries arose most frequently during training; 4th graders during competition. For those weighing less than 58kg and less than 68kg, injuries arose most frequently during practice; for those less than 80kg and more than 80kg during training. For those with less than five years of career taekwondo, less than nine years, and more than nine years, injuries arose most frequently during training; for those less than seven years during practice.

Second, the rounds in which athletes were injured by demographic characteristics revealed a statistically significant difference in their grades, weight, and careers. For 1st and 2nd graders, injuries arose most frequently in the 3rd round; for 3rd and 4th graders in the 2nd round. For those with less than five years of career taekwondo and less than seven years, injuries arose most frequently in the 3rd round; for those with less than nine years of career taekwondo and more than nine years, in the 2nd round.

Third, causes of athletes' injuries by demographic characteristics revealed a statistically significant difference in their grades, weight, and careers. For 1st and 2nd graders, use of excessive training and techniques were the most frequent causes of injuries; for 3rd graders, an excessive desire to win; for 4th graders, wrong training methods. For those weighing less than 58kg, lack of warming up was the most frequent cause of injuries; for those weighing less than 68kg and more than 80kg, use of excessive training and techniques. For those with less than five years of career taekwondo, wearing no protective gear was the most cause of injuries; for those with less than seven years, use of excessive training and techniques; for those with less than nine years and more than nine years, an excessive desire to win.

Fourth, first aid treatment by demographic characteristics revealed a statistically significant difference in their grades, weight, and careers. For 1st, 2nd, and 3rd graders, pain relief spray treatment was most frequently used for first aid treatment; for 4th graders, massage treatment. For those weighing less than 58kg, less than 68kg, and less than 80kg, pain relief spray treatment was most frequently used for first aid treatment; for those weighing more than 80kg, ice pack treatment. For those with less than five years of career, ice pack treatment was most frequently used for first aid treatment; those with less than seven years, less than nine years, and more than nine years, pain relief spray treatment.

Fifth, injury treatment methods by demographic characteristics revealed a statistically significant difference in their weight and careers. Personal treatment was most frequently used by weight and careers.

Sixth, perceived methods of preventing athletic injuries by demographic characteristics revealed a statistically significant difference in their weight, grades, and careers. For 1st, 2nd, and 3rd graders, full recovery from fatigue was most frequently used; for 4th graders, appropriate training time. For those weighing less than 58kg, appropriate training time was most frequently used; for those weighing more than 80kg, ice pack treatment. Regardless years of career, full recovery from fatigue was most frequently used.

As a result of this study, elite taekwondo athletes' injuries were incurred and repeated by many causes regardless of demographic characteristics. To prevent and minimize injuries, careful attention from athletes, coaches, hands-on staff and educators is needed. In addition, injury prevention programs for athletes should be implemented to minimize injuries and accurate treatment should be applied through comprehensive education on athletic injury prevention.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Kunsan University, Kunsan, 54150, Korea

Source of Funding: Hanseo University

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

 An, Ho-Jung., Kim, Young-Youn., Wang, Joong-San., Kim, Ji-Sung., Lee, Seung-Joo., Kim, Sang-Hoon, 2012, The Study on Sports Injury of Elite Table-Tennis Players, Korea Society for Wellness. 7(4), 119-128.

- 2. Cho, Myung-Hwan, 2002, Injuries in Taekwondo athlete. Unpublished master's Dissertation, Kyunghee University.
- Cho, Yong-Chan., Park, Doo-Yong., Park, Seung-Ho, 2006, School class star motion injury actual condition analysis of man and woman Taekwondo bow. Journal of Sport Information & Technology. 1(1), 49-60.
- 4. Jang, Hae-Sang, 2001, A study on the injury of Taekwondo athletes. Unpublished master's Dissertation, Kunsan National University.
- 5. Jin, Jun-Soo, 2008, A Study on Physical Injury Prevention and First-Aid Satisfaction of Taekwondo Athletes. Unpublished master's Dissertation, Korean National Sport University.
- Kim, Jong-Wook., Yoon, Chan-Soo., Lee, Yong-Kuk., Cho, Min-Sun., Choi, You-Lee, 2016, Analysis of Sports Injury and First Aid types of college athletes. Sport Science, 33(2), 65-79.
- 7. Lee, Ae-Yeon, 2010, The Study on the Injury Types and the Factors an Analysis of female Taekwondo Players in Middle and High Schools. The Research and Information Service, 10, 161-182.
- Lee, Chang-Young., Lee, Soo-Kyung, 2010, A study of core exercise for sports injury prevention and athletic performance of ice hockey players. Journal of Coaching Development, 12(3), 155-162.
- 9. Lee, Jae-Bong, 2016, Activating Taekwondo Games by Improvement of Competition Rules. The Korean Journal of Sport, 14(1), 7-15.
- Lee, Won-Jae, 2007, Study on counteractions against injuries by weights in Taekwondo. Unpublished master's Dissertation, Chosun University.
- 11. Lee, Young-Rim, 2013, A Biomechanical Analysis on the Scoring of DollyoChagi with Wearing Electronic Hogu in Kyorugi of Taekwondo, Journal of Korean Physical Education Association for Girls Women, 27(2), 159-169.
- Sung, Rak-Joon, 2011, A Study on the Classification of Taekwondo Techniques Based on the Structure and Function of Human Body. Taekwondo Journal of Kukkiwon, 2(2), 109-132.
- Wang, Chul-Min., Kim, Hak-Duk, 2013, Injury early correspondence and medical treatment and prevention of Taekwondo players. Journal of the World of Taekwondo Culture, 7, 1-18.

A Constancy Study for Quality Control of Digital Radiographic Images

Seung-Hun Jeung^{1,3}, Cheong-Hwan Lim²

¹Dept. of Health Care, Hanseo University, 46. Hanseo 1-ro, Haemi-Myun, Seosan-Si,Chungcheognamdo; ²Dept. of Radiological Science, Hanseo University, 46. Hanseo 1-ro, Haemi-Myun, Seosan-Si,Chungcheognam-do,31962,Republic of Korea

ABSTRACT

The International Electro technical Commission (IEC) recommends quality control of images such as the Constancy Test and the detective quantum efficiency (DQE) for digital radiography quality control. However, this kind of image quality control has not been implemented in Korean digital radiography. In this study, constancy tests that are usually not conducted in Korea were performed and related items assessed. Based on the constancy tests measured values after three weeks and three months, the evaluation items were the signal-noise ratio(SNR), the contrast, the Modulation Transfer Function (MTF), the Noise-Power Spectrum (NPS), and the relative DQE. The reference values of the diagnostic radiation generation this study, were a contrast of 0.12 and a SNR of 4.02: Furthermore, the information transfer ability was 94% at 1.0lp/mm, 83% at 2.0lp/mm, and 73% at 3.0lp/mm. The MTF of 10% was 8.6lp/mm, the MTF of 50% was 4.6lp/ mm, and the NPS 5.1 at 1.0lp/mm, 4.4 at 2.0lp/mm, and 3.5 at 3.0lp/mm. The relative DQE was 1.49 for 1.0lp/mm, 1.4 for 2.0lp/mm, and 1.3 for 3.0lp/mm. All measures decreased with time, based on Constancy Test. If currently implemented safety management items are reflected in the safety management evaluation radiation-generating devices change to digital versions, they will be of great help in the quality control of radiographic images.

Keywords: Digital Radiography, Computed Radiography, Modulation Transfer Function, Detective *Quantum Efficiency, Signal to Noise Ratio, Density*

INTRODUCTION

Radiation-generating devices in Korea are managed by the "Rules for the Safety Management of Diagnostic Radiation Generators"¹. Inspection of the diagnostic radiological apparatus as specified by the Ministry of Food and Drug Safety is carried out at the first installation, and if judged suitable, periodic check-ups are subsequently performed every three years². However equipment which has been judged as conforming does not need these three-year quality inspections. The International Electro technical Commission (IEC) has continuously is used recommendations on digital radiography quality management:IEC 61223-2-11 recommends the Constancy Test³ and IEC 62220-1 the Detective Quantum Efficiency (DQE), which is a performance management evaluation of detectors. Japan adopts the IEC recommendation 61223-2-11 and performs the Constancy Test for diagnostic radiation generators to maintain image quality control⁴. Medical devices are regulated under the Health Professions Act through the Canadian Forces Medical Service (CFMS). In addition, safety management is carried out by changing test items in daily, monthly, three-month, six-month, and one-year cycles5. Korea also possess equipment for the quality control of radiological images Special medical equipment as specified in the National Health Insurance Fiscal Reform Special Act (Law No. 6620, January 19, 2002), has been used in yearly document inspections and thorough image quality controls every three years 6. The non-compliance rate of s-special medical equipment was 6.7% in 2005, 7.8% in 2007, and 2.9% in 2009e.g. high at the beginning and gradually decreasing However, the incidence of non-compliance in general imaging tests rose from 17 in 2008 to 352 in 2012. Considering that the number of equipment for specialty medical devices is increasing, the nonconformity rate of quality control is decreasing, so the most commonly performed

general radiographic examinations for images should be evaluatedpromptly⁷. With this background, the purposes of this study are to appraise the Constancy Test of digital radiography detectors and image evaluation factors or the improvement of the regular safety inspection cycles conducted every three years, and to standardize the image management of diagnostic radiation generators.

STUDY SUBJECTS AND METHOD

Subjects: The equipment used in this study was a diagnostic radiation generator (Gemss Medical, Apollon, R-800-150, Seong-nam City, Korea) at hospital A in the Seo-san area. An indirect detector (FDX4343R, ToshibaTokyo, Japan) was used for image acquisition. A 21 mm Al filter and a TX5 Tungsten Edge Filter (IBA Dosimetry,USA) to remove low-energy radiation(fig.1).



Figure 1: Measuring Tools

METHOD

Constancy test: To set the initial average output's reference value according to IEC 61223-2-11, the contrast, the spatial resolution, the SNR, the MTF, the NPS, and the relative DQE(Detective Quantum Efficiency) w-ere measured once for five days with identical methods, the average values calculated, and used as reference values for the equipment. In order to observe changes in the equipment values over time, measurements were taken after three weeks and three months following calibration.and five measurements were taken in one measurement and compared with the first set values.

Contrast and SNR measurement: The contrast and SNR measurements of images were taken with DQE

parameters. For the contrast, the tungsten part of the edge filter was set to object fluencies(signal = B2) and the lead portion to background fluencies(signal = B1) (see Equation1). For the SNR, five measurements were taken in the edge filter's regions, the measured values averaged to compensate for the signal's uncertainty and inaccuracy-cy, its standard deviation calculated, and the SNR eventually measured using the following equation⁸(Equation1, Equation2), (Fig.2).

Radiography Contrast =
$$\frac{B_1 - B_2}{B_1}$$
 ...(1)

$$\frac{\text{Background SI Avg} - \text{ROISI Avg}}{\text{ROISD}} \qquad \dots (2)$$

Measuring MTF: The distance between the X-ray tube and the detector was 150cm. The edge filter's center portion in front of the detector was aligned with the center axis of the X-rays' effective range and a 21mm Al filter was attached to the collimator's front to remove radiation in the low energy region. To use more pixel values in the MTF measurement, assessments were made with a 3° angle The spatial resolution at the intersection of the MTF was 10% and the curve as well as the sharpness at the intersection 50% (Fig.2).



Figure 2: Noise, Signal Measurement



Figure 3: MTF Measurement

NPS measurement: The NPS measurement was performed in the same manner as the MTF, but the edge filter had been removed. The radiation area was set to square area of 125mm x 125mm at the 160mm back central point. Five images were obtained and the signal for noise analyzed, using the average noise.

Relative DQE measurement: The quantitative evaluation of the detector measured the relative DQE. The technical aspects of the-e measurement were assessed by the IEC 62220-1 method. The distance between the X-ray tube and the detector was 150cm. The edge filter was aligned in front of the detector. The edge filter's center portion was within the X-rays' effective range.

Measurement program: Image J, version 1.46was used, which edits ROI settings, as well as signal and noise measurements for certain image sizes. In order to measure DQE, formulae for measuring the NPS, the MTF, and for the DQE were provided to the health and environment research center of D University and commissioned as a DQE program. The relative DQE was measured with the Mat lab based DQE m-file. Matlab Itself is a software for numerical analysis and provides a programming environment developed by Math Works Version R - 2014 a (The Math Works, Inc., Natick, MA, USA) was used.

RESULTS

Constancy test results: IEC 61223-2-11 recommends to perform a Constancy Test to set reference values because the dos-e is reduced when keeping a proper image and

when the equipment characteristics differ. Therefore, measurements were taken in the same way for five days and the reference values of the diagnostic radiation generator used in this study determined3,123 for the noise, 2,739 for the signal, 0.12 for the c-contrast, 4.02 for the SNR, and for the information transfer ability, the values were 1.01p/mm 94%, 2.01p/mm 83%, and 3.01p/mm 73%. The MTF 10% was 8.61p/mm, and the MTF 50% was 4.61p/mm. NP-S was 5.1 for 1.01p/mm, 4.4 for 2.01p/mm, and 3.5 for 3.01p/mm. The spatial frequency of 1.01p/mm was 1.49, of 2.01p/mm 1.4, and for 3.01p/mm 1.3.

Measurement of SNR and Contrast over time: After three weeks and three months following calibration, the measured SNR was 3.55 at three weeks, which was lower than in the Constancy Test 4.02 and after three months, the difference was 0.57 according to the Constancy Test with a 0.1 difference from the three week measurement. After calibration, the value was 2.84, which was lower than 3.55 for three weeks and 3.45 for three months which was statistically p<.001. The contrast values in the Constancy Test after three weeks were similar with a contrast of 0.11 and a Constancy Test result of 0.12. Three month after calibration, all measurements similar values compared to three weeks which was statistically significant (p<.027), (Table 1).

Detector Calibration After the Comparative Evaluation								
		1st	2nd	3rd	4th	5th	Aver.	p-Value
SNR	Constancy Test	3.76	2.95	4.91	5.00	3.62	4.02	0.01
	3Weeks	4.18	2.58	3.07	3.42	4.79	3.55	
	3 Months	3.22	4.27	3.21	3.39	3.18	3.45	
	Calibration	2.05	2.99	3.00	3.03	3.05	2.84	
Contrast	Constancy Test	0.12	0.09	0.15	0.15	0.11	0.12	0.27
	3Weeks	0.11	0.09	0.09	0.11	0.13	0.11	
	3 Months	0.12	0.16	0.12	0.13	0.12	0.13	
	Calibration	0.08	0.12	0.13	0.13	0.13	0.12	
*Aver: Average, S.D: Standard Deviation								

Table 1: Measurements by period (unit: S.D, Aver)

MTF measurement over time: Three weeks and three months after calibration, the MTF measurements were as follows. At the there week measurement which represents information transmission ability, it was 80% at 1.0lp/mm, 60%at 2.0lp/mm, and 50% at 3.0lp/mm which was lower than in the Constancy Test results. The mean was 8.6lp/mm at 10% MTF, but 7.0lp/mm at three weeks when

the resolution decreased. The MTF 50% was also 3.0lp/ mm, which was lower than in the Constancy Test. After three months, information transmission deteriorated in performance. At MTF 10%, the Constancy Test showed an average of 8.6lp/mind at three weeks 7.0lp/mm. After three months, the measurement was the lowest at 3.7lp/ mm and 4.9lp/mm lowers than in the Constancy Test. At
MTF 50%, the Constancy Test revealed values of 4.6lp/ mm, amen of 3.0lp/mm at three weeks, and the lowest measurement of 2.1lp/mm at three months. There was a difference of only 0.9lp/mm after three weeks, but 2.5lp/ mm from the Constancy Test result. For MTF, 10% and 50% were all. The information transfer ability decreased with time according to the Constancy Test. The image quality improved after calibration, and the measurement was similar to that of three weeks prior. MTF 10% showed a higher resolution than the measurements three weeks before. MTF 50% was also lower than in the Constancy Test, but higher than at three weeks and three months. The results after measuring the information transferability were MTF 10%, and MTF 50% of the detector calibration as seen in the MTF curve and these values were similar to those of the initial Constancy Test (Table 2).

		MTF Comparis	on Analysis afte	er Detector Ca	libration	
	1.0	Informati	on Transfer Caj	oability	Resolution	Sharpness
	1.0	2.0	3.0	MTF 10%	MTF 50%	
	Constancy Test	95	86	78	9.8	5.1
1t	3 Weeks	83	65	50	6.0	3.0
150	3 Months	81	60	41	4.8	2.7
	Calibration	86	73	65	8.7	4.3
	Constancy Test	93	80	69	7.1	4.0
2nd	3 Weeks	84	69	56	6.3	3.3
	3 Months	79	49	20	3.4	1.9
	Calibration	86	73	65	8.5	4.3
	Constancy Test	94	85	72	9.0	4.8
2 . 1	3 Weeks	85	70	57	7.0	3.5
510	3 Months	79	49	20	3.4	1.9
	Calibration	86	73	65	8.0	4.3
	Constancy Test	94	85	75	9.8	5.1
1th	3 Weeks	85	70	58	7.0	3.5
401	3 Months	79	49	20	3.4	1.9
	Calibration	86	73	65	7.9	4.3
	Constancy Test	92	80	69	7.1	4.0
5th	3 Weeks	85	70	58	7.0	3.5
	3 Months	79	49	20	3.4	1.9
	Calibration	86	73	65	7.8	4.3
	Constancy Test	94	83	73	8.6	4.6
Auor	3 Weeks	84	69	56	7.0	3.0
Aver.	3 Months	79	51	24	3.7	2.1
	Calibration	86	73	65	8.2	4.3

Table 2: MTF measurements over time(unit:lp/mm)

NPS measurement over time: Three weeks and three months after calibration, the NPS was measured as follows. After three weeks, the NPS measurement was lower than in the Constancy Test, and after three months, it was lower than at three weeks. The NPS analysis after calibration showed that the values were higher than those measured at three months at 0.51p/mm and 1.01p/mm, but the lowest at the other spatial frequencies (Table 3).

Relative DQE measurement over time: Three weeks and three months following the calibration, the relative DQE decreased with a heightening spatial frequency according to the Constancy Test, but after it lowered irregularly like the SNR. After three months, the Constancy Test measured a relative DQE average of 1.451p/mm, but it was 0.7 after three months. The

relative DQE was almost the same as the value at three weeks with a difference of 0. The relative DQE after calibration showed that the Constancy Test values were 1.49, 1.46, and 1.30 at1.0lp/mm, 2.0lp/mm, and 3.0lp/

mm, respectively. After calibration, the relative DQE values were low with 1.16, 1.28, and 1.28 and while they decreased for three weeks and three months, the image quality improved with calibration (Table 3).

	NPS and Relative DQE measurement over time												
		NPS	DQE										
Spatial F	requency(lp/mm)	0	.5	1	.0	1	.5	2	.0	2	.5	3	.0
	Constancy Test	4.8	5.8	4.9	5.1	4.8	4.8	4.7	4.4	4.5	4.0	3.9	4.2
1 at	3 Weeks	1.5	1.7	1.3	1.5	0.9	1.7	0.7	1.6	0.5	1.8	0.5	1.3
Ist	3 Months	0.7	3.5	0.5	3.4	0.5	2.7	0.4	2.4	0.4	1.8	0.3	1.5
	Calibration	0.8	3.7	0.6	3.1	0.5	3.0	0.5	3.0	0.4	3.4	0.4	3.0
	Constancy Test	5.6	1.2	5.5	1.1	4.9	1.1	4.7	1.0	4.1	1.0	3.7	0.9
21	3 Weeks	0.9	1.3	0.9	1.1	0.8	1.0	0.7	0.9	0.6	0.9	0.5	0.8
Znd	3 Months	1.1	0.6	0.7	0.6	0.6	0.5	0.1	0.3	0.1	0.2	0.4	0.2
	Calibration	0.7	1.5	0.8	1.4	0.6	1.5	0.5	1.6	0.4	2.0	0.3	1.7
	Constancy Test	5.0	0.7	5.3	0.5	4.3	0.6	3.6	0.8	3.0	0.8	2.9	0.6
2d	3 Weeks	1.9	0.4	1.6	0.4	1.3	0.4	0.9	0.4	0.7	0.5	0.7	0.3
Sru	3 Months	0.6	0.5	0.5	0.4	0.5	0.3	0.5	0.2	0.4	0.2	0.4	0.1
	Calibration	1.2	0.6	1.0	0.7	0.6	1.8	0.4	1.0	0.4	1.0	0.3	0.7
	Constancy Test	5.1	0.5	4.6	0.5	4.8	0.5	4.6	0.5	4.1	0.5	3.4	0.5
4+1-	3 Weeks	1.2	0.3	1.1	0.3	0.9	0.3	0.7	0.3	0.6	0.3	0.5	0.3
411	3 Months	1.0	0.3	0.9	0.3	0.6	0.3	0.5	0.3	0.4	0.2	0.4	0.1
	Calibration	1.2	0.3	0.8	0.3	0.3	0.4	0.4	0.4	0.4	0.5	0.3	0.5
	Constancy Test	4.6	0.4	5.3	0.3	5.0	0.3	4.6	0.3	3.7	0.3	3.4	0.3
5th	3 Weeks	1.5	0.2	1.4	0.2	1.1	0.2	0.8	0.3	0.6	0.3	0.4	0.3
	3 Months	1.2	0.2	0.8	0.2	0.7	0.2	0.5	0.2	0.4	0.1	0.3	0.1
	Calibration	0.9	0.4	0.8	0.3	0.6	0.3	0.5	0.4	0.3	0.5	0.3	0.5
	Constancy Test	5.0	1.8	5.1	1.5	4.8	1.5	4.4	1.4	3.9	1.3	3.5	1.3
Arrow	3 Weeks	1.4	0.7	1.3	0.7	1.0	0.7	0.8	0.7	0.6	0.7	0.5	0.6
Aver.	3 Months	0.9	1.0	0.7	0.9	0.5	0.8	0.5	0.7	0.4	0.5	0.4	0.4
	Calibration	1.2	1.3	0.7	1.2	0.5	1.4	0.4	1.2	0.4	1.5	0.3	1.2

Table 3: NPS and Relative DQE measurements over time(unit:lp/mm)

DISCUSSION

As medical technology develops, imaging methods also rapidly advances and it has become an indispensable part in the diagnosis and treatment of diseases. Imaging equipment should be accurate. It can only can yield accurate test results and assess appropriate patient care if quality controlled. If a test is performed on a patient within adequately quality controlled equipment, the risk of misdiagnosis rises, which can increase the examination costs as well as the patient's radiation dose. However, diagnostic radiological equipment in Korea is at present not subject to prescribed quality control and only safety management is performed. Research papers of Dong et al.⁹, Kang¹⁰, and Park¹¹demonstrate the problems associated with quality control and they emphasize the necessity to regulate the improvement and timing of quality control. In this study, the Constancy Test based on the IEC 61223-2-11 recommendation was performed to set reference values for the equipment. Image quality degradations by the equipment were observed through time with these reference values. It is important to determine reference values for the equipment through the Constancy Test. By setting reference values, image changes can be readily recognized. In this study, the image quality changes at three weeks and three months based on the reference value set by the Constancy Test were examined. After confirmation that the quality of the image deteriorated with time, the detector was calibrated and the quality of the image improved. Also, the relative DQE was measured and the resolution, the contrast, the SNR, the NPS, the MTF, as well as the DQE evaluated during the process of obtaining the relative DQE. The contrast and the spatial resolution can be estimated in the MTF, the signal and noise in the NPS, and the SNR in the signal and noise¹².

Xiang et al.(2015) claim that the measurement of DRS should be measured simultaneously with the DQE. In addition, the possibility has been the spatial resolution, the MTF, and the dynamic range can only be measured with a DQE image, which is also the argument of this study¹³. The finding sreveal that as the MTF and the NPS decrease, so does the DQE. Based on these results, detector calibrations were performed three months after the measurement's start, and the performance prior to the study was restored which can be useful from the time of medical image degradation to the image improvement and the image's quality control. If the image quality improvement has been adjusted during an adequate period, the radiation exposure of patients and workers in the medical field can be lowered. The patients' quality of life of the can also be enhanced with accurate diagnoses and the ensuing treatments. One limitation of this study constitutes measurements being conducted with a single digital radiography equipment.

CONCLUSION

The conclusions of these study areas follows. First, it can be seen that the Constancy Test provides important data that can easily identify equipment changes. Therefore, it should be routinely conducted in Korea, which is currently not the case. Second, at three weeks and three months after calibration, items decreased according to the Constancy Test. However, following calibration, the measurements were higher than at three weeks and ---three months. Third, all of the digital image formation factors could be obtained through the relative DQE measurement. It could be determined that the evaluation and management of medical images changes continuously with the development of equipment. As the spread of digital radiation generating apparatus accelerates their utilization for the standardization of digital radio-graphic image quality control can be expected.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Hanseo University,

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- lawArticle 37,Concerning radiation generators for diagnosis, 2015
- Food and Drug Administration, Guidelines for inspection standards and inspection methods of diagnostic radiation generators, 2012, pp.5-80.
- IEC 61223-2-11 Evaluation and Constancy Testing in medical imaging Department-Part 2-11:Constancy tests- Equipment for General Direct Radiography.
- JIS Z 4752-2-11, Evaluation of quality maintenance and routine test method in medical image department - 2-11: Immutability test -X-ray apparatus for direct imaging,2005, pp.2-27.
- M.A. Periard, P. Chaloner, Diagnostic X-Ray Imaging Quality Assurance: An Overview, Radiation Protection Bureau, Environmental Health Directorate Health Protection Branch, Health Canada, 2007, pp.3-20.
- Ministry of Health and Welfare, National Health Insurance special fiscal legislation special law, 2002.
- Sang Hyung Back, SeungGu Lee, GwangGyum Kim,Special, expensive medical device management improvement study, Korea Medical Quality Control Institute, 2010, pp.11-30.
- Ki Won Kim, Jung Whan Min, KwangYeulLyu, Jung-Min Kim, Hoi WounJeong, Joo Ah Lee, Jae Hong Jung, Dong Chan Sung, Soon Cheol Park, Comparison Study on CNR and SNR of Thoracic Spine Lateral Radiography, Journal of Radiological Science and Technology, 2013, 36(4), pp.273-278.
- 9. Kyung Rae Dong, SeunJoo Lee, DaeCheolKweon, Eun Hoe Goo, Jae Eun Jung, Kyu-Su Lee, Actual Condition of Quality Control of X-ray Imaging System in Primary Care Institution: Focused on

Gwang-ju Metropolitan City, Journal of Radiation Protection, 2010, 35 (1), pp.34-40.

- Byung Sam Kang, Analyze for the Quality Control of General X-ray Systems in Capital Region, Korean Society of Radiological Science, 2012, 35 (2), pp. 93-101.
- JeongKyu Park, Medical Clinics quality Management of X-ray Units in Gyeong-buk Area, The Korea Contents Association, 2010, 10 (9), pp.270-274.
- 12. GyuSeong Jo, Development of performance evaluation standard of digital X-ray imaging apparatus, Korea Advanced Institute of Science and Technology, 2004, pp.40-45.
- Xiang Lu, Jun Yi Zhang, The Measurement and Evaluation of Standard DQE in Digital Radiography, International Conference on Education Management, Commerce and Society, 2015, pp.798-802.

The Effect of Knowledge about Cervical Cancer and Human Papilloma Virus (HPV) on the HPV Vaccination against Cervical Cancer of Nursing Students

Miok Kim¹, Hee-Seung Song¹

¹College of Nursing, Dankook University, Chungnam, 31116, Korea

ABSTRACT

The purpose of this study was to investigate the relationship between knowledge of cervical cancer, knowledge of Human Papilloma Virus (HPV) infection, and the preventive behavior of 113 nursing college students. Convenience sampling was performed to selected nursing students from two colleges. Data were collected using questionnaires. The real number and percentage were estimated for the participants' general characteristics and the differences in each variable by the general characteristics were analyzed through t-test, ANOVA, and Scheffe test. Pearson's correlation method was used to investigate the correlation between knowledge of cervical cancer, HPV knowledge, and HPV vaccination rate. As a result of this study, the mean age of the participants was 21.55 ± 1.61 , 21 students (18.6%) were male and 92 (81.4%) were female. Of a total of 15 questions concerning knowledge about cervical cancer, the question, "What do you think is the examination for diagnosing cervical cancer?", got the highest answer rate (93.8%). Two of the items getting the highest answer rate were "HPV infection examination is important for every woman" and "HPV is transmitted through sexual contact" (96.5%, respectively). As for the sexual characteristics, 26 (23.0%) had sexual experience. Knowledge of cervical cancer and knowledge of HPV were scored $.66 \pm .15$ (range of score 0-1)and $.76 \pm .10$ (range of score 0-1), respectively. The HPV infection prevention rate in this study was 22.1%. There was no correlation between knowledge about cervical cancer (r = .092, p = .596) and HPV (r= .106, p = .262) and the HPV vaccination rate. Various strategies are needed to increase the vaccination rate of HPV vaccines, along with the continued provision of accurate information.

Keyword: Knowledge, Cervical cancer, HPV, Vaccination, Nursing, Student

INTRODUCTION

Cervical cancer is an important condition that has a high prevalence rate—15% of women's cancer around the globe and accounts for 7.5% of the mortality from women's cancer ^[8] ^[32]; it is not specific to middle-aged women but is also found among young women aged 15-34 years ^[32].

What represents several risk factors for cervical cancer is Human Papilloma virus (HPV) infection^[32], with Types 16 and 18 of HPV detected in \geq 70% of the cases of cervical cancer(Kim, 2009). The direct route of HPV infection is sexual intercourse and HPV can be infected indirectly by genitals-genitals, hand-genitals, and mouth-genitals contact. It is reported that about 50% of the women having a sexual life are infected with HPV and that South Korea shows the second highest HPV infection rate after India among the Asian countries. The

United States gives attention to preventive measures since the rate is high for young women in their late teens and early twenties ^[32]; ^[11].

Since HPV infection can cause penile cancer, oral cancer, anal cancer, and pharyngeal cancer, both men and women need to make efforts to prevent ^{it [4]}. ^[12] reported that 65.2% of 1,160 men aged \geq 18 in the United States, Brazil, and Mexico were infected with HPV and suggested that young men enjoying sexual activity take preventive measures against the infection and start getting vaccinated at the same age as women ^[5]. It is known that the vaccine is particularly very efficacious against cancer related to HPV Types 16 and 18^[10]; ^[33]. The United States is the first country that approved HPV vaccination in 2006 and CDC recommends 11- and 12-year-old girls to get vaccinated against HPV and suggests that older girls and women get vaccinated by the age of 26 years.

South Korea also recommends starting vaccination at school age since the age for starting sexual experience is gradually becoming younger ^[26].

In South Korea, while rapid economic development as well as development of culture for commercializing sex have made adolescents have the first sexual experience at a younger age, the problem is that they are less likely to do safe and responsible sexual behavior^[15].

Since college students, who live by themselves or together with their friend away from home in pursuit of academic work, can be put in an environment where they are unintentionally likely to do high-risk sexual behavior, it is more necessary for them than for any other age group to obtain knowledge about HPV and get vaccinated [30]. Female college students in South Korea are less likely to get vaccinated against HPV (approx. 7.2-12%) and are less aware of the need for vaccination than those in other countries ^[1]; ^[25]. This study aimed to determine knowledge status concerning cervical cancer and HPV infection and the level of preventive behaviors in the population of nursing students, regardless of gender, who are pre-service health managers and need to get examination and management against the risk factors for sexual behaviors, and to analyze the association between knowledge and preventive behaviors.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

Research design: This is a descriptive correlation study to examine knowledge about cervical cancer and HPV, and the HPV vaccination against cervical cancer in nursing students.

Participants: Convenience sampling was performed to select nursing students from two colleges in Cheonan. The sample size was decided on by statistical test to be used in the analysis applying Cohen's (1988) power analysis, which involved a G*power 3.10 program. When an adequate sample size was determined by principal statistical methods, the adequate sample size necessary for correlation analysis was 138 persons in two-sided test with the 0.05 significance level (α), power $(1-\beta)$ 95%, and the medium effect size (r) 0.3 and 118 persons in two-sided test with the 0.05 significance level (α), testability (1- β) 85%, the median effect size (f) 0.15, and 13 predictors. 130 questionnaires were distributed, taking a 10% missing rate into account; then, 113 copies were finally analyzed, with the exception of 16 having errors due to a poor understanding of items or insincere answers. The sample was large enough to meet the goal of this study.

Outcome measures

Knowledge about cervical cancer: The scale for knowledge about the risk factors and screening for cervical cancer, which was developed by Han et al.(2007) and was revised by Park and Park (2012) with a gynecologist's advice by removing 2 out of 10 items, was used to determine the level of knowledge about cervical cancer. It is composed of items concerning how to diagnose cervical cancer, the goal of Pap smear, examination cycle, time for the first examination, meanings of examination results, and risk factors for cervical cancer. The risk factors for cervical cancer were listed in each item to get a total of 15 items.

The cervical cancer knowledge scale was composed of multiple-choice items, with 1 for a correct answer and 0 for a wrong answer. The scores ranged from 0 to 8, with a higher score meaning better knowledge about cervical cancer. Cronbach's alpha was .70 in Park and Park ¹⁷ and .68 in this study.

Knowledge about HPV: The instrument developed by Pitts et al. ^[29] was used. It was composed of a total of 13 items in such areas as diseases caused by HPV, association between cervical cancer and HPV, HPV infection channels, symptoms of HPV infection, and how to treat HPV infection. Each item was a yes-no question, with 1 for a correct answer and 0 for a wrong answer. The scores ranged from 0 to 13, with a higher score meaning better knowledge. Cronbach's alpha was .71 in this study.

Data collection: The researcher gave explanation about the purport and methods of this study to the participants and asked them to give a written consent to participation in the study before data collection from March to April 2017. The researcher personally distributed and collected self-administered questionnaires, which were completed in about 10 minutes. The collected data were neither published nor used for any other purpose than that of this study and the participants were given explanation about privacy and anonymity.

DATA ANALYSIS

The collected data were statistically processed using SPSS WIN 22.0 and the following analyses were performed:

1. The real number and percentage were estimated for the participants' general characteristics and the differences in each variable by the general characteristics were analyzed through t-test, ANOVA, and Scheffe test.

- 2. The mean and standard deviation were used to analyze the level of knowledge about cervical cancer and HPV.
- 3. The real number and percentage were estimated for the rate of getting vaccinated against cervical cancer.
- 4. The correlation between knowledge about cervical cancer and HPV, and the HPV vaccination against cervical cancer by Pearson's correlation coefficient.

RESULTS

General characteristics: The mean age of the participants was 21.55 ± 1.61 years; 21 students (18.6%) were male and 92 (81.4%) were female. Of the 92 female students, 19 (16.8%) had menarche at the age of <12 years and 73 (64.6%) when they were ≥ 12 years old. 2 female students (1.8%) were married; 37 (32.7%) had a romantic relationship; and 4 (3.5%) had an acquaintance with cervical cancer as shown in Table 1.

Table 1:General characteristics of subjects(N=113)

Characteristics		Mean±SD	n(%)
Age (years)		21.55±1.61	
Sov	Male		21(18.6)
Sex	Female		92(81.4)
Age of Menache (n=92)	below 12		19(16.8)
	above 12		73(64.6)
Marrital status	Marriage		2(1.8)
(n=92)	Single		111(98.2)
Dating	Yes		37(32.7)
Dating	No		76(67.3)
Cervical cancer history	Yes		4(3.5)
of significant others	No		109(96.5)

Sexual related characteristics: As for the sexual characteristics, 26 (23.0%) had sexual experience and 87 (77.0%) had no sexual experience; 19 (16.8%) had the first sexual intercourse at the age of \geq 21 years and 5 (4.5%) when they were \leq 20 years. 13 (11.5%) had one

sex partner and 8 (7.0%) had 2-3 sex partners; 6 (6.5%) had sexual intercourse once a month or less frequently, 5 (5.4%) twice a month or more frequently, and 5 (5.4%) \geq 4 times a month. 16 students (17.4%) used a condom for sexual intercourse and 11 (12.0%) used a condom for 75-100% of sexual intercourse as shown in Table 2.

Table 2: Bisexual-related characteristics of the subject(N=113)

Charac	teristics	Mean±SD	n(%)
Experience of	Yes		26(23.0)
sexual contact	No		87(77.0)
		20.08±1.76	
First sexual	Under 20		5(4.5)
CharadExperience ofsexual contactFirst sexualintercourseNumberof SexualpartnersFrequencyof sexualintercourse(n=16)Use a condom(n=17)Frequency ofcondom use(n=17)Responsibleforcontraception(n=17)Sex educationexperience incollegeNeed forsexualeducation incollegeNeed forsexualeducation incollegeNeed forsexualeducation incollegeNeed forsexualeducation incollegeNeed forsexualeducation incollegeNeed for	21 years old or older		19(16.8)
	Not applicable		89(78.7)
	1 person		13(11.5)
Number	2-3 people		8(7.0)
of Sexual	4-5 people		2(1.8)
partners	6 or more		2(1.8)
	Not applicable		89(78.8)
	Less than 1		
Frequency	time / month		0(0.5)
of sexual	More than 2		5(5.4)
intercourse	times / month		0(011)
(n=16)	More than 4		5(5.4)
TT	times / month		16(17.4)
(n=17)	No		10(17.4)
(II-17)	1N0		1(1.1)
Frequency of	<23%		4(4.4)
condom use	25%~50%		1(1.1)
(n=17)	>50%~/5%		1(1.1)
	>75%~100%		11(12.0)
Responsible	Myself		1(1.1)
for	Partner		9(9.8)
contraception	Couples (In all		7(7.6)
(n=1/)	cases)		,(,,,,,)
Sex education	Yes	6	74(65.5)
college	No		39(34.5)
Need for	Ves	1	107(94.7)
sexual		,	107(51.7)
education in	No		6(5.3)
college			
Need for	Yes	5	104(92.0)
differentiation			
of Sex			
Education	No		9(5.3)
for College			
Students			

Reasons to	Social characteristics	71(62.8)
Differentiate	Personal characteristics	15(13.3)
of Sex	Situational characteristics	3(2.7)
Education	Environmental	
for College	characteristics	16(14.2)
Student	characteristics	

Conted...

Knowledge about cervical cancer: Of a total of 15 questions concerning knowledge about cervical cancer, the question, "What do you think is the examination for diagnosing cervical cancer?", got the highest answer rate (93.8%). Some of the items getting the lowest answer rate were related to knowledge about the risk factors for cervical cancer: "Having sexual intercourse before the age of 19 years is very likely to cause cervical cancer" (39.8%) and "HPV infection is very likely to cause cervical cancer" (38.9%)as shown in Table 3.

Table 3: Knowledge about cervical cancer (N=113)

		Co	rrect	N	ot
		n %		cori	ect
		n	%	n	%
1.	What do you think the				
	test for the diagnosis of	106	93.8	7	6.2
	cervical cancer is?				
2.	What do you think the pap	91	80.5	22	19 5
	test is?	71	00.5	22	17.5
3.	What do you think the				
	purpose of cervical	95	84.1	18	15.9
	cytology is?				
4.	How often are women				
	recommended to undergo	57	50.4	56	49.6
	a cervical cytology exam?				
5.	Since when should women				
	be tested for cervical	93	82.3	20	17.7
	cytology?				
6.	What do you think the				
	normal findings of cervical	83	73.5	30	26.5
	cytology mean?				
7.	What do you think the				
	term 'abnormal' means in	104	92.0	9	8.0
	a cervical cytology test?				
8.	If you have multiple sex				
	partners, you are more	63	55.8	50	11 2
	likely to get cervical	05	55.0	50	2
	cancer.				
9.	It is highly likely that				
	if you experience sex				
	experiences prior to 19	15	20.0	68	60.2
	years of age, you are likely	43	39.8	00	60.2
	to suffer from cervical				
	cancer.				

Conted...

10.	If substances such as drugs and hemp are taken, there is a higher likelihood of cervical cancer.	93	82.3	20	17.7
11.	If you have had a sexually transmitted disease, you are more likely to have cervical cancer.	55	48.7	58	51.3
12.	If you smoke, you are more likely to get cervical cancer.	52	46.0	61	54.0
13.	If the nutritional status is bad, it is likely to get cancer of the cervix.	67	59.3	46	40.7
14.	Long-term oral contraceptive use is likely to lead to cervical cancer.	78	69.0	35	31.0
15.	If you are infected with HPV, you are more likely to get cervical cancer.	44	38.9	69	61.1
	Total Knowledge about cervical cancer	Sco ra	ore of nge	Mean±SD	
)-1	.66±.15	

Knowledge of HPV: Two of the items getting the highest answer rate were "HPV infection examination is important for every woman" and "HPV is transmitted through sexual contact" (96.5%, respectively) and those getting the lowest answer rate included "HPV infection causes cervical cancer for women in any case" (42.5%) and "HPV is infected from a toilet seat" (45.1%)as shown in Table 4.

Table 4: Knowledge of HPV (N = 113)

		Cor	Correct Not correct		ot rect
		n	%	n	%
3.	HPV is a serious health problem.	13	11.5	100	88.5
4.	HPV causes ulcers and scars.	102	90.3	11	9.7
5.	HPV causes blisters.	98	86.7	15	13.3
6.	HPV causes genital warts.	98	86.7	15	13.3
7.	HPV infection is associated with an 'abnormal' outcome of cervical cytology.	102	90.3	11	9.7

Conted...

	2				
8.	Testing for HPV infection is important for all women.	109	96.5	4	3.5
9.	Women's HPV infection always causes cervical cancer.	48	42.5	65	57.5
10.	HPV is transmitted through sexual contact.	109	96.5	4	3.5
11.	HPV is transmitted by skin contact between the genital and reproductive systems.	105	92.9	8	7.1
12.	HHPV is infected with skin and skin contact. (Ex : penis-anus, hand-penis, hand- anus)	81	71.7	32	28.3
13.	HPV is infected through toilet seat.	51	45.1	62	54.9
11.	HPV is treatable.	105	92.9	8	7.1
12.	Men have no way of knowing if they are infected with HPV.	76	67.3	37	32.7
	Total Knowledge	Sco: rar	re of 1ge	Mean±SD	
		0	-1	.76=	±.10

Rate of HPV vaccination against cervical cancer

As for the HPV vaccination (against cervical cancer) rate, 25 students (22.1%) got vaccinated in three sessions and were under vaccinations shown in Table 5.

Table 5: Rate of HPV vaccination (N=113)

	Yes		N	0
	n	%	n	%
Have you ever been vaccinated against HPV?	25	22.1	88	77.9

Correlation of knowledge about cervical cancer, knowledge about HPV, and rate of vaccination

There was no correlation between knowledge about cervical cancer and HPV and the HPV vaccination rates shown in Table 6.

Table 6:Correlation of Knowledge about cervical cancer, Knowledge about HPV, and rate of vaccination (N = 113)

	Knowledge about cervical cancer	Knowledge about HPV	
	r (p)	r (p)	
Rate of vaccination for prevent cervical cancer	.092(.596)	.106(.262)	

DISCUSSION

Knowledge about cervical cancer and HPV scored higher than average .66 and .76, respectively. These scores are slightly higher than the score among college students in ^[8] about a half of 25 (12.27) and are similar to the mean score for knowledge about cervical cancer and HPV among South Korean men 4.88±1.45 out of 8 and 7.87±.48 out of 13, respectively^[27].

Previous research reported that lack of correct information and education related to HPV infection and vaccines was associated with vaccination status^[16]; ^[17]. ^[17] reported some issues that mothers were unaware of the need of HPV vaccination for their daughter at a middle-school age, who had no sexual experience, and that males were unaware of the need for the vaccination on the basis of the wrong information that it is confined to females and suggested the need for education and publicity.

Since 90% of the infected males are asymptomatic with no specific physical abnormality or lesion and no idea of the infection is likely to make females infected, they need to take special care ^[2]; ^[6]. As it was reported that about 10,000 males got cancer due to HPV on an annual basis in the United States (CDC, 2016⁾ and that males' vaccination was effective in preventing HPV infection when the vaccination rate for females decreased^[28], it needs to be publicized positively so that males as well as females can make positive efforts to prevent it.

The HPV infection prevention rate in this study was 22.1%, which is higher than the vaccination rate (5.5%) in ^[22] and lower than 36.8% in ^[8]. These infection prevention rates are lower than the vaccination rate (40.5%) for female college students in the United States, where it is managed at the national level^[9].

HPV is the most important risk factor for cervical cancer and the recently developed HPV vaccine not only reduces the risk of continuous infection by the high-risk HPV types 16 and 18, both of which particularly increase the risk of cancer, but also is effective in reducing the risk of precancerous of cervical cancer, such as CIN and AIS, as well as cervical cancer^[28]. Such a low rate can be due to expensiveness and poor awareness and a decrease in HPV vaccination for males is caused by poor safety and side-effects, lack of information about vaccines and diseases, and the issue of costs; therefore, it is necessary to make a solution to these issues ^[18]; ^[19]; ^[24]. Since South Korea began to offer free-of-charge vaccination to those aged \geq 12 years in June 2016, which is unknown to lots of people, it is necessary to publicize it in pursuit of active participation in vaccination ^[8]; because the problem is that information about HPV and vaccines fails to be given to the target group, emphasis is put on the need for efforts to raise the vaccination rate by increasing the amount of information to be socially disclosed ^[23]. To improve awareness of HPV vaccination, therefore, it is necessary to give a policy-based support by expanding the target group for free-of-charge vaccination to include secondary school and college students as well as by giving correct information and make a plan for creating a social atmosphere in which vaccination can be recommended positively.

This study found that knowledge about cervical cancer and HPV had no impact on the rate of vaccination against cervical cancer. [8] also found that there was strong intention to take a measure to prevent HPV infection-17.57 out of 21-but the actual vaccination rate was 36.7%. ^[7] reported that male college students in the course of healthcare who were systematically given information through lectures and others had better knowledge about HPV than those in the nonhealthcare courses but no inter-group difference was found in the vaccination rate. It is necessary to possess information on a continuous basis and become aware of the importance of being motivated to get vaccinated with the objective of having the improvement in knowledge lead to promotion of practice [7]. Since giving correct knowledge about vaccination against cervical cancer can not only change attitudes toward vaccination but also help reduce the misunderstanding of or prejudices against vaccination^[23], efforts should be made to give correct information about the need and efficiency of vaccination, time for vaccination, and so on.

Since the present HPV vaccines fail to prevent infection with every HPV type related to cervical cancer, efforts should be made to build a continuous and systematic information delivery system in association with schools, hospitals, and communities by performing pap smear on a regular basis, regardless of vaccination status ^[20], and by giving information about specific life strategies for preventing and detecting cervical cancer at its early stage in addition to vaccination.

In addition to the efforts to give correct information on a continuous basis, diverse strategies are required to raise the HPV vaccination rate; most of all, it is necessary to recommend using a condom with the aim of preventing HPV infection, which is a sexually transmitted condition, in case of exposure to sexual behavior and to encourage safe sexual behavior: reducing the frequency of sexual behavior and the number of sex partners, avoiding starting sexual experience at a too young age, and taking care to consider personal hygiene.

Another problem is that healthcare providers have poor knowledge about HPV ^[31]; therefore, expert groups need to obtain correct knowledge. In particular, since nursing students characterized by a high HPV infection rate, regardless of gender, are to be health managers as well as targets for health management, it is necessary to develop an effective management program so that they can do preventive actions based on correct information about vaccination.

CONCLUSION

The purpose of this study was to identify the relationship between knowledge and preventive behavior by examining the degree of knowledge about Cervical Cancer and HPV, and the preventive actions against cervical cancer among male and female nursing students who are future health. In this study, the knowledge of cervical cancer and the knowledge of HPV did not affect the rate of cervical cancer vaccination. These results show that it is important to keep information constantly and to recognize the importance of vaccination, in order to not only increase the knowledge but also to promote the actual preventive behaviors. In addition, it is necessary to promote various prevention activities through accurate knowledge.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from, Dankook University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

This work was supported by a National Research Foundation of Korea Grant, funded by the Korean Government (NRF-2016R1D1A1B03936019).

REFERENCES

- Bang, K.S., Sung, S. M., Koo, B.Y., Kim, M.J., Kim, Y.N., Kim, J.S., andRyu, S.M., 2011. Female UniversityStudents' HPV-related Knowledge and Influencing Factors on HPV Vaccination, Journal of Korean Oncology Nursing, 11(3):186-192.
- 2. Barroso,L.F.,and Wilkin, T., 2011. Human Papillomavirus Vaccination in Males: The State of the Science, Current Infectious Disease Reports, 13(2):175-181.
- 3. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, HPV Also Known as Human Papillomavirus [Internet],2016, [cited 2017 April 15], Available from:https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/parents/ diseases/teen/hpv-indepth-color.pdf
- Center for Disease Control and Prevention, The Link Between HPV and Cancer[Internet],2017, [cited 2017 April 15], Available from: https:// www.cdc.gov/hpv/parents/cancer.html
- Center for Disease Control and Prevention, HPV Vaccines: Vaccinating Your Preteen or Teen[Internet],2017a, [cited 2017 April 15], Available from:https://www.cdc.gov/hpv/parents/ vaccine.html
- Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, What is HPV? [Internet],2017b, [cited 2017 April 15], Available from:https://www.cdc.gov/hpv/parents/ whatishpv.html
- Choi, J.A., and Kim, K.A., 2016. HPV Knowledge, HPV Vaccination Intention, and Barriers on HPV Vaccination in Male Undergraduate Students of Health Department and Non-health Department, Journal of Korean Academy of Community Health Nursing, 27(2):144-152.
- Choi, W. H., andCho, G.Y., 2016. The Factor of Influencing Cervical Cancer and Human Papilloma Virus(HPV) Infection Preventive Behavioral Intention of Nursing Students, Journal of Fishries and Marine Sciences Education, 28(5):1339-1347.

- Daley, E.M., Vamos, C.A., Buhi, E.R., Kolar, S.K., McDermott, R.J., Hernandez, N., and Fuhrmann, H.J., 2010. Influences on Human Papilloma Virus Vaccination Status among Female College Students, Journal of Women's Health, 19:1885-1891.
- Ferris, D.G., Waller, J.L., Miller, J., Patel, P., Price, G.A., Jackson, L., and Wilson, C., 2009. Variables Associated with Human Papillomavirus (HPV) Vaccine Acceptance by Men, The Journal of the American Board of Family Medicine, 22(1):34-42.
- Franceschi, S., Herrero, R., Clifford, G.M., Snijders, P.J. F., Arslan, A., Anh, P.T.H., et al., 2006. Variations in the Age-specific Curves of Human Papillomavirus Prevalence in Women Worldwide, International Journal of Cancer, 119(11):2677-2684.
- 12. Giuliano, A.R., Lazcano-Ponce, E., Villa, L. L., Flores, R., Salmeron, J., Lee, J. H., et al., 2008. The Human Papillomavirus Infection in Men Study: Human Papilloma-Virus Prevalence and Type Distribution among Men Residing in Brazil, Mexico, and the United States, Cancer Epidemiology, Biomarkers & Prevention, 17:2036-2043.
- Han, Y. J., Lee, S. R., Kang, E. J., Kim, M.K., Kim, N.H., Kim, H.J., et al., 2007. KnowledgeRegarding Cervical Cancer, Human Papillomavirus and Future Acceptance of Vaccination among Girls in Their Late Teens in Korea, Korean Journal of Obstetrics and Gynecology, 50:1090-1099.
- J. Cohen, 1988, Statistical Power Analysis for the Behavioral Sciences, 2nd ed., Lawrence Earlbaum Associates, Hillsdale, NJ.
- 15. Jang, Y.M., Han, J.S., andMoon, Y.S., 2015. Convergence Study of Knowledge, Health Beliefs and HPV Preventive Behavior Intention about Human Papilloma Virus(HPV) Vaccination among Health College Students, Journal of Digital Convergence, 13(9):313-321.
- 16. Jun, E.M., 2010. Knowledge about Human Papillomavirus (HPV) and Attitude and Acceptance of HPV Vaccination among Women, Journal of the Korean Data Analysis Society, 12(6):3073-3086.

- Kim, H.W., 2011a. Factors Influencing Mothers' Acceptance of Human Papillomavirus Vaccination to Prevent Cervical Cancer in Their Daughters, Korean Journal of Women Health Nursing, 17(2):137-147.
- Kim,H.W., 2011b. Comparison of Factors Associated with Intention to Receive Human Papillomavirus Vaccine between Male and Female Undergraduate Students, Korean Journal of Women Health Nursing, 17(4):514-425.
- Kim, H.W., and Ahn,H.Y., 2007. Study on the Knowledge of Human Papilloma Virus in Female University Students, Korean Journal of Women Health Nursing, 13(1):13-20.
- Kim, S.Y., Kwak, J.I., and Song, Y.M., 2008. Cervical Cancer and Human Papillomavirus Vaccines, Journal of the Korean Academy of Family Medicine, 29:821-830.
- Kim, Y.T., 2009. Current Status of Cervical Cancer and HPV Infection in Korea, Journal of Gynecologic Oncology, 20:1-7.
- 22. Lee, E.J., andPark, J.S., 2011. Knowledge about Cervical Cancer, Health Beliefs and Human Papillomavirus Vaccination Rate in Female University Students, Journal of Korean Oncology Nursing, 11(1):65-73.
- Lee, K.E., 2014. Factors Associated with Intention to Receive Human Papillomavirus Vaccine in Undergraduate Women: An Application of the Theory of Planned Behavior, Journal of the Korean Academy of Fundamentals of Nursing, 21(4):457-465.
- 24. Lee, S.Y., Han, M.A., Park, J., and Ryu, S.Y., 2015. Factors Associated with Human Papillomavirus Vaccination and Intention among Male and Female College Students, Korean Journal of Health Promotion, 15(3):141-149.
- Park, J.S., andLee, E.J., 2011. Predictors of Human Papillomavirus Vaccination in Female University Students, Korean Journal of Women Health Nursing, 17(4):346-358.

- 26. Park, S.M., andChoi, J.S., 2013. Comparison of Human Papillomavirus Vaccination Status, Associated with Health Belief and Knowledge between Male and Female High-school Students, Journal of Korean Biological Nursing Science, 15(1):24-32.
- 27. Park, S.J., andPark, H.J., 2012. Knowledge Regarding Cervical Cancer, Human Papillomavirus and Acceptance of Vaccination in Korean Adult Men, Journal of Korean Academy of Fundamentals of Nursing, 19(2):201-211.
- Peres, J., 2010. Who Should Get the HPV Vaccine? Usage Expands Amid Debate, Journal of the National Cancer Institute, 102:838-839.
- Pitts, M., Smith, A., Croy, S., Lyons, A., Ryall, R.,Garland, S., et al., 2009. Singaporean Men's Knowledge of CervicalCancer and Human Papillomavirus (HPV) and Their Attitudes Towards HPV Vaccination, Vaccine, 27:2989-2993.
- 30. Ratanasiripong, N.T., 2012. A Review of Human Papillomavirus(HPV) Infection and HPV Vaccine-Related Attitudes and Sexual Behaviors Among College-aged Women in the United States, Journal of American College Health, 60(6):461-470.
- Urasa, M., and Darj, E., 2011. Knowledge of Cervical Cancer and Screening Practices of Nurses at a Regional Hospital in Tanzania, African Health Sciences, 11(1):48-57.
- 32. World Health Organization (WHO), Human papillomavirus (HPV) and cervical cancer [Internet] 2016, [cited 2017 April 15], Available from: http://www.who.int/mediacentre/factsheets/fs380/en/
- 33. Wong, M.C.S., Lee, A., Ngai, K.L.K., Chor, J.C.Y., and Chan, P.K.S., 2013. Knowledge, Attitude, Practice and Barriers on Vaccination Against Human Papillomavirus Infection: A Cross-sectional Study Among Primary Care Physicians in Hong Kong, Public Library of Science, 8(8):e71827.

A Study on User IoT Information based Healthcare Service

Sung-HoSim

School of Information and Communication Systems, Jecheon, 27136, Korea

ABSTRACT

IoT technology development has enabled convergent development with other industries. IoT service development is active in various fields such as smart farm, smart city, and healthcare. Especially, with the emergence of various healthcare devices, many studies are being conducted in the field of IoT-based health care services. In this paper, healthcare service is provided based on user's external generated healthcare information and information generated from IoT healthcare devices. The information generated by the user event is provided by the user using the Web and the application, and the information generated by the user's behavior or body change is collected through IoT healthcare devices. The collected user healthcare information classifies the user's hospital information and the information collected from the healthcare service into the standard value and the user reference value, and provides the healthcare service through comparative analysis with the user's healthcare information. In the IoT environment, healthcare is changing from disease management centered to prevention management centered. Changes in perceptions of health care and the development of IoT have increased the demand for quality improvement of individual health care. Because IoT paradigm is evolving into a computing environment in which the desired information can be exchanged in real time anytime, anywhere, there is much interest in IoT based healthcare. The IoT information-based healthcare service proposed in this study provides appropriate services for users to manage diseases and conduct prevention management. Because services are provided on the basis of medical information, the collection of information, the security of information management and the reference to personal information should be supplemented through institutional devices, and was not included in the consideration in the study. The aim is to build integrated medical information systems through collaboration of public institutions and hospitals by expanding the scope of application of healthcare based on IoT in the future. The healthcare service based on IoT information proposed in this paper adds the IoT information generated by the user to the existing health care service providing method to provide the service. In healthcare service provideroriented service selection, by reflecting user's information, it is possible to choose a user-centered healthcare service that is not provider-centered.

Keywords: IoT, Healthcare, data Extraction, healthcare service, IoT device.

INTRODUCTION

Interest in healthcare services is increasing due to the development of IoT technology and the emergence of various healthcare devices. Especially, many researches and developments have been made in the healthcare industry in public and private sectors including medical institutions¹. Information technology using the network collects information generated through IoT, multimedia, interaction with people such as sensor networks and collaboration between devices, and is used in various fields^{2,3}. An IOT environment is an environment in which devices constituting various IoTs provide services to users through a connection without user intervention⁴. Health care services can help users manage health effectively by helping users manage preventive care. Currently, health care services are being expanded and applied to collect and analyze healthcare device data as well as medical information of users⁵. The use of healthcare information in the IoT environment should be studied with the aim of collecting all the information related to the user and providing appropriate services to the user⁶. There will also be a worldwide increase in aging trends and demand for health. A variety of customized healthcare services are required depending on these needs of users. IoTbased health care services are differentiated from the following areas. First, personal information analysis. Second, customized disease management, Third, provision of healthcare services regardless of time and place. The healthcare service attaches the IoT device to the body, transmits the user's information to the server through the network, and operates with various sensors to provide services to the user⁷. In this paper, healthcare service suitable for users are provided based on user healthcare information using the IoT information based healthcare service system. The proposed method stores and manages provider information and user hospital information providing medical service and collects and analyzes various healthcare event information generated by users. The analyzed information is compared with the reference value of the collected data to suggest a healthcare service suitable for the user. Users can be provided healthcare services according to the situation.

LITERATURE REVIEW

IoT devices and key technologies: For major IoTrelated devices, carious devices based on IoT such as Smart glass, Smart watch, happifork, and Smart pills are being released. It is possible to generate healthcare information through various wearable devices. It can measure user information such as user's exercise information, walking information, heartbeat, blood pressure, diabetes, calories, etc., and can provide various healthcare services in connection with IoT environment. Healthcare devices allows the user to manage the health and disease information of the user directly through the IoT environment and to provide appropriate care and services by sharing with the hospital or healthcare service provider. It is difficult for healthcare service to provide user-friendly service compared to other technologies because it is not easy to collect and manage disease information effectively, so there is a need for a method to efficiently collect and manage disease information⁸. The key technologies of IoT are shown in Table 1⁹.

Table	1:	юТ	Key	tec	hno	logie	es
-------	----	----	-----	-----	-----	-------	----

Key technology	Overview
Sensing technology	With sensors that collect various information of objects and environment, it can extract more intelligent and high-dimensional information by using multiple sensing technology.
Wired/wireless communication and network infrastructure technology	All wired and wireless network technologies to connect people, objects and information services
Service and interface technology	Interface technology for organically linking services of various communication protocols and data standards

IoT Healthcare: Information and communication technology has a great impact on medical services as well as healthcare. Medical services are available to patients at remote locations, and it provide users with environment for preventive management by providing medical information service based on data. IoT healthcare services are rapidly evolving as interest in personal health care and disease prevention increases¹⁰. IoT-based healthcare services are provided through broadening and mobility orientation of services, convergence of networks, services and devices, and linkage of information and communication services. IoT Healthcare is closely associated with the growth of the related services industry and is growing in convergence with various service industries. Table 2.shows the main service types to which IoT is applied^{11,1}.

Service	Description
RFID Sensor	Application of RFID sensor to provide PC, PDA with real-time data such as patient's movement status, position, abnormality signs
Hospital information service	Implementation in the internal information system of the medical institution such as the patient's condition and information to provide integrated information through wired/ wireless terminals
Mobile healthcare	Management of health status in real time using Mobile
Wearable computer	Observe user status and provide collected information through wearables
Online consultation	Service support using online
Healthcare telematics	Services incorporating remote control, telematics, and emergency systems

Table 2: IoT Main service types

Previous studies on IoT healthcare: Standardization work is being carried out simultaneously by international standards organizations such as IPSO Alliance, OMA, Zigbee IETF, and oneM2M. The IPSO Alliance is researching the use of Internet technologies to connect smart objects¹³. ZigBeeIP and CoAP in the IoT device department are researching the technology for transmitting the sensing data information measured by the sensor to the gateway¹⁴. Standardization organizations such as IETF and oneM2M are proceeding a standard that efficiently manages the data and resources that are sensed in the backend part¹⁵ OMA is established a message standard for transferring measured data from IoT devices to the platform¹⁶. The IoT standard aims to provide a secure and reliable integrated service using web-based application protocol by utilizing various sensors equipped with internet protocol. These international standards-based platforms are essential to provide integrated, customized services that are interoperable across devices¹⁷.

Proposed Work: For IoT environment-based healthcare services and platforms, each service is served through its own platform. Because it is used independently and provides simple functions and services, it is necessary to provide converged integrated services. The emergence of various IoT devices and the interest of users in healthcare is increasing the demand for providing userspecific healthcare services. This section proposes a model that provides user-appropriate health care service by applying user-specific standard value and reference value based on information generated from devices and wearables based on IoT and user generated health information. The proposed method can quickly convey the physical changes that may occur in the user 's inattention, behavior patterns in life, and change of environment and aims to provide services that minimize

the deterioration of physical rhythms and health of the user. The proposed method provides the healthcare service using user IoT information.

User IoTInformation based healthcare service system: The study proposes and IoT information based healthcare system for providing user-centered healthcare system service. The proposed system collects user's healthcare information, IoT devices data, healthcare service information, and user hospital information. The healthcare data collector collects external information generated by user events and information generated using IoT healthcare Device. For the external information, the user can use the App and the Web so that the user can directly enter the healthcare information. The IoT healthcare device information is collected in the processed XML form and parsed and stored in the IoT device DB according to the healthcare information classification. The Healthcare Repository database collects and stores healthcare services and hospital information into standard values and user healthcare reference values. The information stored in the IoT device DB is called by the information analyzer and the data analysis module analyzes the valid information. Once the analysis is complete, the Decision module determines the services based on healthcare services and hospital user information collected in the healthcare repository database. A query is generated based on the information collected from the user's health status and disease status. The generated query calls healthcare service modules. The healthcare service module determines what type of service to provide through queries written in modules that execute the final service. The IoT information-based healthcare system can provide users with healthcare services tailored to their situation, enabling them to quickly respond to changes in user health and emergencies. (Figure 1) shows the IoT-based healthcare service.



Figure 1: IoT information based healthcare system

IoT health care information classification and collection: IoT healthcare information collection is based on existing data collection, storage, and analysis, and extracts a set of structured or unstructured data of information and effective information defined from these data, and analyzes the extracted information. This classifies the characteristics of the information generated in various devices and applications, and measures and predicts the user's health status to enable user-centered healthcare. Table 3.describes the types of health care data.

Table 3: Healthcare data standardization comparison

Definition	Description					
Structured	Relational database with data stored in					
Structured	a field fixed in the Device					
Semi-	Data that includes metadata, message,					
structured	sensor value, etc. in Device					
Lington strugg	Data that can be analyzed with data					
Unstructured	that is not stored in a fixed field					

Healthcare information collection collects data generated from IoT devices and wearables in healthcare information collection and collects user generated data from App or Web. Healthcare DB accepts data generated from sensor data, application / web, wearable information, and data generated by input of the user, and stores the extended type information in the user DB. The healthcare information analyzer analyzes the valid data from the stored information and compares and evaluates user-specific standard values against the user's reference values. The information evaluated in realtime analysis, text mining, and value analysis provides health information service such as message alarm, manual service, and web service according to healthcare information classification. (Figure 2) shows the health information collection stage.



Figure 2: Design of Improved Healthcare information collection model

IoT Healthcare service interface: In order to configure IoT healthcare services using various environments and devices, modules providing IoT healthcare services should provide functions such as interoperability, scalability, activeness, and universality. In order to control and manage IoT healthcare services, functions such as information management, service management, location management, traffic management, and security management are also required. The IoT healthcare service provided to users is provided in the form of web and application, and users can manage information and receive services using web and application. The healthcare service system can provide device services to users through a healthcare gateway that manages each device. The healthcare gateway is located around sensors supporting home network and IoT environment to provide healthcare service to devices. The functions required by the IoT healthcare service module apply the service overlay network concept. In addition, it supports device profile management and sensing information management using healthcare gateway to provide device healthcare service management and information management. (Figure 3) shows the interface environment between IoT healthcare service system modules.



Figure 3: IoT healthcare service module interface

To provide healthcare service, it is necessary to construct an IoT service environment. The user sends a message using HTTP / TLS to the IoT healthcare system using a web browser and App. The database accessing the IoT healthcare system stores the user's healthcare profile, service profile, and IoT gateway information. The information used by the IoT gateway manages the healthcare devices profile, sensing data, and the list of devices connected to the IoT gateway. The healthcare device and the IoT gateway use the dPWS message format, and the IoT gateway and the IoT healthcare system use SOAP, HTTP, and XML messages.

COMPARISON ANALYSIS

In this part, we went through a comparative analysis between healthcare information based Web service method and existing healthcare service method. The proposed system was evaluated by adding 4 evaluation items to the existing conventional method. In order to distinguish the difference between the existing method and the proposed method, Applicability, Healthcare Information Acquisition, Healthcare Service Information

Extension, and Service Information Reflection Point of time. The Applicability evaluates whether the defined information is understood by the user when it is applied to the service. Healthcare Information Acquisition is a method for users to input information into the system in order to use the healthcare service and actively acquire user's healthcare information. The proposed method minimizes user intervention by collecting user healthcare information through IoT device and can immediately reflect changed user's healthcare information. Expansion of information needed to provide healthcare services is accomplished not only by using the information input at the reference time but also adding additional information collected from user IoT device. In the conventional method, Service Information Reflection Point reflects the input point of information by the user or the service provider. On the other hand, the proposed method utilizes the IoT environment to reflect the healthcare information at the modified time point. Also, it is capable of supporting the service according to the user's situation. Table 4. below shows a comparative evaluation between the existing and the proposed method.

Table 4:	Comparative	evaluation	between	the	existing	and t	he p	roposed	method
	1								

Evaluation List	Existing Method	Proposed Method
Adaptability	Support	Support
Healthcare Information Acquisition	userinput information, provider input information	user input information, IoT information collector
Healthcare Service Information Extension	Defined information base	IoT healthcare device extended information
Information Reflection Point of time	Information input point	Information generated point

CONCLUSION

As IoT is popularized and generalized, interest in healthcare is continuing to increase. From previous care centered follow-up management to prevention centered, it is changing from disease management centered to health care management centered. In addition, it is changing from a unilateral provider-oriented healthcare service that simply provides information, to an active form as customized healthcare service for each user. This paper proposed a system that provides healthcare service based on IoT information. The proposed system stores the external event information generated by the user and the information of the IoT healthcare device that the user uses in daily life in the user IoT DB. The stored DB classifies valid healthcare information. The classified information is compared with the healthcare reference value of the healthcare repository database by the information analyzer. Using the analysis results, healthcare services suitable for the user is provided. The aim is to expand IoT information-based healthcare system to build an IoT information integrated medical information system. The integrated medical information system will integrate individual disease information and health information from such places as public institutions and hospitals, to make provision of personalized medical services possible.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from School of Information and Communication Systems, Jecheon, Korea

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- 1. Kwon SM. Adoption of u-Health in public sector. *Information& Communication Policy*. 2006, 18, pp. 19-45.
- 2. Y. Demchenko, C. De Laat, P. Membrey. Defining architecture components of the Big data Ecosystem. International conference on Collaboration Technologies andSystems(CTS). 2014 May, pp. 104-112.
- 3. V. Gadepally, J. Kepner. Big data dimensional analysis. IEEE High Performance Extreme ComputingConference(HPEC). 2014 Sep, pp. 1-6.
- 4. Daeyoung Kim, Hyunjun La, Soodong Kim. A Framework for Effectively Managing Heterogeneity of IoT Devices. *Journal of the Korean Medical Association*. 2014 May, 41 (5), pp. 353-366.
- 5. M. Zaharia, M. Chowdhury, T. Das, A. Dave, J. Ma, M. McCauley, M. J. Franklin, S. Shenker and I. Stoica. Resilient Distributed Datasets: A Fault-Tolerant Abstraction for In-Memory Cluster Computing. Proceeding of the 9th USENIX Symposium on Networked Systems Design and Implementation (NSDI'12). 2012 April, 52 (12), pp. 1-14.

- 6. Hyoungsun Kim, Hyun Kim, Aekyung Moon, JunMyun Cho, Chungsung Hong. Context aware modeling and Services Implementation with Event Driven in Ubiquitous Computing Environments. *Journal of Korean Society for Internet Information*. 2006, 7 (5), pp. 13-24.
- 7. Y. S. Jeong. A Study of An Efficient Clustering Processing Scheme of Patient Disease Information for Cloud Computing Environment. *Journal of Convergence Society for SMB*, 2016 March, 6 (1), pp. 33-38.
- 8. W. Yan, U. Brahmakshatriya, Y. Xue, M. Gilder and B. Wise. p-Pic: Parallel Power iteration clustering for big data. *Journal of Parallel and Distributed computing*, 2013, 73 (3), pp. 353-359.
- 9. Minkyung Jung, Sunyoun Kwon. A Study on Internet of Things based on Semantic for Library. *Journal of Korean Library and Information Science Society.* 2014, 45 (2), pp. 235-260.
- T. Y. Kim, S. K. Y. J. J. Jung and E. J. Kim. Multi-Hop WBAN Construction for Healthcare IoT Systems. 2015 International Platform Technology and Service(PlatCon), 2015, pp. 27-28.
- SeewonRyu, JaeGook Lee, Kyunghee Kim. Current State of U-Health and Its Developmental Strategies in Korea. *Journal of KIISE:Software* and Applications. 2009, 52 (12), pp. 1141-1147.
- Z. A. Khattak, S. Sulaiman and J. A. Manan. A study on threat model for federated identities in federated identity management system, Internationa Symposium in Information Technology(ITSim), 2010, 2, pp. 618-623.
- 13. IPSO. http://www.ipso-alliance.org./
- Z. Shelby, K. Hartke, C. Bormann. The Constrained Application Protocol(CoAP). IETF RFC 7252. 2014 June.
- 15. oneM2M Functional architecture Specification V0.6.1(Draft), oneM2M.
- 16. OMA-TS-DM_Protocol-V2_0. OMA Device Management Protocol. Open Mobile Alliance. http://www.openmobilealliance.org/release/DM/ V2_0-20131210-C/OMA-TS-DM_Protocol-V2_0-20131210-C.pdf
- YoonsuJeong. An Efficient IoT Healthcare Service Management Model of Location Tracking Sensor. *Journal of digital convergence*, 2016 March, 14 (3), pp. 261-267.

Acoustic Characteristics and Quantitative Analysis for Safety Management of Noise Generated during MRI Scan

Hyun-Og Song¹, Cheong-Hwan Lim²

¹Dept. of Health Care, ²Dept. of Radiological Science, Hanseo University,46. Hanseo 1-ro, Haemi-Myun, Seosan-Si, Chungcheognam-do,31962, Republic of Korea

ABSTRACT

This study aimed to provide basic data for safety management against noise by identifying its acoustic characteristics generated in MRI examinations by quantitative analyses. Noise was measured from four different kinds of MRI equipment with various magnetic field intensities and sequences. The MRI equipment used was characterized by 0.35T, 1.0T, 1.5T, and 3.0T. To evaluate the noise in the MRI scan and control rooms, frequency and waveform characteristics from the noises were analyzed by their time history curves. The sequences were T1 of SE, T2 of FSE, T2* of GE, and DWI of high-speed data collection. The frequency of the noise measured in the MRI scan and control rooms, and the magnetic field intensities at 500-1,000 Hz, as well as the noise frequency measured in the MRI scan room. However, the frequency of the noise in the MRI control room was measured in a diverse fashion. Analyses of the noises' wave forms revealed that most of the MRI scan and control room noises possessed the characteristics of steady and quasi-steady impulsive noises. In the 1.5T equipment, a repetitive impulsive noise was the salient feature. Research on the MRI safety should be conducted continuously and safety rules strictly enacted. It is expected that this study can be utilized by studies on MRI safety and that it will reinforce MRI safety management regulations.

Keywords: MRI, Acoustic noise, Hearing protection, Hearing loss, Safety management.

INTRODUCTION

MRI equipment is a modern and high-precision medical appliance to obtain images inside bodies. Due to this hardware's many advantages, MRI has been established as an indispensable examination tool in diagnostic medicine. MRI equipment has been developed from low magnetic fields under 1T to high ones over 1.5T. Through the repetitive acquisition of images, the SNR and the image quality improved, while scan times became much shorter. In spite of such MRI advancements, the generation of high-level noise still remains as one of the major problems. MRI equipment uses a gradient coil to reduce the scan time, which produces loud noise causing anxiety and auditory disorders in patients during scans. The gradient coil is used in the MRI scan process to adjust the direction and intensity of the magnetic field and to acquire the scan image - these are the main reasons for the vibration and noise generation. The gradient coils repeatedly stop very shortly during scans. They are active for a very short time and even change direction. During these processes, the gradient coil is transformed by Lorentz's force in a big magnetic field and the movement converts to high, noisy vibration. In addition, the eddy current produced in the reverted direction emits heat, energy, vibration, and sound.¹

The vibration and the noise during the MRI cause anxiety in the patient. Also, the operator who carries out scans - the radiologist-is exposed to continuous noise and prone to suffer both physically and psychologically.^{1,2} Prior research on noise-reduction methods focused on the noises' causes. Such reduction methods were divided into one to reduce the noise of high-frequency bands by the artificial creation of a noise's anti-phase; another method adds the coil to reduce Lorentz's force produced in the gradient magnetic field coil's direction perpendicular to the main magnetic field by use of the gradient magnetic field coil's characteristics.^{3,4} Methods to eliminate the cause of noises are still under research. However, most current MRI equipment still generates distracting and distressing noises which affect the body in various ways, such as sleep disturbances, lowered academic performance, diminished job efficiency, or suboptimal physiological functioning.^{5,6} It is particularly

the medical institution's responsibility to guarantee personal safety and to provide comfortable rest as well as sleep to the patients and the visitors and to allocate space for an optimum environment that does not cause any problems due to the scans.

The efforts to reduce the noises generated during MRI scans are reflected in many studies.⁷ The present MRI noise-reduction methods are not very effective – it seems to take a long time to discover a permanent mechanical way for generalizable noise reduction. Therefore, for noise-protection facilities that can be easily and promptly applied to a variety of settings, the noise characteristics must be thoroughly analyzed to be usable as baseline data.

Therefore, this study performed a comparative analysis by measuring the noise of MRI equipment operated in medical institutions to propose measures that can reduce the noise generated during scans.

MATERIALS AND METHODS

The MRI equipment's noise analysis and evaluation methods were determined by a literature review on this topic. MRI equipment of 0.35T, 1.0T, 1.5T, and 3.0T were used as shown in table 1. Noise is greatly influenced by the size, place, and precise location of the MRI equipment. To exactly evaluate the noises in

the MRI scan control rooms(Table 2), measurements of the space for the four kinds of MRI equipment, the furniture's sound absorption coefficients, and the rooms' finishing materials were taken In a pre-investigation before the actual noise measurement, the noise was assessed five times in the MRI scan room and the control room with same signal arrangement for one minute each. In the waveform analysis of the pre-investigation, no size differences requiring repetitive investigations were found, because various waveforms would have different meanings. Therefore, it was decided to measure noise once in a pre-defined sequence. During the noise assessment, Brain MRI scans were taken, which are mostly used for stroke diagnoses. These scans-from low to high magnetic field equipment-could be used for the four noise measurements with the four sequences T1 of SE, T2 of FSE, T2* of GE, and DWI of highspeed data collection. To identify the noise-measuring location within the MRI scan room, the range to prevent malfunction of the measuring equipment by magnetic forces was determined. For the MRI control room, the location of the actual control operations was selected. For the noise measurement, the sound level meter type 2236 of B&K(Brüel& Kjear Co., Nærum, Denmark) and the Symphonie dBFA software for the noise and vibration analysis, were used. To evaluate the noise environment, the AutoCAD and SketchUP programs were employed.

Equipment	0.35 Tesla	1.0 Tesla	1.5 Tesla	3.0 Tesla
Fauinment name	Hitach	SIEMENS	PHILIPS	PHILIPS
Equipment nume	AIRIS Elite	Harmony	Intera Achieva	Intera
Magnetic field	2.0m × 2.5m	2.5m × 3.9m	2.4m × 3.8m	$3.0 \text{m} \times 5.2 \text{m}$

Table 1: Information and specification of the MRI

Table 2: Dim	iension of the MIR	a scan room and	i control room

	0.35T		1.	0Т	1.	5T	3.0 T	
Subdivide	Scan room	Control room	Scan room	Control room	Control room	Scan room	Scan room	Control room
Length (m)	5.7	7.3	6.0	13.9	12.1	7.23	1.1	13.9
Width (m)	4.4	8.6	4.5	16.2	4.5	5.4	5.0	16.2
Height (m)	2.6	2.6	2.8	2.5	2.6	2.7	2.8	2.5
Area (m ²)	24.4	31.1	26.9	114.5	42.9	39.2	50.1	114.5
Volume (m ³)	59.5	64.3	67.3	299.4	114.2	91.8	124.4	299.4

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

Noise Frequency Characteristics of MRI Scans: The frequency of the four noises measured in the MRI scan room between 20 Hz and 20 kHz was analyzed within a 1/3 octave band.

Sound pressure level by frequency in the MRI scan room: For the frequencies and sizes of the 0.35 T MRI equipment, the highest value was 65.6 dB at 250 Hz of T1, 66.3 dB at 250 Hz of T2, 65.5 dB at 500 Hz of DWI, and 58.5 dB at 250 Hz of GE. Regarding the 1.0T MRI equipment, the highest value was89.2 dB at 1,000 Hz ofT1, 82.6 dB at 1,000 Hz ofT2, 87.8 dB at 1,000 Hz of DWI, and 87.4 dB at 500 Hz of GE. In the values for the 1.5T MRI equipment were 73.4 dB at 1,000 Hz of T1, 88.5 dB at 1,000 Hz of T2, 92.1 dB at 1,000 Hz of DWI, and 89.0 dB at 1,000 Hz of GE. For the 3.0T MRI equipment, the highest value was74.2 dB at 500 Hz of T1, 90.8 dB at 1,000 Hz ofT2, 100.3 dB at 500 Hz of DWI, and 78.0 dB at 500 Hz of GE (Table 3).

Subdivida	Saguaraa		Frequency (Hz)									
Subalvide	Sequence	63	125	250	500	1k	2k	4k	8k	ав(А)		
	T1	49.3	52.8	65.6	59.7	51.4	38.2	33.6	33.8	60.4		
0.25T	T2	47.7	48.5	66.3	63.6	58.8	46.1	38.7	34.2	64.0		
0.331	DWI	47.9	53.5	63.9	65.5	52.1	39.2	32.9	33.2	63.4		
	GE	47.4	46.1	58.5	56.1	52.6	43.1	35.6	33.2	57.1		
	WN	59.1	58.5	55.5	50.8	49.4	47.1	47.4	46.9	55.9		
	T1	60.8	70.3	83.7	83.9	89.2	82.6	69.8	56.8	90.9		
1.0T	T2	61.2	66.1	73.4	80.2	82.6	78.1	69.4	50.6	85.2		
	DWI	67.3	70.5	77.7	85.0	87.8	84.1	71.5	54.7	90.5		
	GE	59.4	73.7	81.2	87.4	87.2	77.9	69.3	52.9	89.5		
	WN	65.9	61.0	58.2	54.7	50.3	46.8	45.0	44.4	57.0		
	T1	66.9	69.3	68.0	68.6	73.4	58.5	48.1	45.2	74.4		
1.5T	T2	71.3	72.4	83.5	83.1	88.5	84.6	64.5	51.8	90.9		
	DWI	66.6	63.1	74.2	81.7	92.1	78.3	62.4	52.3	92.5		
	GE	66.3	68.7	74.0	79.1	89.0	79.2	64.6	53.8	89.8		
	WN	55.1	52.8	45.3	41.8	47.8	39.6	40.0	38.7	50.3		
	T1	56.0	58.5	64.4	74.2	72.0	54.7	46.8	40.8	74.6		
3.0T	T2	60.1	66.2	74.2	82.3	90.8	81.5	65.8	57.2	91.7		
	DWI	63.8	70.8	74.5	100.3	90.1	83.2	76.4	73.6	98.1		
	GE	54.7	68.6	68.9	78.0	77.2	64.4	53.1	42.4	79.4		
₩ WN=Shimn	ning Noise, T	1=Spin ec	ho seque	nce, T2=l	Fast spin o	echo sequ	ence, DW	VI=Diffus	ion Weigl	nted image		
		5	sequence,	GE=Gra	dient echo	o sequenc	e					

 Table 3: One third octave band sound pressure level and level weighting of sound pressure level in the MRI scan room

Sound pressure level by frequency in the MRI control room: For the frequencies and sizes assessed in 0.35 T MRI equipment, the highest measured value was 57.5 dB at 500 Hz of T1, 57.5 dB at 500 Hz of T2, 56.5 dB at 250 Hz and 500 Hz of DWI, and 57.0 dB at 250 Hz of GE. In the1.0T MRI equipment, 61.3 dB was assessed at 1,000 HzofT1, 54.9 dB at 1,000 Hz of T2, 60.8 dB at 63 Hz of DWI, and 59.6 dB at 1,000 Hz of GE.For the 1.5T MRI equipment condition, the measurements were56.6 dB at 125 HzofT1, 56.5 dB at 63 Hz of T2, 60.1 dB at 1,000 Hz of DWI, and 57.0 dB at 1,000 Hz of GE. Lastly, in the 3.0T MRI equipment, the values were55.4 dB at 63 HzofT1, 55.2 dB at 63 Hz ofT2, 60.2 dB at 500 Hz of DWI, and 55.0 dB at 63 Hz of GE (Table 4).

Subdivida	Comuna	Frequency (Hz)								
Subaivide	Sequence	63	125	250	500	1k	2k	4k	8k	dB(A)
	T1	40.0	49.5	56.0	57.5	51.9	43.7	38.2	30.5	61.3
0.25T	T2	41.6	49.3	55.7	57.6	52.5	43.4	38.1	30.5	61.6
0.331	DWI	41.0	49.3	56.5	56.5	53.1	44.1	38.7	30.6	61.3
	GE	43.2	48.9	57.0	56.1	52.9	43.9	38.5	30.6	60.8
	WN	53.1	49.1	45.0	44.4	38.5	34.2	31.6	33.1	45.4
	T1	53.9	49.5	56.7	53.6	61.3	45.8	33.6	33.1	62.0
1.0T	T2	53.2	50.1	51.6	50.6	54.9	43.5	33.7	33.2	56.3
	DWI	60.8	52.8	54.9	57.1	60.3	46.2	34.3	33.2	61.6
	GE	54.2	52.1	57.4	54.0	59.6	43.8	33.6	33.3	60.6
	WN	54.6	55.2	46.5	42.5	38.2	34.8	30.8	31.4	45.7
	T1	54.9	56.6	46.9	43.6	43.3	34.9	30.7	31.3	47.7
1.5T	T2	56.5	56.3	51.7	52.5	55.7	51.0	33.4	31.4	58.2
	DWI	55.3	55.7	47.9	48.7	60.1	46.9	33.5	31.5	60.6
	GE	54.4	55.2	47.8	47.1	57.0	45.9	32.5	31.3	57.7
	WN	55.0	52.1	46.0	40.3	37.0	34.1	30.4	31.2	44.3
	T1	55.4	52.4	46.7	41.0	37.4	34.5	30.6	31.2	44.7
3.0T	T2	55.2	53.2	47.3	43.9	50.7	36.7	31.2	31.4	51.8
	DWI	55.2	51.9	46.8	60.2	47.1	38.7	37.0	34.8	57.7
	GE	55.0	52.0	46.9	41.5	37.6	34.3	30.8	31.4	44.8

 Table 4: One third octave band sound pressure level and levelweighting of sound pressure level in the MRI control room

Time History Curves and Characteristics of Noise Waveform During MRI Scans

Time history curves and waveform characteristics in the MRI scan room: The noise generated in the scan room during the MRI operation was analyzed by waveforms based on the time history curve. Steady noise was measured from the four equipment types of T1 and 0.35T, as well as 1.0T and 3.0T of GE. Fluctuating noise was assessed in 3.0T of T2. Quasi-steady impulsive noise was captured in the 0.35T, 1.0T, and 1.5T equipment of T2 and the four kinds of equipment for DWI. Repetitive impulsive noise was measured in 1.5T equipment of GE (Table 5).

Time history curves and waveform characteristics in the MRI control room: The noise generated in the scan room during the MRI operation was analyzed by waveforms based on the time history curve. Steady noise was assessed from three equipment types of T1, T2, and 3.0T of DWI, as well as the 1.0T and 3.0T hardware of GE. Quasi-steady impulsive noise was measured in the 1.0T and 1.5T equipment of DWI. Repetitive impulsive noise was captured in the 1.5T equipment of GE (Table 5).

Table 5: Classification of acoustic noise in the MRI scan room and control room

Cubdivida		MRI sc	an room	MRI control room				
Subdivide	T1	T2	DWI	GE	T1	T2	DWI	GE
Steady noise	○●□■			○ ● ■		• 🗆 🔳		•
Fluctuating noise								
Quasi-steady impulsive noise		0 • 🗆	○ ● 🗆 ■					
Repetitive impulsive noise								

X 0:0.35 Tesla, ●:1.0 Tesla, □:1.5 Tesla, ■:3.0 Tesla

[※] WN=Shimming Noise, T1=Spin echo sequence, T2=Fast spin echo sequence, DWI=Diffusion Weighted image sequence, GE=Gradient echo sequence

DISCUSSION

Most noises generated in the MRI scan room displayed the characteristics of steady noise and quasisteady impulsive noise out of 16 operation noises and 12 noises from MRI equipment over 1.0T exhibiting significantly serious noise levels of $75 \, dB(A)$ to $99 \, dB(A)$. T1 noise showed a high noise level sufficient for "urine volume increase and difficulty in hearing" to occur and 1.5T and 3.0T generated noise between 70 to 75 dB(A) causing signs such as "peripheral vasocontraction and a decrease of adrenocortical hormones." T2 displayed a noise level high enough to cause "early water bag rupture in the 1.0T of the magnetic field" and in the 1.5T and 3.0T conditions, it produced noise that could result in "urine volume increase and difficulty in hearing" which affects patients the most, like the DWI noise in 1.0T, 1.5T, and 3.0T. The GE noise in 1.0T and 1.5T could cause "early water bag rupture." In 3.0T, the noise level corresponded to a "start of hearing loss."

Most of the noises generated in the MRI control room showed the characteristics of steady and quasisteady impulsive noises and the 16 generated noises displayed levels of 45dB(A) to 63 dB(A). Since this corresponds to the health limit of noise, it was judged that there were no problems associated with sound. Since the physical and mental state of patients is more fragile than that of healthy equals, hospitals should pay attention regarding their protection. Soundproof MRI locations and surrounding spaces such as waiting rooms should be regulated in order to avoid unpleasantness.

Many studies found that damage to the organ of Corti is the cause of hearing loss in noise-induced deafness⁸ because of mechanisms such as tissue damage by the generation of oxygen-free radicals due to the reduction of microvascular blood flow in the inner ear, vasoconstriction, increase of vaso-permeability, localized edemas in the inner ear, ischemia, and refusion.9,10 There have also been many attempts to treat noise-induced deafness using medicines based on the specific pathophysiology, but no clear treatments emphasizing prevention and early diagnosis exist as of yet.¹¹ Research on "mechanisms of the prevention of noise-induced hearing loss" proposed that the preventive measure of noise-induced deafness is to avoid loud noise and if noise exposure is inevitable, its intensity should be minimized by hearing protection gear. It has also been claimed in animal experiments that taking micronutrients such as vitamins can reduce noise-induced deafness.12

The limitations of this study are as follows. First, the noise was only measured from MRI equipment by the magnetic field's size. There are various MRI devices by different manufacturers installed in medical institutions and diverse signal arrangements exist, depending on the concrete type of hardware. There are no mentionable differences by manufacturers in the traditional signal arrangement; however in the signal arrangement using GE, the characteristics vary. In this study the noise of such diverse MRI equipment could not be evaluated. To achieve this, the permission from many medical institutions must be obtained, but within the humanresource limits of this study, it was too hard to request the cooperation of numerous medical institutions. Therefore, the noise of diverse equipment kinds by different manufacturers could not be assessed. Second, the position for measuring noise within the MRI scan room was an area out of reach of the magnetic field. Since MRI scans are performed when the patient enters the bore, the overall noise distribution in the MRI scan room needs to be examined. Therefore, the investigation of the exact overall sound distribution was insufficient.

CONCLUSION

MRI is equipment that helps and influences the diagnosis of diseases tremendously, but there are several weaknesses related to safety. Among them, the impact of noise on the patient cannot be disregarded and may also cause occupational diseases in practitioners involved with MRI-related activities. The occurrence of noise-induced hearing loss and the associated pain vary, depending on personal sensitivity and there is no method to exactly predict such problems. However, reducing the noise generated during MRI scans can minimize the pain and anxiety felt by patients. The imaging scan for diagnoses should prioritize patient safety which requires that the practitioners in charge of patient examinations provide quality medical care, understanding the issues related to patient safety and the pertinent research. Studies on the safety of MRI must be continued and safety-related rules enacted. Hopefully, this study will contribute to research on MRI safety and the reinforcement of safety and management regulations.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Hanseo University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- 1. Thomas Peuvrel, Noise in MRI Scanners, Faculty of engineering and applied science institute of sound and vibration research Southampton University, 2005, pp. 1-124.
- William A. Edelstein, Tesfaye K. Kidane, Victor Taracila, Fanvir N. Baig, Active-passive Gradient Shielding for MRI Acoustic Noise Reduction, Magnetic Resonance in Medicine, 2000, 53(5), pp.1013-1017.
- Sedat Alibek, Mika Vogel, Wei Sun, David Winkler, Christopher A. Baker, Michael Burke, Hubertus Gloger, Acoustic Noise Reduction in MRI Using Silent Scan : an Initial Experience, Diagnostic and Interventional Radiology, 2014, 20(4), pp.360-363.
- McKeown MJ, Hansen LK, Sejnowski TJ, Independent Component Analysis of Functional MRI: What is Signal and What is Noise, Current Opinion in Neurobiology, 2003, 13(5), pp.620-629
- David L. Price, Janet P. De Wilde, Annie M. Papadaki, Jane S. Curran, Richard I. Kitney, Investigation of Acoustic Noise on 15 MRI Scanners from 0.2T to 3T, Journal of Magnetic Resonance Imaging, 2001, 13(2), pp.288-293.
- Michael E. Ravicz, Jennifer R. Melcher, Nelson Y.S. Kiang, Acoustic Noise During Functional Magnetic Resonance Imaging, The Journal of the Acoustical Society of America, 2000, 108(4), pp.1683-1696.

- Moelker A, Maas RAJ, Pattynama PMT, Verbal Communication in MR Environments: Effect of MR System Acoustic Noise on Speech Understanding, Radiology, 2004, 232(1), pp.107-113.
- Benzion Goldwyn, Murmta J. Khan, Bhagyalakshmi G. Shivapuja, Sarthran Preserves Cochlear Microcirculation and Reduces Temporary Threshold Shifts after Noise Exposure, Otolaryngology-Head and Neck Surgery, 1996, 118(5), pp.576-583.
- Mohammad Hossein Baradamfr, Kayvan Karamifai, Amir Houshang Mehrpavar, Abdlfazl Mollasadeghi, Amplitude Changes in Otoacoustic Emissions after Exposure to Industrial Noise. Noise and Health, 2012, 14(56), pp.28-31.
- Naohiro Yoshida, M. Charles Liberman, Sound Conditioning Reduces Noise-Induced Permanent Threshold Shift in Mice, Hearing Research, 2000, 148(1-2), pp.213-219.
- Sam P. Mostafapour, Kelli Lahargoue, Geoorge A. Gates, Noise-induced Hearing Loss in Young Adults: The Role of Personal Listening Devices and Other Sources of Leisure Noise, Laryngoscope, 1998, 108(12), pp.1832-1839.
- Colleen G. Le Prell, Daisuke Yamashita, Shujiro B. Minami, Tatsuya Yamasoba, Josef M. Miller, Mechanisms of Noise-Induced Hearing Loss Indicate Multiple Methods of Prevention, Hearing Research, 2007, 226(1-2), pp.22-43.

Designing Medical Service Management Model of Users using IoT Devices

Yoon-Su Jeong¹, Seung-Soo Shin²

¹Division of Information and Communication Convergence Engineering, Mokwon University, 88 Doanbuk-ro, Seogu, Daejeon; ²Department of Information Security, Tongmyong University, 428, Sinseon-ro, Nam-gu, Busan, Korea

ABSTRACT

IoT is used in various academic fields including healthcare. IoT is redesigning modern medical services from a technical, economic, and social point of view. Recently, IoT medical service has been attracting attention especially among various medical services. to prepare socially emerging elderly medical services. The proposal model not only enables disease management and diagnosis of patients who visited the hospital by using IoT device, but also assigns a probability value to the disease information attribute of the patient so that the diagnosis of the medical staff can be easily handled based on the information collected from the IoT device. In particular, the proposed model improves accessibility to patient disease information by providing health information to the diseases collected through IoT devices and linking them with each other. In addition, the proposed model guarantees the accuracy of disease information because it checks the similarity with existing disease by hierarchical structure of the information collected through IoT device. As a result of the performance evaluation, the accuracy of medical information processing of users receiving medical service using IoT devices was found to be 23.6% higher than that of users who do not use IoT devices. The efficiency of in - hospital medical service was improved by up to 31.8% than the users who did not use IoT device. Also, the processing time when IoT medical service was used was 25.9% less than when IoT medical service was not used. The higher the number of users who did not use IoT health services, the higher the average work overhead was on average 27.5% than the IoT health care users.

Keyword: IoT, Medical Service, Healthcare, Management Model, Disease Information

INTRODUCTION

With the rise of the fourth industrial revolution in recent years, major technologies related to healthcare services (big data, robotics, biotechnology, cloud technology, etc.) have been studied in various fields^[1]. Particularly, there are areas that can be partially or in the long term replaced by technological developments such as elderly caring services, health care services, medical expenses review and appropriateness assessment^[2];^[2].

IoT medical services have significant implications in three aspects: economic development, technology development, and user protection. In terms of economic development, it is possible to expand the market size by improving domestic and international competitiveness and interoperability. In terms of technology development, advanced technology can be introduced early through technology standardizatio^[4];^[5]. Finally, in terms of user protection, the cost of use is lowered, which can improve convenience for standard interfaces and standard usage. However, IoT medical services have yet to fully address the vulnerability of IoT devices^[6]; ^[7]. This is because hospitals alone can not be responsible for providing the best patient experience and purchasing medical equipment by putting a huge IT budget on them. Therefore, IoT medical manufacturing companies as well as hospitals must seek ways to handle security vulnerabilities of IoT medical devices and to provide patch update policies in a short time(Catarinucci et al., 2015;^[9];^[10].

Recently, IoT medical service technology research has been actively conducted by medical specialists in order to efficiently provide IoT medical services to patients^[11];^[12];^[13];^[14];^[15];^[16];^[17]. For example, MtreeCare, a domestic IoT medical specialist, developed a smart thermometer that allows young children to measure and manage body temperature without visiting a hospital. Other implants in the body were also developed as IoT devices. MtreeCare is already working on putting wireless sensors into various artificial joint-related devices, and Boston Scientific is developing a model where heart pacemakers transmit data to the outside. For this purpose, Scientific has developed a sensor technology that can operate at ultra low power by using various energy (body temperature or vibration) of the human body without battery. In Korea, Pusan National University Hospital uses IoT to provide services and guidance to maximize the convenience of hospital patients and caregivers.

In this paper, we propose a health care service model based on IoT device for the aging societies that are emerging socially. Using the IoT device, the proposed model not only enables various disease management and diagnosis, but also improves the quality of the user 's medical service. The proposed model is characterized by easily assigning probabilistic value to the patient 's disease information attribute and processing the diagnosis of the medical staff based on the information collected from the IoT device. The proposed model has the following two purposes in order to efficiently process user 's disease information by using IoT device.

First, the proposed model provides probabilistic information to diseases collected through IoT device so that users visiting the hospital can easily process the hospital work, and by associating the user's disease information with each other, Improved accessibility. Second, the proposed model groups the information collected through the IoT device into a hierarchical structure according to the degree of similarity, thereby ensuring the accuracy of diagnosis of the user's disease information.

The proposed model examines the similarity of disease information in order to speed up the disease management and diagnosis of users using IoT devices among many outpatients visiting the hospital. Also, the proposed model classifies various attribute information such that the group size of the disease information is determined according to the priority of the hierarchically structured disease information, and the data included in the upper hierarchy includes the disease information of the lower hierarchy. The subdivided attribute information enhances the accuracy of the diagnosis of the disease.

The composition of this paper is as follows. Section 2 discusses IoT medical services and related research. In Section 3, we propose a medical service management model using IoT device. In Section 4, we evaluate the proposed model. Finally, Section 5 concludes the paper.

RELATED WORKS

IoT Medical Service: IoT healthcare services are changing the way hospitals operate, patient care, and equipment maintenance through innovation of existing hospital medical services(Islam et al., 2015). In particular, IoT medical services are improving the quality of hospital medical services in monitoring patient care, monitoring healthcare assets, and tracking equipment usage. Patient monitoring monitors the physician's health status in real time and responds remotely using wearable sensors so that the patient can receive the most comfortable feeling in the home(Cui et al., 2016). Healthcare asset monitoring enables healthcare professionals to more effectively track and manage consumables and medications on the cloud platform, saving time spent searching and spending more time on patients. Critical equipment maintenance can be modified immediately before problems occur through predictive maintenance to immediately use the equipment most needed by the patient. Tracking of equipment use can improve the patient's medical welfare by tracking all equipment from hospital equipment to hospital management^[7]; Catarinucci et al., 2015; [9].





Figure 1 shows the IoT healthcare system, a largescale IoT-based healthcare system^[11]; ^[12]; ^[14]. As shown in Figure 1, IoT healthcare services generate medical data streams from real-time smart sensors, enabling healthcare professionals to run customized services. In Figure 1, some customized services can perform complex medical center functions such as emergency emergencies or epidemic surveillance.

Table 1 shows examples of Weka, GOJO and Liebherr using IoT medical services. As shown in Figure 2, Weka uses IoT healthcare technology to support reliable vaccine transport to address unsafe vaccine transport and storage at remote locations. GOJO uses the IOT to track hospital hygiene practices and report realtime compliance data using the Azure IoT Suite. Libherr presented an intelligent pharmaceutical refrigerator for drug storage that can more effectively monitor, maintain and automate vaccine storage and distribution.



Table 1: IoT Healthcare Use Cases

Healthcare Standard: SO/IEEE 11073 PHD is a standard for providing personal health organizations and health managers. ISO/IEEE 11073-20601 and IEEE 11073-104xx. Standards such as ISO/IEEE 11073 PHD are characterized in that the OSI protocol stack is stacked and layered from layer 5 to layer 7^[1]. The exchange protocol optimized for ISO/IEEE 11073-20601 is located in the upper communication protocol layer and consists of application layer services and data exchange. The application layer service defines commands such as PHD information and data format for reliable data transfer and connection management data exchange. The ISO/ IEEE 11073-20601 standard consists of three models: a domain information model, a service model, and a communication model. The agent entity information of the domain information model (DIM) has an object set and one or more attributes. The service model provides a data access primitive that controls the behavior of the measurement data delivered to the manager and reports the status. The domain information model transmitted between the agent and the manager to exchange data includes GET, SET, ACTION, and event reports. The communication model supports the topology of one or more agents. A single manager over a point-to-point connection is defined by the dynamic system behavior link state system for each point-to-point connection^[2].

Previous Study: In recent hospital medical services, there are increasing number of hospitals that detect and treat patient medical services in real time based on the research on dispersion and parallel method of optimized medical services^[11]; ^[12]; ^[13]; ^[14]; ^[15]; ^[16]; ^[17]. In addition, the hospital healthcare system is improving the healthcare industry's architecture and platform based on IoT through the IoT paradigm^[1]. (Catarinucci et al., 2015) proposes an emergency of the hospital system to effectively monitor and manage patients. ^[9] proposes a personalized IoT healthcare platform environment available at home. The system provides various physical parameter monitoring and web services to consumers.

^[10] proposes monitoring of wearable sensor reviews for human activities. This method provides an important role of the wearable system for continuous monitoring of physiology.

Cui J et al. The model proposed a new health management platform named INS to improve hospital medical services^[3]. Technique of ^[4] designed and developed an ambulance robot AED to improve the function of an ambulance that transports patients to the hospital in an emergency. Ullah K et al. The model proposed a new semantic model called 'kHealthcare' which improves the function of current healthcare^[5]. Azimi I et al. Technique has proposed a new IoT-based patient monitoring approach to provide users with smart medical alerts^[6]. The model of ^[7] proposed a sequential decision-making model for patients to provide smooth hospital care. However, this model has a disadvantage in that services processed through decision making can be duplicated.

Design of medical service management model using IoT device: As society becomes aging rapidly, research on medical services for the aging society has been rapidly increasing ^[18]. However, it is difficult to effectively manage the chronic disease patients suffering from various diseases only by medical services that are treated in hospitals. The research on health care that has been studied up to now provides various medical services to manage patients' diseases as well as patients themselves, but it does not improve the quality of services that patients can satisfy ^[19]. In the proposed method, we propose a medical service model that can improve the patient 's disease management by using the IoT device that the user uses in real life.

OVERVIEW

Hospitals that offer IoT medical services are applying various IoT technologies (such as hospital vaccine refrigerators, autocheck in hospitals, patient care, equipment maintenance, and hospital operations) to improve the quality of care for users . IoT medical services should provide functions such as consistency, convenience, safety, and sociality that should be fundamentally provided in hospitals as shown in Table 2.

Table 2:	IoT	Medical	Service	Features	Device
		Info	rmation		

Function	Contents	
Constant castle	There exists a channel (Internet, Bluetooth, etc.) that can communicate with real time computer	
Convenience	Provide sense of identity and integration that users can use naturally and conveniently	
Stability	Minimize fatigue and skin troubles caused by wearing or attaching for a long time, ensuring safety against power and electromagnetic waves	
Sociability	Protection of privacy exposure by recording/recording and hacking	

However, in the current hospital, there is a problem that when the equipment providing IoT medical service is not synchronized smoothly between devices, errors may occur when a hospital or a doctor interlocks the equipment to check the medical information of the patient.

In the proposed model, when IoT medical service is provided to the user, it is possible to induce synchronization between the IoT devices without error by using the attribute information attached to the IoT device attached to the user body, thereby improving the efficiency of the user's management of the medical service . In particular, in the proposed model, a hospital or a physician intercepts the user's medical information in the middle in the process of interlocking the IoT device to check the user's medical information, abuses the user's medical care information or prevents the error of the IoT device The access control of IoT device is constituted by the binary value of the matrix and the geographical information and the state information to provide a management service capable of providing IoT medical service to users in a hierarchical manner.



Fig. 2: Overview Process of Proposed Model.

Figure 2 shows the overall management process of the medical service in which the user receives the IoT medical service in the proposed model. In Fig. 2, the user who wears the IoT-based wearable device transmits the disease information of the user to the medical server through the wireless environment and judges the degree of the medical service by the medical staff and shows the overall operation structure in which the user provides the medical service. The proposed model maximizes the efficiency and accuracy of the health care information of the users who are provided with IoT medical service through the following two methods for the medical staff to manage efficiently. First, when a user's healthcare information is transmitted through different network equipment through IoT equipment, the proposed model divides the attribute information of IoT device into individual hierarchical structure by forming the hierarchical structure of user's disease information, The disease information of the user extracted through the eigenvalues of the evaluation result is consistently verified. Second, the proposed model probabilistically classifies the similarity of user 's disease information extracted from IoT device for quick processing and management analysis of user's disease information received through IoT equipment.

Designing User Disease Management Model for IoT Medical Services

Recognition and layering process of IoT medical service equipment: This section creates a group to recognize and dynamically layer the IoT medical devices associated with the user when the user visits the hospital. The IoT medical service equipment used in the proposed model is characterized in that it can obtain the optimal IoT medical service by analyzing the property and similarity degree related to the user's disease information in order to efficiently manage and operate the medical service provided by the user . The hospital examines the devices necessary for the IoT service required by the user and groups the highly similar devices and collects linkage information with the IoT device having the highest probability value representing the sub group. At this time, the IoT devices constituting the lower group are configured in a hierarchical structure using the probability values according to the attribute information of the IoT device.

In the proposed model, first of all, IoT devices related to users are configured as datasets for IoT devices with high priority. In this case, it is assumed that the data set of the IoT device filters an IoT device whose probability value is below a predetermined level, that is, an IoT device with a threshold (P <0.3), in order to increase the accuracy and speed. At the end of the filtering process, you can optimize the device for IoT healthcare services by reducing the size of the sampling dataset to select the subgroups.

Authentication process of IoT device before verification of user's disease information: In the proposed model, IoT device authentication process is required to prevent malicious patient 's illness information from being used to provide patient with effective IoT medical service. In the proposed model, it is assumed that the user registers the user information on the hospital server through the secure channel in order to receive the IoT medical service. At this time, the user wears a device (an electronic bracelet or a neckband in the form of a smart band) to identify his / her medical information.

In a hospital system that manages IoT medical equipment, if it is determined that a user's illness information is illegally used by a third party, the system access is blocked by changing the key used by the user. If the blocked user information is returned, the administrator receives the authentication information again using the new device authentication protocol process.

In order to authenticate the IoT device in the proposed model, the following three processes (initialization process, delegation process, signature verification process, etc.) are performed.

Initialization process: The initialization process is a process in which the user visits the hospital in advance and registers the private key (p, q) and the public key (N (= pq), e) in the hospital server. Here, p(=2q'+1) and q (= 2p' + 1) are arbitrarily generated large prime numbers based on RSA.

Selectp (=
$$2q' + 1$$
), q(= $2p' + 1$) ...(1)

Then, the function Φ (N) is derived through the process of Eq. (2) to (3) to generate positive integers that are mutually prime with N.

$$M^{k\Phi(N)+1} = M^{k(p-1)(q-1)} + 1 \equiv M \mod N \qquad \dots (2)$$

$$ed = k \Phi(N) + 1 \qquad \dots (3)$$

Where, The function $\Phi(N)$ means a function having a positive integer less than N and being mutually prime to N. Further, if the integer N used in the function satisfies 0 < M < N, the integer M and the arbitrary integer k are selected. And, e and d mean the multiplicative inverse of mod $\Phi(N)$ according to the modular arithmetic rule.

The private key (p, q) and the public key (N(= pq), e) registered by the user U_i in the hospital server use a secure hash function such as $H_U: \{0,1\} \rightarrow Z_N$ and the medical staff P_i checks the user visiting the hospital via $H_p: \{0,1\}^* \times Z_N \rightarrow Z_p$.

Delegation Process: The delegation process is the process of delegating individual consent to the medical staff in order to receive the IoT medical services provided

by the hospital. The user creates a power of attorney containing information related to the proxy signature, such as the authority to sign or expiration date, as shown in Eq. (4).

Generate
$$m_i (1 \le i \le n, n \in \mathbb{Z}^*)$$
 ...(4)

The power of attorney generated in Eq. (4) is transmitted to the server, and T and (d_1, d_2) necessary for the signature of the user are generated and transmitted to the user again. At this time, the server generates Eq. (5) using the random number $t \in Z_N$ randomly selected by the server to generate the T value.

$$T = t^2 \mod N \qquad \dots (5)$$

In addition, the server generates the result as shown in Eq. (6) by using the proxy and the result of Eq. (5) to generate (d_1, d_2) .

$$d_{1} = \begin{cases} 0, & \frac{H(m_{i},T)}{N} \%2\\ 1, & \frac{H(m_{i},T)}{N} \%2 \end{cases} d_{2} = \begin{cases} 0, & \frac{d_{1},H(m_{i},T)}{N} \%2\\ 1, & \frac{d_{1},H(m_{i},T)}{N} \%2\\ \dots ...(6) \end{cases}$$

The server sends the T and (d_1, d_2) required for the signature to the user, and the user carries out the signature process as shown in Eq. (7) and sends Eq. (8) to the medical staff.

$$\operatorname{Sig} = (-1)^{d_2} \cdot e^{d_1} \cdot \operatorname{H}(m_i, \operatorname{T}) \operatorname{mod} \operatorname{N} \qquad \dots (7)$$

Transfer
$$m_i$$
, Sig, T, d_1 , d_2 ...(8)

Signature verification process: The signature verification process is a verification process in which, when a user visits a hospital, the surrogate signature information of the user is transmitted to the IoT medical service representative and the IoT medical service is provided using the signature of the user. The IoT healthcare service personnel confirms the information of the user visiting the hospital, and then transmits the user information to the server to confirm the user by comparing with the basic information of the user registered in advance. At this time, the IoT medical service representative confirms the proxy signature information (T and (d_1, d_2)) of the user stored in the server and generates random number r_1 and r_2 as in Eq. (9) to (11).

$$r_1 = \operatorname{sign} \cdot \operatorname{tmod} N \qquad \dots (9)$$

$$r_2 = (-1)^{d_2} \cdot e^{d_1} \cdot H(m_i, T) \mod N$$
 ...(10)

Transfer
$$m_i$$
, T, d_1 , d_2 , r_1 , r_2 ...(11)

The medical staff receives the user's information from the IoT medical service representative and verifies the proxy signature of the user through the process of Eq. (12) to (14) before confirming the presence / absence and condition of the user. If the verification does not match, the physician will re-request the IoT healthcare service representative for the user's proxy signature information.

$$R_1 = r_1 \mod N \text{ and } R_2 = r_2 \mod N \qquad \dots (12)$$

$$\operatorname{Sig} = (-1)^{d_2} \cdot e^{d_1} \cdot \operatorname{H}(m_i, \operatorname{T}) \operatorname{mod} \operatorname{N} \qquad \dots (13)$$

$$T' = R_1 \cdot \text{SigmodN} \text{ and } T'' = R_2 \cdot \text{SigmodN} \dots (14)$$

Diagnosis of user's disease by linking user's disease information: The disease information of the users who received the IoT medical service classifies the correlation between the disease information as the Eq. (15) so that the medical staff can identify the disease.

Where, α_{ij} denotes a correlation between attribute information of user disease information. α_{ij} and α_{ji} must satisfy the condition that i is 0 or more and j is less than 1 ($0 \le i, j \le 1$). If α_{ij} is 0, it means that there is no correlation between user disease information.

In the proposed model, the medical staff checks the similarity of the user medical information extracted from the IoT medical service device as shown in figure 3, and sequentially blocks the malicious approach shown in figure 4 that may occur from the third party.



Fig. 3: Similarity Extraction Method of Proposed Model.



Fig. 4: Example of a malicious attack by a third party.

When the similarity test of the user's disease information is completed, the proposed model classifies the disease information of the user into group management by assigning a probability value according to the type, function, and characteristics of the user's disease information. Also, the priority of grouped disease information can be used to link disease information to each other, thus improving the efficiency of disease information management. The proposed model computes the similarity probability with ease in order to facilitate the segmentation of disease information and extracts disease information according to the similarity of disease information and hierarchically manages it.

Performance Evaluation: The performance evaluation of the proposed model is performed by evaluating the accuracy, efficiency, processing time, and overhead of the proposed model by dividing the performance of the proposed model into the case of supporting IoT medical service and the case of not supporting IoT medical service.

Experiment preferences: Table 3 shows the experimental environment for performance evaluation of the proposed model. The simulated network of the proposed model is designed to be composed of medical sensor, IoT device, gateway and medical service center which can support IoT medical service so that the proposed model operates.

Fable 3: Parameter Se	tup
------------------------------	-----

Parameter	Setting	
Number of Medical Sensor Devices	nu = {1, 2, 5, 10}	

γ_{α}	nt	0	1	
\mathcal{O}	nı	e	л.	

(

Number of medical Data	nd = {50, 100, 250, 500, 1000}
Number of Property	$p = \{1, 2, 3, 4, 5\}$
Threshold	th = $\{1, 3, 5\}$
Transmission of Medical Sensor Device	3m
Medical Data generation interval	0.01
Initial self data set time	300 s
Compressed data size(Bytes) through number of IoT devices	nn ={20, 30, 50, 60, 180}
Average Compress time(ms)	40
Average Decompression time(ms)	35

PERFORMANCE ANALYSIS

Accuracy: Figure 5 compares the accuracy of the information processed by the IoT device of the hospital providing the IoT medical service by comparing the accuracy with the case of using the IoT medical service and the case of not using the IoT medical service. As shown in figure 5, the accuracy of medical information processing for users receiving medical services using IoT devices is more than 23.6% higher than that of users who do not use IoT devices. These results are the result of collecting information about the health status of the user and analyzing the health status at the same time in real time. Also, it is a result of the patient's illness information collected through IoT medical equipment because the medical staff grasped the user's disease according to various property information.



Fig. 5: Accuracy of medical services using IoT medical service vs. not using IoT medical service.

Efficiency: Figure 6 shows the result of evaluating the efficiency of the user's medical service using the IoT device. As shown in Figure 6, users receiving IoT medical services using IoT devices have a maximum 31.8% improvement in efficiency of in-hospital medical services compared to users who do not use IoT devices. This result is a result of the fact that the time required for hospital work is shortened until the user visits the hospital to check for the disease and the medical staff pays the medical fee after the prescription. However, this result is based on the assumption that there is no error in the IoT medical equipment being used in the hospital, so if the IoT medical equipment error continues to occur, the efficiency of the operation may be lower than when the IoT device is not used.



Fig. 6: Efficiency of medical services using IoT medical service vs. not using IoT medical service

Processing time: Figure 7 compares the time to visit the hospital to check for illness and the time it takes the user to be informed about the results of the test, compared to when IoT healthcare service was used or not. Experimental results show that the use of IoT healthcare service is 25.9% less than that of IoT healthcare service. These results are due not only to the differences in the medical equipment used by the patients receiving the hospital treatment, but also because the user's disease information appears in a short time.



Fig. 7: Process time of medical services using IoT medical service vs. not using IoT medical service.

Overhead: Figure 8 compares the work overheads of healthcare providers with the number of users receiving IoT healthcare services. As shown in Figure 8, the more people who do not use IoT healthcare services, the higher the workload overhead is on average 27.5% than the IoT healthcare service. This result is due to the fact that there is a hospital work that the medical staff has to deal with in addition to the disease analysis of users who use IoT medical service. Especially, in the proposed model, the overhead of the medical staff is lower than when the IoT medical service is not used because the user does not check and analyze the disease.



Fig. 8: Overhead of medical services using IoT medical service vs. not using IoT medical service.

CONCLUSION

Recently, IoT medical services has been one of the fastest growing areas. In this paper, we propose a medical service management model based on IoT device for socially emerging elderly medical services. The proposed model is able to manage and diagnose diseases of patients who visited the hospital using IoT device. In the proposed model, the probabilistic value is given to the patient 's disease information attribute, and the purpose is to easily process the diagnosis of the medical staff based on the information collected from the IoT device. In particular, the proposed model improves accessibility to patient disease information by providing health information to the diseases collected through IoT devices and linking them with each other. In addition, the proposed model assures the accuracy of diagnosis of disease information because the information collected through the IoT device is grouped into a hierarchical structure according to the degree of similarity. As a result of the performance evaluation, the accuracy of medical information processing of users receiving

medical service using IoT device was found to be 23.6% higher than average, and the proposed model providing IoT medical service to users using IoT device was found to be an IoT device The efficiency of the in - hospital medical service was improved by up to 31.8% than the unused users. Also, the processing time when using IoT medical service was 25.9% less than the service when IoT medical service was not used. The higher the number of users who did not use IoT health services, the higher the average work overhead was on average 27.5% than with IoT health care services. In future work, we plan to perform system performance evaluation based on the results of this study.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Mokwon University

Source of Funding: Tongmyong University

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- Islam S M R, Kwak D, Kabir M H, Hossain M, Kwak K, The Internet of Things for Health Care: A Comprehensive Survey, IEEE Access, 2015, 3, pp. 678-708.
- Choi S C, Ryu MW, Jin M, Kim J H, Internet of Things platform and service trends, Information and Communications Magazine(Information and Communication), 2014, 31(4), pp. 20-27.
- Cui J, Song P, Li W, Han S, Li L, Liu Z, Soo Y G, Zhu C, Duan F, Design of a health care platform for the elderly, 2016 IEEE International Conference on Robotics and Biomimetics, 2016, pp. 661-666.
- 4. Samani H,Zhu R, Robotic Automated External Defibrillator Ambulance for Emergency Medical Service in Smart Cities, IEEE Access, 2016, 4, pp. 268-283.
- Ullah K, Shah M A, Zhang S, Effective ways to use Internet of Things in the field of medical and smart health care, 2016 International Conference on Intelligent Systems Engineering (ICISE), 2016, pp. 372-379.
- 6. Azimi I, Anzanpour A, Rahmani A M, Liljeberg P,Salakoski T, Medical warning system based on Internet of Things using fog computing,

International Workshop on Big Data and Information Security (IWBIS), 2016, pp. 19-24.

- Zois D S, Sequential decision-making in healthcare IoT: Real-time health monitoring, treatments and interventions, 2016 IEEE 3rd World Forum on Internet of Things (WF-IoT), 2016, pp. 24-29.
- Catarinucci L, de Donno D, Mainetti L, Palano L, Patrono L, Stefanizzi M L, Tarricone L, An IoT-Aware Architecture for Smart Healthcare Systems, IEEE Internet of Things Journal, 2016,2(6), pp. 515-526.
- Datta S K, Bonnet C, Gyrard A RP, Costa F D,Boudaoud K, Applying Internet of Things for personalized healthcare in smart homes, 2015 24th Wireless and Optical Communication Conference (WOCC), 2015,pp. 164-169.
- Mukhopadhyay S C, Wearable Sensors for Human Activity Monitoring: A Review, IEEE Sensors Journal, 2015,15(3), pp. 1321-1330.
- Mayer R, Koldehofe B,Rothermel K, Predictable Low-Latency Event Detection with Parallel Complex Event Processing, 2015, pp. 274-286.
- Yuan L, Xu D, Ge G,Zhu M, Study on distributed complex event processing in Internet of Things based on query plan, 2015 IEEE International Conference on Cyber Technology in Automation, Control, and Intelligent Systems (CYBER), 2015,pp. 666-670.
- Kumarasinghe M, Tharanga G, Weerasinghe L, Wickramarathna U,Ranathunga S, VISIRI Distributed Complex Event Processing System for Handling Large Number of Queries, International Conference on Coordination Languages and Models, 2015, pp. 230-245.
- 14. Kobayashi Y, Isoyama K, Kida K,Tagato H, A complex event processing for large-scale M2M services and its performance evaluations, Proceedings of the 9th ACM International Conference on Distributed Event-Based Systems, 2015,pp. 336-339.
- Saleh O, Betz H,Sattler K U, Partitioning for scalable complex event processing on data streams, New Trends in Database and Information Systems II, 2015, pp. 185-197.

- 16. Ottenwälder B, Koldehofe B, Rothermel K, Hong K,Ramachandran U,Recep: Selectionbased reuse for distributed complex event processing, Proceedings of the 8th ACM International Conference on Distributed Event-Based Systems, 2014, pp.59-70.
- Ray M, Lei C, Rundensteiner E A, Scalable pattern sharing on event streams, Proceedings of the 2016 International Conference on Management of Data, 2016, pp. 495-510.
- 18. IBM, 2017. What it can do for your business, IBM, https://www.ibm.com/us-en/
- 19. GOJO Industries, 2015. GOJO Launches The GOJO® SMARTLINKTM Observation System, GOJO, http://www.prnewswire.com/newsreleases/gojo-launches-the-gojo-smartlinkobservation-system-300100037.html
- 20. Libherr, 2017. Measuring technilogy, Libher, https://www.liebherr.com/en/deu/ products/components/measuring-technology/ measuring-technology.html

Effects of Visual and Spatial Working Memory Improvement Training Program on Elderly Driving Behavior

Boseong Kim

Department of Philosophical Counseling and Psychology, Dong-Eui University, 176 EomgwangnoBusanjin gu, South Korea

ABSTRACT

The aim of this study is to investigate the changes of multifaceted driving behavior features of the elderly through visual and spatial memory ability improvement training.A training program to improve visual and spatial memory ability of the elderly was conducted five times. Three groups - trained elderly group, non-trained elderly group, and adult group (i.e. comparison group) -were selected to compare the effect of the training. To measure multifaceted driving behaviors, three indicators were used: driving performance indicator, eye movement indicator, and physiological response indicator. Using the driving simulator, the parameters of the driving performance indicator were collected: approach velocity, transit time, the speed variation at the intersection, and the handling variation. The parameters of the eye movement indicator were collected using the eye maker: the ratio of visual scanning time: forward, left, and right visual fields. The parameters of physiological response indicator - the heart rate of electrocardiogram and the skin conductance level of skin electrical activity at the intersection- were collected and examined. As for the driving performance indicator, the result showed that the general adult drivers, the comparison group, pass through the intersection more rapidly than the elderly, who enter the intersections quickly and smoothly, and the changes by the training programs were not significant. As for the eye movement indicator, the elderly drivers participating in the training program showed a similar pattern to that of the general adult drivers, who were in the comparison group, in terms of the ratio of visual scanning time: forward, left, and right visual fields. As for the physiological response indicator, the overall arousal level of the elderly participating in the training program was significantly lower than that before the training program, and relatively lower than the elderly who did not participate in the training program. The implication of this study is to clarify the positive changes of the multifaceted driving behaviors by providing training for the elderly to improve their visual and spatial working memory ability.

Keywords: elderly drivers, visual and spatial working memory ability, driving behavior, eye movement, physiological response.

INTRODUCTION

Driving is a vision-centric task. In particular, driving at the intersection, where several roads meet, is considered difficult in terms of task difficulty. However, difficulty is a subjective concept and a more objective concept is needed to measure the task difficulty. Instead of difficulty, complexity can be considered as an appropriate concept¹. Complexity consists of a combination of two criteria: how much external information is required to be given to the driver when driving, and how often the steering wheel is manipulated. For example, driving in a suburban area or a highway corresponds to low information / low operation (LL) complexity because the driver requires low information processing demands and requires less operation on the steering wheel. On the other hand, driving in urban areas requires a lot of rotations and corresponds to high information/high operation (HH) complexity because the driver needs high information processing demands and more operation on the steering wheel². However, it is practically impossible for the driver to select only one of the driving environments, the high complexity or low complexity environment. It implies that the most important requirements for safe driving are the characteristics of the driver rather than the driving environment.

The question then ishow to distinguish drivers with safe driving and those without. Generally, the elderly are more likely to be classified as drivers who are not capable of safe driving because their aging causes poor cognitive and physical abilities. In view of this, the policy on reissuing driver's license through vision screening test has been implemented based on the visual-centered nature of driving. However, contrary to that view, there are several studies insisting that there is no relevance to the visual capabilities of the elderly, or that the view can only be accommodated in very limited areas^{3,4,5}. In other words, simply classifying the elderly as drivers who are not capable of safe driving and preventing them from driving cannot be regarded as highly effective in achieving the goal of safe driving. Instead of visual capability, a study⁶ suggested 'working memory' as a more appropriate criterion to classify the driving ability of elderly females and investigate the differences in their driving performance according to their working memory characteristics. As an index of driving performance, the capability to perform a safe left turn at an intersection in a high complexity driving environment was measured. On the other hand, a two-digit addition task was used to measure the working memory characteristics of elderly female drivers. The study⁶ results for the elderly female drivers who performed better in the two-digit addition task corresponding to working memory showed safer driving performance than those who did not. That is, the subjects with high performance on the two-digit addition task corresponding to memory task attempted to turn left when the other vehicle and their own vehicle were kept at a longer distance. This result supports the interpretation that it is appropriate to utilize the level of working memory ability as a criterion for distinguishing the driving possibility. It also shows that the excellence of working memory is closely related to safe driving.

However, since working memory is a series of information processing systems that temporarily store information given from the outside, manipulate the information appropriately, and again manipulate the manipulated information, there is a high possibility of inducing change in the positive direction through training rather than relying on unchangeable factors. Still, the question on how to train the elderly drivers to improve their working memory ability for safe driving remains. As a response to this question, a study⁷ can be applied in which the trained group ,who participated in a visual information processing ability training that includes perceiving a visual object quickly and reacting accordingly, showed less risky driving behavior. Here,in terms of definition, visual information processing ability

training can be regarded as a procedure to improve working memory. It indicates that it is possible to induce safe driving through working memory ability training. In particular, it increases the possibility for the elderly drivers with poor working memory to be classified as drivers who can drive safely through working memory ability training. Based on this literature review and study findings, this study attempts to clarify the possibility of change of driving behaviors by providing the elderly drivers with visual and spatial task memory ability training on the subordinate items of working memory. On the other hand, multifaceted driving features are measured. In order to measure driving behaviors in a multidimensional manner, this study intends to examine the driving performance⁸,eye movement indicators⁸ and physiological indicators9 integrally.

METHODOLOGY

Participants: 26 Elderly males aged 65 years and older with a driving experience of more than one year participated in the experiment. Their average rate of accidents in the past three years was 0.92 and their average age was 71.19 (\pm 3.59) years. They were randomly assigned to two groups: training group or nontraining group. Each group had 13 subjects respectively. However, two participants who did not agree with the training program were reassigned to the non-training group whileone participant who was assigned to the training group quit. Therefore, 11 elderly were included in the training group and 14 elderly in the non-training group. The average age of the training group was 70.45 (± 3.42) years, and the average age of the non-training group was 71.64 (\pm 3.86) years. There was no statistically significant difference between the ages of the two groups[t(23)=-.80, n.s.]. As a comparison group for the elderly drivers, 22 adult males with more than one year of driving experience participated in the experiment. Their average rate of accidents in the past three years was 0.82, which is similar to that of the elderly drivers, and their average age was 27.73 (\pm 2.69) years.

APPARATUS

Driving simulator: The driving simulator, GDS-300S manufactured by Gridspace Co. (Korea),was configured to provide the forward, left, and right environmental information necessary for driving through three 32-inch LCD monitors [Figure 1]. In addition, the driving devices
(e.g. steering wheel, accelerator pedal, brake pedal) and display devices (e.g. turn signals, speedometer, RPM meter) of the vehicle were made identical to actual vehicles of the compact car click model of Hyundai Motor (Korea).



Figure 1. Driving simulator

Eye marker: EMR-8B, which is worn like a cap made by NAC Image Technology Inc. (Japan), was used for the measurement of eye movements. This is equipped with a forward-view lens at the center top of the cap and an eye mark detection unit at the left and right. The forward visual field lens receive the image presented in front of the experiment participant and transmits the image to the video recording device, and the eye mark detection unit detects the pupil movement in both eyes.

Measuring device for physiological signal: To measure the autonomic nervous system, Biopacamp manufactured by Biopac System Inc. (USA) was the equipment used. AcqKnowledge (ver. 3.9.1) of MP100WS was used for data input and analysis.An electrocardiogram (ECG) was measured by using the CM5 induction method in which the reference electrode was attached to the right thorax symmetrically with the + electrode; the + electrode was attached to the left chest, and the electrode was attached to the top of the sternum¹⁰. Electrodermal activity (EDA) was measured by attaching an electrode under the driver's left foot pelvis to minimize movement during thedriving¹¹

The training task to improve visual and spatial working memory ability: The training task to improve visual and spatial working memory ability was presented in a 5 \times 5 screen consisting of 25 cells in total [Figure 2]. In the course of short learning of visual information, a square is presented inside the cell and a rectangle with a randomly selected coloris shown; the seven colors included are red, blue, yellow, green, purple, white, and black. In order to control the degree of the task difficulty, the squares presented in the cell were sequentially presented from 1 to 4. On the other hand, before starting the task, some clues such as color or location were provided to induce the characteristics of the given visual information to be changed. If the clue provided is a color, the color of the rectangle presented in the cell is remembered and responded. In the case of the given clue, the color of the rectangle in the cell is ignored. At the end of each trial, feedback information on the correct answer was provided.



Figure 2: The training taskimprove to visual- and spatial working memory ability

PROCEDURES

Pre- and post-driving behavior measurement experiment: Before conducting this experiment, the participants were put on the oculomotor measuring device, attached all the electrodes for autonomic nervous system measurement, and then practiced for 5 minutes to adapt to the driving simulator. In this experiment, the participants ran for about 10 minutes on a downtown two-lane road course, each of which included five left and right turn conditions. In the turning condition, the vehicle was driven according to the direction indicated on the screen before entering the intersection.

Training program to improve visual and spatial working memory: Among the participants, the trained elderly carried out the training program 5 times a day to improve the visual and spatial working memory ability. About 10 exercises were carried out before the program was implemented, and the sequence of training for improving visual and spatial working memory was counterbalanced according to the participant. After the color or position clues were presented in the training program, the participants were instructed to speak 'GaNaDaRa' repeatedly during the training program every time the phrase 'GaNaDaRa' was shown. This procedure is to prevent the visual information, color and location, from being stored in a verbal rather than a visual manner. After that, among the 25 cells, 4 squares of different colors were presented on the screen wirelessly for 500 milliseconds(ms). At this time, the experiment participants memorized the color according to the clue received at the start of the program or memorized the location where the square was shown. Then, a crossshaped anchor point was presented at the center of the screen for 1,000 ms, and then a square with one color was presented at a specific location in one of the 25 cells. At this time, according to the clue provided at the start of the program, the experiment participants judge whether the color is the same as the one previously memorized or whether the location is the same as the one previously stored in the square location. If there is a match, participants press the '1' key on the numeric keypad, or the '2' key if there is no match. The training program consisted of 100 steps with each step having four levels of difficulty, and the next step included 50 steps with the same level of difficulty as the previous ones. The time required for the training program was about 30 minutes, and in the last 5 sessions, the task difficulty of level 4 was performed once again.

RESULTS

Driving performances: In order to investigate the differences in driving performance between the trained elderly group, the non-trained elderly group, and the comparison group (adult group), 2×3 Mixed ANOVA was conducted with training time (before and after) and turn direction (left and right) as independent variables andthe driving performance indicator⁸ (transit time, approach velocity, speed and steering variation) as dependent variables.

First, turn types were distinguished and the difference in intersection passing time according to group and time was investigated. As a result, only the main effects of the group were statistically significant regardless of the turn types (left turn: $F_{(2,44)}$ =31.54, MSe=3.89, p<.001; right turn: $F_{(2,44)}$ =23.25, MSe=7.52, p<.001). Comparatively, the comparison group (left turn: M = 3.62; right turn: M = 1.92) was found to cross the intersection faster than the trained elderly group (left turn: M=6.61; right turn: M=5.69) and the non-trained elderly group (Left turn: M=7.03; right turn: M=5.85).

Second, this study examined the difference in approach velocity to the intersection according to group and time. The result showed that the main effect of the group $[F_{(2,44)}=10.34, MSe=68.49, p<.001]$ and time point $[F_{(1,44)}=5.17, MSe=44.80, p<.05]$ was statistically significant only at the time of the left turn. In comparison, the approach velocity of the non-trained elderly group (M=21.84) was slower than one of the comparison group (M=30.91), but the ex ante (M=21.83) was faster than the ex post (M=28.10).

Third, the difference in speed variation at intersection passing was examined according to group and time. As for the result, all the effects of the group and time were not statistically significant regardless of the turn types.

Finally, this study examined the difference in the amount of handling variation when passing through intersections according to group and time. As a result, only the main effects of the group were statistically significant regardless of the turn types (left turn: $F_{(2,44)}$ =8.66, MSe=6.89, p<.01; right turn: $F_{(2,44)}$ =42.05, MSe=5.95, p<.001]. Comparing the results of the ex ante and ex post, the handling variation of the comparison group (left turn: M=10.22; right turn: M=11.32) was smaller than the trained elderly group (left turn: M=11.85; right turn: M=15.50) and the non-trained elderly group (left turn: M=12.78; right turn: M=16.23).

Eye movements: In order to investigate the differences in eye movements between the groups, 2×3 Mixed

ANOVA was conducted with group and time classified by turn types as independent variables and eyeball movement indicators⁸(the ratio of visual scanning time: forward, left, right) as dependent variables.

First, this study examined the difference in the ratio of forward visual scanning time according to group and time. The result showed that, at the left turn, the main effect $[F_{(1,44)}=18.15, MSe=.003, p<.001]$ and the interaction effects of groups and timing $[F_{(2,44)}=13.48]$, MSe=.003, p<.001] were statistically significant. While there was little change between the pre- and posttraining time for the comparison group (d=0.04) and the elderly group (d=-0.03), the ratio of forward visual scanning time of the non-trained elderly group (d=0.13) increased [Figure 3]. On the other hand, at the right turn, only the main effect of group and time was statistically significant [Group: F_(2.44)=6.02, MSe=.03, p<.01; Point: $F_{(1,44)}$ =12.22, MSe=.01, p<.01]. That is, the comparison group (M=0.77) gave longer attention to the forward than the non-trained elderly group (M=0.62), and the ratio of forward visual scanning time was higher for all drivers at the post-training time (M=0.77) than at the pre-training time (M=0.67).



Figure 3: The difference in the ratio of forward visual scanning time according to the group at the left turn

Next, this study examined the difference in the ratio of the left visual scanning time according to the group and the time through division by turn types. The result showed that, at the left turn, the main effect of time $[F_{(1,44)}=6.81, MSe=.004, p<.05]$ and interaction effect between group and time was statistically significant $[F_{(2,44)}=8.19, MSe=.004, p<.01]$.Similar to the ratio of forward visual scanning time, the comparison group (d=-0.04) and the trained elderly group(d=-0.04) showed little change between the pre- and post-training

time, whereas the ratio of left visual scanning time of the non-trained elderly group(d=-0.04) decreased significantly [Figure 4].On the other hand, at the right turn, only the main effect of the group was statistically significant [$F_{(2,44)}$ =9.53, MSe=.003, p<.001]. That is, the comparison group (M=0.09) result showed that the left side was observed longer than the trained elderly group and non-trained elderly group (M=0.04; M=0.04).



Figure 4: The difference in the ratio of left visual scanning time according to the group at the left turn

Finally, this study examined the difference in the ratio of right visual scanning time according to group and time through division by turn types. As a result, the main effect of the group was statistically significant at the left turn $[F_{(2,44)}=4.88, MSe=.003, p<.05]$. That is, the comparison group (M=0.06) showed a higher ratio of right visual scanning time than the trained elderly group and non-trained elderly group (M=0.03, M=0.03).On the other hand, at the right turn, the main effect of group and time was statistically significant[Group: $F_{(2,44)}=20.71$, MSe=.02, p<.001; Point: $F_{(1,44)}=4.87, MSe=.01, p<.05$]. That is, the comparison group(M=0.08) showed a lower ratio of right visual scanning time than the trained elderly group and non-trained elderly group (M=0.25; M=0.29).

The ratio of right-side watch time was lower for all drivers at posterior point(M=0.19) than at the preceding point(M=0.23).

Physiological responses: In order to examine the autonomic nervous system changes between the groups as well as the driving performance and the eye movement, group, time and state condition (safety state: just before the turn state, the turn state) were classified as the independent variables. The $2 \times 3 \times 2$ Mixed ANOVA was conducted with heart rate (HR), skin conductance level (SCL) as dependent variables.

DISCUSSION

First, this study investigated the differences in heart rate according to group, time, and state condition.It was found that the main effect of state condition was statistically significant at the left turn $[F_{(1.44)} = 56.56, MSe = 5.48, p < .001].$ In other words, the heart rate of all drivers increased in the turn state compared with the safety state. On the other hand, at the right turn, the main effects of time and state condition were statistically significant [point: $F_{(144)}$ =4.59, MSe=36.17, p<.05; Condition : $F_{(1,44)}=69.50, MSe=5.47,$ p < .001], and the interaction effect between time and the state condition was statistically significant $[F_{(144)}=5.83]$, MSe=.94, p<.05].In addition, the three-way interaction effect of group, time, and state condition was statistically significant[$F_{(2,44)}$ =3.39, MSe=.94, p<.05]. Therefore, the difference between group and time was examined using the difference of the heart rate from the turn state minus the safety state. As a result, the main effect of time was statistically significant [$F_{(1,44)}$ =5.83, MSe=1.88, p<.05] and the interaction effect between group and time was statistically significant[F_(2.44)=3.39, MSe=1.88, p<.05].In other words, there was no difference in the change of the heart rate between the pre- and post-training time, but the change of the heart rate was increased in the post-training.

Next, this study examined the difference in the skin conduction level according to group, time, and state condition by dividing by turn state. It was found that the main effects of group, time, and state condition were statistically significant at the left turn[Group: $F_{(2.44)}$ =14.16, MSe=10.43, p<.001; Point: $F_{(1.44)}$ =17.51, MSe=8.28, p<.001; Condition: $F_{(1.44)}=11.82, MSe=.06,$ p < .01], the interaction effect between group and time, and time and condition was statistically significant[$F_{(2.44)}$ =5.15, MSe=8.28, p<.05; $F_{(1.44)}$ =6.86, MSe=.01, p<.05]. In other words, the skin conductance level decreased at the post-training time compared to the prior, and the trained elderly group showed that the skin conductance level decreased to the level close to the comparison group at the post-training.On the other hand, the main effects of group, time, and condition were all statistically significant at the right turn[Group: $F_{(2,44)}$ =13.17, *MSe*=10.85, *p*<.001; Point: $F_{(1,44)}$ =19.46, MSe=7.49, p<.001; Condition: $F_{(1.44)}=8.27$, MSe=.09, p < .01], the interaction effect between the group and time was statistically significant $[F_{(2,44)}=5.72, MSe=7.49,$ p < .01]. As in the case of the left turn, the skin conductance level decreased at the post-training compared to the pretraining, and the level of skin conductance was decreased at the post-training.

The aim of this study is to investigate the changes in driving behaviors of elderly drivers by implementing short-term visual and spatial memory training programs. First of all, it was found that the general adult drivers, who are the driving force among the driving behavior indicators, pass the intersection quickly, enter the intersection at a high speed, and handle the driving smoothly compared with the trained elderly group and non-trained elderly group. These results show the fact that the implementation of the training program does not contribute greatly to the improvement of the driving performance of the elderly driver. On the other hand, there is a possibility that the elderly drivers could not apply the appropriate physical movements based on these treatments even though the actual driving situation was effectively treated through training for the reason that driving performance is a kind of behavior indicator. The possibility can be found in a study^{12in which it was}concluded that drivers of varying ages, from young adults to the elderly, have improved their situational awareness ability to reflect on the judgment of the driving situation by increasing the amount of information in their workplaces. It means that the improvement of working memory ability through training has led to efficient processing of driving situation. This suggests that it is necessary to make a distinction between the process of judging the driving situation and the reaction according to the driving performance measurement.

Next, with regard to the driving behavior indicator, the ratio of left and right visual scanning time of the trained elderly group showed similar results to the comparison group at the left turn, whereas the non-trained elderly group showed difference from the comparison group at the left turn. These results can be interpreted as the result of transferring the exercise program to the eve movement that indirectly reflects the process of judging the driving situation. In other words, it suggests that effective information processing can be performed on the driving situation according to the improvement of the visual and spatial working memory capacity. This supports the findings of the study¹² and is consistent with the other study¹² that computer-based training courses can improve the memory and monitoring performance of driving-related information.

Finally, in the case of the autonomic nervous system response among the driving behavior indicators, the overall arousal level of the trained elderly group after the training program was higher than that of the comparison group, but it was relatively lower than that of the trained elderly group. These results suggest that the overall level of arousal can be reduced by the implementation of the training program¹⁴.

CONCLUSION

The aim of this study was to investigate the effects of driving training on visual and spatial memory ability of elderly drivers. The results of this study can be summarized as follows. First, driver's age was more of a factor affecting driving performance than the training. Never the less, the cognitive processing ability was improved through the driving training rather than the simple training of improving the visual and spatial working memory ability by the diffusion to the driving performance. However, the change in the driving performance close to the automatic processing was not reached.

Second, this study found that eye movement patterns of adult drivers who can drive more efficiently than the elderly drivers are similar. When turning at the intersection, a visual scanning that gives more attention to the direction of turn can contribute more to inducing safe driving.

Third, as for the physiological changes, it was confirmed that excessive level of awakening level was decreased by training. This is a result of suggesting the possibility that the elderly can drive more safely by alleviating the phenomenon of attention narrowing due to excessive awakening.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Dong-Eui University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- Hoberry T, Anderson J, Regan M A, Triggs T J, Brown J, Driver distraction: The effects of concurrent in-vehicle tasks, road environment complexity and age on driving performance, Accident Analysis and Prevention, 2006, 38 (1), pp. 185-191.
- Pattern C J D, Kircher A, Östlund J, Nilson L, Svenson O, Driver experience and cognitive workload in different traffic environments, Accident Analysis and Prevention, 2006, 38 (5), pp. 887-894.
- 3. Grabowski D C, Campbell C,Morrisey M A, Elderly licensure laws and motor vehicle fatalities,

Journal of the American Medical Association, 2004, 291 (23), pp. 2840-2846.

- Viamonte S M, Ball K K, Kilgore M, A cost-benefit analysis of risk-reduction strategies targeted at older drivers, Traffic Injury Prevention, 2006, 7 (4), pp. 352-359.
- 5. Westlake W, Another look at visual standards and driving, British Medical Journal, 2000, 321, pp. 972-973.
- Guerrier J H, Mabnivannan P, Nair S N, The role of working memory field dependence, visual search , and reaction time in the left turn performance of older female drivers, Applied Ergonomics, 1999, 30 (2), 109-119.
- Roenker D L, Cissell G M, Ball K K, Wadley V G, Edwards J D, Speed-of-processing and driving simulator training result in improved driving performance, Human Factors, 2003, 45 (2), 218-233.
- Min Y K, Min B C, Kim B, Changes in eye movement and driving performance at different intersections as a function of age and turn type, International Journal of Industrial Ergonomics, 2013, 43 (4), 342-349.
- 9. Healey J A, Picard R W, Detecting stress during real-world driving tasks using physiological sensors, IEEE Transactions on Intelligent Transportation Systems, 2005, 6, 156-166.
- 10. Dash P K, Electrocardiogram monitoring, Indian Journal of Anaesthesia, 2002, 46 (4), 251-260.
- Fowles D C, Christie M J, Edelberg R, Grings W W, Lykken D T, Venables, P H, Publication recommendations for electrodermal measurements, Psychophysiology, 1981, 18 (3), 232-239.
- Walker G H, Stanton N A, Kazi T A, Salmon P M, Jenkins D P, Does advanced driver training improve situational awareness? Applied Ergonomics, 2009, 40 (4), 678-687.
- Cassavaugh N D, Kramer A F, Transfer of computer-based training to simulated driving in older adults, Applied Ergonomics, 2009, 40 (5), 943-952.
- 14. Choi M H, Min Y K, Kim H S, Kim J H, Yeon H W, Choi J S, Kim B, Min B C, Park S J, Jun J H, Yi J H, Tack G R, Chung S C, Effects of three levels of arousal on 3-back working memory task performance, Cognitive Neuroscience, 2013, 4 (1), 1-6.

Usefulness of Twinkling Artifact for Urinary Stone Measurement

Hye-Nam Lee

Adjunct Professor, Radiology, 46 Hanseo 1-roHaemi-myeon Seosan-si Chungcheongnam-do, 31962, Republic of Korea; *Dept. of Radiology, Kimsangyoung Internal Medicine Center, Korea

ABSTRACT

The purpose of this study was to investigate the usefulness of twinkling artifact (TA) ultrasonography in the evaluation of urinary stone measurement. We measured the different size of granite soil stones by various ultrasonic measuring methods. Then, the results were compared with the actual stone size for accuracy of the various measurement methods. TA is different from stone measurements depending on stone size (p < 0.001). When the stone size was less than 6 mm, the measured diameter of the posterior shadow was most similar to the actual stone size. In the method of measuring the TA diameter in the color Doppler mode, an overestimation of about 1.5 mm was observed when the stone size was smaller than 6 mm, and an overestimation of 0.4 mm was observed at the size larger than 9 mm. TA showed the most accuracy on stones> 9 mm than other ultrasonic measurement methods. TA may be used as a complementary method when the urinary stones size measurement is ambiguous in the B mode.

Keywords: Ultrasonography, Urinary stone, Twinkling artifact, Color Doppler, B-mode

INTRODUCTION

Ultrasound has more different kinds of artifacts than other imaging methods. Ultrasound artifacts are caused by ultrasonic and inter-tissue characteristics, inspection techniques, inexperienced adjustment of equipment. Artifacts may interfere with accurate diagnosis and may aid in diagnosis, so it is important to understand the types and causes of artifacts to improve the accuracy of diagnosis. Twinkling artifacts are mainly manifested by strong reflectors such as kidney or gallbladder stones, or calcification¹.TA is a phenomenon in which red and blue colors appear randomly in the color Doppler image behind certain highly reflective stationary objects, even though there is no vortex or similar motion within the tissue². TA is excluded by the filter due to the narrow width of the Doppler shift scattered on the surface in the case of a smooth surface reflector. However, in the case of a rough reflector surface, the error of the measured signal becomes large, and the filter is out of the level, causing TA³.

Diagnostic methods of urinary stone include X-ray, computed tomography, and ultrasound. Ultrasonography is very useful in the medical diagnosis program due to its various advantages and ultrasonography is widely used in recent years to detect urinary stones. urinary stones are made in the kidney and move along the ureter. When they are small in size, they are naturally discharged from the body through the urine, but when the size is large, it can cause problems in various organs such as kidneys, ureters, bladder, and urethra. Because the renal sinus in which renal stones are found is hyperechoic by ultrasonography through renal sinus fat and mesenteric fat, it is difficult to accurately diagnose hyperechoic stones on general ultrasonography.

Several studies have been attempted to better understand the causes of the artifact and to assess its sensitivity for diagnosing renal calculi^{4,5}. In Tchelepi et al., The incidence of TA was high in stones with rough surfaces⁶. In the study by Michael et al., the detection rate of stones in grayscale images was 56%, and the probability of detecting stones with posterior shadow was 67%. When color Doppler was used, TA was detected in 97%⁷, and in another study, the detection rate of urinary stones in twinkle color Doppler sign was 68%⁸. In Shim's study, the incidence of TA on color Doppler ultrasound was 100%⁹. Rass Winkel et al., also reported that TAs were present in 74% of the B-mode¹⁰. The conclusion of all studies is that TA is more useful than b mode alone for urinary stone detection.

In abdominal ultrasonography, When the renal stone detection is ambiguous in the B mode, we use TA and sometimes use it for measurement. Therefore,We examined how TArelates to measuring the size of urinary stone. Whether conclusion this study investigated that is what usefulness in the urinary stones measurement by TAof ultrasonogrphy which is useful marker for the diagnosis of urinary stones.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

Materials: 8 decomposed granite soil stones of $2.46 \sim 13.5$ mm in size were randomly selected and used. Each stone was averaged three times directly by three persons using a digital caliper with a minimum measurement resolution of 0.01 mm(Figure 1).



Figure 1: Weathered granite stones of various size with rough surfaces

Ultrasonography: The setting parameters of the ultrasonic equipment(A-35, Medison, Korea) used were the manufacturer's abdomen default setting. The depth was set to 16 cm, and a curved array type probe(Frequency, general harmonic) was used. A single focus was used to aim at the level of the stone. The color gain was set to 50 dB, the stage at which color noisedisappears, the color scale was 20.6 cm/sec (PRF, 1.50 kHz), and the color mode frequency was general. The output power was set at 95%. All settings were kept the same until the end of the experiment.

Mounting experimental tools: In a water tank (30*20*17 cm), water was poured so that the surface of acorn jelly would be 6cm which is the approximate depth at which a kidney appears during a real abdominal scan. The stone was placed on the surface of the acorn jelly one by one using tweezers. In the ultrasound image, the position of the stone was directly adjusted so that the longest axis of the stone could appear. The probe was fixed so that the stone could be scanned vertically and the ultrasonic, probe, or stone settings were not moved until the end of the experiment (Figure 2).



Figure 2: The material was adjusted on a fixed probe and an acorn in a water tank 2.4 Measurement method

Measurements were made of the diameter of the stone and the posterior acoustic shadow diameter of the stone in the B mode image, the diameter of the stone and the diameter of the TA in ultrasound color Doppler mode. The measurement was done by three persons with ARDMS and at least 5 years of ultrasonographic clinical experience, and each stone was set and scanned and averaged 3 consecutive times without moving.

As a measurement standard of ultrasound images, the diameter of the B mode stone was measured at the boundary where the strong echogenicity of the stone was drawn, and the diameter of the posterior shadow was measured in the vicinity of the shadow forming a vertical line behind the stone. The diameter of the stone in the color Doppler mode was performed at the boundary where the strong echogenicity of the stone was formed after excluding the color shade as much as possible like in the B mode. In the same way as the posterior shadow measurement method, the diameter of the TA was measured at the boundary of the vicinity of the TA forming a vertical line behind the stone (Figure 3).



Figure 3: Various ultrasonic measurement method of material. (a) stone diameter and posterior acoustic shadow diameter measurement in B-mode sonography. (b) stone diameterand TA diameter measurement in color Doppler mode sonography.

Statistical analysis: The independent sample t-test was performed using the SPSS ver. 21 statistical program to verify the significance of the sonographic various measurement of stone size. We used a threshold of p < 0.05 to reject the null hypothesis that TA had no effect on measurement of urinary stones.

RESULTS

As a result of the independent t test, when the stone size was classified as less than 6mm and 9mm or more. the various ultrasonic measurement methods showed statistically significant results. A total of four stones smaller than 6 mm in size were found to have an average length of 4.12 mm. A total of four stones of more than 9 mm in size were found to have an average diameter of 11.94 mm(p < 0.001). In case of stones with a 6mm diameter or less had an average diameter of 6.08 mm $(\pm 1.06 \text{ mm})$ in the B mode and an average of 4.12 mm $(\pm 0.62 \text{ mm})$ in the diameter of the posterior shadow. In color Doppler mode, the average diameter of the stones was 6.37 mm (± 1.01 mm) and the TA average diameter was 5.66 mm (±1.02 mm).In case of stones with a diameter of greater than 9 mm were 13.02 mm (± 1.30 mm) in the B-mode stone average diameter, and 9.59 mm $(\pm 1.09 \text{ mm})$ in the posterior shadow average diameter. The color Doppler mode stone average diameter was 12.56 mm (\pm 1.60 mm) and the TA average diameter was $11.54 \text{ mm} (\pm 1.78 \text{ mm}) (p \le 0.001), (Table 1), (Table 2).$

When the measured values are compared with the actually measured values, 1.95 mm was over measured in the Bmode stone diameter in the stones smaller than 6 mm. Posterior shadow was the same as the actually measured value. It was 2.25 mm over measured in color Doppler mode stone diameter and 1.53 mm over measured in TA. For stones greater than 9 mm, it was 1.07 mm over-measured in B-mode stone diameters and posterior shadows were -2.45 mm under measured. For color mode stone diameters, 0.61 mm was over measured and TA was 0.4 mm over measured(Table3).

DISCUSSION

When the stone is present in the renal calyx, it is asymptomatic, but pain appears when the kidney passes through the funnel and ureter. Kidney tissue destruction due to hydrokidney and infectious disease due to stones may occur or hematuria may be accompanied On ultrasonographic examination, renal stones do not show a strong posterior acoustic shadow behind the stones because the renal sinus appears very bright. In particular, if the stone is small, it is difficult for accompany the shadow.

Many studies have shown that the occurrence of TA using color Doppler ultrasound is useful for the detection of stones. Turrin et al. noticed that the TA frequently useful to appears in the microlithiasis¹¹.In 2009, Shabana et al. reported the results suggest that the twinkling artifact is a robust method for detecting the presence of renal calculi. The color signature is easier to detect than is acoustic shadowing¹². According to Riddell's report, the sensitivity in ultrasonography of urinary stones with hydronephrosis was 90% for stones greater than 6 mm and 75% for those less than 6 mm¹³. In this study, the measurement results also were different according to the size of stone, and statistically significant were obtained when classified as less than 6mm and 9mm or more. Many studies have already been done on TA and TA is now recognized as the finding of ultrasonography for renal stones and its significance.

If the stone size is measured only in B mode, especially if the gainsetting is high, the B mode image may appear blurry and overestimation may increase. As a result of this study, the over measurement of stone was reduced by inducing TA by using color Doppler, Measurement error was smaller than that of measuring stone directly.

The degree of occurrence of TA is affected by the angle of incidence of the stone and ultrasonic waves, the shape of the stone and the setting of the equipment parameters^{14, 15}. The frequency in the color mode is basically set lower than the B mode. Since the frequency is low, a measurement error of the stone diameter may occur due to the decrease of resolution. In this study, the measurement error of CSD was increased more than that of BSD. This is the case when the diameter of the stone is smaller than 6mm.CSD measurements are limited due to the inaccurate outline of the stone. Thus, the results of this study showed differences from the measurements of BSDwhen the diameter of the stone is larger than 10mm.

As a limitation of this study, the stones used in the experiment are not stones from the human body, and while the measurement standard was met at the time of measurement, there is a possibility of error for what is performed with the naked eye. Also, when the position of the stone is adjusted, since it is carried out by a subjective method, there is a possibility of error. However, significance can be found in the first research on the method of measurement of stones using twinkling, and it is thought that twinkling artifacts may be used as a complementary method when the stones size measurement is ambiguous in the B mode.

AD	BSD	BPD	CSD	СТД
2.46	14.47	10.80	13.93	13.73
3.69	6.67	3.45	6.40	6.30
4.83	6.73	4.90	6.80	6.73
5.50	6.40	4.27	7.30	4.63
9.50	11.37	8.33	10.40	9.70
11.98	12.77	10.13	12.30	12.13
12.78	13.46	9.10	13.60	10.60
13.50	14.47	10.80	13.93	13.73

Table 1: Stone size measured by various ultrasonic measurement method <mm>

*AD:actual mean diameter by digital caliper, BSD: stone diameter in B-mode, BPD: posterior acoustic shadow diameter in B-mode, CSD: stone diameter in color Doppler mode, CTD: twinkling artifact diameter in color Doppler mode.

Measurement	Mean diameter		-	95% □□□□		
method	Stone size	(standard deviation)	Р			
	< 6	4.12(±1.34)	< 0.001	10.50	5.14	
AD	> 9	11.94(±1.74)	< 0.001	10.50	5.14	
DCD	< 6	6.08 ± 1.06	< 0.001	8 00	1 97	
B2D	> 9	$13.02{\pm}1.30$	< 0.001	0.99	+.0/	
	< 6	4.12±0.62	< 0.001	7.0	2.04	
DPD	> 9	9.59±1.09	< 0.001	7.0	5.94	
CSD	< 6	6.37±1.01	0.001	0.51	2.00	
CSD	> 9	12.56±1.60	0.001	8.31	3.88	
СТР	< 6	5.66±1.02	< 0.001	8 20	2.20	
CID	> 9	11.54±1.78	< 0.001	0.39	5.39	

Table 2: Independent t-test result between various ultrasonic measurement method <mm>

Table3: Size deviation of stone mean diameter of 2 groups measured by various ultrasonic measurement method <mm>

Stone size	AD(n)	BSD	BPD	CSD	СТД
<6	4.12(4)	+1.95	0	+2.25	+1.53
>9	11.94(4)	+1.07	-2.45	+0.61	+0.4

CONCLUSION

This paper proposed the usefulness of TA artifact of color-Doppler ultrasound for the measurement of urinary stones. It showed that TA is different from stone measurements depending on stone size. When the stone size was less than 6 mm, the measured diameter of the posterior shadow was most similar to the actual stone size. In the method of measuring the TA diameter in the color Doppler mode, an overestimation of about 1.5 mm was observed when the stone size was smaller than 6 mm, and an overestimation of 0.4 mm was observed at the size larger than 9 mm.TA showed the most accuracy on stones> 9 mm than other ultrasonic measurement methods.As a result of this study, if the stone measurement is ambiguous in B mode sonography, TA can be used as a complementary method.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Kimsangyoung Internal Medicine Center, Korea

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- Michael Hirsch S, Tamara Palavecino B, Boris León R. Color doppler twinkling artifact: Amisunderstood and useful sign. Revista Chilena Radiología. 2011, 17 (2), pp. 82-84.
- Alberto T, Paolo M, Fortunato C, Luciana C, Simeone A, Alberto T. Diagnostic value of colourDoppler twinkling artefact in sites negativeforstonesonB-moderenal sonography. Urol. Res. 2007, 35, pp.313-317
- JY Lee, SH Kim, JY Cho, D Han, Color and power Doppler twinkling artifact from urinary stones: clinical observations and phantom studies. Am. J. Roentgenolgy. 2001(6), 176(6), pp.1441-1445
- 4. Hyun Cheol Kim, Dal Mo Yang, Wook Jin, Jung Kyu Ryu, Hyeong Cheol Shin. Color Doppler Twinkling Artifacts in Various Conditions During Abdominal and Pelvic Sonography. American Institute of Ultrasound in Medicine. J Ultrasound Med. 2010, 29, pp. 621–632
- Fumio Tsujimoto. Micro calcifications in the breast detected by a color Doppler method using twinkling artifacts: some important discussions based on clinical cases and experiments with a new ultrasoundmodality called multidetectorultrasonography (MD-US). J Med Ultrasonics. 2014, 41, pp. 99–108
- Tchelepi H, Ralls P. Color Comet-Tail Artifact: Clinical Applications. AJR. 2009, 192, pp. 11-18.

- Mitterberger Michael, Aigner Friedrich, Pallwein Leo, et al.Sonographic detection of renal and ureteral stones. Value of the twinkling sign. Int Braz J Urol. 2009(10), 35(5), pp. 532–41
- Sameh Khodair Ahmad, Mohamed Marzouk Abdallah. The diagnostic value of the twinkle sign in color Doppler imaging of urinary stones. The Egyptian Journal of Radiology and Nuclear Medicine. 2014(2), 45, pp. 569-574
- 9. HyunSun Sim, Kyung Tae Kwon. Usefulness of Twinkling Artifacts in Color Doppler Ultrasonograph. Journal of the Korea Contents Association. 2016(10), 16(10), pp. 291-298
- Rikke Ras Winkel, Anna Kalhauge, Knud Erik Fredfeldt. The usefulness of ultrasound color Doppler twinkling artifact for detecting urolithiasis compared with low dose nonenhanced computerized tomography. Ultrasound in Med. & Biol., 2012(2), 38(7), pp. 1180–1187
- Turrin A, Minola P, Costa F, Cerati L, Andrulli S, Trinchieri A. Diagnostic value of colour-Doppler twinkling artefact in sites negative for stones on B mode renal sonography. Urol Res. 2007, 35, pp. 313-317.
- Shabana Wael, Bude Ronald O, Rubin Jonathan M, Comparison Between Color Doppler Twinkling Artifact and Acoustic Shadowing for Renal Calculus Detection: An In Vitro Study, Ultrasound in Medicine & Biology. 2009(2), 35(2), pp. 339-350
- Riddell J, Case A, Wopat R, Beckham S, Lucas M, McClung CD, Swadron S. Sensitivity of emergency bedside ultrasound to detect hydronephrosis in patients with computed tomography-proven stones. West J Emerg Med. 2014, 15(1), pp.96-100
- Kamaya A, Tuthill T, Rubin JM. Twinkling artifact on color Doppler sonography: Dependence on machine parameters and underlying cause. AJR Am J Roentgenol. 2003, 180, pp. 215-222.
- 15. Mi Hye Yu, Jeong-Hee Yoon, Joon Koo Han, Byung-Ihn Choi, Color Doppler Twinkling Artifacts from Gallbladder Adenomyomatosis with 1.8 MHz and 4.0 MHz Color Doppler Frequencies. Ultrasound in Medicine & Biology, 38(7), 2012(6), pp. 1188-1194

Effects of the Shock Wave Therapy Based on Stretching Exercises on Muscle Tone and Neck Range of Motion of Upper Trapezius and Sternocleidomastoid in People with Forward Head Posture

Jun Hyung Cho¹, Jung Hyun Choi¹

1Dept. Physical therapy, Namseoul University, Cheonan, Republic of Korea

ABSTRACT

This study examined how change the range of motion(ROM) of the neck and muscle tone of upper trapezius(UT) and Sternocleidomastoid(SCM) through the extracorporeal shock wave therapy(ESWT) and stretching exercise applied to subjects. Total 30 subjects who had forward head posture(FHP) in twenties healthy male and female each fifteen were applied with active stretching exercises (SE group) and additionally the extracorporeal shock wave therapy to 15 subjects for 7 weeks, total 14 times, twice a week (ESWT group). Before and after applying these experiments, in order to confirm the muscle tone of upper trapezius, sternocleidoma stoid, and the neck ROM of the subjects with FHP were measured by a goniometer. It was noticeable that in the tone of upper trapezius, the angle of neck extension and left bending, there were significant differences statistically in both groups. In addition, in the measurements of right bending of these group, there was a significant difference compared to between pre-intervention and post-intervention. On the other hand, there were no significant differences from sternocleidomastoid and neck flexion compared to between pre and post intervention in those two groups. E ven though there were no significant figures from the muscle tone of SCM and the angle of neck flexion, there were the other significant differences values. Moreover, it was ascertainable that without the extracorporeal shock wave therapy, the only conducting the stretching exercise to the subjects would work on the tone of upper trapezius, left and right neck bending and extension.

Applying the stretching exercise could work on upper trapezius and the angle of neck extension and side bendings in the people who have forward head posture.

Keywords: forward head posture, extracorporeal shock wave therapy, stretching exercises, Myoton, sternocleidomastoid, upper trapezius

INTRODUCTION

Modern people move monotonously by using many devices that make them convenient instead of using their own bodies¹. The shape of musculoskeletal system could be deeply affected by it².It causes the forward head posture(FHP). Someone who has FHP is not only looked good but also not good for health. Especially, in now society, a number of people use computer, and most of people that use computer for a long time have FHP because when they are sitting on a chair, in general, they stay unconsciously stooped posture for instance, normally their heads start to come front gradually, and if it lasts, the people will have FHP. The people usually have kyphosis on their back and round shoulders³. There are many studies that FHP is involved with several other symptoms, for example pain from neck, headache, round shoulders, temporomandibular disorder, which has been reported constantly⁴.FHP is well-known as a common type of abnormal posture⁵.In addition, FHP is the one of changes of general postures, which can see from patients with a disorder of the neck⁶,and, structurally, the FHP makes the center-line of the head move to the front and above so the weight of the head which is supported by the neck is increased. Due to this phenomenon, arising the change of the connection between the head and neck is caused by occurring relative compensation, for instance, continuous and abnormal contraction increment of lordosis on the connection of the head and neck and the muscle of the lower part of the occipital bone, such as upper trapezius(UT) and sternocleidomastoid muscle(SCM)⁷.Moreover, weakening of the anterior cervical flexor muscles and shortening of the posterior cervical extensor muscles are involved with the FHP⁸.In order to treatment of the FHP, it is necessary to focus on the muscles around the neck⁹. The activestretching exercises(SE) that is focused on extension exercises also it is an exercise of a self-treatment is effective to self-correct^{10, 11}.Recently, there are many conservative treatments, and one of the conservative treatments is theextracorporeal shock wave therapy(ESWT)¹².

Furthermore, the ESWT can deliver the shock wave energy to the musculoskeletal system accurately so it has been used for patients who are not easy to be treated from orthopedic disorders and sports injuries as an alternative treatment¹³.Hence, there are relatively few researches about effects of theESWT on the FHP. Thus, the aim of this study examined how change the tone of SCM and UT and the range of motion(ROM) of the neck by stretching exercises with the ESWT to the subjects.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

For this study, subjects who participated in this study were total 30 people. They agreed participating in this study spontaneously, they have FHP and excepted the people with other disorders such as people who have mental disorders, tumor and herniated disc on their back and disorders that could be effect on the results of musculoskeletal system. The subjects were students of N university (Cheonan-si, Chungcheongnam-do, Republic of Korea). This research was performed in accordance with the Declaration of Helsinki. The values about the subjects is on the .

Table	1:	Features	of t	he su	bjects
-------	----	----------	------	-------	--------

	ESWT	SE
Age(years)	20 ± 2.23	20 ± 2.02
Height(cm)	167 ± 9.42	168 ± 9.87
Weight(kg)	62 ± 11.70	66 ± 13.08

Values are expressed in mean \pm SD

ESWT: extracorporeal shock wave therapy group, SE: only stretching exercise group Before and after conducting the experiments, the measurement of the ROM and the tone of the two muscles which are upper trapezius and sternocleidomastoid were performed with a 6" goniometer (SammonsTM Preston. U.S.) and MyotonPRO (MyotonAS, Tallinn11415, Estonia) to the all subjects during neutral sitting posture.

After choosing subjects, 30 subjects were separated to the control group and the experimental group (that have 15 people each. The experimental group(ESWT group) was applied with both thestretching exercises and the ESWT, and the control group(SE group) was conducted with only thestretching exercises.

Firstly, in orderto measure the ROM, made the subjects neck flexion, extension and right and left bending to the maximum without pain.After the measuring, let them relax to confirm the tone of UT and SCM. The device shows state of a muscle tension as frequency(Hz).

The ESWT was performed to the ESWT group by staying the prone position before applying the SE. After performing ESWT, the ESWT group exercised. Whereas, the SE group only did the stretching exercises which were shoulder horizontal adduction and abduction, shoulder elevation, depression, protraction, retraction, neck flexion, extension, neck side bending right and left and neck rotation right and left. The both groups exercised each movement maintained 10 seconds and rest 3 seconds, total 2 sets and 3 times per week a group by a group, if there were painful postures during exercising, let the people exercise until without the painand increased their range gradually, and these exercises were based on Memorial Sloan-Kettering Cancer center(MSKCC) and Nicholas Institute of sports Medicine and Athletic Trauma(NISMAT)¹⁴.

The ESWT was conducted with an Intelect® RPW Shockwave(Chattanooga, UK) to the experimental group by prone position, which settings were vibration transmitter of 17mm, 0.10 mJ/, 2000 times by low energy density and 5Hz on the UT and SCM twice a week for 6 weeks¹⁵.

A paired t-test was used for the measured data and used to compare differences between the stretching exercised group and the stretching exercised andESWTgroup. And an independent t-test was performed before and after the experimenting on it. In addition, setting the significant level was at =0.05 with SPSS ver. 18.0 for analyzing the values.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

The comparison of between the groups has no significant differences from the all parts. <Table 2>

Variabl	Dua nast	ESWT	SE	t voluo	n valua
variable Pre-post		Pre-post		t value	p value
Flexion(°)		2.40±6.14	3.53±6.69	-0.48	0.63
Extension(°)		10.67 ± 11.12	9.67±7.94	0.28	0.78
Lt. bend(°)		3.60±4.50	6.60±7.76	-1.29	0.21
Rt. Bend(°)		4.60±8.89	8.00±9.43	-1.02	0.32
UT	MT(Hz)	-1.59 ± 1.77	-1.43 ± 2.02	-0.23	0.82
	Stiffness(N/m)	-57.27 ± 58.34	-53.53 ± 58.66	-0.17	0.86
SCM	MT(Hz)	-0.47 ± 2.71	0.41±2.19	-0.99	0.33
	Stiffness(N/m)	-23.33±97.01	13.67±72.28	-1.18	0.25

Fable 2: Comparing the	variations that are the ton	e and stiffness of the muse	cles and the ROM betwe	en the groups
-------------------------------	-----------------------------	-----------------------------	------------------------	---------------

Values are expressed in mean \pm standard errors

ESWT: extracorporeal shock wave therapy with stretching exercise group, SE: only stretching exercise group

UT : Upper trapezius, SCM : Sternocleidomastoid, MT: muscle tone

*Significant difference between pre and post in each group(p < 0.05)

While there was no significant difference between the groups, compared to intragroup, there were significant differences. In the ESWT group, after conducting both the ESWT and SE, angles from the neck actions which are extension and left bending significantly increased. And the frequency and stiffness of UT decreased significantly but there were no significant differences in the other values such as angles of the flexion, right bending and the muscle tone and stiffness from the SCM. In the SE group, after performing the stretching exercises, the angles of extension, left and right bending rose significantly. Also, the muscle tone and stiffness of UT declined significantly, however, there was no significant difference on SCM.<Table 3>

Variable		ESWT			SE			
Pre		Post	P value	Pre	Post	P value		
Flexion(°)		28.27±5.38	30.67±6.20	0.15	27.00±8.74	30.53±3.85	0.06	
Extension(°)		29.67±7.49	40.33±9.83	0.00*	30.13±8.10	39.80±7.83	0.00*	
Lt. bend(°)		28.07±5.09	31.67±6.62	0.01*	26.40±3.94	33.00±7.79	0.01*	
Rt. Bend(°)		30.73±9.23	35.33±6.49	0.06	28.07±7.01	36.07±7.54	0.01*	
	MT(Hz)	17.69±1.43	16.10±1.75	0.00*	0.95±0.15	0.86±0.11	0.02*	
UT	Stiffness (N/m)	316.40±42.61	259.13±54.56	0.00*	320.00±47.32	266.47±68.20	0.00*	
	MT(Hz)	20.46±2.06	19.99±2.15	0.51	20.07±1.25	20.49±1.34	0.48	
SCM	Stiffness (N/m)	408.40±78.08	385.07±70.65	0.37	386.80±42.58	400.47±44.67	0.48	

Table 3: Comparing the variations that are the tone and stiffness of the muscles and the ROM in subjects	of
each group	

Values are expressed in mean± standard errors

ESWT: extracorporeal shock wave therapywith stretching exercise group, SE: only stretching exercise group

UT : Upper trapezius, SCM : Sternocleidomastoid, MT: muscle tone

*Significant difference between pre and post in each group(p < 0.05)

Based ona previous study that stretching exercises relative to neck extensors and flexors can improve ROM and FHP, the SE group performed the stretching exercises by MSKCC and NISMAT, consequently, there were significant effects on muscle tone and stiffness of UT and extension, Left and right bending of ROM except flexion¹⁶.

Stiffness is usually expressed as mechanical properties of muscles, and according to reduced stiffness values of overused UT, thus the stretching exercises were effective for status of muscles¹⁷.

Furthermore, as a results of these experiments on the basis of a previous research that ESWT can be effect on muscle tone and stiffness, extension, left bending, muscle tone and stiffness of UT of the ESWT group were with significant results¹⁸.

However, this research sought notsignificant from comparing between the ESWT and SE group in the values of flexion and SCM and right bending of the ESWT group.

There were some limitations to analyze results of this study. First of all, it is limited to generalize from the results to all people. Secondly, owing to observing only UT and SCM among muscles which can affect FHP, applying this study to all aspects of patients with FHP is difficult. Therefore, it is necessary to keep researching of interventions that can be effect on FHP in various aspects positivelywith supplementing these defects.

CONCLUSION

This study was to observe variation of neck ROM, muscle tone and stiffness of UT and SCM by applying SE and ESWT to 30 subjects who have FHP. Even though between ESWT group and SE group had no significant difference, statistically, there were significant differences in ESWT group and SE group. Thus, extracorporeal shock wave therapy and stretching exercises with an intervention of FHP would be an effective method.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Namseoul University,

Source of Funding: NamseoulUniversity

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- 1. Dibai-Filho AV, Barros MA, de Oliveira AK, de Jesus Guirro RR.Electrical impedance of the torso is associated with the pressure pain threshold on myofascial trigger points in patients with chronic neck pain: A cross-sectional study.J Back Musculoskelet Rehabil.2017,10, doi: 10.3233/ BMR-169671.
- 2. Abe M, Yamada N.Postural coordination patterns associated with the swinging frequency of arms. Exp Brain Res. 2001, 139(1), pp.120-5.
- Lee HS, Chung HK, Park SW.Correlation between Trunk Posture and Neck Reposition Sense among Subjects with Forward Head Neck Postures.Biomed Res Int.2015,2015:689610. doi: 10.1155/2015/689610.
- Lee KJ, Han HY, Cheon SH, Park SH, Yong MS. The effect of forward head posture on muscle activity during neck protraction and retraction. J Phys Ther Sci. 2015, 27(3), pp.977-979.
- Salahzadeh Z, Maroufi N, Ahmadi A, Behtash H, Razmjoo A, Gohari M, Parnianpour M. Assessment of forward head posture in females: observational and photogrammetry methods. J Back Musculoskelet Rehabil.2014, 27(2), pp.131-9.
- Edward RH, Mark JR, James RC, Jason A, Connie JS. Reliability of the Cervical Range of Motion (CROM) Device and Plumb-Line Techniques in Measuring Resting Head Posture (RHP).J Man Manip Ther.2000,8(1), pp. 10-17.
- Harrison DE, Harrison DD, Betz JJ, Janik TJ, Holland B, Colloca CJ, Haas JW. Increasing the cervical lordosis with chiropractic biophysics seated combined extension-compression and transverse load cervical traction with cervical manipulation: nonrandomized clinical control trial. J Manipulative Physiol Ther. 2003, 26(3), pp. 139-51.
- Fernandez-de-las-Peñas C, Pérez-de-Heredia M, Molero-Sánchez A, Miangolarra-Page JC. Performance of the craniocervical flexion test, forward head posture, and headache clinical parameters in patients with chronic tension-type headache: a pilot study. J Orthop Sports Phys Ther. 2007, 37(2), pp. 33-9.

- Lynch SS, Thigpen CA, Mihalik JP, Prentice WE, Padua D.The effects of an exercise intervention on forward head and rounded shoulder postures in elite swimmers. Br J Sports Med. 2010, 44(5), pp. 376-81.
- Lisiński P, Wielogórka E.Estimation of twenty days treatment of neck pain by McKenzie method. Chir Narzadow Ruchu Ortop Pol. 2005, 70(3), pp.217-21.
- 11. Clare HA, Adams R, Maher CG.A systematic review of efficacy of McKenzie therapy for spinal pain.Aust J Physiother. 2004, 50(4), 209-16.
- 12. Kudo P, Dainty K, Clarfield M, Coughlin L, Lavoie P, Lebrun C.Randomized, placebocontrolled, double-blind clinical trial evaluating the treatment of plantar fasciitis with an extracoporeal shockwave therapy (ESWT) device: a North American confirmatory study. J Orthop Res. 2006, 24(2), pp. 115-23.
- Rompe JD, Kirkpatrick CJ, Küllmer K, Schwitalle M, Krischek O. Dose-related effects of shock waves on rabbit tendo Achillis. A sonographic and histological study. J Bone Joint Surg Br.1998, 80(3), pp. 546-52.

- 14. Lee DH, Lim BV.The Effects of Dynamic Stability Exercise and Active Stretching Exercise on Fore and Rear Foot Pressure Distribution and Posture in Patients with Turtle Neck Posture.J.Kinesiol.2013, 15(1), pp. 131-143.DOI : 10.15758/jkak.2013.15.1.131.
- Zelle BA, Gollwitzer H, Zlowodzki M, Bühren V.Extracorporeal shock wave therapy: current evidence.J Orthop Trauma. 2010,24(Suppl 1), pp.S66-70.
- Katherine H, Cheryl L. Effectiveness of an Exercise Program to Improve Forward Head Posture in Normal Adults: A Randomized, Controlled 10-Week Trial.J Man Manip Ther. 2005,13(3), pp. 163-176.
- Moon SH, Choi JH, Park SE. The effects of functional electrical stimulation on muscle tone and stiffness of stroke patients. J Phys Ther Sci. 2017, 29(2), pp. 238-241.
- Manganotti P, Amelio E. Long-Term Effect of Shock Wave Therapy on Upper Limb Hypertonia in Patients Affected by Stroke. Stroke. 2005, 36(9), pp. 1967-71.

Effect of Gym Ball Exercise and Music Therapy on Menstrual Discomfort

Mina Gim¹, Jung-Hyun Choi1

¹Mina Gim, ²Jung-Hyun Choi ¹Dept. of Physical Therapy, Namseoul University, South Korea

ABSTRACT

This study investigated the effect of applying gym ball exercise and music therapy on the menstrual discomfort of 20 female university students in their 20s.

Subjects were divided into a gym ball exercise group (GBEG) and a music therapy group (MTG). Intervention sessions for each group started 3 weeks before the predicted menstrual date and ended on the last day of menstruation. Subjects attended 3 session a week for a total of 12 sessions. Measurement of menstrual discomfort was done using the menstrual distress questionnaire (MDQ). Pre- and post-intervention changes within groups was analyzed using a paired t-test and pre- and post-intervention changes between the two groups was done using the independent t-test.

The GBEG showed a significant decrease in all but 5 categories of the MDQ. The MTG showed a significant decrease in one category. The GBEG and the MTG had no significant differences between each other.

Gym ball exercises are easily accessible to female university students who experience menstrual discomfort and should be considered as an alternative intervention method to taking medication.

Keywords: Gym ball exercise, Music therapy, Dysmenorrhea, Premenstrual syndrome, Menstrual distress questionnaire.

INTRODUCTION

The two most commonly experienced disorders during menstruation are premenstrual syndrome (PMS) and dysmenorrhea. Both are cause for adverse effects on function and quality of life for women¹⁻³. Menstrual pain is a chronic or periodic pelvic pain that may also relate into nausea, vomiting, diarrhea, headache, fatigue, lower back pain, and dizziness - the prevalence may range from 20% to90%^{4, 5}. Furthermore, PMS is a common disorder for women during menstruation and hypersensitivity or similar psychological signs as well as physical signs such as headaches and lower back pain are frequently reported⁶.

Treatment for menstrual pain includes oral contraceptives, non-steroidal anti-inflammatory drugs, and sedatives. However, the negative side effects of some drugs such as indigestion, headaches, drowsiness, and dependency are cause for patient concern. Many studies have reported the desirability of exercise therapy as an alternative to the aforementioned prescription of medication for the treatment of PMS and dysmenorrhea symptoms⁷⁻¹⁰.

Looking at previous studies, Tsai (2016) reported the improvement of PMS after a 12 week yoga program conducted on 64 female employees¹⁰.Azima et al. (2015) carried out a study on 102 female university students for 8 weeks performing isometric exercises and stated that the program was effective in reducing a few symptoms of dysmenorrhea¹¹. Many similar studies exist regarding the improvement of menstrual disorders through exercise. Gym ball exercises are effective in stabilization of the trunk muscles ¹². It is also shown to comprehensively improve muscle strength, endurance, and flexibility as well as enhance reflexes, sense of balance, and proprioception¹³. Looking at the 6 week study conducted by Lee et al. (2003), it is noted that gym ball exercises effectively reduced pain in patients with lower back pain¹⁴. Despite the effectiveness of gym ball exercises the truth remains that there are not

many studies available regarding its use as a treatment for menstrual disorders.

Music therapy has many effects such as relaxing the mind and body, reducing stress, enhancing comfort, as well as increasing the threshold for pain¹⁵. Previous studies such as Gutgsell et al. (2013) reported that music therapy applied to palliative care patients reduced pain¹⁶. Li et al.(2017) stated a correlation between the application of music therapy and the relief in levels of pain and stress for burn patients¹⁷. As such, music therapy has been investigated in many studies regarding the improvement of pain but there is a lack of research specific to menstrual disorders. This study aims to mediate music therapy as an alternative treatment method for PMS and dysmenorrhea. Furthermore, this study aims to investigate the effect of gym ball exercises and music therapy on menstrual discomfort without use of medication.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

Design: Gym ball exercise and music therapy are the independent variables. Menstrual discomfort is the dependant variable. The research design method used is the different subject design.

Subject: This study was conducted on female university students in their 20s currently attending 'N' University Selection criteria for the in Chungcheongnam-do. subjects are as follows¹⁸. The menstrual period has been regular for at least 3 months and has a cycle of 25-35 days. Using the visual analogue scale (VAS), subjects were selected when displaying measurement of menstrual pain above 4.0. Subjects have not been previously diagnosed with pelvic inflammatory disease, endometriosis, and have never given birth. During the study, subjects will refrain from using pain killers, heat therapy, or oral contraceptives. Subjects will have no previous experience with gym ball exercises and must have complete understanding of the study's aims as well as express consent for participation. Before selecting the subjects, individuals were instructed to complete a questionnaire. Following completion, participating subjects were assigned to a gym ball exercise group (GBEG) and a music therapy group (MTG) using the simple randomization method. The GBEG and MTG each consisted of 10 subjects for a total subject pool of 20 individuals participating in the study. The aims, nature, and assigned tasks for the research were meticulously

explained to all subjects before obtaining voluntary consent for participation in the study.

Measurement Apparatus: For this study, the VAS was used to measure menstrual pain. 0 indicated the complete absence of pain while a score of 10 indicated the highest intensity of pain. Subjects marked the scores themselves. The MDQedited by Kim(1995) was used to measure menstrual discomfort. Categories included physical pain, concentration, change in behavior, autonomic nervous system response, and fluid retention among 6 total categories. Each category consists of 35 items for a minimum of 35 points and a maximum of 210 points. A high score indicates intense PMS¹⁹.

Method: Materials for the study consist of preintervention measurement for VAS and menstrual discomfort. The initial measurement was based on the day of strongest menstrual pain. Post-intervention measurement took place on the last day of menstruation.

The exercise program for the GBEGtook place at the practical rooms at 'N' University. Subjects were instructed to wear comfortable clothing and during the exercise, were allowed to listen to their preference of music. For this study, the gym ball exercise program was structured based on previously conducted research^{20, 21}. The details of the program are as presented in Table 1. Before starting the study, subjects were trained thoroughly in order to ensure that the exercise program was done exactly, and continuous feedback was provided during the intervention period so that subjects maintained correct posture. The gym ball exercise commenced 3 weeks before the start of the predicted menstrual period and lasted until the last day of menstruation. Each session took place 3 times a week for a total of 12 sessions.

The MTG sessions took place in the electric therapy room at 'N' University. Subjects were instructed to listen and concentrate on their music of choice. Subjects were given individual areas closed off by curtains in order to create a peaceful and uninterrupted environment²². The music therapy commenced 3 weeks before the start of the predicted menstrual period and lasted until the last day of menstruation. The subjects attended 3 sessions a week, with each session lasting 35 minutes, for a total of 12 sessions of cognitive observation of music²³. There were no subjects that left mid-study or that were asked to leave due to taking medication during the research period. The study was completed without any complications regarding external variables.

Order (Time)	Period	Туре	Intensity
Warm-up (5 min)		Stretching	
		Up and down bounce	30 reps*1set
		Side to side pelvic tilt	30 reps*2set
		Pelvic circle	20 reps*2set
Exercise	4 weeks	Prone opposite arm leg lifts	20 reps*2set
		Ball crunch	10 reps*2set
		Ball straight leg bridge	10 reps*2set
		Ball leg lifts	10 reps*2set
Cool-down (5 min)		Stretching	

Table 1: Gym Ball Exercise Program

Data Analysis: The SPSS version 18.0 was used for data analysis in this study. The general characteristics of the subjects were calculated using descriptive statistics. Verification of homogeneity between the GBEG and MTG was done using the t-test. Pre-and post-intervention differences within the groups were analyzed using the paired t-test. The degree of change between the two groups preand post-intervention were analyzed using the independent t-test. The statistical significance was set as $\alpha = .05$

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

Results

Subject General Characteristics: The subjects of this study are female university students in their 20s attending 'N' University in Chungcheongnam-do. The total number of subjects was 20. The age, weight, menarche time span, length of menstruation and other general characteristics are as listed in Table 2.

Table 2: General Characteristic of Subjects

GBEG (n=10)	MTG $(n = 10)$	
$M \pm SD$	$M \pm SD$	р
19.20 ± 1.55	19.00 ± 0.82	.722
52.60 ± 7.98	50.50 ± 5.68	.50 6
12.50 ± 2.01	12.50 ± 1.78	1.000
6.00 ± 1.16	5.20 ± 1.06	175
0.00 ± 1.10	5.30 ± 1.00	.175
	GBEG (n=10) $M \pm SD$ 19.20 ± 1.55 52.60 ± 7.98 12.50 ± 2.01 6.00 ± 1.16	GBEG (n=10)MTG (n = 10) $M \pm SD$ $M \pm SD$ 19.20 ± 1.55 19.00 ± 0.82 52.60 ± 7.98 50.50 ± 5.68 12.50 ± 2.01 12.50 ± 1.78 6.00 ± 1.16 5.30 ± 1.06

*p<.05

Comparison of the Degree of Menstrual Discomfort within the GBEG and MTG: The results of the comparison of menstrual discomfort within the GBEG and MTG are as shown in Table 3.In the GBEG, of the 6 categories, there was a statistically significant decrease in all except the autonomic nervous system (p<.05). In the MTG, there was a significant decrease in the change in behavior category (p<.05).

Table 3: Internal Com	parison within	GBEG and MTG	(MDQ) (s	core)
-----------------------	----------------	---------------------	----------	-------

	GBEG (n = 10)			MTG		
Category	Before (M ± SD)	After (M ± SD)	р	Before (M ±SD)	After (M ± SD)	р
Pain	18.40 ± 6.06	14.60 ± 5.17	.008*	16.40 ± 3.50	14.40 ± 3.17	.148
Lack of Concentration	20.20 ± 7.33	15.00 ± 3.92	.016*	21.20 ± 9.22	17.30 ± 5.19	.078
Behavior	21.60 ± 4.62	15.40 ± 3.98	.004*	19.50 ± 7.06	13.90 ± 5.11	.016*
Autonomic Reaction	8.70 ± 5.06	8.80 ± 3.26	.933	8.90 ± 4.10	7.30 ± 4.06	.256
Water Retention	11.80 ± 3.94	8.90 ± 3.14	.004*	9.60 ± 4.27	9.60 ± 4.14	1.000
Negative Emotion	24.60 ± 8.02	18.00 ± 4.97	.005*	23.80 ± 9.91	20.30 ± 11.00	.260

Menstrual distress questionnaire (MDQ)

Gym ball exercise group (GBEG), Music therapy group (MTG)

*p<.05

Comparison of the Degree of Menstrual Discomfort between the GBEG and the MTG: As shown in Table 4, there was no significant difference in pre- and postintervention menstrual discomfort between the GBEG and the MTG (p>.05).

Catagory	GBEG (n = 10)	MTG (n = 10)			
Category	post-pre (M ± SD)	post-pre (M ± SD)	l	þ	
Pain	-3.80 ± 3.52	$\textbf{-2.00} \pm \textbf{4.00}$	-1.07	.300	
Lack of Concentration	-5.20 ± 5.59	-3.90 ± 6.19	49	.628	
Behavior	-6.20 ± 5.05	$\textbf{-5.60} \pm 6.02$	24	.812	
Autonomic Reaction	$.10 \pm 3.04$	-1.60 ± 4.17	.97	.344	
Water Retention	-2.90 ± 2.42	$.00\pm3.92$	-1.99	.062	
Negative Emotion	-6.60 ± 5.68	-3.50 ± 9.22	91	.377	

Table 4: Comparison between GBEG and MTG(MDQ) (score)

Menstrual distress questionnaire (MDQ)

Gym ball exercise group (GBEG), Music therapy group (MTG)

*p<.05

DISCUSSION

For women, the periodic reproductive function is a natural part of life and as such, influences physical and mental capabilities²⁴. Intense menstrual symptoms significantly affect school, work, interpersonal relationships, family, and social lives in a negative manner²⁵. This study aimed to investigate the effect of gym ball exercise and music therapy on menstrual discomfort in women in their 20s.

Results of the study showed that the GBEG, which applied both the gym ball exercise and music therapy, experienced a significant decreases in all categories except the autonomic nervous system(p<.05). The correlation between stress and PMS has been reported which results from stress causing excitation of the sympathetic nervous system, resulting in the increased contraction of the uterine muscles and therefore pain²⁶.

Endorphins aid in the increased threshold of pain and is released during exercise⁹. Bender et al. stated that the

endorphins released during exercise have an analgesic effect and the improved blood flow to the pelvis also contributes to the alleviation of menstrual discomfort²⁷. In this study, the degree of pain was shown to have decreased significantly according to the MDQ. This is evidenced by the relief of stress through exercise which in turn reduced activity of the sympathetic nervous system. Furthermore, the symptoms of menstrual pain are eased due to the effects of an increase in endorphins.

On the other hand, limited abnormal movement of the lumbo-sacral vertebrae may increase fluids within the uterus causing contractions as well as increased menstrual pain²⁸. In a study conducted by Kim et al. (2016), it was reported that women with menstrual pain had a statistically greater degree of pelvic misalignment than women without menstrual pain²⁹. Walsh et al. (1999) stated that the menstrual pain of women disappeared once their spinal alignment returned to normal³⁰. A compiled look at previous studies shows that gym ball exercises are effective in correcting pelvic and lumbo-sacral alignment, and as such, aids in circulation of fluids within the pelvis and decreases uterine contractions. Gym ball exercises affect both the endocrine and musculoskeletal systems which have a positive influence on menstrual discomfort, especially with decreasing pain. As the music therapy did not have a significant overall effect on menstrual pain,, this discussion will focus solely on the effects of the gym ball exercise.

Physical exercise increases endorphins and decreases adrenal cortisol which improves pain, nervousness, depression, and other similar endocrine system scriptural syndromes³¹. Previous studies have also reported that exercise is effective in reducing nerves^{32, 33}. In this study, for the negative emotion category in the MDQ, the GBEG showed a decrease which supports the data presented in previous studies. Furthermore, the decrease in the concentration category also follows in line with previous studies that have noted that participation in exercise is the focal point of improving cognitive function. Muscle contractions that occur during exercise apply direct pressure to lymph nodes which effectively increases the pumping function and improves circulation of lymph³⁴. Also, exercise increases the transport capacity of the blood vessels in the skeletal muscles³⁵, and such increased circulation of blood as well as lymphaids in decreasing fluid retention.

Results of the study showed that in the MTG there was only a significant decrease in the change in behavior category of the MDQ. A systematic review conducted by Nilsson (2008) of 42 studies stated that there were many recommendations for use of music in clinical settings. According to the review, slow music at 60~80 beats per minute without vocals, a maximum of 60dB, patient selected from a preorganized set, with appropriate equipment, and at least 30 minutes of length was recommended³⁶. On the other hand, in this study, patients were allowed complete freedom of choice in selecting the music without any informed decision and as such is seen as being responsible for a lack of effect in reduction of menstrual discomfort. In a study conducted by Guétinet al. (2005), patients hospitalized due to chronic back pain were gradually introduced to music therapy in order to provide relaxation as a form of treatment. While there was no statistically significant decrease in back pain, there was still an apparent decrease, and furthermore, a noted use as a complementary treatment for behavioral issues such as nervousness-depression was reported³⁷. This study provided similar results with the MTG showing a significant decrease in the behavioral change category of the MDQ.Thaut (1990) stated that musical stimulation had a biological effect on human behavior through use of specialized brain function such as memory, intelligence, emotion, and other associated states³⁸. Likewise, in this study, the appreciation of music was observed to have stimulated certain areas of the brain triggering a change in behavior.

This study was conducted on female university students in their 20s. As such, the results of this study are limited by age constraints and cannot be generalized across women of varying childbearing ages. Future studies are recommended to include more subjects with a wider age range. Furthermore, follow up studies would do well to investigate the effect of gym ball exercises on the strength and activity of muscles, as well as the muscle thickness in order to confirm the lumbosacral stabilizing effects. This would consolidate the effectiveness of gym ball exercises as an intervention appropriate for menstrual discomfort.

CONCLUSION

This study investigated the effect of applying gym ball exercise and music therapy on the menstrual

discomfort of 20 female university students in their 20s. Study results showed that music therapy and gym ball exercise applied together within the GBEG statistically decreased all categories in the MDQ except one - the autonomic nervous system category. Music therapy applied alone in the MTG had a statistically decreased effect on only the change in behavior category. As such, in effectively improving menstrual discomfort, the GBEG which incorporated both gym ball exercises and music therapy was shown to be superior to the independent use of music therapy alone. Following the study, it would appear that the program used in the GBEG could be considered an easily applicable intervention for female university students who experience menstrual discomfort.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Namseoul University

Source of Funding: Namseoul University

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- Banikarim C, Chacko MR, Kelder SH. Prevalence and impact of dysmenorrhea on Hispanic female adolescents. Arch PediatrAdolesc Med. 2000, 154 (12), pp. 1226–9.
- Weissman AM, Hartz AJ, Hansen MD, Johnson SR. The natural history of primary dysmenorrhoea: a longitudinal study. BJOG. 2004, 111 (4), pp. 345–52.
- Campbell EM, Peterkin D, O'Grady K, Sanson-Fisher R. Premenstrual symptoms in general practice patients: Prevalence and treatment. J Reprod Med. 1997, 42(10), pp. 637–46.
- Ortiz MI. Primary dysmenorrhea among Mexican university students: prevalence, impact and treatment. Eur J ObstetGynecolReprod Biol. 2010, 151 (1), pp.73-7.
- 5. Latthe PM, Champaneria R, Khan KS.Dysmenorrhoea. BMJ ClinEvid. 2011, 0813.
- 6. Ashraf DM, Kourosh S, Ali D, Satar K. Epidemiology of premenstrual syndrome (PMS)
 - A systematic review and meta-analysis study.J ClinDiagn Res. 2014, 8(2), pp.106-9.
- 7. Brown J, Brown S. Exercise for dysmenorrhea. Obstet Gynecol. 2010, 116(1), pp. 186-7.

- Prior J C, Vigna Y. Conditioning exercise and premenstrual symptoms. J Reprod Med. 1987, 32(6), pp.423-8.
- Israel RG, Sutton M, O'Brien KF. Effects of aerobic training on primary dysmenorrhea symptomatology in college females. J Am Coll Health. 1985, 33(6), pp.241-4.
- Tsai SY. Effect of yoga exercise on premenstrual symptoms among female employees in Taiwan. Int J Environ Res Public Health. 2016, 13(7), E721.
- Azima S, Bakhshayesh HR, Kaviani M, Abbasnia K, Sayadi M. Comparison of the effect of massage therapy and isometric exercises on primary dysmenorrhea: A randomized controlled clinical trial. J PediatrAdolesc Gynecol. 2015, 28(6), pp. 486-91.
- Stanton R, Reabum PR, Humphries B. The effect of short-term Swiss ball training on core stability and running economy. J Strength Cond Res. 2004, 18(3), pp. 522–8.
- Mori A.Electromyographic activity of selected trunk muscles during stabilization exercises using a gym ball. ElectromyogrClinNeurophysiol. 2004, 44(1), pp. 57-64.
- Lee EY, Bang YS, Ko JK. Effect of therapeutic gymnastic ball exercise in patients with chronic low back pain. Phys Ther Kor. 2003, 10(3), pp. 109–26.
- Hamel WJ. The effects of music intervention on anxiety in the patient waiting for cardiac catheterization. Intensive Crit Care Nurs. 2001, 17 (5), pp. 279-85.
- Gutgsell KJ, Schluchter M, Margevicius S, DeGolia PA, McLaughlin B, Harris M, Mecklenburg J, Wiencek C. Music therapy reduces pain in palliative care patients: a randomized controlled trial. J Pain Symptom Manage. 2013, 45(5), pp. 822-31.
- 17. Li J, Zhou L, Wang Y. The effects of music intervention on burn patients during treatment procedures: a systematic review and metaanalysis of randomized controlled trials. BMC Complement Altern Med. 2017, 17 (1), pp. 158.

- Wang MC, Hsu MC, Chien LW, Kao CH, Liu CF.Effects of auricular acupressure on menstrual symptoms and nitric oxide for women with primary dysmenorrhea. J Altern Complement Med. 2009 Mar, 15(3), pp. 235-42.
- 19. Kim JE. Analysis of menarche experience and raising of the need of menarche education. J Korean AcadWomens Health Nurs. 1995, 1: 191-208.
- Oh SH, Yoo KT. Effect of gym-ball exercise program to pelvis and spine of the 20's woman.J Korean Soc Phys Med. 2014, 9(4),pp. 339-345. DOI: 10.13066/kspm.2014.9.4.339.
- 21. Kim MH, Han SW.The influence of a Core Stability Exercise Program using Swiss Ball on Muscle Activity and Pain in the Lower Back. Journal of the Korean Academy of Clinical Electrophysiology. 2011, 9(1), pp. 9-14. DOI: 10.5627/KACE.2011.9.1.009
- 22. Palazzi A, Nunes CC, Piccinini CA.Music therapy and musical stimulation in the context of prematurity: a narrative literature review from 2010 to 2015. J ClinNurs. 2017, 25. doi: 10.1111
- Kim DS, Park YG, Choi JH, Im SH, Jung SH, Cha YA, Jung CO, Yoon YH.Effects of Music Therapy on Mood in Stroke Patients. Yonsei Med J. 2011 Nov 1, 52(6),pp. 977–81.
- 24. Gonda X, Telex T, Juhas G, Lazar S. Patterns of mood changes throughout the reproductive cycle in healthy women without premenstrual dysphonic disorder. Prog Neuropsychopharmacol Biol Psychiatry. 2012, 32(8), pp. 1782–8.
- 25. Tschudin S, Bertea P C, Zemp E. Prevalence and predictors of premenstrual syndrome and premenstrual dysphoric disorder in a populationbased sample. Arch Womens Ment Health, 2010, 13 (6), pp. 485-94.
- Ganon L. The potential of exercise in the alleviation of menstrual disorders and menopausal symptom. Women Health. 1986, 14 (2), pp. 105-7.
- Bender T, Nagy G, Barna I, Tefner I, Kádas E, Géher P. The effect of physical therapy on betaendorphin levels. Eur J Appl Physiol. 2007, 100 (4), pp. 371-82.

- Proctor ML, Hing W, Johnson TC, Murphy PA. Spinal manipulation for primary and secondary dysmenorrhoea. Cochrane Database Syst Rev. 2006, 19 (3), CD002119.
- Kim MJ, Baek IH, Goo BO. The relationship between pelvic alignment and dysmenorrhea.J Phys Ther Sci. 2016, 28(3), pp. 757-60.
- Walsh MJ, Polus BI. A randomized, placebocontrolled clinical trial on the efficacy of chiropractic therapy on premenstrual syndrome.J Manipulative PhysiolTher. 1999, 22(9), pp. 582-5.
- Karimian N, Rezaeian M, Nassaji F, Velaei N, Gachkar L. The effects of physical activity on premenstrual syndrome. J Med SciZanjan. 2006, 13, pp. 8-15.
- Daley AJ. Exercise and primary dysmenorrhoea: a comprehensive and critical review of the literature. Sports Med. 2008, 38(8), pp. 659-70.
- Broman-Fulks JJ, Berman ME, Rabian BA, Webster MJ. Effects of aerobic exercise on anxiety sensitivity. Behav Res Ther. 2004, 42(2), pp. 125-36.

- 34. Ahmed RL, Thomas W, Yee D, Schmitz KH. Randomized controlled trial of weight training and lymphedema in breast cancer survivors. J ClinOncol. 2006, 24 (18), pp. 2765-72.
- 35. Laughlin MH, Korthuis RJ, Duncker DJ, Bache RJ. Control of blood flow to cardiac and skeletal muscle during exercise. American Physiological Society. 1996, pp. 705-69.DOI: 10.1002/cphy. cp120116.
- Nilsson U. The anxiety-and pain-reducing effects of music interventions: a systematic review. AORN J. 2008, 87(4), pp. 780-807.
- Guétin S, Coudeyre E, Picot MC, Ginies P, Graber-Duvernay B, Ratsimba D, Vanbiervliet W, Blayac J P, Hérisson C. Effect of music therapy among hospitalized patients with chronic low back pain: a controlled, randomized trial. Ann Readapt Med Phys. 2005 Jun, 48(5), pp. 217-24.
- 38. Thaut MH. Neuropsychological processes in music perception and their relevance in music therapy. In: Unkeler RF (Ed.), Music Therapy in the Treatment of Adults with Mental Disorders, Schirmer Books: New York, 1990, pp. 3-31.

Relationship of Sleep Quality with Smartphone Addiction and Stress among Collegians

Young-SookKwon¹, Kyung-Shin Paek²

¹Nursing Department, Joongbu University, 201 Daehac-ro Chubu-maen Geumsan-gun Chungcheongnam-do; ²Nursing Department, Semyung University, 65 Semyung-ro Jecheon-si Chungcheongbuk-do, Korea

ABSTRACT

This study is to investigate the correlation between smartphone addiction, perceived stress and sleep quality and factors associated with sleep quality incollegians.

Participants in this study were 327 collegians. We collected data from July 10 to 14, 2017 using the self-report questionnaire. The survey scales comprised Pittsburgh Sleep Quality Index (PSQI), smartphone addiction and perceived stress. Data were analyzed using the SPSS (version 22.0) program. ANOVA, t-test, Pearson correlation coefficients, analysis and logistic regression analysis were conducted.

Participants ranged in age from 19-29 years (mean 22.47; SD 2.85). There were 137 males (41.9%) and 190 females (58.1%). In general characteristics, sleep quality was significant differences in gender (t=-3.01, p< .01) and residence type (t=2.94, p< .01). A risk group of smartphone addiction was 18.3% of participants, the mean of perceived stress was 27.51(±5.78), and 48.3% of participants have a poor sleep quality. Sleep quality showed significant differences in smartphone addiction (t=-5.36, p< .001), and perceived stress (t=-6.28, p< .001). Sleep quality was positively related to smartphone addiction (r= .239, p< .001), and perceived stress (OR=1.115, p< .001), and smartphone addiction (OR=1.062, p= .002) were identified as significant factors associated with sleep quality.

Students displaying high perceived stress and smartphone addictionshould be attentively monitored for sleep quality and created an environment to improve a sleep quality of those who living in hall.

Keywords: Smartphone, Addiction, Perceived stress, Sleep quality, Collegian

INTRODUCTION

Sleeping is crucial to maintain the best health condition through getting energy and keep an optimal condition of human function and recovery from physical, psychological fatigue.^{1,2} If we fail to have enough time for adequate rest and sleeping, it induce diminishment of physical recovery and integrated capability, memory impairment, increasing of stress and is threatened not only physical health but also psychological health.^{3,4} Sleep quality is determined by the amount of sleep, taking time until sleeping, degree of fatigue after getting up and feeling do not get rest.⁵

The average amount of sleep for their 20s including college student in Korea was 6 hours 35 minutes.⁶. The average college student is sleep deprived and they go to sleep and wake up late. Sleep disorder including

insomnia and drowsiness during the daytime is reported 56.4% of a college student.⁷

Sleep quality of college student is influenced by anxiety, depression stress satisfaction with life, angry, fatigue and subjective feeling of health.^{5,8} College student experiences physical, emotional change andalso in various kinds of stress such as academic stress and job stress.⁷ The more stress, the less sleep quality, which in turn causes more problems related to the sleep.^{9,10,11,12}In research regarding sleep quality, stress is one of risk factors of important a lifestyle that arouse a sleep disorder¹⁰ and is reported as predicting factor explaining depth of sleep and sleep quality.^{7,12,13}

Recently, in factors related to sleep quality, smartphone addiction is said to be that worsened sleep quality.^{14,15,16} The more smartphone addiction, the less sleep time, which causes insufficient sleep.¹⁷ Also, smartphone over-user tends to experience more stress and sleep disorder than less user. Overuse of ICT was bound up with the negative symptom of mental health including sleep quality.14Smartphone use rate of the twenties including college student is 99.7 %, it shows more use rate than other age groups.¹⁸Accordingto the data of theNational Information Society Agency¹⁹, from 14.2% in 2015 to 17.8% in 2016, the rate of arisk group for smartphone addiction increased. A high- risk group for smartphone addiction was 3.5% of teenage, 3.3% of the twenties and college students had the highest rate. Smartphone addiction of college students wasclosely related to stress.7,20 They have high stress in their living environment and psychological aspects because they should be designing lives and careers.^{21,22} It was reported that they are immersed in asmartphone to evade their stressful situation and it leads to smartphone addiction.²³

Up to date, trends of research on sleep quality were limited to elderly, adult, adolescent and people with chronic illness.²⁴The researches for college students with regards to smartphone addiction and stress in sleep quality studies are only a small part of study.⁷

The sleeping habits of a college student are important because of adopting a habit affecting social life and health after this.^{5,25}So, this study is to determine the relation between the smartphone addiction, perceived stress, and the quality of sleep and to confirm factors connected with the quality of sleep, and to provide basic data for sleeping health of college students.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

Design and participants: A cross-sectional descriptive survey was conducted to verifyfactors linked to the quality of sleep in Korean college students. The sample used for the study consisted 327 university students from one university in Jecheon. Questionnaires were distributed to 350 students, of which 327 questionnaires were returned (response rate of 93.4%). Data were collected from July 10 to 14, 2017.

Research instruments

Smartphone addiction: National Information Society Agency (NISA)²⁶ developed the Smartphone Addiction Test. Smartphone addiction was measured by using it. It is composed of 15 questions with a 4-point Likert scale, and total scores range from 15 to 60. A higher total score means a more addictive use of a smartphone. NISA showed the total score is categorized as 3 groups: a general group (total score \leq 39), a potential risk group (total score 40 - 43) and a high-risk group (total score \geq 44). The Cronbach's alpha reliability coefficient was .88.

Perceived stress: A perceived stress scale (PSS-14) developed by Cohen, et al²⁷was used to measure the perceived stress. It consists of 14 items describing feelings and thoughts of stress during past month. It is comprised of a 5-point Likert scale and the possible scores range from 0 to 56. A higher total scoremeans higher perceived stress. The Cronbach's alpha reliability coefficient was .74

Sleep quality: Pittsburgh Sleep Quality Index (PSQI) consisting of 19 self-rated items was used to measure the quality of sleep. ²⁸They are sorted by 7 elements, which consists of subjective the quality of sleep, sleep latency, sleep duration, habitual sleep efficacy, sleep disturbance, hypnotic medication and functional disorder of daytime. Thiselement score ranges from 0 to 3 and the total possible scores range from 0 to 21,with higher scores meaning poorer sleep quality. Buysee, et al.²⁸proposed total score 5 or more is categorized as a poor sleep quality group, while those who total score below 5 into a good sleep quality group. The Cronbach's alpha reliability coefficient was .85.

Data analysis: Data were analyzed by the SPSS version 22.0. Descriptive analysiswas conducted to find out thelevel of sleep quality, smartphone addiction, and perceived stress. Differences in the sleep quality by the general characteristics were analyzed by ANOVA and t-test. The relationship between the smartphone addiction and perceived stress, sleep quality was calculated by Pearson correlation coefficients. Logistic regression analysis was performed to investigate factors related to sleep quality.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

Differences in the sleep quality by the general characteristics of the participants: As mentioned in table 1, participants (N=327) ranged in age from 19-29 years (mean 22.47; SD 2.85). There were 137 males (41.9%) and 190 females(58.1%). Gender (t=3.01, p < .01) and residence type (t=2.94, p < .01) were

significant differences in sleep quality. In this study, the female students had significantly more bad sleep quality than the male students. This finding is consistent with the results of previous studies, ^{1,3,13} published that sleep quality of girls is much lowerthan boys. Kang, et al.¹ reported that women are 1.3 to 1.8 times more likely to sleep disturbance as opposed to men. This means women are much affected by the external environment and more sensitive than men. The present study demonstrated

students attend school from their home had a better sleep quality than those who live in dormitories. It is consistent with the result of Jung and Park⁷ which reported that self-boarding college students have a higher sleep disturbance than those who live with family. This indicates that they have low sleep disturbance because students living with family are familiar with the environment and feel a greater sense of stability than those self-boarding students including dormitories.

Variables	Categories	n (%)	M(± SD)	t or F	
Candan	Male	137(41.9)	4.92(± 2.73)	2 01**	
Gender	Female	190(58.1)	5.91(± 3.02)	-3.01	
	≤ 20	54(16.5)	6.14(± 2.44)		
Age	21-25	225(68.8)	5.31(± 2.93)	1.84	
(years)	≥26	48(14.7)	5.64(± 3.41)		
	1st	48(14.7)	5.50(± 2.60)		
Crada	2nd	67(20.5)	5.52(± 2.77)	2.00	
Glade	3rd	122(37.3)	$5.05(\pm 2.80)$	2.09	
	4th	90(27.5)	6.07(± 3.33)		
	Humanities & social sciences	154(47.1)	5.74(3.11)		
Maion	Natural sciences	87(26.6)	5.34(2.84)	0.79	
Major	Health & medical sciences	74(22.6)	5.29(2.77)		
	Physical education & art	12(3.7)	4.75(2.34)		
Desidence trme	Dormitory etc.	284(86.9)	5.68(± 2.83)	2 0.4**	
Residence type	One's house	43(13.1)	4.27(± 3.34)	2.94	
A 1 '	Good	183(56.0)	5.33(± 2.66)		
Academic achievement	Moderate	111(33.9)	5.88(± 3.47)	1.51	
	Poor	33(10.1)	5.12(± 2.40)		
	Good	78(23.9)	5.30(± 2.70)		
Economic status	Moderate	179(54.7)	5.32(± 2.89)	2.15	
	poor	70(21.4)	6.14(± 3.25)		

Table 1: Differences in the Sleep quality by the general characteristics of the participants (N = 327)

** P<.01

Smartphone addiction, perceived stress, and sleep quality: As shown in table 2, a general group, a potential risk group, and a high-risk group of the smartphone addiction were 81.7%, 10.7%, and 7.6% respectively. The mean of smartphone addiction was $33.64(\pm 6.98)$. The proportion of a high-risk group in smartphone addiction

proportion of a high- risk group in smartphone addiction ranged from 5.6% to 13% in research on the Korean collegian.^{16, 17}These differences in the study are thought to be the result of participants' characteristics. The subjects of previous studies ^{16, 17} were composed of mostly female students who major in health science or did not include every grade. The proportion of a high- risk group in smartphone addiction of college students was higher compared to 3.5% of adolescent, 2.5% of adult.²⁹ The most people using a smartphone are 20 to 30 years old, especially, college students. Therefore, it is required to monitor and its effect on smartphone addiction of college students. The average perceived stress was $27.51(\pm 5.78)$. The mean scores of perceived stressin researches^{30, 31, 32} on used PSS-14 instrument ranged from 17.1 to 26.5, and subjects of these studies were patients with chronic disease, adults, and older adults. Compared with these studies, mean score of

perceived stress in the present study is much higher. Lund, et al.¹² demonstrated that college students have commonly experienced stressful events and they may have not yet developed sufficient coping strategies for handling stressful events. In sleep quality level of participants, a good sleeper and poor sleeper were 51.7%, 48.3% respectively. The average sleep quality was 5.49 (\pm 2.94).Research on the college students used PSQI found that proportion of a poor sleeper ranged from 55.8% to 60.0% ^{12,33} and mean of sleep

quality ranged from 6.23 to 6.88.^{33, 34} These were at a much lower sleep quality compared to findings of the current study. Sleep quality of college students was a higher rate compared to the result of previous studies which reported that 38.0 % to 44.7% of adult ^{1, 35} 24.6% of middle school student³⁶ appeared to have a poor sleeper. It is consistent with the result of Chung, at al., ¹³ which reported that many college students do not obtain adequate sleep.

Variables	Score	Group	n (%)	M (± SD)	Mini.	Maxi.
Smartphone addiction	≤ 3 9	General group	267(81.7)		15.0	53.0
	40 - 43	Potential risk group	35(10.7)	33.64 (± 6.98)		
	≥44	High- risk group	25(7.6)			
Perceived stress				27.51 (± 5.78)	11.0	51.0
	<5	Good sleeper	169(51.7)	5 40 (+ 2 04)	0.0	19.0
Sleep quality	≥5	Poor sleeper	158(48.3)	3.49 (± 2.94)		

Table 2: Smartphone addiction,	perceived stress a	and sleep	quality	(N = 327)
--------------------------------	--------------------	-----------	---------	-----------

Smartphone addiction and perceived stress based on the sleep quality: Such as shown in table 3, the quality of sleep appeared significant differences in smartphone addiction (t=-5.36, p < .001), and perceived stress (t=-6.28, p < .001). This means that who had lower sleep quality, would be more likely to be higher smartphone addiction and perceived stress. Choi ¹⁶ reported the higher levels of smartphone addiction, the lower sleep quality and highrisk group of smartphone addiction had a lower sleep quality than a general and potential group of smartphone addiction. Also, the findings from earlier studies ^{12,37} showed that the sleepers of poor quality reported greater levels of perceived stress than those who are good quality sleepers. However, it runs contrary to the result from Park, et al.¹⁷ who found that the perceived stress level didn't have a significant difference in sleep time and sleep insufficient sleep.

Variables	Good sleeper (n = 169)	Poor sleeper (n = 158)	4	
variables	M (± SD)	M (± SD)	L L	
Smartphone addiction	31.71 (± 6.16)	35.71 (± 7.22)	-5.36***	
Perceived stress	25.67 (± 5.58)	29.47 (± 5.34)	-6.28***	

Table 3: Smartphone addiction and perceived stress based on the sleep quality (N = 327)

*** P<.001

Correlation between smartphone addiction, perceived stress and sleep quality: As appeared in table 4, the quality of sleep was a significant correlation with smartphone addiction, and perceived stress. Smartphone addiction (r=.239, p<.001) and perceived stress (r=2.85, p<.001) correlated positively with sleep quality. Smartphone addiction had a significant correlation with perceived stress (r=.338, p<.001). These consequences correspond to other studies ^{7, 20} that stressful people tend to use the smartphone more and are inclined to develop a smartphone addiction and Smartphone use severity¹⁵ waspositively associated with subjective the quality of sleep, the sleep disturbance, and functional disorder of daytime element of PSQI. In various studies,^{15, 16, 17, 34} smartphone addiction of college student showed a decreased sleep quality. Also, previous studies ^{3, 7, 36} showed increased levels of perceived stress in the poor sleepers. Thus, identifying students with having a high level of perceived stress and smartphone addiction and providing them with appropriate supportive services may help them to prevent a poor sleep quality.

Smartphone addiction	Perceived stress
.338***	
.239***	.285***
	Smartphone addiction .338*** .239***

Table 4: Correlation between smartphone addiction, perceived stress and sleep quality (N = 327)

*** P<.001

Logistic regression analysis of factors associated with sleep quality: As shown in table 5, logistic regression analysis was performed to identify factors related to the quality of sleep among college students. The dependent variable in logistic regression model was a good sleeper (0) and poor sleeper (1). The independent variables included gender, residence type, smartphone addiction and perceived stress. The goodnessof fit was determined to be sufficient for the Hosmer-Lemeshow analysis $(-2LL=390.585, x^2=9.199, df=8, p=.326)$. There was 70.0% probability to correctly classify sleep quality and 23.2% of the variance of sleep quality (Nagelkerke's R^2 = .232) was explained by this model, Results of the analysis indicated that the most powerful predictor related to sleep quality was residence type (odds ratio: 3.092, p=.004). Other predictors associated with poor sleep included perceived stress (odds ratio: 1.115, p < .001) and smartphone addiction (odds ratio: 1.062, p=.002). These results have demonstrated those who do not live in one's own house, having a higher perceived stress and smartphone addiction was more likely to have a poorer quality of sleep. In our study, residence type seemed to be the most important factors in predicting sleep quality. When most college students entered the university, they leave their parents' home and live in university dormitories or cook their own meals. To decrease a poor sleep quality of them, it is needed to create an environment in which sleep quality can improve. This finding is in line with prior studies^{7, 12, 13, 37}that perceived stress were important factors for 13.5% - 34% of the variance in PSQI scores and college lifestyles could perpetuate stress-related sleeping difficulties ¹² and emotional and academic stress negatively impacted sleep.12 It is consistent with the result of Thomée, et al.14 reported that prolonged use of media can negatively affect sleep and its use may be associated witha psycho-physiological stimulant. However, it runs contrary to report that smartphone overuse was not a significant factor of the quality of sleep^{15, 16} and smartphone addiction did not have an impact on sleep quality 16, 34 and smartphone addiction has an indirect effect on sleep quality³⁴. Repeated studies are necessary to evaluate the influence of smartphone addiction on sleep quality. This result implies that smartphone addiction and perceived stress were important factors to predict of sleep quality. Thus, it is necessary to detect students with a high perceived stress early and prepare practical programs to reduce effectively stress. In addition to, it needs to develop a program such as applications to perceive the habit of using a smartphone of one's own and check the amount of smartphone use. They will be helpful to prevent a poor quality of sleep for college students.

Variables	р	SЕ	Wald	JL	-	Evm(D)	95%	6CI
variables	Б	5.E.	vvalu	ai	р	Ехр(в)	Low	High
Gender	403	.253	2.545	1	.111	.668	.407	1.097
Residence type	1.129	.390	8.361	1	.004	3.092	1.439	6.646
Smartphone addiction	.060	.019	9.505	1	.002	1.062	1.022	1.103
Perceived stress	.109	.025	19.182	1	.000	1.115	1.062	1.171

Table5: Logistic regression analysis of factors associated with sleep quality (N = 327)

Gender was coded as male (1) vs female (0). Residence type was coded dormitory etc. (1) vs one's house (0). Sleep quality was coded good sleeper(0) vs poor sleeper(1).

CONCLUSION

This study is to arrange strategies to protect a poor sleep quality of collegian by finding out smartphone addiction, perceived stress and sleep quality and identifying factors connected with the sleep quality. The quality of sleep may be related to smartphone addiction and perceived stress. Residence type, perceived stress, and smartphone addiction were identified as significant factors associated with sleep quality. College students displaying high perceived stress and smartphone addiction should be attentively monitored for sleep quality. For those who are not living in their own home, it is needed to create an environment in which sleep quality can improve. College students who are continuous getting poor quality sleep are at risk for more serious problems. Health care professionals should take the lead in screening for sleep difficulties and in making a point of the importance of sleep quality in college students' good health.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Joongbu University

Source of Funding: Semyung University

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- Kang J M, Lee J A, Jang J W, Kim Y S, Sunwoo S, Factors associated with poor sleep quality in primary care, Korean Journal of Family Medicine, 2013, 34(2), pp. 107-14.
- Nilsson P M Nilsson J A, Hedblad B, Berglund G, Sleep disturbance in association with elevated pulse rate for prediction mortality-consequences of mental strain?, Journal of Internal Medicine, 2001, 250(6), pp. 521-29.
- Grandner M A, Jackson N J, Izci-Balserak B, Gallagher R A, Murray-Bachmann R, Williams N J, Patel N P, Jean-Louis G, Social and behavioral determinants of perceived insufficient sleep, Frontiers in Neurology, 2015, 6, pp. 1-14.
- 4. Strine T W, Chapman D P, Association of frequent sleep insufficiency with health-related quality of life and health behaviors, Sleep Medicine, 2005,6(1), pp. 23-7.
- 5. Pilcher J J, Ginter D R, Sadowsky B, Sleep quality versus sleep quantity: Relationships between sleep and measures of health, well-being and sleepiness in college students, Journal of Psychosomatic Research, 1997, 42(6), pp. 583-96.
- Gallup Korea Daily Opinion, A survey on sleep and dream, 2017, Korea Gallup. http://www.gallup. co.kr/gallupdb/reportDownload.asp?seqNo=846
- 7. Jung S H, Park J, Effect of life stress on the sleeping disorder of university student, The Journal of the Korea Institute of Electronic Communication Science, 2013, 8(2), pp. 345-53.

- Owens J F, Matthews K A, Sleep disturbance in healthy middle-aged women, Maturitas, 1998, 30, pp. 41-50.
- Lee Y H, Lee K J, The effects of stress, rumination, dysfunctional beliefs and boundary on university students sleep quality, Korean Journal of Health Psychology, 2013, 18(1), pp. 121-42.
- Choi H J, Kim B J, Kim I J, Prevalence and risk factors of sleep disturbance in communitydwelling adults in Korea, Korean Journal of Adult Nursing, 2013, 25(2), pp. 183-93.
- 11. Martica H, Daniel B J, Peter N D, Eric N A, Patricia H M S, Charles R F, David K J, Symptoms of stress and depression as correlates of sleep in primary insomnia, Psychosomatic Medicine, 2000, 62(2), pp. 227-30.
- Lund H G, Reider B D, Whiting A B, Prichard J R, Sleep patterns and predictors of disturbed sleep in a large population of college students, Journal of Adolescent Health, 2009, 46(2), pp. 124-32.
- 13. Chung K F, Cheung M M, Sleep-wake patterns and sleep disturbance among Hong Kong Chinese adolescents, Sleep, 2008, 31, pp. 185-94.
- 14. Thomée S, Eklöf M, Gustafsson E, Nilsson R, Hagberg M, Prevalence of perceived stress, symptoms of depression and sleep disturbance in relation to information and communication technology(ICT) use among young adults-an explorative prospective study, Computers in Human Behavior, 2007, 23, pp. 1300-21.
- 15. Demírcí, K, Akgönül M, Akpinar A, Relationship of smartphone use severity with sleep quality, depression, and anxiety in university students, Journal of Behavioral Addictions, 2015, 4(2), pp. 85-92.
- 16. Choi D W, Physical activity level, sleep quality, attention control, and self-regulated learning along to smartphone addiction among college students, Journal of the Korea Academia-Industrial Cooperation Society, 2015, 16(1), pp. 429-37.
- Park M J, Ryu S Y, Park J, Han M A, The effects of smartphone addiction on sleeping time and sleep deprivation among some college students, Journal of Health Informatics & Statistics, 2015, 40(1), pp. 50-61.

- 18. Korea Internet & Security Agency, 2016 survey on the internet usage-summary report, Ministry of Science ICT & Future Planning, 2017. https://isis.kisa.or.kr/board/? pageId = 060100&bbsId = 7&itemId = 818 & searchKey =&searchTxt=&pageIndex=1
- National Information Society Agency, The survey on internet overdependence in 2016, Ministry of Science ICT & Future Planning, 2017.
- 20. https://www.nia.or.kr/site/nia_kor/ex/bbs/View. do?cbIdx = 65914 & bcIdx = 18390 & parentSeq = 18390
- Sung M J, Chang K J, Correlation among life stress, sleep, anthropometric measurement and nutrient intakes of college students, Journal of the Korean Society of Food Science & Nutrition, 2013,8(2), pp. 345-53.
- 22. Compas B E, Wagner B M, Slavin L A, Vannatta K, A, prospective study of life events, social support, and psychological symptomatology during the transition from high school to college, American Journal of Community Psychology, 1986, 14(3), pp. 241-57.
- Jeon H S, Jang S O, A study on the influence of depression and stress on smartphone addiction among university students: focused on moderating effect of gender, Korean Journal of Youth Studies, 2014, 21(8), pp. 103-29.
- 24. Oh E H, Smartphone addiction and stress, The 48thKorean Academy of Health Policy&Management, Spring time Symposium, Poster Presentation, 2012.
- Baek Y H, Yoo J H, Lee S W, Jin H J, Domestic trends of research and patent for sleep disorder, Journal of the Korea Contents Association, 2013, 13(6), pp. 309-17.
- 26. Kim J K, Song H S, Yeon M Y, The preliminary study of sleep patterns, circadian typology and depression level in Korean College, The Korean Journal of Health Psychology, 2009, 14(3), pp. 617-32.
- 27. National Information Society Agency, Development of Korean smartphone addiction proneness scale for youth and adult, 2011

- Cohen S, Kamarck T, Mermelstein R, Global measure of perceived stress, Journal of Health and Social Behavior, 1983, 24, pp. 385-96.
- 29. Buysse D J, Reynolds C F, Monk T H, Berman S R, Kupfer D J, The Pittsburgh Sleep Quality Index: A new instrument for psychiatric practice and research, Psychiatry Research, 1989,28, pp. 193-213.
- National Information Society Agency, The survey on internet overdependence, Ministry of Science ICT & Future Planning, 2016.
- 31. Lee E H, Chung B Y, Suh C H, Jung J Y, Korean versions of the perceived stress scale(PSS-14, 10 and 4): psychometric evaluation in patients with chronic disease, Scandinavian Journal of Caring Science, 2015, 29, pp. 183-92.
- 32. Andreou E, Alexopoulos E C, Lionis C, Varvogli L, Gnardellis C, Chrousos G P, Darviri C, Perceived stress scale: reliability and validity study in Greece, International Journal of Environmental Research & Public Health, 2011, 8, pp. 3287-298.
- 33. Ezzati A, Jiang J, Katz M J, Sliwinski M J, Zimmerman M E, Lipton R B, Validation of the perceived stress scale in a community sample of older adults, International Journal of Geriatric Psychiatry, 2014, 29(6), pp. 645-52.
- 34. Lemma S, Gelaye B, Berhane Y, Worku A, Williams MA, Sleep quality and it's psychological correlates among university students in Ethiopia: a cross-section study, BMC Psychiatry, 2012, 28(12), p. 237.
- 35. Kim K H, Effects of smartphone addiction on sleep quality through depression in university students, Korean Journal of Youth Studies,2016, 23(5), pp. 379-404.
- Yi H Y, Sleep quality and its associated factors in adults, Journal of Korean Public Health Nursing, 2013, 27(1), pp. 76-88.
- Yun H J, Effect of stress and sleep quality on mental health of adolescents, Journal of the Korean Society of School Health, 2016, 29(2), pp. 98-106.
- 38. Galambos N L, Howard A L, Maggs J L, Rise and fall of sleep quantity and quality with student experiences across the first year of university, Journal of Research on Adolescence, 2011, 21(2), pp. 342-34.

Usefulness of Screening MRA for the Diagnosis of Cerebral Aneurysm

Seunggi Kim¹, Joonkoo Choi², Ghajung Kim², Joongseok Go³, Kwanghyun Chang⁴, Sinyoung Yu⁵

¹Department of Radiology, Seonam University Myongji Hospital 55, Hwasu-ro 14beon-gil, Deogyang-gu, Goyang-si, Gyeonggi-do; ²Department of Radiological Science, Graduate School of Health Science, Far East University, 76-32, Daehak-gil, Gamgok-myeon, Eumsung-gun, Chungcheongbuk-do; ³Department of Radiology, Seoul National University Bundang Hospital, 82, Gumi-ro 173beon-gil, Bundang-gu, Seongnam-si, Gyeonggi-do; ⁴Department of Diagnostic Image, Samsung Seoul Hospital, 81, Irwon-ro, Gangnam-gu, Seoul; ⁵Department of Radiology, Seoul Sung-sim Hospital, 82, 259 Wansan-ro, Dondaemun-gu, Seoul, Korea

ABSTRACT

Brain MRA for the purpose of primarily diagnosing cerebral aneurysm has the advantage that it can observe blood vessels of the brain without using contrast media. Based on 2,680 people performing the brain MRA examination at health checkup. For MRA examination, SIGNA HDxt 3.0T of GE company is used, and FOV = 220 mm, TE = 2.60 ms, SL = 1.2 / no gab, TR = 24 ms, slice number is 208 pieces for all MRA images, using the TOF.We obtained images including willis-circled in the axial direction, the axial source image is reconstructed with MIP, and the axial plan is rotated by 5 $^{\circ}$ in the vertical axis and the transverse axis then it got an MIP image. Statistic was used SPSS Statistics 20. A cerebral aneurysm of 107 out of 2,680 people examined for MRA in cerebrovascular examination was diagnosed and this result is similar to that when the nation incidence rate of Un-ruptured aneurysm is about 4% per population it shows numerical values. The most common aneurysms were paraclinoid, followed by p-com ICA.Among the diagnosed patients, 39 patients were judged to need immediate treatment, 14 of whom were treated at the hospital and the remaining patients were referred to other hospitals. There were 68 cases with suspected cerebral aneurysm. The source image was not confirmed, or the brain CTA result was normal or the mean of the treatment was not significant. The remaining patients are mostly tiny aneurysms and are usually recommended to follow-up brain CTA or MRA a year later. During examinations for cerebral aneurysm diagnosis, nun-contrast brain MRAare thought to be the best screening method for patients withoutsymptoms.

Keywords: cerebral aneurysm, brain CTA, brain MRA, TOF, MIP

INTRODUCTION

A cerebral aneurysm is a dangerous disease often called "a time bomb in the brain", it is a dreadful disease that can suffer serious neurological damage if it ruptures, and in the worst case it will die¹⁻². Therefore, proper treatment by early diagnosis can be the best treatment that can reduce mortality.

The MRA does not require NPO(nothing per oral) without using contrast media, can be repeatedly examined, there is no danger of radiation exposure, has high signal-to-noise ratio (SNR), high spatial resolution and resolving power, short TE values can be inspected in a short time. So it has superior advantages over other invasive tests to diagnose cerebral aneurysms³⁻⁴. I would like to investigate

the usefulness of cerebral aneurysm diagnosis through medical examination for medical examination.

An examineewho have symptoms of little symptoms, not symptoms of headaches (not so much as to come to the hospital).

MATERIALS AND METHOD

We targeted a total of 2,680 examinees who got brain MRA examination at health checkup from February 1, 2012 to December 31, 2015 at M Hospital in Gyeonggi Province.

MRA is an angiography based on magnetic resonance imaging. It is widely used in the diagnosis of a vascular disease, aneurysm, arterio-venousmalformation(AVM), etc.⁵⁻¹⁰

The MRAs are divided into two distinct ways of using contrast media and not in use. The method we use is Time of flight MRA(TOF MRA)which do not use contrast media.

TOF MRA have a shorter examination time due to the increased uptake of blood vessels due to the inflow effects of blood flow⁵⁻¹⁰.

MRA Technique: For MRA examination, SIGNA HDxt 3.0T of GE company is used, and FOV = 220 mm, TE = 2.60 ms, SL = 1.2/no gab, TR = 24 ms, Slice number is 208 pieces for all MRA images, NEX = 1 used. Using the TOF (Time of flight), we obtained images including williscircled in the axial direction, the axial source image is reconstructed with MIP (Maximum intensity projection), and the axial plan is rotated by 5 ° in the vertical axis and the transverse axis then I got an MIP image.

The SIGNA HDxt 3.0T of GE company machineare as follows in Figure 1.





Figure 1: 3.0T MRI system (GESignaSystems)

The TOF MRA images are as follows in Figure 2.



Figure 2: TOF MRA images

The resulting images were expressed segmentation by divisions of RT ICA, LT ICA, and VA in Figure 3.





Figure 3: Segmentation by divisions of RT ICA, LT ICA, and VA

MRA Image reading: Image reading was read by professor in charge of neurovascular part of radiology and classified as abnormal including suspected findings of readout cerebral aneurysm.

Image reading is only achieved with 3T MRA, primary reading was divided suspected findings and final diagnosis.

The patient in confirm of diagnosis recommended that the CTA or TFCA be subjected to additional inspections.

Data analysis and statistical processing: Statistical analysis methods which are more certain sex incidence in the aneurysm by dividing the genders using a descriptive statistical analysis using IBM SPSS ver. 20 divided into men and women is also the ages 20, 30, 40, 50, 60 divided into units, 70, at least 80 to investigate a specific age for ages that generate a lot.

In addition, the majority of places were divided into areas where the majority of places occurred, the frequency per site was calculated.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

A cerebral aneurysm of 107 out of 2,680 people an examiner for MRA in cerebrovascular examination was diagnosed and this result is similar to that when the nation incidence rate of Un-ruptured aneurysm is about 4% per population it shows numerical values.

Total Examinees Analysis: The results of sex distribution of examinees are as shown in Table 1.

Table 1: Percentage of male and female total examinees n = 2680

Sex	N %					
Male	1526	57				
Female	1154	43				

The results of age distribution of examinees are as shown in Table 2.

Ta	able	2:	Results	of age	distribu	tion of	examinees	n =	2680
			I LOUID	OI HEC		cion or	Cheerin Constantie Cos	**	-000

	Male	Female	Total
20~29	18	3	21
30~39	187	81	268
40~49	323	342	665
50~59	488	362	850
60~69	316	203	519
70~79	187	159	346
80~ more than	7	4	11

It was mainly intended for inspecting the examinees, so he had a lot of males. According to age groups that the age of 50 to 59 was the highest.

In addition, male and female men numbered 1526(27%) men and 1154(43%) women.

MRA Reading Result: TOF MRA primary reading results are normal 2439 people, suspicion 143 people, definite diagnosis 98 people as shown in Table 3.

Table 3: Results of primary MRA n = 2680

	N	Male	Female	Total
Normal	2439	1367	72	2439
Suspicion	143	74	69	143
Definite Diagnosis	98	50	48	98

Additional examination were recommended if further examination of 143 patients was required additional inspections recommend CTA or TFCA inspections.

As a result 9 people were additionally definite diagnosedas shown in Table 4.

Table 4: Additional examination results n = 143

	Normal	Aneurysm	Total
CTA	82	6	88
TFCA	7	5	12
None	-	-	43

So, there were 107 persons who were definite diagnosed. A cerebral aneurysm of 107 out of 2,680 people examined for MRA in cerebrovascular examination was diagnosed and this result is similar to that when the nation incidence rate of un-ruptured aneurysm is about 4% per population it shows numerical values shown in Table 5.

Table 5: Final diagnosis of cerebral aneurysm n = 107

Age	Ν	Male	Female	Total
20~29	2	1	1	2
30~39	8	4	4	8
40~49	15	6	9	15
50~59	42	26	16	42
60~69	28	13	15	28
70~79	11	7	4	11
80~more than	1	1	0	1
Sum	107	58 (54.2%)	49 (45.8%)	107

As a result, The location of the cerebral aneurysm was the largest paraclinoid. After that, p-com ICA, supraclinoid, MCA, a-com ICAas shown in Table 6.

Table 6: Diagnosed cerebral aneurysm locationdistribution n = 107

	Ν	Male	Female
A-com ICA	9	5	4
MCA	13	9	4
Paraclinoid	34	19	15
Supraclinoid	11	5	6
Cavenous ICA	8	4	4
Othalmic	8	4	4
P-com ICA	20	9	11

Conted...

Basilar top	2	1	1
SCA	2	2	0
Total	107	58	49

The number of patients diagnosed with active treatment was 39, and 14 were treated in the M hospital.

The others 25 people went to the other hospital with a residential area, an acquaintance, etc as shown in Table 7.

Table 7: Forms of treatment n = 107

Immediate treatment	39
One-year follow-up observation	68

In addition, 68 people were diagnosed with cerebral arterial aneurysm, but most of the tiny aneurysms, it was recommended that one would normally examinationCTA and MRA in a typical age of 1 year.

Also there were 65 cases of suspicious brain aneurysm, but it was confirmed that it was unlikely to be detected as a source image or as a result of the CTA or TFCA, which resulted in no further tracing.

CONCLUSION

1/3 of patients with subarachnoid hemorrhage die on the spot, and one third is a terrible disease with a 50% chance of dying within one month, severe neurological deficits can occur in more than 1/3 of survivors, so early diagnosis and prevention is the only treatment that can be the best treatment.

Brain MRA can observe cerebral blood vessels without using contrast media and it has the advantage of not taking much time compared to other MRI scans. In addition, the accuracy of 3T MRA has been reported to be over 90% in many studies¹¹⁻¹³. There is also no need to worry about exposure to radiation.MRA for cerebral aneurysm diagnosis is the best test for early detection of cerebral aneurysm if the price is reasonable and the elastic reservation program of MRI room is used appropriately.

According to the 2010 health insurance review assessment service, the frequency of occurrence of nonruptured cerebral aneurysm is occurring in about 4 % of the total population and the probability of occurrence of subarachnoid hemorrhage (SAH) is reported to 10 persons per 100,000 people. However, recently, most of the cerebral aneurysm size of the subarachnoid hemorrhage (SAH) sufferers is occurring in excess of 10 mm.

Brain MRA examination for diagnosing cerebral aneurysm diagnosis may reduce the risk of radiation exposure without radiation exposure and consent. Also, there is no need for NPO, especially reluctance to I.V or problems.

It is judged that if the cost of an MRI and the elastic operation of the MRI room is achieved, it is the best examination for early diagnosis of cerebral aneurysms.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Seonam University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- Toshihide O, toshio o, Kyo N:1 Cerebral Aneurysms: Evaluation with Three-dimensional CT Angiography. AJNR Am J Neuroraadiol 1996: 17 447-454.
- 2. Part2 :Preliminary clinical experience. J Neurosurg 75 : 1991;8-14
- 3. Graves EJ. Detailed diagnoses and procedures. National hospital discharge survey, 1990. Vital Health Stat 113:1-225, 1992
- 4. Raaymakers TW. Aneurysms in relatives of patients with subarachnoid hemorrhage: frequency and risk factors: MARS study group. Magnetic resonance angiography in relatives of patients with subarachnoid hemorrhage. Neurology 53:982-8, 1999
- 5. Yamada N, Hayashi K, Murao K, Higashi M, Iihara K. Time-of-flight MR angiography targeted to coiled intracranial aneurysms is more sensitive to residual flow than is digital subtraction angiography. Am J Neuroradiol 25:1154-7, 2004

- Spero M, Kalousek Z, Rumboldt Z, Hat J, Bedek D,Kalousek V: Cerebrovascular disease evaluation with magneticresonance imaging and magnetic resonance angiography Acta Clin Croat 42:299-310 (2003)
- Campeau NG, Huston III J, Bernstein MA, Lin C, GibbsG: Magenetic resonance angiography at 3.0 tesla: initial clinicalexperience. Top Magn Reson Imaging 12(3):183-204 (2001)
- Marshall I, Papathanasopoulou P, Wartolowska K:Carotid flow rates and flow division at the bifurcation in healthyvolunteers. Physiol Meas 25(3):691-697 (2004)
- 9. Pernicone JR, Siebert JE, Potchen EJ, Pera A,Dumoulin CL, Souza SP: Three-dimensional phase-contrastMR angiography in the head and neck: preliminary report. AmJ Roentgenol 155(1):167-176 (1990)
- Van Grimberge F, Dymarkowski S, Budts W, Bogaert J:Role of magnetic resonance in the diagnosis of subclavian stealsyndrome. J Magn Reson Imaging 12(2):339-342 (2000)
- Huston III J, Ehman RL: Comparison of timeof-flight andphase-contrast MR neuroaniograpic techniques. Radiographics13(1):5-19 (1993)
- 12. Chung TS, Joo JY, Lee SK, et al. Evaluation of cerebral aneurysms with high-resolution MR angiography using a section-interpolation technique: correlation with digital subtraction angiography. AJNR Am J Neuroradiol 1999;20:229-235
- White PM, Wardlaw JM, Easton V. Can noninvasive imaging accurately depict intracranial aneurysmsm a systemic review. Radiology 2000;217:361-370
- 14. Lysakowski C, Walder B, Costanza MC, Tramr MR. Transcranial doppler versus angiography in patients with vasospasm due to a ruptured cerebral aneurysm. Stroke 2001;32:2292-2298

Interrelationship between Level of Serum Vitamin D and Allergic Diseases

Da-doo Jeong¹, Moo-Sik Lee², Hee-Suk Kim³, Yo-Han Lee⁴, Jee-Young Hong⁵

 ¹Candidate for PhD, Department of Medicine, The Graduate School, ²Professor, Department of Preventive Medicine, College of Medicine, ³Candidate for PhD, Department of Public Health, The Graduate School, ⁴Assistant Professor, ⁵Associate Professor, Department of Preventive Medicine, College of Medicine, Konyang University, 158 Gwanjeo-dong-roSeogu Daejeon, 35365, Republic of Korea

ABSTRACT

Recently, many researcher have reported that vitamin D level was associated with cardiovascular disease, diabetes mellitus, rheumatoid arthritis, multiple sclerosis, and deadly cancers. This study was to identify the interrelationship between level of vitamin D and allergic diseases who visited a community hospital in CheongjuCiity, Republic of Korea. We reviewed the medical records of 787 patients from 2013 to 2015, retrospectively. We gathered data of age, seasons, vitamin 1,25(OH)D level, vitamin 25(OH)D level, and related factors. Multilinear regression analysis was performed with only the variables showing significant differences in the univariate analysis. Results of this study showed a significant interrelationship between vitamin D level and related factors include age and seasons. There were no significant differences of vitamin D levels between healthy and patients with dermatitis, rhinitis, eating disorder, insomnia and hypothyroidism. Prevalence of vitamin D deficiencywas high among Koreans. We recommend that sunlight exposure are needed based on age, seasons, and others.

Keywords: Vitamin D, Interrelationship, Deficiency, Allergic disease, Koreans

INTRODUCTION

Vitamin D is a hormone with diverse functions¹, especially as a hormone required for the growth and maintenance of the skeleton. A new light on vitamin D has been made since the expression of vitamin D receptor and 1 α -hydroxylase (1 α -hydroxylase) has been reported in various cells and tissues of the human body ^{1,2}. Recently, it was reported that vitamin D is playing an important role in immune regulation. Previous many studies have shown that vitamin D deficiency was associated with not only bone metabolism but also diabetes^{3,4}, cancer^{5,6}, cardiovascular disease^{7,8}, autoimmune disease^{9,10}, Infectious diseases¹¹. These vitamin D circulate in the blood or are stored in tissues¹².

More than 80% of the vitamin D present in the body is synthesized by converting 7-dehydrocholesterol of the skin into vitamin D3 by exposure to ultraviolet B in sunlight^{2,9,13,14}. The remaining 20% is supplemented through food, but the amount is very small. Vitamin D circulate into the blood and is stored in adipose tissue and is converted to 25-hydroxylated vitamin D (25 (OH) D) in the liver. 25 (OH) D is converted to active vitamin D 1,25-hydroxy vitamin D (1,25 (OH) D) through the kidney or other cells. The half-life of 1,25 (OH) D is 5 to 8 hours, which can be even elevated or normal in the presence of vitamin D deficiency. Thus, 25 (OH) D is useful for measuring vitamin D status^{2,9,13}.

In general, the criteria for vitamin D are severe deficiency of less than 10 ng / mL, deficiency of 10-20 ng / mL, relative insufficiency of 21-29 ng / mL, sufficient of 30 ng / mL or more^{1,15}, however, no formal agreement has yet been reached. Recently, the function of vitamin D in immune regulation^{1,16,17} has become known, and it has been argued that the criterion for deficiency and deficiency should be increased¹⁸.

Modern occupations have a lot of indoor activity, and there are fewer opportunities for exposure to ultraviolet rays due to the indoor environment and everyday life, and vitamin D synthesis is less than in the past. Recently, vitamin D deficiency had been reported in a various populations depending on age, race, culture, disease status, and residential area¹. In Korea, deficiency of vitamin D is one of the most prevalent^{13,19}, and in the National Health and Nutrition Survey, sufficient (30ng/ mL or more) is 13.2% for men and 6.7% for women²⁰.

Recently, allergic diseases have increased rapidly worldwide. The reason for this is the claim that 'the westernized lifestyle reduces the exposure time of sunlight, resulting in deficiency of vitamin D, which leads to immune regulation disorder and increased expression of allergic diseases'. Therefore, studies on vitamin D and allergic diseases are actively under way. It also has been reported that vitamin D is related with atopic dermatitis^{21,22}. However, no clear mechanism between atopic dermatitis and vitamin D has yet been established. Indeed, vitamin D deficiency has not been proven to be a causative agent of allergic diseases or an incidental phenomenon²³.

Although there are studies on the association between allergic diseases and vitamin D in Korea, most of them are conducted in children who visit tertiary medical institutions. The aim of this study was to investigate the level of vitamin D in the blood of normal adults in primary care and to investigate the relationship between vitamin D levels and other diseases, especially allergic diseases.

STUDY SUBJECTS AND METHODS

The purpose of this study was to assess the efficacy, risk and safety of vitamin D 1 or vitamin D 25 or OH 25 D (OH) D in a medical institution in a city from March 1, 2013 to February 29. The patient records were reviewed at the time of blood sampling of the subjects, and the main variables and test results of this study were recorded. To minimize the intervention of the researcher, the third party reviewed and entered the patient record, and the variables were constructed based on the diagnosis name and the evidence recorded at the time of the examination. Subjects were allergic rhinitis, allergic dermatitis, eating disorders, sleep disturbances, chronic fatigue. Also included were patients who were given consent for routine blood tests and added blood vitamin D tests. Patients were diagnosed and treated by a physician.

The specimens were collected in the hospital and submitted to the Seegene Medical Foundation for examination. Vitamin 25 (OH) D was measured by CLIA method using Unicell DXI 800 Bakman Cooler (USA) and Vitamin 25 (OH) D was measured by RIA method using Dream Gamma 10 CUUNTER (ShinjinMedix).

A total of 792 blood vitamin D levels were measured. A total of 787 subjects were selected, including 247 men and 540 women, except for those with overlapping subjects and those with an out-lier blood vitamin D level. Of these, vitamin D 1,25 (OH) D was measured in 734 patients and vitamin D (OH) D was measured in 392 patients. Serum vitamin D levels were selected as dependent variables.

The independent variables included gender, age, date of test, clinical symptoms (allergic dermatitis, allergic rhinitis, eating disorders, sleep disorders, hypothyroidism). The age of the patients was divided into 10 years according to the date of the blood test. The test dates were classified 4 seasonal groups. Clinical symptoms were classified as 'present' when the test was performed and 'absent' when the test was not performed at the time of the test, and 'none' when symptoms were observed 1 month before or after the test. Allergic dermatitis was defined as a case of diagnosis of the infectious disease codes L209, L210, L211, L218, L219, L500, and allergic rhinitis was defined as cases diagnosed with the disease codes J301, J302, J303 and J304. Sleep disturbances were defined as cases diagnosed with the infectious disease codes F510, F512, F518, and F519, and hypothyroidism was defined as cases diagnosed with the infectious disease codes E031, E034, E038, and E039. Eating disorder was defined as the case of taking an appetite suppressant among diet therapists.

Differences in serum vitamin D levels by independent variables were tested by t-test and one-way ANOVA, followed by Duncan's method as post-hoc test. The statistical significance of the test results was defined as the level of p <0.05. Multilinear regression analysis was performed with only the variables showing significant differences in the univariate analysis.

RESULTS

General characteristics of study subject: A total of 787 subjects were studied, including 247 men (31.4%) and 540 women (68.6%). Overall, the most frequent was in the second and third decades (37.6%). The most common sexes were men under 20 years of age (30.1%)and women in the second to thirties (43.5%). There was a statistically significant difference (p = 0.335) between the spring (March to May) and autumn (September to November). Among the diseases, 310 (39.4%) were infected with dermatitis, 259 (32.9%) with rhinitis, 169 (21.5%) with eating disorder, 69 (8.8%) with sleeping disorder and 25 (3.2%) with hypothyroidism. In males, 2.4% were found to be eating disorders, while in females, 30.2% had eating disorders (p <0.001). Sleep disturbances and hypothyroidism were rare in males and 12.2% and 4.6% in females, respectively (p < 0.001, p =0.001) (Table 1). (Insert table 1)
	T	otal	Ν	Ien	Wo	men	*
	787	(100.0)	247	(31.4)	540	(68.6)	p-value
Age (years)	·						
<20	237	(30.1)	124	(50.2)	113	(20.9)	<0.001
20~39	296	(37.6)	61	(24.7)	235	(43.5)	<0.001
≥40	254	(32.3)	62	(25.1)	192	(35.6)	
Seasons							
Spring	238	(30.2)	81	(32.8)	157	(29.1)	
Summer	174	(22.1)	54	(21.9)	120	(22.2)	0.335
Autumn	213	(27.1)	57	(23.1)	156	(28.9)	
Winter	162	(20.6)	55	(22.3)	107	(19.8)	
Dermatitis							
Yes	310	(39.4)	141	(57.1)	169	(31.3)	< 0.001
No	477	(60.6)	106	(42.9)	371	(68.7)	
Rhinitis							
Yes	259	(32.9)	109	(44.1)	150	(27.8)	< 0.001
No	528	(67.1)	138	(55.9)	390	(72.2)	
Eating disorder							
Yes	169	(21.5)	6	(2.4)	163	(30.2)	< 0.001
No	618	(78.5)	241	(97.6)	377	(69.8)	
Insomnia							
Yes	69	(8.8)	3	(1.2)	66	(12.2)	< 0.001
No	718	(91.2)	244	(98.8)	474	(87.8)	
Hypothyroidism	1						
Yes	25	(3.2)	0	(0.0)	25	(4.6)	0.001
No	762	(96.8)	247	(100.0)	515	(95.4)	
		* p-v	alues were o	calculated by x	² -test		

Table1: Distribution of general characteristics among this study subjects Unit: N(%)

Overall, only 12.5% of the total vitamin D levels were in sufficient condition, 24.0% in relative deficiency, 56.6% in deficiency and 6.9% in severe deficiency. Vitamin D in men was found to be sufficient in 17.8%, relatively insufficient in 32.7%, deficient in 44.9% and severe in 4.7%. The deficiency of vitamin D was more frequent in women than in men (p = 0.006), with 10.5% in women, 20.7% in deficient state, 61.1% in deficient state, and 7.7% in severe deficiency. According to the diseases, 17.4% and 19.3% of allergic dermatitis and allergic rhinitis patients had sufficient vitamin D, 3.1%, 7.5% and 10.0% of sufficient condition for eating disorder, insomnia and hypothyroidism respectively appear. There was a statistically significant difference in the distribution of vitamin D deficiency among allergic dermatitis, allergic rhinitis, and eating disorders (p = 0.044, p = 0.010, p < 0.001). However, insomnia and hypothyroidism did not show significant differences in the distribution of vitamin D deficiency (p = 0.624, p = 0.936). Vitamin D deficiency was most popular in each disease, followed by relative deficiency (Table 2).

Table 2: Distribution of vitamin D deficiency by diseases

	То	otal	Sev defic	vere ciency	Defic	eiency	Rela insuff	ative iciency	Sufficiency		p-value*
Total	392	(100.0)	27	(6.9)	222	(56.6)	94	(24.0)	49	(12.5)	
Gender											
Men	107	(27.3)	5	(4.7)	48	(44.9)	35	(32.7)	19	(17.8)	0.006
Women	285	(72.7)	22	(7.7)	174	(61.1)	59	(20.7)	30	(10.5)	

Diseases											
Dermatitis	115	(29.3)	6	(5.2)	55	(47.8)	34	(29.6)	20	(17.4)	0.044
Rhinitis	135	(34.4)	9	(6.7)	64	(47.4)	36	(26.7)	26	(19.3)	0.010
Eating disorder	97	(24.7)	9	(9.3)	69	(71.1)	16	(16.5)	3	(3.1)	< 0.001
Insomnia	40	(10.2)	3	(7.5)	26	(65.0)	8	(20.0)	3	(7.5)	0.624
Hypothyroidism	20	(5.1)	2	(10.0)	11	(55.0)	5	(25.0)	2	(10.0)	0.936
* p-values were calculated by x ² -test											

Conted...

Difference of Vitamin D by characteristic of study subject: There was no statistically significant difference (p = 0.243) between vitamins 1,25 (OH) D in male and 34.03 ± 12.13 ng / mL in female and 32.94 ± 11.52 ng / mL in female. In the age group, vitamin D 1,25 (OH) D was higher than other age groups $(37.58 \pm 11.95 \text{ ng})$ / mL), while those aged 40 and over were the lowest with 30.94 ± 11.69 ng / mL (p < 0.001). There were 33.67 ± 11.40 ng / mL in March to May, 33.54 ± 12.07 ng / mL in June and August, 34.13 ± 11.73 ng / mL in September and November, and 31.19 ± 11.64 ng / mL in February and February. However, there was no statistically significance (p = 0.112). Vitamin 1,25 (OH) D was clinically significant in patients with allergic dermatitis and rhinitis (p = 0.006). In addition, there was no significant difference between the two groups in the presence of diabetes mellitus, sleep disorders, and hypothyroidism(Table 3).

Table 3: Vitamin 1,25(OH) D level of study subjects by general characteristic Unit: Mean±SD(ng/ml)

		Vitamin	1,25 (0)	H) I)	*
	N	(%)	Mean	±	SD	p-value
Gender						
Men	230	(31.3)	34.03	±	12.13	0.243
Women	504	(68.7)	32.94	±	11.52	
Age (year	< 0.001**					
<20	225	(30.7)	37.58	±	11.95	b
20~39	277	(37.7)	31.75	±	10.60	а
≥40	232	(31.6)	30.94	±	11.69	а
Seasons						
Spring	218	(29.7)	33.67	±	11.40	
Summer	167	(22.8)	33.54	±	12.07	0.112
Autumn	205	(27.9)	34.13	±	11.73	
Winter	144	(19.6)	31.19	±	11.64	

Conted...

Dermatit	is					
Yes	293	(39.9)	33.92	±	11.95	0.227
No	441	(60.1)	32.86	±	11.56	
Rhinitis						
Yes	239	(32.6)	34.99	±	12.48	0.006
No	495	(67.4)	32.46	±	11.26	
Eating di						
Yes	165	(22.5)	32.32	±	10.34	0.195
No	569	(77.5)	33.56	±	12.08	
Insomnia	l					
Yes	61	(8.3)	31.23	±	12.01	0.154
No	673	(91.7)	33.47	±	11.68	
Hypothy	roidis	m				
Yes	20	(2.7)	28.74	±	7.11	0.070
No	714	(97.3)	33.41	±	11.80	0.079
Total	734	(100)	33.28	±	11.72	

Vitamin 25 (OH) D was 22.10 ± 9.70 ng/mL in males and 18.62 ± 8.86 ng/mL in females and was significantly higher in males than females and statistically significant (p < 0.001). In the age group, the highest value was 25.26 \pm 11.85 ng/mL at 20 years of age and the lowest at 16.18 \pm 5.54 ng/mL between 20 and 39 years of age. There was statistically significant difference within the age group (p < 0.001). There was a statistically significance (p < 0.001) between 3 and 5 months in 16.49 ± 8.07 ng/mL, and 23.76 \pm 9.68 ng/mL in 9 and November, respectively. According to clinical symptoms, vitamin D 25 (OH) D levels were higher than those without allergic dermatitis, but there was no statistically significance (p = 0.106). On the other hand, vitamin D 25 (OH) D in the allergic rhinitis group was 22.15 ± 11.27 ng/mL, which was higher than the group without rhinitis symptoms (p <0.001). There was a statistically significance (p <0.001) between vitamin E 25 (OH) D and vitamin E 25 (OH) D, which was lower than that of the group without eating disorder (16.36 \pm 5.70 ng / mL). There was no statistically significance between the two groups in terms of sleeping disorder and hypothyroidism(Table 4).

		Vitami	n 25(OH	[) D		*
	N	(%)	Mean	±	SD	p-value
Gender						
Men	107	(27.3)	22.10	±	9.70	0.001
Women	285	(72.7)	18.62	±	8.86	
Age (year	rs)					< 0.001**
<20	102	(26.0)	25.26	±	11.85	с
20~39	152	(38.8)	16.18	±	5.54	а
≥40	138	(35.2)	19.09	±	8.25	b
Seasons	< 0.001**					
Spring	142	(36.2)	16.49	±	8.07	а
Summer	80	(20.4)	19.67	±	7.67	b
Autumn	100	(25.5)	23.76	±	9.68	с
Winter	70	(17.9)	19.70	±	10.08	b
Dermatit	is					
Yes	115	(29.3)	20.74	±	9.01	0.106
No	277	(70.7)	19.08	±	9.28	
Rhinitis						
Yes	135	(34.4)	22.15	±	11.27	< 0.001
No	257	(65.6)	18.21	±	7.61	
Eating di	sorder					
Yes	97	(24.7)	16.36	±	5.70	< 0.001
No	295	(75.3)	20.62	±	9.89	
Insomnia						
Yes	40	(10.2)	17.87	±	7.48	0.220
No	352	(89.8)	19.76	±	9.38	
Hypothy	roidisn	n				
Yes	20	(5.1)	17.70	±	8.21	0.352
No	372	(94.9)	19.67	±	9.27	0.552
Total	392	(100)	19.57	±	9.22	
*p-values **by Dun	s were can's t the gr	calculate est; no si oup whic	d by Stu gnificant h have s	den t dif ame	t t-test, ference e word.	ANOVA between

Table 4: Vitamin 25(OH) D level of study subjects by general characteristics Unit: Mean ± SD(ng/mL)

Related factors with vitamin D level: Regression analysis of vitamin D 1,25 (OH) D showed that vitamin D levels were 6.4 times higher than those aged <40 years, and statistically significance (p < 0.001). There were no statistically significant differences in age, ages from 20 to 39, allergic rhinitis, and hypothyroidism (Table 5).

Table 5: Independent factors for vitamin 1,25(OH) D leve

Variables	B	SE of B	β	95% CI			p-value			
Age(years)	Age(years) (ref. ≥40)									
<20	6.40	1.14	0.25	4.17	~	8.63	< 0.001			
20~39	0.71	1.02	0.03	-1.29	2	2.71	0.484			
Rhinitis (ref. No)										
Yes	0.22	0.97	0.01	-1.69	~	2.12	0.823			
Hypothyro	oidism	ı (ref. N	(0)							
Yes	-2.53	2.62	-0.04	-7.67	~	2.60	0.333			
R square	0.062									
adjusted		0.056								
R square				0.050						

Regression analysis of vitamin D 25 (OH) D showed that levels of vitamin Dwere 5.04 times higher (p < 0.001) than those aged over 40 years, but vitamin D levels were 2.65 times lower in 20s and 30s (P = 0.006). Vitamin D levels were 3.30 times lower in spring (March, April, and May) than in winter (December, Janurary, and February) (p = 0.005). The highest level of vitamin D was 3.92 times in autumn (September, October, and November) (p = 0.002). There was no statistically significant difference in gender, summer season, allergic rhinitis, and eating disorders (Table 6).

 Table 6: Independent factors for vitamin 25(OH) D

	level									
Variables	В	SE of B	β	959	%	CI	p-value			
Gender (re	f. Won	nen)								
Men	1.27	0.97	0.06	-0.64	~	3.18	0.191			
Age(years) (ref. ≥40)										
<20	5.04	1.13	0.24	2.82	~	7.27	< 0.001			
20~39	-2.65	0.95	-0.14	-4.53	~	-0.77	0.006			
Seasons (ref. Winter)										
Spring	-3.30	1.18	-0.17	-5.61	~	-0.98	0.005			
Summer	1.02	1.33	0.04	-1.59	~	3.63	0.442			
Autumn	3.92	1.26	0.19	1.45	~	6.39	0.002			
Rhinitis (re	ef. No)									
Yes	1.25	0.97	0.06	-0.65	~	3.16	0.196			
Eating disc	order (ref. No)								
Yes	-1.52	1.07	-0.07	-3.61	~	0.58	0.155			
R squa	re			0.26	0					
adjusted R	square			0.24	5					

DISCUSSIONS

The purpose of this study was to investigate the level of vitamin D in the blood of patients who visited a medical institution for three years and to determine the factors effecting the level of vitamin D in the blood. Similar to the low reported vitamin D in women in Asia²⁴, this study also showed that women had lower blood vitamin D levels than men. This is in agreement with the existing research results^{20,25}. This tendency is thought to be due to the fact that women are relatively less active in external activities than men and are reluctant to be exposed to the sun. Also, the fact that men who are under 20 years of age and who have a lot of activity are included in the study will be the reason why vitamin D in the blood is low in women.

In this context, it is known that the elderly with little outdoor activities have low levels of vitamin D in their blood²⁶. In this study, vitamin D was higher in the age group below 20 years than in those aged 40 years or older. Although we could not directly compare the variables related to outdoor activities, the interrelationship between vitamin D level and outdoor activities is likely to be high in patients with disease. In addition, similar to Canada²⁷, the 20 to 39 year olds with the highest social activity showed the lowest vitamin D levels. This was because the social activities of 20-39 year olds are mostly indoor activities as a clerical worker, and this study seems to be due to the fact that many women are included in the 20-39 age group.

There was a difference in the level of vitamin D depending on the season. Vitamin D was lowest in spring (3, 4 and 5 months) and highest in autumn (September, October, and November). Because vitamin D is synthesized by exposing the keratinocytes of the skin to ultraviolet B ^{13,14}, blood levels of vitamin D are generally low in winter^{27,28} and serum vitamin D levels are high in summer¹². However, recent use of sunscreen agents has increased in recent summer, and there is more time to work indoors from the sun²⁹. Vitamin D may be higher in autumn than in the hot summer months. As in autumn, vitamin D was expected to be high in spring, so vitamin D was the lowest in spring. This tendency is different from the previous study²⁵ in which the concentration of vitamin D in the blood is lowered in the order of fall-summerspring-winter. Therefore, it is necessary to study the characteristics of the subjects in detail.

Vitamin D serve an important function in the immune system^{30,31}, and many studies have been conducted recently on the expression of allergic diseases. It have been interrelated with the development of diabetes^{3,4}, cancer^{5,6}, cardiovascular disease^{7,8}, autoimmune disease9,10, and infectious disease11. Clinical studies on atopic dermatitis and vitamin D have been related with the intensity of atopic dermatitis in children with vitamin D deficiency²¹, although the severity of vitamin D levels and disease severity was not related to the overall severity of atopic dermatitis, In atopic dermatitis patients with severe atopic dermatitis, vitamin D levels were lower than mild atopic dermatitis²². However, in this study, the level of serum vitamin D in each disease did not show any significant difference. This is probably due to the fact that the severity of illness among the subjects who visited the primary care facility was mild. Considering that vitamin D is not clearly proven as a causative factor in disease outbreaks, the differences from healthy groups may disappear as more patients with mild disease are included. In conclusion, serum vitamin D is expected to serve an important function only in certain stages of disease severity, and further studies on the severity of the disease should be conducted in the future.

The first limitation of this study was that the results of the study can not be easily generalized. A total of 787 subjects were included in the study, including patients who did not show any symptoms including those who visited for health checkups, patients with allergic diseases, and those with other diseases such as eating disorders or insomnia. However, the subjects of this study are outpatients who are localized to a specific area, and the control group can not represent the non-diseased group because it is the subject who does not have the disease or who visits the hospital for a specific purpose. Therefore, interpretation of results should be considered.

The second limitation was that the study did not include a variety of variables that could affect the level of vitamin D as well as the characteristics of the subjects, since this was a retrospective study using patient records. Since 80% of the vitamin D is synthesized by ultraviolet exposure, sun exposure is a very important parameter. However, this information is not normally available from patient records. Occupation is also one of the characteristics that indirectly grasps the degree of sunlight exposure, but it can not be utilized because it is partially described in the patient record. In addition, the severity of the disease could not be categorized, especially blood tests for therapeutic and diagnostic purposes were mixed and blood test items other than vitamin D could not be used because the subjects did not agree. The vitamin D level and distribution were in agreement with those of previous studies. However, unlike previous studies in the short term, it was not only the patient It is significant that the study included a large number of subjects including the general public. Future prospective studies including various variables such as future sun exposure and disease severity are needed.

The third limitation was that vitamin D levels were compared within patients who were not healthy controls without disease. Therefore, the difference in vitamin D levels due to actual disease may be some different from the results of this study, and a comparative study including healthy adults is needed in the future.

This study was conducted to identify the level of vitamin D based on patient records accumulated in a primary care facility in a region for three years and to investigate the relationship with specific diseases. Although there was a limit to the interpretation of the results, the overall vitamin D level and distribution were consistent with previous studies and it was significant that the general population and the patient group were included as study subjects.

As in previous studies, the importance of vitamin D has been emphasized in various diseases. The factors related to the level of vitamin D in the blood are presumed to be closely related to the daily life such as age, time, and exposure to sunlight. In this study, age and season were found to be interrelated to vitamin D levels in the blood, and the incidence of disease was less relevant. In the future, the level of vitamin D should be determined along with the lifestyle of the patients in each disease. In addition, a discussion of appropriate levels of vitamin D and recommendations for supplemental therapies should be prepared.

CONCLUSIONS

Vitamin D is a multifunctional hormone that has recently been implicated in the development of immune regulation process, bone metabolism, diabetes, cancer, cardiovascular disease, autoimmune disease, and infectious diseases. The purpose of this study was to investigate the level of vitamin D in patients visiting a primary care facility in a region and to investigate the relationship between allergic diseases and other diseases

The study data were reconstructed based on the patient records accumulated over the past three years. A total of 787 subjects were included in the study, including patients who did not show any symptoms including those who visited for health checkups, patients with allergic diseases, and those with other diseases such as eating disorders or insomnia. Serum vitamin D levels were associated to age and season, and there was no significant difference according to the prevalence status of disease.

This study was conducted in an exploratory study to find the factors associated with vitamin D levels, and results showed that age and season were related factors. However, as a result of using limited data at a primary medical institution in one area, it is necessary to carry outstudies based on various data in the future.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Konyang University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- Holick MF. Vitamin D deficiency. N Engl J Med2007;357:266-81.
- 2. Choi HJ. New Insight into the action of vitamin D. *Korean J Fam Med* 2011;32:89-96.
- Gagnon C, Lu ZX, Magliano DJ, Dunstan DW, Shaw JE, Zimmet PZ, et al. Serum 25-hydroxyvitamin D, calcium intake, and risk of type 2 diabetes after 5 years: results from a national, population-based prospective study (the Australian Diabetes, Obesity and Lifestyle study). *Diabetes Care* 2011;34:1133-8.
- 4. Pittas AG, Lau J, Hu FB, Dawson-Hughes B. The role of vitamin D and calcium in type 2 diabetes.A systematic review and meta-analysis.J *ClinEndocrinolMetab*2007;92:2017;29.
- 5. Giovannucci E. Vitamin D and cancer incidence in the Harvard cohorts. *Ann Epidemiol*2009;19:84-8.

- Ahonen MH, Tenkanen L, Teppo L, Hakama M, Tuohimaa P. Prostate Cancer risk and prediagnostic serum 25-hydroxyvitamin D levels (Finland). *Cancer Causes Control* 2000;11:847-52.
- 7. LeuMandGiovannucciE.VitaminD:epidemiology of cardiovascular risks and events. *Best Pract Res ClinEndocrinolMetab*2011;25:633-46.
- Wang TJ, Pencina MJ, Booth SL, Jacques PF, Ingelsson E, Lanier K, et al. Vitamin D deficiency and risk of cardiovascular disease. *Circulation* 2008;117:503-11.
- Holick MF. Sunlight and vitamin D for bone health and prevention of autoimmune diseases, cancers, and cardiovascular disease. *Am J ClinNutr*2004;80(S6): S1678-88.
- 10. Kamen D and Aranow C. Vitamin D in systemic lupus erythematosus. *CurrOpinRheumatol*2008;20:532-7.
- 11. Wilkinson RJ, Llewelyn M, Toossi Z, Patel P, Pasvol G, Lalvani A, et al. Influence of vitamin D deficiency and vitamin D receptor polymorphisms on tuberculosis among Gujarati Asians in west London: a casecontrol study. *Lancet* 2000;355:618-21.
- Holick MF. Vitamin D: a millenium perspective. J Cell Biochem2003;88: 296-307.
- 13. Park HA, Kim SY. Recent advance on vitamin D. *J Korean Med Assoc*2013;56:310-8.
- Lehmann B. Role of the vitamin D3 pathway in healthy and diseased skin: facts, contradictions and hypotheses. *ExpDermatol*2009;18:97-108.
- Bischoff-Ferrari HA, Giovannucci E, Willett WC, Dietrich T, DawsonHughes B. Estimation of optimal serum concentrations of 25-hydroxyvitamin D for multiple health outcomes. *Am J ClinNutr*2006;84:18-28.
- Dimeloe S, Nanzer A, Ryanna K, Hawrylowicz C. Regulatory T cells, inflammation and the allergic response-The role of glucocorticoids and Vitamin D. *J Steroid BiochemMolBiol*2010;120:86-95.
- 17. Ginde AA, Mansbach JM, Camargo CA Jr. Vitamin D, respiratory infections, and asthma. *Curr Allergy Asthma Rep* 2009;9:81-7.

- Hollis BW. Nutrition: US recommendations fail to correct vitamin D deficiency. *Nat Rev Endocrinol*2009;5:534-6.
- Lips P, Hosking D, Lippuner K, Norquist JM, Wehren L, Maalouf G, et al. The prevalence of vitamin D inadequacy amongst women with osteoporosis: an international epidemiological investigation. *J Intern Med* 2006;260:245-54.
- 20. Ministry of Health and Welfare. Korean health statistics 2010: Korea National Health and Nutrition Examination Survey (KNHANES V-1). Seoul: Ministry of Health and Welfare, 2011.
- Peroni DG, Piacentini GL, Cametti E, Chinellato I, Boner AL. Correlation between serum 25-hydroxyvitamin D levels and severity of atopic dermatitis in children. Br J Dermatol2011;164:1078-82.
- 22. Lee SA, Hong S, Kim HJ, Lee SH, Yum HY. Correlation between serum vitamin d level and the severity of atopic dermatitis associated with food sensitization. *Allergy Asthma Immunol Res* 2013;5:207-10.
- 23. Nahm DH, Kim ME, Shin YS, Ye YM, Park HS. Prevalence of vitamin D deficiency and clinical efficacy of vitamin D supplementation in patients with atopic dermatitis [abstract]. In: Program and Abstract, the Annual Spring Meeting of the Korean Academy of Asthma, Allergy and Clinical Immunology; 2012 May 25-26; Seoul, Korea. Seoul: the Korean Academy of Asthma, Allergy and Clinical Immunology, 2012.
- Hilger J, Friedel A, Herr R, Rausch T, Roos F, Wahl DA, et al. A systematic review of vitamin D status in populations worldwide. *Br J Nutr*2014;111:23-45.
- 25. Nah EH, Kim SY, Cho HI. Vitamin D levels and prevalence of vitamin D deficiency associated with sex, age, region, and season in Koreans. *Lab Med Online* 2015;5(2):84-91.
- 26. Mithal A, Wahl DA, Bonjour JP, Burckhardt P, Dawson-Hughes B, Eisman JA, et al. Global vitamin D status and determinants of hypovitaminosis D. *OsteoporosInt*2009;20:1807-20.

- 27. Langlois K, Greene-Finestone L, Little J, Hidiroglou N, Whiting S. Vitamin D status of Canadians as measured in the 2007 to 2009 Canadian Health Measures Survey. *Health Rep* 2010;21:47-55.
- 28. Goswami R, Gupta N, Goswami D, Marwaha RK, Tandon N, Kochupillai N. Prevalence and significance of low 25-hydroxyvitamin D concentrations in healthy subjects in Delhi. Am J ClinNutr2000;72:472-5.
- 29. Mishal AA. Effects of different dress styles on vitamin D levels in healthy young Jordanian women. *OsteoporosInt*2001;12:931-5.
- van Etten E, Mathieu C. Immunoregulation by 1,25-dihydroxyvitamin D3: basic concepts. J Steroid BiochemMolBiol2005;97:93-101.
- 31. Bikle DD. What is new in vitamin D: 2006-2007. *CurrOpinRheumatol*2007;19:383-8.

The Impact of Sexual Autonomy and Marital Communication on Contraceptive Behavior among Unmarried Couples

Jung-Hyun Choi

Dept. of Nursing, Namseoul University, 91 Daehakro, Seonghwan-eup, Seobuk-gu, Chonan-Si, Chungnam, 31020, South Korea

ABSTRACT

The purpose of this study was to investigate the correlation between the contraceptive behavior and sexual autonomy of unmarried young people. The research was carried out among unmarried young people in Korea. The participants of this study were university students in C Province of Korea, and the study was performed in 2016. One hundred seventy four answer sheets out of two hundred respondents were analyzed except for 26 incomplete ones. The independent variables are sexual autonomy, marital communication, and contraceptive behavior for dependent variable. SPSS WIN 22.0 for statistical analysis of the data was used in this study. The participants in this study are 67 males (38.5%) and 107 females (61.5%). Regarding the proportion of age, 19.5% of participants were under 20 years old, 70.1% of participants were between 21 and 25 years old. The experience rate of sexual intercourse the young couples was 97.1%. The overall mean of the couple's sexual autonomy was upper medium level (3.99±0.69), marital communication was upper level (3.03 ± 0.42) , and relationship satisfaction was upper medium (3.86 ± 0.55) . The research participants showed a statistically significant difference in sexual autonomy (t=3.674, p<.001), and marital communication (t=3.128, p=.002). The participants using contraception showed higher sexual autonomy than the subjects not using contraception. Also, the participants using contraception showed higher marital communication ability than the subjects not using contraception. Sexual autonomy was significantly positively related with marital communication (r = .235, p = .002) and relationship satisfaction (r = .207, p = .006). Marital communication was significantly positively related with relationship satisfaction (r = .474, p < .001). According to results from logistic regression analysis, sexual autonomy (OR=2.472, CI=1.431~4.272), marital communication (OR=3.140, CI=1.182~8.341), contraceptive knowledge(OR=2.248, CI=1.134~4.455) were found to be factors significantly influenced unmarried couple's contraceptive behaviour. It is investigated that contraceptive behavior is associated with communication of young couples and sexual autonomy. Therefore, communication and sexual autonomy should be taken into account in contraception education program to increase safe sex life for unmarried couples.

Keywords: sexual autonomy, marital communication, contraceptive behavior, unmarried couples, college students.

INTRODUCTION

Unmarried young couples have an opportunity to promote physical and emotional maturity with forming intimate relationship, learning the anticipated roles of the opposite sex, and ultimately socializing the role of marriage through heterosexuality¹. In this period, unmarried males and females meet with people who can make close relationship through various meeting with the opposite sex and a trusting relationship with the person has a positive effect on satisfactory marriage life in future². In addition, the premarital sex rate of unmarried couples is rapidly increasing year by year. A study of 2006 reported that 34% of unmarried females had sexual experience³. On the other hand, 85.4% of unmarried males and 56.1% of unmarried females had sexual experience in the other study⁴.

Sexual health is related with a physical, mental, and social well-being state⁵, and it is important to care and respect the others in relation to sex. Therefore, gender identity, intimacy, and autonomy in adolescence are important factors that shape positive values of sex⁶. Safe sex is important in the sex of unmarried males and females. It is to prevent problems such as sexually transmitted diseases, prenatal pregnancies, and negative outcomes such as unintended pregnancies and low birth weight babies². According to the study on college students in Korea, the rate of having sexual intercourse without using contraceptive tools was 55.2% in the first sexual experience and it is necessary to reconsider the problems7.A study reported that college students' contraceptive attitudes towards contraception were more likely to use contraceptives. This suggests that attitudes towards contraception should be considered when developing contraception education program⁸. Prior study suggested that future research should aim to understand how communication withcouples influences contraceptive use¹.

Marital communication and sexual autonomy in couples' romantic intimacy are important correlates of couples' relationship satisfaction. However, few studies have examined the effect of marital communication and sexual autonomy on relationship satisfaction within the context of the interpersonal relationship processes. Sexual autonomy is the essential element of the theory of self - determinism, and it is the actual ability to control and regulate one's own desire or impulse⁹. Sexual autonomy is an important factor of protecting oneself and maintaining good health in situations of sexual contact¹⁰. As sexual autonomy can control and regulate sexual decision making, it can prevent sexual problems in advance and furthermore, it maintains healthy and safe sex⁹.

Existing studies on contraceptive behavior focus on the concept of planned behavior theory such as the knowledge, attitudes, discussion and intentions regarding family planning rather than on the actual impact of programs on contraceptive use ⁴. In other words, although it provides a contraceptive intention and general picture of contraceptive behavior with attitude toward contraception, subjective norm and perceived behavior control, it can be seen that this theory has a limit to explain the complexity of contraceptive behavior. This is because contraceptive behavior is treated on a very personal level, unlike other health behaviors, so it is only partially supported by specific subjects or situations. Especially, though contraceptive act is existent reality, experience world is not known, so it is urgent to consider contraceptive act of unmarried

males and females in addition to rapidly changing sex culture ¹¹. This study investigated a correlation between contraceptive behavior and sexual autonomy of unmarried young people.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

Research Design: This descriptive correlation study was designed to examine the relevance of unmarried couple's sexual autonomy and contraceptive behavior, and to identify the factors affecting on contraceptive behavior

Participants: The research was carried out among unmarried young people in Korea. The participants of this study were university students in C Province of Korea, and the study was performed in 2016. One hundred seventy four answer sheets out of two hundred respondents were analyzed except for 26 incomplete ones.

MEASUREMENTS

Sexual Autonomy: The instrument of measuring sexual autonomy will be the tool developed by a researcher⁹ or male and female college students. This tool had a sub-concept of control and correspondence and was composed of a total of 13 items measured by a five-point Likert scale (1 point = not at all, 5 points = very much). The possible score range is from 13 to 65 points. The higher the score, the higher the degree of sexual autonomy. The Cronbach α value was .86 at the time of development of the tool, and the Cronbach α value was .89 in the study.

Marital Communication Inventory: The Marital Communication Inventory (MCI) developed by Bienyenu¹²and partly modified by Park¹³ was used. Park¹³ modified MCI from the position of husband and wife to the viewpoint of men and women and she used it considering that it is the closest tool to measure communication of heterosexual relationship the although MCI has some problems in measuring marital communication. The MCI is composed of total 46 selfreport items which uses the four-point Likert scale (1 point = never, 2 point = occasionally, 3 point = frequently, 4 point = always) and it means that the higher the score, the more successful communication. As a result of verifying the reliability of the communication scale, the Cronbach α value was .91.

Relationship Satisfaction: The relationship satisfaction scale which was translated and modified by Kim¹⁴ from Marital Satisfaction Inventory(MSI) of Frazier and Esterly¹⁵ will be used in this study. The relationship satisfaction scale was selected as research tool of this program given that the closest measure of relationship satisfaction between the opposite sexes is the relationship satisfaction scale. The questionnaire consisted of 20 positive and 20 negative questions, and each item is related to opinions or feelings about the life of the other person, avoiding cognitive or memory-inducing questions. It is done by self-diagnosis and the format is a five-point Likert scale which is ranged from 'very satisfied' to 'very unsatisfied', so the score range is from a minimum of 40 points to a maximum of 200 points. The higher the score, the higher the degree of satisfaction with the relationship. As a result of verifying the reliability of satisfaction scale in relationships with the opposite sex, the Cronbach α value was .94 and the internal consistency was high.

Data Analysis: SPSS Win 22.0 for statistical analysis of the datawas used in this study, and descriptive statistics for the general characteristics, sexual autonomy and marital communication, and relationship satisfaction was conducted. T-test and one-way ANOVA was used for difference analysis of variables and the relation between variables was analyzed with Pearson correlation coefficients. Logistic regressions was used to find affecting factors of contraceptive behavior.

Ethical Consideration: The ethical aspects was considered prior to data collection by providing participants with the purpose, the method and utilization of research results of this study. It was also explained that no personal information will be revealed or used for other purposes, and their privacy will be protected. It took about 10 to 15 minutes to complete the survey questionnaire items, and a predetermined gift was provided for participants.

RESULTS

Demographic Characteristics: The baseline characteristics of the participants are shown in Table 1.The participants in this study are 67 males (38.5%) and 107 females (61.5%). Regarding the proportion of age, 19.5% of participants were under 20 years old, 70.1% of participants were between 21 and 25 years old. The experience rate of sexual intercourse the young couples was 97.1%

Fable 1:	General	Characteristics	(N =	174)
----------	---------	-----------------	------	------

Variables*	Categories	n(%)
Canalan	Male	67 (38.5)
Gender	Female	107 (61.5)
	≤20 years old	34 (19.5)
Age	21 ~25 years old	122 (70.1)
	≥26 years old	18 (10.4)
	≤High school	122 (70.1)
	≤Community college	35 (20.1)
Education	≤College	10 (5.7)
level	≤Graduate	5 (2.9)
	Etc.	2 (1.1)
Deligion	Yes	57 (32.8)
Kengion	No	117 (67.2)
	Living with parents	104 (59.8)
Residence	Living alone	40 (23.0)
condition	Dormitory	27 (15.5)
	Etc.	3 (1.7)
Sexual	Yes	169 (97.1)
intercourse	No	5 (2.9)
Frequency	No	5 (2.9)
of sexual	1~10 times	146 (83.9)
intercourse (a	11~20 times	18 (10.3)
month)	21~30 times	(2.9)
Contraceptive	Yes	125 (71.8)
behavior	No	49 (28.2)

Descriptive Statistics: The means and standard deviations are shown in Table 2. The overall mean of the couple's sexual autonomy was upper medium level (3.99 ± 0.69), marital communication was upper level (3.03 ± 0.42), and relationship satisfaction was upper medium (3.86 ± 0.55).

Table 2: Descriptive statistics (n = 174)

Variables*	Range	Mean ± SD
Sexual Autonomy	1~5	3.99 ± 0.69
Marital communication inventory	1~4	3.03 ± 0.42
Relationship satisfaction	1~5	3.86 ± 0.55

Sexual autonomy, Marital communication inventory, and Relationship satisfaction according to General characteristics Table 3 shows sexual autonomy, marital communication inventory, relationship satisfaction according to general characteristics. The research participants showed a statistically significant difference in sexual autonomy (t=3.674, p<.001), and marital communication (t=3.128, p=.002). The participants using contraception showed higher sexual autonomy than the subjects not using contraception. Also, the participants using contraception showed higher marital communication ability than the subjects not using contraception.

Variables*	Categories	Sexual autonomy	F, t (p)	Marital communication	F, t (p)	Relationship satisfaction	F, t (p)
Conton	Male	3.91 (.71)	-1.226	2.98 (.41)	-1.181	3.90(.59)	.681
Gender	Female	4.05 (.67)	(.222)	3.06 (.42)	(.239)	3.84(.52)	(.497)
	≤20 years old	4.01 (.44)		3.06 (.42)		3.75(.51)	
Age	21 ~25 years old	3.97 (.73)	(722)	3.01 (.43)	355	3.89(.54)	1.013
	≥26 years old	4.11 (.82)	(.722)	3.09 (.38)	(.702)	3.92(.64)	(.303)
	≤High school	4.01 (.60)		3.02 (.42)		3.86 (.53)	
	≤Community college	3.82 (.95)		3.06 (.42)]	3.83 (.58)	.937 (.444)
Education	≤College	4.52 (.51)	2.396	3.23 (.44)	1.228 (.301)	4.05 (.62)	
level	≤Graduate	3.69 (.19)	(.052)	2.75 (.39)		3.61 (.60)	
	Etc.	4.15 (1.20)		2.88 (.60)		4.31 (.27)	
Dallatan	Yes	4.02 (.63)	.287 (.775)	3.05 (.41)	.433 (.665)	3.82 (.53)	785 (.433)
Keligion	No	3.98 (.72)		3.02 (.43)		3.89 (.56)	
	Living with govern	3.99 (.63)		3.06 (.43)		3.86 (.55)	
	Living with parents	4.03 (.60)		2.98 (.40)]	3.86 (.53)	
Residence	Living alone	3.98 (.98)	.063	2.97 (.43)	.547	3.87 (.59)	.019
condition	Dormitory	3.90 (.77)		3.03 (.35)	(.031)	3.93(.08)	(.997)
	Etc.	3.99 (.69)		3.03 (.42)		3.86 (.55)	
Sexual	Yes	3.99 (.69)	523	3.03 (.42)	193	3.88 (.55)	1.689
intercourse	No	4.15 (.64)	(.601)	3.07 (.35)	(.847)	3.46 (.37)	(.093)
Contraceptive	Yes	3.65 (.85)	-3.674	2.87 (.37)	-3.128	3.78 (.48)	-1.315
behavior	No	4.13 (.56)	(<.001)	3.09 (.43)	(.002)	3.90 (.57)	(.190)

Table 3: Sexual autonomy, marital communication inventory, and relationship satisfaction according to
General Characteristics

Correlation among Main Variables: Table 4 shows correlations among main variable. Sexual autonomy was significantly positively related with marital communication (r = .235, p = .002) and relationship satisfaction (r = .207, p = .006). Marital communication was significantly positively related with relationship satisfaction (r = .474, p < .001).

Variable	Sexual autonomy	Marital communication	Relationship satisfaction
Sexual autonomy	1		
Monital communication	.235	1	
Marital communication	(.002)		
Deletionship setisfaction	.207	.474	1
Relationship satisfaction	(.006)	(<.001)	

Table 4:	Correlation	among	main	variables
	contenation	among	11144111	van mores

Factors Influencing on Contraceptive Behavior: Results from logistic regression analysis are shown in table 5. Sexual autonomy (OR=2.472, CI=1.431~4.272), marital communication (OR=3.140, CI=1.182~8.341), contraceptive knowledge(OR=2.248, CI=1.134~4.455) were found to be factors significantly influenced unmarried couple's contraceptive behaviour.

Variables	В	S. E.	Exp(B)	р	95% CI
Age	.003	.089	1.003	.975	.843~1.193
Sexual autonomy	.905	.279	2.472	.001	1.143~4.272
Marital communication inventory	1.144	.498	3.140	.022	1.182~8.341
Relationship satisfaction	151	.383	.860	.693	.406~1.820
Contraceptive knowledge	.810	.349	2.248	.020	1.134~4.455
Residence condition	023	.238	.977	.921	.613~1.556
Constant	-8.129	2.913	.000	.005	

Table 5: Factors influencing on contraceptive behavior (N = 174)

DISCUSSION

This descriptive correlation study was designed to examine the relevance of unmarried couple's sexual autonomy and contraceptive behavior, and to identify the factors affecting on contraceptive behavior. It is investigated that contraceptive behavior is associated with communication of young couples and sexual autonomy. Contraceptive behavior is managed on a very personal level, unlike other health behaviors, so it is only partially supported by specific subjects or situations. Especially, it is urgent to consider contraceptive act of unmarried males and females in addition to rapidly changing sex culture¹¹.

Since sexual intercourse is made by the interaction of two people rather than an individual, it is important to identify sexual behaviors, sexualattitudes, and sexual autonomy at the level of the couples. There are not many studies on couples in the existing research related to sex and since studies on contraception and sexual autonomy that can occur in sexual intercourse have not been conducted solely on subjects who have experienced sexual intercourse, analysis was made in response to a virtual situation without being based on actual situation in many cases. This study was able to identify more detailed and realistic results for sexual intercourse between couples, since data were gathered from unmarried men and women in their twenties who could be regarded as actually and potentially the most active sexual activity group¹.

Sexual autonomy of unmarried couples in college students was 3.99 out of 5 points in this study which was

more than average. The previous study¹⁶also showed a similar result to 3.93 points. Sexual autonomy means that it can be controlled against external pressure and not burdened by external pressure in the context of sexual relations.

People with low sexual autonomy tend to have a variety of sexual problems such as unwanted pregnancy, artificial abortion, unwed mothers, and sexually transmitted diseases because they lack the ability to negotiate the conditions of sexual relations such as rejecting unwanted sex or using contraception tool.

According to the results of logistic regression analysis of contraceptive behaviour, sexual autonomy (OR=2.472, CI=1.431~4.272), marital communication (OR=3.140, CI=1.182~8.341), contraceptive knowledge(OR=2.248, CI=1.134~4.455) were found to be factors significantly influenced unmarried couple's contraceptive behaviour. In this study, contraceptive behaviors of unmarried couples were found to have a significant effect on sexual autonomy, communication, and knowledge of contraception. The degree of sexual autonomy of the continuous contraceptive group was higher than that of the non - continuous contraceptive group in the previous study ¹⁷. Theother study¹⁸ also showed that people who can express themselves better and have higher sexual responsibility use contraception better. Therefore, sexual autonomy promotion programs need to be developed for contraception. The prior study have pointed that sexual activity has commonly been overlooked in both demographic and family planning research, a strong association existed between autonomously decision making and the time since most recent sexual intercourse in the countries under study¹⁹. Thus women's sexual autonomy may be an important piece in protecting the sexual rights of women and helping them to achieve a safe sexual life¹⁹.

Communication between couples showed а significant influence on contraceptive behavior, because communication with partner is very important for preventive contraception in a mutual activity of sexual intercourse¹⁷. Adolescent couples who talked about contraception before sexual intercourse tend to use contraception more consistently than those who do not²⁰.In brief, to achieve higher levels of contraceptive prevalence, efforts need to be done to encourage couples' communication and agreement, and to stimulate couple's participation in family planning ²¹. We can predict that communication is related to the degree of continuous contraception or condom use and this is partially consistent with the previous study ¹⁷ which showed that sexual communication is more important for continuous contraception.

CONCLUSION

The purpose of this study was to investigate the correlation between the contraceptive behavior and sexual autonomy of unmarried young people. The research was carried out among unmarried young people in Korea. The participants of this study were university students in C Province of Korea, and the study was performed in 2016. One hundred seventy four answer sheets out of two hundred respondents were analyzed except for 26 incomplete ones. The number of participants in this study was 67 males (38.5%) and 107 females (61.5%). Sexual autonomy was significantly positively related with marital communication (r = .235, p=.002) and relationship satisfaction (r = .207, p = .006). Marital communication was significantly positively related with relationship satisfaction (r = .474, p < .001). According to results from logistic regression analysis, sexual autonomy (OR=2.472, CI=1.431~4.272), marital communication (OR=3.140, CI=1.182~8.341), contraceptive knowledge(OR=2.248, CI=1.134~4.455) were found to be factors significantly influenced unmarried couple's contraceptive behavior. It is investigated that contraceptive behavior is associated with communication of young couples and sexual autonomy. Therefore, communication and sexual autonomy should be taken into account in contraception education program to increase safe sex life for unmarried couples.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Namseoul University, Source of Funding: Namseoul university Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- Jung MR, Sexual behaviors, attitudes and autonomy of unmarried couples, unpublished master's thesis, Seoul National University, 2013,
- Kim MO, Choi JH, A study on sexual behavior, sexual knowledge, and sexual assertiveness among Korean college students, Indian Journal of Science and Technology, 2016, 9(29), pp.1-8.
- Lee IS, Choi GY, Cha SH, Kim MK, Lee JJ, A survey of sexual behavior of teenagers in South Korea-2006, Korean Journal of Obstetrics and Gynecology, 2010, 53(6), pp. 512-519,
- Hwang SW, Contraceptive behavior and related factors in unmarried women and men, unpublished master's thesis, Seoul National University, 2009,
- World Health Organization, Health topics, http:// www.who.int/topics /sexual_health/en/, 2017.
- Zimmer-Gembeck M J, Helfand M, Ten years of longitudinal research on U.S. adolescent sexual behavior: Developmental correlates of sexual intercourse, and the importance of age, gender and ethnic background, Developmental Review, 2008, 28(2), pp.153-224.
- Sohn AR, Chun SS, Comparing sexual attitude, sexual initiation and sexual behavior by gender in Korean college students, Korean Association of Health and Medical Sociology, 2005,18, pp. 73-100.
- Choi JH, Kim KE, Shin MA, Contraceptive knowledge, contraceptive attitude, and contraceptive use among college students: Function of gender, age, and residence, Korean Journal of Human Ecology, 2010, 19(3), pp.511-522,
- Chang SB, Development of sexual autonomy measurement for college students, Korean Journal of Women Health Nursing, 2002, 8(1), pp.106-115, http://www.riss.kr/link?id=A75705668
- Deci E L, Ryan R M, Intrinsic motivation and self-determination in human behavior, New York: Plenum, 1985.

- Hwang SW, Chung CW, Structural equation modeling on contraception behavior of unmarried men and women in Korea: Gender difference, Journal of Korean Academy of Nursing, 2014, 44(2), pp.159-169.
- Bienvenu MJ, Measurement of marital communication, The family coordinator, 1970, 19(1), pp.26-31.
- 13. Park EY, The effects of a group counseling program for enhancing male-female relationship on college student couples' communication and relationship satisfaction, unpublished master's thesis, Chungbuk university, Korea, 2003, http:// www.riss.kr/link?id=T8664673
- 14. Kim HS, A study on the marital satisfaction, unpublished master's thesis, Ewha woman's university, Korea, 1982.
- 15. Frazier PA, Esterly E, Correlates of relationship beliefs: gender, relationship experience and relationship satisfaction, Journal of social and personal relationship, 1990, 7(3), pp. 331-352.
- Cho GY, Kim YH,Factors influencing sexual assertiveness of women college students, Journal of the Korean Data Analysis Society, 2014, 16(5), pp. 2795-2806,

- Kim MJ, Kang HS, A comparative study of consistent and inconsistent contraceptive users on partner communication, perceived contraceptive control, and sexual autonomy, Journal of Korean Academy of Nursing, 2003, 33(6),pp. 784-791,
- Hornick JP, Devlin MC, Downey MK, Baynham T, Successful and unsuccessful contraceptors: A multivariate typology, Journal of Social Work&HumanSexuality, 1986, 4,pp.17-31,
- Hindin M J, Muntifering C J, Women's autonomy and timing of most recent sexual intercourse in sub-saharan Africa: A multi country analysis, Journal of Sex research, 2011, 48(6), pp. 511_519. DOI: 10. 1080/00224499.2011.52918
- Jorgensen S, King S, Torrey B, Dyadic and social network influences on adolescent exposure to pregnancy risk, Journal of Marriage and Family, 1980, 42(1), pp.141-155,
- 21. Tilahun T, Coene G, Temmerman M, Degomme O, Couple based family planning education: changes in male involvement and contraceptive use among married couples in Jimma Zone, Ethiopia, BMC Public Health, 2015, 15(682), pp. 2-8.

Volatile Profile Comparison of Raw and Dried Rizhome of Atractylodes japonica

Chang-Hwan Oh

Department of Oriental Medical Food and Nutrition, Semyung University, 65 Semyung-ro, Jecheon, Chungbuk 27136, South Korea

ABSTRACT

Atractylodes japonica is a source of herbal medicinal material "Sab-Joo" for herbal medicine "Baekchul" in Korea. Volatile aroma compounds may play some valuable therapeutic activities. Volatiles in raw and dried Sab-Joo(the rhizome of A. japonica) were analyzed by GC-MS after a dynamic headspace method. The mashed samples were stabilized at 40°C for 30min and volatile compounds were captured by 100 □ polydimethylsiloxane coated SPME fiber just before DB-5MS column separation followed by mass spectrometric analysis (with electron impact mode). Among 58 detected peaks, the 15 major components were observed for their fate after drying of Sab-Joo. β -Elemene, β -maaliene, 2,3,4,5-tetramethyltricyclo[3.2.1.02,7] oct-3-ene, curcumene, 1-(3,3-dimethyl-but-1-ynyl)-1,2-dimethyl-3-methylene-cyclopropane, guaia-10,11diene, and furanodiene were diminished after drying. a-Selinene and valencene were almost disappeared in dried Sab-Joo. Among the eight volatiles relatively increased after drying, five components, such as β -patchoulene, valencene, α -selinene, 9,10-dehydro-Isolongifolene, and (-)-aristolene were more than doubled up(percent change over 100%). β-Patchoulene, valencene increased about four times after drying. The major volatiles over 5% (NPA%) in the dried sample were all sesquiterpenes having molecular formula $C_{15}H_{24}$ (MW=204). The relative quantitative volatile profiles were quite different before and after drying Sab-Joo. Therefore the fate of the pharmaceutically/toxicallyimportant volatile components by the simple drying process should be carefully studied to maximize the efficacy and minimize the risk of the final product.

Keywords: Atractylodes japonica, Sab-Joo, Volatiles, SPME, GC-MS, Drying.

INTRODUCTION

Due to its geographical conditions turning it into a traffic hub, Jecheon is famous as not only the major oriental medicinal products distribution point but also the cultivation of various herbal drug materials(HDMs) in South Korea¹.Among the 117 HDMs in "common use for food and medicine" ² in South Korea, the nine HDMs were produced in Jecheon area(over at least 900 square meters each in 2013), for the oriental medicine and/or the functional foods. Atractylodes Rhizoma Alba was the cultivated HMDs in the largest area of Jecheon (256588 square meters).The genus Atractylodes that is native to eastern Asia such as Korea, Japan, China etc, belong to Asteraceae(or Sunflower) family. One of Atractylodes "Sab-Joo"(Korean name of *Atractylodes* *japonica* Koidaumi) is a plant material for preparing an aromatic herbal medicine Baekchul (Atractylodis Rhizoma Alba). But some people think Changchul (Atractylodis Rhizoma) is the dried rootstock part of Sab-Joo while Baekchul is the dried bulky root part at the end of Sab-Joo root. Moreover, Chinese researchers categorize *A. japonica* as "Gwan-Changchul", a type of Changchul, which is not even listed in the Chinese pharmacopeia³. However the rhizome of *A. lancea* D.C or *A. chinensis* Koidaumi is the official plant material for Changchul in the Korean Pharmacopoeia (Table 1). Their origins in pharmacopoeia are slightly different among South Korea, Japan, North Korea and China. Therefore the definition of Baekchul and Changchul is still confused a lot globally⁴.

Herbal Medicinal Drug Material		Academic	Parts used	
English	Korean	Ivame		
Atractylodes Rhizome	Baekchul	Atractylodes japonica Koidzumi	Rhizome orrhizome without	
White		macrocephala Koidzumi	periderm	
Atractylodes	Changehul	Atractylodes lancea De Candlle	Phizomo	
Rhizome	Changehul	Atractylodes chinensis Koidzumi	Knizome	

Table 1: The identity information of Atractylodesherbal medicinal materials in KoreanPharmacopoeia

Most of herbal medicines are circulated as dried form. Therefore many chemical compounds may be dramatically concentrated or reduced according to their chemical and physical characteristics. Aroma compounds may have fate of diminishment due to its volatility after drying that is a typical process of herbal medicinal material. Volatile aroma compounds may play some valuable therapeutic activities such anti-inflammatory^{5,6}, anticonvulsant activity⁷, as immunostimulating activity ⁸ and etc. The volatile compounds in the aromatic plants and essential oils could give high impact on the efficacy and/or quality of food, cosmetic, and pharmaceutical products suggests that the volatile analysis of herbal medicinal plants is quite precious in order to find valuable compounds from such sources.

The volatile flavor compounds of *A. macrocephala* and *A. lancea*were analyzed, while *A. japonica* is put in the title and considered same as *A. lancea*in South Korea ⁹. In the research, the volatiles were acquired using simultaneous distillation extraction (SDE) method, the continuousextraction of the distilled water added sample by *n*-pentane and diethyl ether mixture (1:1 v/v). The liquid extract was chromatographed using a polarGC capillary column (FFAP), followed by electron impact mode mass spectrometric analysis. The authors call *A. macrocephala* as Baekchul and *A. lancea* as Changchul. They found some major compounds such as furanodiene, α -cyperone, alloaromadendrene etc. in *A. macrocephala*

and *A. lancea*. And other Korean researchers compared the volatile components in essential oil from the different Atractylodes species. SDE was also used for the preparation of essential oil. However there is no any description of the solvent to dissolveessential oil. Even though authors mentioned that the volatile profiles were similar for *A. japonica* and *A. macrocephala* sampled in Korean herbal markets, among each sixteen volatiles found in each sample collected in Keumsan herbal market, only the four each compounds existed in each sample collected in Euisong herbal market ¹⁰. The reasons for this discrepancies might come from the lack of analytical precision or sample consistency.

Simultaneousdistillation (solvent) extraction is the traditional sample preparation method to get essential oil. But there are many chances of heatdegradation (such as oxidation) for a couple of labile compounds during long distillation period (usually it takes a couple of hours).Not like the traditional volatile compounds analysis with the extracted essential oil, dynamic headspace (HS) method can be applied without chemical extraction step, with high sensitivity due to concentration effect of volatiles by solid adsorbent having high affinity to the target chemicals. One of DHM, solid-phase microextraction (SPME) have gained high popularity in many scientific fields such as environments, foods, drugs and etc., due to its simple and unique characters of this non-exhaustive method 8."When looking into the types of food in which SPME was used for analysis of flavor/volatile compounds, the biggest group was wine, followed by fruits/vegetables, dairy products, beverages, meat, spices and herbs, cereals/bakery,snacks, fats and oils, seafood/ fish and honey" ¹¹. As a comparison of two sample preparation methods, SDE and SPME techniques, their effectiveness in the extraction of volatile compounds from various mustard paste samples were tested¹². The results proved SDE lacked the sensitivity for the detection of some volatiles (such as 1,2-propanediol). SPME is adapting various stationary phase coated fused-silica fiber where anaDue to the spelytes in the sample are directly absorbed (or adsorbed) onto the fiber coating. ¹³.There are two kinds of SPME for HS sampling and liquid sampling. Direct immersion of the SPME probe in the liquid sample allows absorption or adsorption of not only target compounds but also various matrix compounds such as macromolecules inhibiting chromatographic analysis. Therefore most of SPME sample treatments are applied as HS-SPME for selectively capturing volatile compounds from the complex matrices such as food, environments etc. Especially, due to the hindrance of food matrices such as sugars, fats, proteins, coloring agents etc., HS-SPME is the predominant SPME¹¹.

In this study, the fate of volatile compounds in the rhizome of *A. japonica* (Sab-Joo) was investigated before and after drying process. The volatiles were analyzed by HS-SPME followed by GC-mass spectrometric (MS) analysis.Even though the most of the herbal medicinal materials are circulated as the dried form, the raw form of them could be used for the processed food material. Therefore, before and after drying, the relative profile of volatile components in some herbal medicinal material (such as *A. japonica* that is an aroma herbal medicinal material) can have a great influence on the medicinal efficacy and sensory quality of the final products.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

Materials and sample preparation: Raw Sab-Joo was purchased in Jecheon medicinal herb market, Chungbuk province, South Korea. After purchasing, Sab-Joo was determined by an oriental medicine expert. Raw Sab-Joo was cut as small pieces and broken into shatters by multipurpose cutter(KSP-35, Koreamedi Co., LTD, South Korea). The particle sizes were in 35-60 mesh. Dried Sab-Joo was prepared by drying in vacuum oven(JSVO-60T, JSR, South Korea) at 70°C for 24 hours. Raw and dried Sab-Joo samples were kept in a desiccator inside of refrigerator(4°C). Each 1 g of Sab-Joo raw and dried sample was put into a 20 mL size HS vial(Agilent Technologies, Santa Clara, CA, USA) and 5 mL of HPLC grade water(Burdick and Jackson, Muskegon, MI, USA) was added with magnetic stirring bar. To confirm any difference of volatile profiles between the raw Sab-Joo sample with/without additional water in HS vial, just the raw Sab-Joo without additional water was analyzed by the same manner. The 100µ polydimethylsiloxane coated SPME fiber(Supelco, Bellefonte, PA, USA) was pre-conditioned at 250°C for 10 min in GC split/ splitless injector, followed by positioning it in the HS region of the vial and sampled for 30 min at 40°C with stirring(with 500rpm). The *n*-paraffin mixture(C_5-C_{30}) for retention index(RI) calculation was acquired from Sigma-Aldrich(St. Louis, MO, USA).

Moisture analysis: The moisture content(%) of Sab-Joo was measured by theanalytical balance(Entris323-1S, SartoriusGoettingen, Germany) after drying it in 70°C vacuum oven until getting constant weight. The sample was taken out from the vacuum oven every four hours, and the weight was measured after cooling down it in a desiccator. A pairedsample was tested for 24 hours.

Instrumental analysis: Volatiles adsorbed in SPME fiber was delivered to GC injector by Splitless mode(purge delay time, 1 min and split vent flow 20mL/min) at 250°C. The Pegasus IV GC×GC-TOF MS(time of flight mass spectrometer, Leco Corporation, St. Joseph, MI, USA) was used with HP-5MS(30m \times 0.25mmI.D., 0.25µm d). The oven temperature was programmed as, $40^{\circ}C(2min) \rightarrow 10^{\circ}C/min \rightarrow 65^{\circ}C \rightarrow 2^{\circ}C/$ m i n \rightarrow 1 1 0 °C \rightarrow 5 °C / m i n \rightarrow 1 6 0 °C \rightarrow 3 °C / min \rightarrow 190°C \rightarrow 20°C/min \rightarrow 280°C(2min). The mobile gas, helium(ultra-high purity, 99.999%) was set as 1 mL/ min(constant flow mode). MS transfer line and the ion source temperatures were 260 and 250°C, respectively. The electron energy was set as -70 V(detector voltage was 1750 V). EI mass range was set as m/z 33~500. The ion source temperature was 220°C.

Qualitative peak identification was performed by the mass spectrum and RI comparison. Mass spectral library searching was processed by LECO® Software with Wiley Library. And RI of each peak was calculated by the formula for temperature programmed GC condition¹⁴. The *n*-paraffin mixture was analyzed very time of the sample analysis to guarantee the RI precision.

Statistical analysis: The statistical analyses such as relative standard deviation, etc. were carried out using the SPSS 15.0 software.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

The moisture content of Sab-Joowas measured as 22.5% by duplicate analyses as shown in Table 2. After drying, the residual flavoring components could be concentrated 22.5% more if there is no chemical degradation and physical evaporation of the compound. Therefore a dried herbal plant material could have the different flavoring character than raw.

Sampla	Drying time (hours) at 70°C vacuum oven							Moist	ure %
Sample	0	4	8	12	16	20	24	Each	Average
No. 1	7.4	6.7	6.1	5.9	5.9	5.9	5.9	20.3	22.5
No. 2	7.7	6.4	5.9	5.9	5.9	5.8	5.8	24.7	22.3

 Table 2: Raw and dried weight of Atractylodes japonica rhizome (Unit = gram)

The GC-MS ion chromatograms of the raw Sab-Joo volatiles(pretreated by two different HS-SPME methods) are displayed in Figure 1. The volatile peaks detected in both chromatograms are nearly identical.Existence of additional water for HS-SPME sampling did not likely affect the peak profiles.However, the HS volume in an HS vial determines the size of space filled with the sample vapor during equilibrium step.As a result, the headspace volume can be an important factor in determining the precision of the analysis, resulting it could be affected a lot by the HS equilibrium condition. Therefore HS-SPME sampling with a HS vial filled with a 1g solid sample plus 5mL of HPLC grade water(about 6mL of HS volume) was adapted in this research.



Figure 1: The volatile compounds of raw Atractylodes japonica rhizome pre-treated by HS-SPME. (A) with 1g sample and 5 mL of HPLC grade water, (B) with 1g solid sample only.

Compounds	RT(min)	RI*	NPA%**	Ref ^{***}
β-Elemene	35.2	1430	14.96	3
β-Maaliene	32.0	1345	13.28	3,9
1-(3,3-Dimethyl-but-1-ynyl)-1,2-dimethyl-3-methylene-cyclopropane	34.9	1421	10.63	
(-)-α-Neoclovene	33.4	1381	10.02	
Guaia-10,11-diene	34.5	1408	9.94	
β-Caryophyllene	34.9	1419	9.53	3,910
α-Selinene	37.0	1488	4.87	10
2,3,4,5-Tetramethyltricyclo [3.2.1.02,7]oct-3-ene	33.7	1387	3.93	
(-)-Aristolene	31.0	1321	3.28	3
Valencene	38.5	1537	3.09	3, 10
Curcumene	36.7	1479	2.58	9
9,10-Dehydro-isolongifolene	39.3	1564	2.56	3
Furanodiene	42.4	1669	1.59	3, 9
β-Patchoulene	33.7	1386	1.49	3
α-Himachalene	36.6	1476	1.06	9
Selina-3,7(11)-diene	37.8	1515	0.61	
1,8-Cyclopentadecadiyne	38.7	1543	0.55	
β-Phellandrene	14.3	1028	0.46	3
(Z)-Ocimene	13.2	1008	0.45	
α-Humulene	36.0	1455	0.44	3, 9, 10
β-Selinene	36.4	1470	0.39	3, 9, 10
1-Isopropyl-2-methoxy-4-methylbenzene	26.4	1236	0.38	
Sesquiterpene $C_{15}H_{24}$ MW=240	38.6	1539	0.36	
4,6,6-Trimethyl-2-(3-methylbuta-1,3-dienyl)-3-oxatricyclo[5.1.0.0(2,4)] octane	44.2	1730	0.33	
β-Sesquiphellandrene	38.0	1521	0.32	3, 9, 10
Sesquiterpene C ₁₅ H ₂₄ MW=240	33.1	1372	0.26	
Sesquiterpene C ₁₅ H ₂₄ MW=240	32.8	1365	0.23	
γ-Gurjunene	37.1	1492	0.22	
p-Cymene	14.0	1022	0.20	3,9
Sesquiterpene C ₁₅ H ₂₄ MW=240	39.0	1555	0.19	
Sesquiterpene C ₁₅ H ₂₄ MW=240	35.7	1447	0.18	
Sesquiterpene C ₁₅ H ₂₄ MW=240	31.4	1330	0.16	
Sesquiterpene C ₁₅ H ₂₄ MW=240	37.7	1510	0.13	
(-)-Caryophyllene oxide	41.5	1637	0.10	3, 9, 10
Sesquiterpene C ₁₅ H ₂₄ MW=240	33.8	1390	0.09	
Bornyl acetate	29.0	1281	0.08	3
α-Terpinene	13.6	1015	0.07	3

Table 3: The volatile compounds of Atractylodes japonica rhizomepre-treated by HS-SPME

Conted...

Clovene	32.6	1360	0.07	
γ-4-Dimethyl-benzene butanal	36.3	1466	0.06	
Sabinene	11.6	971	0.06	
δ-terpinene	17.2	1081	0.06	
Isocomene	34.2	1400	0.06	3
(Z)-CIS-α-Bergamotene	37.5	1505	0.06	
Sesquiterpene C ₁₅ H ₂₄ MW=240	40.9	1617	0.04	
3,7-Dimethyl-1,3,7-octatriene	35.9	1454	0.04	
γ-Elemene	35.4	1436	0.04	3, 9
(1a4a4aa10aa)1,4,4a,5,6,9,10,10a-octahydro-11,11-dimethyl-1,4- methanocycloocta[d]pyridazine	37.3	1499	0.04	
Methyl thymyl ether	25.8	1226	0.03	
β-Pinene	11.8	976	0.03	3
β-Chamigrene	32.4	1355	0.03	
α-Phellandrene	13.2	1007	0.03	3
Myrcene	12.3	989	0.03	3
Sesquiterpene C ₁₅ H ₂₄ MW=240	34.0	1394	0.03	
α-Pinene	10.0	932	0.03	3
(E)-β-Ocimene (trans-β-Ocimene)	10.6	948	0.01	3
4,6,6-Trimethyl-2-(3-methylbuta-1,3-dienyl)-3-oxatricyclo[5.1.0.0(2,4)] octane	40.1	1591	0.01	
γ-Terpinene	15.7	1054	0.01	3
trans-5,6-Epoxy-beta-ionone	2.7	<600	0.01	

*RI means Retention Index.

**NPA% means the normalized peak area percent.

***Ref means the references of the compound that was detected in Atractylodes japonica in South Korea.

Total 58 ion peaks were detected in Sab-Joo(Table 3). Among them, 48 peaks were identified by comparing mass spectrum and RI while other 10 compounds were assumed as the sesquiterpene with molecular structure $C_{15}H_{24}$ (MW=240). The fifteen compounds took the normalized peak area(NPA) percent over 1%. β-Elemene is the largest ion peak taking the NPA 14.96%. "β-Elemene is the main constituent of Rhizoma zedoariae and Pterodon emarginatus as Chinese and Brazilian medicinal herbs, respectively. This compound has anti-inflammatory and antitumor properties and is able to pass the blood-brain barrier" ¹⁵. It is one of the very popular sesquiterpene having the herbal, waxy and fresh odor, found in more than 300 floral plants belong to Araceae, Arecaceae, Cactaceae, Orchidaceae, Nyctaginaceae, etc16. It was also found in Sab-Jootreated bySDE using a Clevenger apparatus in South Korea ³. The second largest peak(NPA 13.28%) designated as β -maaliene, its mass spectrum is very similar to alloaromadendrene that is a structural isomer of it. Even though alloaromadendrene was identified in Sab-Jooby two different former researches 3,4, its RI value in non-polar column(by temperature programming mode) is in the range of 1442~1477¹⁷. RI value of β -maaliene in this researchis 1345 that isin the RI range 1369~1422(analyzed by nonpolar column with temperature programming mode) of β-maaliene in NIST Chemistry WebBook¹⁸. Moreover, the RI 1345 fall in just 0.8% difference bracket of RI 1356 that was assigned for β -maaliene identified in Sab-Jooformerly³. β -Maaliene was quantitated(as trace~7.49%) in six Italian populations of Ephedra nebrodensis subspecies by HS-SPME and GC-FID/GC-MS analyses¹⁹. The fifth largest peak of RI 1408 was identified as guaia-1(10),11-diene. Guaia-1(10),11-diene, produced in leaves of Polygonum minus, was detected with RI 1456(in DB-1 column) by SPME and hydrodistillation sample treatment²⁰.β-Caryophyllene, the sixth largest peak taking 9.53% was eluted with RI 1419,

that is in the range of RI 1399~1455 acquired with nonpolar column by temperature programming mode ²¹. It was also detected in Sab-Joo three times in South Korea ^{3,4,10}. β -Caryophyllene is one of the very common flavoring compound in various plant parts. It was found as the major compound taking 52.9% of the essential oil (0.2% v/w on fresh weight basis) acquired from the aerial parts of *Orthodon dianthera* Maxim from Vietnam ²². It was also found as 48.7% from a sweet basil oil ²³. β -Caryophyllene was detected as a major component in 25 research articles, as over than 10% of the plants derived part(most of them are essential oil) since the year 1985 ²⁴. The organoleptic character of β -Caryophyllene is "sweet", "woody", "spicy", "clove" and "dry" ²⁴.Among the other compounds with over NPA 1%, furanodiene was found in Sab-Joo essential oil extracted bySDE in the two separate studies^{3,4}. Furanodiene is a principle component in Curcuma species ²⁵.It was studied as an active compound restraining breast cancer cell growth²⁶. RI 1670 of furanodiene in this study was close to RI 1640 acquired from HP-5MS(the same kind ofcolumn used in this research) in other research ³. Other major compounds over NPA 1%, α-selinene, (-)-aristolene, valencene, 9,10-dehydro-isolongifolene, β-patchoulene and α-himachalene were also detected in Sab-Joo^{3,4,10}. Among 48 identified compounds, β-caryophyllene, α-humulene, β-selinene, β-sesquiphellandrene, and (-)-caryphyllene oxide were the common volatiles detected in Sab-Joo analyzed by three different Korean researches. Totally 27 compounds, including above four compounds, were also identified in Sab-Joo by at least one Korean research^{3,4,10}.

Compounds	NPA	% *	Percent		
Name	Formula	MW	Raw	Dried	Change**
β-Elemene	C ₁₅ H ₂₄	204	16.12	0.01	-100
β-Maaliene	C ₁₅ H ₂₄	204	14.31	0.02	-100
1-(3,3-Dimethyl-but-1-ynyl)-1,2-dimethyl-3- methylene-cyclopropane	$C_{12}H_{18}$	162	11.45	3.12	-73
(⁻)-α-Neoclovene	C ₁₅ H ₂₄	204	10.80	11.91	10
Guaia-10,11-diene	C ₁₅ H ₂₄	204	10.71	8.15	-24
β-Caryophyllene	C ₁₅ H ₂₄	204	10.26	15.82	54
α-Selinene	C ₁₅ H ₂₄	204	5.25	17.83	240
2,3,4,5-Tetramethyltricyclo[3.2.1.02,7]oct-3-ene	C ₁₂ H ₁₈	162	4.24	0.11	-98
(-)-Aristolene	C ₁₅ H ₂₄	204	3.53	7.62	116
Valencene	C ₁₅ H ₂₄	204	3.33	16.25	388
Curcumene	C ₁₅ H ₂₂	202	2.78	0.44	-84
9,10-Dehydro-isolongifolene	C ₁₅ H ₂₂	202	2.76	7.35	167
Furanodiene	C ₁₅ H ₂₀ O	216	1.72	1.33	-23
β-Patchoulene	C ₁₅ H ₂₄	204	1.60	8.65	440
α-Himachalene	C ₁₅ H ₂₄	204	1.15	1.41	23

Table 4: Normalized volatile compounds of Atractylodes japonica rhizome before/after drying

* Normalized peak area percent was calculated within fifteen major compounds.

**Percent Change was calculated by (Dried NPA%-Raw NPA%)/Raw NPA%.

Fifteen major volatile compounds(over NPA 1%) were monitored for their fate after drying process(Table 4). NPA% of each peak was re-calculated with the fifteen compounds only. α -Selinene and valencene were the relatively large components as NPA 17.83% and 16.25% in dried Sab-Joo, respectively, while β -elemene and β -maaliene(those were highest NPA% volatiles as 16.12% and 14.31% in raw Sab-Joo, respectively) were almost totally disappeared. The major volatiles over

NPA 5% in the dried sample were all sesquiterpenes having molecular formula $C_{15}H_{24}$ (MW=204). β-Elemene, β-maaliene, 2,3,4,5-tetramethyltricyclo[3.2.1.02,7]oct-3-ene, curcumene, 1-(3,3-dimethyl-but-1-ynyl)-1,2dimethyl-3-methylene-cyclopropane, guaia-10,11-diene, and furanodiene were diminished after drying.Among the eight volatiles relatively increased after drying, five components, such as β-patchoulene, valencene, α-selinene, 9,10-dehydro-Isolongifolene, and (-)-aristolene were more than doubled up(percent change over 100%). β-Patchoulene(a sesquiterpene of percent change after drying, 440%) was reported in Patchouli oil as rich as 4.2%. "Patchouli oil(from Pogostemon cablin) is a basic ingredient of high value perfumes becauseof its oriental notes and strong fixative properties" ²⁷. Valencene was the second largest component, with its NPA% tripled up after drying of Sab-Joo sample. A sesquiterpene, valencene (possessing orange, wood and citrus-like flavoring character) is an important aroma ingredient, albeit a low-amount produced in citrus essential oil28. Valencene, used to be extracted from the peel of Valencia orange is frequently utilized in fragrance and flavoring industry and also used in the production of nootkatone, the main flavoring component of grapefruit flavor and aroma ²⁹. Large amount of valencene was determined as the main compound(31.80%) of the naturally field grown Salvia cryptantha that is an aromatic herb belonging to Lamiaceae ³⁰. NPA% of (-)-aristolene was also increased 167%. It was reported as a component of Nardostachys chinensis or N. grandiflora(analyzed by

SPME-GC-MS)³¹. *N. jatamansi*(synonym of *N. chinensis* or *N. grandiflora*) is a source material of an essentialoil "spikenard" of intensely aromatic amber-colored type. This essential oil was utilized as a part of the Ayurvedic herbal tradition of India in ancient times^{32,33}. The rhizome of *N. chinensis* or *N. jatamansi* are used as the material of an oriental medicine "Gam-Song-Hyang" ³⁴. The sesquiterpenes, such as β-caryophyllene, α-himachalene, and (–)-α-neoclovene were the compounds with a little increment(as 54~10% percent change) of their NPA%.

The fifteen major volatile profiles of raw and dried Sab-Joo are displayed as the spider maps in Figure 2. As the shape of the two profiles is differentiated distinctively, the organoleptic characters provoked by two different status of matrices might be different with each other. Any pharmaceutical or functional efficacy could be different by means of those each characteristic volatile components' profiles of the raw form and dried form of Sab-Joo.



Figure 2: Spider map of the volatile profiles of raw and driedAtractylodes japonica rhizome(based on normalized GC-MS TIC peak area within the major 15 compounds).

CONCLUSION

The volatile profiles of raw and dried Sab-Joo were proved as distinctively different with each other. Among the 15 major peaks(having higher than NPA 1%), the 7 volatiles were diminished from -23% to almost -100%(β -elemene and β -maaliene), while the other8

sesquiterpenes ($C_{15}H_{24}$; MW=204) were increased from 10% to 440% (β -patchoulene).The relative quantitative volatile profiles were quite different before and after drying of Sab-Joo. Those phenomena may change the general knowledge about the simple processing "drying" of the herbal medicinal materials used to be circulated as the dried form traditionally.Therefore the fate of the

pharmaceutically worthwhile volatile component by the even simple drying process should be carefully studied to maximize the efficacy of the final product. Moreover, the accumulation of any toxically potent volatile components during drying process must be carefully observed to minimize the risk of any functional foods or drugs made with the herbal medicinal materials.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Semyung University,

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

Author thanks DY Park and Matthew Oh for their help of experiments and English correction.

REFERENCES

- Jecheon culture & tourism, "Jecheon Medical Herb Market", http://tour.jecheon.go.kr/etour/ selectClturCntntsView.do? key=244 & cltur Cntnts No = 2097&scrit1.sc1=504000
- Kwon K T, A research on management system of herbal medicine in common use for food and medicine, 2012, Korean Journal of Herbology, 27 (2), pp. 25-29.
- Chang K M, Kim G H, Chemical Components of *Atractylodes japonica* Rhizome Oil, Journal of Food Science and Nutrition, 2010, 15, pp. 147-151.
- Lee J H, Kim Y K, Hong S P, Kim CS, Studies of taxanomic origins of Atractylodis Rhizoma Alba and *Atractylodis Rhizoma*, Korean Journal of Oriental Medicine, 2002, 8 (1), pp. 55-63.
- Sa R C S, Andrade L N, Sousa D P, A Review on anti-inflammatory activity of monoterpenes, Molecules, 2013, 18, pp. 1227-1254.
- Almeida R N, Agra M F, Maior F N S, Sousa D P, Essential oils and their constituents: anticonvulsant activity, Molecules, 2011, 16, pp. 2726-2742.
- Kedzia B, Jankowiak J, Holonska J, Krzyzaniak M, Investigation of essential oils and components with immunostimulating activity. Herba Polonica, 1998, 44, pp. 126–135.
- 8. Janusz P, Handbook of solid phase microextraction, Elsevier: UK & USA, 2011.

- Lee J W, Lee J G, Kim M J, Do J H, Yang J W, Volatile flavor of *Atractylodes japonica* Koidzumi, The Korean Journal of Food And Nutrition, 2001, 14 (1), pp. 15-19.
- Chung H G, Bang K H, Bang J K, Lee S E, Seong N S, Cho J H, Han B S, Kim S M, Comparison of volatile components in essential oil from different origin of Atractylodes spp., Korean Journal of Medicinal Crop Science, 2004, 12 (2), pp. 149-153.
- Jelen H H, Majcher M, Dziadas M, Microextraction techniques in the analysis of food flavor compounds: A review, Analytica Chimica Acta, 2012, 738, pp. 13–26.
- Cai J, Liu B, Su Q, Comparison of simultaneous distillation extraction and solid-phase microextraction for the determination of volatile flavor components, Journal of Chromatography A, 2001, 930 (1-2), pp. 1-7.
- 13. Kataoka H, Lord H L, Pawliszyn J, Solidphase microextraction (SPME) is a new sample preparation technique using a fused-silica fiber that is coated on the outside with an appropriate stationary phase. Analyte in the sample is directly extracted to the fiber coating, Journal of Chromatography A, 2000, 880 (1-2), pp. 35-62.
- 14. Myoung S M, Oh C H, A Pattern Recognition of the Volatile Chromatographic Peaks detected in the Korean Distilled Liquors using Principle Component Analysis, International Journal of Applied Engineering Research, 2017, 12 (15), pp. 4941-4945.
- 15. Shamsizadeh A, Roohbakhsh A, Ayoobi F, Moghaddamahmadi A, Chapter 25 – The Role of Natural Products in the Prevention and Treatment of Multiple Sclerosis. In: Nutrition and Lifestyle in Neurological Autoimmune Diseases Multiple Sclerosis. Edited by Watson R R, Killgore W D S, Academic Press, 2017, pp. 249-260.
- 16. The Pherobase, Floral compound beta-elemene, http://www.pherobase.com/database/floralcompounds/floral-taxa-compounds-detail-betaelemene.php
- 17. NIST, Allo-Aromadendrene, NIST Chemistry WebBook, SRD 69, http://webbook.nist.gov/cgi/ cbook.cgi?ID=C25246279&Mask=2000#Gas-Chrom

- NIST, β-Maaliene, NIST Chemistry WebBook, SRD
 69, http://webbook.nist. gov/cgi/cbook. cgi?ID = C489292 & Units = SI & Mask = 2000 # Gas-Chrom
- Maggi F, Nicoletti M, Petitto V, Sagratini G, Papa F, Vittori S, Solid-phase microextraction (SPME) analysis of six Italian populations of *Ephedra nebrodensis* Tineo ex Guss. subsp. nebrodensis., Chemistry & Biodiversity, 2011, 8 (1), pp. 95-114.
- 20. Ahmad R, Baharum S N, Bunawan H, Lee M, Noor N M, Rohani E R, Ilias N, Zin N M, Volatile Profiling of Aromatic Traditional Medicinal Plant, Polygonum minus in Different Tissues and Its Biological Activities, Molecules, 2014, 19, pp. 19220-19242.
- 21. NIST, β-Caryophyllene, NIST Chemistry WebBook, SRD 69, http://webbook.nist.gov/cgi/ cbook.cgi?ID=C87445&Units=SI&Mask=2200# Gas-Chrom
- 22. Hac L V, Luong N X, Dung N X, Klinkby N, Leclercq P A, Volatile Constituents of the Essential Oil of Orthodon dianthera Maxim.(Syn. Mosla dianthera Maxim.) from Vietnam, Journal of Essential Oil Research, 2001, 13 (1), pp. 18-20.
- 23. Paolo Pallado, Graziano Tassinato, Martina D'Alpaos and Pietro Traldi. Gas chromatography/ mass spectrometry in aroma chemistry: a comparison of essential oils and flavours extracted by classical and supercritical techniques, Rapid Communications in Mass Spectrometry, 1997, 11 (12), pp. 1335–1341.
- 24. The Good Scent Company, "beta-caryophyllene, occurance (natural, food, other)", http://www.the goodscentscompany.com/data/rw1060851.html
- 25. Zhu J J, An Y W, Hu G, Yin G P, Zhang Q W, Wang Z M, Simultaneous determination of multiple sesquiterpenes in *Curcuma wenyujin* herbal medicines and related products with one single reference standard, Molecules, 2013, 18(2), pp. 2110-2121.
- 26. Zhong Z, Dang Y, Yuan X, Guo W, Li Y, Tan W, Cui J, Lu J, Zhang Q, Chen X, Wang Y, Furanodiene,

a natural product, inhibits breast cancer growth both in vitro and in vivo, Cellular Physiology and Biochemistry, 2012, 20 (3), pp. 778-790.

- 27. Sundaresan V, Singh S P, Mishra A N, Shasany A K, Darokar M P, Kalra A, Naqvi A A, Composition and Comparison of Essential Oils of *Pogostemon cablin* (Blanco) Benth. (Patchouli) and *Pogostemon travancoricus* Bedd. var. travancoricus, Journal of Essential Oil Research, 2009, 21, pp. 220-221.
- 28. Sharon-Asa L, Shalit M, Frydman A, Bar E, Holland D, Or E, Lavi U, Lewinsohn E, Eyal Y, Citrus fruit flavor and aroma biosynthesis: isolation, functional characterization, and developmental regulation, of *Cstps1*, a key gene in the production of the sesquiterpene aroma compound valencene, The plant Journal, 36, pp. 664-674.
- Bomgardner M M, Fragrances 101: A Fortuitous Field Of Flavors & Fragrances, Chemical & Engineering News, 2012, 90 (29), pp. 25-29.
- 30. Ipek A, Gurbuz B, Bingol M U, Geven F, Akgul G, Rezaeieh K A P, Cosge B, Comparison of essential oil components of wild and field grown *Salvia cryptantha* Montbert & Aucher ex Benthan, in Turkey, Turkish Journal of Agriculture and Forestry, 2012, 36, pp. 668-672.
- Tanaka K, Komatsu K, Comparative study on volatile components of Nardostachys rhizome, Journal of Natural Medicines, 2008, 62(1), pp. 112-116.
- 32. The Plant List, Version 1.1., 2013, http://www.the plantlist.org/
- Wikepedia, Nardostachys jatamansi, 2017, https:// en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Nardostachys jatamansi
- 34. MFDS, "Gamsonghyang", Universal oriental herbal medicinal information system, https:// www.mfds.go.kr/herbmed/index.do?code=KHP-N004&includeUrl=/herbmed/view. jsp&nMenuCode=7

The Effects of Psychological Capital and Organizational Communication on Turnover Intention: Mediating Effect of Stress

Chang Seek Lee¹, Soo Hyun Park², Mi Hyang Choi², Ha Young Jang²

¹Dept. of Child and Adolescent Welfare, ²Dept. of Lifelong Education, Hanseo University, 31962 Korea

ABSTRACT

The purpose of this study was to determine the mediating effect of job stress on influence of organizational communication and psychological capital on turnover intention. Subjects were surveyed with convenience sampling method at more than 25 workplaces, and 344 workers were used for analysis. SPSS Win 21.0 was used for descriptive statistics, reliability analysis and correlation analysis, and AMOS 23.0 was used for structural equation analysis. First, correlation analysis revealed that organizational communication and psychological capital revealed statistically positive correlation with in all sub-variables. However, organizational communication and psychological capital negatively correlated with stress and turnover intention. Second, job stress revealed mediating effect between organizational communication and turnover intention. Third, job stress revealed mediating effects between psychological capital and turnover intentions. Based on results of this study, we suggested a plan to reduce turnover intention.

Keywords: Turnover intention, Organizational communication, Psychological capital, Job stress, Worker

INTRODUCTION

Turnover is defined as termination of financial support or intangible benefits, or transfer of a member to another entity, as a member of a voluntary or other party is not willing to conduct social activities any longer ¹. Turnover is largely divided into voluntary turnover and involuntary turnover. Voluntary turnover refers to turnover determined by oneself even if no other person requests it, and involuntary turnover refers to an unwanted turnover ². Conversely, turnover intention refers to attitude of members of the organization to leave the organization, specifically to abandon membership in the organization and to leave their current job³.

This turnover leads to problems such as production loss and economic cost in the organizational aspect, and personal problems such as stress, loss of income and turnover cost ⁴. To prevent turnover, various predictive factors have been studied for reasons such as prevention.

Corresponding Author: Ha Young Jang4 Dept. of Lifelong Education, Hanseo University, 31962 Korea In recent years, job stress is emerging as a significant variable with turnover.

Job stress is defined as stress perceived in the process of doing business and stress perceived by psychological and physiological symptoms⁵. This results in psychological symptoms such as depression and anxiety, physical symptoms such as headache and hypertension, as well as a decrease in work motivation and lower productivity in terms of organizational effectiveness ⁶. Therefore, when workers are exposed to these stresses, they are linked to dissatisfaction and negative emotions ⁷, that have significant negative impact on job performance and commitment, thereby increasing turnover intention⁸. Job stress affects negatively job satisfaction and life satisfaction, found to increase turnover intention⁹.

On the organizational side, communication among members impacts job stress. From the perspective of an organism, when external stimulus is aggressive, the defensive system is activated. When a human being exceeds this limit, he or she lapses into helplessness ¹⁰. By adjusting their values lower and using defensive measures such as rationalization and repression, they fail to adapt and that may lead to stress ¹⁰. In addition, communication between members has a positive impact on organizational and job effectiveness such as job satisfaction and organizational commitment ¹¹. Therefore, communication among members has significant negative impact on individual job stress and turnover intention, but has positive impact on business effectiveness.

Psychological capital, conversely, is defined as enhancing performance by using enterprising thoughts and behaviors, using positive psychological strength for a given environment ¹², that influences stress in most previous studies. The higher the psychological capital, the lower the depression, the higher psychological wellbeing ¹³, and the higher the positive self-concept level, the lower the stress ¹⁴.

Based on these findings, job stress serves as a mediator in the relationship between organizational communication and turnover intention, and between psychological capital and turnover intention. However, most studies to date have addressed organizational and individual variables, and few studies have examined job stress as a mediator.

The purpose of this study was to determine the mediating effect of job stress on influencing organizational communication and psychological capital on turnover intention. Results of this study will provide baseline data for increasingly frequent turnover and job stress.

METHODS

Research model: Bases on results of the study that organizational communication positively impacts stress¹⁰ and turnover intention¹¹ and that psychological capital has a positive impact on stress and turnover intention¹², and stress is highly significant relative to turnover intention⁸, we developed the research model in <Figure 1>.

Participants: The subject of this study was purposely selected from more than ²⁵ workplaces in two provinces (Chungnam, Chungbuk), and one metropolitan city (Daejeon) from the entire country. From October, 2016-November, 2014, A questionnaire was distributed and promptly collected from subjects.

Average age of subjects was $36.26 (\pm 8.07)$. Sex was 297 men (86.3%) and 42 women (12.2%). According to

level of education, 238 students (71.3%) graduated from a four-year university, followed by 42 two-year college graduates (12.6%), 46 high school graduates (13.8%) and eight graduate school graduates (2.4%). The number of working years ranged from five-10 with 71 persons (20.6%), followed by 69 persons (20.5%) between onethree years, 59 persons (17.5%) between three-five years. Salary was the highest at 301-3.5 million won with 74 (21.8%), followed by 63 (18.6%) with 201-2.5 million won and 62 (18.3%) with 251-3 million won. Last, ranking of respondents were more than half, with 168 (50.1%) of personnel, 77 (23.0%) of deputies, 42 (12.5%) of directors, 31 (9.3%) of deputy managers, and 13 (3.9%) of managers.

RESEARCH TOOLS

Psychological Psychological Capital: capital was measured using 24 items from Luthans et al.¹⁵, psychological capital questionnaire (PCO) translated by Lee and Choi 16. The scale consists of four sub-domains: hope, optimism, self-efficacy, and resilience. Each item has a Likert scale ranging from "not at all" to "very agree" with a score of 1-5. The higher the score, the higher the psychological capital. In this study, reliability of Cronbach's α for this scale was .909 for the whole. For each subscale, hope was 0.713, optimism was 0.687, self-efficacy was 0.822, and resilience was 0.670.

Organizational Communication: Organizational communication was measured using¹⁰ items used by Hwang ¹⁷. This scale consists of three items of business communication, three items of creative communication, and four items of emotional communication. Each item is based on a Likert scale from 1 point to 5 points. The higher the score, the higher the organizational communication. In this study, Cronbach's α of the scale was 0.912 for the whole scale, and for each subscale was 0.759 for business communication, 0.827 for creative communication, and 0.815 for emotional communication.

Job Stress: Job stress was measured using 13 items developed by Parker and Decotiis ⁶ and translated by Cho ¹⁸. Each item has a 5-point Likert scale ranging from "not at all" to "very strongly", that means job stress increases as the score increases. In this study, reliability of Cronbach's α was 0.897.

Turnover Intention: Turnover intentions were measured using six items developed by Cho ¹⁸. Each item is a 5-point Likert scale ranging from "not at all" to "very strongly", that means the higher the score, the higher turnover intention. In this study, reliability of Cronbach's α was 0.882

Data analysis: SPSS Win 21.0 was used for descriptive statistics, reliability analysis and correlation analysis, and AMOS 23.0 for structural equation analysis.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

Results of correlation analysis between main variables are presented in <Table 1>. Business, creative and emotional communication, and subordinate variables of psychological capital, hope, optimism, self-efficacy and resilience revealed statistically significant correlation. However, variables revealed negative correlation with job stress and turnover intention. Among them, business communication and creative communication revealed highest correlation coefficient (r=.742, p<.01), followed by self–efficacy and resilience (r=.733, p<.01), and creative communication and emotional communication (r=.717, p<.01). Overall correlation coefficient ranged from 0.742 to -0.347, indicating no multicollinearity. Conversely, mean value of variables were 2.76 or more. Among them, optimistic, subgroup of psychological capital, was highest at $3.62\pm.53$, and job stress was lowest at $2.76\pm.63$.

This result implies organizational communication and psychological capital have significant impact on stress and turnover intention, and there is a need to increase organizational communication and psychological capital to lower stress and turnover intention. Results are consistent with recent research that organizational communication and psychological capital have positive impact on stress and turnover intention 7, 8, 11. Ultimately, to lower turnover intention, both organizational communication and psychological capital should be considered.

Vari	ables	1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9
	1. Business Communication	1								
Organizational Communication	2. Creative Communication	.742**	1							
	3. Emotional Communication	.658**	.717**	1						
	4. Hope	.295**	.318**	.358**	1					
Psychological	5. Optimism	.227**	.216**	.307**	.675**	1				
Capital	6. Self-Efficacy	.260**	.307**	.370**	.707**	.730**	1			
	7. Resilience	.241**	.312**	.312**	.641**	.679**	.733**	1		
8. S	tress	205**	189**	182**	244**	235**	210**	185**	1	
9. Turnover Intention		347**	321**	351**	228**	144**	227**	154**	.494**	1
Mean		2.96	2.95	3.00	3.36	3.62	3.45	3.55	2.76	2.92
SD		.74	.83	.77	.51	.53	.57	.52	.63	.79
	* P<.05, ** p<.01									

Table 1: Correlation and descriptive statistics between main variables

We conducted a confirmatory factor analysis using the maximum likelihood method to verify the whole measurement model. As a result of analysis, fit indices were $\chi^2 = 33.968$, df = 23, $\chi^2/df = 1.477$, TLI = .990, CFI = .994 and RMSEA =.036. Overall, leading indices were appropriate. In addition, standardized coefficients of each variable were higher than .50, so the criteria were met and coefficients were significant. Variance extraction index (AVE) of latent variables ranged from .802-.893 were higher than .50 and construct reliability (CR) ranged from .924-.971. was more than .7. Therefore, convergence validity of variables was verified As a result of path model analysis, overall fitness of the research model was $\chi^2 = 33.968$, df = 23, x²/df = 1.477, IFI = .994, TLI = .990, CFI = .994 and RMSEA = .036. Therefore, the research model was accepted without modification, and verification results of the path coefficient are shown in Fig. 2 and Table 2. Results of verification for each path are as follow. Organizational communication had significant impact on stress (β =-.120, p<.05) and turnover intention (β =-.321, p<.001). However, psychological capital had significant impact on stress (β =-.226, p<.001), but did not significantly impact turnover intention (β =.006, p=.906). Finally, stress had significant impact on turnover intention (β =.405, p<.001).



Figure 2: Results of Research Model Path Analysis

*P<.05, *** p<.001

Path	В	β	S.E	C.R
Organizational Communication \rightarrow Stress	103	120	.051	-2.013*
Organizational Communication \rightarrow Turnover Intention	345	321	.057	6.070***
Psychological Capital \rightarrow Stress	340	226	.089	3.812***
Psychological Capital → Turnover Intention	.012	.006	.099	.118
Stress \rightarrow Turnover Intention	.508	.405	.057	8.923***

Table 2: Results of Path Analysis

Table 3 reveals direct, indirect, and total impact of organizational communication and psychological capital on stress and turnover intention. As shown in Table 3, organizational communication has indirect impact on turnover intention through stress, psychological capital on turnover intention through stress.

Path	Direct effect	Indirect effect	Total effect
Organizational Communication \rightarrow Stress	120		120
Organizational Communication \rightarrow Turnover Intention	321	048	369
Psychological Capital \rightarrow Stress	226		226
Psychological Capital \rightarrow Turnover Intention		173	173
Stress \rightarrow Turnover Intention	.405		.405

Table 3: Analysis Results of Direct, Indirect, and Total Impact

Table 4 reveals results of bootstrapping to verify if indirect impact was significant. As a result of verification, mediating impact was significant.

Path	Estimate	р	95% Interval
Organizational Communication \rightarrow Stress \rightarrow Turnover Intention	048	.082	(099 ~ .008)
$\begin{array}{l} Psychological\\ Capital \rightarrow Stress \rightarrow\\ Turnover Intention \end{array}$	173	.004	(161 ~ 039)

Table 4: Bootstrap test of multiple mediating impact

Based on results of this study, discussion is the following. First, between organizational communication and turnover intention, job stress revealed mediating impact. Organizational communication has indirect impact on turnover intention after impacting job stress, and has direct impact on turnover intention. Results are consistent with most previous studies ^{7, 8, 11}. However, bootstrapping test results revealed that mediating impact was insignificant. This may be an unusual result for this study subject with a third variable intervening. Therefore, the role of mediation impact should be determined according to various factors such as occupation and environment. According to previous research, results were inconsistent according to study subjects.

Second, job stress in the relationship between psychological capital and turnover intention revealed mediation impact. Psychological capital impacts turnover intention after impacting job stress. Therefore, job stress is a critical variable. Results are supported by findings of Parker et al. ⁶ and Choi ⁵. It suggests that countermeasures such as welfare benefits and appropriate reimbursement to lower job stress are needed to lower turnover intention of workers with low psychological capital.

CONCLUSION

The purpose of this study was to investigate structural relationship among job stress, turnover intention, organizational communication and psychological capital of workers. Results revealed that job stress mediates between organizational communication and turnover intention, and between psychological capital and turnover intention. Results implied impact of job stress on turnover intention is significant. Based on these results, we discussed how to reduce turnover intention in the previous section.

Based on limitations of this study, suggestions for future research are as follows. First, this study is focused on workers in the Chungcheong area, so there is a limit to generalization. Therefore, in future research, nationwide sampling should be conducted and it is necessary to diversify occupations. Second, as a result of path analysis, psychological capital is more related to job stress than turnover intention, compared to organizational communication. Results suggest psychological capital is more related to job stress than organizational communication, and further study is needed. Despite limitations, this study is the first to reveal the role of job stress in the relationship between organizational communication and turnover intention. Results of this study suggest that it is crucial to provide basic data for increasing job satisfaction and organizational commitment and reduce turnover of workers and to suggest theoretical plans.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Hanseo University, 31962 Korea,

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- Mobley W H, Intermediate Linkages in the Relationship between Job Satisfaction and Employee Turnover. Journal of Applied Psychology, 1977, 62(2),pp. 237-240.
- Choi Y K, An empirical Analysis of Employee Turnover: Focusing on Self-Actualization of The High Performer. Unpublished Master's Dissertation. Hankuk University of Foreign Studies, 2012.
- Meyer J P, & Allen N J, & Smith CA, Commitment to Organizations and Occupations: Extension and Test of a Three-Component Conceptualization. Journal of Applied Psychology, 1993,78(4), pp. 538-551.
- 4. Won D Y, The Relation between Job Satisfactions and Job Turnover Intentions of Social Workers. Unpublished Master's Dissertation. Sungkyunkwan University, 2013.

- Choi S C, & Park W S, & Kim S A, & Lee J E, Level of Job Stress among Social Workers at Social Welfare Agencies in Seoul. Annals of Occupational and Environmental Medicine, 2007, 19(4), pp. 259-267.
- Parker D F, & Decotiis T A, Organizational Determinants of Job Stress. Organizational Behavior and Human Performance, 1983,32,pp. 160-177.
- Tsaur S H, & Tang Y Y, Job Stress and Well-being of Female Employees in Hospitality: The Role of Regulatory Leisure Coping Styles. International Journal of Hospitality Management, 2012,31(4), pp. 1038-1044.
- Arshad N, & Damiri H, The Relationship of Job Stress with Turnover Intention and Job Performance: Moderating Role of OBSE. Procedia-Social and Behavioral Sciences. 2013,84(9), pp. 706-710.
- Cho, J. Y., & Ha D. H, 2009. The Effect of Job Stressors and Family Functions on Life Satisfaction and Job Satisfaction in the Hotel Employees. International Journal of Tourism Management and Sciences, 24(1): 1-17.
- Kim Y C, The Effect of Senior's Facilitative Communication on Junior's Job-Esteem and Job-Stress in the Hotel Industry. Unpublished Master's Dissertation. Daegu University, 2005.
- Kim D Y, The Effect of Communication Skills and Communication Styles of Nurses on Job Satisfaction. Unpublished Master's Dissertation. Jeju National University, 2010.

- 12. Lee B C, & Lee C IA Study on the Effects of Psychological Capital on Job Satisfaction and Organizational Citizenship Behavior in Local Officers. The Korean Journal of Local Government Studies, 2009. 13(3), pp. 67-85.
- Kim S M, The Effects of a Positive Psychotherapy on Optimism, Stress and Psychological Wellbeing of Middle School Students with Depression. Kyungsung University, 2012.
- Kim J, The Effect of Positive Self-concept and Self-confidence on Adolescent Stress. Unpublished Master's Dissertation. Chung-Ang University, 2009.
- 15. Luthans F & Youssef C M & Avolio B J, Psychological Capital Developing the Human Competitive Edge. Oxford, UK: Oxford University Press,2007.
- Lee D S & Choi Y D, A Study on Antecedents and Consequences of Positive Psychological Capital in Organizations. Korean Management Review, 2010,39(1), pp. 1-28.
- 17. Hwang Y K, The Effects of Personal Image, Authentic Leadership and Organizational Communication on the Organization's Effectiveness of Adult Workers –Mediated Effects of Psychological Capitals-. Unpublished Doctoral Dissertation. Hanseo University, 2015.
- 18. Cho Y Y, A Study on the Effect of Job Stress on Job Satisfaction and Turnover Intention: The Moderating Effect of Inner Life and Sense of Community. Unpublished Master's Dissertation. Konkuk University, 2015.

Nurse's Images Perceived by Girl's High School Students

Hye-Young Joung¹, Mi Jin Shin²

¹Dept. of Nursing, Kyungdong University, 815 Gyeonhwon-ro, Munmak, Wonju, Gangwondo; ²Dept. of Nursing, Youngsan University, 288 Junam-ro, Yangsan, Gyongsangnam-do, 50510, ROK

ABSTRACT

This study was aimed to identify how high school students who are interesting in nursing as their future career recognized nurses. This study applied the Q methodology to understand nurses' image perceived by high school students in order to identify future nurses' perception for their job. This study was conducted from May 27 to October 14, 2016, and 30 girls, selected by convenience sampling method, scored 29 Q statements using forced normal distribution. Data was analyzed through the QUANL PC program such as eigenvalues, variance, correlation, z-score and so on. There are three different factors with three types showing eigenvalue more than 1. Factor 1 with twelve participants showed that they agreed with giving the feeling of thrust, well behaved and a worthwhile job positively, the eigenvalue 7.1458. Factor II with twelve participants showed that they positively agreed with a comfortable person, a value and worthwhile job as well as playing a role as a mother, the eigenvalue 2.5628. Factor III with eight participants showed that they positively agreed with a doctor's assistance, well behaved and a comfortable person, the eigenvalue 2.5366. The correlation among three types was not relatively similar. However three types showed some consensus items. They recognized positively a value and worthwhile job, earnest and honest as a nurse, while negatively scientific knowledge, leadership and authority. The result of this study can provide basic data for preparing a nursing educational strategy with personalized the image of nurses for future generation who will become a nurse.

Keywords: Nurse's image, high school student, girl, future career, Q methodology

INTRODUCTION

Due to the appearance of AlphaGo's, the prediction for the future disappearing jobs by Oxford University and economic recession, there has been a lot of interest in nursing care among Korean young generation as their future career¹. Also South Korea is the fastest aging society in the world so we need a lot of medical staff in order to take care of the elderly effectively and qualitatively with controlling medical cost.

As mentioned above, the interest and demand for nursing have been increased, while the tasks and roles of nurses in the public are still vague and appear to be secondary to the physician and play ancillary roles in the field of medical areas negatively². In addition, looking at the trends of Korean researches on the image of nurses, there are some studies on the nurse's image perceived by nursing college students and on drama^{3, 4.} Therefore, this study will analyze the image of nurses thought by high school girls who are interested in nursing as their majorat a university in the near future.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

This study was conducted using the Q methodology to see how high school girls as each individual have images for nurses. This study was conducted using the Q methodology to see how high school girls as each individual have images for nurses. The subjects of this study were 30 high school girls in Y district, G province using the convenience extraction method. Also the Q methodology was based on small sample doctrine, with an emphasis on finding individual differences insignificance. Through the literature review and previous researches, the selected 29 Q statements were printed on a card of 8x8cm size, and the subjects were classified as the most affirmative items on the distribution chart and the most negative items on the 7 point scale. Data were analyzed using the QUANL program. The program converts the scores assigned to each Q statement into z-scores. If the z-score is (+), it can be interpreted that the individual is positive for the Q statement. If the z-score is (-), it can be interpreted that

the individual is negative for the Q statement. In order to select ideal numbers of factor and increase explanation power for variance, the eigenvaluesgreater than 1.0 were selected as the best type⁵

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

The results of this study using the QUANL PC program were as follows. The results of the study accounted for about 41% of the total variance and three types were analyzed from three factors. The eigenvalues representing the magnitude of the variance of each type were extracted as three, 7.1458, 2.5628 and 2.5366, respectively in table 1.

Table 1	:	Eigenvalues	and	Variance	percentage
---------	---	-------------	-----	----------	------------

	Factor I	Factor II	Factor III
Eigenvalues	7.1458	2.5628	2.5366
Variance percentage	0.2382	0.0854	0.0842
Cumulative frequency	0.2382	0.3237	0.4079

In table 2, the correlation coefficient showing the degree of similarity between each type, similarity of each type is not seen.

Table 2. Correlation	Table	2:	Correlation
----------------------	-------	----	-------------

	Factor I	Factor II	Factor III
Factor I	1.000		
Factor II	0.393	1.000	
Factor III	0.421	0.405	1.000

In terms of general characteristics, a total of thirty respondents were fifteen in the first year of high school and fifteen in the second grade as shown in table 3. 40% (12) answered that there is no religion, followed by Christianity (30%), Roman Catholic (23.3%) and Buddhism (6.7%). More students (66.7%) answered that they had no nurses in their family members. Media such as TV or drama and hospitalization or visiting somebody in a hospital were influenced on the image of nurses the most. The most reason why they were interested in nursing was to help somebody.

Table 3: The general characteristics (n = 30)

Items		Numbers	%
	1 st	15	50%
Grades	2 nd	15	50%
	3 rd	0	0%
	Christian	9	30%
	Buddhism	2	6.7%
Religion	Roman Catholic	7	23.3%
	No religion	12	40%
	Others	0	0%
Nurses In	Yes	10	33.3%
family members	No	20	66.7%
	TV or drama	12	40%
	Books	1	3.3%
The most Influence on The image of	Hospitalization or visiting somebody in a hospital	12	40%
nurses	Nurses in a member of family or relatives	4	13.3%
	Others	1	3.3%
Distinction	Yes	14	46.7%
between nurses and nursing aids	No	16	53.3%
	Having aptitude	7	23.3%
	For employment	7	23.3%
Interesting	By recommendation	1	3.3%
minuising	Able to serve	9	30%
	Others	6	20%
Experiences	Yes	14	46.7%
of hospitalization	No	16	53.3%

In terms of Factor I, there were eleven participants in the category out of total sum of thirty. Agreed statements and disagreed ones are shown in table 4. High school female students who were associated with Factor I positively recognized nurses' image as the feeling of trust, being well behaved and a valuable and worthwhile job, while they negatively disagreed with nurses' autonomy. Therefore this group is called as the type of 'focusing on good value'.

Table 4: Descending Array of Z-scores of Factor I (greater than ± 1) (n = 11)

	Statement	Z-score
	Q2. The nurse I think gives the feeling of trust.	1.44
	Q28. The nurse I think is well behaved.	1.33
0	Q10. The nurse I think is a valuable and worthwhile job.	1.32
ositiv	Q22. The nurse I think is faithful; sincere; earnest.	1.20
	Q7. The nurse I think takes care of or helps others.	1.18
	Q25. The nurse I think is considerate to others.	1.10
	Q1. The nurse I think is devoted.	1.01
	Q17. The nurse I think practices their	-1.21
	own nursing care unto themselves.	
	Q12. The nurse I think joins in	-1.34
e'e	determining new hospital policies and	
ativ	standards.	
leg	Q6. The nurse I think plays a role as a	-1.42
	mother.	
	Q19. The nurse I think is a counselor.	-1.52
	Q20. The nurse I think misuses their power(authority).	-1.99

In terms of Factor II, there were eleven participants in the category out of total sum of thirty. Agreed statements and disagreed ones are shown in table 5. Eleven high school girls affirmatively accepted nurses' image as comfort, a valuable and worthwhile job and playing a role as a mother but they unfavorably recognized nurse's intelligent level. Factor II group is called as 'the type of focusing on occupational rewards'.

Table 5: Descending Array of Z-scores of Factor II (greater than ± 1) (n = 11)

	Statement	Z-score
Positive	Q29. The nurse I think is a comfortable person who wants to depend on.	1.57
	Q10. The nurse I think is a valuable and worthwhile job.	1.44
	Q6. The nurse I think plays a role as a mother.	1.41
	Q22. The nurse I think is faithful; sincere; earnest.	1.21
	Q11. The nurse I think is cooperative and good at relationship with others.	1.18

Conted...

legative	Q17. The nurse I think practices their own nursing care unto themselves.	-1.07
	Q26. The nurse I think is highly intelligent.	-1.28
	Q5. The nurse I think is an educator.	-1.60
Z	Q4. The nurse I think is unkind.	-2.18
	Q20. The nurse I think misuses their power(authority).	-2.20

In terms of Factor III, there were eight participants in the category out of total sum of thirty. Agreed statements and disagreed ones are shown in table 6. They positively recognized the nurse was doctor's assistant, well behaved and a comfortable person while negatively accepted nurses' image such as personality, leadership and so on. As a result, this Factor III is called as 'the type of focusing on focusing on complex aspects'.

Table 6: Descending Array of Z-scores of Factor III (greater than ± 1) (n = 8)

	Statement	Z-score
	Q23. The nurse I think is a doctor's assistant.	2.27
	Q28. The nurse I think is well behaved.	1.55
sitive	Q29. The nurse I think is a comfortable person who wants to depend on.	1.37
Pc	Q10. The nurse I think is a valuable and worthwhile job.	1.15
	Q7. The nurse I think takes care of or helps others.	1.12
Negative	Q27. The nurse I think is a mature personality with philanthropism.	-1.14
	Q21. The nurse I think has leadership.	-1.14
	Q6. The nurse I think plays a role as a mother.	-1.16
	Q5. The nurse I think is an educator.	-1.59
	Q17. The nurse I think practices their own nursing care unto themselves.	-1.69
	Q20. The nurse I think misuses their power(authority).	-1.79

Among three types, there were some consensus items. Three Factors recognized positively the nurse as a valuable and worthwhile job and earnest while negatively as authority, social position as well as knowledge in table 7.

	Statement	Z-score
	Q10. The nurse I think is a valuable and worthwhile job.	1.30
	Q22. The nurse I think is faithful; sincere; earnest.	1.10
ositive	Q9. The nurse I think understands and supports the patient's position.	0.51
	Q3. The nurse I think is honest.	0.38
	Q15. The nurse I think solves health problems.	0.25
	Q16. The nurse I think is an expert.	0.21
	Q13. The nurse I think gets recognition socially.	-0.14
ve	Q14. The nurse I think has scientific knowledge.	-0.26
gati	Q21. The nurse I think has leadership.	-0.71
Ne	Q17. The nurse I think practices their own nursing care unto themselves	-1.32
	Q20. The nurse I think misuses their power(authority).	-2.00

Table 7: Consensus item

CONCLUSION

In conclusion, thirty high school girls were interested in a nurse as their future career so they desired to know what the nurse was and how they could become a nurse. They thought that a nurse was a valuable and worthwhile job positively while they negatively recognized that a nurse practiced their own nursing care unto themselves in common. Three groups or factors clearly showed the inter-individual distinction with their own thought, feeling and subjectivity.Because of the fasted aging process, our society has to need a lot of medical services so that we should know how future labor population look at nurses as their promising career in the foreseeable future in order to educate them well without misunderstanding nursing duties, tasks, responsibility, etc.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Kyungdong University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- 1. Carl F B, Michael A O, The future of employment: how susceptible are jobs to computerisation, the Oxford University Engineering Science Department and the Oxford Martin Program on the Impact of Future Technology hosting for 'Machines and Employment'Workshop, 2013, pp. 1-72
- Miyuki T, Esme K, Lorraine B, Does public image of nurses matter?, Journal of Professional Nursing, 2002, 18(4), pp. 196-205
- Ji A S, Eun Y Y, Young S D, Image of Nurses and Nursing Professional Value Perceived by Nursing Students, *The Korean Contents Society*, 2014, 14(11), pp. 798-809
- Young H Y, Kyunghee K, Heesook S, Jung M L, Jae H J, Myoung A K, An analysis of the image of Nurses Portrayed on Korean TV dramas, *Journal* of Korean Clinical Nursing Research, 2015, 12(3), pp. 412-423
- Kim H K, Q Methodology: Philosophy, Theories, Analysis, and Application, Communication Book, Inc, 2008

Relationship between Post-Traumatic Growth and Egoresilience of Nurses in the Emergency Department

Ji-Hyun Park¹, Hee Jung Son¹

¹Dept. of NursingYeungnam University College, South Korea

ABSTRACT

This research aimed to identify the post-traumatic growth according to the degree of ego-resilience of the nurses in the emergency department. In a descriptive study, 131 emergency department nurses were participated. The nurses answered self-questionnaires assessing ego-resilience and post-traumatic growth. we compared between upper and lower groups of ego-resilience among nurses. Chi-square test and t-test were used to analysis the effectiveness of ego-resilience. The general characteristic of both groups had no significant difference between both groups except the preferred department (t=5.449, p=.019). However, upper groups had high level of ego-resilience than lower groups (t=7.459, p<.001). Also, there were significantly difference in post-traumatic growth between both groups. Consequently, ego-resilience has a great influence on the nursing practice of emergency department. Ego-resilience also helped to improve post-traumatic growth among emergency department nurses. It can be utilized as one of the administrative strategies to reduce the turnover intention of the nurses.

Keywords: Ego resilience, Post-traumatic growth, Emergency department, Nurse, Post-traumatic stress

INTRODUCTION

Background: Emergency department nurses provide primary care for patients who have been seriously injured by traffic accidents, burns, or sexual abuses. Also, they are often psychologically shocked by caring suicide or homicide people due to hanging, drowning, transmission, drug intoxication, or arterial amputation etc¹.

Since the nurses in emergency department are exposed to physical violence and verbal abuses directly, they are more likely to experience post-traumatic stress due to direct or indirect traumatic events.

Because of emergency department nurses are always in traumatic and tense situations, the nurses have higher job stress than general ward nurses². If these stress are not resolved, they are mentally and psychologically exhausted and it causes failure, guilt, and regret about the job. It also decreases job satisfaction and job performance, which in turn causes more job stress in a vicious cycle³.

According to the result of previous research, emergency department nurses, who experience the more traumatic events report the high level of post-traumatic stress⁴, and these stress directly affect to their turnover intention⁵. The other result shows that emergency department nurses with lots of post-traumatic stress are highly depressed, and this depression also affects to turnover intention⁶.

Post-traumatic growth resistances to extreme stress and returns to a previous level of functioning before a trauma. Furthermore, it helps to move qualitatively beyond previous level of adaptation⁷.

Post-traumatic growth begins with the characteristic and lifestyle of individuals before traumatic events⁸. One of individual characteristics that directly affect to post-traumatic growth is ego-resilience, which is the ability to maintain a relatively stable and healthy level of psychological and physical functioning while exposure to trauma^{9,10}.

Ego-resilience is the ability to respond flexibly and adapt successfully based on self-control in changing circumstances or stressful environments¹¹. Therefore, it helps the nurses overcome difficulties and stress that face in the work. Despite the severe job stress, egoresilience also influences positively to promote a certain level of function and adaptation and to relieve stress¹². In addition, it is a variable that significantly affect to post-traumatic growth of among adults 20s-50s⁷, and there is a significant positive correlation between ego-resilience and post-traumatic growth in college students¹³. Moreover, the higher the ego-resilience of nurses in the emergency department has the high level of the job satisfaction¹⁴, and a higher the disaster nursing core competency¹⁵.

Therefore, this study attempts to evaluate the post-traumatic growth according to the degree of egoresilience of the nurses in the emergency department and provides basic data to improve the post-traumatic growth of emergency department nurses.

OBJECTIVES

The purpose of this study is to attempt to evaluate the post-traumatic growth according to the degree of ego-resilience of the nurses in the emergency department and provides basic data to improve the post-traumatic growth of emergency department nurses.

METHODS

Design: This study is a descriptive study to investigate the post-traumatic growth according to the degree of ego-resilience of the emergency department nurses.

Sample and Procedure: A total of 131 nurses who worked in emergency department; participants were recruited from three university hospitals located in S and D city. All participants autonomously provided a written indication of consent to participate. Ego resilience of participants was measured; data from 69 participants (highest 25% represents upper group and lowest 25% represents lower group in ego-resilience scale; 35 and 34 nurses, respectively) was used.

Data collection was completed after detailed explanations of the present study's context and objectives were provided to the relevant nursing department in hospitals, who were subsequently asked to cooperate. Participants were informed that they could withdraw from the study at any time without penalty. Explained that even if the participants withdraw from the study, the gift will not be collected and the survey will take about 15 minutes.

MEASUREMENTS

Ego-resilience: Ego-resilience was measured by using the self-reported ego-resilience, which Park¹¹modified from the ego-resilience developed by Klohnen¹². It compromises the self-esteem, effectiveness of interpersonal relation, optimistic attitude, and control of mindfulness. In this scale, there are 4 positive statements and 25 negative statements. it consists 28 questions scored 1 point for negative answer and 5 points for positive answers. The higher scores indicate high egoresilience. The Cronbach's $\alpha = .88$ in Park's study¹¹, and .93 in this study.

Post-traumatic growth: Post-traumatic growth was measured by using the Korean version of the post-traumatic growth inventory that Song et al.¹⁶corrected and adapted from the one developed by Tedeschi& Calhoun¹⁷. It consists 16 questions rated from 0 to 5 points, and higher scores signify positive changes after trauma. The Cronbach'salpha were .90 by Song et al. and .91¹⁸ in this study.

Statistical analysis: Data were analyzed using the IBM SPSS Statistics 19.0. The general characteristics according to the degree of ego-resilience of the subjects were analyzed by chi-squared test and t-test. The post traumatic growth according to the degree of ego resilience of the subjects was analyzed by t-test.

RESULTS

General characteristics and ego-resilience of participants: Table 1 showed that general characteristic different between upper and lower groups. There was no significant difference in age and clinical career of emergency department nurses between upper and lower groups except the preferred department (t=5.449, p=.019). The levels of ego- resilience significantly varied between the upper and lower groups (27 (77.14%) and 17 (50.0%), respectively; t=20.85, p<.001).

Table 1: Difference in general characteristics according to resilience levels

Variables	Catagonias	Upper25% (n = 35)	Lower25% (n = 34)	+/2				
variables	Categories	n (%) or M ± SD	n (%) or M ± SD	Uχ	Р			
Age (year)		28.74 ± 6.60	28.00 ± 4.28	-0.554	.582			
Clinical career of emergency department (month)		40.20 ± 3.50	40.94 ± 3.56	-0.087	.931			
proformad dapartmant	Yes	27 (77.14)	17 (50.00)	5.499	.019*			
--	-----	------------	------------	-------	---------	--	--	--
preferred department	No	8 (22.86)	17 (50.00)					
Resilience		96.71±4.90	67.50±6.63	20.85	<.001**			
M = mean, SD = standard deviation, $*p < .05$, $**p < .001$								

Conted...

Post-traumatic growth according to ego resilience: Table 2 compares the post-traumatic growth between the upper and lower groups. Mean of post-traumatic growth was significantly difference between the upper and lower groups (49.86 and 33.62, respectively, t=7.459, p<.001).

Table 2: Difference in posttraumatic growth according to resilience levels

Variables	Upper 25% (n = 35)	Jpper 25% Lower 25% (n = 35) (n = 34)		р		
	$M \pm SD$	$M \pm SD$				
Posttraumatic growth	49.86 ± 9.43	33.62 ± 8.53	7.459	<.001*		
M = mean, SD = standard deviation, $*p < .001$						

DISCUSSION

In this study, the nurses with high ego-resilience showed higher post-traumatic growth than those with low ego-resilience (t=7.549, p<.001). This finding was consistent with the previous findings, which showed people with high ego-resilient reported the high level of the post-traumatic growth among 20s to 50s (r=0.44, p<.01) and college students with high ego-resilience showed the high level of the post-traumatic growth (r = 0.45, p <.01)¹³.

Therefore, ego-resilience is a positive coping resource in crisis situations, and this is a personal trait that plays a major role in post-traumatic growth. Especially, emergency department nurses have at least a moderate level of traumatic event experience, and more than one-fifth of these nurses are found in the high-risk group of post-traumatic stress⁶.

One of the major causes of post-traumatic stress in emergency department nurses is the unpredictable urgent situation in their workplace. So, it is necessary to develop various educational programs that can enhance ego-resilience so that they can respond and adapt flexibly to the unpredictable environment.

As a result of analyzing the predictive variables of turnover intention of nurses in emergency department, those who experienced more than 10 times the amount of traumatic events during work had a high level of turnover intention⁵. In addition, the high level of posttraumatic experience strongly predicted post-traumatic stress among nurses. Furthermore, about 20% of these nurses considered about turnover from their job.

Therefore, it is necessary to assess and analyze the level of post-traumatic experience and ego-resilience of emergency department nurses periodically. In this respect, the administrative strategies that can be systemically applied should be developed. To develop these strategies, the further research is needed.

Additionally, the ego-resilience of the nurses who wanted to work in the emergency department was higher than those who did not (t=5.499, p=.019). The results of the present study were similar with previous finding that nurses with a low level of employment and job satisfaction intended to leave the position than those who had a high level of employment and job satisfaction(t=2.50, p=.013, F=8.12, p<.001)^{1®}. In addition, the participants who were satisfied about their job adapted to their work environment and conditions better. it also affects to ego-resilience.

Furthermore, ego-resilience of charge nurses was significantly higher than general nurses. As the position of a nurse ascend, various dispute resolution experiences can be seen to increase and have a positive impact on ego-resilience¹⁸.

The high level of ego-resilience group reported that only 8% were suffering from post-traumatic stress disorder. However, 25% of the lower level of egoresilience group had post-traumatic stress disorder. Moreover, those with higher ego-resilience had noticeably lower post-traumatic stress and better job performance. A high level of ego-resilience also helped to maintain meaningful interpersonal relationships and the overall level of daily living activity²⁰. According to this study, ego-resilience has a great influence on the nursing practice. The present results are in line with previous study which demonstrated a positive relationship between ego-resilience and job performance among nurses²¹. It also helped to reduce the negative psychological factors such as turnover intention, stress, or depression that occurred to nurses from the workplace^{22,23,24}.

CONCLUSION

Consequently, the nurses who wanted to work in the emergency department had a high level of ego-resilience and a low level of post-traumatic stress.

Therefore, it is necessary to determine the posttraumatic stress of emergency department nurses according to hospital volume, and to find out the variable that will lead to post-traumatic growth instead of post-traumatic stress. This variable will impact the nurses who are at risk of being exposed or exposed to post-traumatic stress existential change in the form of post-traumatic growth.

It is also important for hospital administrators to have countermeasures and systematic strategies to actively promote post-traumatic growth of emergency department nurses.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Yeungnam University college, South Korea

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

- Cohen, S S, Mulvaney, K, Field Observations: Disaster Medical Assistance Team Response for Hurricane Charley, Punta Gorda, Florida, August 2004, Journal of Emergency Nurses Association, 2005, 3, pp.22-27. http://dx.doi.org/10.1016/j. dmr.2004.10.003
- Yun, C G, Lee, H N, A Study on The Job Stress of Nurses in Hospital, Journal of the Korean Society of Health Statistics, 2003, 28, pp.95-109. http://ejhis.org/upload/pdf/21400331.
- 3. Tusaie, K, Dyer, J, Resilience: A historical Review of The Construct, Holistic Nursing Practice, 2004, 18(1), pp.3-8.

- Laposa J M, Alden, L E, Fullerton, L M, Work Stress and Post Traumatic Stress Disorder in ED Nurses/Personnel, Journal of Emergency Nursing, 2003, 29(1), pp.23-28.
- Han, J W, Lee, M S, The Relationship of Posttraumatic Stress, Job Stress and Turnover Intention in Emergency Department Nurses, Journal of Korean Nursing Administration Academic Society, 2013, 19 (3), pp.340-350. https://doi. org/10.11111/jkana.2013.19.3.340
- Maeng, S Y, Sung, M H, Influencing Factors on Turnover Intention of Nursing in Emergency Department, Korean Journal of Occupational Health, 2015, 24(2), pp.86-93. https://doi. org/10.5807/kjohn.2015.24.2.86
- Park, E H, Rhee, M K, The Effect of Ego-resiliency on Posttraumatic Growth: The Mediating Effects of Stress Coping and Cognitive Emotion Regulation, The Korean Journal of Health Psychology, 2016, 21(3), pp.623-640. http://www.dbpia.co.kr/ Journal/ArticleDetail/NODE07014748
- Tedeschi, R G, Calhoun, L G, Posttraumatic Growth: Conceptual Foundation and Empirical Evidence. Psychological Inquiry, 2004, 15, pp.1-18.
- Almedom, M A, Resilience, Hardness, Sense of Coherence, and Posttraumatic Growth: All Paths Leading to "Light at The End of The End of The Tunnel?". Journal of Loss and Trauma, 2005, 10, pp.253-265.
- Bonanno, G A, Loss, Trauma, and Human Resilience. Have We Underestimated the Human Capacity to Thrive after Extremely Aversive Events? American Psychologist, 2004, 59(1), pp.20-28.
- Park, H J, Perceived Stress, Coping Process and Depression to Ego-resilience, Unpublished master's thesis, Korea University, Seoul, 1996
- Klohnen, E C, Conceptual Analysis and Measurement of The Construct of Ego-resiliency Journal of Personality And Social Psychology, 1996, 70(5), pp.1067-1079. http://dx.doi. org/10.1037/0022-3514.70.5.1067

- 13. Kim, G E, & Yang, N M. The Relations between Ego-resilience and Post Traumatic Growth on University Students: Mediating Effects of Meaning in Life and Active Stress Coping Method, The Korean Journal of Counseling and Psychotherapy, 2016, 28(1), pp.127-145. http:// dx.doi.org/10.23844/kjcp.2016.02.28.1.127
- Moon, H N, Sung, M H, Impact of Egoresilience, Self-leadership and Stress Coping on Job Satisfaction in Emergency Department Nurse. Korean Journal of Occupational Health Nursing, 2016, 25(4), pp.268-276. http://dx.doi. org/10.5807/kjohn.2016.25.4.268
- 15. Park, Y J, Lee, E J, A Study on Ego-resilience, Disaster Experience and Core Competencies among Emergency Room Nurses. Journal of Korean Clinical Nursing Research, 2015, 21(1), pp.67-79. http://kiss.kstudy.com/journal/thesis_ name.asp?key=3317304
- 16. Song, S H, Lee, H S, Park, J H, Kim, K H, Reliability and Validity of The Korean Version of The Posttraumatic Growth Inventory, The Korean Journal of Health Psychology, 2009, 14(1), pp.193-214. http://www.dbpia.co.kr/Journal/ PDFViewNew?id=NODE06368812
- Tedeschi, R G, Calhoun, L G, The Posttraumatic Growth Inventory: Measuring The Positive Legacy of Trauma, Journal of traumatic stress, 1996, 9(3), pp.455-471.
- Jun, Y J, Sung, M H, Effect of Traumatic Events, Compassion Fatigue, Self-esteem, and Compassion Satisfaction on Burnout of Nurses in Emergency Department, Korean Journal of Occupational Health Nursing, 2014, 23(2), pp.80-88. http://dx.doi.org/10.5807/kjohn.2014.23.2.80
- Son Y J, Gong H H, You M A, Kong S S, Relationships between Workplace Violence Experience and Posttraumatic Stress Symptoms, Resilience in Clinical Nurses. Journal of the

Korean Data Analysis Society, 2015, 17(1), pp.515-530. https://www.researchgate.net/ profile/Seong_Kong3/publication/298787977_ Relationship_between_workplace_violence_ experience_and_posttraumatic_stress_ symptoms_resilience_in_clinical_nurses/ links/56eb7f7f08ae2a58dc4a37c5/Relationshipbetween-workplace-violence-experience-andposttraumatic-stress-symptoms-resilience-inclinical-nurses.pdf?origin=publication detail

- 20. Mealer, M, Jones, J, Newman, J, McFann, K K, Rothbaum, B, Moss, M, The Presence of Resilience is Associated with a Healthier Psychological Profile in Intensive Care Unit (ICU) Nurses: Results of a National Survey, International Journal of Nursing Students, 2012, 49(3), pp.292-299.
- Lee, A S, Yoon, C K, Park, J K, Effects of Social Support and Ego-resilience on Nursing Performance of Hospital Nurses, Korean Journal Occupational Health Nursing, 2012, 21(3), pp.283-289. http://dx.doi.org/10.5807/ kjohn.2012.21.3.283
- 22. Lee, J Y, Chi, M W, Relation among Emotional Labors's Job Stress, Role Conflict, Ego-Resilience and Job Turnover, The Journal of the Korea Contents Association, 2012, 12(6), pp.191-200. http://dx.doi.org/10.5392/JKCA.2012.12.06.191
- 23. Kim, Y H, Shu K H, Relationships between Job Stresses, Ego-Resilience, Stress Responses, and Quality of Service among Hospital Employees, The Korean Journal of Health Psychology, 2011, 16(2),pp.329-345.http://www.kci.go.kr/kciportal/ landing/article.kci?arti_id=ART001567534
- 24. Lee, A S, Yoon, C K, Lee, J M, Influence of Egoresilience and Social Support on the Depression of Hospital Nurses, Korean Journal Occupational Health Nursing, 2012, 21(1), pp.46-54. http:// dx.doi.org/10.5807/kjohn.2012.21.1.46

Changes of Higher-order Aberrations According to the Increase of Refractive Errors

Sang-Deok Lee¹, Min-Hyuk Kim¹

¹Dept. of Optometry, Gimcheon University, Gimcheon-si Gyeongbuk-do, 39528, Korea

ABSTRACT

To identify the relationship between spherical refractive errors and HOAs and the relationship between cylindrical refractive errors and HOAs, the HOAs within 6mm zone were measured. The refractive errors and HOAs were measured by KR-9000PW (Topcon Corp., Japan), a wavefront aberrometer using Hartmann-Shack method, and the aberrations within the 6mm range of pupil diameter were measured. The Zernike coefficients from 3rd to 4th expressions were analyzed. All HOAs such as trefoil aberration, coma aberration, tetrafoil aberration, 2nd astigmatism, and spherical aberration that were analyzed showed a significant correlation with cylindrical refractive error. On the other hand, only spherical aberration had a correlation with the spherical refractive error in the comparison between HOAs and spherical refractive error, and the remaining aberrations had no significant correlation. In the comparison with Zernike coefficients, Z40, Z42, and Z44 had a significant correlation only with the spherical refractive error. The other coefficients had no significant correlation only with the spherical refractive error. Since HOAs have very small values compared to refractive error and cylindrical refractive error. Since HOAs have very small values compared to refractive error and the values change greatly in each measurement, it is considered necessary to measure HOAs more precisely to identify the correlations among each other.

Keyword: cylindrical refractive error, HOAs, spherical refractive error, wavefront aberrometer, Zernike coefficients.

INTRODUCTION

Monochromatic aberrations, which become the main optical cause to see objects clearly, can be classified into lower-order aberrations and higher-order aberrations (HOAs). They can be corrected by glasses or contact lens because they are lower-order aberrations that mean simple refractive errors such as defocus and astigmatism, and HOAs cannot be corrected. The HOAs of eyes are less compared to lower-order aberrations, but have been the subject of attention with regard to the qualitative part of image formed on the retina ^{[6], [7], [10]}.

HOAs require to be measured precisely because it has small values. Even if the same objet is measured by the same aberrometer, it has been reported that values vary depending on conditions such as tear membrane or the arrangement of visual axis at the time of measurement^{[9],[13]}. The precision of aberrometers that have been developed and commercialized in the market has been verified through experiments such as artificial eyeholes, there are still various reports of clinical results^{[4],[5],[11],[12],[14],[15]}. With the development of wavefront aberrometer, there have been overseas researches conducted on the correlation between the refractive error and HOAs. While most researches report that HOAs increase as the refractive error increases, studies show differences regarding statistical significant correlations^{[1],[2],[8]}.

^[2] Argued that severe myopia increases spherical aberration, but ^[3] said that the increase of spherical equivalent refractive error (SE) does not results in the significant change of spherical aberration and coma aberration. In contrast, ^[8] claimed in their study that spherical aberration and coma aberration have a significant correlation with SE, and that cylindrical refractive error has correlations with total HOA, 4th aberration, coma aberration, etc.

This study sought to examine not only the correlation of the refractive errors of eyes with individual HOAs but also the correlation with each of Zernike coefficients and refractive errors.

METHOD

The study subjects were 198 university students who had never undergone any kind of refractive surgery and had recently not worn contact lens for a certain period of time (6 weeks for hard lens and 2 weeks for soft lens). Their age ranged from 20 to 29 years old and the mean age was 23. The refractive errors and HOAs were measured by KR-9000PW (Topcon Corp., Japan), a wavefront aberrometer using Hartmann-Shack method, and the aberrations within the 6mm range of pupil diameter were measured. The Zernike coefficients from 3rd to 4th expressions were analyzed. Finally, the study analyzed the correlation between RMS value of each coefficient and refractive error as well as the correlation between refractive errors and each of aberrations. including trefoil, coma, tetrafoil, 2nd astigmatism, and spherical aberration. To measure the refractive errors of eyes used in the comparison, the spherical refractive error and cylindrical refractive error were used.

RESULTS

The mean spherical refractive error of 198 subjects (396 eyes) was -2.34D and the mean cylindrical refractive error was -1.00D. The mean RMS of total HOA was 0.397 μ m and the aberrations of 3rd expression and the 4th expression were 0.303 μ m and 0.199 μ m respectively. The mean RMS of trefoil aberration was measured to be 0.194 μ m, coma aberration was 0.217 μ m, tetrafoil aberration was 0.086 μ m, 2nd astigmatism was 0.083 μ m, and spherical aberration was 0.106 μ m in Table 1.

 Table 1: Mean RMS (μm) of ocular higher-order aberrations for 6mm pupil zone

Aberration	Mean (± SD)	Range
Total HOA	0.397 (± 0.192)	0.120~1.995
Third	0.303 (± 0.163)	0.035~1.336
Fourth	0.199 (± 0.113)	0.022~0.867
Trefoil	0.194 (± 0.110)	0.013~0.646
Coma	0.217 (± 0.145)	0.002~1.179
Tetrafoil	$0.086 (\pm 0.078)$	0.004~0.545
2nd Astigmatism	0.083 (± 0.066)	0.002~0.550
Spherical	0.106 (± 0.129)	0.003~0.610

Pearson correlation analysis was carried out to figure out the correlation between spherical refractive error and the RMS of HOAs. Only the spherical aberration had a significant correlation with the spherical refractive error (r=0.115, p<0.05) and the other aberrations had no significant correlations with the spherical refractive error. In the comparison between each of Zernike coefficients and spherical refractive error, Z31, Z40, Z42, and Z44 had a correlation with the spherical refractive error with correlation but the other Zernike coefficients appeared to have no significant correlations with the spherical refractive error details are displayed in Fig. 1 to 4.

According to the comparison between cylindrical refractive error with higher-order aberration, all aberrations such as trefoil, coma, tetrafoil, 2nd astigmatism, and spherical aberration showed a significant correlation with cylindrical refractive error. However, among Zernike coefficients, only Z40, Z42, and Z44 had a correlation with the cylindrical refractive error but the other coefficient had no significant correlation are given in Fig. 5 to 11.

In the comparison of SE and higher-order aberration, only the spherical aberration had a significant correlation as in spherical refractive error and other aberrations did not have significant correlations with SE. In the comparison of SE and Zernike coefficients, Z31, Z40, and Z42 had significant correlations are explained in Fig. 12 to 14.



Fig. 1: Correlation between spherical refractive error(SRE) and spherical aberration Z40 (r=0.115,



Fig. 2: Correlation between SRE and Z31 (r=0.117, p=0.02).



Fig. 3: Correlation between SRE and Z42 (r=0.149, p=0.00) .



Fig. 4: Correlation between SRE and Z44 (r=-0.114, p=0.00)).



Fig. 5: Correlation between cylindrical refractive error and trefoil aberration (r=-0.131, p=0.01)



Fig. 6: Correlation between cylindrical refractive error and coma aberration (r=-0.118, p=0.02).



Fig. 7: Correlation between cylindrical refractive error and tetrafoil aberration (r=-0.221, p=0.00).



Fig. 8: Correlation between cylindrical refractive error and 2nd astigmatism (r=-0.233, p=0.00).



Fig. 9: Correlation between cylindrical refractive error and spherical aberra tion Z40 (r=0.319,



Fig. 10: Correlation between cylindrical refractive error and Z42 (r=-0.202, p=0.00).



Fig. 11: Correlation between cylindrical refractive error and Z44 (r=0.256, p=0.00).



Fig. 12: Correlation between SE and spherical aberration Z40 (r=0.172, p=0.00).



Fig. 13: Correlation between SE and Z31 (r=0.126, p=0.01).



Fig. 14: Correlation between SE and Z42 (r=0.099, p=0.04).

CONCLUSION

Cylindrical refractive error had significant correlations with all HOAs such as trefoil aberration, coma aberration, tetrafoil aberration, 2nd astigmatism, and spherical aberration. On the other hand, spherical refractive error and SE had no significant correlations with all HOAs except spherical aberration.

In the comparison of Zernike coefficients, spherical refractive error had significant correlations with Z31, Z40, Z42, and Z44, and cylindrical refractive error had significant correlations with Z40, Z42, and Z44. Spherical equivalent refractive error (SE) had significant correlations with Z31, Z40, and Z42.

These results showed that Z40, a spherical aberration, and Z42, the 2nd astigmatism (45°), had correlations with all refractive errors that were categorized. Other HOAs had weak correlations with refractive errors. Since HOAs have very small values compared to refractive error and the values change greatly in each measurement, it is considered necessary to measure HOAs more precisely to identify the correlations among each other.

Acknowledgment: This work was supported by the 2016 Gimcheon University Research Grant.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Gimcheon University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

- Balashanmugam A, Haji SA, Potapova NV, Wang GL, Asbell PA. Relationship of refractive error and higher order aberrations utilizing dynamic skiascopy wavefront imaging, Invest Ophthalmol Vis. Sci., 2004, 45, PP.2879-B514.
- Cheng X, Bradley A, Hong X, Thibos LN. Relationsship between refractive error and monochromatic aberrations of the eye. Optometry and Vision Science, 2003, 80(1), pp.43-49.
- Chun DH, Choi TH, Lee HB. Age and spherical equivalent related changes in wavefront aberrations. J Korean Ophthalmol Soc., 2004, 45(2), PP.266-72 http://search.bvsalud.org/ghl/ resource/en/wpro-228535.

- 4. Hadi Jafariani, Hamid Tabatabaee . Retinal Identification System Using Fourier-mellin Transform and Fuzzy Clustering, 2014, 7(9), pp.1289-96.
- 5. Hament WJ, Nabar VA, Nuijts RM. Repeatability and validity of Zywave aberrometer measurements. J Cataract Refract Surg., 2002, 28, pp.2135-41.
- Hiraoka T, Okamoto C, Ishii Y, Kakita T, Oshika T. Contrast sensitivity function and ocular higher-order aberrations following overnight orthokeratology. Invest Ophthalmol Vis Sci., 2007, 48(2), pp.550-6.
- Hong X, Himebaugh N, Thibos LN. On-eye evaluation of optical performance of rigid and soft contact lenses. Optometry and Vision Science, 2001, 78(12), pp.872-80.
- Karimian F, Feizi S, Doozande A. Higher-Order Aberrations in Myopic Eyes. Journal of Ophthalmic and Vision Research, 2010, 5(1), pp.3-9.
- 9. Lee SD, Kim MH, Kim CK. Similarity of Aberrations between Right and Left Eyes. Indian

Journal of Science and Technology, 2015, 8(S8), pp.79-82.

- Liang J, Williams DR, Aberrations and retinal image quality of the normal human eye. J. Opt. Soc. Am. A. Opt. Image. Sci. Vis., 1997, 14(11), pp.2873-83.
- Mirshahi A, Buhren J, Gerhardt D, Kohnen T. In vivo and in vitro repeatability of Hartmann-Shack aberrometry. J Cataract Refract Surg., 2003, 29, pp.2295-301.
- Mrochen M, Kaemmerer M, Mierdel P, Krinke HE, Seiler T. Principles of Tscherning aberrometry. J Refract Surg., 2000, 16, pp.570-1.
- Rodriguez P, Navarro R, Gonzalez L, Hernández JL. Accuracy and reproducibility of Zywave, Tracey and experimental aberrometers. J Refract Surg., 2004, 20, pp.810-7.
- Rozema JJ, Van Dyck DE, Tassignon MJ. Clinical comparison of 6 aberrometers. Part 2: statistical comparison in a test group. J Cataract Refract Surg., 2006, 32, pp.33-44.
- 15. Thibos LN. Principles of Hartmann-Shack aberrometry. J Refract Surg., 2000, 16, pp.s563-5.

Design of Pipelined Radix-2, 4 and 8 Based Multipath Delay Commutator (MDC) FFT

M. Mohamed Ismail¹, Murugan Subbiah², Srinivasan Chelliah³

¹Professor, Dept. of ECE, Deputy Dean-Academic Affairs, B.S. Abdur Rahman Crescent IST, Chennai; ²Managing Director, 3 Research & Development Division, Vee Eee Technologies Solution Pvt. Ltd., Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

FFT processor of pipelined FFT consists of a sub-class of architectures that are determinedly efficient in hardware. The pipeline FFT is a special class of FFT algorithms which can calculate the FFT in a serial manner; it attains real-time behavior with non-stop processing when the data is continually fed through the processor. This algorithm needs less computation due to its recursive operator named butterfly. In this paper, the pipelined structure of Radix-2, 4 and 8 based Multipath Delay Commutator (MDC) FFT has been proposed for enhancing the throughput and speed. The pipelined architecture of multi path delay commutator (MDC) FFT is utilized for different length of OFDM system by putting the data stream of N_s at the input.

Keywords: Fast Fourier Transform (FFT), Multipath Delay Commutator (MDC), Orthogonal Frequency Division Multiplexing (OFDM).

INTRODUCTION

The FFT algorithm of mixed radix is depend on sub-transform modules with extremely optimized small length FFT which are combined to make large FFT. Algorithms of Higher radix such as radix-4, radix-8, etc can be involved to lessen the complex multiplications yet the butterfly structure becomes complex with the more than a few input complex adders. The fundamental design of the FFT algorithm is to split up an N-point DFT transform into consecutive smaller and smaller transform known as a butterfly. The small transform utilized can be a 2-point DFT known as Radix-2, 4-point DFT known as Radix-4, or different points.

Two complex additions and one complex multiplication are required in two-point butterfly structure and three complex multiplications and eight complex additions are required in the structure of four-point butterfly. Hence, a Radix-2 FFT reduces the complexity of an N-point DFT complex multiplications and additions. There are log4N stages for a radix-4 FFT and, at each stage, there are N/4 butterflies.

Generally, the radix-8 FFT processor is a twiddle factor based butterfly calculation. The significance of radix-8 FFT compare with radix-2 and radix-4 FFT, it's taking less calculation resources. A proficient method to recognize a mixed-radix butterfly element in a small area but maintaining high throughput. The circuit complexity of butterfly element is reduced significantly and at the same time silicon area is decreased noticeably. In this paper, the radix-2, 4 and 8 based pipelined structure of multipath delay commutator has been designed to enhance the speed of FFT processor.

Literature Survey: Yang et al. ^[1] explained the MDC architecture and memory scheduling are suitable for FFT processor. The efficient structure of memory scheduling is to fully use memory. This method reduced the area because the requirement of memory normally dominates the chip area in FFT processor. Shin and Lee ^[2] described the Multipath Delay Commutator (MDC) structure perform with the high throughput and minimum hardware cost. The multiple data path methods are utilized to decrease the hardware cost compare than the four parallel data path approach. The number of complex multipliers and memory elements is further reduced by using the MDC architecture.

Cheng and Parhi^[3] explained the high throughput VLSI architecture for FFT computation. The fetch and decode based pipelining architecture are used for improving the speed performances of FFT computations. The concurrent butterfly structure is used to reduce the complexity of dataflow structures. Ismail et al. ^[4] presented the OFDM architecture with various FFT algorithms. In these algorithms, complex adders and multipliers are required to optimize the circuit and exploit reusability.

Badar and Dandekar^[5] explained the pipelined architecture of radix-4 FFT. For calculation, multipliers take more time and also it increases the delay, therefore the processing element depends on multipliers. Kim et al. ^[6] described the FFT processor for reducing the complex multipliers without improving delay and computational paths. Radix-8 pipelined SDF FFT in Geetha and Manimaran ^[7] for reducing the computational stages. Pipelined Architectures has been presented in Xiao-Bo ^[8] for Radix-2 Real-Valued FFT.

Radix-2, 4 and 8 FFT algorithms: The output sequence X(k) separates the odd and even samples in the decompositions of the Radix-2 Decimation In Frequency (DIF) and it is shown in figure 1.

For k=0, 1...., N/2-1, n=0 to N/2-1. For k=0, 1...., N/2-1, n=0 to N/2-1. $X(n) \longrightarrow X(k)$ $X(n+N/2) \longrightarrow X(k+N/2)$ W_N^n Figure 1: Radix-2 FFT

Transformations between the N into N/2 Point DFTs for decompositions of the 2-point DFTs. The N point data sequences into the two N/2 data sequences x1(n) and x2(n) for the odd and even numbered samples of the x(n).

In Radix-4 Fast Fourier Transform (FFT), the algorithm is explained by using different unused indices that is derived as below and it is shown in figure 2.

In divide and conquer approach, the Radix-4 FFT Algorithm is described by the selection of the L=4 and M=N/4 for the N=point FFT computations.



Figure 2: Radix-4 FFT

Radix-8 Fast Fourier Transform (FFT) Algorithm is designed to reduce the utilizations of the complex multiplications than the Radix-2 and Radix-4 FFT algorithm. In this algorithm, the requirements of multiplications are low but the hardware cost of the design is comparatively high so the implementations of this algorithm are leads to complexity. Radix-8 FFT has been shown in figure 3.

By using Radix-8 algorithm, we obtained the following equations,

$$X[8r] = \sum_{n=0}^{N-1} X[N] W_N^{8m}$$



Figure 3: Radix-8 FFT

Proposed architecture of Radix-2, 4 and 8 based Multipath Delay Commutator (MDC) FFT: Figure 4 shows the architecture of 16 point Radix-2, 4 and 8 based Multipath Delay Commutator (MDC) FFT has been proposed for enhancing the speed of FFT processor. The computational stages are reduced in this FFT architecture and also enhance the speed. The inputs and outputs are sequential manner in the multipath delay Commutator. The sequential circuit has been used to control the flow of data transformation method through clock signals. The clock based control signals are utilized to exchange the imaginary and real values. The conversion of one signal to another signal is called commutator. The butterfly processing element performs the computation on the data. The addition and subtraction operation is done in butterfly elements.



Figure 4: Proposed 16 point Radix-2, 4 and 8 based MDC FFT

In the existing R2MDC FFT, the inputs are given in sequential manner. However, the structure of hardware utilization is more and also the high power consumption due to utilizing large amount of unwanted intermediate signals. To conquer this issue, the design of radix-2, radix-4 and radix-8 based MDC FFT architectures are designed to reduce the hardware utilization of the processor. The proposed method which is significantly reduces the area, delay and power consumption. This proposed structure reduces the computational stages than the existing method. The radix-2, 4 and 8 based MDC FFT has been proposed in this architecture for reducing the computational stages. For example 64 point FFT, radix-2 FFT has 6 stages to compute the FFT output.Radix-4 FFT has only 3 stages. Compared to radix-2 and radix-4 FFT, radix-8 has only 2 stages. So we combined radix-2, 4 and 8 for improving performance of architecture.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

The pipelined architecture of radix-2, 4 and 8 based Multipath Delay Commutator (MDC) FFT has been designed by using ModelSim 6.3C and synthesized by using Xilinx ISE 10.1 design tool. The simulation result of proposed Radix-2,4 and 8 based MDC FFT is shown in Figure 5.



Figure 5: Simulation Result of Proposed Radix-2, 4 and 8 based MDC FFT

Methods	Slices	LUTs	Delay (ns)	Power (W)
Existing R2MDC FFT	1078	1820	26.816	0.807
Proposed Radix-2,4 and 8 based MDC FFT	1025	1761	22.041	0.730
Percentage Reduction	4.91%	3.24%	17.8%	9.5%

 Table 1: Comparison Analysis of existing R2MDC

 and proposed Radix-2,4 and 8 based MDC FFT

From Table 1 show that the comparison analysis of existing R2MDC and proposed Radix-2, 4 and 8 based MDC FFT. When compared to existing method, The proposed method gives better performances .The performance evaluation of existing R2MDC and proposed Radix-2, 4 and 8 based MDC FFT is shown in Figure 6.



Figure 6: Performance Evaluation of Existing R2MDC and Proposed Radix-2,4 and 8 based MDC FFT

CONCLUSION

In this paper, the pipelined structure of radix-2, 4 and 8 based Multipath Delay Commutator (MDC) FFT has been proposed for enhancing the speed of FFT processor. The proposed architecture has less computation path than the existing method. The proposed Radix-2, 4 and 8 based MDC FFT provides 4.91% reduction in slices, 3.24% reduction in LUTs, 17.8% reduction in latency and 9.5% reduction in power consumption than the existing R2MDC FFT. The proposed design can be extended to examine and optimize the power consumption in the future work.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from B.S. Abdur Rahman Crescent Institute of Science and Technology

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

- Yang, K.J., Tsai, S.H. and Chuang, G.C., "MDC FFT/IFFT processor with variable length for MIMO-OFDM systems" IEEE Transactions on Very Large Scale Integration (VLSI) Systems, pp.720-731, 2013.
- Shin, M. and Lee, H., "A high-speed fourparallel radix-2 4 FFT/IFFT processor for UWB applications" IEEE International Symposium on Circuits and Systems, pp. 960-963, 2008.
- Cheng, C. and Parhi, K.K., "High-throughput VLSI architecture for FFT computation" IEEE Transactions on Circuits and Systems II: Express Briefs, Vol.54, No.10, pp.863-867, 2007
- Ismail, M.M., Rangachar, M.J.S. and Rao, D.C.D.P., 2012. VLSI Implementation of OFDM using Efficient Mixed-Radix 8-2 FFT Algorithm with bit reversal for the output sequences. International Journal of Elecctronics and Communication Engineering, IISN, pp.0974-2166.
- 5. Badar, S. and Dandekar, D.R., "High speed FFT processor design using radix-4 pipelined architecture" IEEE International Conference on Industrial Instrumentation and Control (ICIC), pp.1050-1055, 2015.
- Kim, M.G., Shin, S.K. and Sunwoo, M.H., "New parallel MDC FFT processor with efficient scheduling scheme" IEEE Asia Pacific Conference on Circuits and Systems (APCCAS), pp.667-670, 2014.
- Geetha, P. and Manimaran, A., 8-POINT RADIX-8 PIPELINED FFT USING SDF. International Journal of MC square Scientific Research, Vol.9,N0.1,pp.171-177,2017.
- Xiao-Bo, Y., Feng, Y. and Zhen-Guo, M., "Resource-Efficient Pipelined Architectures for Radix-2 Real-Valued FFT with Real Data paths" IEEE Transactions on Circuits and Systems-II: EXPRESS BRIEFS, 2015.

Key Escrow with Certificateless Elliptic Curve Segmentation for Grouping of Shared Data in Mobile Networks

B. Sugumar¹, M. Ramakrishnan²

¹Research Scholar, ²Professor and Head, Department of Computer Applications, Madurai Kamaraj University, Madurai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

In the recent years, Internet of Things (IoT) is a most emerging concept in Internet and Communication Technology (ICT) domain. Accessing of data over Internet through dynamic mobile network is the prime concern. Various business communities outsource their data in the cloud system to reduce the data secure management overhead. The data authentication and integrity are some of the basic security and trust requirements in the cloud distributed environment. Key Escrow with Certificateless Elliptic Curve Segmentation (KE-CECS) technique is a novel data security mechanism that provides data authentication for data transmission over IoT based Mobile Network environment. Certificateless ECC has evolved as a prime research area due to ability to solve the key escrow identity based problem in data management schemes. The development of Certificateless Signature ECC for light-weighted smart devices mounted in IoT based Mobile Networks has become one of the most focussed research works. This paper presents a new secret segmentation pairing based Certificateless Signature scheme without Map to Point hash function and pairing. The new KE-CECS is most secured against both Type-I and Type-II adversaries under the strong segmentation sharing ECC assumption respectively. Performance evaluation and comparison using simulation analysis prove that the proposed KE-CECS outperforms other certificateless schemes in the mobile networks environment.

Keywords: Certificateless Signature ECC, Cryptography, Key Escrow, IoT, Mobile Networks, Security, Segmentation Pairing

INTRODUCTION

The broad acclimatization of various network devices and tools to intellect and gather data from the environment involves and share them across the Internet for the purpose of processing and utilization for multiple and diversified applications is termed as Internet of Things (IoT). Without compromising the human needs, the potential migration can be raised in the society by means of IoT. Improvisation of data security through adaptive surveillance mechanisms and conceptual environments can become more user-friendly.

The idea of IoT was first introduced by Ashton in 1999 during his research on Radio Frequency Identification (RFID)^[1]. Basically IoT provides as self establishing network of highly coupled heterogeneous objects such as various smart devices, RFID, sensors, actuators etc. These appliances are primarily used for data exchange in various applications^[1]. IoT provides interactions between the human and the applications. Moreover IoT is a technological phenomenon of impending computer and communication systems. The economic influence of IoT technology by the year 2020 is addressed in ^[2]. IoT has a significant demand for the technical infrastructure for the establishment of multiple trusts in organizational domain. Some of the key requirements of Information and Communication based infrastructures are faster replies at considerable costs, scalable and responsive operations. Through active internet processing mechanisms, industrial IoT is becoming popular and trustworthy in business environments ^[3]. In this mechanism, data management overhead is reduced by collecting data task from active users connected to internet.

IoT based operations can be combined in parallel with the most utilized communication techniques like dynamic mobile applications in the distributed networks^[4]. Cloud provides a well-designed computational model for data processing and facilitates users to utilize various applications including IoT data, globally through smart devices. Figure 1 shows an architectural overview of IoT based Mobile Network environment. Here the partially trusted cloud centric service is utilized for data segmentation and analysis of information collected from IoT network. Various IoT enabled devices mounted with sensors collect information from the end applications and transmit IoT data to the mobile network server over internet. Prior to the storage, any sensitive data in the server need to be checked completely so that only authentic data have to be kept in the cloud storage space. So the authenticity of the IoT based Mobile Network totally relied on the security of the data server. Since such type of server is only partially trusted, the authenticity of the data should be ensured before outsourcing to the cloud server. To ensure authenticity and integrity, a number of Elliptic Public Key Infrastructure (EPKI) cryptographic techniques are proposed.



Figure 1: IoT based Mobile Network Architecture

The authenticity of the users' Elliptic Public Key is an important aspect in the data management scheme. So, secure communication has to be established over any public channel. For provision of data authenticity in IoT based Mobile Network, a technique called Certificateless Elliptic Curve Segmentation Signature is used. The applications using such authenticated mechanism implicitly send an Elliptic Curve Segmentation Signature using its physical address during the data transmission. On the other hand, the receiver also confirms the authenticity by genuine verification of the segmentation in the received signature. For IoT based Mobile Network applications, the segmentation signature can be the optimal solution for data authenticity issue. By this mechanism, the users' elliptic public key is not tampered by means of any malicious entity. So the trusted third party security metric called Certificate Elliptic Curve Segmentation Authority is responsible for issuing and distributing certificates. This metric binds the users' identity with the corresponding elliptic public keys. To avoid the overhead involved in the above process, the concept of Escrow is incorporated with Elliptic curve cryptosystem as in ^[5].

For establishing secured crypto measures in the mobile networks, various authentication protocols are discussed. To control the access to the dynamic network, authentication key agreement schemes and anonymous routing protocols are studied in ^[6]. Detection of deniable encryption methods in mobile networks are analysed in^[7]. Traditional security measures which offer privacy, reliability and certification face critical challenges in the dynamic wireless networks. In the discussed scheme, the encrypted data is decrypted to various sensible plain text based on the key used by denial encryption. This method of encryption permits the sender to have credible deniability for giving up the encryption key.

The work studied in^[8] shows the identity based encryption based on key escrow problem. To overcome this, a novel concept of segmentation among public and private keys is used. By this, the full access to the direct users is eliminated by means of sign of message. In the segmentation procedure, keys are determined by the user computation using a segmented value and segmented optimal private key. A chipper text or segmentation signature is sent along with the segmented public key to the available networked public directory in the organized manner. To assure the security feature, various certificateless cryptographic protocols [9][10] are used in industry based IoT and Distributed Systems. The work done in [11] shows Type I and Type II attacks under K-CAA (Collision Attack Algorithm with K Traitors) assumption, message signature property is found to be insecure. The paper^[12] defined a new pairing free certificateless scheme using elliptic curve, which can be integrated with key escrow mechanism for improving the computational cost, execution time and key size of the secured transmission in the IoT based Distributive Network.

IMPLEMENTATION

The proposed Key Escrow with Certificateless Elliptic Curve Segmentation (KE-CECS) is implemented using segmentation pairing over prime order cyclic groups. In the scheme, the segmentation signature needs tow exponentiations during signature generation and the verifier requires two exponentiations with one pairing computation to verify the signature. Same ordered cyclic group elements are used in the segmentation size. It is compared with the other ECC schemes. The performance efficiency is measured in terms of computational cost, time of execution and key size.

Mathematical Analysis for Cryptographic Segmentation function: For the given value of Cryptographic segmentation function C(s) and to derive the value for 's', the improvement of signature of message 'm' defined by 'z' for the optimal solution 's¹' is computed as follows:

$$|\text{Kr} [S \in \mathbb{R} \{0, 1\} \text{ for } y \leftarrow C(s) | s^1 \leftarrow A(y) \text{ for } C(s^1) \\ = y] | \ge z \qquad \dots(1)$$

where the notations used in the computation of the optimal solution is denoted in Table 1.

Table 1:	List	of Not	ations	Used

Symbols	Meaning				
S	large prime number used				
C ₁ , C ₂	cyclic group of similar order				
r	generator of cyclic groups				
C(s)	cryptographic segmented function				
pvk	private key of the group				
nubnaram	public key parameters of the cyclic				
puoparain	group				
id	user identity				
C;	secret value selected by user				
51	identity				
Pi	public key of the set user i				
Z	Signature				
cm()	segmentation pairing sp: $C_1 \times C_2$				
sp(.,.)	$\rightarrow C_3$				

KE-CECS Scheme Algorithm: The formal structure of the KE-CECS Algorithm consists of the following steps.

- 1. Setup Phase: Generation of segmentation private key (pvk) and public key parameters (pubparam) for the cyclic group (C)
- Segmenting Private Key Phase: Segmentation private key (pvk) is returned to the user identity (id) for the defined user (i). Then the identity of the particular user id (i) can verify the public key (Pi) anytime, whenever required.

- 3. Segmenting Secret Value Phase: The segmented secret value of the particular user identity (Si) is sent for secured transmission.
- 4. KE-CECS Signing Phase: Segmented signature (z) is transmitted to the verifier through the secret value selected by the user identity (Si)
- 5. KE-CECS Verification Phase: Generation of output as VALID if the segmentation signature (z) is original and secured, otherwise if it is not original, generation of output as INVALID. This is executed by means of the signatory's public key id (i) and the public key parameters of the cyclic group (pubparam).

The networking components and their functioned are explained in brief as follows:

User Identity: It computes the system segmented group public keys and private keys for both the data owner and the client.

Mobile Network Server: Information processing like data storage, computation and data exchange

are communicated via IoT based Mobile Network Server. The segmented signed IoT data for signing and verification are processed through it.

Data Owner: For signing the IoT data, the data owner requires own segmented secret key along with the client and user identity's public keys. After successful execution, the signatory stores the signed segmented data in the mobile network server.

Client: The end user is responsible for taking of segmented parameters and performance of verification over signed information.

The proposed KE-CECS Algorithm can be implemented as simulation application software. In the required application, the IoT based Mobile Network administrator stores the generated segmented key for an individual MAC address in the network. So the segmented signature can be implicitly transferred along with the message in the encrypted format. In the receiving end, the segmented signature is verified by means of sender's MAC address and decryption mechanisms. The Network Model for KE-CECS Algorithm scheme is shown in Figure 2.



Figure 2: Network Model for Key Escrow with Certificateless Elliptic Curve Segmentation Scheme

Performance Analysis: The performance metrics of the KE-CECS Algorithm can be analysed by means of computational cost, time of execution and the authentication request of the encryption parameters. Simulation analysis is performed with the mentioned operational parameters and comparison graphs are evaluated for KE-CECS Algorithm with Two Elliptic Curve Point Addition and Elliptic Curve Scalar Point Multiplication Algorithms. Computational Cost is defined as the time required for the setup algorithm to generate prime ordered key management in the simulation. Execution Time is defined as the time elapse between the signing at the transmitter end and verifying of key schemes at the receiver end. Authentication Request is defined as the permission request from the sender with respect to the process of key management scheme executed. These three parameters need to minimum for the efficient and secured data transmission over mobile networks.

'For Computational Cost analysis, Node Set Group is taken as x-axis and the Computation Time in seconds is taken as y-axis in Figure 3. From the simulation analysis, it is evident that the proposed algorithm Key Escrow with Certificateless Elliptic Curve Segmentation Scheme (KE-CECS) is better than the traditional certificateless algorithms like Two Elliptic Curve Point Addition (TECPA) and Elliptic Curve Scalar Point Multiplication (ECSPM) schemes.



Figure 3: Simulation Analysis–Computational Cost

For Execution Time analysis, Node Set Group is taken as x-axis and the Execution Time in seconds is taken as y-axis whose details are explained in Figure 4. From the simulation analysis, it is shown that the proposed algorithm Key Escrow with Certificateless Elliptic Curve Segmentation Scheme (KE-CECS) is better when compared to the conventional certificateless algorithms, Two Elliptic Curve Point Addition (TECPA) and Elliptic Curve Scalar Point Multiplication (ECSPM).



Figure 4: Simulation Analysis–Execution Time

For Authentication Request analysis, Node Set Group is taken as x-axis and the Authentication Request in numbers is taken as y-axis in Figure 5. From the simulation analysis, it is learnt that the proposed algorithm Key Escrow with Certificateless Elliptic Curve Segmentation Scheme (KE-CECS) shows better results when compared to the existing certificateless algorithms such as Two Elliptic Curve Point Addition (TECPA) and Elliptic Curve Scalar Point Multiplication (ECSPM).



Figure 5: Simulation Analysis–Authentication Request

CONCLUSION

Authenticity and Data Integrity are prime issues in the secured data transmission over IoT based Mobile Network environment. The proposed KE-CECS is resistant to both Type I and Type II attacks without considering the random oracle model. The proposed scheme avoids the security threat in identity based issue in key escrow problem and also reduces the overhead in IoT based Mobile Network data transmission. It is found to be computationally efficient and process better security features compared to other key escrow ECC algorithms. In the simulation scenarios, computational cost, time of execution and authentication request are analysed for the proposed and existing algorithms with respect to the communication bandwidth and storage space confined. The proposed Key Escrow with Certificateless Elliptic Curve Segmentation (KE-CECS) has better security parameters when compared with the other existing algorithms. As a future work, the algorithm can be incorporated for group key management schemes in the integration of heterogeneous networks in IoT based Cloud environments.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Madurai Kamaraj University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

- 1. Ashton, Kevin. "That 'internet of things' thing." RFID journal 22, no. 7 (2009): 97-114.
- 2. Says, Gartner. "6.4 Billion Connected." Gartner. com (2017): 11734-11753.
- Li, Xiong, Jieyao Peng, Jianwei Niu, Fan Wu, Junguo Liao, and Kim-Kwang Raymond Choo.
 "A robust and energy efficient authentication protocol for industrial internet of things." IEEE Internet of Things Journal, vol. PP 99 (2017): 1-1.
- 4. Almorsy, Mohamed, John Grundy, and Ingo Müller.
 "An analysis of the cloud computing security problem." arXiv preprint arXiv:1609.01107 (2016).

- 5. Burnett, Andrew, Keith Winters, and Tom Dowling. "A java implementation of an elliptic curve cryptosystem." In Proceedings of the inaugural conference on the Principles and Practice of programming, 2002 and Proceedings of the second workshop on Intermediate representation engineering for virtual machines, 2002, pp. 83-88. National University of Ireland, 2002.
- Seys, Stefaan, and Bart Preneel. "ARM: Anonymous routing protocol for mobile ad hoc networks." International Journal of Wireless and Mobile Computing 3, no. 3 (2009): 145-155.
- Irwin, Angela, and Ray Hunt. "Forensic methods for detection of deniable encryption in mobile networks." In Communications, Computers and Signal Processing, 2009. PacRim 2009. IEEE Pacific Rim Conference on, pp. 169-174. IEEE, 2009.
- Al-Riyami, Sattam S., and Kenneth G. Paterson. "Certificateless public key cryptography." In International Conference on the Theory and Application of Cryptology and Information Security, pp. 452-473. Springer, Berlin, Heidelberg, 2003.
- Wang, Boyang, Baochun Li, Hui Li, and Fenghua Li. "Certificateless public auditing for data integrity in the cloud." In Communications and Network Security (CNS), 2013 IEEE Conference on, pp. 136-144. IEEE, 2013.
- Zhang, Yuan, Chunxiang Xu, Shui Yu, Hongwei Li, and Xiaojun Zhang. "SCLPV: Secure certificateless public verification for cloud-based cyber-physical-social systems against malicious auditors." IEEE Transactions on Computational Social Systems 2, no. 4 (2015): 159-170.
- 11. Tsai, Jia-Lun. "A new efficient certificateless short signature scheme using bilinear pairings." IEEE Systems Journal (2015).
- He, Debiao, Jianhua Chen, and Rui Zhang. "An efficient and provably-secure certificateless signature scheme without bilinear pairings." International Journal of Communication Systems 25, no. 11 (2012): 1432-1442.

Design of Reconfiguration Based Modulation and Demodulation Scheme for OFDM System

J. Manikandan¹, M. Manikandan²

¹Assistant Professor, Dept. of ECE, Sri Sairam Engineering College, Chennai; ²Assistant Professor, Dept. of EIE, Valliammai Engineering College, Kattankulathur, Kanchipuram, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

Orthogonal Frequency Division Multiplexing (OFDM) is a wireless data transmission based system. Modulation and De-Modulation are the most important technique in OFDM wireless communication scheme. A reconfigurable based modulation and demodulation technique improve the performance of OFDM system. The major aspire of this technique is achieving low power and high speed during the transmission of data in the OFDM system. Reconfigurable technique is varied from the adaptation technique. Adaptation does not improve the performance of the system, but reconfiguration technique improves the performance in various types. The proposed concept is introduced in OFDM based communication for performance and efficiency enhancements. This process is done in Xilinx simulation environment and ModelSim 6.3c.

Keywords: Modulation, OFDM, Reconfiguration, low power, high speed

INTRODUCTION

To transmit and receive the modulated signal, transceiver is used in the system. Original message signal has been changed and recovered by modulation and demodulation technique. QAM and DPSK modulation technique mainly used to increase the data rate and spectral efficiency. Two types of modulation are present in the system that is analog and digital. Among the various modulation technique, only one modulation run at a time in existing method. To avoid this problem reconfiguration technique can be used and that technique allows more than one modulation at a time. Reconfiguration is mainly used to reduce the power dissipation in the system. Quality of the communication system improved by modulation and demodulation technique. Clock gating can used to reduce the power and avoid unnecessary switching activities. Reconfiguration of OFDM mainly used for less hardware utilization and more flexible. Then modulation and demodulation technique improve speed of the system.

RELATED WORKS

Visible paradox between spectrum shortage and spectrum underutilization has been proposed by Lu et al. ^[1]. IFFT/FFT algorithm is used but FFT algorithm is not efficient for this standard. So, transform decomposition of FFT algorithm mapped into the baseband processing architecture. In this method two mapping technique are presented. One is serial and another one parallel; it will reduce the number of cycles. To estimate orthogonal frequency offset (OFDM) system, the combination of symbol time offset (STO) and carrier frequency offset (CFO) used. OFDM provide high computational complexity that provides more power consumption. Orthogonal frequency division multiplexing (OFDM) used to establish multicarrier modulation method and this OFDM provide high band width efficiency. In this system complexity can be reduced by using adaptive real-time OFDM. Ramlall^[2] proposed method increases the step size that can improve tracking accuracy. In this paper STO and CFO estimation provide low SNR.

Adaptive switching algorithm between diversity and spatial multiplexing is proposed by Mlayeh et al.^[3] advanced OFDM-MIMO reconfigurable architecture and this technique adjust the modulation scheme MIMO can improve entire system performance and indicator bit exchange between transmitter and receiver that depend on Demmel condition. MIMO has two techniques and it provide high spectral efficiency. In the first technique link quality can be improved and the second technique used to improve link capacity. This method allow new flexibility and low cost. Basic seamless upgradability achieved by combined use of Software Defined Ration(SDR) and Adaptive Antenna Systems(AAS) in 3G wireless system.SDR provide improvement in DSP and reduce complexity. In reconfigurable OFDM dynamically reorganization of OFDM that can preserve more times multiple designs. In different wireless standard takes enabling technology from reconfigurable OFDM system enabling and wireless communication continuously adapted by reconfigurable system described by Drakshayini^[4].

OFDM transceiver used to present SDR the concept was proposed by Krishna^[5]. It has both QPSK and 64-QAM operation and this method implemented by MATLAB. Adaptive modulation can used to minimize the antenna size and it provide high data rate than the FFT programming mainly used for increases the execution speed. In OFDM recursive FFT design mainly used to reduces the utilization of power and speed up the clock frequency. Then this method butterfly method has less gate count. In this method two single port SRAM read and write the data simultaneously.

Spartan 6 FPGA development board can be used to develop the baseband OFDM transmitter and receiver. The chip scope mainly used to test the FPGA and resource consumed by CORDIC algorithm. In the FPGA based reconfigurable architecture that must be designed with high capacity and this FPGA provide good SQNR performance.4G-LTE application based on reconfigurable architecture and QAM modulation can be used. This scheme was proposed by Su et al ^[6].

Ishtiaq et al. ^[7] FPGA modulated by OFDM that allows flexible architecture of electronic device and implement hardware adaptability of system. Technology implemented by VHDL coding used to improve scalability, which very versatile to complex system. Adaptation quickly adapted by this reconfigurable OFDM modulator. Visible Light Communication System (VLC) used to examine performance OFDM. Spectral efficiency increased by adaptive modulation technique that improves performance of OFDM based VLC system.

Orozco-Galvan et al. ^[8] proposed reconfigurable architecture based on FPGA for OFDM transmitter. This system is able to generate LTE standards and configuration parameter is used to adjust frame size, cyclic prefix size, data modulation type and pilot values. Hence, FPGA provides less power utilization and good signal quantization noise ratio.

Digital Modulation Technique: Digital modulation is an alternative standard to process the communication system effectively. Two successful modulation techniques named as "Differential phase shift keying Modulation (DPSK)" and "Quadrature Phase Shift Keying Modulation (QPSK)" modulation are used to design a reconfigurable based OFDM system. Differential phase shift keying (DPSK) is used for both amplitude and phase variation of the signals. Quadrature Phase Shift Keying (QPSK) modulation is a kind of digital modulation in Phase Shift Keying (PSK) modulation.



Figure 1: Block diagram of DPSK

Four bit DPSK modulation is considered to perform the effective modulation. Like QPSK modulation, DPSK modulation also contain in phase and Quadrature components. QAM is able to take more bits of information per symbol. The block diagram of DPSK is shown in Figure.1, but difference is the input bits are four in case of DPSK modulation whereas input bits of QPSK is two.



Figure 2: Block diagram of QPSK modulation

QPSK modulation, two bits are to be measured to change the phase of information signal. QPSK modulation is efficient in bandwidth, because the signal point is represented by two bits. The block diagram of QPSK modulation is shown in Figure 2. The input frequency is divided into two parts known as in phase and Quadrature phase respectively. **Reconfiguration Based OFDM system:** The above discussion two modulation schemes are used to make a reconfigurable OFDM system. Reconfiguration based system select QPSK modulation and demodulation scheme to decrease the hardware use and power consumption of the design. In other hand QAM modulation and demodulation scheme is to reduce the operating delay of the modulation operation. Based on separating more sampling the speed of the processors has been improved drastically.



Figure 3: Architecture of Reconfiguration based Modulation and Demodulation technique

For example, QAM have 2⁴=16 samples hence, more sampling signals gives more parallelism. But QPSK modulation has only 2²=4 samples hence, less number of parallelisms which reduces the hardware consumption, but it does not affect the speed of the system. The architecture of proposed reconfiguration based modulation and demodulation technique is shown in Figure 3. Reconfiguration based modulation and demodulation techniques are designed for OFDM system with the help of QAM modulation and QPSK modulation. Reconfigurable OFDM is designed by combining all reconfigurable techniques known as reconfigurable FFT, reconfigurable Encoders/Decoder, and reconfigurable modulation/demodulation.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSIONS

To estimate the proposed reconfigurable modulation and demodulation scheme is done in ModelSim 6.3C. The simulation result of proposed reconfigurable QPSK modulation is shown in Figure 4. Similarly the proposed reconfigurable QPSK demodulation is shown in figure 5.

Messages																
 /adaptive_modulation/dk /adaptive_modulation/rst /adaptive_modulation/mode 	St1 St1 St1															
Adaptive_modulation/data_in Adaptive_modulation/data_real_out	0011 d2bf	0000			2d41		0001		_	0010	d2bf		0011			
/adaptive_modulation/data_imag_out // / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / / /	d2bf	0000		0	2d41			d2bf			2d41			dz	bf	
/adaptive_modulation/temp_data_imag_out1	000000000000000000000000000000000000000	0000000	000000000	0												
 Jacaptive_modulation/temp_data_real_out2 Jacaptive_modulation/temp_data_imag_out2 Jacaptive_modulation/temp_in 	110100101010111111 1101001010101111111 St1	0000000	000000000	0	001011	D 10 1000 D 10 1000	001	1110100	101011	111	200101	0101011	2001	- u	010010)10
/adaptive_modulation/temp_out /adaptive_modulation/gck1	StX St0															
/adaptive_modulation/gclk2	St1			7												

Figure 4: Simulation Result of QPSK Modulation



Figure 5: Simulation Result of QPSK Demodulation

The comparison results of both DPSK and QPSK modulation and demodulation techniques are shown in

Table 1. The proposed modulation scheme is applied into the OFDM transmitter and the results are shown in table 2.

Туре	Slices	LUT	Delay (ns)	Power (mW)	Application
DPSK modulation	17	38	5.141	242	High Speed Application
QPSK Demodulation	11	20	5.216	187	Low Power and Low area Application

Table 1: Comparison result of DPSK and QPSK Modulation scheme

Table 2: Comparison of OFDM transmitter with DPSK and QPSK modulation

	LUTs	Slices	Delay (ns)	Power (w)
OFDM Transmitter with QPSK modulation	298	159	22.28ns	8.501w
OFDM Transmitter with DPSK modulation	305	148	21.42ns	7.459w

CONCLUSION

In this work, a reconfiguration based modulation and reconfiguration based demodulation model is designed by using two efficient modulation and demodulation techniques such as Differential phase shift keying (DPSK) and Quadrature Phase Shift Keying Modulation (QPSK) modulation. Verilog Hardware Description Language (Verilog HDL) is used to design a reconfiguration based modulation and demodulation method. OFDM with DPSK modulation scheme offers 12.25% reduction in power consumption. Likewise the system offers 3.6% reduction in delay. Based on input data length, different types of modulation and demodulation techniques are selected automatically in the reconfiguration system.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from St. Peters University Committee

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

- Lu, W., Sobelman, G.E., Zhou, X. and Ren, J., "FFT design for OFDM-based cognitive radio using a reconfigurable baseband processing architecture."IEEE 10th International Conference on ASIC (ASICON), pp. 1-4. 2013.
- Ramlall, R., "Adaptive OFDM synchronization using quadratic search step sizes." In Consumer Communications and Networking Conference (CCNC), 2015 12th Annual IEEE, pp. 23-28, 2015.

- Mlayeh, Y., Rouissi, F., Tlili, F. and Ghazel, A., "Reconfigurable OFDM-MIMO architecture for 4G Wireless systems."International Conference on Design and Technology of Integrated Systems in Nanoscale Era (DTIS), 2010 5th, pp. 1-4, 2010.
- Drakshayini, M.N. and Singh, A.V., "A review on reconfigurable orthogonal frequency division multiplexing (OFDM) system for wireless communication."International Conference on Applied and Theoretical Computing and Communication Technology (iCATccT), pp. 81-84, 2016.
- Krishna, P.V., Prabu, S. and Logashanmugam, E., "VLSI design and implementation of reconfigurable OFDM transceivers for software defined radio."International Conference on Devices, Circuits and Systems (ICDCS), pp. 302-306, 2012.
- Su, C.H. and Wu, J.M., "Reconfigurable FFT designs for low power OFDM communication systems."IEEE Tenth International Symposium on Consumer Electronics, pp. 1-4, 2006.
- Ishtiaq, A., Javed, A., Akhtar, A., Zulfiqar, U.B. and Nisar, M.D., "Efficient implementation of OFDM waveform on Xilinx FPGA", In Wireless Systems and Networks (ISWSN), pp. 1-5, 2017.
- Orozco-Galvan, L., Parra-Michel, R. and Romero-Aguirre, E., "Reconfigurable architecture based on FPGA for OFDM transmitter." In Communications (LATINCOM), pp. 1-6, 2015.

Probabilistic Broadcast Protocol for Data Gathering Using Neighbour Nodes in Mobile IoT

S. Gurusubramani¹, M. Suresh Anand¹, J. K. Periasamy¹

¹Associate Professor, Department of Computer Science and Engineering, Sri Sai Ram Engineering College, Chennai, India

ABSTRACT

The current pattern of executing Internet of Things (IoT) applications is to transmit detecting data to a capable data focus and attempt to find the significant learning behind "Big Data" by different savvy yet asset expending calculations. This paper proposes an effective communicate convention to scatter data in portable IoT systems. The proposed convention abuses the neighbour learning of versatile nodes to decide a rebroadcast postpone that organizes diverse bundle communicates as indicated by their profits. A versatile availability factor is additionally acquainted with make the proposed convention versatile network factor, a sensible likelihood is ascertained to decide if a bundle ought to be rebroadcasted to different nodes or be disposed of to avert repetitive parcel communicate. Simulation analysis is done to demonstrate the execution of the proposed framework contrasted with the current framework.

Keywords: Simulation analysis, Internet of Things, Big Data, availability factor.

INTRODUCTION

The idea of brilliant city that uses Internet-of-Things (IoT) advancements to reinforce social frameworks opens another entryway for imaginative answers for the previously mentioned issues and furthermore makes a big business advertise. In this IoT stage, many diverse social "Things" like candy machines, refreshment conveyance trucks, and taxicabs are furnished with Wi-SUN correspondence units that have a transmission scope of a few hundred meters in the genuine field. Therefore, these remote empowered "Things" involve extensive scale portable remote systems that cover an administration locale of 10 km2, i.e., over 70% territory of the Sumida ward. This sort of systems comprises of social "Things" is named portable IoT arranges in the paper. The principle commitments of this paper:

 A novel scheme for deciding the rebroadcast deferral of a bundle is proposed. The node which has more neighbors that have not gotten a data bundle triggers a shorter postponement to rebroadcast the parcel. This postpone plot not just declines the likelihood for nodes to rebroadcast repetitive parcels, yet in addition eases the impacts and impedance in remote channel that prompt exorbitant bundle misfortune.

- A novel plan for deciding the rebroadcast likelihood of a parcel is additionally proposed. This plan considers the insights of revealed neighbors and system network to decide the likelihood for nodes to rebroadcast a bundle. The subsequent likelihood is made out of two sections:
 - Additional coverage ratio that is the proportion of a transmitter's neighbors that will be recently secured by one rebroadcast to its total amount of neighbors.
 - Adaptive connectivity factor that considers the local density of nodes in various parts of networks to maintain the connectivity of packet delivery.

RELATED WORKS

Expecting to arrange a work/tree coordinate with information multi-bouncing capacity in light of the remote standard "Wi-SUN," which is to utilize IEEE802.15.4e/4g for its MAC and PHY layers particulars, a system configuration can be connected to a genuine organization design in Sumida ward, Tokyo, Japan, considering crucial estimated RSSI versus distance execution in an observable pathway condition^[1].

A double-projection deep computation model (DPDCM) for huge information highlight learning was produced, which extends the crude contribution to two separate subspaces in the shrouded layers to learn collaborated highlights of huge information by supplanting the concealed layers of the conventional deep computation model (DCM) with double-projection layers^[2].

QL-HDS discretizes the framework state parameters with a specific advance size, bringing about a poor distinction of the framework states. Vitality proficient booking plan in view of deep Q-learning model was designed for occasional errands progressively frameworks (DQL-EES)^[3]. In Decentralized distributed Space Time Block Coding (Dis-STBC) framework, the learning about the Channel State Information (CSI) isn't accessible at the transmitter^[4]. Because of the absence of nonstop correspondences among versatile nodes and conceivable mistakes in the estimation of nodal contact likelihood, joining and soundness end up real difficulties in distributed bunching in DTMN^[5].

Regular on-request course revelation techniques in mobile ad hoc networks (MANET) utilize dazzle flooding, where a mobile node indiscriminately rebroadcasts got Route Request (RREQ) parcels until the point when a course to a specific goal is set up. This can possibly lead to high channel conflict, causing repetitive retransmissions and accordingly intemperate parcel impacts in the system^[6]. An Unobservable secure routing plan offers finish unlinkability and substance inconspicuousness for a wide range of parcels^[7]. Neighbor-based Dynamic Connectivity Factor routing Protocol (DCFP) can dynamically test the status of the fundamental system without the intercession of a framework administrator based on a novel connectivity metric, while decreasing the RREQ overhead utilizing another connectivity factor^[8]. Neighbor Coverage-based Probabilistic Rebroadcast (NCPR) protocol reduces routing overhead in MANETs and decrease the number of retransmissions so as to reduce the routing overhead^[9].

PROBABILISTIC BROADCAST PROTOCOL FOR DATA GATHERING

At the point when a node n_i gets an data packet p_k (the postfix k demonstrates the grouping number of bundle) from its past transmitter n_p , it can utilize the neighbour rundown of n_p contained in p_k to assess what number of its neighbours have not been secured by the p_k communicated by n_p . To evaluate this, the revealed neighbour set of n_i for p_k is given by

$$U_{k}(n_{i}) = N(n_{i}) - \{N(n_{i}) \cap N(n_{p})\} - \{n_{p}\} \qquad \dots (1)$$

where $N(n_i)$ and $N(n_p)$ are the neighbour sets of nodes n_i and n_p .

Because of the normal for broadcasting a parcel, the node n_i may get copy p_k from its neighbours other than np. In this manner, n_i can ceaselessly refresh $U_k(n_i)$ with the copy p_k from different neighbours. Clearly when $U_k(n_i)$ winds up discharge, there is no requirement for n_i to rebroadcast p_k since the greater part of its neighbours have gotten pk as of now. This presents a tradeoff on the rebroadcast deferral of p_k . At the point when rebroadcast delay is long, there is a long stretch for n_i to listen stealthily copy parcels and exhaust its $U_k(n_i)$ to avoid excess packet rebroadcast, while this also increases the end-to-end delay of data dissemination.

A node that has a more drawn out rebroadcast deferral may listen stealthily copy information parcels from different nodes that have shorter ones. For instance, when the node n_i gets a copy p_i from its neighbour n_i , it realizes that what number of its neighbours have been furthermore secured by this bundle. In this manner, n can refresh its revealed neighbour set by the neighbour rundown of n, by utilizing Eq. (1). In the wake of refreshing $U_k(n_i)$, n_i disposes of this copy p_k since it has been communicated as of now. It ought to be noticed that NPB convention does not endeavor to refresh the rebroadcast postponement of pk as indicated by the refreshed (i.e., littler) $U_{k}(n_{j})$. This is a result of two reasons: It keeps the persistent increment of 1-bounce rebroadcast defer when ni gets copy parcel without fail; It keeps the successive calculation of convention clock and keeps NPB convention basic and doltish, i.e., the general standard of mechanical advancement. At the point when the clock of rebroadcast delay lapses, n acquires the last $U_{\nu}(ni)$ that contains its neighbours which have not gotten p_k yet. This last $U_k(n_i)$ is utilized to decide the likelihood for n_i to rebroadcast p_k.

$$C_{k}(n_{i}) = \frac{|U_{k}(n_{i})|}{|N(n_{i})|}$$
 ...(2)

With the increase of $C_k(n_i)$, more nodes will profit by n_i is rebroadcast. In this way, the likelihood for n_i to rebroadcast p_k ought to be expanded appropriately. At the point when each node associates with in excess of $5.1774 * \log(N_{node})$ of its neighbours, the likelihood of a system being associated is moving toward one with the expansion of N_{node} , where N_{node} indicates the aggregate number of nodes in the system. This implies, to disperse p_k to all nodes in the system, i.e., $|N(n_i) - U_k(n_i)| > 5.1774$ *log(N_{node}).

$$Ak(ni) = \frac{5.1774 * log(Nnode)}{|N(ni) - Uk(ni)|} \qquad ...(3)$$

It only indicates that the local node density of network around n_i is so low that n_i should rebroadcast this packet to maintain the connectivity of packet dissemination.

PERFORMANCE EVALUATION

The performance of the proposed scheme is analyzed by using the Network Simulator (NS2). The NS2 is an open source programming language written in C++ and OTCL (Object Oriented Tool Command Language). NS2 is a discrete event time driven simulator which is used to model the network protocols mainly. The nodes are distributed in the simulation environment.

The simulation of the proposed scheme has 50 nodes deployed in the simulation area 900×900. The nodes are communicated with each other by using the communication protocol User Datagram Protocol (UDP). The traffic is handled using the traffic model CBR. The radio waves are propagated by using the propagation model two ray ground. All the nodes receive the signal from all direction by using the Omni directional antenna. The performance of the proposed scheme is evaluated by the parameters packet loss rate and throughput.

Packet Loss Rate: PLR is defined as the difference between the sent packets and received packets in the network per unit time as in equation 1.



Figure 1 shows the PLR of NCPR is greater when compared to that of PBPDG. The number of nodes is increased when the number of packets dropped is increased.

Throughput: Throughput is defined as the data that can be transferred from source to the receiver in a given amount of time. Throughput is obtained using equation 2.



It is observed from figure 2 that the number of packets received successfully for PBPDG is greater compared to that of the NCPR.

CONCLUSION

Probabilistic Broadcast Protocol for Data Gathering using neighbour nodes in mobile IoT is proposed in this paper. The proposed convention abuses the neighbour learning of versatile nodes to decide a rebroadcast postpone that organizes diverse bundle communicates as indicated by their profits. A versatile availability factor is additionally acquainted with make the proposed convention versatile to the node thickness of various system parts. By joining the neighbour learning of nodes and versatile network factor, a sensible likelihood is ascertained to decide if a bundle ought to be rebroadcasted to different nodes or be disposed of to avert repetitive parcel communicate. Simulation analysis shows the performance of the proposed scheme contrasted with the existing scheme.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Sri Sai Ram Engineering College

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- Y. Shoji, K. Nakauchi, and W. Liu, "Communitybased wireless IoT infrastructure using ubiquitous vending machines," in Proc. Codification Internet Things, Nov. 2016, pp. 1–6.
- Zhang, Q., Yang, L. T., Chen, Z., Li, P., & Deen, M. J. (2017). Privacy-preserving double-projection deep computation model with crowd sourcing on cloud for big data feature learning. IEEE Internet of Things Journal.
- Zhang, Q., Lin, M., Yang, L. T., Chen, Z., & Li, P. (2017). Energy-efficient scheduling for real-time systems based on deep Q-learning model. IEEE Transactions on Sustainable Computing.
- Pravin, R.A & Dani, D.D.K. Allocating power efficiently for Decentralized Distributed Space-Time Block Coding, International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research Vol.3, No.1 Nov 2011.
- 5. H. Dang and H. Wu, "Clustering and clusterbased routing protocol for delay-tolerant mobile

networks," IEEE Trans. Wireless Communication, vol. 9, no. 6, pp. 1874–1881, Jun. 2010.

- J. Abdulai, M. Ould-Khaoua, and L. M. Mackenzie, "Improving probabilistic route discovery in mobile ad hoc networks," in Proc. 32nd IEEE Conf. Local Computer Networks (LCN), Oct. 2007, pp. 739–746.
- Pravin, R.A & Mageswari, U. Preserving Privacy Using an Unobservable Secure Routing Protocol for MANETs, International Journal of MC Square Scientific Research Vol.5, No.1 Nov 2013.
- A. M. E. Ejmaa, S. Subramaniam, Z. A. Zukarnain, and Z. M. Hanapi, "Neighbor-based dynamic connectivity factor routing protocol for mobile ad hoc network," IEEE Access, vol. 4, pp. 8053–8064, 2016.
- X. M. Zhang, E. B. Wang, J. J. Xia, and D. K. Sung, "A neighbor coverage based probabilistic rebroadcast for reducing routing overhead in mobile adhoc networks," IEEE Trans. Mobile Computer, vol. 12, no. 3, pp. 424–433, Mar. 2013.

Correlation between Knowledge and Attitude about Pediatric Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation (CPR) of Nursing Students in Korea

HyunA-Nam¹, Miok-Kim²

¹Dept. of Nursing Howon University; ²College of Nursing Dankook University, Korea

ABSTRACT

The purpose of this study was to identify the degree of knowledge about pediatric CPR in 135 nursing college students The data was collected by a structural questionnaire completed by 135 students who agreed to participate in the study. We analyzed the data using SPSS ver. 23.0. Program. Descriptive statistics for all study variables as well as the reliability assessment of the study instruments were computed. The knowledge level of pediatric CPR was 44.24 ± 11.47 points in the range of 0~100 points. The degree of attitude toward pediatric CPR was 15.43 ± 1.91 in the range of 5-20. Airway maintenance and artificial respiration were the highest with 64.19 ± 26.27 points, Judgment of Emergency condition 56.74 ± 19.88 points, General knowledge 51.70 ± 20.93 points and Chest compression 51.48 ± 32.86 points. CPR should be considered as essential knowledge required to save lives and education and training will be needed to acquire appropriate knowledge and attitudes about pediatric CPR as well as adults.

Keywords: Knowledge, Attitude, Pediatrics, Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation, Nursing, Students

INTRODUCTION

Cardiopulmonary resuscitation is divided into adult, child, and infant, and requires chest compressions, breathing, and airway obstruction methods at each stage¹.

In the cardiac arrest situation, first aid ability depends on the survival of the client. The survival rate of cardiopulmonary resuscitation in western countries is 15-18%, compared to 2.5-7% in Korea ². Cardiopulmonary resuscitation in patients with acute cardiac arrest is two to three times more likely to survive than in those without cardiopulmonary resuscitation¹ and an initial inappropriate response has a negative impact on prognosis ³. In Park et al., ⁴ the incidence of cardiac arrest in Korean infants was 67.1 per 100,000, and the rate of CPR was 82.1%. However, the survival rate was only 4.7%, suggesting that effective CPR training is needed for infants and children.

Adult cardiac arrest occurs with an increase in the prevalence of heart disease. In contrast, children's cardiac arrest is the main cause of respiratory illnesses, asphyxia, trauma, drowning, sepsis^{5,6}. If a child's cardiac arrest occurs in a non-hospital area, the survival rate is lower than that of an adult and the neurological damage is severe and the prognosis is poor ⁷. In general, a nurse may be the first witness of a cardiac arrest within the hospital and may provide CPR. It also has an obligation to respond appropriately to emergencies within the community. They should also prepare for their role as educators in the community.

Cardiac arrest accounts for 50~78% of all acute deaths in hospitals.⁸ Therefore, cardiopulmonary resuscitation is an essential skill for health care providers. That is, Nurses should be proficient in knowledge and skills in cardiopulmonary resuscitation as a medical practitioner who must take immediate action for the subject in case of an emergency in or outside the hospital. For this purpose, systematic preparation is needed from the time of nursing students.

The purpose of this study is to provide basic data for the development of educational materials that can help pediatric CPR in the future by confirming knowledge and attitude about pediatric CPR for nursing college students. 784 Indian Journal of Public Health Research & Development, March 2018, Vol.9, No. 3

MATERIALS AND METHOD

Study design: This study is a descriptive study to investigate knowledge and attitude about pediatric CPR in nursing students.

Data collection: The data was collected by a structural questionnaire completed by 135 nursing students who agreed to participate in the study. We analyzed the data using SPSS ver. 23.0. Descriptive statistics for all study variables as well as the reliability assessment of the study instruments were computed.

MEASUREMENTS

Knowledge about pediatric CPR: Knowledge of pediatric CPR is based on the American Heart Association Guidelines4, tools developed by Park and Ha9, and tools modified and supplemented by Nam and Park10 with reference to the 2015 CPR Guidelines Respectively. The total of 15 items is composed of 4 sub-factors (General knowledge, Judgement of Emergency condition, Chest compression, Airway maintenance and artificial respiration). The range of possible total points is 0-100, which means that the higher the score, the higher the knowledge about pediatric CPR. In this study, Cronbach's α of the instrument is .70

Attitude about pediatric CPR: Attitudes towards pediatric CPR were measured using tools developed by Nam and Park10 to measure attitudes toward pediatric CPR. The total score of 5 items was 5 points. The higher the score, the more positive the attitude toward pediatric CPR. Cronbach's α was .68 in this study.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

Descriptive finding: The general characteristics of the subject are the same as Table 1.

Characteristics	Mean ± SD	n (%)
Age(years)	22.15 ± .78	
Sov	Male	31 (23.0)
Sex	Female	104 (77.0)
Emergency experience	Yes	6 (4.4)
(suffocation and respiratory arrest)	No	129 (95.6)

Table 1: General characteristics (N = 135)

Conted.	

heart disease	Yes	16 (11.9)
in family or acquaintances	No	119 (88.1)
CDD advantion evenerion of	Yes	101 (74.8)
CPR education experience	No	34 (25.2)
CDD contification status	Yes	7 (5.2)
CPR ceruncation status	No	128 (94.8)

Knowledge and attitude about pediatric CPR

Table 2: The levels of knowledge and attitude about pediatric CPR (N =1 35)

	Range of Scale	Sub domain	Mean ± SD	
Knowledge about pediatric CPR	0-100		44.24 ± 11.47	
		General knowledge	51.70 ± 20.93	
		Judgement of Emergency condition	56.74 ± 19.88	
		Chest compression	51.48 ± 32.86	
		Airway maintenance and artificial respiration	64.19 ± 26.27	
Attitude about pediatric CPR	5-20		15.43 ± 1.91	

The knowledge level of pediatric CPR was 44.24 ± 11.47 points in the range of 0~100 points. The degree of attitude toward pediatric CPR was 15.43 ± 1.91 in the range of 5-20 (Table. 2).

Knowledge and attitude about pediatric CPR according to general characteristics: Knowledge about pediatric CPR showed statistically significant differences by CPR certificate status (t=-2.905, p=.004). Attitude about pediatric CPR showed statistically significant differences by sex (t=2.673, p=.008), CPR education experience (t=-3.547, p=.001), and CPR certificate status (t=-3.353, p=.001) (Table 3).

Characteristics Mean ± SD		Knowledge al CI	oout pediatric PR	Attitude about pediatric CPR	
		t (p)	Mean± SD	t (p)	
Sov	Male	44.73 ± 11.18	.267	16.22 ± 1.74	2.673
352	Female	44.10 ± 11.61	(.790)	15.20 ± 1.90	(.008)
Emergency experience	Yes	36.66 ± 10.11	1.666	15.43 ± 1.93	082
(suffocation and respiratory arrest)	No	44.59 ± 11.45	(.098)	15.50 ± 1.37	(.935)
heart disease in family or	Yes	40.41 ± 10.46	1.427	16.06 ± 1.38	-1.397
acquaintances	No	44.76 ± 11.55	(.156)	15.35 ± 1.96	(.165)
	Yes	45.14 ± 11.34	-1.582	15.76 ± 1.77	-3.547
CPK education experience	No	41.56 ± 11.61	(.116)	14.47 ± 2.00	(.001)
CPR certification status	Yes	56.19 ± 12.68	-2.905	17.71 ± 1.25	-3.353
	No	43.59 ± 11.09	(.004)	15.31 ± 1.86	(.001)

Table 3: Knowledge and attitude about pediatric CPR according to General characteristics (N = 135)

Correlation between Knowledge and attitude about pediatric CPR: There was not a statistically significant correlation between knowledge and attitude about pediatric CPR shown in Table 4.

Table 4: Correlation between knowledge and attitude about pediatric CPR (N = 135)

	Knowledge about pediatric CPR					
	General knowledge	Chest compression	Judgement of Emergency condition	Airway maintenance and artificial respiration		
Attitudo about	r (<i>p</i>)	r (p)	r (<i>p</i>)	r (<i>p</i>)		
pediatric CPR	.116	.049	.006	.154		
	(.182)	(.573)	(.942)	(.074)		

DISCUSSION

Recently, Korea has been emphasizing the importance of CPR education due to rapid aging and increased cardiovascular disease. Although CPR training is conducted for elementary, middle, and high school students, it is difficult to expect qualitative educational effects in the process of receiving education by many students in a short period of time only by a school nurse.

In this study, 74.8% of the subjects received CPR training, but the knowledge score about pediatric CPR was 44.24 out of 100. Using the same instrument, Nam and Park¹⁰ were lower than the 56.1 point measured by kindergarten teachers. The instrument are not identical and it is difficult to make a direct comparison. However, Park & Ha⁹ is lower than 10.38 out of 15 points for early childhood education students, and Lee, Choi & Park¹¹ is lower than the general population.

Although 74.8% of the subjects had received CPR training, the results of this study, in which the knowledge

of CPR was below the midpoint, showed that most of the CPR - related education is adult - oriented, one time lecture focused on large - scale lectures, which is considered to be a result of not contributing to knowledge expansion. In addition, since the knowledge of students who received the CPR certificate was significantly higher in this study, it is necessary to improve appropriate and effective education through systematic and repetitive training to acquire adequate learner placement and sufficient instructor.

In this study, the attitude toward pediatric CPR was 15.43 out of 20, which was higher than the 40.76 (out of 50 points) of Lee and Sung¹³ for hospital staff.

In addition, the same instrument was found to have a positive attitude toward cardiopulmonary resuscitation, higher than the 14.81 points of Nam and Park¹⁰ measured by kindergarten teachers. In subjects with male students, CPR education experience and CPR certificate, attitude toward pediatric CPR was higher. This may be interpreted as a result of the relatively passive and conservative tendency of women, the cardiopulmonary resuscitation training experience has been identified as affecting positive attitude. It is important to consider their attitude improvement in CPR training for prospective nurses because attitude is an important factor leading to behavior, it is thought that CPR education needs to include various factors to contribute not only to knowledge expansion but also attitude improvement.

No significant correlation between CPR knowledge and attitude was found. This is in contrast to the results of Nam and Park¹⁰, which showed a positive correlation between knowledge and attitude. As Lee and Sung¹² maintained that factors other than knowledge can also affect attitude, it is necessary to identify factors on CPR knowledge. Besides that CPR training needs to help with obtaining knowledge and skills for CPR, it also need to provide trainees with confidence to volunteer for help in emergency situations¹³. It is critical for CPR, which requires accurate judgement and skills, to maintain expert's attitude in saving life. Therefore, CPR-related training programs should be assured to improve both knowledge and attitude of the trainees regarding CPR.

Recently, more CPR education programs have been provided because of growing interests in cardiac arrest by the society. For nursing students in college, CPR training programs are provided by the colleges without any relevant regulations. In 2011, the Korean Academy of Accreditation Board of Nursing ¹⁴ developed and applied core basic nursing skills to improve the nursing performance of nursing graduates, and added CPR and defibrillator items to the list.^{15,16,17}

Although child resuscitation skills are included in the list, increasing number of dual-income families and infant and child care facilities will promote the inclusion of children-CPR training programs day-care works through relevant trainings for health professionals. In addition, CPR education in nursing education can reduce their chance of experiencing the feeling of despair in emergency situation in the future. It can also minimize their psychological and physical burden during their adaptation to clinical settings, and eventually will contribute to saving lives of children.

Based on these results, it can be seen that nursing students are required to develop knowledge and skills and positive attitude through systematic education of pediatric CPR.

CONCLUSION

The purpose of this study was to identify the knowledge and attitude about pediatric CPR for nursing college students and to understand the relationship between knowledge and attitude of CPR, and to provide basic data for developing the program.

The results showed that knowledge and attitude about pediatric CPR of nursing college students with CPR training experience and adult CPR certificate were positive. Although there was no significant correlation between knowledge and attitude about pediatric CPR, CPR education should be able to contribute not only to the expansion of knowledge but also to attitudes. Therefore, we found that it is necessary to check the operating system in order to provide the quality education and the necessity of checking the educational components.

Based on the results of this study, the following suggestions are made.

First, it is suggested to develop and apply a pediatric CPR education program for nursing students.

Second, we suggest to evaluate the improvement of knowledge and attitude through repetitive application of CPR education

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Howon University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

- 1. American Heart Association. Highights American heart association guidelines for cardiopulmonary resuscitation and emergency cardiovascular care, Texas: American Heart Association, 2015.
- 2. Korea Association of Cardio Pulmonary Resuscitation, Development and Distribution of CPR Guideline, 2011.
- Foltin G L, Richmond N, Treiber M, Skomorowsky A, Galea S, Vlahov D, Blaney S, Kusick M, Silverman R, Tunik M G, "Pediatric prehospital evaluation of NYC cardiac arrest survival (PHENYCS)", Pediatric Emergency Care, Vol 9,no 28, pp. 864-868,2012.

- Park C B, Shin S D, Suh G J, Ahn K O, Cha W C, Song K J, Kim S J, Lee E J, Ong M E H, "Pediatric out-of-hospital cardiac arrest in Korea: A nationwide population-based study", Resuscitation, Vol 81,no 5, pp. 512-517,2010.
- 5. Yun H W, Hong S M, Jeon Y C, Lee J M, "A survived case after 150J defibrillation and CPR were performed for out-of-hospital infant cardiac arrest", The Korean Journal of Emergency Medical Services, Vol 17,no 3, pp.53-60, 2013.
- Park CB, Shin SD, Suh GJ, Ahn KO, Cha WC, Song KJ, Kim SJ. Lee EJ, Ong MEH, "Pediatric Out-of –Hospital Cardiac Arrest in Korea: A Nationwide Population-Based Study", Resuscitation, Vol 81, no 5, pp. 512-517,2010.
- Engdahl J, Axelsson A, Bang A, Karlson B W, Herlitz J, "The Epidemiology of Cardiac Arrest in Children and Young Adults", Resuscitation, Vol 58, pp. 131-138,2003.
- Back C Y, "Effects of advanced cardiac life support simulation-based training on nurses' competence in clinical care settings", Unpublished master's thesis, Yonsei University, Seoul.
- Park J H, Ha J H, "The Effect of Infant-child CPR Education for Early Childhood Education Students' CPR Knowledge, Attitude and Selfefficacy", Journal of the Korean Society of Emergency Medicine, Vol 5,no 25, pp.520-528,2014.
- Nam H A, Park H J, "Kindergarten Teachers' Knowledge and Attitude regarding Child Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation", Journal of

Learner-Centered Curriculum and Instruction, Vol 9, no 16, pp.731-749,2016.

- Lee M H, Choi S H, Park M J, "Effect of CPR Training for Lay Trainees on their Knowledge and Attitudes", The Korean journal of fundamentals of nursing", 2007, Vol 14,no 2, pp.198-203,2007.
- Lee J H, Sung M H, "Factors Influencing Performance Ability of CPR of Hospital Staffs", East-West Nursing Research Institute, Vol 2,no 19, pp. 96-103,2013.
- Spooner B B, Fallaha J F, Kociez L, Smith C M, Smith S C, Perkins G D, "An evaluation of objective feedback in basic life support(BLS) training", Resuscitation, Vol 73, pp. 417-424,2007.
- Korean Accreditation Board of Nursing. *Nursing core competency*, Korean Accreditation Board of Nursing, 2011.
- 15. Oh, J Y, Song, M S, Park, J H, You, M A, "Effects of Simulation-Based Training on Nursing Students' Knowledge and Ability to Perform Advanced Cardiovascular Life Support", Journal of Korean Critical Care Nursing, Vol 8, no 2, pp.23-32, 2015.
- 16. Shin, S C, Kim, K R, "The Meaning of BLS-Provider Certification Course Experienced by Nursing Students", The Journal of Korean Clinical Health Science, Vol 1,no 3, pp. 21-31, 2013.
- Chae, M J, Lee, J H, Song I J, Kim J I, "Effects of cardiopulmonary resuscitation reeducation on persistence of knowledge, performance and selfefficacy of nursing students", Vol 19, no 1, pp. 51-62, 2015.

Influence of Social Support and Resilience on the Nurse Job Performance

Bong-Sil Choi¹

¹Department of Nursing, Nambu University, 23Chumdan Jungang-ro, Gwangsan-gu, Gwangju, Republic of Korea

ABSTRACT

A descriptive study to determine the effect of social support and resilience of nurses on the job performance of nurses. This is a descriptive survey research to identify the correlations of nurse job performance with social support and resilience among nurses, and to identify the factors affecting nurse job performance. The survey subjects were 183 nurses. The collected data were analyzed with the SPSS / WIN 23.0 program, using the descriptive statistics, Pearson's correlation coefficient and Stepwise multiple regression analysis. Social support was scored as 3.62±.50, resilience was scored as 3.38±.49, nurse job performance was scored as 3.63±.52. Nurse job performance had a significant positive correlation with social support (r=.383, p<.001) and resilience (r=.545, p<.001). In addition, there was a significant positive correlation between social support and resilience (r=.484, p<.001). The variable that has the greatest effect on the nurse job performance of the subjects was resilience (β =.44, p<.001), followed by position higher than head nurse (β =.13, p<.033), social support (β =.16, p=.007), fixed working hours or other working patterns (β =.13, p=.042). In addition, resilience, positions, social support and working patterns explained about 37 percent of the nurse job performance (F=34.71, p<.001, R2=.37, Adj-R2=.35). All these results of this study suggest that higher resilience and social support levels, positions higher than head nurse in comparison with staff nurses and fixed working hours or other working patterns rather than shift work lead to a higher nurse job performance level. It is necessary to change the hospital environment that can enhance the resilience and social support of nurses. There is a need for an effective nursing staff management that can help improve nurse job performance.

Keywords: social support, resilience, nurse job performance, job stress, nurses

INTRODUCTION

As the efficiency and qualitative aspects of work are emphasized in medical service environments, nurses (60% of the total personnel in medical institutions), in particular, are required to continuously add to their specialized knowledge and training.¹ Particular attention is given to the job performance of nurses, which promotes an improvement of nursing quality and the development of nursing as a specialized job.² Recently, the domestic medical environment is demanding differentiated services due to intensified competition, and it is necessary to cope flexibly with the changes. Therefore, it is interested in nursing work performance to improve quality of nursing and development of nursing profession. Because the nurse is closest to the patient, the efficiency of the nursing work is directly related to the overall work efficiency of the hospital, which is an important strategy for ensuring the productivity of the hospital and quality care services.^{3,4} Because nurses are the medical personnel who deal with patients most closely, the efficiency of nursing work is directly related to the overall work efficiency of the hospital, and becomes an important strategy to ensure the productivity of the hospital and quality nursing services.⁵ As can be seen here, since nurse job performance is a key priority for the improvement of nursing quality and the development of nursing as a specialized job, continuous attention needs to be paid to various factors in order to improve nurse job performance.² Social support is an important resource for nurses. When they receive attention, affection and trust from their environment, nurses can better resolve their anxiety and gain a sense of worth, feel a sense of stability, have lower stress level and affective tension and strengthen their problemsolving ability.6 Given that higher social support leads to higher nurse job performance, it can be seen that

social support has both direct and indirect effects on nurse job performance in clinical situations.7 Resilience, an ability to overcome difficulties at the nursing field, affects nurses' job engagement and exhaustion. Nurses with higher resilience suffer less from job-related anxiety, depression and exhaustion.8,9 Such resilience can serve as a factor that has positive effects on nurses experiencing various types of job stress, thus enhancing nurse job performance.^{10, 11} In particular, it was reported that nurses with higher social support and ego resilience exhibit higher job performance.¹² Consequently, there is a need for multilateral research on the relation between resilience and nurse job performance. This study intends to investigate the social support received, resilience and nurse job performance of nurses, thus providing preliminary data in searching for ways to effectively manage nursing personnel, with the ultimate aim of improving nurses' job satisfaction and nurse job performance. The main aim of this paper is to investigate the degrees of social support received, resilience and nurse job performance, to determine the correlations of nurse job performance with nurses' social support received and resilience, and to learn which factors affect nurse job performance.

METHOD

Research Design and Subjects: This is a descriptive survey research to identify the correlations of nurse job performance with social support and resilience among nurses, and to identify the factors affecting nurse job performance. The survey subjects were 183 nurses.

Survey Tools: Social support was measured by a tool used by¹³. This tool consists a total of 21 questionnaire items. The items were scored on a five-point Likert scale, with a higher score indicating higher social support. The reliability of the tool measured by Cronbach's α was 0.91 in the study by¹³ and 0.93 in this study.

Resilience: Resilience was measured using the Korean Connor-Davidson Resilience Scale (K-CD-RISC) translated by.¹⁴ This tool consists of a total of 25 questionnaire items. The items were scored on a five-point Likert scale with a higher score indicating higher resilience. The reliability of the tool measured by Cronbach's α was 0.93 in the study by¹⁴ and 0.94 in this study.

Nurse Job Performance: Nurse job performance was measured using the tool developed by.⁵ This tool consists

of a total of 17 questionnaire items. The items were scored on a five-point Likert scale with a higher score indicating higher nurse job performance. The reliability of the tool measured by Cronbach's α was 0.95 in both the study by⁵ and this study.

Data Collection: Data collection was performed from July 3 to July 24, 2016, the hospitals were randomly selected. The researcher provided information about the purpose of research and the questionnaire to the nursing department of each hospital and received approval for collecting data. Subsequently, the researcher posted notices to recruit subjects, and a convenient sampling was used to recruit nurses who voluntarily expressed their intention to participate in the survey. Before data collection, the researcher explained the purpose and content of this research and the ethical aspects to subjects, using the explanation form. Nurses who expressed their intention to participate filled out the written consent form and answered a self-administered questionnaire. It took about 10 to 20 minutes for respondents to answer the questionnaire, and they were provided a small gift for participating. Completed questionnaires were put in an retrieval envelope and sealed by the survey subjects themselves, and the researcher visited hospitals to retrieve them.

Data Analysis: Collected data were analyzed using the SPSS/WIN 23.0 program.

- The social support, resilience and nurse job performance were analyzed using descriptive statistics.
- The correlations of nurse job performance with social support and resilience were analyzed using Pearson's correlation coefficient.
- Factors affecting nurse job performance were analyzed using multiple regression analysis.

RESULTS

Table 1 shows degrees of social support and nurse job performance. "Social support" was scored as $3.62 \pm .50$. Social support helps reduce expression of negative feelings, and thus nurses can better resolve affective tension and strengthen their problem-solving ability.¹⁵ Social support reduces the stress coming from an environment and thus helps people adapt well to their environment, while having positive effects on productivity or psychological satisfaction.¹⁶ Consequently, there is a need for education and systematic methods to increase social support. "Resilience" was scored as $3.38\pm.49$. Given that higher resilience leads to less stress and higher job satisfaction, it can be seen that resilience affects clinical nurses' nurse job satisfaction.¹² Consequently, support through various programs such as a stress-relief program needs to be provided to nurses to enhance their resilience. "Nurse job performance" was scored as $3.63 \pm .52$.

The degree of nurse job performance was found to be both high and low. It was also found that working conditions, differences in organizational culture and nursing department environment lead to differences in patients' severity of illness, personnel and nursing workload.¹⁷ Consequently, research and supplementary measures regarding education to strengthen nurses' capacity and application of nursing courses are required for nurse job performance that considers nursing environments and characteristics of the scale.

 Table 1: Degree of Social Support, Resilience and

 Nurse Job performance

	Value range	Min	Max	M ± SD
Social support	1-5	2.38	5.00	$3.62\pm.50$
Resilience	1-5	1.52	5.00	$3.38\pm.49$
Nurse job performance	1-5	2.00	5.00	3.63 ± .52

Table 2 shows the correlations of nurse job performance with social support and resilience. Nurse job performance was positively correlated at a statistically significant level with social support (r=.383, p<.001) and resilience (r=.545, p<.001). Social support and resilience were positively correlated at a statistically significant level, while the experience of violence did not display a statistically significant positive correlation with social support (r=-.010, p=.872) and resilience (r=-.049, p=.444). Because higher social support can lead to reduced job stress and higher nurse job performance, it is considered that strategies to enhance social support are necessary to improve nurse job performance. In addition, resilience can help to improve nurse job performance because it affects job engagement and exhaustion, while reducing the exhaustion that could occur from jobrelated stress and in problematic situations.¹⁸

	Social support	Resilience	Nurse job performance
Social	1		
support			
Resilience	.484 (<.001)	1	
Nurse job	.383	.545	1
performance	(<.001)	(<.001)	

 Table 2: Correlations Among Social Support,

 Resilience and Nurse Job Performance

Table 3 shows factors affecting nurse job performance. The variables affecting nurse job performance included resilience (β =.44, p<.001), position of head nurse or higher (β =.13, p<.033), social support (β =.16, p=.007) and working pattern-fixed working hours or other working patterns (β =.13, p=.042). In other words, higher nurse job performance was found among those who had higher resilience, received higher social support, held a position of head nurse or higher compared to general nurses, had fixed working hours or other working patterns compared to shift work nurses. And resilience, positions, social support and working patterns explained about 37 percent of nurse job performance (F=34.71, p<.001, R2=.37, Adj-R2=.35).

Nurses with higher resilience displayed higher nurse job performance. Nurses' resilience affected nurse job performance because nurses with longer clinical experience and a higher sense of responsibility and self-respect held a higher position and could deal with problems through more active communication with different personnel in the organization.¹⁸ The major factors of resilience are the capacity for self-regulation and for interpersonal relationships. Since these abilities can be obtained through education and training¹⁹, there is a need for concrete and active education, job training and institutional policies to enhance nurses' resilience. Furthermore, it is considered that nurses at an older age and with longer nursing experience are skilled in performing nursing care, and thus not only have the ability to perform nursing care using their clinical experience and expertise but also can maintain a psychologically stable state due to their job satisfaction and sense of reward. Consequently, to increase job performance, methods that can help nurses maintain their clinical career are required. This will involve appropriate rewards and measures. In addition, it appears that a system to manage nurses with long nursing experience is urgently needed to retain skilled nurses who successfully provide nursing care for a long time. Nurses with a shorter career history need to be provided with career development programs. The results of this study showed that fixed working hours or other working patterns had a higher effect on nurse job performance compared to shift work. Given that nurses who did not do shift work displayed a higher level of organizational commitment and that shift work nurses displayed a higher stress level and reduced nurse job performance²⁰, it can be seen that nurses working fixed working hours had less physical stress than those who did shift work and thus could concentrate on their job. Therefore, strategies to reduce shift work nurses' physical stress are required to enhance nurse job performance.

	В	SE	β	t	р	R ² Variation	Accumulate R ²
Constant	1.27	.23	-	5.53	<.001	-	-
Resilience	.46	.06	.44	7.34	<.001	.30	.30
Position(General nurse standards) -More than a head nurses	.20	.09	.13	2.14	.033	.04	.34
Social support	.17	.06	.16	2.70	.007	.02	.35
Working style (Shift working standards) -Fixed work system & Etc	.14	.07	.13	2.04	.042	.01	.37
Durbin-Watson=1.99, F=34.71, p<.001, R ² =.37, Adj-R ² =.35							

 Table 3: Factors Influencing Nurse Job Performance

CONCLUSION

All these results of this study suggest that higher resilience and social support levels, positions higher than head nurse in comparison with staff nurses and fixed working hours or other working patterns rather than shift work lead to higher nursing work performance level. Social support has a strong influence on job satisfaction and organizational commitment of nurses, and resilience has a positive effect on nurses with various job stresses. In particular, the higher the social support and resilience of nurses, the higher the performance of nursing work. Nurses need to be encouraged to have various opportunities to enhance their job performance and concentrate on their work in an affectively and psychologically stable state. In addition, social support systems and working conditions need to be created that can increase their sense of belonging. For the purpose of strengthening nurses' resilience, programs for stress management and ego resilience improvement need to be implemented. These programs can help reduce stress and anxiety, and thus can improve the quality of life. In this light, continuous support to enhance nurses' resilience need to be provided. When nurses provide nursing care, they establish therapeutic relationships with patients and their guardians as well as cooperative relationships with different medical personnel. Therefore, improving

nurses' capacity for interpersonal relationships is directly related to improving nurse job performance. The capacity for interpersonal relationships is a key factor in relation to nurse job performance in the hospital organization, and this study found that nurses who had more people to whom they could open themselves up displayed higher nurse job performance. Consequently, measures need to be established to enhance nurses' capacity for interpersonal relationships.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Nambu University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

- Kang S Y, Park K O, Kim J K. The role adaptation process of the executive director of nursing department. Journal of Korean Academy of Nursing, Vol 40,no 6, pp.785-798, December 2010.
- Kim K J. Human resource management system for nurses: challenges and research directions. The Korean Journal of Health Service Management., Vol 6,no 1, pp.247-58, March 2012.

- 3. Han Y H, Sohn_I S, Park_K O, Kang_K H. The relationships between professionalism, job involvement, organizational commitment and turnover intention among clinical nurses. Journal of Korean Clinical Nursing Research., Vol 16, no 2, pp. 17-31. August 2010.
- 4. Oh_E H, Chung_B Y. The effect of empowerment on nursing performance, job satisfaction, organizational commitment, and turnover intention in hospital nurses. The Journal of Korean Nursing Administration Academic Society., Vol 17,no 4, pp. 391-401, December 2011.
- Ko Y K, Lee T W, Lim J Y. Development of a performance measurement scale for hospital nurses. Journal of Korean Academy of Nursing., Vol 37,no 3, pp. 286-94, April 2007.
- 6. Kim H S, Yim H W, Lee J Y, Cho H J, Jo S J, Lee W C. Influence of self-esteem and social support on the depression stati of some clinical nurses. Annals of Occupational and Environmental Medicine., Vol 19,no 2, pp. 125-34, June 2007.
- Kim J H, Hyun M Y, Kim S Y. Job stress, depression, social support, and coping strategies of clinical nurses. Korean J Occup Health Nurs., Vol 18,no 2, pp. 219-31, November 2009.
- Moon I O, Park S K, Jung J M. Effects of resilience on work engagement and burnout of clinical nurses. The Journal of Korean Nursing Administration Academic Society., Vol 19,no 4, pp. 525-35, September 2013.
- Mealer M, Jones J, Newman J, McFann K K, Rothbaum B, Moss M. The presence of resilience is associated with a healthier psychological profile in intensive care unit (ICU) nurses: results of a national survey. Int J Nurs Stud., Vol 49,no 3, pp. 292-99, March 2012.
- Lee J Y, Chi M W. Relation among emotional labors's job stress, role conflict, ego-resilience and job turnover. The Korea Contents Society., Vol 12,no 6, pp. 191-200,June 2012.
- AbuAlRub R F. Job stress, job performance, and social support among hospital nurses. Journal of Nursing Scholarship., Vol 36,no 1, pp. 73-8, March 2004.

- Lee A S, Yoon C K, Park J K. Effects of social support and ego-resilience on nursing performance of hospital nurses. Korean J Occup Health Nurs., Vol 21,no 3, pp. 283-89, November 2012.
- Kim H J, Kim J H. Emotional labor, social support, and depressive symptoms of clinical nurses in a province, Korea. Korean Journal of Occupational Health Nursing. Vol 20,no 3, pp. 308-18, November 2011.
- Baek H S, Lee K U, Joo E J, Lee M Y, Choi K S. Reliability and validity of the Korean version of the Connor-Davidson Resilience Scale (K-CD-RISC). Psychiatry Investigation. Vol 7,no 2, pp. 109-15, 2010.
- 15. You M A, Son Y J. The relationships of workfamily conflict, social support, job satisfaction, and organizational commitment in Korean married hospital nurses. The Korean Journal of Fundamentals of Nursing., Vol 16,no 4, pp. 515-23, November 2009.
- 16. Kim J H, Hyun M Y. The moderating effects of social support between job stress and job satisfaction in staff nurses. Korean J Occup Health Nurs., Vol 14,no 2, pp. 108-17, November 2005.
- Suominen T, Leino-Kilpi H, Merja M, Doran D I, Puukka P. Staff empowerment in finnish intensive care units. Intensive and Critical Care Nursing., Vol 17,no 6, pp. 341-47, December 2001.
- Kim Y M, Yi Y J. Influence of job stress and empowerment on clinical nurses' performance in small and medium hospitals. *Korean J Occup Health Nurs.*, Vol 21,no 3, pp. 258-65, November 2012.
- Jackson D, Firtko A, Edenborough M. Personal resilience as a strategy for surviving and thriving in the face of workplace adversity a literature review. *Journal of Advanced Nursing.*, Vol 60,no 1, pp. 1-9, November 2007.
- Choi K L, Heo S E, Moon D H. Convergence study on the influence of job stress of shift work nurses on nursing performance. Journal of the Korean Convergence Society., Vol 7,no 4, pp. 107-21, August 2016.
Clinical Predictors Related to Organizational Effectiveness in Dental Hygienists at Dental Clinics and Hospitals

Su-Jung Lee¹, Cheong-Hwan Lim², Jong-Hwa Jang³

¹Dept. Dental Hygiene, ²Dept. Radiography, Hanseo University; ³Dept. Dental Hygiene, Dankook University, Republic Korea

ABSTRACT

This study was conducted to examine the level of burnout, self-efficacy, social support and organizational effectiveness as well as the relationship among variables in dental hygienists. The subjects were 192 dental hygienists who were selected by random sampling from dental hospitals and clinics. Self-administered questionnaires were given to the subjects from August 14 to October 15, 2012, to identify the degree of burnout, self-efficacy, social support, and organizational effectiveness. The mean of burnout overall recorded 3.05 points. Self-efficacy recorded 2.80 points overall. Social support recorded a mean of 2.50 points overall. Organizational effectiveness recorded a mean of 3.00 point overall. Organizational commitment recorded 3.01 points, and 2.58 points were recorded for job satisfaction. Self-efficacy, social support and organizational effectiveness had a negative correlation to burnout, and there was a positive correlation among self-efficacy, social support and organizational effectiveness. Burnout had a negative impact on organizational effectiveness, and self-efficacy and social support exerted a positive influence on organizational effectiveness. The findings of the study proved that burnout, self-efficacy and social support of the dental hygienists were correlated to organizational effectiveness. In order to boost organizational effectiveness, dental hygienists themselves should take a positive attitude and try not to be affected by possible burnout factors, and they should perform more specialized duties to bolster their own satisfaction with and pride in the occupation.

Keywords: Burnout, Dental hygienist, Organizational effectiveness, Self-efficacy, Social support

INTRODUCTION

The majority of people in modern industrial society have occupations. They have a desire to feel valued for themselves and their work. When this desire is met, they make cognitive assessment that what they are doing is valuable and that they are needed in an organization and thus a psychological state including positive emotional response is reached. This psychological state plays an important role in the value of work and organization¹.

In recent years, there has been a lot of research on job burnout in the area of stress on job in the field of organizational behavior in Korea. Job burnout refers to a type of psychological phenomenon of a chronic stress response caused by cumulative and long-term negative effects of job stress.

Job stress, job tension, job satisfaction, social support, self-efficacy and self-esteem are known to be variables related to burnout. Burnout is a form of work stress reaction that occurs when you are no longer able to cope with stress, and is referred to as the syndrome of physical, emotional, and mental burnout. Physical exhaustion is manifested as helplessness, chronic fatigue, weakness, boredom, emotional exhaustion is depression, frustration, helplessness, mental burnout is manifested by self-concept deterioration, and dissatisfaction with work.

The turnover rate of dental hygienists at dental hospitals and clinics in recent years has significantly increased due to personal and professional reasons, making it difficult to secure needed personnel in the hospital. Most dental hospitals and clinics have difficulties in securing dental hygienists because of the insufficient supply of personnel. The most effective approach to prevent the shortage of personnel is to identify the job turnover of the existing workforce and minimize their turnover². Among the factors leading to high turnover rate, difficulty in maintaining physical and mental health due to accumulation of fatigue, such as stress due to job burnout, is considered to be the greatest factor of turnover. Through a multidisciplinary study of the psychological factors of dental hygienists engaged in dental hospitals and clinics, a plan to increase job satisfaction and organizational commitment is required.

Previous studies were fragmented, generally focusing on the dental hygienist's job satisfaction, organizational commitment, turnover intention, empowerment, and stress^{1,3-7}. There is also insufficient research to identify the effects of self-efficacy and social support on organizational effectiveness measured by job satisfaction and organizational commitment, and burnout, a psychological factor perceived by dental hygienists when they work at dental hospitals and clinics.

Given this backdrop, the purpose of this study is to provide a basic data for development of a program that can manage dental health care more efficiently by identifying the relationship between burnout, selfefficacy, social support and organizational effectiveness of dental hygienists.

SUBJECTS AND METHOD

This study is a descriptive correlation research that aims to identify the relationship among burnout, self-efficacy and social support, and organizational effectiveness perceived by dental hygienists working in dental clinics.

Subjects: Dental clinics in Seoul, Gyeonggi, Chungcheong and Gyeongsang provinces were randomly selected and dental hygienists who currently work in those dental clinics were chosen as subjects after getting consent from them. The size of the sample was calculated to be 94, using the G*Power program (ver. 3.19.2, Germany) with the significance level of α =0.05 and medium magnitude of the effect, which was 0.25, and power=0.95. Considering the low survey response rate, however, 350 dental hygienists working at dental clinics were selected as subjects.

This study was conducted from August 14 to October 15, 2012. Dental hygienists working in dental hospitals and clinics were randomly selected, and a structured questionnaire describing the purpose and objective of the study was sent to the subject via a mail survey. Subjects who agreed to participate in the study were asked to respond to the questionnaire by self-entry, and the questionnaires were collected. Of the 350 questionnaires distributed (100%), 220 (62.9%) were collected and 192 (54.9%) were selected as the final analysis subjects except for 28 (8%) copies with insufficient responses.

Methods: The study consisted of 8 items of demographic characteristics (gender, age, marital status, education, clinical experience, workplace, work area, number of employees), 20 items of burnout, 24 items of selfefficacy, 21 items of social support, and 25 items of organizational effectiveness, and after completing the consultation with two oral health professionals, 50 dental hygienists were used to conduct a preliminary survey to verify the reliability and validity of the study tool, after which it was used in the survey. In positive questions, the higher the score in inverse measurement, the higher the level of burnout⁸. There were 20 questions in total, made up of 6 questions about physical burnout, 7 questions about emotional burnout, and 7 questions about mental burnout. 5 point Likert scale was used and depending on the frequency of experience, different points were given: none=1 point, sometimes=2 points, usually=3 points, frequently=4 points, and always=5 points. Among the questions, five were inversely measured. In this study, Cronbach's a was 0.90.

As for the tool to measure self-efficacy of dental hygienists, general self-efficacy measurement scale developed by Ah-young Kim and Jeong-eun Cha and modified by Ah-young Kim (1997) ⁹ was used. Self-efficacy consisted of 24 questions in the three sub-factors, self-confidence, self-control, and task difficulty preference, and 5 point Likert scale was used(never=1 point, sometimes=2 points, usually=3 points, frequently=4 points, and always=5 points). 7 questions about confidence and 2 questions about task difficulty preference was inversely measured. In Ah-young Kim's research Cronbach's a was 0.86 and in this study, it was 0.89.

For social support of dental hygienists, among the social support scales developed by Jiwon Park, the tool for indirectly perceived social support was used. The test for social support consisted of 21 questions that measure four types of support–informational support, emotional support, material support, and appraisal support. As for the perception of social support, the subjects were asked to answer to each question according to the degree they felt. 5- point Likert scale (1 point=almost never ~ 5 points=very much so) was used, and the higher the score, the higher the social support. In Jiwon Park¹⁰ study, Cronbach's a was 0.95 and in this study, it was 0.97.

To measure organizational effectiveness, 13 questions on organizational commitment and 12 questions on job satisfaction were used, with the most representative questions in the performance variables of psychological dimension that depend on the perceptual judgement of the members of the organization. As for organizational commitment, questions that Kim and Lee used were modified based on the questions of Mowday¹¹, and the Cronbach's α of this study was 0.89. As for job satisfaction, the tool that Kim and Lee used was adopted based on the questions of Hackman¹² and the Cronbach's α of this study was 0.89.

Analysis method: The collected data were first subjected to the normality test using IBM 22.0 SPSS program, and technical statistics were obtained according to the characteristics of the variables. Concerning the correlations between burnout, self-efficacy, social support, and organizational effectiveness of dental hygienists, Pearson's correlation analysis and multiple regression analysis were conducted, with the significance level being set at $\alpha = 0.05$.

FINDINGS

General characteristics of subjects: The demographic characteristics of the subjects surveyed in the study were age, marital status, final education, clinical experience, working area, workplace type, and number of employees. <Table.1>

The age group was 39.5% for those under 25 years old, 31.4% for 25-29 years old, and 15.2% for those over 30 years old.

The more frequent marriage status was unmarried and the final education was in the order of college (71.3%), four year (13%), master (1.3%) and others (0.4%). Clinical experience was the highest in less than 1 year (28.3%), more than 6 years (24.2%), 2 ~ 3 years (19.3%) and 4 ~ 5 years (14.3%), and clinic (68.2%) was the most common type of workplace the subjects worked in. Work area was in the order of Gyeonggi (Incheon) (33.6%), Seoul (28.3%), Chungcheong Province (18.4%) and Kyungsang Province (5.8%), and number of employees was in the order of 6 ~ 10 persons (26.5%), 16 ~ 20 persons (23.8%), 11 ~ 15 persons (17.5%), fewer than 5 persons (10.8%) and more than 20 persons (7.6%).

Table 1: General characteristics of the subjects

Characteristics	Division	Frequency	Percent
	<25	88	45.8
Age	25~29	70	36.5
	≥30	34	17.7
Marital status	Single	156	81.3
Ivialital status	Married	36	18.8
	College	159	82.8
Education loval	University	29	15.1
Education level	Master	3	1.6
	Etc.	1	0.5
	<1	63	32.8
Current work	2~3	43	22.4
career	4~5	32	16.7
	≥6	54	28.1
	Dental clinic	152	79.2
	Hospital	38	19.8
Work type	Public health center	1	0.5
	Etc.	1	0.5
	Seoul	63	32.8
Work area	Gyeonggi (Incheon)	75	39.1
	Chungcheong	41	21.4
	Gyeongsang	13	6.8
	<5	24	12.5
T1 1 C	6~10	59	30.7
I ne number of	11~15	39	20.3
Stall	16~20	53	27.6
	≥20	17	8.9

The degree of burnout, self-efficacy, social support and organizational effectiveness in dental hygienists: Burnout, self-efficacy, social support, and organizational effectiveness were measured using a 5-point Likert scale, with higher points indicating a higher degree of burnout, self-efficacy, social support, and organizational effectiveness. <Table 2>

Sub-factors of burnout were in the order of emotional burnout (3.11), physical burnout (2.88), and mental burnout (2.43), self-efficacy was task difficulty (3.11), self- control efficacy (2.88), and confidence (2.43). For social support, it was in the order of emotional support (2.56), appraisal support (2.53), informative support (2.52), and material support (2.39).

In organizational effectiveness, organizational commitment (3.01) was higher than job satisfaction (2.58).

Variables	Ν	Min	Max	Mean	SD
Burnout		÷			
Physically burnout	192	1.27	4.82	2.88	0.74
Mental burnout	192	1.67	5.00	2.43	0.56
Emotional burnout	192	1.00	5.00	3.11	0.84
Self-efficacy				,	•
Self-control efficacy	192	1.17	4.33	2.88	0.56
Self-confidence	192	1.00	4.57	2.43	0.63
Task difficulty	192	1.00	5.00	3.11	0.81
Social support					
Informative support	192	1.00	3.81	2.52	0.65
Appraisal supporting	192	1.00	4.25	2.53	0.64
Material support	192	1.00	3.73	2.39	0.61
Emotional support	192	1.00	4.11	2.56	0.66
Organizational Effectiveness					
Organizational commitment	192	1.00	5.00	3.01	0.61
Job satisfaction	192	1.00	4.17	2.58	0.53

Table 2: Burnout, self-efficacy, social support and organizational effectiveness

The relationship of burnout, self-efficacy and social support and organizational effectiveness in dental hygienists

Table 3: Relationship of burnout, self-efficacy, social support and organizational effectiveness in a	dental
hygienists	

Variables	1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	12
1. Physically Burnout	1											
2. Mental Burnout	0.493**	1										
3. Emotional Burnout	0.607**	0.411**	1									
4. Self-control efficacy	-0.183**	-0.397**	-0.123	1								
5. Self-confidence	-0.340**	-0.303**	-0.486**	0.289**	1							
6. Task difficulty	-0.346**	-0.373**	-0.085	0.492**	0.246**	1						
7. Informative support	-0.342**	-0.486**	-0.238**	0.153*	0.067	0.148**	1					
8. Appraisal supporting	-0.402**	-0.556**	-0.330**	0.139	0.124	0.259**	0.703**	1				
9. Material support	-0.354**	-0.454**	-0.263**	0.156*	0.108	0.165**	0.820**	0.736**	1			
10. Emotional support	-0.403**	-0.497**	-0.249**	0.196**	0.112	0.239**	0.820**	0.672**	0.770**	1		
11. Job satisfaction	-0.581**	-0.589**	-0.453**	0.273**	0.286	0.227**	0.604**	0.634**	0.569**	0.552**	1	
12. Organizational commitment	-0.533**	-0.408**	-0.319**	0.131	0.161*	0.135	0.472**	0.445**	0.479**	0.485**	0.684**	1
* p<0.0	5 by the	Pearson	correlat	ion test,	** p<0.0	01 by th	e Pearso	on corre	lation te	st		

Relationship of burnout, self-efficacy, social support, and organizational effectiveness were analyzed using Pearson's correlation analysis. Correlation analysis was conducted to examine how closely one variable changed with other variables. <Table 3>

Correlation showed that the higher the burnout of dental hygienists, the lower the organizational effectiveness, and the higher the self-efficacy and social support, the higher the organizational effectiveness.

Clinical predictors related to organizational effectiveness in dental hygienists of dental clinics and hospitals: The results of multiple regression analysis on the effects of burnout, self-efficacy and social support on job satisfaction are shown in Table 22, where physical burnout (β=-.298, P=0.001), mental burnout (β=-.168, P=0.011), informational support (β =.285, P=0.004),

and evaluation support (β =.232, P=0.004) were the influential factors. In other words, job satisfaction decreased as physical burnout and mental burnout increased, and it increased as informational support and evaluation support increased. The modified explanatory power of this model was 57.9%. <Table 4>

The influential factor for organizational commitment was physical burnout (β =-.433, P=0.001). That is, the greater the physical burnout, the lower the organizational commitment, and the explanatory power of this model was 37.3%.

nospitais									
Variables	Job satisfaction Organi		Organizationa	zational commitment					
Variables	β	p-value*	β	p-value*					
Burnout									
Physically Burnout	-0.298	0.001	-0.433	0.001					

Table 4: Clinical predictors related to organizational effectiveness in dental hygienists of dental clinics and h a amitala

Variables	β	p-value*	β	p-value*	
Burnout	·	•		·	
Physically Burnout	ly Burnout -0.298		-0.433	0.001	
Mental Burnout	-0.168	0.011	-0.077	0.339	
Emotional Burnout	-0.031	0.646	0.069	0.401	
Self-efficacy					
Self-control efficacy	0.058	0.324	0.017	0.807	
Self-confidence	0.079	0.171	0.010	0.885	
Task difficulty	-0.079	0.180 -0.121		0.095	
Social support					
Informative support	0.285	0.004	0.083	0.489	
Appraisal supporting	0.232	0.004	0.037	0.699	
Material support	0.022	0.815	0.147	0.196	
Emotional support	-0.067	0.456	0.107	0.326	
	R ² =0.601, Adjust R ² =0.579 F=27.309, p<0.001		R ² =0.406, Adjust R ² =0.373, F=12.352, p<0.001		
	* by multiple regre	ession analysis at α=	=0.05		

CONCLUSIONS

With the nation-wide surge in the number of new hygienists department at universities or an expansion of existing departments, the number of dental hygienists is increasing each year. On the other hand, dental clinics are suffering from the issue of securing dental hygienists, due to a high turnover rate of dental hygienists who are exhausted and have low job satisfaction. The purpose of this study was to investigate the relationship between burnout, self-efficacy and social support of dental hygienists on organizational effectiveness and their effects, and it was attempted to increase the satisfaction and pride as a dental hygienist by reducing burnout and increasing organizational effectiveness.

The overall average of burnout was 3.05, with physical burnout 2.88, mental burnout 2.43, and emotional burnout 3.11. The overall average of selfefficacy was 2.80, with self-control efficacy 2.88, confidence 2.43, task difficulty 3.11. The overall average of social support was 2.50, with informative support 2.52, appraisal support 2.53, material support 2.39, emotional support 2.56. The overall average of organizational effectiveness was 3.00, with organizational commitment 3.01, job satisfaction 2.58. Self-efficacy, social support, organizational effectiveness showed an inverse correlation with burnout, and self-efficacy, social support, organizational effectiveness showed pure correlation. Burnout had (-) effect on organizational effectiveness, self-efficacy and social support had (+) effect on organizational effectiveness.

The above results show that the burnout, selfefficacy and social support of dental hygienists are related to organizational effectiveness, it is suggested that strategies should be made to enhance the organizational effectiveness in consideration of the psycho-social factors of dental hygienists, and for this, practical and active participation should be provided at the organizational level such as relevant associations, academies and universities.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Hanseo University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- Yoon HS, Kim YS. A study on perceived value of work having effect on organizational attitude of dental hygienists. Journal of Korean Society of Dental Hygiene., Vol 8,no 3, pp. 65-72,2008.
- Kim HY, Choi JO, Seong MG. The effect of self-efficacy and job satisfaction of dental hygienists'on the organizational commitment and turnover intention. Journal of Korean Society of Dental Hygiene., Vol 12, no 1, pp. 213-23,2012.
- Kim YK. A study on the supply of assistant manpower for oral health. Journal of Korean Academy Dental Hygiene., Vol 2,no 1, pp. 49-52,2000.

- Lee SM. A study on the relationship of power and empowerment, self-efficacy of dental hygienists. Journal of Korean Society of Dental Hygiene., Vol 5,no 1, pp. 77-88,2005.
- Yoon MS, Lee KH, Choi MS. Dental hygienists` Turnover intention and its related factors. Journal of Dental Hygiene Science., Vol 6, no 1, pp.11-7,2006.
- 6. Ahn YS, Shin SJ, Jung SH, Lee YS, Lim DS. Comparison of job description and turnover trend among dental hygienists and assistant nurses in dental clinics. Journal of Korean Academy Dental Health, Vol 30,no 3, 303-15,2006.
- Lee HO, Ju OJ, Kim YI. An analysis on factors related to the job satisfaction of dental hygienists at J region. Journal of Dental Hygiene Science, Vol 7,no 2,pp.65-72,2007.
- Pines A M, Aronson E, Kafry D. Burnout from tedium to personal growth. A division of Macmillian Publishing Co. Inc pp.202-222,1981.
- Kim A Y, Cha JE. Self-efficacy and measurement Proceedings of Korea Institute of Industrial and Organizational Psychology Winter Conference, Korea, pp. 51-64,1996.
- Park JW. A study to scale of social support [Doctoral dissertation]. Seoul: Univ. of Dankook, 1985.
- Mowday RT, Porter LW, Steers RM: Employee organizational linkage: the psychology of commitment, absenteeism and turnover. Academic Press, New York, 1982.
- Hackman J R, Oldham G R. Motivation through the design of work: Test of a theory. Organizational Behavior and Human Performance., Vol 16, pp. 50-79,1976.

Relationship of Maternity Leave Realization, Dental Clinic Attitude and Organizational Effectiveness of Dental Hygienists

Su-Jung Lee¹, Ji-Yeon Oh¹, Jong-Hwa Jang²

¹Dept. Dental Hygiene, Hanseo University; ²Dept. Hygiene, Dankook University, 31116, Republic of Korea

ABSTRACT

The purpose of this study was to examine the level of maternity leave realization, dental clinic attitude and organizational effectiveness, as well as to examine the relationship among variables in dental hygienists. A total of 227 dental hygienists were selected, who provided written consent to participate in the study from October 2016- February 2017. Data was analyzed employing the IBM SPSS 21.0 program. An independent t-test, one way ANOVA, and Duncan's multiple comparison for post hoc analysis were conducted. Results found a strong positive correlation between attitude and job satisfaction (r = 0.384, p <0.01) and organizational commitment (r = 0.386, p <0.01). Regression analysis showed that the attitude toward maternity leave at the workplace and clinics had a statistically significant effect on job satisfaction (β = 0.383) and organizational commitment (β = 0.325). Our findings suggest that an education program should be developed and implemented for dental hygienists for conservation of an education program by the association or society for improved understanding of maternity leave and the rights defined by the law.

Keywords: Dental hygienists, Maternity leave, Organizational effectiveness, Dental clinic attitude, Low birth

INTRODUCTION

There has been no improved quality of employment for women which greatly affects the birthrate, family relationship, poverty and development for children¹. Although the number of dental hygienists is increasing each year with the majority of them being women, the number of dental hygienists is also decreasing due to marriage and childbirth. In consideration of today's importance of competence and professionalism of dental hygienists, it is important to seek solutions to prevent a break in the career trajectory of dental hygienists as professionals and promote professionalism.

Many different systems at the state level are being implemented in order to address the problems of low birthrates and promote work-life balance for female workers. According to Article 74 of the Labor Standards Act, all female workers are permitted 90 days for maternity leave (before and after childbirth), and the period can extend to 90-120 days in the case of plural births (birth of more than 2 babies). In addition, the salary for the first 60 days should be paid during the maternity leave (before and after childbirth) and the remaining 30 days is without payment. If an employer recognizes a shorter period of maternity leave than the stipulated period, or incites disadvantages to the employee resulting from receiving maternity leave, this is an illegal act and subject to punishment (refer to Article 110 of Labor Standards Act)². To solve the problems of compatibility of home and work of women as well as the low birthrate which emerged as key social issues, many policies at the state level have been implemented.

However, in terms of unfair treatment towards female employees at the workplace, such as forced retirement due to pregnancy and maternity leave, provision of a maternity leave period of less than the legal requirement, and disadvantageous and discriminated restructuring after the use of maternity leave as compared with the period before the maternity leave³. Therefore, this study suggests management and enforcement of legal systems to improve the working environment for dental hygienists and to prevent unfair treatment by disseminating legal information regarding maternity leave and the attitudes of hospitals and clinics where they work.

SUBJECTS AND METHODS

Subjects: Taking into account the distribution of dental hospitals and clinics, convenience sampling was conducted in the network of dental hospitals and clinics throughout the 7 regions of Seoul, Gyeonggi-do, Incheon, Chungcheong-do, Gyeongsang-do, Jella-do and Gangwon-do. A total of 227 dental hygienists were selected, who provided written consent to participate in the study from October 2016- February 2017. Research was conducted based on self-administered questionnaires. Excluding the 4 incomplete questionnaires, a total of 223 questionnaires (98% return rate) were used for data analysis. In consideration of research participants, this research was deliberated by the Korea National Institute for Bioethics Policy (IRB No: P01-201508-22-003).

Methods

Knowledge of maternity leave: Based on Article 74 of the Labor Standards Act, the questionnaire survey was comprised of 6 questions regarding the knowledge of maternity leave of dental hygienists. They responded using the answers "Yes", "No" and "I don't know very well". The higher response rate of "Yes" reflects knowledge of maternity leave.

Attitudes of hospitals and clinics toward maternity leave: The measurement tool used in Jeong⁴ was modified and utilized in 11 questions in accordance with the purpose of this study. Participants were required to answer based on the five-point Likert Scale (1= strongly agree, 5= strongly disagree). The higher score relates to stronger negative attitudes of hospitals and clinics toward maternity leave.

Organizational effectiveness: Regarding job satisfaction, this study employed questions utilized in Hackman⁵. As well as 12 questions used in Lee ⁶. Concerning organizational commitment, this study followsMowday⁷ and utilized 13 questions employed in Lee⁶. As for the measurement of organizational commitment and job satisfaction, participants gave their responses on a five-point Likert Scale (1= strongly agree, 5= strongly disagree). The higher score represents lower levels of organizational commitment and job satisfaction.

Questions concerning working environment improvement regarding maternity leave: With advice of specialists based on preceding studies regarding familyfriendly institutions, 7 questions related to improvement factors for maternity leave were composed. Participants answered based on a five-point Likert Scale (1= strongly unimportant, 5= strongly important). The higher value implies a higher importance for the improvement of the working environment.

Analysis method: Collected data was analyzed employing the IBM SPSS 21.0 program. The descriptive statistics were obtained regarding the general features of research participants and measurement variables. Regarding the differences in knowledge of maternity leave, attitude of hospitals and clinics, and organizational effectiveness by the general features, we conducted an independent t-test, one way ANOVA, and Duncan's multiple comparison for post hoc analysis. In order to determine the correlation among knowledge of maternity leave, attitudes of hospitals and clinics and organizational effectiveness, multiple regression analysis was conducted using organizational effectiveness as the dependent variable.

FINDINGS

General characteristics of subjects: Shows the general characteristics of subjects.36.8% of the total, 69.5% of participants were single, and 65.9% were graduates of three-year colleges. In terms of service career, 47.5% had less than 5 years of experience, and 65.5% worked in dental clinics. 40.8% of participants worked in Incheon. The number of people working both in hospitals and clinics turned out to be between 5 and 9, recording the highest rate by 27.8%.

Variables	Division	Ν	%
	<25	70	31.4
A co (voor)	25~29	82	36.8
Age (year)	30~34	45	20.2
	35≤	26	11.7
Marital	Unmarried	155	69.5
status	Married	68	30.5
	College	147	35.9
	University	62	27.8
Education	Master	8	3.6
	Doctor	4	1.8
	Others	2	0.9
	<5	106	47.5
Job career	5~9	67	30.0
(year)	10~14	38	17.0
	15≤	12	5.4

Table 1: General characteristics of subjects

	Dental clinic	146	65.5
Types of	Dental network	48	21.5
dental clinic	Dental hospital	24	10.8
	University dental hospital	5	2.2
	Seoul	26	11.7
	Gyeonggi-do	19	8.5
	Incheon	91	40.8
Residential	Chungcheong- do	20	9.0
area	Jeolla-do	62	27.8
	Gyeongsang- do	4	1.8
	Gangwon-do	1	0.4
	<5	31	13.9
Number	5~9	62	27.8
of dental	10~19	39	17.5
hygienists	20~39	41	18.4
	40≤	50	22.4

Descriptive statistics of variables: This distribution of subjects regarding descriptive statistics of variables is shown in.<Table 2>

Table 2: Descriptive statistics of variables

Variables	Ν	Min	Max	M ± SD	Cronbach's α
Maternity leave knowledge	223	1.00	3.00	2.06 ± 0.58	0.74
Attitudes of dental clinic	223	1.00	5.00	2.47 ± 0.81	0.93

Conted...

Job satisfaction	223	1.00	4.33	2.40 ± 0.62	0.93
Organizational commitment	223	1.00	5.00	2.80 ± 0.67	0.92
Working environment improvement	223	1.57	5.00	4.16 ± 0.67	0.94

The knowledge of dental hygienists concerning maternity leave was 2.06 on average and the reliability of Cronbach's α was 0.74. This result shows that knowledge of maternity leave (before and after the childbirth) is very shallow. The attitudes of hospitals and clinics were 2.47 on average and Cronbach's α was 0.93. The average score of job satisfaction was 2.40 and Cronbach's α was 0.93. The organizational commitment averaged 2.80 and Cronbach's α was 0.92. The average score of working environment improvement was 4.16 while Cronbach's α was 0.94.

Organizational effectiveness according to general characteristics: Shows the difference of organizational effectiveness by general characteristics. <Table 3> The results show that older age was correlated with higher job satisfaction (p=0.001) and higher organizational commitment (p<0.001).In addition, greater clinical service careers relate to higher job satisfaction (p=0.005) organizational commitment (p=0.001). and Job satisfaction (p=0.015) and organizational commitment (p < 0.001) were most prevalent among those with a final education level of Master's degree. Regarding the type of workplace, results show that organizational commitment (p=0.029) was highest at university hospital dental clinics, followed by network dental clinics, private dental clinics and dental hospitals.

Table 3: Level of	organizational	effectiveness	according to	general	characteristics
	0			0	

Characteristics	Division	Ν	Job satisfaction	p *	Organizational commitment	p *	
	<25	70	$2.57\pm0.63^{\rm b}$		$2.99\pm0.69^{\rm b}$		
	25~29	82	$2.40\pm0.61^{\text{b}}$	0.001	$2.86\pm0.65^{\text{b}}$	<0.001	
Age (year)	30~34	45	$2.39\pm0.50^{\rm b}$	0.001	$2.74\pm0.53^{\rm b}$		
	35≤	26	$2.00\pm0.64^{\rm a}$		$2.26\pm0.65^{\text{a}}$		
	College	147	$2.41\pm0.57^{\text{ab}}$		$2.81\pm0.61^{\rm bc}$		
	University	62	$2.49\pm0.63^{\rm b}$]	$2.90\pm0.70^{\rm bc}$		
Education	Master	8	$1.68\pm0.79^{\rm a}$	0.015	$1.89\pm0.68^{\rm a}$	< 0.001	
	Doctor	4	$2.37\pm1.05^{\text{ab}}$]	$2.42\pm1.14^{\text{ab}}$		
	Others	2	$2.66\pm0.47^{\rm b}$]	$3.53 \pm 0.21^{\circ}$		

	<5	106	$2.52\pm0.61^{\text{b}}$		$2.94\pm0.67^{\circ}$						
Lab acrean (year)	5~9	67	$2.37\pm0.61^{\text{b}}$	0.005	$2.82\pm0.66^{\rm bc}$	0.001					
Job career (year)	10~14	38	$2.28\pm0.56^{\text{b}}$	0.003	$2.56\pm0.51^{\text{ab}}$	0.001					
	15≤	12	$1.93\pm0.67^{\rm a}$		$2.30\pm0.86^{\rm a}$						
	Dental clinic	146	2.43 ± 0.63		$2.85\pm0.71^{\text{ab}}$						
Types of dental	Dental network	tk 48 2.30 ± 0.56			$2.61\pm0.49^{\text{ab}}$						
clinic	Dental hospital 24 2.51 ± 0.56 0.347			0.347	$3.00\pm0.64^{\rm b}$	0.029					
	University dental hospital	5	2.15 ± 0.91		$2.38\pm0.61^{\text{a}}$						
*by the independent t-test or one way ANOVA test at $\alpha = <0.05$											
^{a,b,c} Means followed by different letters (Duncan) are significantly different at α =0.05											

Conted...

Correlation analysis of knowledge of maternity leave, attitudes of dental clinics, and organizational effectiveness

The correlation between maternity leave knowledge and attitudes of the dental clinical, organizational effectiveness is shown in.<Table 4>

 Table 4: The correlation between maternity leave knowledge and attitudes of the dental clinical, organizational effectiveness

	Matamity loave	Attitudos of dontal	Organizatio	nal effectiveness							
Variables	knowledge	clinic	Job satisfaction	Organizational commitment							
Maternity leave knowledge	1										
Attitudes of dental clinic	0.225**	1									
Organizational effectiveness											
Job satisfaction	0.060	0.384**	1								
Organizational commitment	0.123	0.386**	0.737**	1							
** p<0.01 by the pearson's correlation coefficient											

There was a positive statistical correlation between the knowledge of dental hygienists regarding maternity leave and the attitudes of hospitals and clinics (r=0225, p<0.01). There was a strong positive correlation among attitudes of hospitals and clinics and job satisfaction (r=0.384, p<0.01) as well as organizational commitment (r=0.386, p<0.01). These results suggest that better attitudes of hospitals and clinics toward maternity leave contribute to higher job satisfaction and organizational commitment.

Factors affecting organization effectiveness: Results of the multiple regression analysis are displayed insert <Table 5>. Organizational effectiveness is influenced by the variables, which showed statistically significant differences from organizational effectiveness across different general characteristics such as age, final

educational level, clinical career, type of employer, knowledge of dental hygienists regarding maternity leave and attitudes of hospitals and clinics.

Analysis excluded age 1, final education level 1, clinical career 1, 2, 3, type of working hospitals and clinics 1, which included correlation coefficients containing missing data. According to the analysis, results show that final education level 3 gives statistically significant influences on job satisfaction (β =-0.380) and organizational commitment (β =-0.464). Moreover, the attitudes of hospitals and clinics towards maternity leave had a statistically significant effect on job satisfaction (β =0.383) and organizational commitment (β =0.325). In other words, better attitudes of hospitals and clinics toward maternity leave toward maternity leave was correlated with improvement of organization effectiveness.

Variables	Division	Job sati	sfaction	Organizational commitment							
		β	t	β	t						
Age (year)	35≤	0.106	0.751	0.121	0.824						
Education	College	0.059	0.397	0.026	0.169						
Education	University	-0.380*	-2.514	-0.464*	-2.951						
	Dental clinic	0.058	0.382	0.029	0.182						
Types of dental clinic	Dental hospital	-0.272	-1.811	-0.149	-0.957						
Maternity leave knowledge		-0.155	-1.027	-0.108	-0.685						
Attitudes of dental clinic		0.383*	2.684	0.325*	2.188						
Working environment improvement		-0.282	-1.829	-0.111	-0.693						
		R2=	0.48	R2=	0.43						
		Adjust	$R^2 = 0.33$	Adjust	$R^2 = 0.28$						
		F=3.31(p<0.001)	F=2.77(p<0.001)						
*Statistically significant differences by multiple regression analysis at $\alpha = 0.05$ Reference: Age=< 25 years: Education=Junior college: Types of dental leave knowledge=Dental clinic											

Table 5: Factors affecting organizational effectiveness

DISCUSSION AND CONCLUSIONS

To identify the relationships between knowledge of dental hygienists regarding maternity leave, attitudes of hospitals and clinics, and organizational commitment and job satisfaction of dental hygienists, this study conducted a self-administered questionnaire survey of 223 dental hygienists in 7 regions from October 2016-February 2017.

The knowledge of dental hygienists regarding maternity leave is 2.06 on average, showing a very low level of knowledge of maternity leave (before and after childbirth). Results found the attitudes of hospitals and clinics were 2.47, job satisfaction was 2.40, and organizational commitment was 2.80. This indicates that the degree of knowledge of dental hygienists regarding maternity leave is low, according to the survey of National Human Rights Commission of Korea⁸. The results show that older workers experience higher job satisfaction (p=0.001) and organizational commitment (p<0.001). In addition, a longer career in clinical service correlates with higher job satisfaction (p=0.005) and organizational commitment (p=0.001). Final education level of Master's degree completion relates to the highest levels of job satisfaction (p=0.015) and organizational commitment (p<0.001). Regarding the type of workplace, results show that organizational commitment (p=0.029) is greater for university hospital dental clinic, network dental clinic, private dental clinic and dental hospital respectively. There was a positive statistical correlation between the knowledge of dental hygienists regarding maternity leave and the attitudes of hospitals and clinics (r=0225, p<0.01). In addition, there was a strong positive correlation among attitudes of hospitals and clinics and job satisfaction (r=0.384, p<0.01) as well as organizational commitment (r=0.386, p<0.01). Based on these results, better attitudes of hospitals and clinics toward maternity leave contributed to higher job satisfaction and organizational commitment.

According to the analysis, the results show that final education level 3 significantly affects job satisfaction (β =-0.380) and organizational commitment (β =-0.464). Moreover, the attitudes of hospitals and clinics towards maternity leave exhibits statistically significant influences on job satisfaction (β =0.383) and organizational commitment (β =0.325). In other words, better attitudes of hospitals and clinics toward maternity leave contribute to improvement of organization effectiveness. According to the study of Kwon Hyewon⁹, it was analyzed that the compatibility system of work-home of companies (childcare, maternity leave, nursery facilities) served as the improvement factor for organizational commitment for female administrators. Likewise, in the study of Yoo¹⁰ demonstrated that the higher execution rate of family-friendly system of companies contributed to higher job satisfaction of workers (β =0.23, p<0.05).

In the conclusion, dental hygienists were found to have low legal knowledge of maternity leave, and it was deduced that dental hygienists working at dental clinics could not properly utilize maternity leave during pregnancy and childbirth. While the government is well aware of the problem of low fertility and an aging population, and thus is making efforts to develop political measures to address these issues, dental hygienists should develop and operate educational programs for the conservation education program at their association or society so that they can acquire proper knowledge on maternity leave and their associated rights under the law.

In addition, it is necessary to improve the attitude of the dental clinics and health clinics in complying with the law. Knowledge concerning maternity leave and find out the rights defined by the law by themselves.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Hanseo University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- Kim TH, Yoo H J, Kang MJ, Jeon YI. The effect of socioeconomic policies on female employment and policy task. Korean Women Development Institute. Research Report, Vol 16, pp. 1-334,2009.
- 2. Yoon HJ, Hong M K, Kim K J. Labor market effect of work and home compatibility. Korea Labor Institute, pp. 167-98,2016.

- 3. Roh HC. A review on the several questions regarding maternity leave and parental leave. Journal of Labour Law, no51, pp.167-98,2014.
- 4. Jeong YS. A stutdy on the factors influencing the use of work-family reconciliation systems of female workers. focusing on maternity and child-care leave, [Master's thesis], Wonkwang University in Korea, 2010.
- 5. Hackman JR. A normative model of work team effectiveness (Technical Report No. 2). New Haven, CT:Yale School of Organization and Management, 1983.
- 6. Lee SJ. Impact of the burnout, self-efficacy and social support of dental hygienists on organizational effectiveness [Master's thesis]. Hanseo University in Korea, 2013.
- 7. Mowday RT, Steeres R M, Porter L M. The measurement of organizational commitment. Journal of Vocational Behavior., Vol 14, pp.224-7,1979.
- National Human Rights Commission of Korea. A survey report on the human rights conditions of women in health care field, 2016.
- 9. Kwon HW, Kwon SW. The effect of workfamily policies on organizational commitment and turnover intentions of women managers: the role of supportive leadership and organizational culture. Korean Journal of Industrial Relations., Vol 23,no 3, pp. 89-117, September 2013.
- Yoo GS. Implementation and utilization of family-friendly corporate policies, employees' job satisfaction, turnover intentions and work performance. Family and culture., Vol 19, pp. 35-59,2007.

An Analysis of Radiation Safety Management of Radiation Workers in Research and Educational Fields in South Korea: Based on the Level oOf Knowledge, Attitude, and Behavior

Yeo Ryeong Jeon¹, Yongmin Kim¹, Pyong Kon Cho¹, Eun Ok Han², Hyon Chul Jang³

¹Department of Radiological Science, Daegu Catholic University, Hayang-Ro 13-13, Hayang-Eup, Gyeongsan-si, Gyeongbuk; ²Department of Education & Research, Korea Academy of Nuclear Safety, Tehran-Ro 7 gil 22, Gangnam-Gu, Seoul; ³Department of Radiological Technology, Suseong College, Dalgubeol-Ro 528 gil 15, Suseong-Gu, Daegu, South Korea

ABSTRACT

This study surveyed the knowledge, attitude, and behavior regarding radiation safety of radiation managers and workers in fields of research and education in South Korea.

A questionnaire based on the Haddon Matrix was prepared after expert consultation and administered on May 4, 2015. The investigation lasted 30 days and a total of 180 responses were analyzed. For statistical analysis, SPSS/WIN 15.0 was utilized to derive mean, standard deviation, and Pearson's correlation coefficient. Additionally, t-test, ANOVA, and multiple linear regression analysis were performed to determine the effect of knowledge, attitude, and behavior regarding radiation safety. The knowledge and attitude level of radiation workers was higher than the behavior level. However, the knowledge, attitude, and behavior levels differed depending on the use of radiation sources and the users. There were statistically significant differences between material and physical environment factors in the behavior variable, and the level of safety managers' behaviors was higher than that of workers. Overall, radiation workers were positive about the need for radiation safety management and appropriate environment and education systems in order to ensure safety practices. As a result of the comparison between groups according to the use of radiation sources, the level of knowledge, attitude, and behavior were all different. Behavior levels were the lowest especially in the institutions that only used opened sources. The result of multiple linear regression analysis using the behavior of radiation workers as the dependent variable showed that the level of radiation safety management behavior was affected by knowledge levels of material and human factors. The Korean legal and education systems should be supplemented to enable them to use radiation sources efficiently and practice safety. Efforts must be made to optimize radiation safety culture.

Keywords: Knowledge, Attitude, Behavior, Haddon Matrix, Radiation safety management.

INTRODUCTION

Currently, the radiation sources used in research and educational institutions in Korea may only be used after completing the licensing or declaration procedures as per Article 53 (such as obtaining permits for the use of radioisotope and radiation generating devices) of the Nuclear Safety Act. According to the statistical data of the 2015 Nuclear Safety Yearbook by the Nuclear Safety and Security Commission (NSSC), the number of research institutes that received permissions and notifications for the use of the radiation source was 300, and that of educational institutions (including universities with health departments) was 285, while the number of radiation workers were 2,183 in research institutes and 4,521 in educational institutions, which was close to 16% of the 42,000 radiation workers in Korea; this cannot be ignored ¹. In addition, there are 179 types of sealed sources and 32 kinds of opened sources used in research and educational institutions, and radiation generators are also very diverse depending on their applications². Now in Korea, even if the same radiation source is used, it differs depending on whether it is used for medical, educational, or research purposes³⁻⁶. In this situation, there is a concern about the lack of knowledge on radiation safety management in the case of small universities and research institutes that do not offer radiation-related majors or a radiation safety management operating system. According to the NSSC, the exposure radiation dose for the radiation workers in the research and educational institutions is 0.03mSv/v and 0.04 mSv/y⁷. This value is slightly lower than that of other fields. Radiation accidents in Korea occur mostly in the non-destructive testing workplace where radioactive isotopes are used, or overexposure due to quality control of radiation generator and calculation error in the medical field is the majority 8. Hence, we recognize that the risk of safety accidents is low due to low incidence of accidents and that there is no data on the safety management of radiation generating devices and radioactive isotopes in research. Internationally, the International Atomic Energy Agency (IAEA), the European Commission (EC), the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC), and other organizations recommend guidelines and reference levels for quality control of radiation sources for medical use and radiation exposure but there is no guideline for research and educational institutions 9-11. Considering this situation, there will be a lot of confusion in the safety management of radiation sources installed and operated by research and educational institutions. In addition, after evaluation of the defense environment for the actual use of the radiation source, it is considered that the safety behavior is insufficient and safety management is neglected. Considering that it is the radiation workers, who handle the radiation generator and isotopes, creating a safety culture in this field will be very important in terms of safety accident prevention.

Therefore, this study sought to derive a pedagogical basis by understanding the knowledge, attitudes, and behavior levels regarding radiation safety management for radiation safety managers and workers who use radiation sources in research and educational institutions.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

Subjects and data collection: Before conducting the survey, with the cooperation of the NSSC, information on the research and educational institutions and characteristics of radiation sources in use were identified. Using this information, we derived specific safety management items for the questionnaire. The causes of safety problems and the analysis of human, material (radiation sources), social environment, and physical environment factors have led to considerations for safety culture propagation. Additionally, the items for the questionnaire were constructed through expert consultations with radiation safety managers and regulatory agencies. The subjects of the study were radiation safety managers and workers who are currently employed. They were from small institutions with little or no knowledge of safety management in using the permits or notifications regarding radiation sources.

Itom	Classification	Safety n	nanager	Wo	rker
Item	Classification	Frequency	(%)	Frequency	(%)
	Men	33	76.7	85	62
Gender	Women	10	23.3	52	38
	Total	43	100	137	100
	Sealed RI	31	31.3	66	30.7
Radiation source	Opened RI	35	35.4	60	27.9
*multiple responses	RG	33	33.3	89	41.4
	Total	99	100	215	100
	Compulsory	40	57.1	99	46.5
Completed safety	Self-education	13	18.6	51	23.9
education type	School education	8	11.4	56	26.3
*multiple responses	Symposium	9	12.9	6	2.8
	Total	70	100	212	99.5

Table 1: General features of survey participants

Corresponding area	Metropolitan	17	39.5	61	44.5
	Chungcheong	9	20.9	19	13.9
	Yeongnam	15	34.9	37	27
	Honam	2	4.7	20	14.6
	Total	43	100	137	100

Conted...

* RI = Radioisotope, RG = Radiation Generator

The survey was conducted through visits, mails, and e-mails; a total of 180 responses collected were analyzed. The survey was administered on May 4, 2015, and the investigation lasted for 30 days. Table 1 shows the general characteristics of the survey participants (gender, use of radiation source, completed safety education type, corresponding area).

QUESTIONNAIRE

The questionnaire constructed included items on knowledge, attitude, and behavior regarding radiation safety management (29 questions) and self-efficacy and expectations (4 questions each), which are factors that affect human behavior in general. The variables measured included knowledge, attitude, and behavior regarding the human factors (10 questions regarding the use of a personal dosimeter, medical check before the first experiment, etc.), the material (radiation source) factors (5 questions regarding possession of a checklist for radiation sources, quality management of radiation sources, etc.), the social environment factors (7 questions regarding the regularity of radiation safety committee meetings, support for the safety management budget, etc.), and the physical environment factors (7 questions regarding possession of locks, shielding tools, radiation dosimeters, safety equipment, etc.). The questionnaire was based on the Haddon Matrix, which has been applied as a basic concept of public health to safety issues for over 20 years as a useful tool to develop ideas to prevent various types of accidents 12. It has been widely applied to safety management modeling as a strategy to identify the risk factors that cause accidents ¹³⁻¹⁶. The questionnaires were developed by the professors providing education, the safety managers of the educational institutions, and the experts of the regulatory agencies, who revised the items for collecting the necessary information for research purposes.

To verify the reliability of the questionnaire, Cronbach's alpha coefficient was used. Regarding knowledge, the human factor was 0.914, the material

factor was 0.948, the social environment factor was 0.830, and the physical environment factor was 0.845. The Cronbach's alpha coefficient of the entire knowledge variable was 0.964. Regarding attitude, the human factor was 0.971, the material factor was 0.955, the social environment factor was 0.924, and the physical environment factor was 0.866. The Cronbach's alpha coefficient of the entire attitude variable was 0.986. Finally, regarding behavior, the human factor was 0.953, the material factor was 0.955, the social environment factor was 0.909, and the physical environment factor was 0.916. The Cronbach's alpha coefficient of the entire behavior variable was 0.975. Therefore, Cronbach's alpha coefficient was relatively high in all areas and it was confirmed that reliability was secured. For statistical analysis, SPSS/WIN 15.0 was utilized to derive mean, standard deviation, and Pearson's correlation coefficient. Additionally, t-test, ANOVA, and multiple linear regression analysis were performed to determine the effect of knowledge, attitude, and behavior regarding radiation safety by different groups, using radiation source and four factors of the Haddon Matrix.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

Level of radiation safety knowledge, attitude, and behavior according to $m \pm sd$: The general level of knowledge on radiation safety management was 4.15 \pm 0.81 (out of 5) points. Among the four factors of the Haddon Matrix, the material factor showed the highest level of knowledge with 4.37 ± 0.93 points. On the other hand, the social environment factor showed the lowest knowledge level at 3.91 ± 0.80 points. This means that there is a lot of knowledge about safety management of radiation sources, but there is a lack of knowledge about the social environment, which should be provided to institutions for radiation safety management. Therefore, in order to raise the level of radiation safety management knowledge of research and educational institutions, it is necessary to supplement guidelines or regulations that can create a safety culture at an organizational level.

The general attitude towards radiation safety management was 4.49 ± 0.67 (out of 5) points. As a result, all four factors of the Haddon Matrix are close to a perfect score. This means that most participants have a positive perception of radiation safety management.

Finally, the general behaviors related to radiation safety management was found to be 4.02 ± 1.04 (out of 5) points. This is relatively low compared to knowledge (4.15 ± 0.81) and attitude (4.49 ± 0.67) levels in this study. It is very important to practice radiation safety activities as part of improving the quality of life and health of radiation workers. However, the fact that the level of behavior is lower than the level of knowledge

and attitude does not guarantee the prevention of health impairment caused by radiation exposure. Moreover, among the questionnaire items, periodical meetings on the topic of radiation safety management at the organizational level were observed to be the lowest among all behaviors (2.94 ± 1.50 points). It may be considered to be difficult for the staff and administrative practitioners (not the radiation workers) of the research and educational institution to acquire the knowledge necessary to carry out radiation safety management, and it will be necessary to supplement this part. Table 2 shows the knowledge, attitude, and behavior levels for each item on the four factors of the Haddon Matrix.

Table 2: The level of knowledge, attitude, and behavior on radiation safety management (m ± sd)

Classification	Question contents	Knowledge	Attitude	Behavior
	We have a checklist for the radiation source.	4.19 ± 1.16	4.44 ± 0.80	3.82 ± 1.42
	We manage the quality control on radiation source (type, quantity, and performance)	4.35 ± 0.98	4.47 ± 0.76	3.93 ± 1.39
Material factor	We check the performance of the radiation field control equipment.	4.36 ± 1.05	4.53 ± 0.76	3.94 ± 1.40
	We keep and use the radiation generator in a controlled area only.	4.48 ± 0.98	4.55 ± 0.70	4.27 ± 1.26
	We check the ground equipment, exterior leakage current, and half value layer periodically.	4.45 ± 0.96	4.53 ± 0.70	4.14 ± 1.32
	Total	4.37 ± 0.94	4.50 ± 0.68	4.02 ± 1.25
	We undergo a medical check-up before the first practice education.	4.43 ± 0.96	4.46 ± 0.81	4.27 ± 1.16
	We wear personal dosimeters during practice education.	4.47 ± 0.92	4.53 ± 0.71	4.13 ± 1.25
	We perform radiation shielding during practice education.	4.49 ± 0.87	4.56 ± 0.71	4.36 ± 0.99
	We keep the exposure time as short as possible.	4.48 ± 0.89	4.55 ± 0.73	4.35 ± 1.00
	We maintain a distance from the radiation generator as far as possible.	4.49 ± 0.87	4.51 ± 0.75	4.13 ± 1.15
Human	We receive education before practice for preventing radiation exposure.	4.44 ± 0.91	4.52 ± 0.72	4.28 ± 1.07
idetoi	We do not engage in prohibited actions (smoking, wearing makeup, and eating).	4.52 ± 0.83	4.56 ± 0.75	4.49 ± 0.97
	We are well-informed of the precautions necessary for the defense of radiation disturbances at the practice room entrance.	4.43 ± 0.89	4.58 ± 0.68	4.22 ± 1.08
	We are well-informed of the path or way to escape when an emergency situation occurs.	4.42 ± 0.91	4.56 ± 0.70	4.08 ± 1.06
	We are well-informed of the process of carrying in/ out guidelines.	2.23 ± 1.69 (R)	4.44 ± 0.86	4.15 ± 1.09
	Total	4.24 ± 0.75	4.53 ± 0.66	4.25 ± 0.90

	The safety measures are communicated among students, professors, and radiation safety manager.	4.34 ± 0.99	4.51 ± 0.71	4.07 ± 1.18
	We can check the exposure dose, medical records, and the expected dose at any time.	4.35 ± 0.95	4.51 ± 0.73	3.83 ± 1.28
	Radiation safety manager promotes safety for educational personnel and students.	4.34 ± 1.03	4.39 ± 0.89	4.02 ± 1.20
Social environment	It has been operating with budget support for safety management from the department.	4.33 ± 0.97	4.41 ± 0.80	3.39 ± 1.33
factor	The management recognizes the importance of radiation safety.	1.99 ± 1.51 (R)	4.33 ± 0.88	3.56 ± 1.16
	The radiation safety committee meeting is convened periodically.	3.85 ± 1.23	4.08 ± 1.03	2.94 ± 1.50
	The complete radiation safety information has been collected from regulatory agencies.	4.19 ± 1.12	4.42 ± 0.90	3.48 ± 1.30
	Total	3.91 ± 0.80	4.38 ± 0.71	3.61 ± 1.03
	Having a lock in the practice room.	4.50 ± 0.86	4.57 ± 0.68	4.37 ± 1.01
	We post notice and maximum expected dose necessary to avoid radiation disturbances through the use of radiation sources.	4.39 ± 0.91	4.49 ± 0.73	4.02 ± 1.24
	Shielding tools (lead apron, gorget and glasses, etc.) are present in the practice room.	4.44 ± 0.89	4.58 ± 0.69	4.18 ± 1.01
Physical	We post the contact list of the radiation safety managers in the practice room.	4.43 ± 0.91	4.56 ± 0.70	4.19 ± 1.26
factor	We have radiation dosimeters in the practice room.	4.42 ± 0.95	4.56 ± 0.67	4.14 ± 1.34
	Safety equipment (exhaustion/distributing installations, emergency stop button, mars light, glove box) installed in the lab is operating normally.	4.46 ± 0.91	4.59 ± 0.65	4.21 ± 1.18
	Emergency reaction tools (decontamination, ventilation) are present in the practice room.	$\overline{1.97 \pm 1.61}$ (R)	4.52 ± 0.83	4.19 ± 1.18
	Total	4.09 ± 0.75	4.55 ± 0.65	4.19 ± 0.96

Conted...

* In the knowledge part, the correct answer for each question was scored 1, the wrong answer or the answer what they do not know was scored 0. "R" denotes a reverse scored item.

* In the attitude variable, the minimum score is 1 point and the maximum score is 5 points. A higher score means that the attitude is more positive.

* In the behavior variable, the minimum score is 1 point and the maximum score is 5 points. A higher score indicates more behaviors related to radiation safety management.

Correlation between knowledge, attitude, and behavior regarding radiation safety management: There was a significant correlation between all variables, except attitude and self-efficacy. For the three categories (knowledge, attitude, behavior), as shown in Table 3, higher knowledge led to higher attitudes (p <.01) and expectations (p <.01). In addition, when the knowledge of social and physical environments was higher, self-efficacy was also higher (p <.05, p <.01). When the

attitude was positive, the expectation that the safety management could be done well was high (p <.01); higher the expectation, higher was self-efficacy (p <.01). Finally, higher behavior may be associated with higher perceived knowledge, attitude, expectation, and self-efficacy (p <.01). That is, in order to increase the behaviors regarding radiation safety management, it is necessary to increase the level of knowledge and attitude.

The Pearson's correlation coefficient for each variable is shown in Table 3; variables that have the highest correlation with individual behavior are knowledge about human behavior (0.809). This means that, if radiation workers do not have enough knowledge of human factors, there is a limit to increasing their radiation safety behavior level. Therefore, an education system to improve the knowledge of human factors will

be needed to raise the level of radiation safety behavior of research and educational institutions. Second, the level of individual radiation safety management attitude highly correlated with the attitude toward the material factor (0.962). Therefore, it would be good to supplement the variables of the material factor in order to raise the level of individual attitudes toward radiation safety management.

	IZM		Know	vledge			Atti	tude			Beh	avior		Evenesterer	Self-
-	K IVI	KH	KS	KP	AM	AH	AS	AP	BM	BH	BS	BP		Expectancy	efficacy
ge	KM	1													
led	KH	.794**	1												
MOL	KS	.834**	.787**	1											
K1	KP	.832**	.873**	.851**	1										
	AM	.622**	.719**	.607**	.703**	1									
Attitude	AH	.632**	.756**	.631**	.732**	.962**	1								
	AS	.571**	.678**	.646**	.675**	.898**	.894**	1							
	AP	.621**	.738**	.640**	.722**	.908**	.909**	.861**	1						
r	BM	.654**	.566**	.592**	.577**	.366**	.390**	.388**	.390**	1					
IVio	BH	.776**	.809**	.703**	.722**	.560**	.592**	.531**	.592**	.771**	1				
3eha	BS	.672**	.523**	.650**	.550**	.317**	.358**	.340**	.352**	.749**	.706**	1			
	BP	.742**	.749**	.717**	.701**	.486**	.528**	.473**	.545**	.789**	.899**	.780**	1		
Exp	ectancy	.286**	.220**	.311**	.317**	.280**	.245**	.306**	.236**	.275**	.252**	.244**	.211**	1	
Self-	-efficacy	.132	.139	.263**	.190**	.036	.058	.100	.033	.351**	.238**	.414**	.268**	.334**	1

Table 3: Correlation of knowledge, attitude, and behavior related to radiation safety management

* KM (knowledge of material factor), KH (knowledge of human factor), KS (knowledge of social environment factor),

KP (knowledge of physical environment factor), AM (attitude of material factor), AH (attitude of human factor),

AS (attitude of social environment factor), AP (attitude of physical environment factor), BM (behavior of material factor),

BH (behavior of human factor), BS (behavior of social environment factor), BP (behavior of physical environment factor).

Difference in knowledge, attitude, and behavior according to the performer: In order to confirm knowledge, attitude, and behavior regarding radiation safety management for each performer, t-test analysis was conducted by dividing participants into group of 43 radiation safety managers and 137 radiation workers. As shown in Table 4, in the knowledge variable, there were statistically significant differences in human, social environment, and physical environment factors (p < .05, p < .01, p < .001), and all radiation safety management than radiation workers. In the attitude variable, there was no statistically significant difference between the users.

Finally, there was a statistically significant difference between material and physical environment factors in the variable of behavior, and the level of safety managers' behaviors was higher than that of workers.

Overall, it was found that the knowledge level of the radiation safety managers was higher than that of radiation workers. Additionally, radiation safety managers showed good practice of safety activities. However, since the performer who uses the radiation source is the radiation worker, an education system that can raise the behavior level of the radiation workers will be needed.

Classifia	ation		Kno	owledge			Att	itude			Beh	avior	
Classific		m	sd	t	р	m	sd	t	р	m	sd	t	р
Material	Safety manager	4.57	.480	1.622	.107	4.60	.503	1.052	.294	4.40	.598	2.271*	.024
	worker	4.30	1.031			4.47	.730			3.91	1.373		
Human	Safety manager	4.58	.456	3.460***	.001	4.65	.485	1.444	.150	4.45	.521	1.712	.089
	worker	4.13	.798	1		4.49	.705	1		4.18	.979	1	
Social	Safety manager	4.16	.504	2.377*	.019	4.54	.490	1.787	.076	3.83	.611	1.568	.119
environment	worker	3.84	.857			4.33	.756			3.55	1.126		
Physical	Safety manager	4.36	.538	2.815**	.005	4.60	.508	.578	.564	4.50	.513	2.527*	.012
environment	worker	4.00	.782			4.54	.685	5		4.09	1.046		

Table 4: Difference in the knowledge, attitude, behavior level according to user

*p<.05, **p<.01, ***p<.001

Difference in knowledge, attitude, and behavior level according to the type of use of radiation sources: For comparison between groups according to the use of radiation sources, ANOVA was performed in four parts (using only sealed sources, only opened sources, only radiation generators, and two or more sources). As shown in Table 5, in the knowledge variable, statistically significant differences were found in human, social environment, and physical environment factors (p < .05, p < .01). The human and social environment factor was the highest among institutions when using two or more radiation sources. In case of the physical environment factor, the knowledge level of institutions when using only sealed sources was the highest. The attitude variable showed statistically significant differences in the use of sources (p < .05, p < .01). Attitudes toward human and

social environment factors were highest in institutions when using two or more sources. In addition, the level of attitude toward human and physical environment factors was highest in institutions that use only sealed sources. In the behavior and attitude variables, statistically significant differences were found in all factors (p < .05, p < .01). It was found that the behavior level was the highest in the institutions where two or more radiation sources were used. It was found that, especially in the institutions that used only opened sources, behavior level was the lowest.

The level of knowledge, attitude and behavior were all different according to the use of radiation sources. Therefore, a case study based on the type of radiation source will be needed to take measures to improve the behavior level of radiation safety management in the future.

Classification			Kno	owle	dge			Α	ttitu	de		Behavior				
Class	silication	m	sd	F	p	Scheffe	m	sd	F	р	Scheffe	m	sd	F	р	Scheffe
	Sealed RI ^a	4.60	.597				4.69	.559				4.07	1.309			
aterial	Opened RI ^b	4.23	.622	.918	128		4.25 .637	047	q <p< td=""><td>3.69</td><td>1.185</td><td>535**</td><td>004</td><td>q<t< td=""></t<></td></p<>	3.69	1.185	535**	004	q <t< td=""></t<>		
Ŭ,	RG °	4.24	1.276	-	•		4.53	.767	12		a,	3.83	1.517	4		Ŭ
	Above two ^d	4.57	.575				4.61	.590				4.51	.624			
	Sealed RI ^a	4.41	.527				4.59	.613)43	, d>b	4.43	.663	306*	022	
Human	Opened RI ^b	4.05	.508	077*	029	>b, c	4.27	.583	772*			4.07	.529			>b, c
	RG °	4.14	.969	Э.	0. kp -	¢	4.57	.742	5.		a, e	4.09	1.206	З.		¢
	Above two ^d	4.46	.563			4.64	.580				4.53	.580				

Table 5: Difference in the knowledge, attitude, and behavior level according to the use of radiation source types

nent	Sealed RI ^a	4.11	.459				4.53	.496				3.80	.893			
aviron	Opened RI ^b	3.69	.576	12**	900	>b, c	4.10	.676	50**	007	d b	3.30	.791	038*	031	q₹
al eı	RG °	3.79	1.029	4.3	· ·	-\$	4.34	.801	4.1		a,	3.53	1.356	ω.		
Soci	Above two ^d	4.19	.553				4.59	.573				3.90	.577			
nment	Sealed RI ^a	4.33	.524				4.73	.478				4.31	.702			
enviror	Opened RI ^b	3.86	.467	33**	010	q <p< td=""><td>4.28</td><td>.557</td><td>271*</td><td>023</td><td>q<t< td=""><td>3.98</td><td>.565</td><td>583*</td><td>015</td><td>>b, c</td></t<></td></p<>	4.28	.557	271*	023	q <t< td=""><td>3.98</td><td>.565</td><td>583*</td><td>015</td><td>>b, c</td></t<>	3.98	.565	583*	015	>b, c
cal e	RG °	4.00	.945	3.9		a,	4.60	.738	ω.			4.03	1.308	3		- 6
Physi	Above two ^d	4.31	.589				4.64	.571				4.51	.568			

Conted...

*p<.05, **p<.01

Regression analysis: In order to investigate the effect of knowledge and attitude levels on the behavior level of radiation workers in research and educational institutions, we conducted a multiple linear regression analysis using the behavior of radiation workers as the dependent variable. As shown in Table 6, the explanatory power (\mathbb{R}^2) was 71.5% and the regression equation was significant (p < .001). As for the effect of each variable on the radiation safety management behavior level, the beta coefficient (indicating the importance of a variable) was 0.556 for knowledge of material factor and 0.376 for the knowledge of human factor. The level of radiation safety management behavior was affected by knowledge levels of material and human factors. It can be considered that knowledge of material factors was thus high, and those who have adequate knowledge about behaviors for radiation safety are good at radiation safety management.

		D	ad	ß	4	р	Colline	arity	Б	_	D ²
		D	su	P P	l		Tolerance	VIF	Г	р	K-
	(constant)	785	.373		-2.104	.037					
	Material	.548	.086	.556	6.359***	.000	.220	4.545			
ge	Human	.459	.116	.376	3.965***	.000	.188	5.323			
nowled	Social Environment	.103	.110	.089	.931	.353	.184	5.440			
Kr	Physical Environment	213	.132	173	-1.613	.109	.147	6.798	* *		
	Material	392	.228	290	-1.719	.087	.059	16.936	149	000	715
e	Human	.196	.237	.141	.828	.409	.058	17.233	42.4		·
Attitud	Social Environment	078	.138	060	567	.572	.150	6.665			
	Physical Environment	.207	.155	.145	1.336	.183	.143	6.992			
]	Expectation	.009	.049	.008	.178	.859	.755	1.325			
S	Self-efficacy	.253	.051	.226	4.925***	.000	.797	1.255			

Table 6: Multiple linear regression analysis of education and research institution

***p<.001

DISCUSSION

In this study, the level of knowledge, attitude, and behavior regarding radiation safety management were analyzed for radiation safety managers and workers in Korean research and educational institutions. Generally, the level of behavior was lower than that of knowledge in both groups. In contrast, attitude level was the highest. Therefore, in order to raise the safety behavior level of safety managers and workers, it is important to strengthen the education policy before their first engagement with radiation practices or during work. In this study, most of the participants completed compulsory education. Moreover, according to previous studies, it is said that the effects of revisions to national laws can be seen not only in industrial and health fields but also in education and research fields, where improvements have been made in safety knowledge according to prior safety education ¹⁷⁻²¹. Therefore, strengthening the education on radiation safety management at a the compulsory education level will have a great influence on the improvement of the radiation safety management activities of the radiation safety managers and workers (including non-specialists in radiology).

The radiation safety manager, as defined by Korea's Nuclear Safety Act, is required to implement "measures to prevent radiation damage listed under Article 91 for those who engage in radiation work or access radiation control zones" ³. In this study, it was confirmed that knowledge and behavior levels of radiation workers were relatively lower than those of radiation safety managers. Exposure to even little amounts of radiation can lead to diseases caused by stochastic effects, such as cancer, and prolonged exposure could cause genetic defects ²². According to the Nuclear Safety Act, radiation safety managers should manage the exposure of radiation to workers and their working environment under optimal conditions. Therefore, first, there is a need for enhanced training for this purpose. Second, regarding the individuals' actions (which are highly correlated with the level of safety behavior and associated with human factors), it will be necessary to raise the knowledge level regarding radiation safety management and support the culture to positively change the attitude toward the radiation source.

In recent years, studies have been carried out in Korea on the identification of actual conditions and the preparation of resources such as manuals and checklists for the establishment of radiation safety ²³. In this study, it was found that the behavior level of social environment was rather low. If we do not strive to improve our knowledge of safety at the organizational level, we cannot expect that users will engage in their own safety activities. Therefore, we should strive to raise the level of safety behavior in research and educational institutions by developing and providing manuals for establishing a culture of radiation safety management.

In Korea, the kind of use of radioactive isotopes in research and educational institutions include 179 types of sealed sources and 32 types of opened sources, and it varies widely with regard to the number and capacity of industrial and medical institutions². In addition, the radiation generating apparatus has been found to have a wide variety of types and capacities depending on the use in the research institutes ¹. When we look at the level of knowledge, attitude, and behavior of radiation safety management by the type of use of the radiation source, the level of behavior is high in places where more than two radiation sources were used. Moreover, the lowest level of behavior was observed in places where opened sources were used. In terms of Haddon Matrix factors, the level of knowledge about social environment was the lowest in places where the open sources were used. Currently, most Korean research and educational institutions use opened radiation sources. Therefore, to raise the level of knowledge about such sources, effort at the organizational level and the guidelines for raising the level of behavior of the institutions using only opened sources will be needed. In this study, we divided participants into four groups(using only sealed sources, only opened sources, only radiation generators, and two or more sources), but the type and capacity of sources were different according to each institution. Thus, we need to conduct a case study according to the use of radiation sources.

CONCLUSION

It is very important for radiation workers to be aware of safety culture and management of radiation exposure, as these individuals will be the main agents dealing with the radiation source. The incidence rates of accidents in the education and research fields were low compared to that of other industries, and there was a tendency to underestimate the exposure due to the indifference toward safety management and low-dose exposure environments. A failure to understand the grave implications of radiation exposure would be very negative in terms of prevention of safety accidents. As a result, efforts must be made to optimize the radiation safety culture and use of radiation among radiation workers.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Daegu Catholic University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- 1. Nuclear Safety and Security Commission, 2015 Nuclear Safety Yearbook, pp. 250-266,2016.
- 2. Korean Association for Radiation Application, 2012 Statistical on the Radiation Practices in Korea, pp. 23-24,2013.
- 3. Nuclear Safety Act of 2015, Act No. 13078, 2015.
- 4. Medical Service Act of 2015, Act No. 13108, 2015.
- 5. Veterinarians Act of 2015, Act No.13028, 2015.
- 6. Ko JK, Jeon YR, Han EO, Cho PK, Kim YM, Comparison of the Legislation Applicable to Compare the Use of Diagnostic Radiation Devices, Journal of Radiological Science and Technology, Vol 38, no 3, pp. 277-86, 2015.
- 7. Nuclear Safety and Security Commission, 2014 Nuclear Safety Yearbook, pp. 248-456,2015.
- 8. Korea Institute of Nuclear Safety, Radiation Accident, pp. 49-57,2014.
- European Commission, European Guidelines on Quality Criteria for Diagnostic Radiographic Images in Paediatrics, EUR 16261, pp. 27-28,1996.
- United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Consolidated Guidance about Material Licenses: Program-specific Guidance about Academic, Research and Development, and Other Licenses of Limited Scope including Gas Chromatographs and X-ray Fluorescence Analyzers, NRC-NUREG Report 1556, Vol.7, pp. 27-48,1999.

- International Atomic Energy Agency, Radiation Protection and Safety of Radiation Sources: International Basic Safety Standards, IAEA Safety Standards for Protecting People and the Environment,pp. 29-85,2014.
- Daniel J B, Ran D B, David B, Ayanna L F, Cindy L P, Jonathan M L, The Application of the Haddon Matrix to Public Health Readiness and Response Planning, Environmental Health Perspectives, Vol 113,no 5, pp. 561-66,2005.
- Haddon W Jr., Advances in the Epidemiology of Injuries as a Basis for Public Policy, Public Health Rep, Vol 95,no 5, pp. 411-21,1980.
- Williams, AF, The Haddon Matrix: Its Contribution to Injury Prevention and Control, in McClure, Roderick (Ed.) Third National Conference on Injury Prevention and Control, pp. 15-16,1999.
- 15. Conroy C, Fowler J, The Haddon Matrix: Applying an Epidemiologic Research Tool as a Framework for Death Investigation, American Journal of Forensic Medicine and Pathology, Vol 21,no 4, pp. 339-42,2000.
- Choi JH, An Explorative Study on the Application of the Haddon Matrix for Addressing Threats and Countermeasures at Mass Gathering, Police Journal, Vol 10,no 2, pp. 167-203,2010
- Mutyabule TK, Whaites EJ, Survey of Radiography and Radiation Protection in General Dental Practice in Uganda, Dentomaxillofacial Radiology, Vol 31, pp. 164-69,2002.
- Hagi S, Khafaji M, Medical Student's Knowledge of Ionizing Radiation and Radiation Protection. Saudi Medical Journal, Vol 32,no 5, pp. 520-24,2011.
- Koontz NA, Gunderman RB, Radiation Safety and Medical Education: Development and Integration of a Dedicated Educational Module into a Radiology Clerkship, Outcomes Assessment, and Survey of Medical Students' Perceptions. Academic Radiology, Vol 19 ,no 4, pp. 491-97,2012.
- Ryu YH, Cho JH, Dong KR, Chung WK, Lee JW, Choi EJ, Survey on Radiation Safety Management (RSM) among Korean Radiation Workers

Who Operate Radiation Generators or Handle Radioactive Isotopes, Archives of Environmental & Occupational Health, Vol 69, no 1, pp. 11-22,2014.

- 21. Kim SA, Lee JY, Hwang SH, Cho MS, Park JH, Jung NY, Yu BC, Knowledge and Attitude Change towards Radiation Protection after Radiation Safety Management Education in Dental Hygiene Students, Journal of Korean Society of Dental Hygiene, Vol 15, no 1, pp. 101-109, 2015.
- Cardis E, Vrijiheid M, Blettner M, Gilbert E, Hakama M, Hill C, ... & Yoshimura, T, Risk of Cancer after Low Doses of Ionizing Radiation: Retrospective Cohort Study in 15 Countries, BMJ,Vol 331, p.p 77,2005.
- 23. Nuclear Safety and Security Commission, A Study on Enhancement of Radiation Safety though Exposure Assessment in Educational Institutions, Research Program for New Radiation Safety Management Report, UNIST, 2014,

The Person-in-the-Rain Projective Drawing as a Measure of Coping Strategies in Korean College Students

Kil-Soo Chung¹, Weon-Hee Moon²

¹Department of Nursing, Kyung-in Women's University, Incheon; ²Department of Nursing, Pai Chai University, Daejeon, Korea

ABSTRACT

The paper went to proceed with the goal of investigating whether PITR drawing test is worth as an auxiliary measurement tool for counseling college students under stress situations. Participants were a convenience sample of 162 students. The data were collected by the Person in the Rain drawing and questionnaire of the coping strategies. Two raters used revised PITR rating scales to score the drawings for stress and protection indicators. This paper seeks for applicability of PITR drawing test as diagnostic tool for stress coping behavior of college students with the focus being on stress coping behavior. Stress coping behavior showed 2.38±0.36 points out of 4 points. Stress coping behavior showed 2.38±0.36 points out of 4 points. The average score of each subscale indicated that seeking assistance coping behavior (2.64±0.59) was the highest. Total stress score of the subjects was 6.19±2.05 points, coping resources of 4.91±3.08 points and coping ability of -1.28 ± 3.63 points. Problem focused coping behavior showed significant difference depending on the exposure of figure's body in 'clothed figure' item R10 of resource scale(t=-2.752, p<.05). Problem focused coping behavior showed statistically significant difference (t=3.078, p<.05). Stress calculated from drawing a person in the rain has statistically significant and weak correlation(r=-.167, p=.034) with problem focused coping behavior. And PITR drawing analysis indicated that calculated coping ability or problem focused coping ability have statistically significant and weak positive correlation(r=.195, p=.013). Coping ability of PITR drawing can be interpreted to express problem focused coping behavior which signifies 'effort of facing and shifting stress inducing individual-environmental issues into applying into stress cause.' The PITR is related to the problem focused coping and the emotion focused coping of coping strategies. This drawing test appears to be a promising instrument in measuring coping strategies.

Keywords: Person in the Rain, Drawing test, Stress coping, Coping strategy, College students.

INTRODUCTION

College students need to cope with stress coping and adaptation as well as belonging to the period of starting social life as an autonomous adult and preparing for future occupation independent from the normal life style up to high school. Against Korean educational system backdrop, high school students in their adolescence suffer from a major stress from college entrance examination. After Entering into college, they are once again situated under complex circumstances in the anxiety for dim future including employment as well as their own challenges such as educational attainments, interpersonal relationships, and their personality issues¹⁻³.

Korean college students, in particular, usually turn their heteronomous way of life into self-regulating adulthood to start their career, which necessitates effective stress coping behavior and adaptation during their time to prepare for future occupations. Considering the impact of the stress which may have on their mental and physical health, the issue of coping ability of stress in their campus life may have negative effect on their health during their future adulthood and old age; therefore, stress coping behavior needs to be established to promote college students adaptations of stress from academic achievements, interpersonal relationships and employment issues^{1,4-6}.

Concerns by Korean college students during their campus life factually become potential cause of stress brought by credit taking, time management, various interpersonal relationships, future career, job seeking and their financial issues. Those stresses have negative influence on psychological health including depression or uneasiness as well as their physical health, which also has negative influence on school life adaptation coupled with reduced confidence and declining grades^{1,7-10}.

Stress coping behavior is a responsive behavior taken to minimize the resulting harm against individuals under stress triggering situations, which is a way of thought and behavior to deal with relieving stress situations and releasing resulting negative emotions. Stress in itself may threaten individual peace; to top it off, those have influence on individual adaptations are stress coping behavior and individuals under same degree of stress show different coping behavior. That is, since different cognitive appraisals of stress situations lead to different coping behavior taken by each individual¹¹, the coping behavior of stress perceptions, interpretation and their reactions, rather than the issue whether they suffer stress or not, leads to different adaptation result.

The effective stress coping behavior to enhance individual's mental health, however, rarely comes down to one simple conclusion. In contrast with the study result which states that those with emotion focused coping behavior show more signs of their mental and physical status than those with problem focused coping¹¹, there is another study result which states that emotional focused coping behavior which has grounds for essence of stress and problem themselves is more effective8. In other words, it is difficult to simply say that taking active coping behavior such as problem solving and seeking assistance in the face of coping relief is more effective and that taking passive coping behavior such as wishful thinking or emotional focused relief is effective. Instead, there is a view that both active and passive coping behavior encourages one another in terms of stress coping efforts to relieve stress. While the relation between coping ability and disease failed to be proved, the repeated use of ineffective coping behaviors likely cause chronicle stress, which alerts individuals not to overlook the vulnerability to diseases^{1-3,10,12-15}.

Coping behavior can be identified by judging from how individuals cope with the situations while they are confronted with severe frustrations. Person-In-The-Rain (PITR) drawing test was employed as measurement tool of employment stress and career stress recently perceived by Korean college students^{1,16}. This is a projective test which measures environmental stress and coping ability which added 'Rain' as the metaphor of environmental stress to the human figure drawing test. The 'Rain' in the drawing metaphorically indicates environmental stress, and individual's stress coping behavior can be valued from seeing the PITR drawings since the nature which comes from coping stress behavior in adversity symbolizes the quantity and quality of protecting the subjects from the 'Rain'.

PITR drawing test, one of psychological drawing tests, was used by various scholars after modifications from the initial development by Fay in 1923 and, with continuity, the test was used against various subjects including college students in the realm of Korean studies^{1,16-18}.

This paper, in a way, seeks for applicability of PITR drawing test as diagnostic tool for stress coping behavior of college students with the focus being on stress coping behavior. The paper went further to proceed with the goal of investigating whether PITR drawing test is worth as an auxiliary measurement tool for counseling college students under stress situations.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

Research Design: The study is a descriptive correlation research seeking to identify college students' stress coping strategies.

Research Subjects: Research subjects were chosen from convenient sampling from Korean nursing college students. In consideration of research ethical issues, subjects were adequately explained about the goal and point of the research conducted and that those refused to participation can withdraw during and after the test, and also with retrieved data be processed anonymously. Questionnaire survey including PITR drawing test, stress coping behavior and general characteristics was conducted on those approved subjects.

RESEARCH TOOL

Person in the Rain: PITR: To measure college students' stress and coping ability, PITR-LACK-SRC tool developed by Lack¹⁹ and adapted by Son²⁰ was employed. 35 items was used according to PITR-SRC scoring system adapted by Son²⁰ among which stress (16 items), stress (19 items) and coping ability (related 3 items) were calculated as score. Stress consists of 16

items including 'There is no rain, There is rain, heavy rain, raining mode and others,' and the total score indicates the amount of stress which means that higher score leads to higher amount of stress. Resource is calculated after adding and subtracting of 19 items including 'whether or not having protections like umbrellas, facial expression and others' and higher resource score signifies having more resource to relieve stress. Stress coping ability score is the resource score which deducted the stress score. If a coping ability score is positive number, it means as much resource is attained to deal with stress, and if the calculation result shows the negative number, it is interpreted to have as much amount of stress.

In this study, PITR drawing appraisals were conducted with the participation of two educated appraisers and Inter-rater reliability Kappa coefficients was found to be high with reliability of .99.

Stress Coping Behavior: To measure stress coping behavior, the tool for stress coping behavior developed by Lazarus & Folkman¹¹ and adapted by Jeong²¹ was employed. This took for stress coping behavior consists of four subscales as problem focused solving, seeking assistance, wishful thinking and emotional focused relief, and each coping behavior with 5 each items comprise total of 20 items. As each item with 4 point Likert Scale which ranges from 'never' of 1 point to 'very likely' with score of 4 point is higher, as much coping behavior is taken. The reliability of Cronbach α of the tool in the study by Jeong²¹ was .87~.93, while this study was found to be .85~.93.

Data Collection and Analysis Method: Researchers themselves provided PITR drawing test and distributed

self-reporting stress coping behavior questionnaire to all of subjects. Ahead of PITR drawing test, researchers gave instructions to the recipients after handing pencils with even erasers and a sheet of A4 paper that say 'It is raining,' 'Please draw a person in the rain,' and 'Please draw the complete human but not the cartoonish or sticklike figures'. Collected data were analyzed using SPSS/ PASW 21.0.The researcher estimated the frequency, percentage, mean, and standard deviation of the collected data by a descriptive statistics and frequency analysis. To grasp the relation, Pearson's correlation was conducted.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

Stress coping behavior showed 2.38±0.36 with the full score of 4 points. The average score of each subscale indicated that seeking assistance coping behavior was the highest with score of 2.64±0.59 with wishful thinking $(2.44\pm0.45 \text{ points})$, problem focused $(2.24\pm0.45 \text{ points})$, emotion focused (2.21±0.50 points) in succeeding order as shown in Table 1. Preliminary Study results on college nursing students7-10,15 indicated that coping behavior and emotional focused relief showed similar results with low score, while this study mainly used more problem focused coping behavior as active coping behavior unlike the conclusion from existing studies that passive stress coping behavior is more frequently used. This finding is in accordance with the research finding^{8,10,15,22} which states that college students generally take pursing social support coping behavior most often. As it is said that higher dependence on active coping behavior and lower dependence on passive coping behavior lead to higher adaptation of campus life^{8,10,15}, active stress coping behavior was found to be adequately taken.

Variables			Total s	core		Items score			
		Min	Max	Mean	sd	Min	Max	Mean	sd
	Active Coping Strategies			24.45					
	Problem Focused	6	31	11.24	2.89	1.20	3.80	2.24	0.49
coping strategies	Seeking Assistance	5	20	13.21	2.97	1.00	4.00	2.64	0.59
	Passive Coping Strategies			22.23					
	Wishful Thinking	5	18	12.20	2.24	1.00	3.60	2.44	0.45
	Emotion Focused	5	17	11.03	2.49	1.00	3.40	2.21	0.50
	Stress	1	16	6.19	2.05				
PITR-SRC	Coping Resource	-4	13	4.91	3.08				
	Coping Ability	-11	7	-1.28	3.63				

Table 1: Mean score of PITR and coping strategies

Analyses result of PITR drawing showed that total stress score of the subjects was 6.19 ± 2.05 points, coping resources of 4.91 ± 3.08 points and Coping Ability of -1.28 ± 3.63 points, which was the similar degree of result from the other study²³ on college students under employment stress.

The analysis of the difference of average subscale of resource scale and stress coping behavior indicated in the PITR drawing shows the resulted as shown in Table 2.Problem focused coping behavior showed significant difference depending on the exposure of figure's body in 'clothed figure' item R10 of resource scale(t=-2.752, p<.05). Groups

Coping Behavior		n	Prob	lem F	ocused	Seeking Assistance			Wishful Thinking			Emotion Focused		
Coping Resource	es		Μ	SD	t	Μ	SD	t	Μ	SD	t	Μ	SD	t
D1D	No	30	2.12	0.42	1.442	2.70	0.59	502	2.48	0.42	470	2.16	0.39	505
RIProtections	Yes	132	2.26	0.50	-1.443	2.63	0.60	.392	2.44	0.46	.4/9	2.22	0.52	595
	No	39	2.14	0.43	1.250	2.71	0.63	702	2.44	0.42	126	2.19	0.46	0.72
R2Umbrella	Yes	123	2.27	0.51	-1.359	2.62	0.58	.792	2.45	0.46	136	2.21	0.51	273
R3Umbrella	Not Proper	47	2.16	0.44	1 2 1 2	2.74	0.59	1 20 4	2.46	0.41	100	2.21	0.45	0.00
held by men	Proper	115	2.27	0.51	-1.313	2.60	0.59	1.294	2.44	0.47	.196	2.21	0.51	.068
D4 Ducto of an a	No	135	2.23	0.49	(22	2.61	0.59	1 720	2.44	0.45	469	2.19	0.46	1.252
R4 Protections	Yes	27	2.29	0.52	023	2.82	0.61	-1./39	2.48	0.44	408	2.33	0.64	-1.352
R5 Size of	Small	54	2.20	0.45	595	2.71	0.56	1.049	2.52	0.45	1.564	2.22	0.47	170
Protections	Big	108	2.25	0.51	385	2.61	0.61	1.048	2.41	0.45	1.304	2.20	0.51	.1/9
R6Protections	Not Proper	156	2.24	0.49		2.64	0.59		2.45	0.45		2.21	0.50	
with absolute Perfections	Proper	6	2.17	0.60	.354	2.70	0.63	243	2.27	0.52	.987	2.07	0.45	.715
D7D - in	No	151	2.24	0.49	7(2	2.63	0.59	914	2.45	0.45	.200	2.21	0.49	192
K/Raincoat	Yes	11	2.13	0.51	./63	2.80	0.67		2.42	0.51		2.24	0.59	
R8Rain Cap	No	156	2.25	0.49	1.373	2.63	0.59	804	2.44	0.45	.061	2.21	0.50	547
	Yes	6	1.97	0.61		2.83	0.67		2.43	0.56		2.10	0.52	.547
R9 Rain Boots,	No	140	2.23	0.50	4(1	2.63	0.60	0.0.1	2.43	0.45	026	2.19	0.47	1.028
High Boots	Yes	22	2.28	0.48	401	2.74	0.56	801	2.52	0.43	820	2.34	0.65	-1.028
R10Clotehd	Exposure	15	1.91	0.40	2 752*	2.65	0.38	112	2.49	0.35	441	2.24	0.39	257
Figure	No Exposure	147	2.27	0.49	-2.132	2.64	0.61	.115	2.44	0.46	.441	2.21	0.51	.237
R11 Facial	veiled	35	2.36	0.62	1 401	2.67	0.43	450	2.55	0.39	1.641	2.23	0.51	268
Figure	in full view	127	2.20	0.45	1.401	2.63	0.63	.430	2.41	0.46	1.041	2.20	0.49	.208
R12 Facial	No	76	2.18	0.51	1 472	2.63	0.58	200	2.38	0.43	1 754	2.16	0.49	1 100
Smile	Yes	86	2.29	0.47	-1.4/5	2.65	0.61	209	2.50	0.46	-1./34	2.25	0.49	-1.100
R13 Locations	away from the center	150	2.23	0.48	252	2.67	0.60	1.782	2.44	0.45	577	2.21	0.49	300
of Figure	Center	12	2.28	0.68		2.35	0.45		2.52	0.46		2.25	0.62	
R14 Size of	below/over	99	2.22	0.47	640	2.59	0.61	1 204	2.41	0.47	1 1 / 1 / 1	2.14	0.49	2 12/1*
Figure	2inch~6inch	63	2.27	0.53	049	2.72	0.57	-1.294	2.50	0.41	1-1.148	2.31	0.50	1-2.124*
R15 Bodily	Partial Expression	19	2.18	0.50	- 568	2.85	0.54	1.655	2.46	0.52	.192	2.14	0.33	941
Expression	Entire Expression	143	2.24	0.49	500	2.61	0.60		2.44	0.44		2.22	0.51	
R16 linear	various/ imperfect	144	2.25	0.51	.963	2.66	0.58	.992	2.43	0.44	-1.337	2.21	0.51	224
texture	consistent	18	2.16	0.36	5	2.51	0.72		2.58	0.48		2.23	0.40	

Table 2: Average difference between stress coping resources and coping behavior in PITR drawing

R17 Naked	Clothed	147	2.27	0.49	3.078*	2.65	0.61	.535 -	2.44	0.46	.061	2.21	0.50	257
	Partially Naked	15	1.87	0.35		2.59	0.40		2.44	0.27		2.24	0.47	
R18 Skipping Body Part	Express entirely	36	2.24	0.49	992	2.64	0.58	042	2.47	0.45	.252	2.16	0.43	870
	partially skipped	36	2.36	0.50		2.64	0.53		2.44	0.48		2.25	0.49	
* p<.05														

Conted...

with no exposure (M=2.30±0.59 points) take more problem focused coping behavior than that with naked or partially exposed figure (M=1.91±0.40 points). In relation to this, problem focused coping behavior showed statistically significant difference(t=3.078, p<.05) depending on whether 'naked' expression was used in the R17 item of resource scales used in the real resource score calculations on subjects. Groups drawing clothed figures (M=2.27±0.49 points) were shown to take more problem solving coping behavior than that of unclothed figure (M=1.87±0.35 points) as shown in Table. Likewise, whether the naked body was expressed showed somewhat meaningful difference in taking wishful thinking, emotion focused relief and seeking assistance coping behaviors. In comparison of clothed groups with unclothed ones, active stress coping behavior of problem focused coping behavior and seeking assistance, and wishful thinking as passive stress coping behavior was employed similarly with emotion focused relief coping behavior more in use.

In the 'Size of Figure', the R14 item of resource scale, emotion focused coping behavior showed significant difference (t=-2.124, p<.05) according to the size of the figure (including apparel). The group with size of the figure of 'over 2 inch and below 6 inch' (M= 2.31 ± 0.50 points) was shown to take more emotion focused relief coping behavior than that of the figure of 'below 2 inch or over 6 inch' (M= 2.14 ± 0.49 pints). Although there was no significant difference, the group with the size of the figure of 'over 2 inch and below 6 inch' is shown to take every type of coping behavior including seeking assistance, wishful thinking, problem focused coping behavior than that with less or bigger figure size.

The analysis of the correlation among coping strategies for each stress, coping resource and coping ability with PITR drawing analysis lays out the result in Table 3. This result shows that stress calculated from drawing a person in the rain has statistically significant and weak correlation (r=-.167, p=.034) with problem

focused coping behavior. That is, the higher total amount of stress calculated from PITR drawing, the less active coping behavior of problem focused solving is to be taken.

Table 3: Correlation of PITR and coping strategies

Coping Strategies		PITR-SRC						
		Stress	Actual Resource	Coping Ability				
Active Coping	Problem Focused	167*	.118	.195*				
	Seeking Assistance	056	056	016				
Passive Coping	Wishful Thinking	079	.029	.069				
	Emotion Focused	038	.063	.075				

And PITR drawing analysis indicated that calculated coping ability or problem focused coping ability have statistically significant and weak positive correlation(r=.195, p=.013). That is, the higher calculated coping score, the higher active coping ability of problem focused solving is to be shown.

Coping ability of PITR drawing can be interpreted to express problem focused coping behavior which signifies 'effort of facing and shifting stress inducing individualenvironmental issues into applying into stress cause.'

Therefore, coping ability in the PITR drawing changes the problematic environment itself thought to arouse stress with facing the stressful situation rather than explaining seeking assistance, wishful thinking and emotion focused coping behavior, which tells us the usefulness of explaining problem focused stress coping behavior

CONCLUSION

This study was attempted to investigate whether the PITR drawing is useful to gauge stress coping type after figuring out stress coping related items among PITR drawing nature with a focus on stress coping behavior. PITR is a simple and cost-effective picture diagnostic teOst that can be used for the early detection of a subject suffering from mental suffering through the assessment of stress coping style of college students and ineffective coping method. Among the subscales of the stress coping scale, the problem - centered coping style was positively correlated with stress totaling ability and coping ability score in the PITR picture. The more stressful the coping ability was, the more active the problem - centered coping method was utilized. The coping ability shown in the PITR drawing test was considered to be useful in explaining the problem - oriented solution coping method which is an effort to cope with stress by changing the problem environment which causes stress without avoiding the stress situation.

It is difficult to find the previous study using the person painting test in the rain for college students. As described above, the PITR-related studies performed at home and abroad did not have standardized scoring standards clearly.

The analysis of stress coping resources through PITR drawings showed that the group which drew figures with no contact with rain and clothed figure were proved to take more active problem focused coping behavior. The group which drew figures of over 2 inch and below 6 inch was proved to take more passive emotion focused coping behavior. Active problem focused coping behavior among coping behavior subscales have statistically significant correlation with total stress amount, coping ability score in the PITR drawing. Less stress and bigger coping ability leads to more active problem focused coping behavior.

PITR drawing test, as a simple and economical test diagnostic test, can be employed in the early period to find mentally suffering ones from assessing coping behavior and ineffective way of coping behavior. PITR drawing shown coping ability is found to be useful way of explaining the problem focused coping behavior as the efforts to cope with the stress by changing the stress arousing environment itself not hiding away from stressful situations.

This paper found that PITR drawing test can be conducive to assessing coping behavior of college students and be used to find in the early period mentally ill subjects due to suffering from taking ineffective coping behavior. Ethical Clearance: Taken from Kyung-in Women's University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- Moon WH, Kim MJ, Chung KS, Mental Health, Stress, Coping Ability, and Coping Strategies among College Students. Korean Journal of Health Education and Promotion, Vol 29,no 3, pp.103-114,2012.
- Moon WH, A study on student's stress, coping, and emotional experiences in college life. Journal of Daejeon Health Sciences College, Vol 32, pp.429-450,2011.
- Jang HS, The Sources of Stress of University Students and Their Coping Strategies. Journal of Student Guidance Research, Vol 32,no 1, pp.101-115,2000.
- Brown BM, Stuart JC, The relationship of stress and coping ability to incidence of disease. Journal of Psychosomatic Research, Vol 25, pp.255-260,1981.
- Kim NH, On university students' employment stress characterized in their responses to PITR. Master dissertation, Yeungnam University, 2007.
- Cha YS, Park YM, Career stress and responsive characteristics of PITR-Aimed at college students majoring in design. Journal of Korea Society of Design Forum, Vol 26, pp.97-106,2010.
- 7. Jeong HH, Art Therapy. Seoul: Hakjeesa Publications, Inc., 2008.
- Cho SK, Choi YS, Effects of stress and coping style on depression and anxiety of male and female university students. Journal of Korean Family Therapy, Vol 22,no 1, pp.53-74,2015.
- Son MK, Research on Measuring of Stress and Coping Behavior of Elementary Students through Drawing of People in the Rain (PITR). Korean Journal of Art Therapy, Vol 14, no 4, pp.649-668,2007.

- Yi JE, Kwak HW, Relation of Interpersonal Relationship Harmony, Stress Coping and Adjustment to College Life among Nursing students. Journal of Digital Convergence, Vol 14, no 11, pp.527-537, 2016.
- 11. Lazarus RS, Folkman S, Stress, Appraisal and Coping. New York: Springer Publications, Inc., 1984.
- Suh KH, Relationships between stresses, problemfocused coping, upward/downward comparison coping and subjective well-being of college students. Korean Journal of Youth Studies, Vol 18,no 8, pp.217-236,2011.
- Kim SR, Choi YS, On the Elementary School Student's Stress and Their Reactive Characteristics on 'Child in the Rain' Drawing Test. Korean Journal of Art Therapy, Vol 11, no 2, pp.185-209,2004.
- Wang A, Chen L, Zhao B, Xu Y, First-year students' psychological and behavior adaptation to college: The role of coping strategies and social support. US-China Education Review, Vol 3, no 5, pp.51-57,2006.
- Lee NY, Effects of Empathy and Life Stress on Stress Coping Strategy of Nursing Students. Kongju National University, Master dissertation, 2016.
- 16. Lee EH, Life stress and depressive symptoms among college students: testing for moderating effects of coping style with structural equations. The Korean Journal of Health Psychology,Vol 9,no 1, pp.25-52,2004.
- 17. Lee HJ, Kim HS, Park SY, Effects of perception of job stress and stress coping style on mental

health of firefighters. Journal of Korean Academy Psychiatric Mental Health Nursing, Vol 20, no 3, pp.315-324, 2011.

- Park JA, Lee EK, Influence of ego-resilience and stress coping styles on college adaptation in nursing students. Journal of Korean Academy of Nursing Administration, Vol 17, no 3, pp.267-276,2011.
- Lack HS, The Person-In-The-Rain Projective Drawing as a Measure of Children's Coping Capacity: A Concurrent Validity Study using Rorschach, Psychiatric, and Life History Variables. Doctoral dissertation, Columbia University, 1996.
- Son MG, The study about stress and coping behavior of elementary school students with PITR. Doctoral dissertation, Kyungsung University, 2004.
- Jeong YM, Effects of the solution-focused group counseling program on college students' social problem-solving ability and stress-coping ability. Mater dissertation, Korea National University of Education, 2004.
- 22. Kang HY, Choi EY, Stress, stress coping methods, and college adjustment according to behavioral styles in freshman nursing students. Journal of Korean Academic Society of Nursing Education, Vol 21,no 3, pp.289-297,2015.
- 23. Shin JW, The Characteristics of Responses to DAPR(Draw A Person in the Rain) Assessment on the Level of Employment Stress and Self-efficacy of University Students. Seoul Women University, Master dissertation, 2017.

Preceptor Role Self-Perceptions: New Nurses' Education in Korean Hospital Setting

Hee-Sook Sim¹, Weon-Hee Moon¹

¹Department of Nursing, Pai Chai University, Daejeon, Korea

ABSTRACT

Human resources development is a core part of human resources management and it is effective. The purpose of this study is intended to review preceptor role self-perceptions in hospital setting. The researcher selected 9 hospitals randomly chosen in Korea. After explaining the purpose of the study, 263 preceptors were surveyed using Bashoff's Prescribed Preceptor Role Scale. Preceptor role self-perceptions were examined in four classifications: role model, designer, resource person, and supervisor. The format of the study is descriptive survey research using a direct survey method. The researcher selected 263 preceptors from 9 randomly chosen hospitals as the subjects in Korea. Overall mean score on the preceptor's role that preceptors perceived by themselves was 4.74±.46 points out of 6 points. The role of supervisor score was the highest as $4.86 \pm .54$ points, and the role recognition was the lowest as $4.60 \pm .51$ points. There was a statistically significant negative correlation (r=-.200, p<.01) within the 99% significance level between the total number of new nurses that the Preceptor has been leading during that time and the perception of role as Supervisor. The perceived preceptor role as a "supervisor" showed significantly negative correlations to their age (r = -.157, p < .05) and their working period (r = -.161, p < .05). The results of this study are expected to provide basic data necessary for establishing and developing efficient and systematic new nursing education programs that meet the needs of new nurses in the future. The results are expected to provide basic data necessary for establishing and developing efficient and systematic new nursing education programs in the future.

Keywords: Preceptor, Nurse, Preceptor ship, Hospital setting, Clinical education.

INTRODUCTION

Human resource development is an essential part of human resource management to make them contribute achieving the goals of organization and individuals upon demonstrating individual's capability at maximum by training and education, and also effective tool to secure the competitiveness of the medical institutions^{1,2}. Interest level in the quality nursing talents has been increased to enhance the quality of medical services competitively among the institutions, and they paid attention to the training for the capable nurses by systematic training program from the entry level.

Corresponding Author: Weon-Hee Moon Department of Nursing, Pai Chai University, Daejeon, 35345, Korea Preceptor ship course is the effective training course to successfully and rapidly assist the adaptation of the new nurses to the society in the stable psychological state upon being a role model by one to one interaction between a skilled nurse and a newly assigned nurse in the clinical practice so as to teach them safe and professional nursing practices and to fill in the gap between the theories and practices². And the Preceptorship course teaches and counsels safe and professional nursing practice by providing skilled nurse 1: 1 interaction with role nurses in clinical nursing field and narrows the gap between theory and practice. It is an effective educational method that helps people to adapt quickly and successfully in a psychologically stable state^{1,3}.

Although the studies on preceptor ship courses had been conducted mainly on the new nurses who experienced preceptor utilizing model, students' adaptation and their enhancement of practical skills, satisfaction level and so on, few studies were performed in the subjects of preceptor with several publications only in a single center. Human resources development, which contributes to the achievement of organizational goals and individual goals by maximizing individual abilities through training and training in human resources management, is a core part of human resources management and it is effective. In recent years, interest in quality nursing staff has been increasing in order to improve the quality of medical services competitively in each medical institution. From the beginning of entering new employees, we have been interested in training as qualified nurses through systematic education programs.

Hence, this study aimed to investigate the practices of preceptor ship programs operated for the new nurses in the general hospitals in Korea and to secure the fundamental data on the preceptor ship program as a pilot training program for the new nurses upon investigating self-perceptions on the role of preceptor to analyze the effect of preceptor ship program.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

Study design: This is a descriptive survey study to understand the practices of preceptorship program operations in the Korean general hospital setting and to investigate preceptor's roles, importance level of selfperceptions and the related variables.

Subjects: Among 109 general hospitals with over 500 beds in Korea, 37 hospitals were found to have preceptorship programs for the new nurses upon telephone survey, and 9 hospitals out of them were randomly selected as the subject hospitals in this study. The survey sheets were distributed to 313 nurses who agreed the study participation out of the list provided by Nursing Department of each hospital. Out of these, 265 were collected with 84.66% of collection rate. Two respondents had many missing values to be excluded in the analysis, so 263 were the final subjects.

Measurements: Self-perceptions of preceptor role mean the role of preceptor himself or herself to recognize it. In this study, 'Preceptor Roles Tool' amended and supplemented by Morrissey⁴ from 'Prescribed Preceptor Roles' by Bashoff⁵ was used after translation by the investigator with 6-point scale of 52 questionnaires. By checking the importance level of self-perceptions, it is classified with four sub-domains; role model, designer of instruction, resource person and supervisor. Cronbach's α values which were the reliability of the study tools were .8751, .9032, .7789 and .8303, respectively. Higher points mean higher level of importance on the preceptor's role to be perceived by preceptor himself or herself.

Data analysis method: Collected data were analyzed using the IBM SPSS Statistics Version 22 program. The researcher estimated the frequency, percentage, mean, and standard deviation of the collected data by a descriptive statistics and frequency analysis. To grasp the relation, Pearson's correlation, t-test, and one-way ANOVA were conducted.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

General characteristics: The age range of the preceptors who experienced the preceptorship programs for the new nurses was from 23 to 47 years old, with mean age of 30.52 ± 3.94 years old. The duration after the graduation of the respondents was about 9 years, and 261 excluding two were females. With respect to the education level, 95 (36.1%) were university graduates followed by 90 (34.2%) with college graduates, 36 (13.7%) with inmaster courses, 26 (9.9%) with RNBSN, 11 (4.2%) with master of nursing and 5 (1.9%) with master of non-nursing. In terms of preceptor's title, 95.8% of total respondents were general nurses while only 11 nurses (4.2%) were answered as charge nurses. They practiced the preceptor's role in about 3 years of clinical experiences after entering the hospitals and about 9 years of total clinical experiences. Rowland et al.⁶ mentioned on the qualifications of preceptor with at least one year of clinical practice, Knauss⁷ with one to three years, and Shamian⁸ with 9 months or more of clinical experiences in the nursing department, and the results of this study did not differ from these opinions. On the other hand, Benner and Tanner⁹ defined experts as the nurses with at least 6 years of experiences in the clinical departments. The results of this study were shown to start preceptor's role at the lower level of experts than at the level suggested by Benner and Tanner⁹, and to take in charge of the roles with more clinical experiences now. To the questionnaire whether they participated in the pilot training program of official preceptor, 185 nurses (70.3%) answered yes and 78 (29.7%) did no. To the questionnaire whether the pilot training program of preceptor is necessary for the new nurses, 256 nurses (97.7%) agreed and only 6 (2.3%) did not agree.

3.2 Outcomes of preceptor role self-perceptions: Overall mean score on the preceptor's role that preceptors perceived by themselves was $4.74\pm.46$ points out of 6 points. The greatest perceived preceptor's role was shown as 'Supervisor' which coincided with the preceptor's role perceived by the preceptor in the training for master's nursing students by Morrissey⁴. The other roles were followed by the order of 'Role Model,' 'Resource Person' and 'Designer of Instruction' as shown in Table 1. So, the role recognition was the lowest as $4.60 \pm .51$ points out of 6 points.

Table 1: Mean values of preceptor role selfperceptions n = 263

Preceptor Role Scale	Item	Min.	Max.	Mean	SD
Role Model	15	3.27	6.00	4.78	.48
Designer of Instruction	17	3.35	6.00	4.60	.51
Resource Person	4	2.50	6.00	4.65	.65
Supervisor	16	3.31	6.00	4.86	.54
Total	52	3.40	6.00	4.74	.46

The item to show the highest score on the question to ask the preceptor's role as Role Model that the preceptors perceived by themselves was 'to build the trust with preceptee' with mean value of $5.44\pm.65$ points, and the lowest score was 'to make preceptee spend the time together' with mean value of $4.43\pm.86$ points. The item to show the highest score on the question to ask the preceptor's role as Designers of Instruction that the preceptors perceived by themselves was 'to provide preceptee with constructive feedback' with mean value of $5.13\pm.69$ points, and the lowest score was 'to attend three party meeting, preceptee-supervisor of clinical trainingpreceptor' with mean value of $4.21\pm.83$ points. The item to show the highest score on the question to ask the preceptor's role as Resource Person that the preceptors perceived by themselves was 'to be willing to share professional skills' with mean value of $4.93\pm.76$ points, and the lowest score was 'to help preceptee find out the other resources in the proper timing' with mean value of $4.52\pm.84$ points. The item to show the highest score on the question to ask the preceptor's role as Supervisor that the preceptors perceived by themselves was 'to provide with positive feedback including complement and encouragement when preceptee performed the tasks well' with mean value of $5.43\pm.68$ points, and the lowest score was 'to accept him/her as it is not to try changing preceptee' with mean value of 4.21 ± 1.07 points.

3.3 Variables related to preceptor role selfperceptions: As the age was lower, higher the score on self-perceptions was shown on the preceptor's role as shown in Table 2. These results reflect the review needs on the compensation to the preceptors as well as strengthening the recognition of preceptor's role by repeated operations of pilot training program for preceptors. The perceived preceptor role as a "supervisor" showed significantly negative correlations to their age (r = -.157, p < .05) and their working period (r = -.161, p < .05).

And Statistically significant inverse correlation was found between 'total number of the new nurses that preceptor has trained so far' and 'overall mean value of self-perceptions on preceptor's role' (p=.034). However, only the role as 'Supervisor' among the self-perceptions on preceptor's role showed the significant relation with total number of the new nurses that preceptor has trained so far, considering four sub-domains of self-perceptions on preceptor's role as shown in Table 2.

Item	Role Model	Designer Instruction	Resource Person	Supervisor	Total
Age	076	103	043	157*	117
Working period	094	089	065	161*	126*
Total number of Preceptee	078	113	010	200**	133*

Table 2: Correlation of self-perceptions of preceptor's role and preceptors' characteristics N = 263

*Correlation is significant at the 0.05 level.

**Correlation is significant at the 0.01 level.

Past trained experiences from preceptors were shown to be related with self-perceptions in four role dimensions of the preceptor with statistical difference as shown in Table 3. This coincided with the result that the experience as preceptee in the school days affected the viewpoint on preceptor's role in the report by Morrissey⁴, and supported with the study result of Shah and Polifroni¹⁰ that the experience in the school days affected the responsibility on preceptor's role.

Scale	F	Sig
Role Model*	3.007	.019
Designer of Instruction*	3.005	.019
Resource Person*	2.933	.021
Supervisor*	3.813	.005
Total*	4.066	.003

Table 3: Experiences to get trained by preceptor andpreceptor role self-perceptions

*Correlation is significant at the 0.05 level.

**Correlation is significant at the 0.01 level.

From the above Table 4, statistically significant inverse correlation was found between total number of the new nurses that preceptor has trained so far and selfperceptions on preceptor's role as Supervisor with 99% of significance level (p=.001). This means the lower is the score of self-perceptions as Supervisor as the number of the new nurses that preceptor trained is higher. Whether to get trained on preceptee training method and to participate in the pilot program were shown to affect the overall domains of self-perceptions on preceptor's role significantly. The group with participation experience in the training program showed significantly higher scores in all the domains of self-perceptions on preceptor's role than the group without any experience did as shown in Table 4.

Table 4: Participation experience in the pilot program for preceptee and self-perceptions on preceptor's role

		Ν	Mean	SD	Sig
Role	Yes	185	4.83	.48	017
Model*	No	78	4.68	.46	.017
Designer of	Yes	185	4.66	.48	002
Instruction*	No	78	4.45	.54	.002
Resource	Yes	185	4.70	.63	020
Person*	No	78	4.52	.66	.039
Supervisor*	Yes	185	4.93	.52	001
Supervisor*	No	78	4.69	.55	.001

The group with participation experience in the pilot stage by expectation of preceptor's role, goals of training courses for the new nurses, training methods and official pilot training program for preceptors demonstrated higher score in self-perceptions on preceptor's role supporting Usatine and Irby's report¹¹ that planned preparation for the preceptor was essential.

Also, Ferguson¹² claimed that preceptor and preceptee should work in the same period of time, manual should assist the roles and responsibilities of preceptor, and they should hold the workshop before implementing preceptorship program and have the detailed documents of working processes. These results support the claims of Shamian⁸ that it was essential to lessen the workload of preceptors, to compensate it properly within the organization and to acknowledge preceptor officially, and also suggest the needs for the activation of preceptor's role preparations.

And it was determined that 29.6% of preceptors had not taken part in the official preceptor preparation program and 97.9% had agreed the program was needed. According to the preceptor's suggestions, training performance, personal communication, and general nursing performance are the major factors that should be included in the preceptor preparation program. The variables affecting preceptor role self-perceptions were as follows: age, experience being trained by a preceptor in the past, total number of newly-employed nurses to instruct, and participation in the official preceptor preparation program.

CONCLUSION

The purpose of this study was to investigate the current status of Preceptorship for new nurses in Korea, and to understand the role of Preceptor in analyzing the effect of Preceptorship. Preceptor role self-perceptions were examined in four classifications: role model, designer, resource person, and supervisor. The pilot training program of preceptor is the must to operate preceptorship program for the new nurses effectively, and the advancement of efficient pilot training program can be considered only if the professors and the hospitals should collaborate it as the educators of pilot training program. In addition, the results in the group with participation experience in the pilot stage by expectation of preceptor's role, goals of training courses for the new nurses, training methods and official pilot training program for preceptors demonstrated higher score in self-perceptions on preceptor's role suggest the needs of preceptor's role preparations. The consolidation results to be included as the first item of 'pilot training program for

preceptors' that the current preceptors want showed the order of training implementation capacity, interpersonal communication, general nursing implementation skill, leadership, training plan and evaluation capability, and establishment as the position of the professional, reflecting them to be applied in the activations of 'pilot training program for preceptors.'

Considering the result that higher score of selfperceptions on preceptor's role as the age of preceptors was lower, strengthening the recognition of preceptor's role by repeated operations of pilot training program for preceptors and compensation for preceptors should be reviewed,

As the total number of the new nurses that preceptor trained was higher, the level of self-perceptions on preceptor's role was lower. This result seems to be the same context with the results of higher self-perceptions scores on preceptor's role as the age of preceptor was lower and the graduation date of the university was more recently. It is thought the interest from the hospitals in the preceptorship programs currently operated and the preceptors are essential.

Considering that the older the preceptor is, the more recent the graduation from college is, the higher the selfrecognition score of Preceptor role, the reinforcement of recognition of role of Preceptor and the compensation for Preceptor through repetitive operation of Preceptor preparation education program I think it will be necessary. The greater the number of their new nurses in charge of the preceptor, the lower the perceived preceptor roles. These results are interpreted in the same context as the results of the preceptor being younger and college graduation being more recent, showing a higher self recognition score for Preceptor role. In other words, I think that the hospital's interest in Preceptorship and Preceptor which is currently operating is desperately needed. And for the preceptor preparation program, the selection of a preceptor is required. Furthermore, we need to enhance the content of preceptorship training regarding role expectations, goals, methods, training performance, personal communication, and general nursing performance.

Therefore, the results of this study are expected to provide with the basic data to be required for the establishment and development of effective and systematic training programs for the new nurses to meet their needs further. Based on the results of this study, the followings are suggested.

It is necessary to study on the development of standardized tools for the evaluation of preceptorship program.

It is suggested to conduct the studies on the selection criteria for preceptors, evaluation criteria, and compensation and so on as the measure to provide empowerment for the experienced nurses to perform the preceptor's roles.

It is suggested to conduct the study on 'analysis of relationship between self-perceptions of preceptor's role and socialization of preceptee's role' by the qualitative research on preceptee to preceptor who participated in the preceptorship programs.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Pai Chai University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- Lee WH, Kim CJ, Yoo HR, Kim GY, Kwon BE, Kim SH, The Effect of Preceptorship on Clinical Education of Nursing Students. The Journal of Korean Academic Society of Adult Nursing, Vol 10, no 2, pp.281-288, 1998.
- 2, Choi JS, Yang NY, Nursing Performance and Organizational Socialization of New Nurses according to Teaching Style of Preceptors and Personality of New Nurses. Journal of Korean Academy of Nursing Administration, Vol 18, no 3, pp.281-289,2012.
- Kim SY, Kim JK, Park KO, The Role Experience of Preceptor Nurses in Hospitals. Journal of Korean Academy of Nursing Administration, Vol 18,no 1, pp.33-45,2012.
- Morrissey N A, Preceptor Role Self-Perceptions: Master's Nursing Students' Education In The Hospital Setting. Doctoral dissertation, George Mason University, 1994.
- 5. Bashoff M L, A comparison of the performance of undergraduate preceptors and faculty clinical instructors as perceived by senior baccalaureate

nursing student. Doctoral dissertation, Columbia University Teachers College, 1988.

- Rowland H, Rowland B, Nursing Administration Handbook 4th Edition, Philadelphia, PA: Lippincott, 2002.
- Knauss P J, Staff nurse preceptorship: An experiment for graduate nurse orientation. Journal of Continuing Education in Nursing, Vol 11,no 5, pp.44-46,1980.
- Schamian J, Inhaber R, The concept and practice of preceptorship in contemporary nursing: A review pertinent literature. International Journal of Nursing Student, Vol 22,no 2, pp.79-88,1985.

- Benner P, Tanner C, Clinical Judgment: How Expert Nurses Use Intuition. American Journal of Nursing, pp.23-31, Jan 1987.
- Shah H S, Polifroni E C, Preceptorship of CNS students: An exploratory study. Clinical Nurse Specialist, Vol 6,no 1, pp.41~46,1992.
- Usatine R, Irby D, Four examplory preceptor's strategies four efficient teaching in managed care setting. Academic Medicine, Vol 72,no 3, pp.766-769,1997.
- Ferguson L, Preceptor's needs for faculty supports. Journal of Nursing Staff Development, Vol 12, no 2, pp.73-80, 1996.
Evaluation of a Reconstruction Algorithm in Clinically Low-Dose Computed Tomography: Comparison of Phantom Images at Various Contrast Media Concentrations

Kang-Kyo Jung¹, Pyong-Kon Cho¹, Hyon-Chul Jang²

¹Department of Radiological Science, Daegu Catholic University, Hayang-ro 13-13, Hayang-Eup, Gyeongsan-si, Gyeongbuk; ²Department of Radiological Technology, Suseong College, Dalgubeol-Ro 528 gil 15, Suseong-Gu, Daegu, South Korea

ABSTRACT

To evaluate the feasibility of using clinically low-dose computed tomography (CT) with an iterative reconstruction (IR) algorithm in CT angiography (CTA) with various contrast media (CM) concentrations. We performed a phantom study using 128-channel MDCT with 270, 300, and 350 mg iodine/ml, first at 120 kV tube voltage combined with a conventional algorithm (standard protocol), and then at clinically low-dose (80 kV), combined with conventional (filtered back-projection; FBP) and IR (ASIR-V) algorithms. The signal-to-noise ratio (SNR) and contrast-to-noise ratio (CNR) of the tube centre and background were measured and the clinical radiation dose (CTDI_{VOI}) determined.

In all phantom studies, the higher the CM concentration was, the higher was the CT value. At all concentrations of iodine CM, clinically low-dose radiation with an IR algorithm significantly increased the SNR and CNR of the phantom study (P < .001). Compared to the standard protocol using a CM of 350 mg iodine/ml, the low-tube voltage with an IR algorithm using a CM of 300 mg iodine/ml significantly increased the SNR (43 \pm 7 vs. 82 \pm 22, respectively; P < .001) and CNR (32 ± 7 vs. 70 \pm 21, respectively; P < .001). The radiation dose (CTDI_{VOL}) with the low-tube voltage and IR algorithm was 32% lower than that with the low-tube voltage with FBP algorithm, and 65% lower than the standard protocol (P < .001). Low CM concentrations improve images. Clinically low-dose CT with an IR algorithm is superior to the conventional protocol in phantom image contrast and exposure dose and is feasible for CTA.

Keywords: Clinically low-dose, Image contrast, Iterative reconstruction algorithm, Phantom, Contrast media.

INTRODUCTION

In computed tomography (CT) angiography (CTA), the concentration of iodine contrast media (CM) in the blood vessel is a crucial factor for increasing image contrast ¹⁻³. The amount of intravenous iodine CM is a major factor determining the degree of vascular decay in low-tube voltage imaging ^{4,5}. The current injection protocol for CTA uses low-tube voltage imaging ⁶, as this has been reported to increase the required image contrast and reduce the exposure dose ^{7,8}. However, a low-tube voltage reduces X-ray penetration and energy, and may increase image noise and induce beam hardening artefacts ⁹. Recently, a noise reduction method (GE Healthcare, Milwaukee, WI, USA) was introduced that uses an adaptive iterative reconstruction (IR) or modelbased approach. This advanced algorithm reduces image

noise by combining the filtered back-projection (FBP) image and the image of the raw data, repeatedly ^{10,11}. An IR algorithm can improve image quality more than an FBP algorithm, by reducing image noise 12. Hence, an IR algorithm is used in CT in order to reduce the noise caused by reduced X-ray penetration ¹³. According to a recent study, low-tube voltage with an IR algorithm can reduce image noise and radiation dose; furthermore, the use of a low concentration of CM prevents contrast-induced nephropathy (CIN), as the viscosity and injection pressure of the CM is low 14. A low intravascular concentration of CM leads to a reduction in the CT value in the target area. Therefore, IR algorithms are used to increase the CT value with low-tube voltage and to reduce noise ¹⁵. For iodinated contrast-enhanced examinations, it has been demonstrated that lower kV values result in higher contrast enhancement. Accordingly, the combination of

low-dose CT and progressive reconstruction technology is gaining much interest, as it can reduce exposure dose and improve image contrast, without compromising quantitative evaluation^{16,17}.

Therefore, this study evaluated the degree of attenuation of iodine CM in phantoms, using varying concentrations of iodine CM at low-tube voltage and employing an IR algorithm.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

Contrast medium and phantom study: An acrylic phantom (76-710 DSA Phantom, Fluke Biomedical, Cleveland, OH, USA) was used for radiological evaluation of blood vessels. Five 5-mm diameter tubes filled with CM were accurately positioned at each location of the phantom (the centre, and at 3, 6, 9, and 12 o'clock). The five tubes were filled with non-ionic monomeric CM with low osmotic pressure at concentrations of 270, 300, and 350 mg iodine/ml iohexol (Iobrix, Taejoon Pharma, Seoul, Korea) in a 0.9% sodium chloride solution (JW Pharma, Seoul, Korea). CM and normal saline were mixed in a 1:10 or 1:20 ratio, considering the degree of intravascular dilution of the CM injected in a patient, and preheated at 37°C. Radiological evaluation of the phantoms containing various CM concentrations was performed using varying tube voltages and reconstruction methods. In the first part of this phantom study, 120 kV tube voltage and conventional FBP algorithm (standard protocol), were used. In the second part of the study, 80 kV tube voltage and FBP algorithm were used. In the third part of the study, 80 kV tube voltage and an IR algorithm (30% ASIR, and Veo algorithm; ASIR-V) were used to obtain and reconstruct images.

Scan protocol: In all protocols, exposure dose modulation was achieved automatically by using state-of-the-art equipment (Smart mA, GE Healthcare) for obtaining images. We used a 200–300 mA range for 120 kV tube voltage, and a 500–600 mA range for 80 kV tube voltage. The equipment for image acquisition was a 128-channel CT (Revolution EVO; GE Healthcare), and images were obtained using a spiral scanning tube impregnated with diluted CM within a phantom. The exposure parameters were as follows: beam pitch 0.98; 0.5 s tube rotation time; and 64×0.625 mm beam collimation. Each exposure protocol was repeated three times to achieve reproducibility and accuracy. All phantom images were

analyzed at a standard slice thickness (5-mm). In the two standard reconstruction methods, an FBP algorithm was used. In the second study, we used an IR algorithm (ASIR-V, GE Healthcare) in order to eliminate noise caused by the 80 kV tube voltage. The performance at 80 kV with an FBP algorithm and 80 kV with an IR algorithm was compared using standard protocol.

Quantitative analysis: All analyses were performed on the Siemens Medical Workstation (MMWP; Erlangen, Germany). Mean attenuation (SI1) and noise (SD1) were analysed on all sequentially obtained images by describing a circular region of interest (ROI; 9 mm²) outlining the tubes inserted into the phantoms (the centre, and at 3, 6, 9, and 12 o'clock). Mean attenuation (SI2) and noise (SD2) were measured by setting an ROI of the same size near a tube inserted into a phantom [Figure 1]. Mean CT values of three measurements were analysed to ensure data accuracy. The signal-to-noise ratio (SNR) and contrast-to-noise ratio (CNR) were analysed as shown below, and were compared using average measured values from each phantom study. The average of three repeated measurements was used to obtain the mean CT value for each phantom study

SNR = SI/SD1

CNR = (SI1 - SI2)/SD2

The clinical exposure dose was analysed as the CT dose index volume ($CTDI_{vol}$) calculated using the phantom study protocol.



Figure 1: Region of interest (ROI) placement in the phantom (ROI: 9 mm²)

Statistical analysis: Attenuation value, noise, SNR, and CNR of each phantom study were compared with the paired samples *t*-test using the Statistical Package for the Social Sciences version 21.0 (SPSS, Inc, Chicago, IL, USA). In addition, attenuation values for all CM concentrations, according to the degree of dilution, were compared individually by means of paired samples *t*-tests. The nonparametric Wilcoxon test was used for

related intra-individual comparisons. A P-value < .05 was considered statistically significant for all tests.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

In all phantom studies, CT values were higher at higher CM concentrations. The CT value of the low-kV study was the highest at all CM concentrations according to the position of the tube in the phantom (P < .001) [Table 1].

Mixing ratio of	Contrast media	Tube voltage with reconstruction algorithm			
contrast media and normal saline	concentration (mg iodine/ml)	80 kV with IR algorithm	80 kV with FBP algorithm	120 kV with FBP algorithm	
	270	629.9 ± 9.1	630.6 ± 8.2	379.6 ± 2.9	
1:10	300	856.9 ± 5.2	859.1 ± 6.0	521.9 ± 3.6	
	350	943.1 ± 51.5	945.2 ± 52.7	582.2 ± 35.5	
	270	453.7 ± 3.7	453.5 ± 4.3	276.5 ± 2.6	
1:20	300	602.2 ± 6.1	598.8 ± 7.5	364.3 ± 3.5	
	350	676.0 ± 3.9	676.9 ± 2.4	410.7 ± 3.8	

Table 1: Mean computed tomography image value based on contrast media concentration

Data are mean \pm standard deviation

FBP = filtered back-projection; IR = Iterative reconstruction (30% ASIR and Veo)

Compared to the standard study, the noise generated with the protocol using 80 kV tube voltage and an FBP algorithm was significantly increased at all CM concentrations (P < .001). The phantom study using a low-tube voltage with an IR algorithm yielded lower noise than 80 kV tube voltage with an FBP algorithm (P < .001). Compared to the standard study, the noise using 80 kV tube voltage with an IR algorithm was significantly increased at a CM of 350 mg iodine/ml, mixed at a ratio of 1:10 with normal saline (14.7 ± 0.6 vs. 11.8 ± 0.7, P < .001) [Figure 2].







The measurements for all image evaluation were significantly higher for the low-tube voltage with an IR algorithm protocol, for all CM concentrations (P < .001) [Figure 3], while CM at 300 mg iodine/ml concentration yielded significantly increased SNR and CNR at 80 kV tube voltage with an IR algorithm protocol, as compared to those generated with CM at 270 mg iodine/ml (SNR: 82 ± 22 and 42 ± 6 , CNR: 70 ± 21 and 34

 \pm 6, respectively; P < .001). There was no significant difference when compared to a CM of 350 mg iodine/ ml (SNR: 82 \pm 22 and 70 \pm 12, CNR: 70 \pm 21 and 60 \pm 9, respectively; P = .426) [Figure 3]. Compared to the standard protocol and using a CM of 350 mg iodine/ml, the SNR and CNR of the protocol using a 80 kV tube voltage and an IR algorithm at a CM of 300 mg iodine/ ml was significantly increased (SNR: 82 ± 22 and 43 \pm 7, CNR: 70 \pm 21 and 32 \pm 7, respectively; *P* < .001). Compared to the standard protocol using CM of 270 mg iodine/ml, the SNR and CNR of the protocol using a 80 kV tube voltage with an FBP algorithm at a CM of 300 mg iodine/ml was significantly increased (P < .001) [Figure 3]. The radiation dose (CTDI_{VOI}) related to the protocol using a low-kV with an IR algorithm was 32% lower than that of the low-kV with an FBP protocol, and 65% lower than that of the standard protocol.





Figure 3: Box and whisker plots showing quantitatively measured value. The signal-to-noise ratio (SNR) obtained when using a mixture of contrast media and normal saline at a ratio of (a) 1:10, (b) 1:20.

The contrast-to-noise ratio (CNR) obtained when using a mixture of contrast media and normal saline at a ratio of (c) 1:10, (d) 1:20. The SNR (e) and CNR (f) of the mixed contrast media as a whole.

The present study assessed the feasibility and resultant image quality of CTA involving a low-kV tube voltage and the currently most advanced IR algorithm (ASIR-V); we showed that this protocol can be used to decrease the CT CM usage and the radiation dose. The low-tube voltage with IR algorithm protocol yielded a higher SNR and CNR for all CM concentrations. Iodine CM increases the contrast of the image by artificially increasing the differential absorption of X-rays into each target organ, allowing better visualization of tissues and blood vessels in radiological tests. Sufficient intravascular contrast enhancement is important for the diagnosis of vascular disease, especially disease involving small vessels, such as cardiac arteries ¹. To achieve optimal intravenous attenuation, perfect timing and fast intravenous bolus injection is important ^{3,18}. The crucial factors related to these conditions are the amount of iodine injected into the patient per second (iodine delivery rate; IDR) and the iodine CM concentration ¹⁹. A previous study on intravascular contrast attenuation was performed using a high-iodine CM, with a CM concentration varying from 300 to 400 mg iodine/ml ²⁰. The use of various CM concentrations and IDRs are currently under investigation, but intergroup comparisons tend to show heterogeneous results, because of the various factors that determine the intravascular decaying factor²¹.

Previous studies using phantoms showed no significant difference in vessel attenuation in images obtained with a fixed amount of iodine injected per second, according to different CM concentrations ²². Other studies found that, for chest and abdominal contrast-enhancement scans, lowering the tube voltage could reduce the CM usage without compromising image quality ^{23,24}. Our study measured the attenuation value and noise using various scan protocols and reconstruction algorithms along with different CM concentrations (diluted in normal saline) in order to maintain a CM concentration similar to the intravascular concentration. In our phantom study, the attenuation value was found to correlate directly with the CM concentration.

Furthermore, compared to the standard study, the noise of the protocol using low-tube voltage and an FBP algorithm was significantly increased at all CM concentrations. The disadvantage of the low-tube voltage technique is the increase in image noise, which is generally considered to be the most crucial image quality parameter in CT scans with lower contrast clinical protocols ^{9,25}. Various literature reviews have reported that low-tube voltage imaging affects the diagnostic value through image noise that occurs due to the decrease in permeating photons ²⁶⁻²⁸. It has also been reported that a 14–17% reduction in the tube voltage reduced the noise by 16–29% with a considerable increase in radiation dose (32%–38%) ²⁵.

Despite these results, combining low-kV with highmAs in CTA yielded similar or improved image noise as compared to that obtained with the standard clinical study 29,30. In our phantom study, the SNR and CNR of the low-kV with FBP algorithm protocol (80 kV, 500–600 mA) were not significantly different from those of the standard study (120 kV, 300-400 mA) at all CM concentrations (270, 300, and 350 mg iodine/ml), due to the increase in noise level, despite the high attenuation value (P > .05). However, the application of an IR algorithm in low-tube voltage CT scan significantly reduces image noise, without causing a reduction in spatial resolution ³¹⁻³³. The FBP algorithm is the main approach used for analytic reconstruction, and allows for fast reconstruction, but it has a marked effect on the wave of the X-ray and is sensitive to artefacts and image noise. The resultant reduction in projection data and radiation dose causes a decrease in image quality and makes it unsuitable for diagnostic use. Therefore, the FBP algorithm is limited by its radiation dosereducing ability ²⁸. ASIR-V, recently introduced by GE Healthcare, is an IR algorithm that outperforms other reconstruction algorithms in terms of image quality improvement, by minimizing noise at low-dose levels. ASIR-V adjusts the variation of projection measurement caused by limited electronic noise and photon statistics, and at the same time considers statistical modelling of the reconstructed objects, thereby adjusting the actual variation of individual image voxels³⁴⁻³⁶.

A phantom study cannot replace a clinical study, as it cannot consider the biochemical complexity and variability of the human body. However, it does allow for repeated measurements by applying a broad-spectrum factor and quantifying the range of measurement error, making it useful for bridging between clinical studies and non-clinical studies. More specifically, phantom experiments provide a unique opportunity to scan the same subject repeatedly, while adjusting parameters, such as making changes in CM concentration and scanning protocol. Therefore, further research using phantom studies to investigate various factors that affect image quality is necessary.

In our phantom study, SNR and CNR were significantly higher with 80 kV tube voltage with an IR algorithm study than with the standard study (P < .001). A previous study of CT urography, performed at 80 kV with an IR algorithm, revealed that CM of 300

mg iodine/ml is the most optimal CM concentration ³⁷. However, another study using CT urography showed that a clinically low-tube voltage (80 kV) combined with an IR algorithm had a higher decay factor and SNR at a CM concentration of 240 mg iodine/ml ³⁸. Low-tube voltage with an IR algorithm can thus reduce the concentration of CM, but there is no agreement about the appropriate CM concentration. However, as observed in our study, 80 kV tube voltage with IR algorithm protocol showed the highest image quality at all CM concentrations and reduced the radiation dose by 65% as compared to the standard protocol (120 kV, FBP algorithm). Image acquisition at low-tube voltage with an IR algorithm has been extensively investigated for reducing radiation exposure to different body regions ³⁹⁻⁴⁶. It has been reported that thoracoabdominal CT using low-tube voltage with an IR algorithm resulted in an average reduction in the radiation dose by 34.9% as compared to the standard protocol, but significantly increased SNR and CNR 47. The combination of lowtube voltage imaging and high concentration CM results in an overall higher image quality and lower radiation dose. Nevertheless, using a low-tube voltage with a higher CM concentration can lead to increased image noise. It is interesting to note that, in our study, the SNR and CNR of low-tube voltage with IR algorithm protocol at a CM of 300 mg iodine/ml was significantly increased as compared to those of the standard protocol at a CM of 350 mg iodine/ml (SNR: 82 ± 22 vs. 43 ± 7 , CNR: $70 \pm$ 21 vs. 32 ± 7 , P < .001). Therefore, the combination of a lower CM concentration and low-tube voltage requires further research, using various CM concentrations, in order to improve image noise.

There were several limitations to our study. First, the range of tube voltage in MDCT was narrow, and thus, we could not conduct this study with a tube voltage below 80 kV. Second, as this was a phantom study, we did not consider other influencing factors, such as body mass index (BMI) and body size. However, all scans were applied with a wide range of tube current (200–600 mA) in order to adjust for BMI; nevertheless, this was not the focus of our study.

CONCLUSION

The purpose of this study was to determine the feasibility and image quality of a CTA protocol using low-tube voltage (80 kV) and an IR algorithm. The low-

tube voltage with IR algorithm protocol yielded a higher SNR and CNR in this phantom study. Furthermore, the radiation dose (CTDI_{VOI}) was markedly lower in the protocol using a low-tube voltage and an IR algorithm. Previous studies have suggested that use of a low-tube voltage can lead to a decrease in projected photons, which can increase image noise and reduce image quality. However, we found that SNR and CNR are highly measured by an IR algorithm, which could reduce the noise in a low-tube voltage study. Additionally, using this protocol, improved images could be obtained with a low concentration of CM. Reduction of the concentration of CM used can be beneficial to patients at risk of CIN, as a high concentration of iodine CM is considered a risk factor for CIN. We propose that CTA using 80 kV tube voltage with an IR algorithm may have clinical application, allowing a reduction in exposure dose and improving image quality.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Daegu Catholic University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- Behrendt F F, Bruners P, Keil S, Plumhans C, Mahnken A H, Stanzel S, Das M, Günther R W, Mühlenbruch G, Impact of different vein catheter sizes for mechanical power injection in CT: in vitro evaluation with use of a circulation phantom. Cardiovascular Interventional Radiology, Vol, 32 no1, pp.25–3, 2009.
- Johnson P T, Pannu H K, Fishman E K, IV contrast infusion for coronary artery CT angiography: literature review and results of a nationwide survey. American Journal of Roentgenology, Vol 192 no 5, pp.W214–21, 2009.
- Bae K T, Intravenous contrast medium administration and scan timing at CT: considerations and approaches. Radiological Society of North America, Vol 256 no 1, pp.32–6, 2010.
- Bae K T, Tran H Q, Heiken J P, Uniform vascular contrast enhancement and reduced contrast medium volume achieved by using exponentially decelerated contrast material injection method.

Radiological Society of North America, Vol 231 no 3, pp.732–36, 2004.

- 5. Awai K, Hiraishi K, Hori S, Effect of contrast material injection duration and rate on aortic peak time and peak enhancement at dynamic CT involving injection protocol with dose tailored to patient weight. Radiological Society of North America, Vol 230 no 1, pp.142–50,2004.
- Feuchtner G M, Jodocy D, Klauser A, Haberfellner B, Aglan I, Spoeck A, Hiehs S, Soegner P, Jaschke W, Radiation dose reduction by using 100-kV tube voltage in cardiac 64-slice computed tomography: a comparative study. European Journal Radiology, Vol 75 no 1, pp.e51–6, 2010.
- Marin D, Nelson R C, Barnhart H, Schindera S T, Ho L M, Jaffe T A, Yoshizumi T T, Youngblood R, Samei E, Detection of pancreatic tumors, image quality, and radiation dose during the pancreatic parenchymal phase: effect of a low-tube-voltage, high-tube-current CT technique-preliminary results. Radiological Society of North America, Vol 256 no 2, pp.450–9, 2010.
- Xia W, Wu J T, Yin X R, Wang Z J, Wu H T, CT angiography of the neck: Value of contrast medium dose reduction with low tube voltage and high tube current in a 64-detector row CT. Clinical Radiology, Vol 69 no 4, pp.e183–9, 2014.
- 9. Huda W, Dose and image quality in CT. Pediatric Radiology, Vol 32 no 10, pp.709–13, 2002.
- Marin D, Nelson R C, Schindera S T, Richard S, Youngblood R S, Yoshizumi T T, Samei E, Lowtube-voltage, high-tube-current multidetector abdominal CT: improved image quality and decreased radiation dose with adaptive statistical iterative reconstruction algorithm-initial clinical experience. Radiological Society of North America, Vol 254 no 1, pp.145–53,2010.
- 11. Nelson R C, Feuerlein S, Boll D T, New iterative reconstruction techniques for cardiovascular computed tomography: how do they work, and what are the advantage and disadvantages? Journal of Cardiovascular Computed Tomography, Vol 5 no 5, pp.286–92,2011.
- 12. Willemink M J, Takx R A, de Jong P A, Budde R P, Bleys R L, Das M, Wild-berger J E, Prokop M, Buls

N, de Mey J, Leiner T, Schilham A M, Computed tomography radiation dose reduction: effect of different iterative reconstruction algorithms on image quality. Journal of Computer Assisted Tomography, Vol 38 no 6, pp.815–23, 2014.

- Silva A C, Lawder H J, Hara A, Kujak J, Pavlicek W, Innovations in CT dose reduction strategy: application of the adaptive statistical iterative reconstruction algorithm. American Journal Roentgenology, Vol 194 no 1, pp.191–9, 2010.
- 14. Kayan M, Köroğlu M, Yeşildağ A, Ceylan E, Aktaş A R, Yasar S, Aynali G, Parlak C, Munduz M, Gűrses C, Carotid CT-angiography: Low versus standard volume contrast media and low kV protocol for 128-slice MDCT. European Journal of Radiology, Vol 81 no 9, pp.2144–47,2012.
- 15. Lell M M, Jost G, Korporaal J G, Mahnken A H, Flohr T G, Uder M, Pietsch H, Optimizing contrast media injection protocols in state-of-the art computed tomographic angiography. Investigative Radiology, Vol 50 no 3, pp.161–67, 2015.
- Goo H W, CT radiation dose optimization and estimation: an update for radiologists. Korean Journal of Radiology, Vol 13 no 1, pp.1–11, 2012.
- McCollough C H, Primak A N, Braun N, Kofler J, Yu L, Christner J, Strategies for reducing radiation dose in CT. Radiologic Clinics of North America, Vol 47 no 1, pp.27–40, 2009.
- 18. Kumamaru K K, Steigner M L, Soga S, Signorelli J, Bedayat A, Adams K, Mitsouras D, Rybicki F J, Coronary enhancement for prospective ECGgated single R-R axial 320-MDCT angiography: comparison of 60- and 80-mL iopamidol 370 injection. American Journal of Roentgenology, Vol 197 no 4, pp.844–50,2011.
- Christensen J D, Meyer L T, Hurwitz L M, Boll D T, Effects of iopamidol-370 versus iodixanol-320 on coronary contrast, branch depiction, and heart rate variability in dual-source coronary MDCT angiography. American Journal of Roentgenology, Vol 197 no 3, pp.W445–51, 2011.
- Becker C R, Vanzulli A, Fink C, de Faveri D, Fedeli S, Dore R, Biondetti P, Kuettner A, Krix M, Ascenti G, Multicenter comparison of high concentration contrast agent iomeprol-400 with

iso-osmolar iodixanol-320: contrast enhancement and heart rate variation in coronary dual-source computed tomographic angiography. Investigative Radiology, Vol 46 no 7, pp.457–64, 2011.

- 21. Behrendt F F, Plumhans C, Keil S, Mühlenbruch G, Das M, Seidensticker P, Mutscher C, Günther R W, Mahnken A H, Contrast enhancement in chest multidetector computed tomography: intraindividual comparison of 300 mg/ml versus 400 mg/ml iodinated contrast medium. Academic Radiology, Vol 16 no 2, pp.144–49, 2009.
- 22. Mihl C, Wildberger J E, Jurencak T, Yanniello M J, Nijssen E C, Kalafut J F, Nalbantov G, Mühlenbruch G, Behrendt F F, Das M, Intravascular enhancement with identical iodine delivery rate using different iodine contrast media in a circulation phantom. Investigative, Radiology, Vol 48 no 11, pp.813–18, 2013.
- 23. Sigal-Cinqualbre A B, Hennequin R, Abada H T, Chen X, Paul J F, Low-kilovoltage multi-detector row chest CT in adults: feasibility and effect on image quality and iodine dose. Radiological Society of North America, Vol 231 no 1, pp.169–74,2004.
- 24. Nakayama Y, Awai K, Funama Y, Hatemura M, Imuta M, Nakaura T, Ryu D, Morishita S, Sultana S, Sato N, Yamashita Y, Abdominal CT with low tube voltage: preliminary observations about radiation dose, contrast enhancement, image quality, and noise. Radiological Society of North America, Vol 237 no 3, pp.945–51, 2005.
- 25. Zarb F, Rainford L, McEntee M F, Developing optimized CT scan protocols: Phantom measurements of image quality. Radiography, Vol 17 no 2, pp.109–14,2011.
- 26. Huda W, Scalzetti E M, Levin G, Technique factors and image quality as functions of patient weight at abdominal CT. Radiological Society of North America, Vol 217 no 2, pp.430–35,2000.
- Ende J F, Huda W. Ros P R, Litwiller A L, Image mottle in abdominal CT. Investigative Radiology, Vol 34 no 4, pp.282–6,1999
- Xu Y, He W, Chen H, Hu Z, Li J, Zhang T, Impact of the adaptive statistical iterative reconstruction technique on image quality in ultra-low-dose CT, Clinical Radiology, Vol 68 no 9, pp.902–8, 2013.

- 29. Ertl-Wagner B B, Hoffmann R T, Bruning R, Herrmann K, Snyder B, Blume J D, Reiser M F, Multi-detector row CT angiography of the brain at various kilovoltage settings. Radiological Society of North America, Vol 231 no 2, pp.528–35, 2004.
- 30. Bahner M L, Bengel A, Brix G, Zuna I, Kauczor H U, Delorme S, Improved vascular opacification in cerebral computed tomography angiography with 80 kVp. Investigative Radiology, Vol 40 no 4, pp.229–34, 2005.
- 31. Juri H, Matsuki M, Inada Y, Tsuboyama T, Kumano S, Azuma H, Narumi Y, Low-dose computed tomographic urography using adaptive iterative dose reduction 3-dimensional: comparison with routine-dose computed tomography with filtered back projection. Journal of Computer Assisted Tomography, Vol 37 no 3, 426–31, 2013
- 32. Nakaura T, Nakamura S, Maruyama N, Funama Y, Awai K, Harada K, Uemura S, Yamashita Y, Low contrast agent and radiation dose protocol for hepatic dynamic CT of thin adults at 256-detector row CT: effect of low tube voltage and hybrid iterative reconstruction algorithm on image quality. Radiological Society of North America, Vol 264 no 2, pp.445–54, 2012
- 33. Funama Y, Taguchi K, Utsunomiya D, Oda S, Yanaga Y, Yamashita Y, Awai K, Combination of a low tube voltage technique with the hybrid iterative reconstruction (iDose) algorithm at coronary CT angiography. Journal of Computer Assisted Tomography, Vol 35 no 4, pp.480–85, 2011.
- 34. Prakash P, Kalra M K, Ackman J B, Digumarthy S R, Hsieh J, Do S, Shepard J O, Gilman M D, Diffuse lung disease: CT of the chest with adaptive statistical iterative reconstruction technique. Radiological Society of North America, Vol 256 no 1, pp.261–9,2010
- 35. Singh S, Kalra M K, Hsieh J, Licato P E, Do S, Pien H H, Blake M A, Abdominal CT: comparison of adaptive statistical iterative and filtered back projection reconstruction techniques. Radiological Society of North America, Vol 257 no 2, pp.373–83, 2010.
- 36. Schindera S T, Diedrichsen L, Müller H C, Rusch O, Marin D, Schmidt B, Raupach R, Vock P, Szucs-Farkas Z, Iterative reconstruction algorithm

for abdominal multidetector CT at different tube voltages: assessment of diagnostic accuracy, image quality, and radiation dose in a phantom study. Radiological Society of North America, Vol 260 no 2, pp.454–62,2011.

- 37. Jung S C, Kim S H, Cho J Y, A comparison of the use of contrast media with different iodine concentrations for multidetector CT of the kidney. Korea Journal of Radiology, Vol 12 no 6, pp.714–21,2011
- 38. Hwang I P, Cho J Y, Kim S Y, Oh S J, Ku J H, Lee J G, Kim S H, Low tube voltage computed tomography urography using low-concentration contrast media: comparison of image quality in conventional computed tomography urography. European Journal of Radiology, Vol 84 no 12, pp.2454–63,2015.
- 39. Eller A, May M S, Scharf M, Schmid A, Kuefner M, Uder M, Lell M M, Attenuation-based automatic kilovolt selection in abdominal computed tomography: effects on radiation exposure and image quality. Investigative radiology, Vol 47 no 10, pp.559–65,2012.
- 40. May M S, Kramer M R, Eller A, Wuest W, Scharf M, Brand M, Saake M, Schmidt B, Uder M, Lell M M, Automated tube voltage adaptation in head and neck computed tomography between 120 and 100 kV: effects on image quality and radiation dose. Neuroradiology, 2014, 56(9), pp.797–803.
- 41. Wichmann J L, Kraft J, Nöske E M, Bodelle B, Burck I, Scholtz J E, Frellesen C, Wagenblast J, Kerl J M, Bauer R W, Lehnert T, Vogl T J, Schulz B, Low-tube-voltage 80-kVp neck CT: evaluation of diagnostic accuracy and interobserver agreement. American Journal of Neuroradiology, Vol 35 no 12, pp.2376–81,2014.
- 42. Gnannt R, Winklehner A, Goetti R, Schmidt B, Kollias S, Alkadhi H, Low kilovoltage CT of the

neck with 70 kVp: comparison with a standard protocol. American Journal of Neuroradiology, Vol 33 no 6, pp.1014–19,2012.

- 43. Goetti R, Leschka S, Baumüller S, Plass A, Wieser M, Desbiolles L, Stolzmann P, Falk V, Marincek B, Alkadhi H, Feuchtner G, Low dose high-pitch spiral acquisition 128-slice dual-source computed tomography for the evaluation of coronary artery bypass graft patency. Investigative radiology. Vol 45 no 6, pp.324–30,2010
- 44. Hoang J K, Yoshizumi T T, Nguyen G, Toncheva G, Choudhury K R, Gafton A R, Eastwood J D, Lowry C, Hurwitz L M, Variation in tube voltage for adult neck MDCT: effect on radiation dose and image quality. American Journal of Roentgenology, Vol 198 no 3, pp.621–27,2012.
- 45. Schindera S T, Graca P, Patak M A, Abderhalden S, Allmen G, Vock P, Szucs-Farkas Z, Thoracoabdominal-aortoiliac multidetector-row CT angiography at 80 and 100 kVp: assessment of image quality and radiation dose. Investigative radiology, Vol 44 no 10, pp.650–55,2009.
- 46. Wichmann J L, Hu X, Kerl J M, Schulz B, Frellesen C, Bodelle B, Kaup M, Scholtz J E, Lehnert T, Vogl T J, Bauer R W, 70 kVp computed tomography pulmonary angiography: potential for reduction of iodine load and radiation dose. Journal of Thoracic Imaging, Vol 30 no 1, pp.69–76,2015.
- 47. Scholtz J E, Wichmann J L, Hüsers K, Beeres M, Abdelrehim N E, Frellesen C, Vogl T J, Lehnert T, Automated tube voltage adaptation in combination with advanced modeled iterative reconstruction in thoracoabdominal third-generation 192-slice dual-source computed tomography: effects on image quality and radiation dose. Academic Radiology, Vol 22 no 9, pp.1081–87,2015

Effect of Kinesthetic Imagery Training and Visual Imagery Training on Balance and Foot Pressure in Adults with Functional Ankle Instability

Minryul Yoon¹, Jemyung Shim², Sung Joong Kim², Seung Namkoong²

¹Department of physical Therapy, Emergency Medical Rehabilitation, ²Department of physical Therapy, Kangwon National University, 346 Hwangjo-gil,Dogye-eup, Samcheok, Rebulic of Korea

ABSTRACT

Imagery training has similar effects to those of actual exercise therapy. In this study, two types of imagery training were administered to adults with functional ankle instability (FAI). Kinesthetic imagery training involves imagery around the self, while visual imagery training involves imagery around someone else. Eight-week imagery training intervention comprising four 30-minute sessions a week was administered to two randomly divided groups. The Biorescue program was used to measure foot pressure and stability limits before and after the intervention. The statistical analysis was performed using the SPSS statistical software package(version 23.0;SPSS).In the kinesthetic imagery training group, there was a significant difference on the left and right sides before versus after foot print pressure. In the visual imagery training group, there was a significant difference in left back and right front before versus after foot pressure. There was no significant difference before versus after the limit of stability program. This study found that adults with FAI experience a balance effect through either approach but there was no significant difference between them.

The two imagery training approaches are economical alternatives to balance rehabilitation for FAI.

Keywords: Kinesthetic imagery training, Visual imagery training, Functional ankle instability, Balance, Foot pressure

INTRODUCTION

Ankle injuries result from sudden and excessive exercise and occur frequently in daily life.¹ Most ankle injuries are ankle sprains, specifically lateral sprains, in which the lateral ligament is repeatedly injured.² Ankle injury leads to functional ankle instability (FAI), which elevates the re-injury rate to \geq 70%.³ FAI refers to one's feeling of the ankle giving away after an ankle injury.⁴ FAI features reduced sensation and proprioception of ankle movement and ultimately adversely effects balance.⁵

Balance refers to one's ability to maintain the center of mass and continuously maintain postural alignment against a basal plane.⁶ Balance is an essential component of all functional activities of daily living, such as sitting, standing up, and walking.⁷ Vestibular, auditory, and proprioceptive senses are important players in balance control,⁸ of which proprioception is dependent on the somatosensory information from the feet touching the surface.⁹ Pressure is inflicted on the overall foot as well as specific areas of the foot when a person engages in various daily living movements and functional activities while maintaining balance, which is called foot pressure. Thus, foot pressure can be used as an index of balance quality.¹⁰

To improve ankle stability with regard to balance problems caused by FAI, balance training, proprioception stimulation, and muscular training to strengthen the weakened muscles are crucial.¹¹ Various muscle strengthening and proprioception exercises are administered in physical therapy centers in hospitals, sports medicine clinics, and sports centers for balance recovery after an ankle injury.¹² However, people today have little time and space for treatment, and such therapies are highly costly, rendering them financially inefficient as well. In this context, imagery training has been gaining traction as an alternative therapy.¹³ Imagery training is an active training process in which working memory is reproduced within one's mind while the individual maintains a particular motion without actually engaging in the actual activity.¹⁴

Prior studies have objectively confirmed that functional imagery training activates muscles and improves exercise performance and muscle strength similarly to actual exercises¹⁵ and that repeatedly imagining the process of exercise movements improves learning and acquisition.¹⁶ Imagery training methods involve the use of various sensations such as vision, hearing, touch, motor, smell, and taste to allow the subject to feel the senses without external stimuli.¹⁷ The most widely used types of imagery training are broadly categorized into kinesthetic imagery training and visual imagery training. Several studies are currently investigating the differences in the efficacy of these two types of imagery interventions,¹⁸ but not many studies have examined the differences in the effects of the two imagery training methods on foot pressure and balance in adults with FAI. Thus, this study aimed to investigate the effects of imagery training on the foot pressure of adults with FAI and determine which of the two imagery training methods (kinesthetic and visual) is more effective at improving balance.

MATERIALS AND METHODS

Participants: This study included male and female adults in their 20s with FAI. The inclusion criteria were those who have had at least one ankle sprain within the prior 3 months with a feeling of instability where the ankle seems to be giving away and those who are capable of completely supporting their body weight. People with lower limb edema, a history of ankle surgery, and a history of ankle fracture were excluded, resulting in a total of 30 participants enrolled in the study. The participants were randomly assigned to the kinesthetic imagery training group (n = 15). Informed consent was obtained from each participant.

Methods

Procedure: The study period was conducted over 8 weeks from March 1 to April 30, 2017, and the interventions were administered four times a week. Prior to the therapeutic

intervention, the participants' general characteristics, foot pressures, and limit of stability (LOS) were measured. The two types of interventions were administered to the two randomly and equally assigned groups. The pre- and post-test measurements were performed by one physical therapist, and the experiment was conducted by one physical therapist using an auditory recording of imagery training recorded in the same environment to maintain interventional consistency. To maximize the effects of the imagery training, the interventions were administered in an environment with minimal noise and light and the participants were instructed to maintain an upright posture.

Imagery training protocol: The imagery training program used in this study was structured to be suitable for use in adults with FAI, the imagery training used by Dunsky et al. was modified and adapted.¹⁹ The imagery training program comprises four stages: first, the warm-up stage where the participants are relaxed (5 minutes); second, the pre-training stage involving an input of sensation into the ankles (5 minutes); third, the intervention stage in which the imagery training is performed to improve ankle balance (15 minutes); and fourth, the cool-down stage in which the participants are relaxed (5 minutes). The entire program lasts 30 minutes.

We used kinesthetic image training and visual image training as defined by the classification suggested by Mahoney and Avener.²⁰

Kinesthetic image training: The kinesthetic image training used in this study was designed to be performed around the participants themselves. The participants were instructed to imagine the proprioception of a particular body part. In this case, the participants imagined maintaining ankle balance against an unstable surface. While performing the kinesthetic imagery training, the participants imagined feeling the position of the muscles that are involved in the stability of the ankle joints and soles of the feet to maintain their balance.

Visual image training: Photographs, which are visual stimuli, were used for the visual imagery training. The photos show a person trying to maintain ankle balance. That is, the participants imagine someone else trying to maintain balance. The imagination of proprioception was excluded in this visual imagery training. The participants were instructed to imagine someone else trying to maintain their ankle balance against an unstable surface.

Measurement tools: We used a Biorescue (RM Ingenierie, Rodez, France) to measure balance and LOS. This equipment can be moved and comprises a square force plate that measures the displacement of center of pressure and a monitor that shows the displacement of center of pressure. The Biorescue measures static and dynamic balance in patients, the general population, and athletes, and the data can be used for their treatment. In this study, the foot print and LOS programs of the Biorescue (RM Ingenierie) equipment were used twice, once before and once after the imagery training.

Foot print: Foot pressure was measured with the participants standing upright. Using the foot platform of the Biorescue, the average pressure and percent of body weight support were measured. Measurements were taken with the participant standing on the foot platform with the legs spread and body relaxed in a comfortable posture for 10 seconds.

Limit of stability: The LOS of dynamic balance is measured based on the center of pressure on the foot. Starting from an upright standing position on the foot platform, the participant moves his or her body weight in eight directions as instructed on the monitor. The displacement of the center of pressure displayed on the monitor was measured. All measurements were taken three times and the average measurement was used.

Analysis: Statistical analyses were performed using the SPSS 23.0 for Windows program. The participants' general characteristics were analyzed using descriptive statistics, and intragroup changes of foot pressure and LOS in relation to the intervention were compared using paired t-tests. Statistical significance was set at p = 0.05.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

The changes of foot pressure and LOS in relation to kinesthetic and visual imagery training in adults with FAI are as follows.

In the kinesthetic imagery training group, there were significant changes in left back and right front foot pressure area and in left foot pressure after the intervention.

In the visual imagery training group, there were significant changes in the left back and front foot pressure area and in left and right foot pressure after the intervention. Neither group showed any significant changes in LOS after the intervention as shown in table1,2.

Tost			KITG (D value	
	itsi			Post	r-value
Area(%) FP Pressure(%)	Lt. front	26.12 ± 5.78	27.31 ± 6.78	.378	
	Area(%)	Lt. back	28.79 ± 5.41	25.14 ± 5.24	.017*
		Rt. front	22.27 ± 4.36	24.86 ± 5.06	.047*
		Rt. back	22.82 ± 6.23	22.67 ± 5.96	.863
		Lt.	54.91 ± 3.87	52.45 ± 4.51	.019*
	Pressure(%)	Rt.	45.09 ± 3.87	46.19 ± 6.56	.540
		FB	48.07 ± 9.26	51.73 ± 10.25	.069
LOS	Surface area per sides (cm ²)	Left	8.45 ± 2.68	8.31 ± 3.01	.848

Table 1: Changes of foot pressure and limit of stability after kinesthetic imagery training

Table 2: Changes of foot pressure and limit of stability after visual imagery training

Test			VG (n	Dyrahua	
Test		Pre	Post	P-value	
		Lt. front	26.72 ± 5.89	26.32 ± 6.93	.770
FP Pressure($\Lambda max(0/)$	Lt. back	29.15 ± 6.10	25.67 ± 5.30	.023*
	Area(%)	Rt. front	20.77 ± 3.52	24.52 ± 4.23	.002*
		Rt. back	23.36 ± 5.81	23.47 ± 6.18	.929
		Lt.	55.88 ± 4.08	51.99 ± 4.65	.002*
	Pressure(%)	Rt.	44.12 ±4.08	48.01 ± 4.65	.002*
		FB	47.00 ± 9.07	50.46 ± 10.01	.065

	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·				
LOS	Surface area per sides (cm ²)	Left	8.73 ± 2.87	8.89 ± 3.34	.830
		Right	9.36 ± 3.01	9.29 ± 2.87	.918
		Front	10.93 ± 3.64	11.48 ± 4.16	.519
		Back	7.17 ± 2.89	6.70 ± 2.46	.586
		Total	18.10 ± 5.65	18.18 ± 6.11	.953
	Area ratio	Left/Right	0.95 ± 0.17	0.97 ± 0.15	.607
		Front/Back	1.63 ± 0.59	1.77 ± 0.60	.523

Conted...

Values are expressed as mean±SD.

VITG, Visual imagery training group; FP, Foot print; LOS, Limited of stability

FAI as a result of recurrent ankle sprain induces the loss of ankle muscle strength and impairment of proprioception, which ultimately compromises ankle balance The ankle joint supports the body weight and provides flexibility and stability during movement, and a change in foot pressure is a useful index of ankle balance²¹. Ankle balance is the primary function that maintains the body's balance and is a critical factor that serves as the basis of an upright posture²². For these reasons, people with FAI require balance training and rehabilitation. Imagery training has recently gained traction as an alternative therapy. There are two broad categories of imagery training: kinesthetic and visual imagery training. Although the two methods have not been differentiated in most cases, they feature an important difference, that is, the former is an imagery training involving the self while the latter involves a third person.

Therefore, this study aimed to investigate the differences in the effects of the two imagery training methods on ankle balance in adults with FAI. More specifically, this study verified the effects of imagery interventions by measuring foot pressure and LOS, a measurement that reflects the changes in center of pressure, in an ultimate attempt to provide a spatiotemporally efficient and economical imagery training method for busy modern people.

Dowling et al.stated that foot pressure can be used as an index of balance quality during various daily living and functional activities. When the area of pressure of both feet is 100%, the ideal distribution of foot pressure is 25% in the front and back of each foot. In the present study, we found significant changes in left back and right front foot pressure area after both types of interventions, suggesting that both imagery training methods improve ankle balance.

Further, the kinesthetic imagery training group showed changes in the left foot pressure, while the visual imagery

training group showed changes in the right and left foot pressure. These findings suggest that imagery training has greater effects on the left and right directions than on the anterior and posterior directions of foot pressure. This is attributable to the fact that ankle sprain, particularly lateral ankle sprain, is the most common cause of FAI, so imagery training would have had a greater effect on the left and right direction foot pressures.

Prior studies have reported that imagery training is effective at improving balance among patients with brain tumors. Vasundhra et al. stated that imagery training is effective at improving muscle strength and balance among basketball players and that it would be useful for basketball athletes when they are physically incapable of exercise. Our findings were in line with these prior findings.

In our study, there were no significant changes in LOS after the intervention in either group, but the area and proportion of LOS increased. This is speculated to be due to ankle strategies being used more frequently in postural control because the participants were standing upright during imagery training; thus, the imagery training would have led to an increase in the total area (left, right, front, back) in the test of LOS and of the proportion of left and right as well as front and back. The findings of this study verified that any type of imagery training has significant effects on adults with FAI. Frey argued that kinesthetic imagery training improves timing and coordination while visual imagery training aids in learning new tasks. Based on these findings, the choice of imagery training should be made based on the focus of the effects of balance training.

CONCLUSION

This study showed that both kinesthetic imagery training and visual imagery training led to improvements in ankle balance, suggesting that imagery training is a potentially useful alternative therapy with spatiotemporal and financial advantages for patients in need of ankle balance training and rehabilitation.

This study had a relatively short study period and small sample size, which hinders the generalization of our findings. Thus, future studies should investigate effective imagery training methods that may improve ankle balance of adults with FAI using a more systematic and generalizable study design.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Kangwon National University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- 1. Anderson MB, Williams JM, A model of stress and athletic injury Predict and prevention. J Sports ExerPhysiol, Vol 10, pp.294-306, 1998.
- 2. Yeung MS, Chan KM, So CH, Yuan WY, An epidemiological survey on ankle sprain. Br J Sports Med, Vol 28, pp.112-116,1994.
- 3. Hertel J, Functional instability following lateral ankle sprain. Sports Med, Vol 29, pp.361-371,2000
- 4. Freeman MAR, Dean MRE, Henbam IWF, The etiology and prevention of functional instability of the foot. J Bone Joint Surg B, Vol 47, pp.678-685,1965.
- 5. Ergen E, Ulkar B, Proprioception and ankle injuries in soccer. Clin Sports Med.Vol 27, pp.195-217, 2008.
- Nashner LM, McCollum G, The organization of human postural movement: A formal basis and experimental synthesis. Behav Brain Sci, Vol 8, pp.135-172,1985.
- Yavuzer G, Eser F, Karakus D, Karaoglan B, Henk J Stam, The effects of balance training on gait late after stroke: a randomized controlled trial, ClinRehabil, Vol 20, pp. 960-969,2006
- Cheng PT, Wu SH, Liaw MY, Wong Alice MK, Tang FT, Symmetrical body-weight distribution training in stroke patients and its effect on fall prevention, Arch Phys Med Rehabil, Vol 82, pp. 1650-1654, 2001.

- Gribble PA, Hertel J, Denegar CR, Bukley WE, The effects of fatigue and chronic ankle instability on dynamic postural control, J Athl Train, Vol 39, pp. 321-329, 2004.
- Dowling, Steele JR, Baur LA, Does obesity influence foot structure and plantar pressure patterns in prepubescent children. Intl J ObesRelatMetabolDisord, Vol 25, pp.845-52, 2001.
- Tine Willems, Erik Witvrouw, Jan Verstuyft, Peter Vaes, Dirk De Clercq, Proprioception and muscle strength in subjects with a history of ankle sprains and chronic instability. Journal of athletic training, Vol 37, no 4, pp.487-493, 2002.
- Bullock-Saxton JE, Sensory changes associated with severe ankle sprain. Scan J Rehab, Vol 27, pp.161-167, 1995.
- Helen Cohen, Cathleen A Blatchly, Laurie L Gombash, A study of the clinical test of sensory interaction and balance Physical Therapy, Vol 73 no 6, pp.346-351, 1993.
- 14. GunesYavuzer, FilizEser, DilekKarakus, BelginKaraoglan, Henk J Stam, The effects of balance training on gait late after stroke: a randomized controlled trial. Clinical Rehabilitation, Vol 20, no 11, pp. 960-969,2006
- Korn ER, The use of altered states of consciousness and imagery in physical and pain rehabilitation. J Ment Imagery, Vol 7, pp.25-34, 1983.
- 16. Jackson PL, Lafleur MF, Malouin F, Ricards C, Doyon J, Potential role of mental practice using motor imagery in neurologic rehabilitation. Arch Phys Med Rehab, Vol 82, pp.1133-1141, 2001.
- Sirigu A, Cohen L, Duhamel JR, Pillon B, Dubois B, Agid Y, Pierrot-Deseilligny C, Congruent unilateral impairment for real and imagined hand movements. Neurorepor Vol 6, pp.997-1001, 1995.
- Yue G, Cole KJ, Strength increases from the motor program: comparison of training with maximal voluntary and imagined muscle contraction. J Neurophysiol, Vol 67, pp.1114-1123, 1992.
- 19. Dunsky A, Dickstein R, Marcovitz E, Levy S, Deutsch J, Home-based motor imagery training

for gait rehabilitation of people with chronic poststroke hemiparesis. Arch Phys Med Rehab, Vol 89, pp.1580-1588, 2008.

- 20. Mahoney MJ, Avener M, Psychology of elite athletes: An exploratory study. CognTher Res, Vol 1, no 2,pp.135-141, 1977.
- 21. Sneyers CJL, Lysens R, Feys H, and Andries R, Influence of malalignment of feet on the plantar

pressure pattern in running. Foot Ankle Int, Vol 16, pp.624-632, 1995.

22. Beaulieu M, Allard P, Simoneau M, Dalleau G, Hazime FA, Rivard CH. Relationship between oscillations about the vertical axis and center of pressure displacements in single and double leg upright stance. Am J Phys Med Rehabil, Vol 89, pp.809-816, 2010.

A Nationwide Survey on Perception and Demands on Palliative Care in the Republic of Korea

Eunsil Yim¹, Young SoonChoi², Ahrin Kim³

¹Department of Nursing, Daegu Health College, 15 Youngsong-Ro, Buk-Gu, Daegu; ²Health Insurance Research Center, National Health Insurance Service, 32 Bangok-dong, Wonju-si, Gangwon-do; ³Department of Nursing, Cheongju University, 298, Daeseong-Ro, Cheongwon-Gu, Cheongju, Chungbuk, 28503, Republic of Korea

ABSTRACT

Palliative care is a type of care to enhance the quality of life of the patients who have life-threatening diseases. The purpose of this study was to navigate public awareness of Palliative care in Korea.1,500 Korean adults nationwide who were selected by quota sampling strategy according to sex, age, and region participated in this survey. Data collection was performed from 19th August to 30th September in 2014. Participants of this study completed self-reported surveys via online. Data were analyzed using descriptive statistics and X² tests to find the differences in perception and demands on palliative care according to the participants'features.60.5% of theparticipants replied having no knowledge about palliative care. 85.8% of the participants replied that palliative care wasrequired. 73.9% of the participants replied that they have intentionsto utilize the services of palliative care. Size of residence, level of education, monthly income, religion, health status, private insurance and family history were associated withknowledge of palliative care. Age, level of education, marital status, monthly income, religion, private insurance, present illness, and family historywere associated withintentions to utilize palliative services. The people who know about palliative services tended to have intentions to utilize palliative services. It is necessary to improve public perception on palliative care by emphasizing that it could enhance quality of life of the terminally ill patients and help the dying patients to die dignified.

Keywords: hospice, palliative care, end-of-life, public perception, usage intention, nationwide survey

INTRODUCTION

Palliative care is a type of care provided to enhance the quality of life for patients who have lifethreatening diseases^{1,2}. A recent meta-analysis research revealed that interventions of palliative carewererelated tolesssymptom burden and better quality of life, but not to improved survival³.Palliative care may involve pain and symptom management, psychological and spiritual care, and social support instead of curative treatment options⁴. Palliative care may be applied for not only cancer patients, but also all patients with any incurable diseases⁵.However, inKorea, meaningless life-sustaining treatments are not expected anymore for terminally ill patients⁶. Also, the number of patients who are dying in hospitals is increasing more than those dying at home⁶.

Meanwhile, the Hospice, Palliative Care and Lifesustaining Treatment Decision-making Act, called 'welldying' law, will take effect in the Republic of Korea from February 2018^{7,8}. According to the new law, terminally ill patients will be able to receive services of palliative carelegitimately⁸. Prior to the enforcement of the new law, changes in public perception are required for the universal application of palliative care to terminally ill patients. Public perception and demands for palliative care should be assessed, before changing perception on it. However, there has been little research on public perception about palliative care in the Republic of Korea. Therefore, this study was conducted to explore perception and demands for palliative the development of activation plans for palliative care.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

Design and sample: We used cross-sectional data to examine public perception and demands for palliative care. 1,500 people participated in this study, selected

by quota sampling strategy according to sex, age, and region among the general population in the Republic of Korea.

Data collection: We used the raw data of the "Activation Plans forPalliative Care (2014)"⁹, which wasconducted by the Health Insurance Research Center of National Health Insurance Servicein the Republic of Korea.A Survey was conducted to 1,500 people, who were male and female adults, aged 20 and over. Data collection was done from 19th August to 30th September in 2014. Participants completed a self-reported survey via online.

Measurements: The survey questionnaire was comprised of three domains, sociodemographic characteristics, perception on palliative care, and demands for them. Sociodemographic characteristics included gender, age, gender, city size of residence, level of education, marital status, monthly income, religion, health status, private insurance, current disease, and family history. Public perceptionon palliative care consisted of questions askingself-assessed knowledge, information source, and perception on hospices and palliative care. Demands for palliative care consisted of the questions asking necessity for palliative care and willingness to utilized those services.

Statistical Analysis: Dataanalysis was done using descriptive statistics and X²tests with the SPSS 23.0 program. All questions were described using frequencies and percentages. The level of significance was set at .05 for all tests.

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

Results

Sociodemographic Characteristics of the Participants: As shown in Table 1, among the 1,500 participants, 50.8% (762) were men and 49.2% (738) were women. In regards to age groups, 18.3% (275) were in their 20's, 22.1% (331) were in their 30's, 24.9% (374) were in their 40's, 22.6% (339) were in their 50's, and 12.1% (181) were in their 60's and over. 50.6% (759) lived in small cities. 67.3% (1,009) were university graduates.69.5% (1,042) were unmarried. 36.1% (541) earneed 3 million (won) per month. 51.5% (773) had no religion. 45.8% (687) perceived their health 'average'. 67.5% (1,012) had a private insurance. 73.3% (1,100) had present illnesses and 53.5% (803) had family histories.

Characteristics	Categories	n (%)	
Candan	Male	762 (50.8)	
Gender	Female	738 (49.2)	
	20's	275 (18.3)	
	30's	331 (22.1)	
Age	40's	374 (24.9)	
(years)	50's	339 (22.6)	
	≥60	181 (12.1)	
	Large city	712 (47.5)	
City size of	Small city	759 (50.6)	
residence	Others	29 (1.9)	
	≤Middle school	85(5.8)	
Level of	High school	311(20.7)	
education	University	1,009(67.3)	
	Graduate school	95(6.3)	
Marital status	Married	458(30.5)	
Ivialital status	Unmarried	1,042(69.5)	
M 411	<3,000	541 (36.1)	
(1 000 won)	3,000~≤5,000	529 (35.3)	
(1,000 won)	≥5,000	430 (28.7)	
	Buddhism	236 (15.7)	
	Catholic	157 (10.5)	
Religion	Protestantism	328 (21.9)	
	None	773 (51.5)	
	Others	6 (0.4)	
	Unhealthy	208 (13.9)	
Health status	Average	687 (45.8)	
	Healthy	605 (40.3)	
Drivota insurance	Yes	1,012 (67.5)	
I IIvate institutee	No	488 (32.5)	
Progent illnoss	Yes	400 (26.7)	
r resent niness	No	1,100 (73.3)	
Family history	Yes	803 (53.5)	
ranniy mstory	No	697 (46.5)	

Table 1: Sociodemographic characteristics of theParticipants (N = 1,500)

Public perception on Palliative Care: As shown in Table 2, 4.4% (66) of the participants replied that they knew very well about palliative care, 35.1% (527) replied that they knew a little about it, 44.3% (660) replied that they had heard about it, but didn't know about it', and 16.5% (274) replied that they had no idea about it.47.8% (599) obtained the information about palliative care via television or newspaper and 20.0% (251) got it via

internet. 76.6% (1,147) of the participants perceived palliative care as helping the patients live in fullness for the rest of their lives and had comfortable deaths.

Table 2: Public perception on Palliative Care (N = 1,500)

Items	n (%)			
Self-assessed knowledge on palliative care				
I know very well about it.	66(4.4)			
I know a little about it.	527(35.1)			
I have heard about it, but I don't know about it.	660(44.0)			
I have no idea about it.	274(16.5)			
Information Sources				
Television/newspaper	599(47.8)			
Internet	251(20.0)			
Family/friend	203(16.2)			
Health care provider	58(4.6)			
Religious organization	50(4.0)			
Promotional material	40(3.2)			
Book	38(3.0)			
School lesson	14(0.5)			
Movies/TV drama/documentary	5(0.4)			
I can't remember	3(0.2)			
Perception on palliative care				
Helping the patients live in fullness for the rest of their lives and get comfortable deaths	1,147(76.5)			
Prolonging the lives of terminally ill patients	91(6.1)			
Efforts to overcome human death	73(4.9)			
Passive euthanasia	53(3.5)			
All applicable	1(0.1)			
No idea	135(9.0)			

Demands for Palliative Care: As shown in Table 3, 85.8% of the participants replied that palliative care was necessary and 73.9% of the participants replied that they were willing to use the services of palliative care.

Table 3: Demands for Palliative Care (N = 1,500)

Items	n (%)		
Necessity for Palliative Care			
Absolutely necessary	375(25.0)		
Necessary	912(60.8)		
Unnecessary	60(4.0)		
Not necessary at all	18(1.2)		
No idea	135(9.0)		
Intentions to use the services of palliative care			
I will definitely use it	233(15.5)		
I will use it	876(58.4)		
I will not use it	85(5.7)		
I will never use it	25(1.7)		
I don't know	281(18.7)		

Differences in Perception and Demands for Palliative care by the Sociodemographic Characteristics of the Participants: As shown in Table 4,the people who lived in large cities, who graduated from the university or graduate school,who had monthly incomes of over 5million, had any religions, who perceived their health as healthy, who had a private insurance, or who had family history tended to have had knowledge about palliative care.

The people who were in their 40's and 50's, who graduate university or graduate school, who had monthly income of over 3milion, had a religion, who had private insurances, who had present illnesses, or who had family history were more likely to have willingness to use the service of palliative care. Additionally, the people who had knowledge about palliative care were more aptto have intentions to utilize those services.

 Table 4: Differences in Perception and Demands for Palliative care according to the Sociodemographic

 Characteristics of the Participants (N = 1,500)

Characteristics	Catagorias	Knowledge			Intentions to use		
Characteristics	Categories	Yes	No	$X^{2}(p)$	Yes	No	X ² (p)
Candan	Male	309(40.6)	453(59.4)	0.67	554(72.7)	208(27.3)	1.22
Gender	Female	284(38.5)	454(61.5)	(.418)	555(75.2)	183(24.8)	(.270)
Age (years)	20's	115(41.8)	160(58.2)		171(62.2)	104(33.2)	
	30's	116(35.0)	215(65.0)	3 06	221(66.8)	110(33.2)	53 7
	40's	153(40.9)	221(59.1)	$\begin{bmatrix} 3.90\\(411)\end{bmatrix}$	307(82.1)	67(17.9)	(< 0.01)
	50's	134(39.5)	205(60.5)	(.411)	279(82.3)	60(17.7)	(<.001)
	≥60	75(41.4)	106(58.6)		131(72.4)	50(27.6)	

	T	204(42.7)	409(57.2)		52((72.0)	10((2(1)))	
City size of	Large city	304(42.7)	408(57.3)	6.51	526(73.9)	186(26.1)	1.32
residence	Small city	276(36.4)	483(63.6)	(.039)	560(73.8)	199(26.2)	(.971)
	Others	13(44.8)	16(55.2)		23(79.3)	6(20.7)	
	≤Middle school	24(28.2)	61(71.8)		54(63.5)	31(36.5)	
	High school	99(31.8)	212(68.2)	24.12	226(72.7)	85(27.3)	0 15
Level of education	University	417(41.3)	592(58.7)	(< 0.01)	751(74.4)	258(25.6)	0.4 <i>3</i> (038)
	Graduate school	53(55.8)	42(44.2)	(78(82.1)	17(17.9)	(.050)
Manital status	Married	177(38.6)	281(61.4)	0.22	294(64.2)	164(35.8)	32.46
	Unmarried	416(39.9)	626(80.1)	(.641)	815(78.2)	227(21.8)	(<.001)
	<3,000	182(33.6)	359(66.4)	10.06	367(67.8)	174(32.2)	20 70
Monthly income	3,000~≤5,000	206(38.9)	323(61.1)	19.86	395(74.7)	134(25.3)	20.79 (<.001)
(1,000 won)	≥5,000	205(47.7)	225(60.5)	(<.001)	347(80.7)	83(19.3)	
	Buddhism	101(42.8)	135(57.2)	23.89 (<.001)	187(79.2)	49(20.8)	12.85 (.012)
	Catholic	74(47.1)	83(52.9)		120(76.4)	37(23.6)	
Religion	Protestantism	155(47.3)	173(52.7)		256(78.0)	72(22.0)	
	None	261(33.8)	512(66.2)		542(70.1)	231(29.9)	
	Others	2(33.3)	4(66.7)		4(66.7)	2(33.3)	
	Unhealthy	73(35.1)	135(64.9)	C 4 4	158(76.0)	50(24.0)	2.02
Health status	Average	258(37.6)	429(62.4)	6.44	496(72.2)	191(27.8)	(363)
	Healthy	262(43.3)	343(56.7)	(.0+0)	455(75.2)	150(24.8)	(.303)
Duine to income	Yes	418(41.3)	594(58.7)	4.08	795(78.6)	217(21.4)	34.51
Private insurance	No	175(35.9)	313(64.1)	(.043)	314(64.3)	174(35.7)	(<.001)
D (11	Yes	170(42.5)	230(57.5)	2.01	326(81.5)	74(18.5)	16.21
Present lliness	No	423(38.5)	677(61.5)	(.156)	783(71.2)	317(28.8)	(<.001)
	Yes	342(42.6)	461(57.4)	6.76	630(78.5)	173(21.5)	18.34
Family history	No	251(36.0)	446(64.0)	(.009)	479(68.7)	218(31.3)	(<.001)
Knowledge of	Yes				500(84.3)	93(15.7)	54.87
palliative care	No				609(67.1)	298(32.9)	(<.001)

Conted...

DISCUSSION

This study showed that 40% of the participants knew about palliative care. The rate of the people having knowledge about palliative care in this study was relatively low than those in the nationwide surveys for many countries, although it varied from 23% to 76%depending on country¹⁰⁻¹³. On the other hand, in this study, 86% of them recognized services of palliative care as requisite and 74% of them had intentions to utilize those services. It was shown that while perception on the service of palliative care was not enough, demands for those services were high. Furthermore, knowledge about palliative care was related to the intention to utilize those services. Therefore, public education and policy

advertising are required to get to know about it better and promote 'well-dying'.

CONCLUSION

This study was performed to explore perception about palliative care and demands for those services nationwide. In this study, we found that more than half of the people did not know about palliative care. However, approximately 80% of people recognized that the palliative care was required and 70% of people had intentions to utilize those services in the future. It is necessary to improve public awareness on palliative care by emphasizing that it could enhance the quality of life of terminally ill patients and help the patients to die dignified. Ethical Clearance: Taken from Daegu Health College

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

References

- 1. NCI Dictionary of Cancer Terms. National Cancer Institute.
- Jocham H R, Dassen T, WiddershovenG, Halfens R,Quality of Life in Palliative Care Cancer Patients: A Literature Review, Journal of Clinical Nursing, Vol 15, no 9, pp. 1188-1195,2006.
- 3. Kavalieratos D, Corbelli J, Zhang D, Dionne-Odom J N, Ernecoff N C, Hanmer J, et al., Association between Palliative Care and Patient and Caregiver Outcomes: A Systematic Review and Meta-analysis, Vol JAMA, 316, no 20, pp. 2104-2114,2016.
- Stewart AL, Teno J, Patrick DL, Lynn J, The Concept of Quality of Life of Dying Persons in the Context of Health Care. Journal of Pain and Symptom Management, Vol 17, no 2, pp. 93– 108,1999.
- Bruley D K,Beyond Reliability and Validity: Analysis of Selected Quality-of-Life Instruments for Use in Palliative Care, Journal of Palliative Medicine, Vol 2, no 3, pp. 299-309,1999.
- Heo D S, End-of-life Decision in Korea, Journal of the Korean Medical Association, Vol 51, no 6, pp.524-529,2008.

- 7. The Korea Herald, 'Well-dying' law to take effect from 2018, Feb 3, 2016.
- National Assembly Law Information of the Republic of Korea. Hospice, Palliative Care and Life-sustaining Treatment Decision-making Act, Vol 16, no 4, pp. 407 – 415, 2016.
- 9. Health Insurance Research Center of National Health Insurance Service, Activation Plans for Palliative Care, National Health Insurance Service, Vol pp. 1-695,2014.
- Hirai K, Kudo T, Akiyama M, Matoba M, Shiozaki M, Yamaki T, et al., Public Awareness, Knowledge of Availability and Readiness for Cancer Palliative Care Services: A Populationbased Survey across Four Regions in Japan. Journal of palliative medicine, Vol 14, no 8, pp. 918-922,2011.
- Benini F, Fabris M, Pace DS, Vernò V, Negro V, De Conno F, et al., Awareness, Understanding and Attitudes of Italians Regarding Palliative Care. Annalidell'Istitutosuperiore di sanitÃ, Vol 47, no 3, pp. 253,2011.
- 12. Claxton-Oldfield S, Claxton-Oldfield J, Rishchynski G, Understanding the Term "Palliative Care": A Canadian Study. Journal of Palliative Medicine, Vol 21, no 2, pp. 105-110,2004.
- McIlfatrick S, Hasson F, McLaughlin D, Johnston G, Roulston A, Rutherford L, et al., Public Awareness and Attitudes Toward Palliative Care in Northern Ireland. BMC Palliative Care, Vol 12, no 1, 34, 2013.

Evaluating Lead Thickness for Shielding during Computed Tomography Using Monte Carlo Simulation

Ki-Jeong Kim¹, Hong-Ryang Jung², Cheong-Hwan Lim², Woo-Taek Lim³, Gyoo-Hyung Kim⁴, In-Seok Kang⁵, Hye-Nam Lee⁵

¹Dept. of Radiology, Konkuk University Medical Center, KS013; ²Dept. of Health Care, Hanseo University, KS002; ³Dept. of Radiology, Konkuk University Medical Center, KS013; ⁴Dept. of Radiology, Myong Ji Hospital, KS013; ⁵Dept. of Health Care, Hanseo University, KS002, Korea

ABSTRACT

The objective of this study was to determine the appropriate thickness of lead shielding for computerized tomography (CT) and mock estimate the transmission spectrum according to changes in lead thickness based on computational simulation of CT apparatus. Based on the technical manual of the CT equipment company, CT device configuration was simulated with Monte Carlo simulation code. As shielding material for CT, lead, the most used one, was selected. Lead thickness was simulated by setting it from 0 (absence of shielding material) to 1.25 mm. With increasing lead thickness, the probability of photon absorption was increased while transmittance was estimated to be reduced. In addition, photon permeability was estimated to be 50% or less with lead thickness of 0.05 mm. However, photon absorption probability was estimated to be 90% or more with lead thickness of 0.375 mm with 10%.In computational simulation transmittance experiment of computed tomography using Monte Carlo simulated code, the appropriate lead thickness of the shield was found to be 0.5 mm.

Keywords: Monte Carlo Simulation, Lead Thickness, Computed Tomography, Shielding Rate, Transmittance

INTRODUCTION

X-ray was first discovered in 1895.It is now used in many fields, including the medical field. In the early days of radiation discovery, many radiation workers did not recognize the danger of radiation. They were recklessly exposed to radiation¹. After realizing the risk of radiation exposure, International Commission on Radiological Protection (ICRP) was established to prevent radiation exposure. The ICRP has recommended the principle of radiation protection which is now the basis of international standards. To reduce radiation exposure, ICRP recommendation has two basic concepts: 1) all unnecessary exposures should be avoided; and 2) all doses should be kept as low as possible². Based on these basic concepts, three principles of defense against external exposure are considered important in hospitals responsible for public health.

In modern medicine, medical imaging tests such as radiography play a very important role. Currently, radiological examinations, especially computed tomography (CT) examinations, are widely used in the medical field to identify abnormal lesions, accurately locate lesions, differentiate lesions, determine treatment methods, and determine therapeutic effect. Since 2000, the use of multi-detector computed tomography (MDCT) has become commonplace and the number of CT examinations has increased sharply. In 2006, the total number of CT examinations in the United States was 62 million, a 3.4-fold increase from 18.3 million in 1993. In 2007, the total number of CT examinations in the UK was about 3 million, which was three times higher than that (one million) in 1996. The number of CT examinations in Korea is increased about 20% per year. It is increasing rapidly3.To reduce medical exposure, awareness and attitude toward radiation exposure of CT scanners are very important. They have great effect on minimizing patient exposure through radiation shielding⁴.

Efforts to shield unnecessary radiation in the medical field that use radiation are very important. Shielding radiation exposure is an act so that the dose of exposure can be reduced by artificial effort. The basic goal of radiation protection is to prevent the decisive effect from occurring in the exposed person in the context of expected benefit from radiation exposure to reduce the probability of a probabilistic impact to acceptable level⁵.

There have been many studies on shielding of medical radiation. There is a direct correlation between shielding and reduced radiation exposure in patients and workers. Lead is the most used material for radiation shields. The main reason why lead is widely used as radiation shielding is due to its excellent ability to shield medical radiation and its workability⁶. Currently, the most commonly used shielding material in medical institutions is also lead. It has good enough processability to be made into thin sheets.

In computed tomography, it is a burden to use expensive equipment other than lead. For diagnostic purpose, a shield is made to protect parts other than the test site. Simulation techniques are widely used to examine the interaction between radiation and matter. Recently, the Monte-Carlo method has been widely used as an analytical technique for various radiation transport codes using a computer. It can be applied to radiation particle transportation to accurately predict various values such as flux, fluence, energy spectra, and energy deposition⁷.

The purpose of this study was to compare shielding rate and transmittance according to lead thickness

by using Monte Carlo simulation code in order to find the appropriate thickness of shielding material during computed tomography. This will provide basic data for radiation shielding in medical examination environments.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

Program selection: A Monte Carlo calculation, also known as a Monte Carlo method or Monte Carlo transport, is a statistical calculation of all known micro-interactions to obtain a macroscopic measurement. The Monte Carlo application requires a lot of iterations. Therefore, it must be done using computerized code⁸. The Monte Carlo method is very useful for medical physics such as nuclear medicine, radiotherapy, diagnostic X-ray, and radiation protection due to the stochastic nature of radiation release, transport, and detection processes.

Monte Carlo Neutron and Photon code version X (MCNPX) is a representative program for calculating the interaction of radiation and matter. It provides results similar to actual results. Many researches have been conducted using MCNPX both domestically and externally⁹.

The Monte Carlo simulation program used in this study was MCNPX ver. 2.6 developed by Los Alamos National Laboratory (LAN) [Figure 1].



Figure 1: MCNPX Program

Composition of simulation using MCNPX Code: For simulation of CT device configuration, the technical manual of the equipment company was used as reference. For G company tube, the anode had a tungsten (W) and rhenium (Re) alloy. The angle between the anode and the electron beam was 7°. In SRS-78 program, when tungsten (W), molybdenum (Mo), and rhodium (Rh) were used as anode material, spectra corresponding to changes of the angle of the anode and the applied voltage were semiempirically calculated to provide an X-ray spectrum at an energy interval of 0.5 keV¹⁰. Although it does not provide energy spectrum information for a tungstenrhenium alloy used as an actual anode, as a result of comparing energy intensity obtained by calculating the energy spectrum assuming that the material of the anode is 100% of tungsten, similar CTDI results are reported¹¹.

At the time of CT examination, X-rays generated in the X-ray tube were not directly used. Instead, X-rays attenuated through the filter were used. When CT examination was performed using X-rays that had not passed through the filter, most of these X-rays were absorbed by the human body without passing through the human body because the proportion of low energy X-rays was high. When the inspection was performed using X-rays that had not passed through the filter, the ratio of X-rays unnecessary for the medical image implementation was increased, resulting in an increased dose in unnecessary radiation exposure to the patient in order to obtain a medical image of the same image quality. The role of the filter is to attenuate low-energy X-rays not helpful in imaging and increase the proportion of X-rays that contributes to medical imaging. The

damping effect of low energy X-rays using such a filter is called beam hardening effect.

Because other medical radiology scanners including CT scans are subjected to different inspection conditions, different types of filters may be used depending on the purpose of different inspection. Aluminum and copper are mainly used as filters while aluminum is widely used as a reference material for comparing the effect of the filter when using a filter made of various materials. In MCNPX, there are two ways to implement filters on CT scans. One is to simulate a filter like an actual CT scanner. The second way is to use the energy spectrum which is calculated when a filter is input in an X-ray energy spectrum calculation program such as SRS-7812. With this method, it is possible to obtain high-quality results in a shorter time than when the direct filter is input. It is advantageous to intuitively recognize beamcured energy spectrum necessary for calculation.

According to the report of the National Radiological Protection Board (NRPB) in the UK, the difference in radiation dose between implementation of energy spectrum change at each angle and no such implementation is 1% due to difference in beam curing effect by angle¹³.

In this study, as a simulation to find appropriate shielding materials and shielded lead equivalents of shielding parts in areas other than the target site for CT examination referring to Korean Industrial Standard for lead equivalent test method of X-ray protection products (KS A 4025: 1990), geometric conditions in the CT environment were implemented [Figure 2].



Figure 2: Geometry of simulated CT

Computer simulation using MCNP: In this study, computer simulations were performed in the order of Housing, Second collimator, First collimator, Upper filter (Al), Lower filter (Cu), and ion chamber in c cell card. The c surface card determines the shape of the geometry. The first number is the number of the card to be assigned. The second number determines the shape of the geometry. Finally, the value needed to determine the size of the

geometry is listed. In c surface card, computer simulation is done so that the thickness of the shielding material can be adjusted. After that, c data card is simulated. It defines the ray source, records results of tallies, and determines materials. In c data card, the transport of photons is simulated using p. To reduce statistical uncertainty of the calculation to less than 3%, the number of iterations was estimated to be 1×10^8 [Figure 3].



Figure 3: Graphical illustration of MCNPX simulation

RESULTS AND DISCUSSION

Regarding transmittance according to lead thickness, transmittance was 100% when open, 52.87% at 0.025 mm, 49.05% at 0.05 mm, 36.02% at 0.1 mm, 31.08% at 0.125 mm, 17.01% at 0.25 mm, 9.38% at 0.375 mm, 6.08% at 0.5 mm, 3.72% at 0.625 mm, 2.44% at 0.75 mm, 1.62 mm at 0.875 mm, 1.18% at 1 mm, and 0.69% at 1.25 mm.

For shielding rate according to lead thickness, it was 0% at 0 mm, 42.13% at 0.025 mm, 50.95% at 0.05 mm, 63.98% at 0.1 mm, 68.92% at 0.125 mm, 82.99% at 0.25mm, 90.62% at 0.375mm, 93.92% at 0.5 mm, 96.28% at 0.625 mm, 97.56% at 0.75mm, 98.38mm at 0.875mm, 98.82% at 1 mm, and 99.31% at 1.25 mm.Through Monte Carlo simulation, interaction probabilities and transmission spectrum were used to estimate the absorption spectrum.

To estimate the absorption spectrum in the transmission spectrum by thickness, the difference between the transmission spectrum and spectra before transmission of general energy spectrum was calculated. After estimating the spectrum of arbitrary thickness through simulation using MCNPX, results were compared (Equation 1).

$$\Delta I = I_0 - I, I = I_0 e^{-\mu x} \qquad \dots (1)$$

Where I_0 represents X-ray intensity, I represents transmitted X-ray intensity, μ is the linear attenuation coefficient, x is the thickness of shielding material, and Δi represents the intensity of absorbed X-ray.

Through simulation, the transmission spectrum according to lead thickness was simulated. Based on this, shielding rate was derived by integrating the absorption probability of energy photon by lead thickness. Simulated results are shown in [Table 1] [Figure 4].

Lead Thickness (mm)	Cell 64 value	Transmissivity (%)	Shielding rate (%)
Open	3.76250E-08	100.00	0.00
0.025	2.17772E-08	57.87	42.13
0.050	1.84563E-08	49.05	50.95
0.100	1.35555E-08	36.02	63.98
0.125	1.16966E-08	31.08	68.92
0.250	6.40040E-09	17.01	82.99
0.375	3.52981E-09	9.38	90.62
0.500	2.29005E-09	6.08	93.92
0.625	1.40106E-09	3.72	96.28
0.750	9.20349E-10	2.44	97.56
0.875	6.10544E-10	1.62	98.38
1.000	4.46366E-10	1.18	98.82
1.250	2.62820E-10	0.69	99.31

 Table 1: Change value of lead thickness by using

 MCNPX



Figure 4: Transmissivity and shielding rate by thickness change of lead

CONCLUSION

Based on results of this study, the probability of photon absorption is increased with increasing lead thickness while the transmittance is estimated to be reduced. In addition, photon permeability is 50% or less when lead thickness is 0.05 mm or more. Photon absorption probability is estimated to be 90% or more

when lead thickness is 0.375 mm or more with 10%. Shielding rates were estimated to be 82.99% and 93.29% while photon transmission were 17.01% and 6.08% for lead equivalent of 0.25 and 0.5 mmPb, respectively, according to Korea Industrial Standard (KS P 6023) regulations. The probability of photon absorption was decreased when lead thickness was 0.5 mm or more while the probability of shielding was estimated to be largely unchanged.

In summary, based on computer simulation transmittance experiment using Monte Carlo simulation code, the appropriate lead thickness of the shield is 0.5 mm. This can be used as the standard to make shielding protection in the future.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Konkuk University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- 1. Mosby's Radiography Online, Radiographic Imaging & Radiologic Science for Technologists Ninth edition Part I.
- Song JS, A Study on the Development of Optimization Procedure for Radiological Protection. Journal of Radiation Protection and Research, Vol 19, no 1, pp.1-11,1994.
- 3Yoo M, Park S, Jang H, Lee H, Lee J, Kweon D, Comparison of Image Quality and Dose According to the Arm Positioning in the Chest CT. Journal of the Korean Society of Radiology, Vol 8, no 2, pp.75-79,2014
- Brenner DJ, Hall EJ, Computed tomography an increasing source of radiation exposure. New England Journal of Medicine, Vol 357, no 22, pp.2277-2284,2007.
- Kim YH, Choi JH, Kim SS, Patient exposure doses from medical x-ray examinations in Korea. Journal of radiological science and technology, Vol 28, 2005.
- Korea Industry Society Association: Safety Policy against lead poisoning, KISA, Vol 05, 1995.
- 7. Sohrabpour M, Hassanzadeh M, Shahriari M, Gamma irradiator dose mapping simulation

using the MCNP code and benchmarking with dosimetry. Applied radiation and isotopes, Vol 57, no 4, pp.537-542, 2002.

- Mohan R, Antolak J, Hendee W R, Monte Carlo techniques should replace analytical methods for estimating dose distributions in radiotherapy treatment planning. 2001, Medical physics, Vol 28, no 2, pp.123-126, 2001.
- 9. Calzada E, Gruauer F, Schillinger B, Reusable shielding material for neutron and gamma-radiation. 2011, Nuclear Instruments and Methods in Physics Research, doi:10.1016/j. nima.2010.12.239.
- 10. Cranley K, Catalogue of diagnostic x-ray spectra and other data. IPEM report, Vol 78, 1998.

- 11. Gu J, Bednarz B, Caracappa PF, Xu XG, The development, validation and application of a multi-detector CT (MDCT) scanner model for assessing organ doses to the pregnant patient and the fetus using Monte Carlo simulations. Physics in medicine and biology, Vol 54, no 9, 2699, 2009.
- 12. DeMarco JJ, Cagnon CH, Cody DD, Stevens DM, McCollough CH, O'Daniel J, McNitt-Gray MF, A Monte Carlo based method to estimate radiation dose from multidetector CT (MDCT): cylindrical and anthropomorphic phantoms. Physics in medicine and biology,Vol 50, no 17,pp. 3989, 2005.
- Hart, D., & Wall, B. F., Radiation exposure of the UK population from medical and dental X-ray examinations, 2002, (p. W4). Chilton, UK: NRPB.

Evaluation of Contrast Media Concentration in Aneurysm According to Change of Condition in Digital Subtraction Angiography

Sang-Wook Lim^{1,2}, Cheong-Hwan Lim³

¹Dept. of Health Care, Hanseo University, Seosan; ²Dept. of Radiology, Chung-Ang University Hospital, Seoul; ³Dept. of Health Care, Hanseo University, Seosan, Korea

ABSTRACT

The purpose of study is to suggest an optimization method to improve the risk perception of the contrast media and to acquire the appropriate image by comparing and evaluating contrast media concentration with objective values. Aneurysm Blood Flow Simulator was set equal to the blood flow velocity of the cerebral blood vessels. DSA was performed using catheters and automatic injector, and the ROI(mn) in the aneurysm was set so as not to include surrounding structures. The concentrations of contrast media and dilution of normal saline were measured according to flow rate and volume by dividing into 4 kinds according to the main component and kinds of contrast media. This study examined the significant difference using statistics program SPSS ver. 23.The mean concentration of contrast media without dilution of normal saline was the highest at 774.70 at 4ml/s-8ml, and the lowest at 3ml/s-6ml at 1479.50. There was no significant difference in the concentration of contrast media injection rate and volume. There was a significant difference (p-value <0.05) between contrast media injection rate and volume. There was no significant difference Visipaque 320 and Pamiray 300, Visipaque 270 and Pamiray 250 without dilution of normal saline, respectively (p-value > 0.05).It's expected that this study could be used as fundamental data to minimize the risk by providing optimized image in describing cerebral aneurysm in clinical, and choosing proper contrast media to patient.

Keywords: contrast media, concentration, Digital Subtraction Angiography, cerebral aneurysm, Aneurysm Blood Flow Simulator

INTRODUCTION

The shape of the vascular structure is a long, thin structure. It is more important to diagnose abnormally shaped vessels such as aneurysms, stenosis, and occlusion rather than the diagnosis of these normal vascular structures, considering the clinical purpose to be used for actual diagnosis^{1,2}. CT, MRI, DSA, and the like are being actively performed to diagnose or treat abnormal structures of these blood vessels. The use of contrast media is inevitable for obtaining excellent images of these tests, and the clinical application of contrast media is an important factor in developing radiologic imaging³. Especially, proper use of contrast media not only reduces the risk of drug side effects of patients⁴, but also can provide excellent images by controlling the concentration of images. This study aims to obtain DSA of the aneurysm using Aneurysm Blood Flow Simulator. The purpose of this study is to suggest an optimization method to improve the risk perception of the contrast media and to acquire the appropriate image by comparing and evaluating the concentration of the contrast media in the cerebral aneurysm with objective values.

MATERIALS AND METHOD

Materials: The equipment used was Axiom ArtisdBA (SIEMENS, Germany) and AngiomatIllu-mena (Liebel-Farsheim, USA) [figure 1].



Figure 1: Axiom ArtisdBA

Method: Aneurysm Blood Flow Simulator FlowTekTM A201E (DIALACT Corporation, USA) was set equal to the blood flow velocity of the cerebral blood vessels. Digital subtraction angiography (DSA) was performed using a catheter and contrast media automatic injector, and the ROI(mm²) in the aneurysm was set so as not to include surrounding structures. The concentrations of the contrast media and dilution of normal saline were measured according to flow rate and volume. The total amount and the injection rate of the contrast media were set to 6 ml and 8 ml, and the injection rates were set to 3 ml / s and 4 ml / s, respectively. Images were acquired according to the dilution amount of normal saline by dividing into 4 kinds according to the main component (iodicanol, inopamidol) and kinds (Visipaque, Pamiray) of water-soluble nonionic contrast media. The mean values were measured 10 times for each type of catheter and contrast media [figure 2, figure 3].



Figure 1: Axiom ArtisdBA

Statistical analysis: This study examined the significant difference using independent sample t-testof statistics program SPSS ver. 23. The significance level was smaller than 0.05(P<0.05)



Figure 2: Flow TekTM A201EFigure



Figure 3: Contrast Media

RESULTS

The range of concentration values was 0 for the minimum value and 3000 for the maximum value. It was the lower concentration values of contrast media, the higher the concentration [figure 4].



Figure 4: Concentration of Contrast Media

Means of concentration(Head hunter catheter, 3ml/ sec-6ml): In Head hunter catheter, Injection rates: 3ml/ sec, Total volume: 6ml, Visipaque 320 diluted with 40ml normal saline, Visipaque 270 undiluted with normal saline, Pamiray 300 diluted with 40 ml normal saline, and Pamiray 250 undiluted with normal saline were similar respectively [Table 1].

CM: NS*	V 320 ^{†1}	V 270 ^{†2}	P 300 ^{†3}	P 250 ^{†4}
	mean ± SD	$mean \pm SD$	$mean \pm SD$	$mean \pm SD$
150:0	912.20 ± 3.88	1473.02 ± 4.21	918.66 ± 3.89	1479.50 ± 4.07
140:10	1057.15 ± 3.76	1615.23 ± 4.31	1060.56 ± 3.68	1619.32 ± 4.05
130:20	1195.56 ± 4.01	1761.12 ± 4.01	1201.24 ± 4.17	1769.04 ± 4.14
120:30	1342.39 ± 3.69	1902.63 ± 3.97	1345.78 ± 4.33	1910.22 ± 4.22
110:40	1477.89 ± 4.18	2045.12 ± 4.13	1481.34 ± 4.05	2049.87 ± 3.96

Table 1: Means of concentration (Head hunter catheter, 3ml/sec-6ml)

*CM: NS: contrast media(ml): normal saline(ml)

^{†1}V 320: Visipaque 320, ^{†2}V 270: Visipaque 270, ^{†3}P 300: Pamiray 300, ^{†4}P 250: Pamiray 250

Means of concentration(Head hunter catheter, 4ml/sec-8ml): In Head hunter catheter, Injection rates: 4ml/ sec, Total volume: 8ml, Visipaque 320 diluted with 30ml normal saline, Visipaque 270 undiluted with normal saline, Pamiray 300 diluted with 30 ml normal saline, and Pamiray 250 undiluted with normal saline were similar respectively[Table 2].

Table 2: Means of concentration (Head hunter catheter, 4ml/sec-8ml)

CM: NS*	V 320 ^{†1}	V 270 ^{†2}	P 300 ^{†3}	P 250 ^{†4}
	mean ± SD	mean ± SD	mean ± SD	mean ± SD
150:0	774.70 ± 3.88	1248.14 ± 4.01	778.42 ± 3.63	1250.22 ± 3.80
140:10	934.21 ± 3.77	1402.85 ± 4.13	939.22 ± 3.69	1406.74 ± 3.92
130:20	1089.74 ± 3.96	1560.24 ± 3.99	1093.21 ± 3.71	1561.62 ± 4.04
120:30	1244.86 ± 3.95	1711.34 ± 3.47	1245.18 ± 3.84	1713.68 ± 3.86
110:40	1401.96 ± 4.04	1866.45 ± 3.66	1404.72 ±3 .82	1868.52 ± 3.85

*CM: NS: contrast media(ml): normal saline(ml)

^{†1}V 320: Visipaque 320, ^{†2}V 270: Visipaque 270, ^{†3}P 300: Pamiray 300, ^{†4}P 250: Pamiray 250

Means of concentration(Davis catheter, 3ml/sec-6ml): In Davis catheter, Injection rates: 3ml/sec, Total volume: 6ml, Visipaque 320 diluted with 40ml normal saline, Visipaque 270 undiluted with normal saline, Pamiray 300 diluted with 40 ml normal saline, and Pamiray 250 undiluted with normal saline were similar respectively[Table 3].

CM: NS*	V 320 ^{†1}	V 270 ^{†2}	P 300 ^{†3}	P 250 ^{†4}
	mean ± SD	mean ± SD	mean ± SD	mean ± SD
150:0	913.66 ± 3.56	1475.04 ± 4.12	920.23 ± 3.78	1478.16 ± 3.74
140:10	1058.64 ± 3.68	1614.22 ± 3.76	1061.81 ± 3.87	1621.38 ± 3.81
130:20	1194.22 ± 3.88	1762.56 ± 3.85	1202.34 ± 3.91	1772.68 ± 3.64
120:30	1343.87 ± 4.01	1901.22 ± 3.92	1343.27 ± 3.92	1909.20 ± 3.74
110:40	1478.65 ± 4.11	2046.19 ± 3.65	1482.33 ± 3.76	2049.12 ± 3.86

Table 3: Means of concentration (Davis catheter, 3ml/sec-6ml)

*CM: NS: contrast media(ml): normal saline(ml)

^{†1}V 320: Visipaque 320, ^{†2}V 270: Visipaque 270, ^{†3}P 300: Pamiray 300, ^{†4}P 250: Pamiray 250

Means of concentration(Davis catheter, 4ml/sec-8ml): In Davis catheter, Injection rates: 4ml/sec, Total volume: 8ml, Visipaque 320 diluted with 30ml normal saline, Visipaque 270 undiluted with normal saline, Pamiray 300 diluted with 30 ml normal saline, and Pamiray 250 undiluted with normal saline were similar respectively[Table 4].

CM: NS*	V 320 ^{†1}	V 270 ^{†2}	P 300 ^{†3}	P 250 ^{†4}
	mean ± SD	mean ± SD	mean ± SD	mean ± SD
150:0	775.46 ± 4.10	1250.26 ± 3.89	776.58 ± 4.03	1251.16 ± 3.80
140:10	940.22 ± 3.99	1406.32 ± 4.15	942.06 ± 4.06	1408.38 ± 3.92
130:20	1092.26 ± 3.94	1562.64 ± 4.10	1093.04 ± 3.89	1564.12 ± 3.78
120:30	1247.25 ± 4.09	1710.88 ± 4.06	1248.78 ± 3.88	1713.06 ± 3.75
110:40	1406.29 ± 3.89	1865.48 ± 3.97	1407.46 ± 3.74	1867.20 ± 3.87

Table 4: Means of concentration (Davis catheter, 4ml/sec-8ml)

*CM: NS: contrast media(ml): normal saline(ml)

^{†1}V 320: Visipaque 320, ^{†2}V 270: Visipaque 270, ^{†3}P 300: Pamiray 300, ^{†4}P 250: Pamiray 250

Concentration according to Catheter type: The mean concentration of Head hunter, Davis catheter was 1402.85 ± 347.20 and 1403.94 ± 346.66 , respectively. There was no significant difference in the concentration of contrast media depending on catheter type (p-value> 0.05)[Table 5].

of Visipaque270,Pamiray250 was1659.05±239.08 and 1663.16±240.04, respectively. There was no significant difference Visipaque 320 and Pamiray 300, Visipaque 270 and Pamiray 250, respectively(p-value> 0.05) [Table 7].

Table 5: Concentration according to Catheter type

	Head hunter	Davis	D value	
	mean ± SD	mean ± SD	r-value	
CCT*	$\begin{array}{r} 1402.85 \pm \\ 347.20 \end{array}$	$\begin{array}{r}1403.94\pm\\346.66\end{array}$.989	

by independent sample t-test

*CCT: concentration

Concentration according to injection rate and volume: Concentration of contrast media according to injection rate and volume was 1481.17 ± 350.39 at 3ml/sec-6ml and 1325.62 ± 324.88 at 4ml/sec-8ml.There was a significant difference between contrast media injection rate and volume (p-value<0.05) [Table 6].

Table 6: Concentration according to injection rate and volume

	3ml/sec-6ml	4ml/sec-8ml	D value
	mean ± SD	mean ± SD	r-value
CCT*	1481.17 ± 350.39	1325.62 ± 324.88	.043

by independent sample t-test

*CCT: concentration

Concentration according to kinds of contrast media: The mean concentration of Visipaque 320, Pamiray 300 was 1144.06 ± 223.50 and 1147.31 ± 223.00 , respectively. Also the mean concentration

 Table 7: Concentration according to kinds of contrast media

V 320 ^{†1}		P 300 ^{†3}	D voluo
	mean ± SD	mean ± SD	r-value
CCT*	$1144.06 \pm \ 223.50$	1147.31 ± 223.00	.963
	V 200 [†] 2	D 250 ^{†4}	
	V 300-	P 250 ⁺	D voluo
	mean ± SD	mean ± SD	r-value
CCT*	1659.05 ± 239.08	1663.16 ± 240.04	.957

by independent sample t-test

*CCT: concentration

^{†1}V 320: Visipaque 320, ^{†2}V 270: Visipaque 270, ^{†3}P 300: Pamiray 300, ^{†4}P 250: Pamiray 250

DISCUSSION

In the diagnosis of aneurysms, DSA can be diagnosed as small aneurysms as angiographic equipment develops.

However, the actual size of the aneurysm to be observed is often not accurately described due to the influence of artifacts caused by peripheral structures such as bones or other normal blood vessels or by patient motion⁵⁻⁶.

Also if the concentration of the contrast medium is too high or low, the size or shape of the aneurysm is distorted.

Contrast media is a generally used to accurately diagnose the disease by clarifying the form, location and

functional changes of organ, blood vessel by increasing contrast or enhancing concentration difference of the tested part other than normal anatomical information provided each image.

Such use of contrast media is essential in examining cerebral aneurysm in DSA, but it also accompanies risk of side effects. The side effects include minor vomiting, rash, urtication, vomiting, or temporary dyspnea, but in rare cases, it could lead to serious hypersensitive reaction which requires proper treatment⁷⁻¹⁰. Also, it has been reported that the concentration of contrast media affects exposure dose to patient¹¹.

Thus, it is important to properly use the media by well grasping the type and characteristics of contrast media.

According to this study results, the concentration of aneurysm was 1481.17 and 1325.62 each when it was 3ml/s-6ml and 4ml/s-8ml, which showed the higher injection rate and larger volume of media led to higher concentration, and it was statistically significant.

Also, in accordance with the types of catheter, the average concentration of Head hunter and Davis was each 1402.85 and 1403.94 which was quiet similar. This refers that the catheter's shape does not affect difference in concentration.

In accordance with the type of contrast media, the average concentration of Visipaque 320, Visipaque 270, Pamiray 300, and Pamiray 250 was each 1144.06, 1659.05, 1147.31 and 1663.16.

This confirmed that the average concentration of Visipaque 320,Pamiray 300 and Visipaque 270, Pamiray 250 was similar.

Thus, it indicates the concentration of image won't have significant difference when using the Pamiray which has comparatively lower content of iodine than Visipaque.

It has been reported that the hyposmotic pressure contrast media has less possibility of side effect than hyperosmotic contrast media¹². Osmotic pressure is proportional to iodine concentration. Pamiray 300 and Pamiray 250containslower iodine contents and have lower osmotic pressure compared to Visipaque 320, Visipaque 270 used in this study. As it could reduce side effects of media, it could reduce the risk of side effects of patients, and also by using the lower concentrated contrast media, it could reduce exposure dose.

However, as the concentration could vary due to rate orvolume of injection, and as the rate and volume are variables that could cause rapid influence to kidney, the patient's blood flow and condition must be considered when applying.

The study is limited as it failed to compare other catheters except for Head hunter and Davis, or that it did not diversified the rate and volume of injected contrast media.

Thus, there is a need for consistent researches to draw up more objective data.

CONCLUSION

This study used simulator to express the objective numerical value on concentration of contrast media, conducted comparative evaluation. It is expected that this study result could be used as fundamental data to minimize the risk to patients by providing optimized image in describing cerebral aneurysm in clinical, and choosing proper contrast media to patient.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Hanseo University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- Jaeyoun Yi, A Locally Adaptive Region Growing Algorithm to Segment Tree-like Tubular Structures in 3-D Medical Images, Korea Advanced Institute of Science and Technology, 2003, <u>http://www.riss.kr/</u>
- 2. 2. B. Rosengarten, M.K. Steen-Müller, A. Müller, H. Traupe, R.K. Voss, M. Kaps, Contrast Media Effect on Cerebral Blood Flow Regulation after Performance of Cerebral or Coronary Angiography, CerebrovascDis, Vol 16 no 1, pp.42-46, 2003.
- Chang MookPark, Bo Reum Lee, Tea Bum Song, Je Kwan Jang, Yu Jeung Lee, Safety Evaluation of Iopamidol Contrast Medium Used for Radiological Examination of a Local Clinic in Korea, J. Pharm. Soc. Korea, Vol 53 no 6, pp. 328-333, 2009.

- 4. Sun Min Hwang, M.D., Sung Hwa Lee, M.D., Seok Ran Yeom, M.D., Ji Ho Ryu, M.D., Jin Woo Jeong, M.D., The Optimal Length of Time to Observe Patients with Contrast Media Anaphylaxis in the Emergency Department, Journal of The Korean Society of Clinical Toxicology, Vol 8 no 1, pp. 37-42,2010.
- Hyun-Soo Khang, Sun-YoulSeo, Dong-Kyoon Han, Soo Il Kwon, Su Jung Shim, The Comparison of Usefulness between MDCT Angiography and DSA in the Diagnosis of Intracranial Aneurysm, Korean journal of medical physics, Vol 22 no 4, pp.184-189, 2011.
- 6. Zhimei Gao, Yongming Zeng, Jingkun Sun, Jingjie Yang, Yang Zhou, Mi Zhou, Application of low injection rate and low contrast agent dose in three-dimensional rotational digital subtraction angiography of the intracranial aneurysm, interventional neuroradiology, Vol 22 no 3, pp. 287–292, 2016.
- Kim, Y. S., Song, S. W., Ku, Y. M., Song, H. H., Yoon, S. A., Clinical Characteristics and risk factors of contrast dye nephrotoxicity in patients performing arteriography. TheKorean Journal of Nephrology, Vol 23 no 2, pp. 248-255, 2004.
- Sung Ho Park, M.D., Sang Hyun Suh, M.D., Jinna Kim, M.D., EungYeop Kim, M.D., Dong Joon

Kim, M.D., Cinical Application of Iopamidol (Pamiray 300) for Cerebral Angiography, J Korean Radiol Soc., Vol 57,no 2, pp. 121-127, 2007.

- HyobinSeo, M.D., Moon Hee Han, M.D., Bae Ju Kwon, M.D., So-HyangIm, M.D., Cheolkyu Jung, M.D., Phase III Clinical Trial Comparing Iopamidol 250 mgI/mL and Iopamidol 300mgI/ mL in Cerebral Angiography: Multicenteric, Randomized and Double Blind Study, J Korean Radiol Soc., Vol 57, no 6, pp. 501-506, 2007.
- Chang-seon Lim, The Frontiers of Product Liability for Adverse Reactions to the Contrast Medium, Journal of the Korea Academia-Industrial cooperation Society, Vol 9, no 5, pp. 1386-1391, 2008.
- HyeokBak, Ju-Seob Jeon, Yong-Wan Kim, Seong-Joo Jang,Doseassessment according to Differences in the Content of Iodine in Contrast Media used in Interventional Procedure, The Journal of the Korea Contents Association, Vol 14, no 3, pp. 337-345.
- 12. Kwan-Woo Choi, Sung-MiSeo, Soon-Yong Son, Evaluation of the signal intensity of magnetic resonance angiography in accordance with the dilution rate of the contrast agent, Journal of the Korea Academia-Industrial cooperation Society, Vol 15 no 8, pp.5124-5130, 2014

Implementation of Emergency Monitoring System Using Biometric Data

Jong-Hak Lee¹, Koo-Rack Park², Dong-Hyun Kim², Joon-Yong Kim²

¹Dept. of Computer Engineering, ²Dept. of Computer Science & Engineering, Kongju National Univercity, 1223-24, Cheonan-daero, Seobuk-gu, Cheonan-si, Chungcheongnam-do, 31080, South Korea

ABSTRACT

Most emergencies faced by the socially vulnerable class occur in the absence of their protectors or observers. Therefore, unexpected accidents lead to taking their lives. To solve the problem, it is required to establish a system enable to notify a protector or an observer of an emergency in order to prevent and deal with an unexpected accident. An emergency monitoring system using biometric data receives biosignals from wearable devices, detects and judges an emergency with the use of emergency context awareness algorithm, and then gives a notification to a protector or an observer. The monitoring system implemented in this study is able to collect body temperature, heart rate, and work rate to recognize an emergency and to make a judgment on the basis of the received biosignals with the use of emergency context awareness algorithm. The emergency monitoring system using biometric data implemented in this study is expected to bring about better monitoring effects if it is able to monitor an emergency caused by external conditions (falling, fire, and gas leak), and to produce more effective rescue results in emergencies faced by senior people living alone, young children, or patients with serious illnesses.

In the future, it will be necessary to research an image information connection system in the way of associating with CCTV images for better judgment on the conditions before and after an emergency in order to monitor and cope with an emergency more effectively.

Keyword: Emergency, Context Awareness, Wearable, IOT, Health Care

INTRODUCTION

Today, more nuclear families and more severe individualism have led to a rise in the population living alone. In particular, there is no emergency context awareness system to immediately recognize and cope with a case where a senior citizen living alone is exposed to a risk or an emergency. As a result, unfortunate accidents that take their precious lives frequently occur. This emerges as a serious social issue.

To address the issue, there have been various social efforts to protect the socially vulnerable class. The effects have yet to be fulfilled. It is urgent to develop a more effective emergency monitoring system. Previous studies and services mainly focused on monitoring the external situations induced risk circumstances (e.g., falling, fire, gas leak) of senior citizens living alone face or their emergency (emergent call), and the monitoring system in connection with a fire station or a local center was developed^[3],and A study on the monitoring system through the remote access web application based on the multi sensor network and the alarm system to prepare for the dangerous situation and the home monitoring system using the wireless sensor network according to the need of the elderly nursing according to the rapid increase of the elderly population And so on^{[1],[9]}.

However, to provide safer and more effective services, it is necessary to develop a system that can recognize in real time the risk situations or emergencies caused by not only external situations but internal factors like heart attack, sudden death, and solitary death, to give a notification to a protector or an observer in order to respond to a risk or an emergency immediately, and thereby to quickly protect senior citizens living alone, young children, and disabled persons with severe disabilities against emergencies.

To solve the problems, this study made use of three biosignals from body temperature sensor, work rate sensor, heart beat sensor to judge an emergency in real time and proposed and implemented the system enable to quickly notify a protector or an observer of an emergency to respond to the emergency immediately.

RELATED WORK

Wearable Device: A wearable device is used to measure and collect biosignals. It is required to be equipped with natural wearing feeling, constancy for seamless communication support, user-friendly interface, safety for the human body, no sense of cultural difference, and privacy protection. A wearable device is forecasted to evolve to a patch or insertion type and furthermore to an eating type from the current wearing type ^[6]. The types of a wearable device used in previous studies included a ring type, an armband type, a wristband type, breast clothing type, an ankle band type. According to the analysis on their advantages and disadvantages in consideration of users' wearing convenience, data accuracy, and, users' resistance, a wristband typed wearable device had the least resistance and was suitable to obtain multiple biosignals ^[10].

[Fig. 1.] illustrates the image of a wearable device(https://twochairs.joins.com/Article. aspx?aType=A&aId=166)



Fig. 1: Illustrates the image of a wearable device.

Context Awareness: Context awareness means providing useful information by recognizing and judging the surrounding situation. Since Schilit and Theimer used the words 'context awareness' first in 1994, there has been active research on context awaren^[12].

A context awareness system requires four technologies^[2].

The first one is context collection technology of collecting context data from sensors.

The second one is context modeling technology of expressing and saving context information.

The third one is context reasoning technology of making meaningful and applicable information with the collected context data.

The fourth one is context distribution technology using the query or subscription based delivery method.

The studies on emergency context awareness system mostly focused on the external factors data, such as a study that uses an accelerator sensor to distinguish the motions of the human body to find an emergency ^[5], a study using multi modal information ^[4], and a study on the context awareness system on the basis of the case based reasoning using the detected living patterns ^[8]. More description is presented in the below [Table 1]^[11]

Table 1: Comparative research of email	ergency
context awareness	

Research	Summary
Accelerator sensor based research	A mark is attached to the wrist, the ankle, and the waist in order to measure acceleration of gravity and acceleration of velocity. The information on the motions of the human body is quantitatively measured
Multi modal information based research	Video, audio, and gravity sensor processing modules are used, and the multi-integrated module is applied for information transmission. Multi modal recognizes various signals and finds a context in communication with a user through an audio channel.
Case based context awareness system research	A user's living pattern, biosignals, and surrounding data are collected and analyzed. If a different context is found in the analysis, an abnormal signal is captured and a proper response is offered.

The proposed system

Emergency monitoring system: The following [Fig. 2.] is a schematic diagram of the proposed system.

First, a wearable device receives biosignals from body temperature sensor, work rate sensor, and heart beat sensor, and sends the data to the receiver of the emergency awareness system from its transmission module. Secondly, on the basis of the received biometric data and standard set data, the system judges whether the current situation is normal or emergent.

Thirdly, in case of emergency, the system sends a real-time text message to a protector or an observer of the situation for monitoring and reporting.

Wearable device: A wearable device is comprised of a sensor to measure biosignals, and transmission protocol.

As shown in [Fig. 3.], a wearable device measures biosignals (body temperature, heart beat rate, work rate) of a user (emergent patients, young children, elderly and weak persons, etc.) and sends them to the emergency context awareness system.



Fig. 2: Emergency monitoring system structure diagram



Fig. 3: Configuring wearable device capabilities

As the body temperature measurement method for measuring biosignals, infrared measurement technique that has no direct contact with the skin was applied.

The heart beat sensor was a wristband typed Front End IC and was designed with AFE4404.

This heart beat measurement method uses the method of measuring a blood volume. Basically, it has three detection mechanisms: positive displacement blood volume measurement, impedance blood volume measurement, and photo blood flow measurement. Of the measurement methods, photo blood flow measurement (PhotoPlethysmoGraphy, PPG) needs no accurate identification of position and is performed on the wrist. Therefore, this study selected the PPG.

As the work rate sensor, this study used the 9-axis work rate tracking sensor of MPU-9250 with high performance. This work rate sensor actually has 3-axis gyroscope, 3-axis accelerator sensor, and 3-axis magnetometer (compass) built in so that it has a great deal of compatibility. These days, it is widely applied to smartphones, tablet PCs, and wearable devices and features good functional extension.

The wearing judgment sensor uses a different light amount change depending on the separation distance between the sensor and the skin contact surface.

The gateway uses Android Studio 2.1.2.

[Fig. 4.] illustrates the function implementation logic of the sensor-device integrated main board.



Fig. 4: Sensor Device Integration Mainboard Function Implementation Logic

Experiments and Discussion: In connection with the emergency context awareness algorithm^[7] proposed by previous research, this study implemented the emergency monitoring system using biometric data.

The system receives and saves biometric data from the wearable device sensor to judge an emergency. In case of emergency, the implemented system immediately sends an alarm to a protector or an observer for monitoring.

[Fig. 5.] shows the monitoring screen for observer.



Fig. 5: Manager monitoring screen

CONCLUSION

Today, with the increased ageing population and nuclear families, there has been absence of protectors, which leads the socially vulnerable class (young children, senior citizens living alone, patients with severe illnesses, etc.) to exposure to a risk or an emergency.

The socially vulnerable class has no enough ability to cope with a risk or an emergency. Therefore, the absence of their protector or observer can trigger a big accident.

In this study, the emergency monitoring system using biometric data was implemented to deal with an emergency properly. If the biometric data based emergency monitoring system can also monitor the emergencies caused by external circumstances (falling, fire, and gas leak), it is expected to bring about bigger effects and to produce more effective rescue results for not only senior citizens living alone but young children and patients with severe illnesses.

For better accuracy, it will be necessary to continue to research the system associated with the CCTV image and positioning based service.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Kongju National Univercity

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- Bourennane, W., Charlon, Y., Bettahar, F., Campo, E., & Esteve, D., Homecare monitoring system: a technical proposal for the safety of the elderly experimented in an Alzheimer's care unit. IRBM, Vol 34 no 2, pp. 92-100, 2013.
- D.H Kim, IoT context awareness Technology Trend, The Proceedings of the Korea Electromagnetic Engineering Society, Vol 24 no 4, pp. 20-26, 2013
- Dae-Sik Ko, Jung-Don Kwon, A Design of the Next-Generation Emergency Care System of Elderly Living Alone(ECSELA), Journal of Korean Institute of Information Technology, Vol 12 no 7, pp. 1-7, 2014.
- 4. Eoung-Un Kim, Sun-Kyung Kang, In-Mi So, Tae-Kyu Kwon, Sang-Seol Lee, Yong-Ju Lee,Sung-Tae Jung, Design and Implementation of Emergency Recognition System based on Multimodal Information, Journal of the Korea Society of Computer and Information, Vol 14 no 2, pp. 181-190, 2009.
- Gye-Hwan Jin, Sang-Bock Lee, Hun Choi, Jae-Won Suh, Hyeon-Deok Bae, Tae-Soo Lee, Ambulatory System for Context Awareness Using a Accelerometer Sensor, Journal of the Korea Contents Association, Vol 5 no 5, pp. 287-295, 2005.
- Gyun-Tak Kim, Kye-San Lee, Kyu-Jin Lee, IoT Technology Trends based on Wearable devices, The Korea Contents Association Review ,Vol 13 no 1, pp. 25-30, 2015
- Jong-Hak Lee, Koo-Rack Park, Young-Suk Chung, Dong-Hyun Kim, 2017. A Study on Emergency Situational Awareness Algorithm with Biometric Data, The 7th International Conference on Convergence Technology, Vol 7 no 1, 2017.
- Jung-Sook Kim, Development of the Context-Aware System for Senior Citizen based on Case-Based Reasoning, Journal of Korean Institute of Intelligent Systems ,Vol 25 no 5, pp. 419-424,2015
- Mukhopadhyay, S. C., N. K. Suryadevara, and R. K. Rayudu, Are technologies assisted homes safer for the elderly?, Pervasive and Mobile Sensing
and Computing for Healthcare. Springer Berlin Heidelberg, pp. 51-68, 2013.

- Namsub Kim, Development of an Emergency Monitoring Device in a Wrist Watch, Journal of Korean Institute of Information Technology ,Vol 8 no 4, pp. 9-17, 2010.
- 11. Najafi, B., Aminian, K., Paraschiv-Ionescu, A., Loew, F., Bula, C. J., & Robert, P., Ambulatory system for human motion analysis using a

kinematic sensor: monitoring of daily physical activity in the elderly. IEEE Transactions on biomedical Engineering ,Vol 50 no 6, pp. 711-723, 2003.

 Perera, C., Zaslavsky, A., Christen, P., & Georgakopoulos, D., Context aware computing for the internet of things: A survey. IEEE Communications Surveys & Tutorials ,Vol 16 no 1, pp. 414-454, 2014.

The Relationship between Yacht School Participants' Sport Commitment and Exercise Adherence

Kyung-Seok Han¹, Chun-Ho Yang¹

¹Dept. of Marine Sports, Hanseo University, Seosan, 31962, Korea

ABSTRACT

To understand the relationship between yacht school participants' sport commitment and exercise adherence and seek measures to encourage them to consistently use yacht school. This study analyzed 268 questionnaires collected from yacht school participants by conducting frequency analysis, factorial analysis, reliability analysis, and multiple regression analysis. The study results can be summarized as below. First, as a result of examining the relationship between yacht school participants' sport commitment and tendency, cognitive commitment (β =.516, p<.001) and behavioral commitment (β =.116, p<.05) had positive (+) effects on tendency. Second, as a result of examining the relationship between yacht school participants' sport commitment and possibility, cognitive commitment(β =.300, p<.001) and behavioral commitment(β =.314, p<.001) had positive (+) effects on possibility. Third, as a result of examining the relationship between yacht school participants' sport commitment and enhancement, cognitive commitment(β =.372, p<.001) and behavioral commitment(β =.250, p<.001) had positive (+) effects on enhancement. Therefore, it may be concluded that yacht school participants' sport commitment has positive effects on exercise adherence. Thus, it is necessary to induce yacht school participants to consistently participate in yacht school by motivating them have a positive perception of sport commitment. To do so, measures should be provided including establishment of facilities, development of easily accessible programs, and provision of opportunities through promotion.

Keyword: Yacht School, Sport Commitment, Tendency, Possibility, Enhancement, Adherence.

INTRODUCTION

Since Korea introduced the two-day holiday system in July2011, it has transitioned to a leisure-centered society. Among leisure activities, interest in sports activities involving nature-friendly and adventurous elements has increased. Based on the relationship between nature and humans in the natural environment. many people are showing much interest in eco-sports such as marine sports^[8]. Especially, among various marine sports, yachtsailing is the most typical sport to engage in for nature-friendly leisure. The geographical location of Korea provides the best environment for enjoying yachting. As Korea is surrounded by water on three sides and has a rias coast and rich waterfront resources, it has very favorable geological conditions. Korean geological conditions having easy access to the natural environments of the sea provide the opportunity to cruise in a yacht.

Nature-friendly sports focus on harmony and collaboration with nature that has been objectified

and subordinate so far. Actually nature-friendly sports emerged opposing the highly organized and commercialized modern sports. Marine leisure sports have developed continuously owing to the needs to change the recognition of natural environments and keep the harmonious relationship between people and nature. In this sense, for yacht sailing to become a successful leisure sport, it is critical to analyze the relationship between participants' sport commitment and exercise adherence. Participation in exercise has a positive relationship with sport commitment^[13], and has a direct causal effect on it^[3]. Commitment experience in sports plays a significant role in inducing exercise adherence for satisfaction and joy.

Sports commitment appears due to intrinsic motivation. It is a state that participators are deeply immersed in sports activities. It is also a state that participators are willing to constantly participate in sports activities. At last, positive emotional reactions of sports participators have positive effects on sports commitment and exercise adherence. Sports commitment is the most desirable psychological state that participators can experience when there is a balance between challenges and skills. Thus, it is necessary to raise pleasure and fun in sports situation to experience this commitment.

For sport participants to consistently engage in asport activity, they need to enjoy the sport activity through sport commitment.^[2] contend that if participants cannot feel joy out of sports, they are likely to give up the sport.In addition, if participators come to feel pleasure and fun by participating in water sports, they can experience happiness and commitment, which leads to exercise adherence. The successful experience from participation in water sports leads to commitment, and this sports commitment is accompanied by satisfaction and positive emotion.^[13] claimed that commitment would be a positive factor for exercise adherence, and that higher commitment would result in higher intention of participation in exercise adherence.^[3] argued that higher commitment would lead to higher exercise adherence, and that it would be needed to do healthy sports activities through the optimum state of commitment for constant participation in water sports. However, if the level of commitment is high, the possibility of exercise adherence is also high. In examining previous research on yacht sailing, although there are many studies addressingparticipation motivation and satisfaction in main activities^[8]; ^[7], those related to yacht school are only targeting elite athletes.

To examine yacht school participantsengaging in a sports-for-all activity, it is necessary to specify the relationship between their sport commitment and exercise adherence, with the participants being general people, not elite athletes. Thus, the purpose of this study is to understand the relationship between yacht school participants' sport commitment and exercise adherence, seek measures to encourage them consistently use yacht school, and thereby provide baseline data needed to establish the foundation for people to join in the leisure age of marine sports.

RESEARCH METHOD

Study subjects: Those that participate in yacht schools in Korea were selected as a population. Three-hundred participants of yacht schools located in Gyeonggi-do, Jeollanam-do, Gangwon-do, and Busan were selected through a convenience sampling method, and a total of 268questionnaires excluding 32 containing negligent responses were used for the final analysis. Looking at general characteristics, as for gender, males were 173(64.6%) and females were 95(35.4%). As for age, 133(49.6%) were in 20s, 64(23.9%) in 30s, 44(16.4%) in 40s, and 27(10.1%) in 50s or older. General characteristics of the subjects are like <Table 1>.

Variable		Frequency (n)	Percentage (%)
Gender	Male	173	64.6
	Female	95	35.4
Age	20s	133	49.6
	30s	64	23.9
	40s	44	16.4
	Over 50s	27	10.1

Table 1: General characteristics of subjects

Research Tools: A questionnaire was used as a research tool in this study. It consisted of two items related to individual characteristics (background variable), eight items to sport commitment (independence variable), and 11 items to exercise adherence (dependent variable). To measure sport commitment, questionnaires reorganized by Kim andLee (2009), Jeong(2004) considering Korean circumstances were revised and complemented. As for sport commitment, there were four items for cognitive commitment and four items for behavioral commitment. As for exercise adherence, the Korean Exercise Adherence Scale developed by Son andKim(2012) was revised and complemented for this study. Concerning exercise adherence, there were four items for tendency, three for possibility, and four for enhancement. Likert 5-Point Scale was used for the responses.

Exploratory Factor Analysis and Reliability Analysis: Because of a factorial analysis of exercise adherence, Bartlett's unit matrix was 796.392 (Sig=.001), and KMO index was .811. Because of a factorial analysis of 11 questions based on this, three factors were extracted, explaining 59.299% of the total variables. Factor loading was .726-.772 for tendency, .719-.758 for possibility and .501-.771 for enhancement. Reliability value was .687 for tendency, .669 for possibility and .691 for enhancement.

Data Processing: SPSS 21.0 was used for the statistical processing of collected data. Frequency analysis was

conducted on participants' demographic characteristics. Factorial analysis was conducted for validity verification, and Cronbach's α was used for reliability verification. Multiple regression analysis was conducted to examine the relationship between yacht school participants' sport commitment and exercise adherence. The significance level of all data was set at the level of p<. 05.

Study Results: Results of an analysis of the correlation between exercise adherence and sport commitment

To examine the correlation between exercise adherence and sport commitment, Pearson's productmoment correlation was calculated. The results of the correlation analysis are like <Table 2>.

 Table 2: Results of an analysis of the correlation

 between exercise adherence and sport commitment

Variable	Α	В	С	D	Е
А	-				
В	.205***	-			
С	.539***	.221***	-		
D	.364***	.375***	.424***	-	
Е	.423***	.326***	.299***	.457***	-

****p*<.001

A: Cognitive commitment, B: Behavioral commitment, C: tendency,

D: possibility, E: enhancement

Because of the correlation between variables like <Table 2>, exercise adherence and sport commitment, sub-factors of exercise adherence had statistically significant positive correlation with all sub-factors of commitment.

Correlation between sport commitment and tendency

 Table 3: Correlation between sport commitment and tendency

	B	SE	β	t
Constant	.969	.273		3.544***
Cognitive commitment	.548	.056	.516	9.846***
Behavioral commitment	.138	.062	.116	2.213*
R ² =.304, F=57.806	***			

p*<.05, **p*<.001

Like <Table 3>, sport commitment had a significant impact on tendency. The significance of the entire regression equation of this was F=57.806 (p<.001), and the explanation power was approximately 30.4% (R²=.304) in total variables. To examine the beta value, the relative impact of sport commitment on tendency, cognitive commitment (β =.516, p<.001) had a more positive impact than in behavioral commitment (β =.116, p<.05).

Correlation between sport commitment and possibility

Fable 4: Correlation	between	sport	commitn	nent and
	possibili	ty		

	В	SE	β	t	
Constant	1.348	.266		5.064***	
Cognitive commitment	.294	.054	.300	5.428***	
Behavioral commitment	.345	.061	.314	5.684***	
R ² =.227, F=38.831***					

****p*<.001

Like <Table 4>, sport commitment had a significant impact on possibility. The significance of the entire regression equation of this was F=38.831 (p<.001), and the explanation power was approximately 22.7% (R²=.227) in total variables. To examine the beta value, the relative impact of sport commitment on possibility, behavioral commitment (β =.314, p<.001) had a more positive impact than in cognitive commitment (β =.300, p<.001).

Correlation between sport commitment and enhancement

Table 5: Correlation between sport commitment and enhancement

	В	SE	β	t	
Constant	1.549	.224		6.911***	
Cognitive commitment	.310	.046	.372	6.789***	
Behavioral commitment	.234	.051	.250	4.573***	
R ² =.239, F=41.604***					

****p*<.001

Like <Table 5>, sport commitment had a significant impact on enhancement. The significance of the entire regression equation of this was F=41.604 (p<.001), and the explanation power was approximately 23.9% (R²=.239) in total variables. To examine the beta value, the relative impact of sport commitment on enhancement, cognitive commitment (β =.372, p<.001) had a more positive impact than in behavioral commitment (β =.250, p<.001).

DISCUSSION

Among various water sports, yachting is a representative sport for environment-friendly leisure, and the Korean geological conditions having easy access to the natural environments of the sea provide the best opportunity of yachting. Even in the recent economic recession, people attracted to sailing are constantly enjoying yachting, especially because it is an environment-friendly sport. In this sense, This study was conducted for the purpose of verifying the relationship between sport commitment of participants in yacht schools and sport continuance. The discussion focusing on the results of this is as follows:

This study revealed that sport commitment (cognitive commitment, behavioral commitment) of participants in yacht schools positively affects the entire sport continuance (tendency, possibility, reinforcement). This result reveals that sport commitment of participants in yacht schools is the factor of the properties to continue sports.

sports commitment including cognitive commitment and behavioral commitment would strengthen not only yacht school participators' tendency, possibility, and reinforcement but also exercise adherence. That is, yacht school participators' cognitive and behavioral commitment could strengthen their level of awareness of exercise adherence.^[16] contended that the moment of experiencing commitment would lead to the best pleasure and trance, eliminating fears, pressures, and weaknesses. In other words, sports commitment enables participators to experience pleasure, satisfaction, and delight from sports behavior. Thus, it can be concluded that yacht school participators' cognitive commitment and behavioral commitment influence exercise adherence.

Advanced studies have stated that sport commitment of participants in aerobics positively affected sport continuance^[12]. The studies also stated that the sport commitment level of participants in risk sports significantly affected the speed of participants^[10].

Experience of sport commitment according to participation in sports activities is highly correlated to the intention to continue engaging in sports regardless of gender, age, and career. Especially, ^[9] study proved that factors of sport commitment relative to perception and behavior commitment had the effect of reinforcement, by mediating the relationship between tendency, possibility and reinforcement, the factors of sport continuance of participants in swimming, the ability to continue their sports. Also, ^[1]study supports this study by establishing the fact that as the level of sport commitment experience of participants in leisure sports is high, the level of intention to sport continuance is high, and positive commitment experience is a significant factor for enhancing continuance.

^[5]stated that for participants in sports activities, experience of commitment in sports is more critical than anything else for continuous sport performance, Son and Kim(2012) study stated that commitment in sports positively affected sport continuance as well. Also, ^[11] study that established the relationship between sport commitment and sport-continuance behavior established the fact that the success of sport-continuance behavior is anticipated depending on the level of commitment experience.

As revealed above, sport commitment of participants in yacht schools and sport continuance are interrelated. Positive sport commitment in yacht schools may be the impetus for continuous sport performance by improvement of psychological satisfaction. To use yacht schools continuously, a plan to continue yacht activities is needed by providing sports tasks through systematic and proper program for the level of participants rather than yacht activities with a focus on laymen's lectures and individual practices.

CONCLUSION

To understand the relationship between yacht school participants' sport commitment and exercise adherence and seek measures to encourage them to consistently use yacht school, this study analyzed 268 questionnaires collected from yacht school participants by conducting frequency analysis, factorial analysis, reliability analysis, and multiple regression analysis.

The study results can be summarized as below.First, as a result of examining the relationship between yacht school participants' sport commitment and tendency, cognitive commitment(β =.516, p<.001) and behavioral commitment(β =.116, p<.05) had positive (+) effects on tendency. Second, as a result of examining the relationship between yacht school participants' sport commitment and possibility, cognitive commitment(β =.300, p<.001) and behavioral commitment(β =.314, p<.001) had positive (+) effects on possibility. Third, as a result of examining the relationship between yacht school participants' sport commitment and enhancement, cognitive commitment(β =.372, p<.001) and behavioral commitment(β =.250, p<.001) had positive (+) effects on enhancement. Therefore, it may be concluded that yacht school participants' sport commitment has positive effects on exercise adherence. Thus, it is necessary to induce yacht school participants to consistently participate in yacht school by motivating them have a positive perception of sport commitment. To do so, measures should be provided including establishment of facilities, development of easily accessible programs, and provision of opportunities through promotion

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Hanseo University, Seosan, 31962, Korea

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- Baek, Hyun., & Shim, Sang-Shin, Analysis of Causal Model on the Leisure Experience, Leisure Function, Flow Experience and Sport Continuance Intention of Leisure Sports Participants, Korean Journal of Physical Education, Vol 50, no 6, pp. 337-352, 2011.
- 2. Cho, Sung-Kyun., Kim, Jong-Kyung., & Lee, Jae-Don, A Study on the Relationship Among Participation Motivation, Flow Experience and Leisure Continuation of Marine Sports Participants. Korean Journal of Sport Management, Vol 15, no 4,pp. 51-62, 2010.
- Chung, Yong-Min, A Study on Casual Relationships Among Participation, Motivation, Sports Commitment and Leisure Satisfaction. Korean Journal of Physical Education, Vol 40, no 1, pp. 749-760,2001.

- Jeong, Yong-Gag. Validity Verification of Sport Commitment Behavior Scale. Korean Society of Sport Psychology, Vol 15, no 1, pp. 1-21, 2004.
- Jung, Yong-Gak, Validity Verification of Sport Commitment Behavior Scale, Korean Society of Sport Psychology, Vol 15, no 1, pp. 1-21, 2004.
- 6. Kim, Jun-Hee., & Lee, Mu-Yen, The Influence of Participation Motives and Sports Commitment on Psychological Happiness for Leisure Sports Participation. Journal of Leisure and Recreation Studies, Vol 33, no 4, pp. 101-112, 2009.
- 7. Kim, Yong-Man., Kim, Kyung-Chun., & Lee, Kye-Sok, Research on Structural Relations of the Image of a Venue with Participant's Participation Motive of Water Sport Fair, Service Quality of Fair, Satisfaction with Participation, and Service Image. Korean Journal of Sport Management, Vol 13,no 3,pp. 13-26, 2008.
- Lee, Jae-Bin, 2012, The Marine Sports Participation Motivation and Leisure Satisfaction, Exercise Lasting Relationship, Journal of The Korean Data Analysis Society, 14(5),2847-2858.
- Lee, Kang-Hun., Cho, Chun-Hwan., Jung, Jin-Uk., Shin, Seok-Min., Lyu, Min-Jeong., & Jung, Dae-Chul, Structural Equation Modeling Analysis of Participation Motivation, Sport Commitment, Participation Satisfaction, and Intent to Continue by Swimmers, Journal of Coaching Development, Vol 13, no 4, pp. 31-40, 2011.
- Lee, Kwang-Soo, The Relationships Among Involvement Motivation, Sports Commitment and Behavior After Participating in the Risk Sports, Korea Sport Research, Vol 15, no 5, pp. 399-409, 2004.
- Nam, In-Soo, &Roh, Mi-Ra, The Effect of Sport Commitment Experience on Leisure Identity and Exercise Adherence of Health Exercise Participants. Korean Journal of Sports Science, Vol 19,no 3,pp. 353-364,2010
- 12. Oh, Yoon-Sun., Kim, Sang-Hyun., & Lim, Se-Young, The Effects of Being Absorbed on Exercise One The Sports Satisfaction and Sports Holic of Aerobic Gymnastic Athletes, Journal of Coaching Development, Vol 9, no 4,pp. 253-266,2007.

- So, Young-Ho, The Influences of Participation Degree and Sensation Seeking on Exercise Commitment of Leisure Sports Participants. Korean Society of Sport Psychology, Vol 18, no 3,pp. 21-36, 2007
- 14. Son, Seung-Bum., & Kim, Bo-Ram, An Examination of Model Among Exercise Emotion, Flow and Continuous Behavior of Participate in Water-sports. Korean Journal of Physical Education, Vol 51, no 3, pp 285-294, 2012.
- 15. Son, Seung-Bum., & Kim, Chun-Jong, An Examination of Model Among Risk Perception, Fun, Leisure Flow and Continuous Behavior of Participate in Water Sports. Korean Journal of Physical Education, Vol 51, no 4, pp. 271-282, 2012.
- Youk, Jong-Sul, 2003, Sport Leisure Industry and Marketing, Journal of Leisure and recreation studies, Vol 25, pp. 5-23, 2003.

Study on Emergency Patients Care by Korea Coast Guard Center Workers Focused on Drowning, Fall and Isolation

In-Seob Lee¹, Jee Hee Kim², Tae-Young Moon², Byung-Jun Cho², Sang-Gyun Roh³, Chul-Tae Kim⁴, Hyo-Cheol Lee⁵

¹Korea Coast Guard, Korea; ²Department of Emergency Medical Services, Kangwon National University; ³Department of Emergency Medical Services, Sunmoon University; ⁴Department of Emergency Medical Services, Konyang University; ⁵Department of Emergency Medical Services, Honam University; Korea

ABSTRACT

The purpose of the study was to investigate the first response, rescue, and transport of emergency patients in Korea coast guard center workers. A self-administered questionnaire was carried out by 333 maritime police workers working at Korea coast guard center from March-June, 2016. The questionnaire consisted of 25 question items. Data were analyzed using SPSS WIN 21.0. Majority of the study subjects worked at the Korea Coast Guard Center and of them, 96.7% were composed of staff who did not possess emergency medical technician certificate, followed by 2.7% possessing level 2 emergency medical technician certificate, and 0.6% possessing level 1 emergency medical technician certificate. And in terms of the possession of lifeguard certificate, 60.1% of the staff possessed lifeguard certificate which was higher percentage than the staff who did not possess the certificate, and 39.9%. In the case of lifeguard certificate, staff who possess lifeguard certificate had better knowledge about the usage instructions for Automated External Defibrillator, than the staff who did not possess the certificate, and meaningful difference was seen in accordance with the possession of the lifeguard certificate(t=4.31, p<.001).Paramedics, also referred to as prehospital emergency personnel, must also be recognized as expert manpower and accordingly, there is a need for a system to allow them to receive corresponding reward.

Keywords: First response, Rescue, Transport, Emergency patients, Coast guard

INTRODUCTION

In the case of emergency patients on land, 119 rescue services come to the site to perform emergency medical care. Police substations that belonged to each Coast Guard Stations, have been managing departure and entry of ships into the major ports and harbors in our country in addition to maintaining public order and security, and the name has now changed to Korea Coast Guard Center that belongs to Korea Coast Guard, per the reorganization of government organizations ¹. Korea Coast Guard Center has reduced the public order maintenance work that it has done in the past, and reinforced safety rescue oriented work. With the rise

Corresponding Author: In-Seob Lee Department of Emergency Medical Services, Kangwon National University, 25949, Korea

in the quality of life for the citizens, those seeking for tourism leisure activities related to the ocean ^{2,,3}, have also increased and there has also been an increase in the trend for ocean related accidents as well. And according to the report by the Ministry of Ocean and Fisheries in 2016 on the accident prevention plan for the coastal and offshore fishing vessels, the average number of accidents related to deaths and disappearance in the recent 5 years, from 2011 to 2015, was 97 and maritime shipwreck accidents from the recent three years were reported as 7,963 in 2013, 11,180 in 2014, 18,835 in 2015, showing a continuing increase in the trend¹. Amid such changes, there is a demand for rescue expertise of the staff at the Korea Coast Guard Centers regarding the emergency patients and thus, there is a need for education and training on initial response on emergency patients as well as systematic patient rescue. This study looks into the reestablishment of the duty and role of Korea Coast Guard Center staff and accordingly. we seek to analyze

the number of emergency medical technicians assigned to each Korea Coast Guard Centers, initial response of the staff, emergency medical care knowledge, and the possibility of emergency medical care including cardiopulmonary resuscitation among others, when cardiac arrest patients are discovered ^{4,5,6}. We will look into whether the staff recognize the usage instructions for automated external defibrillator, and whether the staff have experience on emergency patient rescue and transport, and seek to propose a need for experience regarding the 3 major accidents(drowning, falling, isolation) indicated by the Korea Coast Guard(KCG), propriety of current rescue workers and equipment as well as expert divers.

STUDY METHOD

The subjects of this study were 333 maritime police officers, working at the Sokcho-Donghae(the East Sea)·Pohang Korea Coast Guard Center sites(safety center, local police station, patrol ship), which belong to Donghae(the East Sea) Korea Coast Guard, and the convenience sampling method was used for the subjects. In this study, the completion of the survey was carried out by first providing the subjects with an explanation regarding the study objective and the points of caution in completing the survey, and after obtaining an agreement from them, the completion of the survey was done through the self-administered method.

Two maritime police rescue expert officers, 2 professors from the department of emergency rescue, 1 statistics expert reviewed and verified the contents of the survey. The period during which the survey was carried out was from March-June 2016, and the subjects of survey were Korea Coast Guard Center maritime police officers. To investigate and reveal the study objective, the measuring tool used was structured survey sheet, and this survey sheet was used as the measurement tool in order to find out how the initial action of the staff, rescue, transport, equipment and others of the Korea Coast Guard Centers are carried out. The survey is composed of 8 general characteristics questions, 4 initial action questions, 7 rescue questions, 10 transport questions, 4 equipment and other questions for a total of 33 questions, and the result of investigating the credibility of the measurement tool used in this study, Cronbach α was 0.83 for initial action, 0.67 for rescue, 0.70 for transport, 0.85 for equipment and others, so all were above 0.60

indicating that it is at a credible level, and the results are as shown in <Table 1>. The collected data in this study were analyzed using the Statistical Package for the Social Science(SPSS) WIN 21.0 program. For the general characteristics of the study subjects, frequency and percentage were used to carry out frequency analysis. In order to find out about the awareness of the staff regarding the initial action and transport of the emergency patients at the Korea Coast Guard Center, t-test(verification) and One way ANOVA(one-way analysis of variance) were carried out.

Table 1: Reliability in the study

Classification	Items	Cronbach's α
First response	4	0.83
Rescue	7	0.67
Transport	10	0.70
Equipment and others	4	0.85

RESULTS

The sample used in this study were a total of 333 maritime police officers and when classified per the place of work, making up the majority at 75.7% were from Korea Coast Guard Center, next was 20.7% from local police stations, followed by 3.6% from patrol ship(in charge of emergency medical care).

Majority of the study subjects worked at the Korea Coast Guard Center and of them, 96.7% were composed of staff who did not possess emergency medical technician certificate, followed by 2.7% possessing level 2 emergency medical technician certificate, and 0.6% possessing level 1 emergency medical technician certificate. And in terms of the possession of lifeguard certificate, 60.1% of the staff possessed lifeguard certificate which was higher percentage than the staff who did not possess lifeguard certificate at 39.9%.

In the case of gender, there were much greater distribution of male at 93.7% with female at 6.3%. In the case of educational background, 39.9% were university graduates making up the highest percentage, followed by 30.3% 2 year college graduates, 29.4% high school graduates, and 0.3% graduate school graduates. For work experience, those with more than 20 years made up the highest percentage with 30.6%, followed by 29.4% possessing between $10 \sim 20$ years, 24.6%

possessing between $5 \sim 10$ years, and 15.3% possessing less than 5 years. On the other hand, there were more staff with Korea Coast Guard Center work experience than those without such experience at 88.6% and 11.4% respectively. In the case of rank, 38.7% were lieutenants, next was corporal at 24.6%, sergeant at 23.4%, constable at 11.4%, higher than inspector at 1.8%. The general characteristics of the subjects are as shown in <Table 2>.

Classif	ication	Number	Percent
XX7 1 1	Coast guard center	252	75.7
Work place	Branch office	69	20.7
	Patrol ship	12	3.6
	Level 1	2	0.6
Paramedic	Level 2	9	2.7
certificate	No.	322	96.7
Basic life	Yes.	200	60.1
support certificate	No.	133	39.9
Gandar	Male	312	93.7
Gender	Female	21	6.3
	High school	98	29.4
Education	College	101	30.3
Education	Graduate school	134	40.3
	<5years	51	15.3
Duration of	$5 \sim 10$ years	82	24.6
work	$11 \sim 20$ years	98	29.4
	>20 years	102	30.6
Work in coast	Yes.	295	88.6
guard center	No.	38	11.4

 Table 2: General characteristics of the subjects

Conted...

Rank	Policeman	38	11.4
	Senior policeman	82	24.6
	Police sergeant	78	23.4
	Police lieutenant	129	38.7
	Police inspector	6	1.8
Total		333	100.0

As a result of analyzing the emergency rescue capability among the initial action of the staff, we recognized that the staff working at the local police stations/patrol ships had more satisfactory emergency rescue capability compared to that of the staff working at the Korea Coast Guard Center, however the difference was not significant. In terms of the certificate, the study recognized those with emergency medical technician certificate to have more satisfactory emergency rescue capability than those without the certificate.

Possibility of emergency medical care including cardiopulmonary resuscitation among others, when cardiac arrest patients are discovered. The result of examining the awareness regarding the possibility of emergency medical care by maritime police staff, including cardiopulmonary resuscitation among others, when cardiac arrest patients are discovered, was a total average of 3.56 on a scale of one to five, allowing us to realize that the staff can carry out emergency medical care, including cardiopulmonary resuscitation among others, when cardiac arrest patients are discovered, among others, when cardiac arrest patients are discovered, among others, when cardiac arrest patients are discovered, and it is as shown in <Table 3>.

 Table 3: Possibility of emergency medical care by maritime police staff, including cardiopulmonary resuscitation among others, when cardiac arrest patients are discovered

	Classification	Number	Mean	SD	t(F)	р
XX7 1 1	Coast guard center	252	3.63	0.82	2 07**	0.004
work place	Branch office/Patrol ship	81	3.33	0.79	2.87	
Paramedic	Yes	11	3.64	0.67	0.32	0.750
certificate	No	322	3.56	0.83		
Basic life support	Yes	200	3.68	0.78	2.2(**	0.001
certificate	No	133	3.38	0.85	3.30	0.001
C 1	Male	312	3.55	0.83	0.(2	0.524
Gender	Female	21	3.67	0.73	-0.62	0.334

	High school	98	3.43	0.90		
Education	College	101	3.66	0.74	2.09	0.126
	Graduate school	134	3.57	0.82		
Duration of work	<5 years	51	3.78	0.70		0.016
	$5 \sim 10$ years	82	3.67	0.82	3.47*	
	11 ~ 20 years	98	3.53	0.79		
	>20 years	102	3.38	0.88		
Work in coast guard center	Yes.	295	3.55	0.83	-0.37	0.710
	No.	38	3.61	0.79		
	Policeman	38	3.71	0.69		
Rank -	Senior policeman	82	3.74	0.80	<i>A</i> 771**	
	Police sergeant	78	3.63	0.72	4./1	0.003
	Police lieutenant	135	3.36	0.89		
	Total	333	3.56	0.82		

Conted...

In the case of place of work, we recognized that the staff working at the Korea Coast Guard Center can perform emergency medical care, including cardiopulmonary resuscitation among others, when cardiac arrest patients are discovered, more so than the staff working at the local police station/patrol ship, and meaningful difference was seen in accordance with the current place of work. And in the case of lifeguard certificate, we recognized that the staff who possess lifeguard certificate can perform emergency medical care, including cardiopulmonary resuscitation among others, when cardiac arrest patients are discovered, more so than the staff who do not possess the certificate, and meaningful difference was seen in accordance with the possession of the lifeguard certificate(t=3.36, p<.01). Recognition of the usage instructions for Automated External Defibrillator, AED

The result of examining the maritime police staff regarding their knowledge on the usage instructions for Automated External Defibrillator, was a total average of 3.80 on a scale of one to five, indicating that the staff had good knowledge of the usage instructions for Automated External Defibrillator, as shown in <Table 4>.

In the case of place of work, staff working at the Korea Coast Guard Center had deeper understanding of the usage instructions for Automated External Defibrillator, than the staff working at the local police station/patrol ship, and it showed a significant difference in accordance with the current place of work(t=4.31, p<.001).

Classif	Classification			SD	t(F)	р
Wark place	Coast guard center	252	3.91	0.80	1 2 1 ***	0.000
work prace	Branch office/Patrol ship	81	3.46	0.84	4.31	0.000
Doromodio contificato	Yes	11	3.82	0.60	0.07	0.047
Paramedic certificate	No	322	3.80	0.84	0.07	0.94/
Basic life support	Yes	200	3.97	0.72	1 2 1 ***	0.000
certificate	No	133	3.56	0.92	4.51	0.000
Candan	Male	312	3.79	0.84	0.96	0.201
Gender	Female	21	3.95	0.74	-0.80	0.391
	High school	98	3.66	0.95		
Education	College	101	3.85	0.70	1.95	0.144
	Graduate school	134	3.87	0.82]	

	<5 years	51	4.20	0.57			
	$5 \sim 10$ years	82	3.91	0.77	0 20***	0.000	
Duration of work	$11 \sim 20$ years	98	3.78	0.79	0.20	0.000	
	>20 years	102	3.54	0.93			
Work in coast guard center	Yes	295	3.79	0.84	0.72	0.464	
	No	38	3.89	0.73	-0.75		
	Policeman	38	4.08	0.63		0.000	
Donk	Senior policeman	82	4.05	0.72	0.20***		
капк	Police sergeant	78	3.87	0.73	9.30		
	Police lieutenant	135	3.53	0.92			
Total		333	3.80	0.83			

Conted...

In the case of lifeguard certificate, staff who possess lifeguard certificate had better knowledge about the usage instructions for Automated External Defibrillator, than the staff who did not possess the certificate, and meaningful difference was seen in accordance with the possession of the lifeguard certificate(t=4.31, p<.001).

In the case of work experience, less the number of years of experience, better they knew about the usage instructions for automated external defibrillator, and meaningful difference was seen in accordance with the work experience (F=8.28, p<.001). Staff members had good knowledge and understanding about the usage instructions for automated external defibrillator, and those working at the Korea Coast Guard Center, those

who possessed lifeguard certificate, those with less number of years of work experience, and those with lower rank had better knowledge and understanding about the usage instructions for automated external defibrillator compared to other staff members.

In the case of place of work, the staff members working at the Korea Coast Guard Center felt the need for The result of looking into the recognition of the staff regarding the need for emergency medical technician at the Korea Coast Guard Center, was a total average of 4.12 on a scale of one to five, indicating that the staff members recognized the need for emergency medical technician at Korea Coast Guard Center, and the result is as shown in <Table 5>.

Classification		Number	Mean	SD	t(F)	р
Work aloop	Coast guard center	252	4.13	0.88	0.25	0.901
work place	Branch office/Patrol ship	81	4.10	0.87	0.25	0.801
Demonsalia contificato	Yes	11	4.55	0.52	1.64	0.102
Parametric certificate	No	322	4.11	0.88	1.64	0.102
Basic life support	Yes	200	4.16	0.82	1.02	0 309
certificate	No	133	4.06	0.95	1.02	0.507
Gender	Male	312	4.11	0.89	0.80	0.372
	Female	21	4.29	0.72	-0.89	
	High school	98	4.18	0.88		
Education	College		4.09	0.92	0.37	0.694
	Graduate sch0ool	134	4.10	0.85		
Duration of work	<5 years	51	4.08	0.69		
	$5 \sim 10$ years	82	4.15	0.85	0.07	0.077
	11 ~ 20 years	98	4.11	0.99	0.07	0.9//
	>20 years	102	4.13	0.88		

Table 5: The need to assign emergency medical technician to Korea Coast Guard Center

Work in coast guard	Yes.	295	4.11	0.90	0.49	0.633
center	No.	38	4.18	0.69	-0.48	
Rank	Policeman	38	4.13	0.62		0.066
	Senior policeman	82	4.02	0.86	2.42	
	Police sergeant	78	4.35	0.75		
	Police lieutenant	135	4.04	0.99		
Total		333	4.12	0.88		

Conted...

The emergency medical technician at Korea Coast Guard Center, more so than the staff working at the local police station/patrol ship, however there was no significant difference in accordance with the current place of work. In the case of emergency medical technician certificate, those who possess the emergency medical technician certificate felt the need for the emergency medical technician at Korea Coast Guard Center, more so than those who do not possess the certificate, however there was no significant statistical difference. In the case of lifeguard certificate, those who possess the lifeguard certificate felt the need for the emergency medical technician at Korea Coast Guard Center, more so than those who do not possess the certificate. As a result of studying the degree of experience on the transport of emergency patient by the maritime police staff, the total average came out to be 2.98 on a scale of one to five, indicating that there was not much experience on transporting emergency patient, as shown in <Table 6>.

Classification		Number	Mean	SD	t(F)	р
Work place	Coast guard center	252	2.99	1.23	0.28	0.704
Branch office/Patrol ship		81	2.94	1.06	0.38	0.704
Deremadia contificate	Yes	11	3.45	1.04	1.25	0.177
Parametric certificate	No	322	2.96	1.19	1.55	0.177
Basic life support	Yes	200	2.96	1.19	0.26	0.721
certificate	No	133	3.01	1.18	-0.50	0.721
Candan	Male	312	3.03	1.18	2 70**	0.006
Gender	Female	21	2.29	1.06	2.79	
	High school	98	2.94	1.16	1.03	0.358
Education	College	101	3.12	1.16		
	Graduate school	134	2.90	1.23		
	<5 years	51	2.49	1.22		0.014
	$5 \sim 10$ years	82	3.00	1.24	3.61*	
Duration of work	11 ~ 20 years	98	3.08	1.16		
	>20 years	102	3.11	1.11		
Work in coast guard	Yes	295	3.03	1.17	2.07*	0.020
center	No	38	2.61	1.31	2.07	0.039
	Policeman	38	2.50	1.22		
Rank	Senior policeman	82	2.83	1.31	4 00**	0.002
	Police sergeant	78	3.33	1.04	4.99	0.002
	Police lieutenant	135	3.00	1.13		
	Fotal	333	2.98	1.19		

Table 6: Experience on the transport of emergency patient by the maritime police officer

3. Ability of maritime police staff to rescue and transport drowned individuals: As a result of studying the awareness regarding the ability to rescue and transport a drowned individual in the time of discovery, by the maritime police staff, the total average came out to be 3.15 on a scale of one to five, as shown in <Table 7>. In the case of place of work, we recognized that the staff at the Korea Coast Guard Center had higher ability rescuing and transporting drowned individuals, compared to the staff at local police

stations/patrol ships(t=2.08, p<.05). In the case of work experience, staff with experience between $10 \sim 20$ years had the highest ability rescuing and transporting drowned individuals, and staff with experience between $5 \sim 10$ years were recognized as not having high ability in rescuing and transporting drowned individuals, compared to other staff.

Ability of maritime police staff to rescue and transport drowned individuals

Cl	assification	Number	Mean	SD	t(F)	р
Wark alooo	Coast guard center	252	3.20	0.80	2.0.0*	0.020
work place	Branch office/Patrol ship	81	2.99	0.77	2.08	0.039
Paramedic	Yes	11	2.73	0.79	1 70	0.076
certificate	No	322	3.16	0.80	-1./8	
Basic life support	Yes	200	3.21	0.81	1 70	0.077
certificate	No	133	3.05	0.78	1.78	0.077
Candan	Male	312	3.16	0.81	1.4.4	0.151
Gender	Female	21	2.90	0.62	1.44	0.151
	High school	98	3.14	0.90		0.887
Education	College	101	3.18	0.73	0.12	
	Graduate school	134	3.13	0.78		
	<5 years	51	3.12	0.77		0.554
	$5 \sim 10$ years	82	3.10	0.81	0.70	
Duration of work	11 ~ 20 years	98	3.24	0.81	0.70	
	>20 years	102	3.11	0.80	-	
Work in coast	Yes	295	3.15	0.81	0.00	0.020
guard center	No	38	3.16	0.75	-0.09	0.930
	Policeman	38	3.00	0.70		
Rank	Senior policeman	82	3.21	0.81	0.60	0.615
	Police sergeant	78	3.17	0.81	0.00	
	Police lieutenant	135	3.14	0.81		
Total		333	3.15	0.80		

Table 7: Ability	of maritime	police staff to	rescue and	l transport	drowned	indiv	idual
------------------	-------------	-----------------	------------	-------------	---------	-------	-------

In the case of work experience at Korea Coast Guard Center, we recognized that the staff without work experience at the Korea Coast Guard Center had higher ability in rescuing and transporting drowned.

DISCUSSION

It is often that we come across drowning accidents from unskilled swimming, safety accidents from water sport activities, as well as death accidents from scuba diving, from nearby coasts. Ships can cause many losses of lives from fire, collision, being capsized, sinking and others, and those who perform ocean related works can get involved in safety accidents during work. And when these various accidents occur, maritime police officers have to rush to the site of the accident, and take action in such emergency situation. Unlike on land, emergency medical care has to be carried out on a shaking boat and even in the water. Improvement in the emergency medical care knowledge and ability to respond to emergency patients of Korea Coast Guard Center staff can be a matter of life and death to people in danger.

The Korea Coast Guard Academy, trains level 2 emergency medical technicians during the new police officer training period and during recruitment, level 1 emergency medical technicians with great amounts of actual work experience are hired via special hiring.

Emergency medical technicians are prehospital emergency personnel, and the position requires high level of ability to judge as well as leadership on site, and are expert workforce needed at the Korea Coast Guard Center. They work at 93 Korea Coast Guard Centers around the country and work 24 hours in 3 shifts, and each Korea Coast Guard Centers need 3 emergency medical technicians, however that is not the case in reality. It is important for this study to become the foundation in creating an environment in which emergency medical technicians can work at all Korea Coast Guard Centers.

CONCLUSION

The study recognized that staff possessing lifeguard certificate knew very well about the usage instructions for automated external defibrillator, and when staff possessing lifeguard certificate finds patient experiencing cardiac arrest, they can perform emergency medical care.

The Korea Coast Guard Center, considered as the point of contact in preventing coastal accidents for the people of our nation, is in need of level 1 emergency medical technicians and expert divers to be assigned, who can respond in emergency situations. In the case of emergency medical technicians, job rotation between 119 rescue services and Korea Coast Guard Center should be implemented to sustain expertise of the emergency medical technicians. If doctors and nurses possess expertise at hospitals, emergency medical technicians, also referred to as prehospital emergency personnel, must also be recognized as expert manpower and accordingly, there is a need for a system to allow them to receive corresponding reward.

Ethical Clearance: Taken from Kangwon National University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- 1. Ministry of the Interior and Safety. Statistical Yearbook, Republic of Korea, pp. 421, 2016
- Ikeda K. Gender differences in human loss and vulnerability in natural disasters : A case study from Bangladesh. Indian Journal of Gender Study., Vol 2, pp. 171-193, 1995.
- Fowler JH, Christakis NA. Cooperative behavior cascades in human social networks. Proceedings of National Academy of Sciences,no 107, pp 5334-5338, 2010.
- 4. Park JM, Jung HM, Kim JH, Han SB, Kim JS, Shin DW, Paik JH. Clinical characteristics of patients who suffered an injury associated with a maritime accidents. Journal of the Korean Society of Emergency Medicine. Vol 21,no 6, pp. 851-857, December, 2010.
- Elinder M, Erixson O. Gender, social norms, and survival in maritime disaster. Proceedings of the National Academy of Sciences of the United States of America, Vol 109, no 33, pp. 13220-13224, August 2012.
- Frankenberg E, Gillespie T, Preston S, Sikoki B, Thomas D. Mortality, the family and the Indian Ocean tsunami. Economy Journal., Vol 121, F162-F182, 2011.

Reliability Enhancement using Opportunistic Routing in Mobile Ad-hoc Networks

P. B. Edwin Prabhakar¹, K. ThirunadanaSigamani²

¹Research Scholar, Department of Computer Science and Engineering, St Peter's Institute of Higher Education and Research; ²Professor & Head, Department of Computer Science and Engineering, St. Peter's College of Engineering and Technology, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

The ultimate goal of this study is to ensure the reliability and route stability in mobile ad-hoc networks. The opportunistic routing scheme is used to provide reliability in the data transmission over mobile ad-hoc network. In this paper, Robustness Enhancement using Opportunistic Routing (RE-OR) in Mobile Ad-hoc networks is proposed. In this scheme, the next forwarder node is chosen dynamically based on the link quality and the distance to the destination. So, the data can reach the destination without delay and in a reliable manner. The proposed routing scheme is evaluated by using the simulation results obtained by Network Simulator-2 simulator.

Keywords: MANET, reliability, stability, link quality, Network Simulator-2.

INTRODUCTION

Mobile Ad-hoc Network (MANET) is a spatially distributed wireless network. In this network, each and every node is free to move in any direction. In wireless networks, generally each and every node has the link with the nodes within its transmission range. As all the nodes in the MANET are mobile nodes, the link between the nodes changes frequently. The most important characteristics on MANET which attracts by many of the application are the autonomous behavior of the mobile nodes. The term autonomous indicates that all the nodes are present as an independent entity. The mobile nodes in MANET are self directed and they don't have any centralized control. The node should play a dual role in MANET environment. So, the cooperative communication plays a vital role in MANET.

Many simple MANET-reactive routing protocols use a single metric like the shortest path, signal strength,

Corresponding Author: P. B. Edwin Prabhakar Research Scholar, Department of Computer Science and Engineering, St Peter's Institute of Higher Education and Research, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India E-mail:edwinprabhakar.phd@gmail.com or node battery's residual to construct the route for data transmission. This single-metric route selection is not sufficient to construct a stable route because it may cause frequent route failures that stimulate the routing protocol algorithms to rediscover a new route each time a route is broken. The operations of route discovery consume extra network resources, degrading network performance, minimizing network lifetime, and leading to network partitioning problems. Since the node positions changes dynamically in MANET, the reactive routing protocol is used to route the data packets to the destination in a dynamic environment. The route to reach the destination changes dynamically as the link between the nodes changes dynamically. So, the reliability in the data transmission is not guaranteed in MANET. The reliability can be achieved by the use of opportunistic routing. There are several routing scheme developed for the dynamic environment of MANET.

The rest of this paper is explained as follows: Existing works are explained in next section followed by the proposed work, the simulation analysis and conclusion.

RELATED WORKS

The geographical routing uses location information to forward the data packets in a hop by hop fashion¹. Geographic routing protocols are much suitable for MANETs. In geographical routing, each and every node should be able to approximate the location of the nodes within its range. Each node should update the position of its immediate neighbor if the node moves to another location. EX-OR chooses the rely nodes to reach the destination in a dynamic manner. The next forwarder node is chosen only when the data reaches the previous forwarder node². Traditional routing schemes avoid the link with high loss rate to participate in the transmission.

Geographic routing scheme uses the greedy forwarding scheme to forward the packets to the destination. The greedy forwarding fails to push the data towards its destination because of communication voids³. Greedy perimeter stateless routing is specifically designed for datagram wireless networks. This routing scheme uses the location information of the routers and the destination to make the greedy forwarding decision⁴. It uses only the local information to route the data packets towards its destination.

Location aided opportunistic routing uses only the location information to route the data packets⁵. As this protocol uses only the location information to direct the data packets, it can be useful only for the static wireless networks. Fuzzy-based approach enhances the AODV (FU-AODV) reactive routing protocol's performance by selecting the most trusted nodes to construct the route between the source and destination nodes. The nodes' parameters, residual energy, node mobility, and number of hop counts, are fed through a fuzzy inference system to compute the value of the node trust level, which can be used as a metric to construct an optimal path from source to destination⁶.

Route Stability and Energy Aware Ad hoc Ondemand Distance Vector (RSEA-AODV) protocol designs a bi-objective optimization formulation to compute the reliability factor based on stability and residual energy of nodes. The route with the highest reliability factor value is selected for data transmission⁷. During route discovery, signal strength, delay, remaining energy and draining rate of nodes decide whether to add the node in path or not⁸. All these parameters are compared with defined threshold value, if calculated value satisfy the threshold condition then it process the route request packet otherwise it drops the packet.

AODV only saves the least hops path to the destination. When the link breaks, it needs to rediscover

the route that increase network overload. MAODV takes route stability into consideration to attempt to establish a more stable path between the source and destination⁹. A trust module is included in the adaptive protocol which gives inputs regarding nodes' trustworthiness so as to keep a path as reliable as possible¹⁰.

Robustness enhancement using opportunistic routing scheme: In this paper a new opportunistic routing scheme Reliable and stable opportunistic routing (RE-OR) is proposed. This scheme uses the destination location information to direct the packet towards the destination. Each and every node maintains the neighbor list to find the next forwarding node. The node selects the next forwarding node based on the parameters link quality and the distance to the destination. The proposed scheme provides the better performance than traditional methods in terms of throughput and delay.

MANET is widely used in many applications regarding critical task such as military, disaster recovery etc. So the reliability of data transfer plays a very important role in MANET. The MANET changes its topology dynamically. So, the link between the nodes may fail at the middle of data transfer. By default the reliability is not guaranteed in MANET. The traditional routing protocols such as DSR, DSDV and AODV predetermine the route before transmitting the data packets. If any route failure occur means it reroute the data packets from source to destination. So, the delay occurs in the network due to route failure. But opportunistic routing never predetermines the route to reach the destination. It provides the choice for the next forwarding node until the data packet reach the destination. So, there is no route failure and it ensures the robustness of the data transmission.

In the proposed scheme, the opportunistic routing is act as base for routing. The route stability is ensured by choosing the next forwarder node based on the link quality. The source and all intermediate nodes chooses the next forwarder node from candidate forwarding list based on the node with high link quality with the node forwards the data. To reduce the delay, the shortest path is selected by estimating the distance between the current node and the destination node. The proposed scheme provides route stability by considering the link quality while selecting next forwarder node. Each and every forwarder node sends the acknowledgement back to the sender after receiving the data packets to ensure the reliability of data transfer.



Acknowledgement

Figure 1: Reliability and stable opportunistic routing scheme

The proposed reliable and stable opportunistic routing scheme is explained in Figure 1. Initially, the source node gets the location of the destination and then attaches it into the end of each and every packet to be transmitted. Then source node estimates its neighbor list. The next forwarding node is selected from the neighbor list. The source node and each and every intermediate node choose best forwarder based on the following algorithm.

Forwarding candidate selection algorithm FL: Forwarding list NL: Neighbor list DC: Distance between current node and destination node DS: Distance between source and destination node D: Destination node S: Source node If D is in the NL(S) then Forward data packets directly Else Batches \rightarrow Grouping data packets For each n in NL(S) If (DC (n) \leq DS) Add n into FL For all batches attach FL at end // Next forwarder node For all batches { Foreach node in NL nfwd \rightarrow node with high link quality } Repeat until nfwd=D End

The best forwarder is selected by using Forwarding candidate selection algorithm. The best forwarder node repeats the process until the data packet reaches the destination. Before transmission, the data packets to be transmitted are grouped into batches. The node appends the forwarding list at the end of each batch. So, the forwarding list is not required to attach at the end of each packet. The node in the neighbor list is analyzed to select the best behavior. The link quality is estimated by using the equation 1.

 $LQ = PRR \times RSSI \qquad \dots (1)$

Where,

 $LQ \rightarrow Link Quality$

 $PRR \rightarrow Packet Reception Rate$

 $RSSI \rightarrow Received signal strength$

The link quality takes a very important role in the proposed scheme. As the MANET changes its topology dynamically, the link between the nodes is not stable for all the times. If the link failure occurs at the middle of the transmission means it leads to packet delay. So, before forwarding the data to the node, the link quality is analyzed to reduce the delay and ensure the reliability.

Performance Evaluation: The performance of the Robustness enhancement using opportunistic routing scheme is examined by using the Network simulator (NS2). It is an open source programming language written in C⁺⁺ and Object Oriented Tool Command Language. To estimate the proposed scheme we have assumed 65 sensor nodes, a network in an area of $1000x1500 \text{ m}^2$. The parameters used for the simulation of the proposed scheme are tabulated in Table 1.

Table 1: Simulation Parameters of RE-OR

Parameter	Value
Number of nodes	63
Routing scheme	RE-OR and FU-AODV
Traffic model	Constant Bit Rate
Simulation Area	1000x1500 m ²
Channel	Wireless Channel
Transmission range	250m
Communication Protocol	UDP
Antenna	Omni Antenna

Random waypoint mobility model is used to the sensor node movement. User Datagram Protocol (UDP) is used to node communication. We consider the packet delivery rate, packet loss rate, delay, residual energy are showing the efficiency of the proposed work.

Packet Delivery Rate: Packet Delivery Rate (PDR) is the ratio of the total number of packets effectively delivered to the total packets sent. It is received from the equation (2).

$$PDR = \frac{\text{Total Pkts Received}}{\text{Total Pkts Send}} \qquad \dots (2)$$

Figure 2 shows the PDR of the proposed scheme RE-OR is higher than the PDR of the existing method FU-AODV. The greater value of PDR means better performance of the protocol.



Figure 2: Packet Delivery Rate of RE-OR and FU-AODV

Packet Loss Rate: Packet Loss Rate (PLR) is the ratio of the packets lost to the total packets sent, estimated by the equation 3.

$$PLR = \frac{\text{Total Pkts Dropped}}{\text{Total Pkts Send}} \qquad \dots (3)$$

The PLR of the proposed scheme RE-OR is lower than the existing scheme FU-AODV in figure 3. Lower the PLR indicates the higher performance of the network.



Figure 3: Packet Loss Rate of RE-OR and FU-AODV

Average Delay: Delay is defined as the time difference between the current packets received and the previous packet received and is shown in equation 4, where n is the number of nodes.

Delay =
$$\frac{\sum_{n=0}^{n} Pkt \text{ received time} - Pkt \text{ send time}}{n}$$
 ...(4)

Figure 4 demonstrates that the delay value is low for the proposed scheme RE-OR than the existing scheme FU-AODV. The minimum value of delay is improves the network performance.



Figure 4: Average Delay of RE-OR and FU-AODV

Throughput: Throughput is defined as the rate at data is successfully transmitted for every packet sent and is shown in equation 5.



Figure 5: Throughput of RE-OR and FU-AODV

Figure 5 show that the proposed scheme RE-OR has greater average throughput when compared to the existing scheme FU-AODV.

Residual Energy: The amount of energy remaining in a node at the current instance of time is called as residual

energy. A measure of the residual energy gives the rate at which energy is consumed by the network operations.



Figure 6 shows that the residual energy of the network is better for the proposed scheme RE-OR when compared with the existing scheme FU-AODV.

CONCLUSION

This paper proposed a novel routing scheme is called reliable and stable routing scheme. This routing scheme gives the choice of next forwarding node until the routed data packet reach the destination. The route to reach the destinations is not even known by the source itself. To ensure reliability, the route is constructed dynamically in the MANET environment. Thus proposed RS-OR ensures reliability and stability. This has been evaluated by using the simulation results obtained by network simulator.

Ethical Clearance: St Peter's Institute of Higher Education and Research

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- M. Mauve, A. Widmer, and H. Hartenstein, "A Survey on Position-Based Routing in Mobile Ad Hoc Networks," IEEE Network, vol. 15, no. 6, pp. 30-39, Nov./Dec. 2001.
- 2. Sanjit Biswas and Robert Morris "ExOR: Opportunistic Multi-hop Routing for Wireless Networks", SIGCOMM'05, August 21–26, 2005, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, USA.

- D. Chen and P. Varshney, "A Survey of Void Handling Techniques for Geographic Routing in Wireless Networks," IEEE Comm. Surveys and Tutorials, vol. 9, no. 1, pp. 50-67, Jan.-Mar. 2007.
- Menaka, S., & Jayanthi, M. K. (2014). Adaptive and Self Healing Routing for Mobile AdHoc Networks Using Cross Layer Design. Journal of computing and information technology, 22(4), 227-236.
- K. Zeng, Z. Yang, and W. Lou, "Location-Aided Opportunistic Forwarding in Multirate and Multihop Wireless Networks," IEEE Trans. Vehicular Technology, vol. 58, no. 6, pp. 3032-3040, July 2009.
- Abbas, N. I., Ilkan, M., & Ozen, E. (2015). Fuzzy approach to improving route stability of the AODV routing protocol. EURASIP Journal

on Wireless Communications and Networking, 2015(1), 235.

- Srinivasan, P., Kamalakkannan, P., & Shantharajah, S. P. (2013). Stability and energy aware multipath routing for mobile ad hoc networks. International Journal of Computer Applications, 74(16).
- Kumar, R., & Gupta, M. (2014, December). Route stability and energy aware based AODV in MANET. In High Performance Computing and Applications (ICHPCA), 2014 International Conference on (pp. 1-5). IEEE.
- 9. Zonghua, M., & Xiaojing, M. (2011). A modified AODV routing protocol based on route stability in MANET.
- Sarkar, S., & Datta, R. (2017). An adaptive protocol for stable and energy-aware routing in MANETs. IETE Technical Review, 34(4), 353-365.

International Trade Importance Trends and Approaches

Cyril C. George¹, J. Rengamani²

¹Ph.D Research Scholar, ²Research Supervisor & Associate Professor, AMET Business School, AMET University, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

Though international trade has history from time immemorial, China and India were the torch bearers of international trade. Briton played a crucial role in promoting international trade after industrial revolution with its strong economy. The colonial policy of Briton further promoted global trade. After World War-II, the aggressive economic measures required for recovery of many economies further encouraged trade among nations. In the process of emerging global trade, different growth poles emerged as potential forces. Belatedly, the developing economies emerged as vital growth pole with higher economic growth rate. It is anticipated that the emerging economies are going to play a more important role in the international trade compared to other economic blocks by 2025. Conversion of GATT into WTO and emergence of other world bodies like World Bank and IMF with more effective policies and programmes provided an effective platform for international trade among nations. It helped to reduce the protectionist policies and trade barriers and encouraged more and more free trade across borders. The increasing global trade is the emerging trend in world economy.

Keywords: Globalisatiom, International Trade, Growth Poles, ulti polarity, debt crisis, protectionism, trade bariiers, multilateral approach.

INTRODUCTION

This is an era of globalization. 1980 onwards many economies in the world have started liberalizing their trade and economic policies with a conviction that enhanced international trade is key for socio economic development of a country. It is also seen that countries with more open economic and trade policies and more share in international trade have grown faster compared to other countries. More pro active and effective roles played by world bodies like World Bank, IMF and World Trade Organization have further helped world economies to frame effective policies condusive to promote world trade. These world bodies have also provided an effective mechanism for carrying out international trade and addressing trade related disputes which enhanced the confidence of economies.

Historical Perspective of Global Trade: Historically, China and India were the flag bearers of International Trade. Until the first half of second millennium, China and India were seen as growth poles. From 1500 A.D. onwards Western Europe started aggressive international trade registering a higher share in the total global output (Maddison 2007).

Though the history of trade among communities traces back to time immemorial, definite trade between two nations dates back to 11th century due to the long distance trading between Venice and Netherlands. Over the centuries, commercial activities grew considerably weakening the feudal system and thereby seeds of capitalism gradually sown. Growing industrialization and urbanization further weakened the feudal system in the West. Innovations in the field of sailing also promoted long distance trading between different communities and nations [1]. The socio economic developments like concept of private property, banking deposits, contract system, craft guilds, merchant groups, formation of companies, cross country markets, finance system, government support for open market system etc. promoted capitalism. Protestant Reformation which promoted a work culture of hard work, frugality and efficiency helped the growth of capitalism in the West. Though capitalism as a socio economic system initially originated in Europe, gradually it spread to North America and Australia. However, Japan remained a closed society mainly due to the deep rooted feudal structures and caste system until Meiji Restoration in 1968. In order to compete with the development of western countries,

Japan had to resort to large scale borrowing of western technologies for industrial development.

During the 19th Century, Britain played a crucial role in the world economy propelled by its Industrial Revolution. British economy was very strong due to current account surpluses and higher valuation of Pound. By the end of the century, British industry and investment spread to other European countries and North America. At the beginning of the 20th Century witnessed turmoil in many parts of the world economy. The protective industrial policies and tariff measures stifled the trade. The First World War has crippled many economies in Europe. In the post World War-I scenario, the economic resurgence was lead by United States. Germany suffered badly mainly due to the huge payments owed to the Allied powers. 1929 witnessed Great Depression and crash of stock market in United States and repercussions were spread to Europe. The resurgent Germany witnessed political turmoil in 1933 due to the rise of National Socialist Party headed by Adolf Hitler. Further development of Germany was characterized by re-industrialization, expansion of military capacity, construction of highway system and production of economy cars especially Volkswagen.

Post World War-II: After World War-II, Western Allied Forces attempted to control the global economy. The proposed creation of three organizations played key roles in the smooth functioning of world economy.

- 1. International Bank for Reconstruction and Development (I&RD) with an intention of rebuilding the war affected economies of Europe and Asia.
- International Monetary Fund (IMF) with a view to maintain fixed exchange rate system, known as Bretton Woods System (BWS). The BWS was dissolved in 1970 and IMF has become a stronger body overseeing the international financial system.
- 3. International Trade Organization (ITO), though it did not become a full-fledged reality, the goal of liberalizing the world trade was entrusted with General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade (GATT). Various Round negotiations resulted in drastic reduction of world tariff and the Uruguay Round in 1994 reduced barriers to trading services, protection of intellectual property and liberalization in agriculture. The main

achievement of Uruguay Round is the decision to transform GATT into World Trade Organization (WTO).

The post World War-II witnessed two major geo political events viz. the cold war and decolonization which have significant impact on economic development and world trade.

The global scenario witnessed emergence of three groups of nations i.e. (1) consisted western democratic industrial nations, (2) Communist nations and (3) developing nations.

The post World War-II also witnessed withdrawal of European countries from colonized countries resulting birth of new nations like India, Pakistan, Portugal, etc. The newly liberated countries had a tough time in formulating its own socio economic policies. Many countries followed a socialist pattern with a view to cater to the essential needs of the people of the country. Economic policies were highly regulatory in nature with a view to reduce import and promote indigenous industrialization. This was necessitated mainly due to the colonial exploitative practices of importing raw material and thereafter exporting high valued manufactured goods to colonial countries. Further, the new industries required higher levels of protection and incentives from imports for its sustainability.

Developed economies were following economic policies with the belief that they are self reliant and protected from economies of other nations. But, the oil price shocks of 1970s and subsequent recession and inflation realized the US economy that it is not independent from the rest of the world.

Another major development in the emergence of global economy is the exorbitant earnings of oil exporting countries more than what they could spend. The dollar denominated surplus earnings resulted participation of these economies in the global economy and the deposits were mainly made in the banks of US and Europe.

The international debt crisis of 1982 also had great impact in the world economy. This crisis was resulted mainly because of very tight monitory policy introduced by the then Chairman of Federal Reserve System to fight double digit inflation in US. The reduction in money supply caused increase in interest rates and higher interest payment by developing countries to service their international borrowings. Ronald Reagan's supply-side economic policy caused further damage to the economy which was facing worst recession. This has caused low demand for products from developing countries. The developing countries had severe adverse impact due to higher interest rate for servicing the international borrowings on the one hand and poor demand for exports on the other hand. This has resulted in stringent austerity measures in many developing countries like Mexico, Argentina and Brazil. These developments acted like an eye opener for many developing countries and realized the need for having an open and more integrated economy with other developed economies. This idea has resulted in the policy changes of countries like Korea, Honkong, Taiwan and Singapore which helped them to become developing economies on a fast track and hence they are known as Asian Tigers. This change in the developing economies led to further opening up of markets including stock market which facilitated investment of industrial nations in the Capital Markets of developing economies like Argentina, Chile, Thailand, Malaysia and so on. This has helped developing nations to have sufficient financial capital for investing in infrastructure development and other related activities. The fall of Soviet Union also seen as a lesson that closed economies are not going to survive for long. The end of cold war resulted in more movement of products and interactions between different economies and highlighted the interdependence and need for more vibrant global economy.

Emerging Global Trends: As the economic growth has diffused to many countries, the concept of growth poles has been gradually changed to multi polarity in the global economy. The strength of G7 countries as growth drivers has been shared among the developing economies. Since the beginning of the 21st century, the global economy has become increasingly multi polar mainly due to the expansion of the process of globalization (Findlay and O'Rourke 2007).

In the period 2004-2008, the US, Euro area and China were the main growth poles. Within a decade, it was expected that developing economies along with advanced economies like Japan and U.K are likely to join these growth poles. Among the developing economies, China emerged as a distinct economy and positioned itself as a growth pole (Arora and Vamvakidis 2010a).

The East Asian growth poles such as China and Korea heavily depend upon exports to drive their growth whereas the Latin American growth poles such as Brazil and Mexico concentrate more on domestic consumption. The strength of developing East Asian economies was the strong domestic consumption base which provided market potential for advanced nations and promotion of global trade. The economic growth of a country also depends upon the policy framework and political stability (Felsenthal and Machover 1998; Masfiled 1993). Technological inventions and development also drive sustainable economic growth in the long run (Romer 1990; Solow 1956). For example, the economic policies of the China and US have resulted in Foreign Direct Investment and setting up of manufacturing basis in China by US which also resulted transfer of technology (Acemoglu, Johnson and Robinson 2005; Rodrik, Subramanian and Trebbi 2004). Such policies and investment activities have caused technology diffusion and development which helped all the nations involved in the process (Grossman and Helpman 1991a). As far as investing countries are concerned, they could produce intermediate goods at a cheaper cost (Eaton and Kortum 2002: Grossman and Helpman 1991b; Rivera-Batiz and Romer 1991). Though the developing economies like East Asian economies witnessed more import than export, the open economic policy has resulted in adoption of more technology and productivity which helped higher growth in the economy (Krugman 1979; Melitsz 2003). This also helped transfer of technological knowledge, higher labour turnover and exchange of high quality goods and services (Du, Harrison, and Jefferson 2011; Etheir 1986; Fosfuri, Motta, and Ronde 2001; Markusen 2004; Rodriguez-Clare 1996). This trend has witnessed that the financial openness can promote growth when the liberalization process is combined with structural reforms (Beck and Levine 2005; Quinn and Toyoda 2008). During the progress, international labour mobility was also promoted which helped knowledge transfer which is critical for growth (Hovhannisyan and Keller 2010; Kim, Lee and Marschke 2009; Oettl and Agrawal 2008, Kerr 2008; Kerr and Lincoln 2010; Rauch 2001). The mobility of labour has helped the recipient nations as technical talents are made available at reasonable labour cost and the lending countries also benefitted out of the Foreign Exchange remittances which are critical for economic growth (McCraw 2010; Hatton 2010).

During the global financial crisis of 2008-09, these developing economies showed their resilience and strength and even challenged the might of G7 countries by registering increasing trend of global trade and finance (O'Neill 2001). When developed economies registered a negative growth of about 3.5%, these BRIICKS economies registered a 1.5% growth during the year 2009. Among these developing economies, China and India were the flag bearers. China overtook Japan and emerged as the second largest economy in 2010. These developments have further strengthened the interdependence of their economies and promoted world trade.

The developing economies were registering a higher growth rate compared to industrial nations of the West. It is expected that emerging economies will account for 45% of global output by 2025 compared to about 39% at present which means that these countries will account for greater volume of international trade and investment flow. Among the developing economies, China and India are going to register higher growth rate compared to others. As such, these economies will hold greater proportion of global wealth and 21st century is likely to be driven by sustained and higher growth of developing economies especially China and India. It is expected that the combined real output of BRIICKS nations (Brazil, Russia, India, Indonesia, China and South Korea) will match the output of Euro area by 2025. The growing economies are expected to register an average growth of 4.7% whereas the world's average growth is expected to be about 2.3%. In short, the global trade is going to be accounted about half each between developing economies and advanced nations and a more integrated global trade is the emerging scenario.

Recent trends in the World Trade: 1970s witnessed a lot of upheavals in world economy. The economic collapse of 1971 necessitated realignment of world many currencies. The food crisis which was experienced during 1970-74 also created adverse impact in many economies^[2]. The oil prices increased about 4 times during 1973-74. Oil prices doubled during 1979-80 also. All these developments has caused economic depression during 1970s, accelerated inflation and experienced volatility in the exchange and interest rates. The impact of the recession prevailed for a longer period. The developed countries were affected more severely than the developing countries. During 1970s average annual growth of developing countries fell from 5.8% to 4.6% whereas the industrial nations growth has fell from 5.1% to 2.5%. The developing countries faced the situation more effectively compared to the industrial nations mainly by cutting demands for exports, additional production for export purposes and to substitute imports and effecting economic structural adjustments (World Development Report, 1981).

During the early 1990s a slowdown in growth was experienced in all economies but developing economies performed better compared to industrial nations, and some oil exporting countries were substantially benefitted due to raise in the oil prices. But the growth was declined in the case of middle income oil importing economies. Latin America was adversely affected with negative growth in Brazil and slowdown in many other countries. African countries experienced decade long sluggish growth whereas East Asian countries performed better by penetrating into many markets of the industrial nations.

The economic difficulties in different economies have its impact on the world trade. The international trade registered an upward trend more than the growth of output. Industrialized countries resorted to increased import of merchandize since 1970s. Import of manufactures has doubled in industrialized countries during 1970s. Countries like Cyprus, Indonesia, Jordan, Malta, Mauritius and Morocco expanded manufactured exports and registered an increase of 20% during 1970s. Increased exports and raising investments helped the growing economies to recover from the recessionary trends. These countries have constantly improved their manufacturing sector and gradually moved into higher quality goods including heavy engineering products for exports. The availability of cheaper and skilled labour has an advantage for these countries. Certain countries like Republic of Korea pursued these economic practices vigorously and could even compete with industries in Japan and US. Thus, the developing countries raised their share in the manufactured goods exports to industrial countries to 13% during 1980s compared to less than 7% during 1970s. Due to protectionist policies, the European Economic Community became self sufficient in agricultural commodities very fast and could resort to large scale export to oil exporting countries and many developing economies. It is evident that even during economic difficulties in different world economies, the world trade coupled with economic structural changes was the catalyst for improving growth and engine propelling to tide over the economic recession.

Industrialization in many countries especially the developed nations also promoted world trade and sustained economic growth. Therefore, they have resorted to changes in the policies and structural changes that ensured current account surpluses. Developing countries also effected changes in domestic policies for industrialization and growth in economy. Trade Policy Reforms were effected to enhance the competitiveness in the world market, income growth, export growth, employment and savings. Quantitative restrictions were relaxed to promote imports. The historical Uruguay Round negotiations gave emphasis on the areas of interest to developing countries, namely trade and agriculture, tropical products and textile and clothing. It also highlighted the need for enhanced access of developing countries to markets in the industrial countries.

The second decade of 21st century witnessed recovery from financial crisis of 2008-09 and emergence of a world economy with an increase in the multi polar in nature. The emerging economies became a powerful force in international production, trade and finance. Its international trade flows has enhanced from 26% in 1995 to about 42% in 2002. The enhanced trade volume and foreign direct investment amongst developing countries also helped to achieve this goal. The risk factor for investment in developing countries also reduced which helped enhanced investment flow from industrialized nations.

It is envisaged that the coming decades, by 2025, will see a global economic order generated predominantly by the emerging economies. The recovery from the recession in developing economies has been faster. China was one of the first economies recovered from the crisis registering nearly 10% growth; followed by India. India has formulated a new and aggressive five year plan to maintain a higher growth rate. Latin America also rebounded in the year 2010 after contracting sharply in the year 2009. Sub Saharan economies are expected to regain the higher growth trajectory. By 2025, 6 major emerging economies viz. Brazil, China, India, Indonesia, South Korea and Russian Federation, are expected to collectively account for more than half of the global growth (Global Development Horizons, 2011).

From the above developments, world has witnessed a convergence of international trade between emerging

and developed economies and shift of more share of global wealth and assets towards emerging economies. By 2025, emerging economies as a group are likely to experience significant increase in their international trade flows. For example, in the case of Indonesia, it is envisaged that the value of exports is likely to double between 2010 and 2025 and value of its imports is expected to be more than one and half times by 2025.

Global Trade and Foreign Exchange: Foreign Exchange of a Country refers to foreign exchange reserve which means the sum total of foreign currencies held by Central Bank of a country. Foreign Exchange rate is the rate at which currency of a country can be exchanged with currency of another country at given point of time. Foreign exchange is the largest financial segment in the economic world with approximately 5 trillion dollars worth transactions daily. Foreign exchange rates are decided by the market forces of demand and supply. Before 1944 countries were doing trade on gold standard. Their govts agreed to redeem their currencies equivalent to the value of gold on demand. A global currency is one that is accepted for trade throughout the world. Some of the world's currencies are accepted for most international transactions. The most popular are the U.S. dollar, the euro, and the yen.

In the year 1944, Bretton Woods agreement kick started the dollar into its current position. 64 percent of all known central bank foreign exchange reserves is in US dollars. World has 185 currencies according to the International Standards Organization List.

Euro constituet only 19.9 percent of known central bank foreign currency reserves were in euros as of the second quarter 2017. Most of these bills are in the former Soviet Union countries and in Latin America. In the foreign exchange market, the dollar rules; more than 85 percent of forex trading involves the U.S. dollar. Furthermore, 39 percent of the world's debt is issued in dollars. As a result, foreign banks require a lot of dollars to conduct business.

Another indication of the dollar's strength is how willing governments are to hold the dollar in their foreign exchange reserves. Governments acquire currencies from their international transactions and trade. They also receive them from domestic businesses and travelers who redeem them for local currencies. In addition, some governments invest their reserves in foreign currencies. Others, such as China and Japan, deliberately buy the currencies of their main export partners and try to keep their currencies cheaper in comparison so their exports are competitively priced.

In March 2009, China and Russia called for a new global currency. They want the world to create a reserve currency that is disconnected from individual nations and is able to remain stable in the long run, thus removing the inherent deficiencies caused by using credit-based national currencies

China was concerned that the trillions it holds in dollars will be worth less if dollar inflation sets in. This could happen as a result of increased U.S. deficit spending and printing of U.S. Treasuries to support U.S. debt. China called the International Monetary Fund to develop a currency to replace the dollar.

In the fourth quarter 2016, the Chinese renminbi became another one of the world's reserve currencies. As of Q3 2017, the world's central banks held \$108 billion worth. That's a small start, but it will continue to grow in the future. That's because China wants its currency to be fully traded on the global foreign exchange markets. In order to protect the exim industry and to safeguard the balance of payment strength of the country, Countries frame trade and monitary policies with view to maintain the value of their currency especially against dollar being most accepted world currency. As the volume of international trade is increasing at faster rate in this era of globalization, it has direct connection and effect on the foreign exchange reserve of a country.

Trade Policies and Globalization: There has been dramatic change in the trends of global trade during the past 50 years, more so, from 1980s with the advent of the concept of globalization. The important reason behind this development is the fact that the economies which promoted global trade have registered a faster growth rate. Hence, since 1980s developing countries also resorted to more open trade policies which promoted foreign trade and investment as part of its development programmes. These changes have resulted in increased share of manufactures in their exports and by late 1990s many developing nations registered around 80% of their exports with manufactured goods. 1994 witnessed a land mark event at Marrakech i.e. Uruguay Round Agreement in which 124 economies signed the Agreement to effect

trade disciplines to agriculture and service sectors. In the same year, Asian Pacific countries which represent half of the world economy met at Bogor, Indonesia and set a target of achieving complete free trade in the Pacific region by 2010 for industrial countries and 2020 for developing countries. These developments have further triggered the globalization process and have become unstoppable (Wolf 2001). Though counter points were raised at different Roudns of Negotiations in places like Seattle, Washington and Prague, one school of thought emphasized that globalization will be sustainable only if the process is accompanied by concrete policies which ensure its benefit to common people (Rodrik 1997). It also highlights the concern of problems arose in some developing countries due to the changes in the economic policies.

Relevance of Trade Polices in International Trade: Normally, the trade policies are decided by the respective government with a view to maximize welfare of the people. These policies are framed as far as possible in a realistic manner in order to achieve the set goals and maximize the national welfare keeping in view of the constraints (Rodrik 2001).

One approach in policy formulation regarding global trade is unilateral approach by Central Government without relying much on outside interference from organizations like World Bank and IMF and this approach was followed by developing countries during the past two decades. With this approach, China and India have effected drastic global trade reforms which have proved effective.

Protectionist policies and trade barriers followed by many countries as part of its policy created hurdles in the increasing trend of international trade and international trade negotiations and agreements have helped to address these issues addressing the concerns of both developed and developing economies in a balancing manner. This approach has resulted in international treaties under WTO so that commitments are reinforced through a well developed mechanism. The existing multi lateral system provides for most-favoured-nation (MFN) principle which prevents one country from unilaterally imposing higher tariff on any particular country. Such system under WTO has helped many countries including large developing countries like China and India (Ianchovichina and Martin, 2001; Martin 2001, Martin and Ianchovichina 2001). This trend of strengthening of multilateral trade is the result of Uruguay Round Negotiations (Whalley 1996).

Another approach noticed is the regional negotiations as it is easier for many developing countries compared to large number of Member countries under WTO. This kind of preferential trade agreement between limited number of countries has helped them to have mutual trade with lower tariff and restrictions. It was also reported that the trade with liberalized tariff between MFN countries within the ASEAN was a success story (Martin 2001).

Importance of World Trade: It has been established that increasing trade between economies is key to ending poverty and to share wealth for mutual prosperity. Countries having open policies to international trade are more prone to faster growth and more opportunities. Due to this fact, various world forums on trade and economy deliberated on the need of trade liberalization policies since 1990. Many countries are gradually adopted a policy of lower import tariffs. This was a challenge for developing economies and less developed economies as most of them followed restrictive and protective practices like anti competition business practices, higher tariff on imports, rigid regulatory practices etc. Such policies have blocked the access of goods produced in developing economies to the advanced nations (Roberta Piermartini, WTO). In spite of adopting open policies, many developing economies find it difficult to move phase with the international trade trends and agencies/ programmes like Aid for Trade and Trade and hence, Competitiveness Global Practices of World Bank have extended technical support to such economies to tide over the problems. Liberalization also witnessed a scenario that wage inequalities arise but gradually it is normalized over a period of time (Matthieu Bellor, IMF). But preferential trade agreements were proved to be a boon for enhancing cross border trade between countries (Swarnali Hanna, IMF). Further, it is seen that there were also some deep trade agreements between countries which included the policy areas like investment, competition policy and intellectual property right protection have helped promotion of more trade compared to normal trade agreements (AlenMulabdic, World Bank).

The importance of global trade across the world has helped to develop institutional mechanisms to address the issues connected with the global trade under the auspices world organizations like World Bank, IMF and WTO. Functioning of these organizations has influenced the trade policies of different economies and the globalization process.

Multilateral approaches: In the process of emergence of multilateral approach in global trade, the Bretton Woods negotiations gave rise to International Monetary Fund (IMF) and World Bank. Though there were many proposals for wide ranging International Trade Organization (ITO), it could not be taken forward as US Congress did not ratify it and only a small portion survived as General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade (GATT). This included the mechanism of MFN which was proved a success (Hoekman 2000). As GATT had only few members from industrialized nations, the benefit was limited to global trade of manufactures from developed countries. The Uruguay Round negotiation was the turning point as many developing countries were engaged in the process of negotiations for global trade under WTO. The developing nations could ensure inclusion of agriculture, services and intellectual property also to the ambit of GATT. Hence, the WTO emerged as a much stronger body with a strong system for dispute resolution^[3]. The Membership of the WTO increased substantially in short period of time and multilateral system gained prominence without much changes. Consensus was the principle generally followed to address the issues. However, there were differences of opinion between the developing countries and industrialized nations mainly on issues like agriculture, trade and labour standards. The industrialized countries with surplus agricultural products faced concerns in respect of protection policies and agricultural subsidies in developing nations. The concerns of developing countries were the slow pace of removal of quotas from textile and clothing, absence of open agricultural market and anti dumping measures of industrial nations (Anderson et al 2001).In order to make the WTO more effective, it requires reforms in its governance with an effective dispute settlement mechanism. As many potential countries like China has become members of WTO, there is great potential for WTO to facilitate global trade to a substantially greater extent.

International Organizations Facilitating Global Trade: After Second World War, in order to regulate International Monetary and Financial order, a gathering of 730 delegates from 44 Allied Nations was convened from July 1 to 22, 1994 at Breton Woods, New Hampshire, United States which is known as Breton Woods Conference or United Nations Monetary and Financial Conference ^[4]. This conference made Agreements to establish International Bank for Reconstruction and Development (IBRD) and International Monetary Fund (IMF). Subsequently, World Bank structure was created with two Institutions viz. IBRD and International Development Association (IDA).

World Bank: IBRD and IDA are components of World Bank. The prime goal of the World Bank is reduction of poverty and promotion of foreign investment and international trade. World Bank has joint agreement with IMF and World Trade Organization (WTO) to deepen cooperation on trade related issues. World Bank has 189 member countries which are represented by Board of Governors, the ultimate policy makers of WB.

World Bank also has specific trade programmes which include the following:

- a. Promotion of multilateral trading to support economic development
- b. Promote trade competitiveness as development strategy of countries and
- c. Support trade and related reforms through "Aid for Trade Scheme"

In order to achieve these goals, World Bank has evolved a new trade strategy in the year 2011 for "Leveraging Trade for Development and Inclusive Growth". This strategy aims to promote trade competitiveness and diversification, trade facilitation through logistics and finance, support market access and international cooperation and manage shocks from unanticipated issues.

World Bank assist developing countries to formulate proper trade policies with a view to promote international trade and thereby alleviate poverty and promote development.

IMF: Under IMF, 189 countries are working for global monetary cooperation, financial stability and to facilitate international trade and development^[5]. The goals of IMF are

- To promote international monetary cooperation
- To facilitate the expansion and balanced growth of international trade

- To promote exchange stability
- To assist in the establishment of a multilateral system of payments
- To give confidence to members by making the general resources of the Fund temporarily available to them under adequate safeguards
- To shorten the duration and lessen the degree of disequilibrium in the international balances of payments of members

WTO: WTO was formed based on Marrakesh Agreement signed by 123 nations on April, 1994 replacing GATT. WTO officially commenced its function from 1st January, 1995. WTO deals with regulation of trade in goods, services and intellectual property among participating countries. It also provides a frame work for negotiating trade agreements and dispute resolution. The WTO gained more relevance and importance when it amended WTO accords on January 23, 2017, the Trade Related Aspects of Intellectual Property Rights (TRIPS) Agreement which provided more security to developing countries and legal remedies under the WTO rules.

WTO primarily deals with global rules of trade between nations. WTO facilitates negotiated and signed agreements between trading nations. These documents provide legal ground rules for international commerce. These documents are bound by contracting governments to keep their trade policies within the agreed limits. Though, agreements are signed by governments keeping in view of social and environmental commitments, it also helps producers, exporters and importers to conduct their business in a related environment. It ensures that trade flows as smoothly and freely as possible.

World Bank Group: World Bank Group (different from World Bank) is an extended group of five international organizations viz.

- 1. International Bank for Reconstruction and Development (IBRD), which is an IMF lending arm, providing financial assistance.
- 2. International Development Association (IDA), which provides loans and grants to poor countries
- 3. International Finance Cooperation (IFC), which focuses on loan and advises to private sector entities
- 4. Multilateral Investment Guarantee Agency (MIGA), which encourages FDI in developing nations, and

5. International Center for Settlement of Investment Disputes, which provides expertise to resolve disputes

World Bank Group has set two goals to be achieved by 2030;

- End extreme poverty by decreasing the percentage of people living on less than \$1.90 a day to no more than 3%
- Promote shared prosperity by fostering the income growth of the bottom 40% for every country.

World Bank Group has very closer ties with European Union in the area of development and cooperation. European Commission is the third largest contributor to the WBGs Trust Funds. The important goals of WBG trade strategy are:

- Trade Competitiveness and diversification
- Trade facilitation, transport logistics and trade finance
- Support for market excess and international trade cooperation
- Manage shocks by promoting greater inclusion

WBG also strongly supports creation of a sound multilateral trade system and offer expertise to least developed countries and developing economies. WBG has formulated Trade and Competitiveness Global Practice for promoting economic integration among different countries. WBG advocates trade liberalization as a means of achieving higher economic growth and sustainable development^[6]. In order to achieve this goal, WBG has created many analytical tools and instruments with the aim of identifying restrains on free trade and to reform economies through a more open markets.

17.Impact of World Organizations on International Trade: It is seen that World Organizations have addressed many concerns and issues affecting international trade and built confidence among countries. The WTO was able to address protections to a great extent (Reuvid and Sherlock, 2011). The grey areas of investment and intellectual property rights issues, which have direct impact on international trade, were successfully addressed under WTO (Schaffer, Agusti and Earle, 2008). WTO also had great influence in regulating tariffs, import duties and other trade barriers in many countries (Wyndham-White, 1961). These organizations especially the World Bank and IMF have influenced to a great extent in the policy formulation process of many countries especially in the field of trade and investment.

Cooperation among the Global Bodies: The recent trend of globalization and global integration has increased the need for closer cooperation between IMF, World Bank and WTO in order to help member countries in formulation and implementation of condusive economic policies. In order to ensure greater cooperation in formulating global economic policy making, a cooperation agreement has been signed between IMF and WTO. IIMF has observer status in many WTO bodies. WTO Secretariat also attends meetings of IMF Executive Board. Joint Trade Workshops are conducted periodically with a view to promote trade diversification, policy formulation, promote trade research and address trade shocks. All these global bodies work together to help least developing countries (LDC) to improve their ability for global trade through Enhanced Integrated Frame Work. The synergy of mutual cooperation among these global bodies helps them to formulate and implement effective policy formulation and implementation that promote global trade.

WTO has established a panel on defining the future of trade in April, 2012 to examine challenges to global trade in the 21st Century. It held consultations and discussions with representatives of other global bodies with a view to meet challenges being faced in the process of integration of world economy^[7]. WTO also has created Trade Profiles 2016 in order to share a series of key indicators in goods and services to 195 countries with the details of global trade like merchandize trade, major imports and exports, agricultural and non-agricultural products trade, major origin details etc.

CONCLUSION

The faster phase of globalization has influenced international trade. IT Technology helped the process of faster international trade due to its ability to transfer documents and payments on finger point. It also helped economies to grow substantially with an approach of economies of scale. For example, manufactured goods alone have grown about 100 times from 95 billion dollars to 12 trillion dollars in 50 years since 1995. This trend has also boosted flow of foreign investments in many countries. But, patents, intellectual property rights and over standardization of certain products for branding are hindrances in the process of smooth progress of international trade. For example, majority of the computers in the world are on Microsoft's Windows Operating System which results in lack of product diversity. However, the momentum of globalization and international trade is unstoppable as it integrates markets of global economy leading to interconnectedness among people across the borders leading emergence of a concept called Global Village.

Ethical Clearance: AMET University

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

1. Acocella, Nicola (2005). Economic policy in the age of globalization. Cambridge University Press.

- Braun, Joachim; Eugenio Diaz-Bonilla (2007). Globalization of Food and Agriculture and the Poor. Oxford: Oxford University Press.
- James, Paul; Gills, Barry (2007). Globalization and Economy, Vol. 1: Global Markets and Capitalism. London: Sage Publications.
- Jones, Andrew (2010) Globalization. Key Thinkers. Cambridge: Polity Press, John Wiley & Sons.
- 5. Moore, Karl; David Charles Lewis (2009). Origins of Globalization. New York: Routledge
- 6. Smith, Charles (2007). International Trade and Globalisation, 3rd edition. Stocksfield: Anforme.
- Stiglitz, Joseph E. (2006). Making Globalization Work. New York: W.W. Norton.

Technological Advancement in Assisting Adaptive Learning Measures to Increase Productivity and Retention of French as a Foreign Language for Post-Modern Learners in Post-Colonial Context

Govindarajan Parthasarathy¹, Joseph Sathiaraj²

¹Assistant Professor, 2Professor, VIT University, Chennai Campus, India

ABSTRACT

In the post-globalisation era of post-modern condition, Artificial intelligence is used as an instrument in the foreign language education, the advent of the age of internet. French language learning can be both highly fulfilling and utterly disappointing. Certain innovative and reciprocal approaches of learning French are vital to learn effectively. Development in technologies has won the attention of teaching community and post-modern learners Application of Artificial Intelligence (AI) in French language learning and teaching in post-globalization India; then, the new concept of Robot-Assisted Language Learning (RALL) defined both theoretically and applied to show the new trends in the educational purposes of AI. This study notes the contributions of Artificial Intelligence in the development of reading, writing and speaking skills.

Keywords: Artificial Intelligence, Machine learning, Approaches, algorithms, CLIL.

INTRODUCTION

In today's globalized world, multilingualism has become imperative than it was a few years ago. Having a thorough knowledge of a language other than your native language has proved out to be an extremely laudable weapon which might help you to portrait yourself on an upper hand in several scenarios. Whether viewed from the financial or social aspect, being able to converse in some other language always helps to make a genuine connection with people around the world. Knowledge of French language among other foreign languages opens career ^[1]. The concrete reason behind learning French as a foreign language is that it enhances a person's cognitive and analytical abilities. It often increases your sense of self-worth. So, it is important to find certain innovative and reciprocal methods of learning French as a foreign language. Language learning in cyberspace is a virtual collaboration on language learning between a variety of schools in Europe, Canada and Africa. The conversation between pupils ranges from the abstract level to the very practical when they have the ability to read and write letters to French newspapers, exchange views and ask questions to an author whose book they just read, or discuss violence, racism in Africa. Cyberspace offers language teachers a better opportunity to prepare for hours not only focusing on grammar, but for example also on the intercultural dimension. This method gives students a valuable opportunity to meet real French in class. Through this exchange teachers and students work, questions and comment on the movies, novels and other items which are examined in parallel in teaching. Ultimate focal point of this study is the optimization and personalization of learning French as a foreign language using digital technologies.

DEMAND

Research on the use of modern technology in learning languages has been taking place since the last decade with the introduction of interactive and user-friendly applications and inclusion of E-learning as a significant component in most major educational institutions around the globe. In spite of the various advantages modern technology has to offer, there are always mixed opinions regarding the effectiveness of technology in the field of language learning such French. French as a foreign language is very popular among the students as well as the professional community. With rapid globalisation, many people wish to expand their skill set by learning a foreign language and French being the official language in 29 countries, is a very popular choice. But not all can afford the time and money to enrol into French learning course at a centre and so, many opt for enrolling in online courses.

In today's modern age of cyberspace, world is shrinking day by day and necessity of communication skills hold extreme importance because we are inevitably cursed to be criticized everywhere, hence our way of presenting ourselves is also important. As we know Lingual skills are obvious part of communication hence we are supposed to enhance our lingual skill in order to achieve what we want to achieve. Cyberspace has connected the world so vividly that learning any language now holds some amount of importance and is easy to connect to the people of that society French is one of the most worldwide accepted languages o if we invest our time to learn French than it's almost impossible that it won't be worth it.

Teaching, Research, Management, Print and electronic Media, All India Radio (Foreign Languages Services), the Indian Armed Forces, Raw, Parliament, embassy, call centres, multinational companies, export-import agencies, tourism, hospitality, schools at various places in the Foreign there is great demand for professionals, Foreign Language Teacher, Translator, Research Associate, interpreter, tourist guide, Air hostess, Flight Steward, Hotel Resource Associate, writer, public relations officer, settle in jobs such as Language Specialist. In Current cities all corporate schools teach students a foreign language.

Top universities that integrate cyberspace in language learning: Following universities teach language using cyberspace through communicating with people and celebrities using video and audio conversations^[2]

- Southern New Hampshire University
- Grand Canyon University
- Colorado State University Global
- Indiana Wesleyan university
- Duke University
- University of Pennsylvania
- Walden University
- University of Notre dame

- Stanford University
- Georgetown University

Types in teaching via cyberspace:

- Internet reference
- Email and discussion groups
- Media-based learning tools (video, audio, chatting, eBooks etc.)
- Broadband connections
- Pod-casting
- Teleconferencing
- Webcasting

In additional we have other language teaching methods, an insight of these is highlighted in the following sections.

STUDY OF THIRD-PARTY LITERATURE

The review of recent research on technologysupported language learning reveals a number of interesting points. For example, Zhao (2013) conducted a study to assess the potential of technology for improving language education. The review found that existing literature on the effectiveness of technology use in language education is very limited in four aspects:

- a. The number of systematic, well-designed empirical evaluative studies of the effects of technology uses in language learning is very small;
- b. The settings of instruction where the studies were conducted were limited to higher education and adult learners;
- c. The languages studied were limited to common foreign languages and English as a foreign or second language; and
- d. The experiments were often short-term and focused on one or two aspects of language learning (e.g., vocabulary or grammar).

Nevertheless, the limited number of studies indicates a pattern of positive effects. Most studies found technology-supported language learning is at least as effective as human teachers, if not more so. Hennessy (2005) noted the introduction of ICTs could act as a catalyst in stimulating teachers and pupils to work in new ways. Warschauer (2000) described two distinct perspectives about how to integrate technology into the classroom. First, in the cognitive approach learners get the opportunity to maximize their exposure to language in a meaningful context and construct their own individual knowledge. Examples of these types of technologies include text-reconstruction software and multimedia simulation software. Multimedia simulation software allows learners to enter into computerized micro worlds with exposure to language and culture in a meaningful audio-visual context. The best of these programs allow learners a good deal of control and interactivity so they can better manipulate their linguistic input. Second, the social approach emphasizes the social aspect of language acquisition where learning a language is viewed as a process of socialization. From this perspective, students need to be given opportunities for authentic social interactions to practice real life skills. This can be achieved through student collaboration on authentic tasks and projects.

Learning on one's own pre-rogative: The first foreign language is always the toughest to learn. Many people even quit before getting started. It is very important to feel a language with all the senses. Never be obsessed with the timeframe. So here are pedagogical practices followed in learning a new language.

Walk and practice loudly: Best method to learn while walking. While walking, look at the things around and practice the language out loud. Practicing verbs, conjunctions, simple phrases are the basics to learn any language. Say out loud anything you can see or imagine ^[3]. This involves all the senses. As you see the objects, you say out loud and listen to your voice and all this happens while moving.

Learning through association: Try to associate with things you already know - Leaving anything un associated in a corner somewhere in your memory will never be remembered. So, while learning a new word, try to find and learn its synonyms, antonyms, words that sound like or similar. Creating mind maps is a good way to learn ^[4]. Connect words together based on meaning, grammar, or anything you imagine by making patterns.

Learning through socialization: If you see anyone speaking the target language, start communicating and develop the interaction in the target language^[5]. Fluency

in the target language will strengthen. Langu age brings people together.

Watch films/movies with subtitles with Google translate: Using a Google translate while watching a movie can help you learn a language very fast. Any word you have any confusion can easily be resolved using Google translate. Repeat out loud. Also write down the same in a notebook which can help you later.Learning another language is a long-term undertaking and requires quite ahigh level of self-discipline to achieve certain level of proficiency^[6].

INNOVATIVE TEACHING METHOD

Teaching a foreign language has been historically linked with the mundane task of forcing students to mug up complex grammar structures. This makes them adept at conjugation of verbs but mute when it comes to making even simple conversations. Due to the ineffective nature of current teaching methods, researchers have indicated towards the fostering of environments that leads to impressive language learning [7]. Most European countries have adopted a new teaching method called "content and language integrated learning" (CLIL). In such a teaching methodologies, language learning is used to teach other non-language related subjects [8]. For instance using a French language in sports class or learning French music will allow students to look beyond the boundary of grammar rules and actually use the language in common conversations. Such a method enforces the actual usage of the language over its correctness [9]. Also teachers can play a vital role in keeping new learners motivated. They can guide their students by taking them to plays and dramas conducted in that language, helping them understand its usage and the tone of speaking. By helping in translating written or spoken content they help the students understand the cultural usage of phrases and words.

MACHINE LEARNING AND ARTIFICIAL INTELLIGENCE

Technological advancement leading to emerging fields like Artificial Intelligence and Machine Learning can give us better tools in assisting adaptive learning measures to increase productivity and retention of a new language. Machine Learning is a study of pattern recognition and computational learning theory in artificial intelligence^[10]. Currently the problem is that we have age old teaching material and resources through which we learn or teach French as a foreign language. What works for the population of USA or any other country does not necessarily mean that it would work for the population of India. Machine Learning can therefore help the existing curriculum by studying the patterns associated with the use of the existing material and then provide crucial data analytics to solve the issues pertained by the users. Artificial Intelligence can also come into play by making lectures adaptive based on the needs of the population^[11].

How Machine Learning can play a vital role in making language learning a productive one

Supervised learning: The system is fed with example inputs such as data points which comprise of people's errors and successes and their desired outputs, fed into the system by a validator, and the goal is to make the machine learn a pattern. After data analytics, the machine will then start recommending. For example: Figuring out which sentences will help you best practice your weakest words/skills. The system shouldn't make you practice nouns you know with sentences where verbs are in past tense if one has not yet learned that tense ^[12]. It helps the system learn to adapt to the learner's needs and enables it to teach in a way that satisfies each individuals needs and requirements rather than giving every learner the same content and materials.

After getting feedback on the above, your word strength becomes one data point in the set of the data which we get from a population. Based on the feedback from the entire population, word strength can be taken into account and the core syllabus can be improved. For example: A certain area in Delhi does badly in sentence construction, but retention rates are high. A certain area in Bangalore does good in sentence construction using tenses but poor in translating. Predictive course can interchange the content between the two communities, shaping up a better tailored course. All the above would require data science producers, algorithms dealing with Natural Language Processing.

Some examples include Duolingo which is languagelearning platform. The company is a mobile first company involving the concept of learning through gamification, whereas a user goes through levels of a game to learn a particular course ^[13]. How does Duolingo use Machine Language? - It uses Machine Language algorithms to predict your difficulty level. For example : As you start clearing levels, sentences can get harder in terms of translations. How does it happen ? - Predicting Dynamic Difficulty: The algorithm works to find the specific difficulty that is neither 'too easy' meaning it's a piece of cake, and not too hard which discourages the user.

TEAM: Team-Oriented Evolutionary Adaptability Mechanism ^[14]. It simply means that the algorithm should adapt using multiple data points i.e., multiple users and not based on a single data point i.e a single user. For example some terms are not easy even if you learn to translate. If the algorithm were to take you into consideration, then it would make the course easy resulting in a much easier course for the other people. Therefore the algorithm should adapt based on team feedback.

Correction systems: For example: Every time you get stuck at a particular level and ask the system for translation, it considers this to as a data point. Every data point has a risk assessment value attached it. Simply put, a magnitude. So the system learns to not repeat similar translations which have the risk assessment values.

Advanced peer review: The major problem in developing such software is the challenge of having a machine, which is in evident, validate a human translation. No human thinks in the same way and therefore could argue that his/her translation is correct in his/her perspective. Therefore complex algorithms are needed to determine whether human input is acceptable or not. Therefore the translations need to be crowd sourced instead of relying completely on a machine.

Video Lectures: A large chunk of the world population would be left without an affordable education if they had to quit their jobs to attend schooling or if they did not have skilled teachers in their area with whom they could take lessons or classes ^[15]. Taking a voice lesson at home sure cuts down the travel time and it gives you access to top teachers who may live in distant locales or who travel too often to be able to offer weekly lessons from a single location. Video lessons prove to be one of the best methods of alternative learning in today's time. The possibility of using Verbal, Visual, and Non-verbal cues in communication. This increases the overall flexibility in terms of communication. Each one of the 3 brings unique benefits to the education process and experience^[16].

Demonstrations and clarifications are also vital. Doubts can be comprehended and clarified more efficiently in online lessons as the interaction is real time. They possess the precision & clarity that text doesn't have. Moreover, the video lessons are theoretically more engaging. The sessions are interactive, especially for language learning. A student can work on pronunciation and accents involved in a specific language learning program. One might even feel better about the finished product partly because one learns freely and not under the constraints of time table, be it of learners or the instructor's. Another major advantage is the extremely diverse catalogue. You can find more topics in more areas than anywhere else. Besides the high-demand, business and computer science courses, they also have many arts, humanities, psychology, self-developments courses.

There are some challenges in this mode of learning, but they can be avoided via multiple options. Firstly, the time allotted in each session/lecture should be enough to produce a result and the learning should be significant ^[17]. The duration of each lesson can be appropriately altered (or divided, according to the total course length) by the teacher. Secondly, price is also a factor. The learning packages should be affordable and reasonable for the mass. Internet ventures like CoursEra, Academic Earth and Big Think are a game changer in this mode of education, providing reasonable and efficient video lesson packages ^[18]. Hence, the perspective of 'productivity' is fulfilled in the best of ways.

Even though the cyberspace helps us a lot in educating but certainly there are some demerits but let's start with merits then go for demerits.

- Freedom from Time and Space Restrictions
- Promotion of Independent Learning
- Possibilities for Greater Interaction and Expression
- Connection and Collaboration with Others
- Increased Comfort and Participation for Introverted Students

These might be problems when we go through cyberspace:

It is a new and different learning environment.

"A whole new set of physical, emotional, and psychological issues along with the educational issues".

- Physical Problems (ergonomics).
- Psychological Factors (addiction, attention).
- Motivation-strongly motivated, good 'learners', tend to do better.
- The Digital Divide.
- Personality Factors- not an environment for every student/teacher.

For a post-modern learner, the notion of learning a language means learning of digital technologies, tools and application of acquired knowledge. The content varies as per the needs and the demands of the corporate world. There comes the two conceptions of learning technology-based learning and classroom-learning. Firstly, learn knows what to learn in the acquisition, secondly the emphasis would be on acquiring knowledge about learning. Of course, it is a well-known fact that teaching consists mainly on how to learn and there are post-modern learners who are self-taught without resorting to teaching or learning, they acquire knowledge on integrating technologies in their learning.

"Teaching from the perspective of Artificial Intelligence" written by Schank (1983) remarks about the problems of learning to read that what your computers do to read (understanding) a text is quite applicable to the teaching of reading to children. He speaks of learning to read rather than acquisition of language. This distinction is due to the fact that Chomsky claims, we can even speak of learning about language acquisition, it begins well before schooling. Schank and Abelson's approach explains the notions Reading, writing and speaking and their role in the learning of French as a foreign language through AI.

CONCLUSION

As the world develops faster, the need of the knowledge in the foreign countries language is also increased. With knowledge of the French, one can travel to any French speaking countries and can fulfil the needs without facing any problem. According to the current generation there are many sources of the technology are available to learn. Making the foreign languages as the one of the necessary subjects in the educational institutions will encourage the individual to learn. The main motivation of the learning process is to take the necessary steps and the use of the available resources to
learn through AI. By this we can improve the learning productivity of French as a foreign language. The use of computer mediated communications combined with a sound implementation of teaching theory makes cyberspace an excellent environment to provide educational opportunities to a wide student audience. The tools afforded to instructors on the Internet and in Internet based courseware packages provide for the development of diverse and stimulating learning environments.

Ethical Clearance: Vellore Institute of Technology, Chennai

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- Leonardo De Valoes, 2014, Washington State University – Why Study Foreign Languages.
- Fryer, L., and Carpenter, R. 2006. Emerging Technologies.Bots as Language Learning Tools. Language Learning &Technology, 10(3): 8–14.
- 3. Schaefer,S.,Lovden, M., Wieckhorst, B., & Lindenberger,U.(2010).Cognitive performance is improved hile walking: Differences in cognitive sensorimotor couplings between children and young adults. European Journal of Developmental Psychology, 7 (3), 371-389.
- 4. Pinker, S. (2000), The Language Instinct: How the Mind Creates Language, London: Penguin.
- 5. Buckner, R. L. (2007). Prospection and the brain. Behavioural and Brain Sciences, 30(3), 318-319.
- Jonassen, D. H. 1994. Thinking Technology: Toward a Constructivist Design Model. Educational Technology 34(4): 34–37.
- Abu Shawar, B., and Atwell, E. 2007. Fostering Language Learner Autonomy Via Adaptive Conversation. Paper presented at the Corpus Linguistics Conference, Birmingham, UK, July 27–30.
- 8. Gibbs,G(2013) Raising awareness of best-practice pedagogy http://www.timeshighereducation.

co.uk/news/raising-awareness-of-best-practice-pedagogy/2004204.article accessed 18/9/2013 .

- 9. ECML,1994, European Council of Modern Languages of the council of Europe,CLIL, www. ecml.at.
- 10. RS-The Royal Society,2017, Machine learning: the power and promise of computers that learn by example, royalsociety.org/machine-learning.
- 11. Gaudin S. Stephen Hawking fears robots could take over in 100 years [Internet]. Massachusetts: IDG Communications, I n c . 2 0 1 5 M a y 1 4 [c i t e d 2 0 1 6 N o v 2 0]. Availablefrom:http://www.computerworld.com/article/2922442/robotics/stephen-hawking-fears-robots-could-take-over-in-100-years.html.
- 12. Negnevitsky, M. (2005) Artificial Intelligence 2nd edition Dorchester: Pearson.
- 13. R. Vesselinov and J. Grego (2012), Duolingo Effectiveness Study, City University of New York and University of South Carolina.
- 14. Sander Bakkes, Pieter Spronck and Eric PostmaUniversiteit Maastricht, Institute for Knowledge and AgentTechnology(IKAT), TheNetherlandsSander. B a k k e s @ s t u d e n t . t U L . E D U , { p . spronck, postma}@cs.unimaas.nl.
- [Weizenbaum, J. 1966. ELIZA—A Computer Program for the Study of Natural Language. Communications between Man and Machine. Communications of the ACM 9(1): 36–45.
- H. David Brecht,2012, Learning from Online Video Lectures, Journal of Information Technology Education: Innovations in Practice, California State University, Sacramento, California, USA.
- Kasper Hornbæk, Diba T. Engberg, JørgenGomme, Video lectures: HCI and e-learning challenges, Natural Sciences ICT Competence Center (NIK), University of Copenhagen Universitetsparken5, DK-2100 Copenhagen Ø, Denmar
- Moore, T. (2011) Critical thinking and disciplinary thinking: a continuing debate Higher Education Research and Development 30(3) pp. 261-274.

To Detect Drowsy & Eye State Analysis of Driver's Behaviour for the Intelligent Transport System

J. Sudhakar¹, S. Srinivasan²

¹Research Scholar, Department of ECE, St Peter's Institute of Higher Education and Research, Chennai, Avadi, Chennai; ²Professor and Head, Department of Biomedical Engineering, Saveetha School of Engineering, SIMATS, Chennai, Tamilnadu, India

ABSTRACT

In recent days the accidents mostly occur, because of very fast driving. so we are losing our valuable life by making a small mistake of drivers. Driver fatigue resulting from sleep disorders is an important factor in the increasing number of accidents. The scope our system is used to monitor and control the vehicle when the driver consumes alcohol. In our methodology is used to monitor the alcohol level in the breath of the driver. Eye blink and Tilt sensor is used to detect the drowsiness of the driver. Alcohol sensor is used to detect whether driver is drunken or not. If they attend drowsiness for three times or consumed alcohol, buzzer will be on for alerting the driver. Still if he went to drowsiness message will be transmitted to authorized person and the car will be stopped. The car will be started after getting a message from that authorized person. The total systems will restarted with in the 20 or 30 minutes for driver compatibility.

Keywords: Driver fatigue, orientation sensors, passenger comfort, Drowsy Detects, Tilt and eye blink sensor.

INTRODUCTION

Drowsiness is defined as a decreased level of awareness portrayed by sleepiness and trouble in staying alarm but the person awakes with simple excitement by stimuli. It might be caused by an absence of rest, medicine, substance misuse, or a cerebral issue ^[1]. It is mostly the result of fatigue which can be both mental and physical. Physical fatigue, or muscle weariness, is the temporary physical failure of a muscle to perform ideally. Mental fatigue is a temporary failure to keep up ideal psychological execution ^[2]. In the past years according to available data driver sleepiness has gotten to be one of the real reasons for street mishaps prompting demise and extreme physical injuries and loss of economy. A driver who falls asleep is in an edge of losing control over the vehicle prompting crash with other vehicle or stationary bodies^{[3][4]}. Keeping in mind to stop or reduce the number of accidents to a great extent the condition of sleepiness of the driver should be observed continuously. The drivers fatigue should be detected by the driving experiences, emotions, driving preferences. The driver becomes the weakest part vehicle-road closed loop system. The different driver's behaviors recorded and displayed level ^[5]. The various tasks can be performed by different drivers and it is believed that on the completion of the identification of driver behavior characteristics [6]. The vehicle should follow the current driver's operation; trigger the appropriate driving assistant device, in order to achieve smooth transition of the simultaneous humanmachine control modes, and to realize coordination of driver's operation and automatic control^{[7][8]}. It is widely accepted that the driving behaviors vary between driver's ages, genders, driving experiences, emotions, and so etc. Even for the same driver, driving behavior may vary from situation to situation. Many articles are investigating the uniqueness of driving behaviors in vehicles and the possibility to use it for identifying the driver characteristics, to detect driver's abnormal operation and to realize integration between the driver and the electronic control systems [9]. Drowsiness is a complex phenomenon which states that there is a decrease in alerts and conscious levels of the driver. Though there is no direct measure to detect the drowsiness but several indirect methods can be used for this purpose [10]. In initial sections different types of methods for measuring the drowsiness of the driver are mentioned which includes Vehicle based measures, Physiological measures, Behavioral measures ^{[11][12]}. Using those methods an intelligence system can be developed which would alert the driver in case drowsy

condition and prevent accidents. If a face is detected then then next task is to locate the eyes^{[13][14]}. After the positive result of detecting eye the amount of closure of eye is determined and compared with the reference values for the drowsy state eye. If drowsy condition is found out then driver is alarmed else repeatedly the loop of finding face and detecting drowsy condition is carried out^[15].

Proposed Methodology: The proposed methodology explains the block diagram with systematic workflow in Figure 1 details.



Figure 1: Block diagram for proposed methodology

Alcohol & Tilt Sensor: This Alcohol sensor can be used to measure the blood alcohol content in a person by measuring the amount of alcohol is on their breath. This sensor is suitable for detecting alcohol concentration on our breath, just like our common breathalyzer. It has a high sensitivity and fast response time. The tilt sensor is a component that can detect the tilting of an object. However it is only the equivalent to a pushbutton activated through a different physical mechanism. These sensors allow you to detect orientation or inclination. They are small, inexpensive, low-power and easy-to-use.

Eye Blink Sensor: This Eye Blink sensor is IR based. The Variation Across the eye will vary as per eye blink. If the eye is closed means the output is high otherwise output is low. This to know the eye is closing or opening position. This output is give to logic circuit to indicate the alarm. This can be used for project involves controlling accident due to unconscious through Eye blink. Eye blink data is being frequently analyzed and processed for different application fields such as wearable technologies, intelligent driver warning systems

Buzzer and DC Motor: These buzzers are offered in lightweight compact sizes from the smallest diameter of 12mm to large Peizo electric sounders. A buzzer device gives an audible, visual or form of alarm signals about a problem or condition it will be interfaced with the Eye-Blink Sensor to alert the driver when he starts feeling sleepy. A DC motor is mechanically commutated electric motor powered from the direct current (DC). The stator is stationary in space and the current in the rotor is switched by the commutated. The motor driver is attached the motor.when the command got from the microcontroller, the vehicle speed control by motor driver, if the driver get drowsy level. The motor speed also reduced and message sent to the authorized person through mobile.

GSM Modem: After the driver getting drowsy level, the various sensor detect the fatigue of the driver's behaviour, and sent to the microcontroller. if controller control the speed of the vehicle motor and sent the SMS through mobile the authorized person, control room, and hospital by using GSM modem. The vehicle motor speed will reduced rapidly. While these GSM modems are most frequently used to provide mobile internet connectivity, many of them can also be used for sending and receiving information one place to another place.

Microcontroller: The PIC microcontroller received the signal after detect the driver's drowsy behaviour in various sensors and control the dc motor through the motor driven ckt. The vehicle speed slowly reduced The PIC microcontroller PIC16F877A is one of the most renowned microcontrollers in the industry. this controller is very convenient to use, the coding or programming is also easier.one of the main advantages is that it can be write erase as many time as possible because it use FLASH memory technology. it has a total number of 40 pins and there are 33 pins for input and output. A PIC16F877A is used many application of electronics circuit.

Driver Unit (L292 Driver Unit): We can interface two DC motors which can be controlled in either clock wise and counter clock wise rotation. A schematic example for interfacing a DC motor using L293D is provided here in. The L293D works on the concept of typical

H-bridge, a circuit which allows the high voltage to be flown in either direction. In a single L293D IC there two H-bridge circuits which can rotate two DC motors independently. Due to its size and voltage requirement, it is frequently used in robotics applications for controlling DC motors, including in Arduino projects.

RESULT ANALYSIS

Eye Blink and Motion Interface: The eye blinking is easy to achieve by arranging the detector that is near the eyelid, mounting the detector to the rubber eyecup. The movement of eye can be analyzed. The up-down movement and left right movement also detected by the eye blink sensor are given Figure 2. Detection of saccadic eye motion is more difficult but is still easier than detection of absolute position,



Figure 2: Module for eye blinks detection

Due to the characteristically rapid change in the light reflected from the eye surface during the saccadic jumps. For saccadic detection the phototransistor and IR source are best separated, so that the corneal reflection is the main source of detected light in Figure 3.



Figure 3: Sample tilt angle versus time plots for (a) Left (b) Right turns.

3.2. Mouth opening or vawning & nodding analysis: There are two methods to evaluate the driver's drowsiness detection. When the driver opening his mouth, the yawning and nodding can be analyzed and summarized the value in the following Table-1.

& yawning mouths									
State	Normal	Yawning	Nodding	Correct rate					
Normal	250	40	38	88%					
Yawning	9	32	30	84%					

30

35

74%

Yawning

Nodding

20

Table 1: Result of classification for normal, Nodding

The method to detect the fatigue behaviour of drivers whether there are consumed in alcohol and they talked through mobile with another person while driving, finally any obstacle detected in the road. In this three main condition, when the fatigue behaviour of the driver recognized and also compare the normal driving level state and alert to driver, with safe driving mode. The vehicle speed also reduced rapidly. After that the message sent to the user authorized person and control room by the GSM modem. The measurement of accuracy on various types of parameters are given in Table 2

 Table 2: Classification measurements in various levels

Subject	Drinking	Object distraction	Phone call	Normal driving
Accuracy	95.54	92.78	95.53	89.97
Sensitivity/ recall	86.12	23.74	80.855	96.10
Precision	51.43	68.22	87.49	85.47
Specificity	96.18	98.90	97.00	87.36
f measures	60.78	26.31	81.70	81.13
g-means	90.90	40.16	87.91	80.92

EXPERIMENTAL RESULTS



Figure 4:Experimental method

The above experimental setup to recognize the well safety driving for the drivers. There are various sensor are used to detect the drowsy level. The alcohol, tilt and eye blink sensor are used in this model. These systems control the speed of the vehicle. Increases standard of the vehicle Increases safety of driver. The reliability and

accuracy of driver drowsiness detection is better than others. Passengers could be able to know whether the driver drunken or not. This System is mainly used in heavy and light vehicles such as car, truck etc.Hopeful way for driving Increase measure of Human life safety.

CONCLUSION

We introduce the automatic vehicle speed control and drowsiness detection by driver status monitoring. This technique may help people to avoid road accident and increase the safety of Human life. We have successfully completed this project and submitted for the Board Examination. We have gained experience very and over the practice difficulties in carrying out this project, with the suggestion and guide and positive help of our well wisher. This knowledge we have gained regarding our research and development work of a commercial set up and how to process to make it successful. the safety driving approach and analysis this methodology to keep the driver without drowsy.

Ethical Clearance: St Peter's Institute of Higher Education and Research

Source of Funding: Self

Conflict of Interest: NA

REFERENCES

- J. Macías-guarasa, J. M. Montero, and R. San-Segundo, "A Project-Based Learning Approach to Design Electronic Systems Curricula," vol. 49, no. 3, pp. 389–397, 2006.
- C. Chen, "Multi-Source Information Fusion for Drowsy Driving Detection Based on Wireless Sensor Networks," no. 61202440, pp. 861–868, 2013.
- 3. A. Mittal, K. Kumar, S. Dhamija, and M. Kaur, "Head movement-based driver drowsiness detection: A review of state-of-art techniques," 2016.
- G. Li, B. L. Lee, and W. Y. Chung, "Smart watch-Based Wearable EEG System for Driver Drowsiness Detection," IEEE Sens. J., vol. 15, no. 12, pp. 7169–7180, 2015.
- G. Castignani, T. Derrmann, R. Frank, and T. Engel, "Smartphone-Based Adaptive Driving Maneuver Detection: A Large-Scale Evaluation Study," IEEE Trans. Intell. Transp. Syst., vol. 18, no. 9, pp. 2330–2339, 2017.

- M. K. Sharma and M. M. Bundele, "Design & Analysis of Performance of K-Means Algorithm for Cognitive Fatigue Detection in Vehicular Drivers using Skin Conductance Signal," 2nd Int. Conf. Comput. Sustain. Dev., pp. 707–712, 2015.
- L. Boon-Leng, L. Dae-Seok, and L. Boon-Giin, "Mobile-based wearable-type of driver fatigue detection by GSR and EMG," IEEE Reg. 10 Annu. Int. Conf. Proceedings/TENCON, vol. 2016–Janua, pp. 1–4, 2016.
- L. W. Ko, W. K. Lai, W. G. Liang, C. H. Chuang, S. W. Lu, Y. C. Lu, T. Y. Hsiung, H. H. Wu, and C. T. Lin, "Single channel wireless EEG device for real-time fati gue level detection," Proc. Int. Jt. Conf. Neural Networks, vol. 2015–Septe, 2015.
- M. Won, A. Mishra, and S. H. Son, "HybridBaro: Mining Driving Routes Using Barometer Sensor of Smartphone," IEEE Sens. J., vol. 17, no. 19, pp. 6397–6408, 2017.
- J. Yin, J. Hu, and Z. Mu, "Developing and evaluating a mobile driver fatigue detection network based on electroencephalograph signals," Health. Technol. Lett., vol. 4, no. 1, pp. 34–38, 2017.
- 11. Y. Qiao, K. Zeng, L. Xu, and X. Yin, "A Smartphone-Based Driver Fatigue Detection Using Fusion of Multiple Real-Time Facial Features," 2016 13th IEEE Annu. Consum. Commun. Netw. Conf., pp. 230–235, 2016.
- 12. T. Pholprasit, W. Choochaiwattana, and C. Saiprasert, "A comparison of driving behaviour prediction algorithm using multi-sensory data on a Smartphone," 2015 IEEE/ACIS 16th Int. Conf. Softw. Eng. Artif. Intell. Netw. Parallel/ Distributed Comput. SNPD 2015 Proc., 2015.
- S. Naz, A. Ahmed, Q. ul ain Mubarak, and I. Noshin, "Intelligent driver safety system using fatigue detection," 2017 19th Int. Conf. Adv. Commun. Technol., pp. 89–93, 2017.
- R. Manoharan and S. Chandrakala, "Android OpenCV based effective driver fatigue and distraction monitoring system," Proc. Int. Conf. Comput. Commun. Technol. ICCCT 2015, pp. 262–266, 2015.
- B. Mandal, L. Li, G. S. Wang, and J. Lin, "Towards Detection of Bus Driver Fatigue Based on Robust Visual Analysis of Eye State," IEEE Trans. Intell. Transp. Syst., vol. 18, no. 3, pp. 545–557, 2017.

Call for Papers/Article Submission

The editor invites scholarly articles that contribute to the development and understanding of all aspects of Public Health and all medical specialties. All manuscripts are double blind peer reviewed. If there is a requirement, medical statistician review statistical content. Invitation to submit paper; A general invitation is extended to authors to submit papers for publication in IJPHRD.

The following guidelines should be noted:

- The article must be submitted by e-mail only. Hard copy not needed. Send article an attachment in e-mail.
- The article should be accompanied by a declaration from all authors that it is an original work and has not been sent to any other journal for publication.
- As a policy matter, journal encourages articles regarding new concepts and new information.
- Article should have a Title
- Names of authors
- Your affiliation (designations with college address)
- Abstract
- Keywords
- Introduction or background
- Material and Method
- Findings
- Discussion
- Conclusion
- Interest of conflict
- Source of Funding
- Ethical Clearance
- References in Vancouver style.
- Please quote references in text by superscripting
- Word limit 2500-3000 words, MSWORD Format, single file.

All articles should be sent to: editor.ijphrd@gmail.com

Our Contact Info:

Institute of Medico-Legal Publications

501, Manisha Building, 75-76, Nehru Place, New Delhi-110019 Mob.: 09971888542, E-mail: editor.ijphrd@gmail.com Website: www.ijphrd.com



Indian Journal of Public Health Research & Development

CALL FOR SUBSCRIPTIONS

About the Journal

Print-ISSN: 0976-0245 Electronic - ISSN: 0976-5506, Frequency: Quaterly

Indian Journal of Public Health Research & Development is a double blind peer reviewed international Journal. The frequency is half yearly. It deals with all aspects of Public Health including Community Medicine, Public Health, Epidemiology, Occupational Health, Environmental Hazards, Clinical Research, Public Health Laws and covers all medical specialities concerned with research and development for the masses. The journal strongly encourages reports of research carried out within Indian continent and south east Asia.

The journal has been assigned international standards (ISSN) serial number and is indexed with Index Copernicus (Poland). It is also brought to notice that the journal is being covered by many international databases.

Subscription Information

Journal Title	Pricing of Journals			
IJPHRD	Print Only	Print+Online	Online Only	
Indian	INR 7000	INR 9000	INR 5500	
Foreign	USD 450	USD 550	USD 350	

Note for Subscribers

Advance payment required by cheque/demand draft in the name of " **Institute of Medico-Legal Publications** payable at New Delhi.

Cancellation not allowed except for duplicate payment.

Claim must be made within six months from issue date.

A free copy can be forwarded on request.

Send all payment to : Institute of Medico-Legal Publications

501, Manisha Building, 75-76, Nehru Place, New Delhi-110019, Mob: 09971888542, Fax No. +91 11 3044 6500 E-mail: editor.ijphrd@gmail.com, Website: www.ijphrd.com

Published, Printed and Owned : Dr. R.K. Sharma Printed : Printpack Electrostat G-2, Eros Apartment, 56, Nehru Place, New Delhi-110019 Published at: Institute of Medico Legal Publications Pvt. Ltd. 501, Manisha Building, 75-76, Nehru Place, New Delhi-110019 , Editor : Dr. R.K. Sharma, Mobile: + 91 9971888542, Fax No: +91 11 3044 6500